Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083
Telephone: (908) 687-4488
Fax: (908) 687-8368
www.641funds.org



September 10, 2021

Via E-Filing Portal

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation 1200 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20005

Re: <u>Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Cover Letter for Request for Special Financial Assistance</u>

Dear Sir or Madame:

On behalf of and with the authorization of the Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan ("641 Fund"), please find attached the 641 Fund's Application for Special Financial Assistance pursuant to Section 4262 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 ("ERISA") and the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation's Special Financial Assistance Regulation 29 CFR part 4262 with required documents and templates.

Should you have any questions regarding the Application, or the documents and templates attached thereto, the Board of Trustees has authorized 641 Fund's counsel, Seth Ptasiewicz, Esq., of the law firm of Kroll Heineman Ptasiewicz & Parsons, LLC to address your concerns. Mr. Ptasiewicz may be reached on his office telephone at (732) 491-2109 or by email at sptasiewicz@krollfirm.com.

On behalf of the hardworking members of the Teamsters Local 641 and their families, the Board of Trustees and myself, I thank you for your consideration of this application and look forward to a positive response.

Very truly yours,

William Cunningham Chair Board of Trustees

Bellians lend

WC;ps Enclosures

Cc: Board of Trustees (with enclosures)

Diane Florian, Plan Manager (with enclosures) Frank Iannucci, Plan Actuary (with enclosures)

Seth Ptasiewicz, Esq., Plan Counsel (with enclosures)

EIN/PN Name of Plan. Plan Sponsor Address

Plan Manager Phone

Email

Filer Name And Role.

Role

Phone

Email

Plan Actuary

Total Amount of SFA Requested

Priority Group

Suspended Benefits

22-6220288 - 001
Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund
Board of Trustees Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund
714 Rahway Avenue 2nd Floor
Union, NJ 07083-6634

Diane Florian 908-687-4488 dflorian@641funds.org

Seth Ptasiewicz, Esq.
Attorney
(732) 491-2109
sptasiewicz@krollfirm.com

Frank Iannucci, MAAA Summit Actuarial Services, LLC 609-575-6805

@aol.com

475,557,214.00

1

Insolvent March 1, 2021

Reinstatement of all suspended benefits Benefits to the accrual benefit before Insolvency cuts effective March 1, 20. Makeup Payments will be made in a Lump Sum Payment

20 and March 1, 2021.

Statement of Plan Sponsor

- 1. I William Cunningham am the Chairperson of the Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan and am authorized to submit this Statement
- 2. Under penalty of perjury under the laws of the United States of America, I declare that I have examined this application, including accompanying documents, and, to the best of my knowledge and belief, the application contains all the relevant facts relating to the application, and such facts are true, correct, and complete.

William Cunningham

Sworn to before me this gth.

Day of Spt., 2021

Certification of Plan Sponsor

- 1. I am the Chairperson of the Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan and am authorized to submit this Certification in support of the Plan's Application for Special Financial Assistance.
- 2. As required by Section 4262.6(e)(2) of the Rules pertaining to the Application for Special Financial Assistance, the Board of Trustees have unanimously agreed that upon the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation granting the Application the Plan will reinstate all benefits that were suspended by it as a result of the Plan's insolvency, retroactive to the date of suspension in a lump sum within three (3) months of receipt by the Plan of the Special Financial Assistance.

William Cunningham

Sworn to before me this 8^{+4} Day of 9021

Notary Public

Application Checklist v20210708p

Instructions for Section E, Item 1 of the Instructions for Filing Requirements for Multiemployer Plans Applying for Special Financial Assistance (SFA):

The Application for Approval of Special Financial Assistance Checklist ("Application Checklist" or "Checklist") identifies all information required to be filed with the application.

The information in this Application Checklist, and the Application Checklist itself, are uploaded in PBGC's e-Filing Portal by logging into the e-Filing Portal, going to the Multiemployer Events section and clicking on "Create New ME Filing," and then under "Select a Filing Type," selecting "Application for Financial Assistance – Special." Note, if you go to the e-Filing Portal and do not see the option "Application for Financial Assistance – Special," this means that the portal is currently closed and PBGC is not accepting applications at this time, unless the plan is eligible to make an emergency filing under § 4262.10(f). PBGC's website at www.pbgc.gov will be updated when the e-Filing Portal reopens for applications. PBGC maintains information on its website at www.pbgc.gov to inform prospective applicants about the current status of the e-Filing portal, as well as to provide advance notice of when PBGC expects to open or temporarily close the e-Filing Portal.

General instructions for completing the Application Checklist:

Complete all items that are shaded:

If required information was already filed: (1) through PBGC's e-Filing Portal; or (2) through any means for an insolvent plan, a plan that has received a partition, or a plan that submitted an emergency filing, the filer may either upload the information with the application or include a statement in the Plan Comments section of the Application Checklist indicating the date on which and the submission with which the information was previously filed. For any such items previously provided, enter N/A as the **Plan Response**.

If a revised application is filed after a denial was received but the application was not withdrawn, the revised application must differ from the denied application only to the extent necessary to address the reasons provided by PBGC for the denial. For the revised application, the filer may, but is not required to, submit an entire application. A revised application for SFA must use the same SFA measurement date, participant census data, and interest rate assumption as were used in the plan's initial application. For all Application Checklist Items that were previously filed that are not being changed, the filer may include a statement in the Plan Comments section of the Application Checklist to indicate that the other information was previously provided as part of the initial application. For each, enter N/A as the Plan Response.

If a revised application is filed after an application was withdrawn, the revised application must use the same SFA measurement date, participant census data, and interest rate assumption from the initial application. Upload only the information that changed from the initial application. For all Application Checklist Items that were previously filed that are not being changed, include a statement in the Plan Comments section of the Application Checklist to indicate that the information was previously provided as part of the initial application. For each, enter N/A as the **Plan Response**.

Instructions for specific columns:

Plan Response: Provide a response to each item on the Application Checklist, using only the **Response Options** shown for each Checklist Item.

Application Checklist v20210708p

Instructions for Section E, Item 1 of the Instructions for Filing Requirements for Multiemployer Plans Applying for Special Financial Assistance (SFA):

Name(s) of Files Uploaded: Identify the full name of the file or files uploaded that are responsive to the Checklist Item. The column Upload as Document Type provides guidance on the "document type" to select when submitting documents on PBGC's e-Filing Portal.

Page Number Reference(s): For any Checklist Item where only a portion of the submitted document is responsive, identify the page numbers in the identified document that are responsive.

Plan Comments: Use this column to provide explanations for any **Plan Response** that is N/A, to respond as may be specifically identified for Checklist Items, and to provide any optional explanatory comments.

Supplemental guidance is provided in the following columns:

Upload as Document Type: When uploading documents in PBGC's e-Filing Portal, select the appropriate Document Type for each document that is uploaded. This column provides guidance on the Document Type to select for each Checklist Item. You may upload more than one document using the same Document Type, and there may be Document Types on the e-Filing Portal for which you have no documents to upload.

Requested File Naming (if applicable): For certain Checklist Items, a specified format for naming the file is requested.

SFA Regulation Reference: Identifies the applicable section of PBGC's regulation.

SFA Instructions Reference: Identifies the applicable section and item number in PBGC's Instructions for Filing Requirements for Multiemployer Plans Applying for Special Financial Assistance.

You must select N/A if a Checklist Item # is not applicable to your application. Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47 on the Application Checklist. If there has been a plan merger as described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii), you also must provide responses for Checklist Items #48 through #60 on the Application Checklist. If you are required to provide responses for Checklist Items #48 through 60, your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #48 through #60 on the Application Checklist. All other plans should not provide responses for Items #48 through #60 of the Application Checklist.

If a Checklist Item # asks multiple questions or requests multiple items, the Plan Response should only be Yes if the plan is providing all information requested for that Checklist Item.

Note, a Yes or No response is required for the three initial questions concerning whether or not this application is a submission of a revised application, or whether the plan has been terminated.

Application Checklist v20210708p

Instructions for Section E, Item 1 of the Instructions for Filing Requirements for Multiemployer Plans Applying for Special Financial Assistance (SFA):

Note, in the case of a plan applying for priority consideration, the plan's application must also be submitted to the Treasury Department. If that requirement applies to an application, PBGC will transmit the application to the Treasury Department on behalf of the plan. See IRS Notice [NOTICE] for further information.

All information and documentation, unless covered by the Privacy Act, that is included in an SFA application may be posted on PBGC's website at www.pbgc.gov or otherwise publicly disclosed, without additional notification. Except to the extent required by the Privacy Act, PBGC provides no assurance of confidentiality in any information included in an SFA application.

FF				~ F	
APPI	TCAT	TON	CHECK	TZI IST	

Plan name: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

EIN: 22-6220288

PN: 001

SFA Amount

Requested: \$475,557,214.00

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

------Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:-----

Checklist Item #	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
Plan Information, Checklist, and Certifications									
Is this application a revised application submitted after the denial of a previously filed application for SFA?	Yes No	No							
Is this application a revised application submitted after a plan has withdrawn its application for SFA?	Yes No	No				-			
Has this plan been terminated?	Yes No	No			If terminated, provide date of plan termination.				
 Does the application include a fully completed Application Checklist, including the required information at the top of the Application Checklist (plan name, employer identification number (EIN), 3-digit plan number (PN), and SFA amount requested)? 	Yes No	Yes				Special Financial Assistance Checklist	Checklist Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.6(a)	Section E, Item 1
 Does the application include an SFA request cover letter (optional)? Enter N/A if no letter is provided. 	Yes N/A	Yes	641P Financial Assistance Letter			Financial Assistance Request Letter			Section D, Item 1
3. Was the application signed and dated by an authorized trustee who is a current member of the board of trustees or another authorized representative of the plan sponsor?	Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.6(b)(1)	Section D
4. Does the application include the required penalties of perjury statement signed by an authorized trustee who is a current member of the board of trustees?	Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.6(b)(2)	Section E, Item 6
 Does the application include the name, address, email, and telephone number of the plan sponsor Does it also include the same contact information for the plan sponsor's duly authorized representatives, including legal counsel and enrolled actuary? 	? Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.7(a)	Section D, Item 2
6. Does the application identify the eligibility criteria in § 4262.3 that qualifies the plan as eligible to receive SFA, and include the requested information for each item that is applicable, as described in Section D, Item 3 of the instructions?	Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application		Plan is insolvent and therefore immediately eligible to apply for SFA as part of the priority group 1.	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.3 § 4262.7(b)	Section D, Item 3
7a. If the plan claims SFA eligibility under section 4262(b)(1)(C) of ERISA, does the application include a certification from the plan's enrolled actuary that the plan is eligible for SFA which specifically notes the specified year for each component of eligibility (certification of plan status, modified funding percentage, and participant ratio), the detailed derivation of the modified funding percentage, and the derivation of the participant ratio?	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan is insolvent	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.6(c) § 4262.7(b)	Section E, Item 2
7b. Does the certification in Checklist Item #7a also identify all assumptions and methods (including supporting rationale and, where applicable, reliance on the plan sponsor) used to develop the current value of withdrawal liability that is utilized in the calculation of the modified funded percentage?	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan is insolvent	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.6(c) § 4262.7(b)	Section E, Item 2
8a. If the plan's application is submitted on or before March 11, 2023, does the application identify the plan's priority group (see § 4262.10(d)(2))?	Yes No N/A	Yes	641P SFA Application		Briefly identify the priority group.	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.7(c) § 4262.10(d)(2)	Section D, Item 4

Requested: \$475,557,214.00

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

-----Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:----

Checklist Item #	n	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
8b.	If the plan is submitting an emergency application under § 4262.10(f), is the application identified as an emergency application with the applicable emergency criteria identified?	Yes No N/A	N/A	641P SFA Application		Briefly identify the emergency criteria.	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.10(f)	Section D, Item 4
9.	If the plan's application is submitted on or prior to March 11, 2023, does the application include a certification from the plan's enrolled actuary that the plan is eligible for priority status, with specific identification of the applicable priority group? This item is not required if the plan is insolvent, has implemented a MPRA suspension as of 3/11/2021, is in critical and declining status and had 350,000+ participants, or is listed on PBGC's website at www.pbgc.gov as being in priority group 6. See § 4262.10(d).	Yes No N/A	N/A	641P SFA Application		Plan is insolvent	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.6(c) § 4262.7(c) § 4262.10(d)(2)	Section E, Item 3
10.	Does the application include the information used to determine the amount of requested SFA for the plan based on a deterministic projection and using the actuarial assumptions as described in § 4262.4? Does the application include the following? a. Interest rate used, including supporting details (such as, if applicable, the month selected by plan sponsor to determine the third segment rate used to calculate the interest rate limit) on how it was determined? b. Fair market value of assets on the SFA measurement date? c. For each plan year in the SFA coverage period: i. Separately identify the projected amount of contributions, projected withdrawal liability payments, and other payments expected to be made to the plan (excluding the amount of financial assistance under section 4261 of ERISA and the SFA to be received by the plan)? ii. Separately identify benefit payments described in § 4262.4(b)(1) (excluding the payments in (iii) below), for current retirees and beneficiaries, terminated vested participants not currently receiving benefits, currently active participants, and new entrants? iii. Separately identify benefit payments described in § 4262.4(b)(1) attributable to the reinstatement of benefits under § 4262.15 that were previously suspended through the SFA measurement date? iv. Separately identify administrative expenses expected to be paid using plan assets, excluding the amount owed PBGC under section 4261 of ERISA? d. For each plan year in the SFA coverage period, the projected investment income based on the interest rate in (a) above, and the projected fair market value of assets at the end of each plan year? e. The present value (using the interest rate identified in (a) above) as of the SFA measurement date of each of the separate items provided in (c)(i)-(iv) above? f. SFA amount determined as a lump sum as of the SFA measurement date?	Yes No	Yes	SFA amount determination T641- Template 4			Projections for special financial assistance (estimated income, benefit payments and expenses)	Template 4 Pension Plan Name where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.4 § 4262.8(a)(4)	Section C, Item 4
11.	Does the application include the plan's enrolled actuary's certification that the requested amount of SFA is the amount to which the plan is entitled under section 4262(j)(1) of ERISA and § 4262.4 of PBGC's SFA regulation, including identification of all assumptions and methods used, sources of participant data and census data, and other relevant information? This certification should be calculated reflecting any events and any mergers identified in § 4262.4(f).	Yes No	Yes	Actuarial Attestation T641			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4 § 4262.6(c) § 4262.8(a)(4)	Section E, Item 4
12.	Does the application include a detailed narrative description of the development of the assumed future contributions and assumed future withdrawal liability payments used to calculate the requested SFA amount?	Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.8(a)(6)	Section D, Item 5

APPLICATION CHECKLIS	δT
----------------------	----

Requested: \$475,557,214.0

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

-----Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:-----

Checklist Item #		Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
13.	For plans eligible for SFA under § 4262.3(a)(1) or § 4262.3(a)(3), does the application identify which assumptions (if any) used in showing the plan's eligibility for SFA differ from those used in the most recent certification of plan status completed before 1/1/2021? If there are any assumption changes, does the application include detailed explanations and supporting rationale and information as to why using the identified assumptions is no longer reasonable and why the changed assumptions are reasonable? Enter N/A if the plan is not eligible under § 4262.3(a)(1) or § 4262.3(a)(3). Enter N/A if there are no such assumption changes.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plaan is insovlent.	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.5 § 4262.8(b)(1)	Section D, Item 6.a.
14a.	Does the application identify which assumptions (if any) used to determine the requested SFA amount differ from those used in the most recent certification of plan status completed before 1/1/2021 (except for the interest rate, which is determined as required by § 4262.4(3)(1))? If there are any assumption changes, does the application include detailed explanations and supporting rationale and information as to why using the identified original assumptions is no longer reasonable and why the changed assumptions are reasonable? Does the application state if the changed assumption is an extension of the CBU assumption or the administrative expenses assumption as described in Paragraph A "Adoption of assumptions not previously factored into pre-2021 certification of plan status" of Section III, Acceptable Assumption Changes of PBGC's guidance on Special Financial Assistance Assumptions?	Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application		As the Plan was insolvent it did not include anticipated CBUs or expenses in preparing its annual zone certification. Assumptions adopted in application are in conformance with Acceptable Assumption Changes of the PBGC	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.5 § 4262.8(b)(1)	Section D, Item 6.b.
14b.	If a plan-specific mortality table is used for Checklist Item #14a, is supporting information provided that documents the methodology used and the rationale for selection of the methodology used to develop the plan-specific rates, as well as detailed information showing the determination of plan credibility and plan experience?	Yes No N/A	Yes	641P SFA Application		As the Plan was insolvent it did not include anticipated CBUs or expenses in preparing its annual zone certification. Assumptions adopted in application are in conformance with	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.5 § 4262.8(b)(1)	Section D, Item 6.b.
15a.	Does the application include a certification from the plan sponsor with respect to the accuracy of the amount of the fair market value of assets as of the SFA measurement date? Does the certification reference and include information that substantiates the asset value and any projection of the assets to the SFA measurement date?	Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.8(a)(4)(ii)	Section E, Item 5
15b.	Does the certification in Checklist Item #15a reference and include information that substantiates the asset value and any projection of the assets to the SFA measurement date?	Yes No	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.8(a)(4)(ii)	Section E, Item 5
16a.	Does the application include, for an eligible plan that implemented a suspension of benefits under section 305(e)(9) or section 4245(a) of ERISA, a narrative description of how the plan will reinstate the benefits that were previously suspended and a proposed schedule of payments (equal to the amount of benefits previously suspended) to participants and beneficiaries? Enter N/A for a plan that has not implemented a suspension of benefits.	Yes No N/A	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.7(d) § 4262.15	Section D, Item 7 Section C, Item 4(c)(iii)
16b.	If Yes was entered for Checklist Item #16a, does the proposed schedule show the yearly aggregate amount and timing of such payments, and is it prepared assuming the effective date for reinstatement is the day after the SFA measurement date? Enter N/A for a plan that entered N/A for Checklist Item #16a.	Yes No N/A	Yes	641P SFA Application			Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.7(d) § 4262.15	Section D, Item 7 Section C, Item 4(c)(iii)

v20210708p

Application to PBGC for Special Financial Assistance (SFA) APPLICATION CHECKLIST

Plan name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund
EIN:	22-6220288
PN:	001
GT 4 4	

SFA Amount

Requested:

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

---Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:--

Checklist Ite #	m.	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
16c.	If the plan restored benefits under 26 CFR 1.432(e)(9)-1(e)(3) before the SFA measurement date, does the proposed schedule reflect the amount and timing of payments of restored benefits and the effect of the restoration on the benefits remaining to be reinstated? Enter N/A for a plan that did not restore benefits under 26 CFR 1.432(e)(9)-1(e)(3) before the SFA measurement date. Also enter N/A for a plan that entered N/A for Checklist Items #16a and #16b.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan did not implement MPRA suspension of benefits.	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.7(d) § 4262.15	Section D, Item 7 Section C, Item 4(c)(iii)
17.	If the SFA measurement date is later than the end of the plan year for the most recent plan financial statements, does the application include a reconciliation of the fair market value of assets from the date of the most recent plan financial statements to the SFA measurement date, showing beginning and ending fair market value of assets, contributions, withdrawal liability payments, benefits paid, administrative expenses, and investment income? Enter N/A if the SFA measurement date is not later than the end of the plan year for the most recent plan financial statements.	Yes No N/A	Yes	FS-2020_0228-641P-Audited FS-2021_0228-641P-Internal FS-2021_0630-641P-Internal		An unaudited financial statement through June 30, 2021 is included with the application	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.8(a)(4)(ii)	Section D, Item 8
18.	Does the application include the most recent plan document or restatement of the plan document and all amendments adopted since the last restatement (if any)?	Yes No	Yes	PlanDocRestated 2015-641P PlanAmend 2021-033121-641P-PE PlanAmend 2021-071421-641P-SFA			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated		§ 4262.7(e)(1)	Section B, Item 1(a)
19.	Does the application include a copy of the executed plan amendment required by section 4262.6(e)(1) of PBGC's special financial assistance regulation?	Yes No	Yes	PlanAmend 2021-071421-641P-SFA			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated		§ 4262.7(e)(1) § 4262.6(e)(1)	Section B, Item 1(c)
20.	Does the application include the most recent trust agreement or restatement of the trust agreement, and all amendments adopted since the last restatement (if any)?	Yes No	Yes	TrustAgr1974-Amend 2008-641P			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated		§ 4262.7(e)(3)	Section B, Item 1(b)
21.	In the case of a plan that suspended benefits under section 305(e)(9) or section 4245 of ERISA, does the application include a copy of the proposed plan amendment required by § 4262.6(e)(2) and a certification from the plan sponsor that it will be timely executed? Enter N/A if there was no suspension of benefits.	Yes No N/A	Yes	sfa amendment 2			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated		§ 4262.7(e)(2) § 4262.6(e)(2)	Section B, Item 1(d)
22.	In the case of a plan that was partitioned under section 4233 of ERISA, does the application include a statement that the plan was partitioned under section 4233 of ERISA and a copy of the amendment required by § 4262.9(c)(2)? Enter N/A if the plan was not partitioned.	Yes No N/A	N/A				Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated		§ 4262.7(e)(1) § 4262.9(b)(2)	Section B, Item 1(e)
23.	Does the application include the most recent IRS determination letter? Enter N/A if the plan does not have a determination letter.	Yes No N/A	Yes	IRS Determination Ltr 2015-641P			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated		§ 4262.7(e)(3)	Section B, Item 1(f)
24.	Does the application include the actuarial valuation report for the 2018 plan year and each subsequent actuarial valuation report completed before the application filing date?	Yes No	Yes	2018AVR 641 Pension Fund 2019AVR 641 Pension Fund 2020AVR 641 Pension Fund		Identify here how many reports are provided.	Most recent actuarial valuation for the plan	YYYYAVR Pension Plan Name , where "YYYY" is plan year and "Pension Plan Name" is abbreviated version of the plan name	§ 4262.7(e)(5)	Section B, Item 2
25a.	Does the application include the most recent rehabilitation plan (or funding improvement plan, if applicable), including all subsequent amendments and updates, and the percentage of total contributions received under each schedule of the rehabilitation plan or funding improvement plan for the most recent plan year available?	Yes No N/A	Yes	2008 Rehab Plan			Rehabilitation plan (or funding improvement plan, if applicable)		§ 4262.7(e)(6)	Section B, Item 3
25b.	If the most recent rehabilitation plan does not include historical documentation of rehabilitation plan changes (if any) that occurred in calendar year 2020 and later, does the application include a supplemental document with these details?	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan did not adopt any changes to rehabilitation plan in 2020 or anytime thereafyter as it was on the verge of and ultimately becams insolvent.	Rehabilitation plan (or funding improvement plan, if applicable)		§ 4262.7(e)(6)	Section B, Item 3

APPLICATION	CHECKLIST	

Requested: \$475,557,214.

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

----Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:-----

Checklist Ite	om .	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
26.	Does the application include the plan's most recent Form 5500 (Annual Return/Report of Employee Benefit Plan) and all schedules and attachments (including the audited financial statement)?	Yes No	Yes	2020Form5500 641 Pension Fund			Latest annual return/report of employee benefit plan (Form 5500)	YYYYForm5500 Pension Plan Name, where "YYYY" is the plan year and "Pension Plan Name" is abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.7(e)(7)	Section B, Item 4
27a.	Does the application include the plan actuary's certification of plan status ("zone certification") for the 2018 plan year and each subsequent annual certification completed before the application filing date? Enter N/A if the plan does not have to provide certifications for any requested plan year.	Yes No N/A	Yes	2021Zone20200520 641 Pension Fund; 2020Zone20190530 641 Pension Fund; 2019Zone 20180530 641 Pension Fund; Cash Flow Proj 641 PF PPA Cert 2018; Cash Flow Proj Local 641 PF PPA Cert 2019; and Cash Flow Proj Local 641 PF PPA Cert 2020		Identify how many zone certifications are provided. Three for 2018, 2019 and 2020 plan years	Zone certification	YYYYZoneYYYYMDD Pension Plan Name, where the first "YYYY" is the applicable plan year, and "YYYYMMDD" is the date the certification was prepared. "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.7(e)(8)	Section B, Item 5
27b.	Does the application include documentation for all certifications that clearly identifies all assumptions used including the interest rate used for funding standard account purposes? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #27a.	Yes No N/A	Yes	2021Zone20200520 641 Pension Fund; 2020Zone20190530 641 Pension Fund; 2019Zone 20180530 641 Pension Fund; Cash Flow Proi 641 PF PPA Cert 2018:			Zone certification		§ 4262.7(e)(8)	Section B, Item 5
27c.	For a certification of critical and declining status, does the application include the required plan- year-by-plan-year projection (showing the items identified in Section B, Item 5(a) through 5(f) of the SFA Instructions) demonstrating the plan year that the plan is projected to become insolvent? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #27a or if the application does not include a certification of critical and declining status.	Yes No N/A	N/A/			Plan is insolvent	Zone certification		§ 4262.7(e)(8)	Section B, Item 5
28.	Does the application include the most recent account statements for all of the plan's cash and investment accounts? Insolvent plans may enter N/A, and identify in the Plan Comments that this information was previously submitted to PBGC and the date submitted.	Yes No N/A	Yes	identify			Bank/Asset statements for all cash and investment accounts		§ 4262.7(e)(9)	Section B, Item 6
29.	Does the application include the most recent plan financial statement (audited, or unaudited if audited is not available)? Insolvent plans may enter N/A, and identify in the Plan Comments that this information was previously submitted to PBGC and the date submitted.	Yes No N/A	Yes	FS-2020_0228-641P-Audited FS-2021_0228-641P-Internal FS-2021_0630-641P-Internal			Plan's most recent financial statement (audited, or unaudited if audited not available)		§ 4262.7(e)(10)	Section B, Item 7
30.	Does the application include all of the plan's written policies and procedures governing the plan's determination, assessment, collection, settlement, and payment of withdrawal liability?	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan does not have any separate provisions regarding withdrawal liability as it follows the provisions contained in FRISA	Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated		§ 4262.7(e)(12)	Section B, Item 8
31.	Does the application include information required to enable the plan to receive electronic transfer of funds, if the SFA application is approved? See SFA Instructions, Section B, Item 9.	Yes No N/A	Yes	ACH-Form-SF3881-641P			Other		§ 4262.7(e)(11)	Section B, Item 9
32.	Does the application include the plan's projection of expected benefit payments as reported in response to line 8b(1) on the Form 5500 Schedule MB for plan years 2018 through the last year the Form 5500 was filed before the application submission date? Enter N/A if the plan is not required to respond Yes to line 8b(1) on the Form 5500 Schedule MB. See Template 1.	Yes No N/A	Yes	Template 1-641P-Form-5500 Benefit Payments			Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 1 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(a)(1)	Section C, Item 1

APP	LICATIO	N	CHECKLIST

Requested: \$475,557,214.00

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

------Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:-----

Checklist Ite #	m	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
33.	If the plan was required to enter 10,000 or more participants on line 6f of the most recently filed Form 5500, does the application include a current listing of the 15 largest contributing employers (the employers with the largest contribution amounts) and the amount of contributions paid by each employer during the most recently completed plan year (without regard to whether a contribution was made on account of a year other than the most recently completed plan year)? If this information is required, it is required for the 15 largest contributing employers even if the employer's contribution is less than 5% of total contributions. Enter N/A if the plan is not required to provide this information. See Template 2.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan does not have 10,000 or more applicants.	Contributing employers	Template 2 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(a)(2)	Section C, Item 2
34.	Does the application include for each of the most recent 10 plan years immediately preceding the application filing date, the history of total contributions, total contribution base units (including identification of the unit used), average contribution rates, and number of active participants at the beginning of each plan year? Does the history separately show for each of the most recent 10 plan years immediately preceding the application filing date all other sources of non-investment income such as withdrawal liability payments collected, reciprocity contributions (if applicable), additional contributions from the rehabilitation plan (if applicable), and other identifiable sources of contributions? See Template 3.		Yea	Template 3-641P-Historical Info			Historical Plan Financial Information (CBUs, contribution rates, contribution amounts, withdrawal liability payments)	Template 3 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(a)(3)	Section C, Item 3
35.	Does the application include a separate deterministic projection ("Baseline") in the same format as Checklist Item #10 that shows the amount of SFA that would be determined if the assumptions used are the same as those used in the most recent actuarial certification of plan status completed before January 1, 2021 ("pre-2021 certification of plan status"), excluding the plan's interest rate which should be the same as used for determining the SFA amount and excluding the CBU assumption and administrative expenses assumption which should reflect the changed assumptions consistent with Paragraph A "Adoption of assumptions not previously factored into pre-2021 certification of plan status" of Section III, Acceptable Assumption Changes of PBGC's guidance on Special Financial Assistance Assumptions)? Enter N/A if this item is not required because all assumptions used (except the interest rate, CBU assumption and administrative expenses assumption) to determine the requested SFA amount are identical to those used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status and if the changed assumptions for CBUs and administrative expenses are consistent with Paragraph A "Adoption of assumptions not previously factored into pre-2021 certification of plan status" of Section III, Acceptable Assumption Changes of PBGC's guidance on Special Financial Assistance Assumptions. https://www.pbgc.gov/sites/default/files/sfa/SFA-Assumptions-Guidance.pdf See Template 5.	Yes No N/A	N/A	Template 7-641P-SFA Assumption Changes		Plan is insolvent	Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 5 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(b)(2)	Section C, Item 5
36.	Does the application include a reconciliation of the change in the total amount of requested SFA due to each change in assumption from the Baseline to the requested SFA amount? Does the application include a deterministic projection and other information for each assumption change, in the same format as for Checklist Item #10? Enter N/A if this item is not required because all assumptions used (except the interest rate, CBU assumption and administrative expenses assumption) to determine the requested SFA amount are identical to those used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status and if the changed assumptions for CBUs and administrative expenses are consistent with Paragraph A "Adoption of assumptions not previously factored into pre-2021 certification of plan status" of Section III, Acceptable Assumption Changes of PBGC's guidance on Special Financial Assistance Assumptions, or if the requested SFA amount in Checklist Item #10 is the same as the amount shown in the Baseline details of Checklist Item #32. See Template 6.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan is insolvent	Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 6 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(b)(3)	Section C, Item 6

v20210708p

Application to PBGC for Special Financial Assistance (SFA) APPLICATION CHECKLIST

Plan name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund
EIN:	22-6220288
PN:	001
SEA Amount	

SFA Amoun Requested: 475,557,214.00

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

---Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:--

Checklist Iten #	1	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
37a.	For plans eligible for SFA under § 4262.3(a)(1) or § 4262.3(a)(3), does the application include a table identifying which assumptions used in determining the plan's eligibility for SFA differ from those used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status? Enter N/A if the plan is eligible for SFA under § 4262.3(a)(2) or § 4262.3(a)(4) or if the plan is eligible based on a certification of plan status completed before 1/1/2021. Also enter N/A if the plan is eligible based on a certification of plan status completed after 12/31/2020 but that reflects the same assumptions as those in the pre-2021 certification of plan status. See Template 7.	Yes No N/A	Yes				Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 7 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(b)(1)	Section C, Item 7(a)
37b.	Does Checklist Item #37a include brief explanations as to why using those assumptions is no longer reasonable and why the changed assumptions are reasonable? This should be an abbreviated version of information provided in Checklist Item #13. Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #37a. See Template 7.	Yes No N/A	Yes	Template 7-641P-SFA Assumption Changes			Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 7 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(b)(1)	Section C, Item 7(a)
38.	Does the application include a table identifying which assumptions differ from those used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status (except the interest rate used to determine SFA)? Does this item include brief explanations as to why using those original assumptions is no longer reasonable and why the changed assumptions are reasonable? Does the application state if the changed assumption is an extension of the CBU assumption or the administrative expenses assumption as described in Paragraph A "Adoption of assumptions not previously factored into pre-2021 certification of plan status" of Section III, Acceptable Assumption Changes of PBGC's guidance on Special Financial Assistance Assumptions? This should be an abbreviated version of information provided in Checklist Items #14a-b. See Template 7.	Yes No N/A	Yes	Template 7-641P-SFA Assumption Changes			Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 7 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(b)(1)	Section C, Item 7(b)
39a.	Does the application include details of the projected contributions and withdrawal liability payments used to calculate the requested SFA amount, including total contributions, contribution base units (including identification of base unit used), average contribution rate(s), reciprocity contributions (if applicable), additional contributions from the rehabilitation plan (if applicable), and any other identifiable contribution streams? See Template 8.	Yes No	Yes	Template 8-641P-Cont and EWL Pmt Details			Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 8 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(a)(5)	Section C, Item 8
39Ь.	Does the application separately show the amounts of projected withdrawal liability payments for employers that are currently withdrawn at the application filing date, and assumed future withdrawals? Does the application also provide the projected number of active participants at the beginning of each plan year? See Template 8.	Yes No	Yes	Template 8-641P-Cont and EWL Pmt Details			Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 8 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(a)(5)	Section C, Item 8
39c.	Does the application also provide the projected number of active participants at the beginning of each plan year? See Template 8.	Yes No	Yes	Template 8-641P-Cont and EWL Pmt Details			Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 8 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.	§ 4262.8(a)(5)	Section C, Item 8
Supplemental	Information for Certain Events under § 4262.4(f) - Applicable to Any Events in § 4262.4(f)(2) t	hrough (f)(4) ar	nd Any Merge	rs in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)						
40a.	Does the application include a narrative description of any event and any merger, including relevant supporting documents which may include plan amendments, collective bargaining agreements, actuarial certifications related to a transfer or merger, or other relevant materials? Enter N/A if the plan has not experienced an event or merger.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D
40b.	For a transfer or merger event, does the application include identifying information for all plans involved including plan name, EIN and plan number, and the date of the transfer or merger? Enter N/A if the plan has not experienced a transfer or merger event.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D

APPLICATIO	CHECKLIST

 Plan name:
 Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

 EIN:
 22-6220288

 PN:
 001

 SFA Amount

Requested: \$475,

sted: \$475,557,214.00

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

-----Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:-----

Checklist Iten #	1	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
41a.	Does the narrative description in the application identify the amount of SFA reflecting any event, the amount of SFA determined as if the event had not occurred, and confirmation that the requested SFA provided in Checklist Item #1 is no greater than the amount that would have been determined if the event had not occurred, unless the event is a contribution rate reduction and such event lessens the risk of loss to plan participants and beneficiaries? Enter N/A if the plan has not experienced any event.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D
41b.	For a merger, is the determination of SFA as if the event had not occurred equal to the sum of the amount that would be determined for this plan and each plan merged into this plan (each as if they were still separate plans)? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #41a. Enter N/A if the event described in Checklist Item #41a was not a merger.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D
42a.	Does the application include a supplemental version of Checklist Item #6 that shows the determination of SFA eligibility as if any events had not occurred? Enter N/A if the plan has not experienced any event.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D
42b.	For any merger, does this item include demonstrations of SFA eligibility for this plan and for each plan merged into this plan (each of these determined as if they were still separate plans)? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #42a. Enter N/A if the event described in Checklist Item #42a was not a merger.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D
43a.	Does the application include a supplemental certification from the plan's enrolled actuary with respect to the plan's SFA eligibility (see Checklist Item #7), but with eligibility determined as if any events had not occurred? Enter N/A if the plan has not experienced any event.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E
43b.	For any merger, does the application include supplemental certifications of the SFA eligibility for this plan and for each plan merged into this plan (each of these determined as if they were still separate plans)? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #43a. Also enter N/A if the event described in Checklist Item #43a was not a merger.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experience a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E
44a.	Does the application include a supplemental version of Checklist Item #10 that shows the determination of the SFA amount as if any events had not occurred? See Template 4. Enter N/A if the plan has not experienced any events.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Projections for special financial assistance (estimated income, benefit payments and expenses)	For supplemental submission due to any event: Template 4 Pension Plan Name Supp where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name. For a supplemental submission due to a merger, Template 4 Pension Plan Name Merged, where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the separate plan involved in the merger.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section C

A	PPLICATION	CHECKLIST

Plan name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund
EIN:	22-6220288
PN:	001
SFA Amount	

Requested: \$475,557,214.00

Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47.

-----Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:-----

Checklist Ite #	m	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
44b.	For any merger, does the application show the SFA determination for this plan and for each plan merged into this plan (each of these determined as if they were still separate plans)? See Template 4. Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #44a. Also enter N/A if the event described in Checklist Item #44a was not a merger.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Projections for special financial assistance (estimated income, benefit payments and expenses)	For a supplemental submission due to a merger, Template 4 Pension Plan Name Merged, where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the separate plan involved in the merger.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section C
45a.	Does the application include a supplemental certification from the plan's enrolled actuary with respect to the plan's SFA amount (see Checklist Item #11), but with the SFA amount determined as if any events had not occurred? Enter N/A if the plan has not experienced any events.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E
45b.	Does this certification clearly identify all assumptions and methods used, sources of participant data and census data, and other relevant information? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #45a.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experience a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E
45c.	For any merger, does the application include supplemental certifications of the SFA amount determined for this plan and for each plan merged into this plan (each of these determined as if they were still separate plans)? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #45a. Also enter N/A if the event described in Checklist Item #45a was not a merger.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E
45d.	For any merger, do the certifications clearly identify all assumptions and methods used, sources of participant data and census data, and other relevant information? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #45a. Enter N/A if the event described in Checklist Item #45a was not a merger.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E
46a.	If the event is a contribution rate reduction and the amount of requested SFA is not limited to the amount of SFA determined as if the event had not occurred, does the application include a detailed demonstration that shows that the event lessens the risk of loss to plan participants and beneficiaries? Enter N/A if the event is not a contribution rate reduction, or if the event is a contribution rate reduction but the requested SFA is limited to the amount of SFA determined as it the event had not occurred.	No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D
46b.	Does this demonstration also identify all assumptions used, supporting rationale for the assumptions and other relevant information? Enter N/A if the plan entered N/A for Checklist Item #46a.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section D

APPLICATION CHECKLIST										
Plan name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund									
EIN:	22-6220288									
PN:	001									
SFA Amount										

Requested:

--Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:--Explain all N/A responses. Provide comments

\$475,557,214.00 Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47. where noted. Also add any other optional explanatory comments.

Checklist Iter #	n	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
47a.	If the event is a contribution rate reduction and the amount of requested SFA is not limited to the amount of SFA determined as if the event had not occurred, does the application include a certification from the plan's enrolled actuary (or, if appropriate, from the plan sponsor) with respect to the demonstration to support a finding that the event lessens the risk of loss to plan participants and beneficiaries? Enter N/A if the event is not a contribution rate reduction, or if the event is a contribution rate reduction but the requested SFA is limited to the amount of SFA determined as if the event had not occurred.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E
47b.	Does this demonstration also identify all assumptions used, supporting rationale for the assumptions and other relevant information? Enter N/A if the event is not a contribution rate reduction, or if the event is a contribution rate reduction but the requested SFA is limited to the amount of SFA determined as if the event had not occurred. Information for Certain Events under § 4262.4(f) - Applicable Only to Any Mergers in § 4262.	Yes No N/A	N/A			Plan never experienced a merger or transfer of assets and liabilities	Financial Assistance Application		§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section E

Plans that have experienced mergers identified in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii) must complete Checklist Items #48 through #60. If you are required to complete Checklist Items #48 through #60, your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #48 through #60. All other plans should not provide any responses for Checklist Items #48 through #60.

48.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #18, does the application also include similar plan documents and amendments for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated	Use same naming convention as for Checklist Item #18 but with abbreviated plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
49.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #20, does the application also include similar trust agreements and amendments for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated	Use same naming convention as for Checklist Item #20 but with abbreviated plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
50.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #23, does the application also include the most recent IRS determination for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)? Enter N/A if the plan does not have a determination letter.	Yes No N/A			Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated	Use same naming convention as for Checklist Item #23 but with abbreviated plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
51.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #24, for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii), does the application include the actuarial valuation report for the 2018 plan year and each subsequent actuarial valuation report completed before the application filing date?	Yes No N/A		Identify here how many reports are provided.	Most recent actuarial valuation for the plan	YYYYAVR Pension Plan Name Merged, where "YYYY" is plan year and "Pension Plan Name Merged" is abbreviated version of the plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
52.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #25, does the application include similar rehabilitation plan information for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A			Rehabilitation plan (or funding improvement plan, if applicable)	Use same naming convention as for Checklist Item #25 but with abbreviated plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B

APPLICATIO	N CHECKLIST
Plan name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund
EIN.	22_6220288

EIN: PN: SFA Amount

Requested: Your application will be considered incomplete if No is entered as a Plan Response for any of Checklist Items #1 through #47. --Filers provide responses here for each Checklist Item:--

Checklist Ite #	m.	Response Options	Plan Response	Name of File(s) Uploaded	Page Number Reference(s)	Plan Comments	Upload as Document Type	Requested File Naming (if applicable)	SFA Regulation Reference	SFA Filing Instructions Reference
53.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #26, does the application include similar Form 5500 information for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A					Latest annual return/report of employee benefit plan (Form 5500)	YYYYForm5500 Pension Plan Name Merged , where "YYYY" is the plan year and "Pension Plan Name Merged" is abbreviated version of the plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
54.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #27, does the application include similar certifications of plan status for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A				Identify how many zone certifications are provided.	Zone certification	YYYYZoneYYYMMDD Pension Plan Name Merged, where the first "YYYY" is the applicable plan year, and "YYYYMMDD" is the date the certification was prepared. "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
55.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #28, does the application include the most recent cash and investment account statements for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A					Bank/Asset statements for all cash and investment accounts	Use same naming convention as for Checklist Item #28 but with abbreviated plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
56.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #29, does the application include the most recent plan financial statement (audited, or unaudited if audited is not available) for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A					Plan's most recent financial statemen (audited, or unaudited if audited not available)	Use same naming convention as for Checklist Item #29 but with abbreviated plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
57.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #30, does the application include all of the written policies and procedures governing the plan's determination, assessment, collection, settlement, and payment of withdrawal liability for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)?	Yes No N/A					Pension plan documents, all versions available, and all amendments signed and dated	Use same naming convention as for Checklist Item #30 but with abbreviated plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section B
58.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #32, does the application include the same information in the format of Template 1 for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)? Enter N/A if each plan that fully merged into this plan is not required to respond Yes to line 8b(1) on the most recently filed Form 5500 Schedule MB.	Yes No N/A					Financial assistance spreadsheet (template)	Template 1 Pension Plan Name Merged, where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section C
59.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #33, does the application include the same information in the format of Template 2 (if required based on the participant threshold) for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii)? Enter N/A if each plan that merged into this plan has less than 10,000 participants on line 6f of the most recently filed Form 5500.	Yes No N/A					Contributing employers	Template 2 Pension Plan Name Merged , where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name fore the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section C
60.	In addition to the information provided with Checklist Item #34, does the application include similar information in the format of Template 3 for each plan that merged into this plan due to a merger described in § 4262.4(f)(1)?	Yes No					Historical Plan Financial Information (CBUs, contribution rates, contribution amounts, withdrawal liability payments)	Template 3 Pension Plan Name Merged , where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the plan merged into this plan.	§ 4262.4(f) § 4262.8(c)	Addendum A for Certain Events, Section C

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN: 22-6220288 PN: 001

Rehabilitation Plan as of March 1, 2008

As of March 1, 2008 our Plan was 68% funded and projected to fail minimum funding on February 28, 2009. These measures place the Plan in the "Critical" zone as per the requirements of the Pension Protection Act. Our trustees have been hard at work to improve the overall funding of the Plan. In fact the recent benefit changes in combination with scheduled increases to contribution rates our Plan is scheduled to be 80% funded by March 1, 2018 and in the "green" zone. Below is a description of our Rehabilitation Plan (benefit changes and contribution increases) and projected funding improvement.

Benefit Changes Effective 6/1/2008

(described more fully in the March 2008 SMM)

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

Schedule of contributions and projected funded percentages

VII	CORDIO OF CO	HULLD WALLAND OFF		
		Average	Average	Projected
		Contribution	Contribution	Funded
	March 1	<u>Rate</u>	Rate Increase	<u>Percentage</u>
	2008	\$ 6.39		68%
	2009	6.74	5.467%	69
	2010	7.09	5.183%	70
	2011	7.44	4.928%	71
	2012	7.79	4.696%	72
	2013	8.14	4.486%	73
	2014	8.49	4.293%	74
	2015	8.84	4.116%	75
	2016	9.19	3.954%	76
	2017	9.54	3.803%	78
	2018	\$ 9.89	3.664%	80
		•		

The table above shows that we anticipate improvement to our Plan's funding that is ahead of the benchmarks required by law. We will monitor actual future percentages relative to this Rehabilitation Plan. Actual future percentages will depend on future investment and demographic experience.

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41¢ per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05000.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

ACTUARIAL VALUATION REPORT

March 1, 2018

SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC

115 N. Church Street Moorestown, New Jersey 08057 856-234-8801

To: Trustees,

Teamsters Local 641

Re: Report On Actuarial Valuation Of Plan As Of March 1, 2018

Date: December 2018

The following is our report to you dealing with the actuarial valuation we have made of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan as of March 1, 2018.

Actuarial Status

We have subjected the plan to measurement by several yardsticks. These tests and results are:

- 1. Benefit security ratio: 18.5%.
- 2. Management of unfunded actuarial accrued liability: the plan does not fund under the current contribution rates.
- 3. Unfunded vested liability for employer withdrawal liability purposes: \$381,753,578.
- 4. Compliance with federal tax deductibility limits for expected employer contributions for 2018.

We appreciate the opportunity to have made this study for you. We are available to discuss possible options. If there are items that you would like included in future reports, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Frank Iannucci, MAAA, EA

Enrolled Actuary

CONTENTS

SECTION	DESCRIPTION	PAGE
1.	INTRODUCTION	1
2.	PLAN DESCRIPTION	2
3.	RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY	8
4.	ACTUARIAL STATUS	11
5.	EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY	20
6.	FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS	21
7.	ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	23
8.	HISTORICAL DATA	
	AREHABILITATION PLAN	
	BHISTORICAL DATA	
	CRECENT PLAN CHANGE	

TABLES

TABLE	DESCRIPTION	PAGE
1.	PLAN PROVISIONS	2
2.	BENEFIT ELIGIBILITY	5
3.	CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS	6
4.	RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA	7
5.	PLAN FISCAL ACTIVITY: TWO YEARS	9
6.	MATHEMATICAL ANALYSIS OF PLAN INVESTMENT YIELD: TWO YEARS	10
7.	ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY	12
8.	DETAILS OF CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY FROM 3/1/2017 TO 3/1/2018	14
9.	FUTURE ANNUAL FISCAL ACTIVITY: ONE YEAR	16
10.	PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS	17
11.	DETAILS OF CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS FROM 3/1/2017 TO 3/1/2018	18
12.	VALUE OF UNFUNDED VESTED BENEFITS FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY PURPOSES	20
13.	FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT	22

SECTION 1. INTRODUCTION

PURPOSE OF ACTUARIAL VALUATION

The valuation of the pension plan is intended to reveal the relationship between the plan's liabilities and its assets so that the Trustees can be made aware of how well they are performing the task of using pension plan monies for the maximum membership benefits with reasonable assurance that such benefits will, indeed, be provided. The valuation lets the Trustees know if a modification in the plan's benefits is called for when matched against the developing experience of the entire program. The Historical Data prior to 2016 was based on information previously provided for our files.

SPONSORSHIP

The valuation was sponsored by the Trustees. The valuation and this report were directed by Frank lannucci, a member of the American Academy of Actuaries and the Society of Pension Actuaries. He is also the plan's "enrolled actuary" (retained in compliance with ERISA).

EFFECTIVE DATE

The effective date of the valuation is March 1, 2018; the effective date of the data provided to our firm is the same. Actuarial valuations are performed annually.

ACCOUNTING BASIS

The accounting basis employed in this report is, unless specifically stated otherwise, the "accrual" basis employed by the plan's independent auditor.

ASSET VALUATION METHOD

Assets are valued using an actuarial method that spreads investment gains and losses over a five-vear period.

INVESTMENT YIELD CALCULATION METHOD

Investment yield is shown on the "total return" basis which includes the effect of appreciation or depreciation in the value of the plan's assets, whether realized or not.

ROUNDING

In some tables in this report details may not add to the total (or subtotal) shown due to rounding.

"YEAR"

Plan records are kept on a "plan year" basis. The plan year is the 12 consecutive month period that starts with March 1st and ends with the following February 28th. In this report, when a calendar year is associated with a plan year in a column heading or otherwise, the calendar year designation refers to the plan year ending within that calendar year. For example, "2016" refers to the plan year ending 2/28/2016.

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION

IN GENERAL

The plan is funded through employer contributions and investment yield on the plan funds.

Coverage is afforded participants working in the Teamster Local 641 jurisdiction for employers with collective bargaining agreements providing for contributions to the plan.

PLAN PROVISIONS

A summary of the major plan provisions in effect as of 3/1/2018 is contained in Table 1.

TABLE 1. PLAN PROVISIONS

Pension Service:						
Time Period Years Of Pension Service Earned						
Future	Credit for service shall be at the rate of one-quarter of a year for each 250 hours of pension service in covered employment					
No more than one year of pension service may be earned in a year.						

Vesting Service:					
Time Period	Years Of Vesting Service Earned				
Future	one year for each year in which at least 1,000 hours of vesting service				

Eligibility For Benefits:		
Type Of Benefit	Age Requirement	Service Requirement
Participation	None	Participation starts on the earlier of: (a) January 1 following completion of 250 hours of covered employment in a credit year; and (b) January 1 nearest the completion of any year in which 1,000 hours of vesting service are earned
Normal Pension	65	five years of continuous plan participation
Early Pension	57	Fifteen years of pension service with Local 641
Disability Pension	at least age 47 with 15 years of service Or under age 47 with 20 years of service and under age 57	recently worked at least 20 days in 12 months preceding disability, fifteen years of pension service, and receiving Social Security disability benefit. If under age 47 must have twenty years of pension service
Pre-Pension Surviving Spouse Pension	None	One hour of pension service after 8/22/1984 and married for at least one continuous year prior to participant's death
Vesting	None	five years of vesting service or attainment of normal retirement age

Benefits Under Current Plan:							
Туре	Amount	Duration					
Normal Pension	\$135 per year of service prior to 1990 plus 2.12% of contributions for 1990 through 5/31/2008 plus 1% of contributions for 6/1/2008 through 12/31/2011 plus 1% of annual contributions (up to \$8,000) for years after 2011	Life only payable 13 times a year for benefits accrued through 5/31/2008 and 12 times a year for benefits accrued thereafter					

TABLE 1. (CONT'D) PLAN PROVISIONS

Benefits Under Current Plan (Cont'd):								
Туре	Amount	Duration						
Early Pension	same as normal but reduced 1/2 of 1% for each month prior to age 62, with the following exceptions:	Life only						
	1) if the participant's age plus pension service on the early retirement date is greater than or equal to 90 the reduction will be 1/4of 1% for each month prior to age 62							
Disability Pension	Same as regular but no more than \$450 per month	to death, age 65, or recovery, whichever is earliest						
Surviving Spouse Pension	married couple benefit	life of spouse						

Options At Normal And Early Pension Age:								
Туре	Amount	Joint & Survivor benefit ncludes Pop-Up to Single						
Married Couple	Reduction factor for 50% J&S is 95% +/- 0.200% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 75% J&S is 92.75% +/- 0.275% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 100% J&S is 90.5% +/- 0.350% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant.	life of both pensioner and spouse Joint & Survivor benefit includes Pop-Up to Single Life Benefit IF spouse predeceases pensioner						

PARTICIPANTS

It is important to remember that the plan has a liability for those already receiving benefits and also a liability for the earned pensions of those participants who are not yet on pension.

As of March 1, 2018 there were 2,659 pensioners, 484 active participants and 636 separated vested participants included in the valuation.

Table 2. indicates how many of the active participants are currently eligible for the several types of benefits in the plan, based on pension service earned as of 2/28/2018.

TABLE 2.
BENEFIT ELIGIBILITY: ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS AT 3/1/2018

TYPE OF BENEFIT	NUMBER ELIGIBLE	NUMBER NOT ELIGIBLE
Normal Pension	18	466
Early Pension	81	403
Disability Pension	87	397
Vesting	332	152
Surviving Spouse Pension	332	152

The average age of the active participants as of 2/28/2018 is 51 years, their average accrued pension service is 13 years.

CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

Table 3. depicts the active participants as of 3/1/2018.

TABLE 3.
CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

		Years of Pension Service to 2/28/2018								
Age Group	0-4	5-9	10-14	15-19	20-24	25-29	30-34	35-39	40 and Over	Total
20-24	3									3
25-29	15	4								19
30-34	16	2	1							19
35-39	14	6	2							22
40-44*	58	13	8	5						84
45-49	10	12	10	6	4	1				43
50-54	17	5	19	15	11	13	13			93
55-59	11	9	30	9	12	18	18	2		109
60-64	8	11	17	11	12	11	4			74
65-69	1	2	4	2	4	1		1	1	16
70-74			1	1						2
Total	153	64	92	49	43	44	35	3	1	484

RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA

The accuracy of an actuarial valuation is dependent upon the accuracy of the participant data used to generate the liability and future income estimates.

In an effort to ensure reliability and consistency between valuations, we have performed a reconciliation consisting of an accounting for all the exits from, and entries into, each of the three participant groups (actives, separated vesteds and pensioners) as well as for the participant group as a whole.

Table 4 depicts the results of this reconciliation between 3/1/2017 and 3/1/2018.

TABLE 4. RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA BETWEEN 3/1/2017 AND 3/1/2018

		VAL	UATION GROUP	
ITEM	ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS	SEPERATED VESTED PARTICIPANTS	PENSIONED PARTICIPANTS AND BENEFICIARIES	ALL PARTICIPANTS
1. Included in 3/1/2017 Actuarial Valuation	515	657	2707	3,879
2. Died				
(a) With Entitled Spouse	0	0	50	50
(b) Without Entitled Spouse	0	0	98	98
3. Retired	27	29	0	56
Returned or New to Group	1	1		2
5. Left Valuation Group for Other Reasons:				
(a) With Vested Benefits	18	9	5	32
(b) Without Vested benefits	46	1	0	47
6. New Entrants to Valuation Group	<u>59</u>	<u>17</u>	<u>105</u>	<u>181</u>
7. As Reported at 3/1/2018 Actuarial Valuation (1)-(2)-(3)+(4)-(5)+(6)	484	636	2,659	3,779

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY

OPERATING RESULTS

Table 5. portrays the fiscal activity of the pension plan during the last two years.

INVESTMENT RESULTS

Managing the plan assets is an important responsibility of the Trustees. The assets are in various types of investments.

Table 6. shows the market value investment yield results for the last two years. The method used in determining this figure is to divide the investment yield by the investment base. The investment base is the beginning-of-the-year balance plus 1/2 of the net capital additions (consisting of employer contributions less benefit payments and administration expenses). Investment fees are not considered administration expenses but, rather, a reduction in the investment yield.

CONTRIBUTIONS

The sources of capital for the plan are the employer contributions. These are required to be made by employers who hire members of the bargaining unit in positions that call for contributions to the pension plan in accordance with the terms of collective bargaining agreements between such employers and the union or Pension Fund. There are several rates of contributions in effect (and these change from time to time).

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY (CONT'D)

TABLE 5.
PLAN FISCAL ACTIVITY: THREE YEARS
AMOUNT IN YEAR ENDING

ITEM	2/28/2018	2/28/2017	2/29/2016
Income			
Contributions	7,206,414	9,018,605	5,088,627
Investment Yield	6,139,089	11,969,039	(4,710,627)
Total	13,345,503	20,987,644	378,000
Expenses			
Benefits	36,933,614	36,145,074	35,794,880
Administration Expenses	1,010,021	997,256	1,035,334
Total	37,943,635	37,142,330	36,830,214
Net Operating Surplus	(24,598,132)	(16,154,686)	(36,452,214)
Year-End Market Value Assets	86,455,464	111,053,596	127,208,282
Year-End Actuarial Value Assets	86,455,464	111,053,596	135,821,473

^{*} In addition, employer withdrawal liability payments are included.

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY (CONT'D)

TABLE 6.

MATHEMATICAL ANALYSIS OF PLAN INVESTMENT YIELD: THREE YEARS

AMOUNT IN YEAR ENDING

ITEM	Feb-18	Feb-17	Feb-16
1. Opening Balance	111,053,596	127,208,282	163,660,496
2. Closing Balance	86,455,464	111,053,596	127,208,282
3. Net Capital Additions During Year	-30,737,221	-28,123,725	-31,714,587
4. Calculation Base (1. Plus 1/2 x 3.)	95,684,986	113,146,420	147,803,203
5. Investment Yield	6,139,089	11,969,039	(4,710,627)
6. Market Value Investment Yield %	6.42%	10.58%	-3.19%

SECTION 4. ACTUARIAL STATUS

ACTUARIAL FUNDING METHOD

We have employed the "accrued benefit unit credit" cost method in establishing the normal cost and actuarial accrued liability for the participants.

The reason that we have used this method, and recommend its continued use, is that it is intended to compare annual costs to the current contributions.

NORMAL COST

In this method an active participant's pension benefit earned for the current fiscal year is determined on a present value basis. This current pension cost is an annual cost (called the "normal cost" in this method). Normal costs are levied for active participants only.

ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

One of the calculations made in the course of the actuarial valuation is the estimate of the plan's "actuarial accrued liability" on the valuation date. In general, this term means the present worth, expressed in a single sum, of the benefits yet to be paid, for each of the three major classes of plan participants:

- 1. those already receiving pension benefits;
- 2. those who have separated from active service, are vested in their accrued benefits, are still living, and are not yet receiving pension benefits; and
- 3. those who are in active service in employment covered by the plan.

The benefits taken into account in calculating the pensioned and the separated vested participants' liabilities are those which are already accrued by the valuation date.

The results of our calculation of the plan's actuarial accrued liability as of the current valuation date are shown in Table 7.

LIABILITIES - CONTINUING STATUS

The following table contains an analysis of the plan's actuarial accrued liability as of 3/1/2018 and 3/1/2017.

TABLE 7.
ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY: AT START OF YEAR

ITEM	3/1/2018	3/1/2017
Pensioner Liability Separated Vested Liability Active Liability Total Actuarial Accrued Liability Actuarial Value of Assets	344,025,469 62,970,498 61,700,337 468,696,304 86,455,464	338,401,477 65,840,520 70,576,502 474,818,499 111,053,596
Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability	382,240,840	363,764,903

CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

The amount by which the actuarial accrued liability exceeds the plan assets on the valuation date is also shown in Table 7. In a well-funded plan future employer contributions are anticipated to amortize this "unfunded actuarial accrued liability" over a reasonable period of time.

There are a number of factors that can operate to influence the change in the size of the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability from one actuarial valuation to the next. The following is a description of the particular factors that could have such an influence in the plan:

Contribution

When the plan's contributions exceed the plan's normal cost, the excess is applied toward reducing the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability.

During the plan year ending 2/28/3018, there was no such excess.

Plan Change

When a change in benefits takes place, an increase or decrease in the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability and other costs may take place.

No plan change has been made since the 3/1/2017 valuation.

Change In Assumptions

When experience, or other factor, calls for a change in assumptions, at the time such a change is made an increase or decrease in the plan's liability and other costs may take place.

No change in assumptions were made since the 3/1/2017 valuation.

Change In Actuarial Method

When a change in actuarial method takes place, an increase or decrease in the plan's liability and other costs may take place.

No change in actuarial method has been made since the 3/1/2017 valuation.

Actuarial Gain Or Loss

The assumptions underlying the actuarial valuation are just that, i.e. estimates as to economic and demographic experience in the future. Although an attempt is made to choose each assumption on a reasonable basis, it is sufficient that the <u>combined</u> <u>set</u> of assumptions be reasonably related to the experience of the plan and its expectations and represent our best estimate of future experience.

During the year ending 2/28/2018, there was an actuarial loss.

Summary of Factors

Table 8. shows the details of the change in the unfunded actuarial accrued liability of the plan between 3/1/2017 and 3/1/2018.

TABLE 8.
DETAILS OF CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY FROM 3/1/2017 TO 3/1/2018

ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION	AMOUNT
1.	Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability On 3/1/2017	\$363,764,903.
2.	Increase Due To Contributions Not In Excess Of Normal Costs	23,741,377.
3.	Change Due To Change In Benefits	0.
4.	Change Due To Change In Assumptions	0.
5.	Change Due To Change In Actuarial Method	0.
6.	Decrease Due To Actuarial Gain	-4,995,440.
7.	Increase In Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability (Items 2 through 5)	18,475,937.
8.	Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability On 3/1/2018	382,240,840.

AMORTIZATION OF UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

Table 9 contains our analysis of how future employer contributions will be used. Note that a portion of such contributions will be used for the normal costs of the plan and the balance will be used to amortize the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability.

In this plan the amount of the annual employer contributions does not cover the annual normal cost of the plan. The consequence is that the existing assets are invaded to make up the difference. The anticipated drain will eventually reduce assets to a level that will be below the plan's actuarial accrued liability. Beyond that point, the plan's actuarial position will deteriorate.

The plan's current unfunded actuarial accrued liability is currently not funded.

ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS

One of the components of the actuarial accrued liability displayed in Table 7 is the actuarial present value of the benefits earned to date.

A comparison of assets with the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits provides another measure of the funded status of the plan, sometimes referred to as the "benefit security" ratio. The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits is the liability, based on only mortality and interest rate assumptions, for just the pension benefits that have been earned on the basis of each participant's service history as of the valuation date. Ancillary benefits for active participants are not included in this liability.

Table 10 portrays the present value of all participants' earned benefits as of 3/1/2018.

CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS

There are a number of factors which affect the change in the size of the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits from one actuarial valuation to the next. Table 8. depicts the effects of each of these factors. This information may be of particular interest to the plan's auditor.

ESTIMATE FOR FUTURE

The following is our estimate of the future annual fiscal activity of the plan as of 3/1/2018

TABLE 9. FUTURE ANNUAL FISCAL ACTIVITY: 3/1/2018

ITEM	AMOUNT
Employer Contributions	3,184,887
Normal Cost	
Pension Service	1,388,647
Administration	1,010,021
Total	2,398,668
Annual Shortfall	786,219
Years To Full Funding	Does Not Fund

TABLE 10.
PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS: AT START OF YEAR
ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE

ITEM	3/1/2018	3/1/2017
Vested Benefits		
Pensioned	344,025,469	338,401,477
Separated Vested	62,970,498	65,840,520
Active	61,213,075	70,167,075
Total	468,209,042	474,409,071
Market Value Of Assets	86,455,464	111,053,596
Ratio Of Assets To Present Value Of Vested Benefits	18.5%	23.4%
Non-Vested Benefits	487,262	409,428
Present Value Of Total Benefits	468,696,304	474,818,499

TABLE 11. DETAILS OF CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS FROM 3/1/2017 TO 3/1/2018

ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION	AMOUNT
1.	Actuarial Present Value Of Accumulated Plan Benefits On 3/1/2017	\$ 474,818,499.
2.	Increase (Including Benefits Accumulated and the Effect Of Non-Investment Experience and Retirements)	7,680.
3.	Decrease Due To Benefits Paid	-36,933,614.
4.	Change Due To Change In Benefits	0.
5.	Change Due To Change In Assumptions	0.
6.	Increase Due To Decrease In Discount Period	30,803,739.
7.	Decrease In Actuarial Present Value Of Accumulated Plan Benefits (Items 2 through 6)	-6,122,195.
8.	Actuarial Present Value Of Accumulated Plan Benefits On 3/1/2018	468,696,304.

ASSUMPTIONS

We suggest and have used in this valuation the following significant assumptions:

1. MORTALITY. The mortality tables we have employed in this valuation are:

Pre-Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Employee Post Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP2014 Disabled Retiree

- 2. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR VALUATION PURPOSES. We have assumed that the plan funds will earn 6.75% annual compound interest in the future.
- 3. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR THE PURPOSES OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS AND EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY. The pertinent assumptions are the same as those used for basic valuation.
- 4. TURNOVER. We have assumed that no terminations of employment, other than death, disability or pension, will occur in the future.
- 5. FUTURE WORK YEAR. We have assumed that each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.
- 6. AGE AT PENSION. We have assumed that active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. For actives with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 62. For separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 65.
- 7. ADMINISTRATION EXPENSES. We have assumed \$1,000,000.will be the annual cost of administration.
- 8. NUMBER OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS. We have assumed that the number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Change of Assumptions Since 3/1/2015 Valuation:

Actuarial Assumption	2015 Valuation	2016 Valuation 2017 Valuation		2018 Valuation			
Mortality Tables	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar RP 2014 Blue Collar		RP 2014 Blue Collar			
Mortality Improvement	MP Generational Mortality Improvement from Year 2015	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement			
Turnover for Active	T-5 Table	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement					
Retirement Ages	Grid in 2015 Valuation for Actives	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service			

SECTION 5. EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY

For purposes of "employer withdrawal liability" under the Multiemployer Pension Plan Amendments Act of 1980 we have made a calculation of the value of unfunded vested benefits as of the end of the plan year.

The pertinent assumptions are the same as those we have used for the basic actuarial valuations themselves for determining the present value of accumulated plan benefits. In addition, for this purpose, assets are valued at market value. The following table shows the results of this calculation. When the value of unfunded vested benefits is less than zero, it is treated as zero for employer withdrawal liability calculations.

TABLE 12.
VALUE OF UNFUNDED VESTED BENEFITS FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY PURPOSES

Plan Year Ending 2/28	UNFUNDED VESTED LIABILITY FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY CALCULATIONS
2002	36,288,350
2003	95,010,218
2004	98,005,848
2005	131,736,424
2006	141,713,467
2007	156,957,466
2008	153,808,783
2009	302,535,277
2010	323,344,415
2011	330,215,082
2012	338,163,480
2013	349,722,843
2014	351,128,740
2015	394,245,660
2016	349,925,589
2017	363,355,475
2018	381,753,578

The valuation indicates that if an employer "withdrew" from the plan during the 12-month period starting 3/1/2018, the Trustees would have to make a study to determine if they were entitled to seek any employer withdrawal liability.

SECTION 6. FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS

MINIMUM FUNDING STANDARD

In an effort to minimize the likelihood of plan termination at a time when the assets of the pension fund are not sufficient to provide for the vested benefits, each pension plan must satisfy minimum funding requirements that will be established when the pension plan comes under coverage of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA). In the case of the Local Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan, this means that the minimum funding requirement was required to be observed for the first time for the year beginning 1/1/76.

Essentially, on a cumulative basis, the amounts that are required to be paid to the plan in order to meet this standard are the sum of the following:

- A. the normal cost of the plan for the year;
- B. the amount necessary to fund the unfunded actuarial accrued liability as of the date on which the plan must first comply with this section of ERISA, over a period of 40 years(over 10 years currently);
- C. any net increase in unfunded liability that arises from a plan amendment made after 1/1/76, funded over 40 years (over 30 years for plan amendments adopted through 12/31/2007 and 10 years currently);
- D. any net experience loss occurring after 1/1/76, funded over 20 years (over 15 years for a loss occurring currently);
- E. any loss resulting from a change in actuarial assumptions made after 1/1/76, funded over 30 years (10 years currently);
- F. any <u>waived</u> funding deficiency occurring after 1/1/76, funded over 15 years.

In the event that, on a cumulative basis, there is a deficiency in this funding, the employers contributing are required, in effect, to make it up immediately unless a waiver is secured.

COMPLIANCE WITH REQUIREMENTS

The plan's enrolled actuary must certify, to government agencies, annually, whether or not the plan satisfies these requirements. The following table portrays recent activity in the funding standard account.

SECTION 6. FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS (CONT'D)

TABLE 13. FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT

YEAR	CONTRIBUTIONS (& OTHER CREDITS) FOR YEAR	CHARGES FOR YEAR	EXCESS FOR YEAR	ACCUMULATED SURPLUS IN FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT AT END OF YEAR
2015				-154,3265,904.
2016	28,320,004.	56,925,181.	-28,605,177.	-182,932,081.
2017	36,008,742	59,201,410	-23,192,668	-206,124,749.
2018	25,200,674	61,125,387	-35,924,713	-242,049,462.

SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC

115 N. Church Street Moorestown, New Jersey 08057 856-234-8801

To: Trustees,

Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan

Re: Actuarial Certification

This is to certify that we have performed an actuarial valuation of the Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan as of March 1, 2018 based upon the rules and regulations in effect on such date.

A summary of the results of that valuation is attached.

Frank Iannucci, MSPA, MAAA Enrolled Actuary No. 17-05241

SECTION 7. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION (CONT'D)

TEAMSTER LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN SUMMARY

ACTUARIAL VALUATION: 3/1/2018

1. Number Of Participants Included:

 1.1 Pensioner
 2,659

 1.2 Separated Vested:
 636

 1.3 Active:
 484

 1.4 Total:
 3,779

2. Actuarial Accrued Liability:

 2.1 Pensioner:
 \$344,025,469.

 2.2 Separated Vested:
 62,970,498.

 2.3 Active:
 61,700,337.

 2.4 Total:
 468,696,304.

3. Actuarial Value of Assets: \$86,455,464.

4. Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability: 382,240,840.

5. Estimate for Future:

5.1 Estimated Annual Contributions To Plan
3,184,887.
5.2 Normal Costs:
2,398,668.
5.3 Annual Shortfall:
786,219.

6. Major Assumptions:

6.1 Interest: 6.75%

6.2 Mortality: RP2014 Mortality Tables

Pre-Decrement: Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disability: Disabled Annuitant

6.3 Turnover: none

6.4 Disability: 1973 Disability Model Transactions of Society of

Actuaries, XXV1

6.5 Future Work Year: 1,000 hours

6.6 Age at Pension: Terminated Vested and Actives with 15 or more years of

service: age 57

Terminated Vested with less than 15 years of service:

age 65

Active with less than 15 years of service: age 62

6.7 Administration Expenses: \$1,000,000. annually

7. Costing Method: Accrued Benefit Unit Credit

8. Asset Valuation Method: Actuarial Value

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN

The Plan is in the Critical and Declining Zone as of February 28, 2017 because it is projected to go insolvent within the next 20 years. The Rehabilitation Plan effective 6/1/2008 adopted by the Trustees and the updates to the Rehabilitation Plan is detailed below.

Date Summary

Initial Critical Zone Certification: March 1, 2008 Adoption Period: 3/1/2008 – 2/28/2011 Rehabilitation Period: 3/1/2011 – 2/28/2024

Original Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41ϕ per hour each year and that other contract are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05.

Updates to the Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. As of December 1, 2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011 the eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."
- 3. Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN (CONT'D)

Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status

The severe economic downturn of the past few years has created a tremendous funding burden related to the loss in asset value and reduction in employment (and future contributions). As a result, the plan sponsor determined that, based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and upon exhaustion of all reasonable measures, the plan cannot reasonably be expected to emerge from critical status by the end of the rehabilitation period.

After reviewing the options, the Trustees believed that such required contribution increases would cause employers to withdraw from the Plan leading to insolvency, financial assistance from the PBGC, and benefit cuts.

Based upon the above, the Trustees have selected the schedule of benefits described above as permitted by IRC §432(e)(3)(A)(ii), also known as a "Reasonable Measures" schedule, which is intended to forestall insolvency.

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION

EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTION RATES & PARTICIPANTS							
Employer Number	Employer Name	Actives at 2/28/2018	Percent of Actives	Average Rate for Year Ending 2/28/2018			
10641	Yellow Freight	131	27.07%	2.75			
10355	New Penn Motor Express	76	15.70%	2.74			
10357	New Penn Motor Express	75	15.50%	2.75			
10356	New Penn Motor Express	51	10.54%	2.67			
20195	Gordon Terminal	48	9.92%	4.67			
10010	ARM Tank Lines	44	9.09%	2.25			
10131	Colonial Concrete	12	2.48%	10.71			
04000	Workers Comp	9	1.86%	2.60			
10450	Teamsters Local 641 Welfare-Fund	7	1.45%	12.30			
10300	Kelly Springfield Trucking	5	1.03%	12.22			
10330	Local 641 I.B.T.	5	1.03%	12.30			
10521	Brenntag Specialties	4	0.83%	12.01			
10701	Eastern Concrete Materials	4	0.83%	11.92			
10190	Allied Beverage Group, L.L.C	3	0.62%	12.30			
10620	Pacific Rail Services	2	0.41%	6.83			
10920	Fujitec New York	2	0.41%	13.91			
30002	Workers Comp	2	0.41%	2.75			
10555	Dakota Excavating	1	0.21%	11.89			
10700	Eastern Concrete Materials, Inc.	1	0.21%	11.92			
10850	Transcontinental Steel	1	0.21%	12.30			
10980	Industrial Contracting Riggers	1	0.21%	12.30			
Total		484	100.00%	3.77			

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION

EMPLOYMENT INFORMATION

		Average	Average Hourly	Employment Hours for	
Plan Years	Contribution	Number of	Contribution	Valuation	Average
Ending 2/28	Income	Actives	Rate	(Note 1)	Hours
2001	8,688,662	1,253.00	4.04	2,150,659	1,716.40
2002	8,332,494	1,261.00	4.41	1,889,454	1,498.40
2003	8,775,263	1,190.50	4.43	1,980,872	1,663.90
2004	10,177,080	1,174.50	4.84	2,102,702	1,790.30
2005	11,879,923	1,238.50	5.32	2,233,068	1,803.00
2006	13,083,432	1,292.00	5.79	2,259,660	1,749.00
2007	13,420,901	1,258.50	6.22	2,157,701	1,714.50
2008	14,178,640	1,154.50	7.27	1,950,294	1,689.30
2009	13,741,070	1,065.00	7.35	1,869,533	1,755.40
2010	4,332,819	369.6*	2.59	1,672,903	4,526.30
2011	3,350,529	356.0*	3.63	923,011	2,592.70
2012	4,217,482	618.9**	3.73	1,130,692	1,827.00
2013	4,655,473	694	3.82	1,218,710	1,756.10
2014	4,148,427	658.5	3.91	1,060,979	1,611.20
2015	3,724,193	624	3.57	1,043,191	1,671.80
2016	3,069,347	563	3.34	919,011	1,632.35
2017	3,169,088	514	3.62	876,315	1,704.89
2018	3,184,887	499.5	3.77	844,798	1,691.29
3-year	average				1,674.67

Contribution Income shown here excludes payments of Employer Withdrawal Liability. The employment assumption included in the valuation is 515,000 hours annually. This assumption should be set at a level that represents a long-term average.

Note 1 Total hours for valuation is derived by dividing actual contributions by the average of the reported hourly rates in this valuation and the preceding valuation, and will not necessarily match reported hours by the Fund Office.

^{*} The average participant count for the year does not include YRC participants because no contributions were made on their behalf

^{**}The average participant count for the year includes only 75% percent of YRC participants because contributions were made on the behalf only from 6/1/2011 through 2/29/2012

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION (CONT'D)

CONTRIBUTION RATE HISTORY AVERAGE HOURLY RATE AS OF FEBRUARY 28

	1	1				
	Master					
	Freight			Plan	Plan	
Year	Rate		28-Feb	A**	B***	Combined
1998			1998	\$3.47	\$1.10	\$3.37
1999			1999	3.48	1.06	3.38
2000			2000	4.05	1.07	3.94
2001			2001	4.17	1.53	4.04
2002	5.1		2002	4.58	1.49	4.41
2003	5.7		2003	4.58	1.69	4.43
2004	6.3		2004	5.01	1.94	4.84
2005	6.9		2005	5.51	2.08	5.32
2006	7.5		2006	6.01	2.27	5.79
2007	8.2		2007	6.46	2.27	6.22
2008	8.61		2008	7.56	2.76	7.27
2009	8.41		2009	7.63	2.84	7.35
2010*	10.01		2010*	2.57	2.97	2.59
2011	10.66		2011	3.67	3.11	3.63
2012	11.31		2012	3.77	3.33	3.73
2013	11.96		2013	3.86	3.45	3.82
2014	12.61		2014	3.92	3.85	3.91
2015	13.26		2015	3.53	4.18	3.57
2016	11.48		2016	3.23	4.34	3.34
2017	11.89		2017	3.51	4.51	3.62
2018	12.3		2018	3.67	4.67	3.77

^{*}The 2010 average hourly rates factor in all YRC participants having a contribution rate of \$0.00, 2011 & 2012 has YRC at MOU rate.

The Master Freight Rate after 2015 is equal to the Paper Freight Rate.

^{**}Plan A includes YRC

^{***}Local 660, merged into Plan in 1990s.

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFROMATION (CONT'D)

HISTORICAL PARTICIPATION

As of		Separated		
2/28	Active	Vested	Retired	Total
1990	3,069	998	2,463	6,530
1991	2,552	1,028	2,490	6,070
1992	2,358	1,112	2,556	6,026
1993	2,192	1,190	2,653	6,035
1994	1,851	1,280	2,788	5,919
1995	1,772	852	2,844	5,468
1996	1,665	785	2,788	5,238
1997	1,636	747	2,808	5,191
1998	1,577	640	2,811	5,028
1999	1,463	613	2,836	4,912
2000	1,207	675	2,850	4,732
2001	1,299	647	2,879	4,825
2002	1,223	636	2,916	4,775
2003	1,158	657	2,924	4,739
2004	1,191	640	2,955	4,786
2005	1,286	576	2,974	4,836
2006	1,298	583	2,949	4,830
2007	1,219	564	2,954	4,737
2008	1,090	591	2,958	4,639
2009	1,040	547	2,996	4,583
2010	915	554	2,996	4,465
2011	801	576	2,965	4,342
2012	706	642	2,908	4,256
2013	682	617	2,859	4,158
2014	635	617	2,834	4,086
2015	613	640	2,785	4,038
2016	513	671	2,753	3,937
2017	515	657	2,707	3,879

HISTORICAL DATA - RECENT PLAN CHANGES

<u>Effective</u>	<u>Plan Change</u>
1/1/2012	Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.
5/1/2011	The eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."
12/1/2009	The Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
6/1/2008	 The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed). The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15). The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.
8/1/2003	Any increases in a participant's hourly contribution rate that are effective on or after 8/1/2003 are not taken into account in calculating the participant's benefits. (However, these increases were restored retroactively for all participants who were active as of 1/1/2005 - see above.)
1/1/2001	 The married couple reduction factors will be half of the previous factors used; Automatic restoration of benefits (pop-up) is included in the married couple option for those whose effective date of pension is on or after 1/1/2001; and For all pensions beginning on or after 1/1/2001, a participant who has a "frozen" benefit as the result of no more than one consecutive break year after 12/31/1988 may "unfreeze" such benefit by accumulating ten subsequent years of pension service without another break year (reciprocal time will not count in the accumulation of the ten years).

HISTORICAL DATA - RECENT PLAN CHANGES (CONT'D)

1		1		n	Λ	റ	0
ı	1		1	_	v	v	v

- 1. For each participant not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$135 for each year of service earned prior to 1990;
- 2. The service pension for a participant not yet retired but with at least 25 years of pension service, an attained age of at least 50, and at least a \$2.74 per hour employer contribution rate on 1/1/1990, will be \$2,000 per month, plus \$100 for each whole year of pension service in excess of 25 years, to a maximum of \$3,000 per month; and
- 3. The early retirement reduction was reduced to 1/4 of 1% for each month prior to age 57 (the previous reduction was 1/2 of 1%).

12/1/1999

A one-time check of \$500 was issued to each pensioner who received a pension as of that date.

3/1/1999

Five year vesting

1/1/1999

For those participants not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$100 for each year of service earned prior to 1990.

1/1/1998

- 1. For those participants not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$75 for each year of service earned prior to 1990; and
- 2. The service pension for a Plan A participant not yet retired but with 25 to 34 years of pension service, with at least a \$1.00 per hour employer contribution rate on 1/1/1990, will be \$1,500 per month payable at any age.

In 1997

A permanent 13th check equal to 100% of each pensioner's monthly regular pension amount became a standard feature of the plan.

Internal Revenue Service Employee Plans Compliance Unit Group 7602 (SE:TEGE:EP) Room 1700 - 17th Floor 230 S. Dearborn Street Chicago, IL 60604

Re: Annual Certification - Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA)

Plan Identification

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN 22-6220288 Board of Trustees 714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083 Telephone Number: 908-687-4488

This certification is being made for the plan year March 1, 2017 through February 28, 2018.

Enrolled Actuary Certification

Frank Iannucci, MAAA, MSPA Enrolled Actuary Number: 17-05241 Telephone Number: 609-575-6805

Summit Actuarial Services, LLC 115 North Church Street, 3rd Floor Moorestown, NJ 08057

Actuary's Signature

Information on Plan Status

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan is in critical and declining status. The Plan is in critical and declining status because it has funding as well as liquidity problems. The Plan currently has a funding deficiency and is projected to become insolvent within the next nineteen years. Currently the Plan is projected to become insolvent by the year 2020.

Projections are based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and methods that offer the best estimate of the anticipated experience under the plan. Projections reflect both the most recent asset value and present value of accumulated benefits available and also reflect reasonably anticipated employer contributions for the current and succeeding plan years. Actuarial assumptions and methods used in the projections are the same as those used in the prior valuation. Actual results will vary due to differences between actual plan experience and that anticipated in the projections.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

ACTUARIAL VALUATION REPORT

March 1, 2019

SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC

115 N. Church Street Moorestown, New Jersey 08057 856-234-8801

To: Trustees,

Teamsters Local 641

Report On Actuarial Valuation Of Plan As Of March 1, 2019 Re:

Date: December 2019

The following is our report to you dealing with the actuarial valuation we have made of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan as of March 1, 2019.

Actuarial Status

We have subjected the plan to measurement by several yardsticks. These tests and results are:

- 1. Benefit security ratio: 11.6%.
- 2. Management of unfunded actuarial accrued liability: the plan does not fund under the current contribution rates.
- 3. Unfunded vested liability for employer withdrawal liability purposes: \$406,871,752.
- 4. Compliance with federal tax deductibility limits for expected employer contributions for 2019.

We appreciate the opportunity to have made this study for you. We are available to discuss possible options. If there are items that you would like included in future reports, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Frank lannucci, MAAA, EA

Enrolled Actuary

CONTENTS

SECTION	DESCRIPTION	PAGE
1.	INTRODUCTION	1
2.	PLAN DESCRIPTION	2
3.	RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY	8
4.	ACTUARIAL STATUS	11
5.	EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY	20
6.	FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS	21
7.	ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	23
8.	HISTORICAL DATA	
	AREHABILITATION PLAN	
	BHISTORICAL DATA	
	CRECENT PLAN CHANGE	

TABLES

TABLE	DESCRIPTION	PAGE
1.	PLAN PROVISIONS	2
2.	BENEFIT ELIGIBILITY	5
3.	CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS	6
4.	RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA	7
5.	PLAN FISCAL ACTIVITY: TWO YEARS	9
6.	MATHEMATICAL ANALYSIS OF PLAN INVESTMENT YIELD: TWO YEARS	10
7.	ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY	12
8.	DETAILS OF CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY FROM 3/1/2018 TO 3/1/2019	14
9.	FUTURE ANNUAL FISCAL ACTIVITY: ONE YEAR	16
10.	PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS	17
11.	DETAILS OF CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS FROM 3/1/2018 TO 3/1/2019	18
12.	VALUE OF UNFUNDED VESTED BENEFITS FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY PURPOSES	20
13.	FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT	22

SECTION 1. INTRODUCTION

PURPOSE OF ACTUARIAL VALUATION

The valuation of the pension plan is intended to reveal the relationship between the plan's liabilities and its assets so that the Trustees can be made aware of how well they are performing the task of using pension plan monies for the maximum membership benefits with reasonable assurance that such benefits will, indeed, be provided. The valuation lets the Trustees know if a modification in the plan's benefits is called for when matched against the developing experience of the entire program. The Historical Data prior to 2016 was based on information previously provided for our files.

SPONSORSHIP

The valuation was sponsored by the Trustees. The valuation and this report were directed by Frank lannucci, a member of the American Academy of Actuaries and the Society of Pension Actuaries. He is also the plan's "enrolled actuary" (retained in compliance with ERISA).

EFFECTIVE DATE

The effective date of the valuation is March 1, 2019; the effective date of the data provided to our firm is the same. Actuarial valuations are performed annually.

ACCOUNTING BASIS

The accounting basis employed in this report is, unless specifically stated otherwise, the "accrual" basis employed by the plan's independent auditor.

ASSET VALUATION METHOD

Assets are valued using an actuarial method that spreads investment gains and losses over a five-vear period.

INVESTMENT YIELD CALCULATION METHOD

Investment yield is shown on the "total return" basis which includes the effect of appreciation or depreciation in the value of the plan's assets, whether realized or not.

ROUNDING

In some tables in this report details may not add to the total (or subtotal) shown due to rounding.

"YEAR"

Plan records are kept on a "plan year" basis. The plan year is the 12 consecutive month period that starts with March 1st and ends with the following February 28th. In this report, when a calendar year is associated with a plan year in a column heading or otherwise, the calendar year designation refers to the plan year ending within that calendar year. For example, "2016" refers to the plan year ending 2/28/2016.

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION

IN GENERAL

The plan is funded through employer contributions and investment yield on the plan funds.

Coverage is afforded participants working in the Teamster Local 641 jurisdiction for employers with collective bargaining agreements providing for contributions to the plan.

PLAN PROVISIONS

A summary of the major plan provisions in effect as of 3/1/2019 is contained in Table 1.

TABLE 1. PLAN PROVISIONS

Pension Service:					
Time Period	Years Of Pension Service Earned				
Future	Credit for service shall be at the rate of one-quarter of a year for each 250 hours of pension service in covered employment				
No more than one year of pens	No more than one year of pension service may be earned in a year.				

Vesting Service:				
Time Period	Years Of Vesting Service Earned			
Future	one year for each year in which at least 1,000 hours of vesting service			

Eligibility For Benefits:		T
Type Of Benefit	Age Requirement	Service Requirement
Participation	None	Participation starts on the earlier of: (a) January 1 following completion of 250 hours of covered employment in a credit year; and (b) January 1 nearest the completion of any year in which 1,000 hours of vesting service are earned
Normal Pension	65	five years of continuous plan participation
Early Pension	57	Fifteen years of pension service with Local 641
Disability Pension	at least age 47 with 15 years of service Or under age 47 with 20 years of service and under age 57	recently worked at least 20 days in 12 months preceding disability, fifteen years of pension service, and receiving Social Security disability benefit. If under age 47 must have twenty years of pension service
Pre-Pension Surviving Spouse Pension	None	One hour of pension service after 8/22/1984 and married for at least one continuous year prior to participant's death
Vesting	None	five years of vesting service or attainment of normal retirement age

Benefits Under Current Plan:					
Туре	Amount	Duration			
Normal Pension	\$135 per year of service prior to 1990 plus 2.12% of contributions for 1990 through 5/31/2008 plus 1% of contributions for 6/1/2008 through 12/31/2011 plus 1% of annual contributions (up to \$8,000) for years after 2011	Life only payable 13 times a year for benefits accrued through 5/31/2008 and 12 times a year for benefits accrued thereafter			

TABLE 1. (CONT'D) PLAN PROVISIONS

Benefits Under Current Plan (Cont'd):							
Туре	Amount	Duration					
Early Pension	same as normal but reduced 1/2 of 1% for each month prior to age 62, with the following exceptions: 1) if the participant's age plus pension service on the early retirement date is greater than or equal to 90 the reduction will be 1/4 of 1% for each month prior to age 62	Life only					
Disability Pension	Same as regular but no more than \$450 per month	to death, age 65, or recovery, whichever is earliest					
Surviving Spouse Pension	married couple benefit	life of spouse					

Options At Normal And Early Pension Age:						
Туре	Amount	Duration				
Married Couple	Reduction factor for 50% J&S is 95% +/- 0.200% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 75% J&S is 92.75% +/- 0.275% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 100% J&S is 90.5% +/- 0.350% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant.	life of both pensioner and spouse Joint & Survivor benefit includes Pop-Up to Single Life Benefit IF spouse predeceases pensioner				

PARTICIPANTS

It is important to remember that the plan has a liability for those already receiving benefits and also a liability for the earned pensions of those participants who are not yet on pension.

As of March 1, 2019 there were 2,587 pensioners, 480 active participants and 629 separated vested participants included in the valuation.

Table 2. indicates how many of the active participants are currently eligible for the several types of benefits in the plan, based on pension service earned as of 2/28/2019.

TABLE 2.
BENEFIT ELIGIBILITY: ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS AT 3/1/2019

TYPE OF BENEFIT	NUMBER ELIGIBLE	NUMBER NOT ELIGIBLE
Normal Pension	20	460
Early Pension	90	390
Disability Pension	75	405
Vesting	318	162
Surviving Spouse Pension	318	162

The average age of the active participants as of 2/28/2019 is 50.2 years, their average accrued pension service is 12.5 years.

CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

Table 3. depicts the active participants as of 3/1/2019.

TABLE 3.
CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

		Years of Pension Service to 2/28/2019								
Age Group	0-4	5-9	10-14	15-19	20-24	25-29	30-34	35-39	40 and Over	Total
20-24	8									8
25-29	18	5								23
30-34	18	4	1							23
35-39	31	9	1							41
40-44*	30	6	3	2						41
45-49	15	8	12	8	3	1				47
50-54	14	12	14	11	10	10	13			84
55-59	14	11	26	13	11	8	24	3		110
60-64	14	12	12	13	13	10	9			83
65-69	2		8		1	3	1			15
70-74	1			1	2				1	5
Total	165	67	77	48	40	32	47	3	1	480

RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA

The accuracy of an actuarial valuation is dependent upon the accuracy of the participant data used to generate the liability and future income estimates.

In an effort to ensure reliability and consistency between valuations, we have performed a reconciliation consisting of an accounting for all the exits from, and entries into, each of the three participant groups (actives, separated vesteds and pensioners) as well as for the participant group as a whole.

Table 4 depicts the results of this reconciliation between 3/1/2018 and 3/1/2019.

TABLE 4. RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA BETWEEN 3/1/2018 AND 3/1/2019

ITEM	VALUATION GROUP				
	ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS	SEPERATED VESTED PARTICIPANTS	PENSIONED PARTICIPANTS AND BENEFICIARIES	ALL PARTICIPANTS	
1. Included in 3/1/2017 Actuarial Valuation	484	636	2,659	3,779	
2. Died					
(a) With Entitled Spouse	0	0	40	40	
(b) Without Entitled Spouse	0	0	110	110	
3. Retired	16	22	0	38	
Returned or New to Group	3	2		5	
5. Left Valuation Group for Other Reasons:					
(a) With Vested Benefits	23	9	12	44	
(b) Without Vested benefits	36	0	0	36	
6. New Entrants to Valuation Group	<u>68</u>	<u>22</u>	<u>90</u>	<u>180</u>	
7. As Reported at 3/1/2018 Actuarial Valuation (1)-(2)-(3)+(4)-(5)+(6)	480	629	2,587	3,696	

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY

OPERATING RESULTS

Table 5. portrays the fiscal activity of the pension plan during the last two years.

INVESTMENT RESULTS

Managing the plan assets is an important responsibility of the Trustees. The assets are in various types of investments.

Table 6. shows the market value investment yield results for the last two years. The method used in determining this figure is to divide the investment yield by the investment base. The investment base is the beginning-of-the-year balance plus 1/2 of the net capital additions (consisting of employer contributions less benefit payments and administration expenses). Investment fees are not considered administration expenses but, rather, a reduction in the investment yield.

CONTRIBUTIONS

The sources of capital for the plan are the employer contributions. These are required to be made by employers who hire members of the bargaining unit in positions that call for contributions to the pension plan in accordance with the terms of collective bargaining agreements between such employers and the union or Pension Fund. There are several rates of contributions in effect (and these change from time to time).

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY (CONT'D)

TABLE 5.
PLAN FISCAL ACTIVITY: THREE YEARS
AMOUNT IN YEAR ENDING

ITEM	2/28/2019	2/28/2018	2/28/2017
Income			
Contributions	4,027,173	7,206,414	9,018,605
Investment Yield	878,679	6,139,089	11,969,039
Total	4,905,852	13,345,503	20,987,644
Expenses			
Benefits	37,042,614	36,933,614	36,145,071
Administration Expenses	960,770	1,010,021	997,256
Total	38,003,384	37,943,635	37,142,330
Net Operating Surplus	33,097,532	(24,598,132)	(16,154,686)
Year-End Market Value Assets	53,357,932	86,455,464	111,053,596
Year-End Actuarial Value Assets	53,357,932	86,455,464	111,053,596

^{*} In addition, employer withdrawal liability payments are included.

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY (CONT'D)

TABLE 6.

MATHEMATICAL ANALYSIS OF PLAN INVESTMENT YIELD: THREE YEARS

AMOUNT IN YEAR ENDING

ITEM	Feb-19	Feb-18	Feb-17
1. Opening Balance	86,455,464	111,053,596	127,208,282
2. Closing Balance	53,357,932	86,455,464	111,053,596
3. Net Capital Additions During Year	-33,976,211	-30,737,221	-28,123,725
4. Calculation Base (1. Plus 1/2 x 3.)	69,467,359	95,684,986	113,146,420
5. Investment Yield	878,679	6,139,089	11,969,039
6. Market Value Investment Yield %	1.26%	6,42%	10.58%

SECTION 4. ACTUARIAL STATUS

ACTUARIAL FUNDING METHOD

We have employed the "accrued benefit unit credit" cost method in establishing the normal cost and actuarial accrued liability for the participants.

The reason that we have used this method, and recommend its continued use, is that it is intended to compare annual costs to the current contributions.

NORMAL COST

In this method an active participant's pension benefit earned for the current fiscal year is determined on a present value basis. This current pension cost is an annual cost (called the "normal cost" in this method). Normal costs are levied for active participants only.

ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

One of the calculations made in the course of the actuarial valuation is the estimate of the plan's "actuarial accrued liability" on the valuation date. In general, this term means the present worth, expressed in a single sum, of the benefits yet to be paid, for each of the three major classes of plan participants:

- 1. those already receiving pension benefits;
- 2. those who have separated from active service, are vested in their accrued benefits, are still living, and are not yet receiving pension benefits; and
- 3. those who are in active service in employment covered by the plan.

The benefits taken into account in calculating the pensioned and the separated vested participants' liabilities are those which are already accrued by the valuation date.

The results of our calculation of the plan's actuarial accrued liability as of the current valuation date are shown in Table 7.

LIABILITIES - CONTINUING STATUS

The following table contains an analysis of the plan's actuarial accrued liability as of 3/1/2019 and 3/1/2018.

TABLE 7.
ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY: AT START OF YEAR

ITEM	3/1/2019	3/1/2018
Pensioner Liability Separated Vested Liability Active Liability Total Actuarial Accrued Liability Actuarial Value of Assets	339,046,941 63,348,222 58,345,245 460,740,408 53,357,932	344,025,469 62,970,498 61,700,337 468,696,304 86,455,464
Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability	407,382,476	382,240,840

CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

The amount by which the actuarial accrued liability exceeds the plan assets on the valuation date is also shown in Table 7. In a well-funded plan future employer contributions are anticipated to amortize this "unfunded actuarial accrued liability" over a reasonable period of time.

There are a number of factors that can operate to influence the change in the size of the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability from one actuarial valuation to the next. The following is a description of the particular factors that could have such an influence in the plan:

Contribution

When the plan's contributions exceed the plan's normal cost, the excess is applied toward reducing the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability.

During the plan year ending 2/28/3019, there was no such excess.

Plan Change

When a change in benefits takes place, an increase or decrease in the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability and other costs may take place.

No plan change has been made since the 3/1/2018 valuation.

Change In Assumptions

When experience, or other factor, calls for a change in assumptions, at the time such a change is made an increase or decrease in the plan's liability and other costs may take place.

No change in assumptions were made since the 3/1/2018 valuation.

Change In Actuarial Method

When a change in actuarial method takes place, an increase or decrease in the plan's liability and other costs may take place.

No change in actuarial method has been made since the 3/1/2018 valuation.

Actuarial Gain Or Loss

The assumptions underlying the actuarial valuation are just that, i.e. estimates as to economic and demographic experience in the future. Although an attempt is made to choose each assumption on a reasonable basis, it is sufficient that the <u>combined</u> <u>set</u> of assumptions be reasonably related to the experience of the plan and its expectations and represent our best estimate of future experience.

During the year ending 2/28/2019, there was an actuarial loss.

Summary of Factors

Table 8. shows the details of the change in the unfunded actuarial accrued liability of the plan between 3/1/2018 and 3/1/2019.

TABLE 8.
DETAILS OF CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY FROM 3/1/2018 TO 3/1/2019

ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION	AMOUNT
1.	Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability On 3/1/2018	\$382,240,841.
2.	Increase Due To Contributions Not In Excess Of Normal Costs	24,864,074.
3.	Change Due To Change In Benefits	0.
4.	Change Due To Change In Assumptions	0.
5.	Change Due To Change In Actuarial Method	0.
6.	Increase Due to Actuarial Loss	277,561.
7.	Increase In Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability (Items 2 through 5)	25,141,635.
8.	Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability On 3/1/2019	407,382,476.

AMORTIZATION OF UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

Table 9 contains our analysis of how future employer contributions will be used. Note that a portion of such contributions will be used for the normal costs of the plan and the balance will be used to amortize the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability.

In this plan the amount of the annual employer contributions does not cover the annual normal cost of the plan. The consequence is that the existing assets are invaded to make up the difference. The anticipated drain will eventually reduce assets to a level that will be below the plan's actuarial accrued liability. Beyond that point, the plan's actuarial position will deteriorate.

The plan's current unfunded actuarial accrued liability is currently not funded.

ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS

One of the components of the actuarial accrued liability displayed in Table 7 is the actuarial present value of the benefits earned to date.

A comparison of assets with the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits provides another measure of the funded status of the plan, sometimes referred to as the "benefit security" ratio. The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits is the liability, based on only mortality and interest rate assumptions, for just the pension benefits that have been earned on the basis of each participant's service history as of the valuation date. Ancillary benefits for active participants are not included in this liability.

Table 10 portrays the present value of all participants' earned benefits as of 3/1/2019.

CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS

There are a number of factors which affect the change in the size of the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits from one actuarial valuation to the next. Table 8. depicts the effects of each of these factors. This information may be of particular interest to the plan's auditor.

ESTIMATE FOR FUTURE

The following is our estimate of the future annual fiscal activity of the plan as of 3/1/2019

TABLE 9. FUTURE ANNUAL FISCAL ACTIVITY: 3/1/2019

ITEM	AMOUNT
Employer Contributions	3,233,300
Normal Cost	
Pension Service	1,365,945
Administration	960,770
Total	2,326,715
Annual Shortfall	906,585
Years To Full Funding	Does Not Fund

TABLE 10.
PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS: AT START OF YEAR ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE

ITEM	3/1/2019	3/1/2018
Vested Benefits		
Pensioned	339,046,941	344,025,469
Separated Vested	63,348,222	62,970,498
Active	57,834,521	61,213,075
Total	460,229,684	468,209,042
Market Value Of Assets	53,357,932	86,455,464
Ratio Of Assets To Present Value Of Vested Benefits	11.6%	18.5%
Non-Vested Benefits	510,724	487,262
Present Value Of Total Benefits	460,740,408	468,696,304

TABLE 11. DETAILS OF CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS FROM 3/1/2018 TO 3/1/2019

ITEM NO.	DESCRIPTION	AMOUNT
1.	Actuarial Present Value Of Accumulated Plan Benefits On 3/1/2018	\$ 468,696,304.
2.	Increase (Including Benefits Accumulated and the Effect Of Non-Investment Experience and Retirements)	(1,300,095.)
3.	Decrease Due To Benefits Paid	(37,042,614.)
4.	Change Due To Change In Benefits	0.
5.	Change Due To Change In Assumptions	0.
6.	Increase Due To Decrease In Discount Period	30,386,813.
7.	Decrease In Actuarial Present Value Of Accumulated Plan Benefits (Items 2 through 6)	-7,955,896.
8.	Actuarial Present Value Of Accumulated Plan Benefits On 3/1/2019	460,740,408.

ASSUMPTIONS

We suggest and have used in this valuation the following significant assumptions:

1. MORTALITY. The mortality tables we have employed in this valuation are:

Pre-Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Employee Post Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP2014 Disabled Retiree

- 2. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR VALUATION PURPOSES. We have assumed that the plan funds will earn 6.75% annual compound interest in the future.
- 3. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR THE PURPOSES OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS AND EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY. The pertinent assumptions are the same as those used for basic valuation.
- 4. TURNOVER. We have assumed that no terminations of employment, other than death, disability or pension, will occur in the future.
- 5. FUTURE WORK YEAR. We have assumed that each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.
- 6. AGE AT PENSION. We have assumed that active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. For actives with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 62. For separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 65.
- 7. ADMINISTRATION EXPENSES. We have assumed \$1,000,000.will be the annual cost of administration.
- 8. NUMBER OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS. We have assumed that the number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Change of Assumptions Since 3/1/2015 Valuation:

-				
Actuarial Assumption	2015 Valuation	2016 Valuation	2017 Valuation	2018 Valuation
Mortality Tables	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar
Mortality Improvement	MP Generational Mortality Improvement from Year 2015	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement
Turnover for Active	T-5 Table	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement
Retirement Ages	Grid in 2015 Valuation for Actives	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service

SECTION 5. EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY

For purposes of "employer withdrawal liability" under the Multiemployer Pension Plan Amendments Act of 1980 we have made a calculation of the value of unfunded vested benefits as of the end of the plan year.

The pertinent assumptions are the same as those we have used for the basic actuarial valuations themselves for determining the present value of accumulated plan benefits. In addition, for this purpose, assets are valued at market value. The following table shows the results of this calculation. When the value of unfunded vested benefits is less than zero, it is treated as zero for employer withdrawal liability calculations.

TABLE 12.
VALUE OF UNFUNDED VESTED BENEFITS FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY PURPOSES

Plan Year Ending 2/28	UNFUNDED VESTED LIABILITY FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY CALCULATIONS
2002	36,288,350
2003	95,010,218
2004	98,005,848
2005	131,736,424
2006	141,713,467
2007	156,957,466
2008	153,808,783
2009	302,535,277
2010	323,344,415
2011	330,215,082
2012	338,163,480
2013	349,722,843
2014	351,128,740
2015	394,245,660
2016	349,925,589
2017	363,355,475
2018	381,753,578
2019	406,871,752

The valuation indicates that if an employer "withdrew" from the plan during the 12-month period starting 3/1/2018, the Trustees would have to make a study to determine if they were entitled to seek any employer withdrawal liability.

SECTION 6. FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS

MINIMUM FUNDING STANDARD

In an effort to minimize the likelihood of plan termination at a time when the assets of the pension fund are not sufficient to provide for the vested benefits, each pension plan must satisfy minimum funding requirements that will be established when the pension plan comes under coverage of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA). In the case of the Local Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan, this means that the minimum funding requirement was required to be observed for the first time for the year beginning 1/1/76.

Essentially, on a cumulative basis, the amounts that are required to be paid to the plan in order to meet this standard are the sum of the following:

- A. the normal cost of the plan for the year;
- B. the amount necessary to fund the unfunded actuarial accrued liability as of the date on which the plan must first comply with this section of ERISA, over a period of 40 years(over 10 years currently);
- C. any net increase in unfunded liability that arises from a plan amendment made after 1/1/76, funded over 40 years (over 30 years for plan amendments adopted through 12/31/2007 and 10 years currently);
- D. any net experience loss occurring after 1/1/76, funded over 20 years (over 15 years for a loss occurring currently);
- E. any loss resulting from a change in actuarial assumptions made after 1/1/76, funded over 30 years (10 years currently);
- F. any <u>waived</u> funding deficiency occurring after 1/1/76, funded over 15 years.

In the event that, on a cumulative basis, there is a deficiency in this funding, the employers contributing are required, in effect, to make it up immediately unless a waiver is secured.

COMPLIANCE WITH REQUIREMENTS

The plan's enrolled actuary must certify, to government agencies, annually, whether or not the plan satisfies these requirements. The following table portrays recent activity in the funding standard account.

SECTION 6. FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS (CONT'D)

TABLE 13. FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT

YEAR	CONTRIBUTIONS (& OTHER CREDITS) FOR YEAR	CHARGES FOR YEAR	EXCESS FOR YEAR	ACCUMULATED SURPLUS IN FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT AT END OF YEAR
2015				-154,3265,904.
2016	28,320,004.	56,925,181.	-28,605,177.	-182,932,081.
2017	36,008,742	59,201,410	-23,192,668	-206,124,749.
2018	25,200,674	61,125,387	-35,924,713	-242,049,462.
2019	22,079,334	60,350,144	-38,270,810	-280,320,272

SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC

115 N. Church Street Moorestown, New Jersey 08057 856-234-8801

To: Trustees,

Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan

Re: Actuarial Certification

This is to certify that we have performed an actuarial valuation of the Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan as of March 1, 2019 based upon the rules and regulations in effect on such date.

A summary of the results of that valuation is attached.

Frank Iannucci, MSPA, MAAA Enrolled Actuary No. 17-05241

SECTION 7. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION (CONT'D)

TEAMSTER LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN SUMMARY

ACTUARIAL VALUATION: 3/1/2019

1. Number Of Participants Included:

 1.1 Pensioner
 2,587

 1.2 Separated Vested:
 629

 1.3 Active:
 480

 1.4 Total:
 3,696

2. Actuarial Accrued Liability:

2.1 Pensioner:\$339,046,941.2.2 Separated Vested:63,348,222.2.3 Active:58,345,245.2.4 Total:460,740,408.

3. Actuarial Value of Assets: \$53,357,932.

4. Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability: 407,382,476.

5. Estimate for Future:

5.1 Estimated Annual Contributions To Plan
3,233,300.
5.2 Normal Costs:
2,326,715.
5.3 Annual Shortfall:
906,585.

6. Major Assumptions:

6.1 Interest: 6.75%

6.2 Mortality: RP2014 Mortality Tables

Pre-Decrement: Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disability: Disabled Annuitant

6.3 Turnover: none

6.4 Disability: 1973 Disability Model Transactions of Society of

Actuaries, XXV1

6.5 Future Work Year: 1,000 hours

6.6 Age at Pension: Terminated Vested and Actives with 15 or more years of

service: age 57

Terminated Vested with less than 15 years of service:

age 65

Active with less than 15 years of service: age 62

6.7 Administration Expenses: \$1,000,000. annually

7. Costing Method: Accrued Benefit Unit Credit

8. Asset Valuation Method: Actuarial Value which mirrors Market Value

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN

The Plan is in the Critical and Declining Zone as of February 28, 2019 because it is projected to go insolvent within the next 20 years. The Rehabilitation Plan effective 6/1/2008 adopted by the Trustees and the updates to the Rehabilitation Plan is detailed below.

Date Summary

Initial Critical Zone Certification: March 1, 2008 Adoption Period: 3/1/2008 – 2/28/2011 Rehabilitation Period: 3/1/2011 – 2/28/2024

Original Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41ϕ per hour each year and that other contract are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05.

Updates to the Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. As of December 1, 2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011 the eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."
- 3. Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN (CONT'D)

Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status

The severe economic downturn of the past few years has created a tremendous funding burden related to the loss in asset value and reduction in employment (and future contributions). As a result, the plan sponsor determined that, based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and upon exhaustion of all reasonable measures, the plan cannot reasonably be expected to emerge from critical status by the end of the rehabilitation period.

After reviewing the options, the Trustees believed that such required contribution increases would cause employers to withdraw from the Plan leading to insolvency, financial assistance from the PBGC, and benefit cuts.

Based upon the above, the Trustees have selected the schedule of benefits described above as permitted by IRC §432(e)(3)(A)(ii), also known as a "Reasonable Measures" schedule, which is intended to forestall insolvency.

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION

EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTION RATES & PARTICIPANTS Average Rate for Year **Employer** Actives at Percent of Ending 2/28/2019 Number 2/28/2019 **Employer Name** Actives 10641 Yellow Freight 132 27.50% 3.12 10355 **New Penn Motor Express** 86 17.92% 3.15 3.15 **New Penn Motor Express** 82 17.08% 10357 **ARM Tank Lines** 44 10010 9.17% 2.32 Gordon Terminal 43 8.96% 20195 4.82 10356 **New Penn Motor Express** 36 7.50% 3.11 Colonial Concrete 2.71% 10.71 10130 13 12 2.50% 04000 Workers Comp 3.15 10330 Local 641 I.B.T. 6 1.25% 12.30 Teamsters Local 641 Welfare-Fund 10450 6 1.25% 12.30 10011 Arm Tank Lines 4 0.83% 2.32 4 30002 Workers Comp 0.83% 3.05 10190 Colonial Concrete 3 0.63% 12.30 10300 Kelly Springfield Trucking 2 0.42% 12.30 10920 Fujitec New York 2 0.42% 13.91 09005 Workers Comp Coverage 1 0.21% 12.30 09101 Cobra - Plan A 1 0.21% 12.30 10201 Allied Beverage Group, L.L.C 1 0.21% 11.31 10850 Transcontinental Steel 1 0.21% 12.71 10980 **Industrial Contracting Riggers** 1 0.21% 12.30 3.87 480 Total 100.00%

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION

EMPLOYMENT INFORMATION

Plan Years Ending 2/28	Contribution Income	Average Number of Actives	Average Hourly Contribution Rate	Employment Hours for Valuation (Note 1)	Average Hours
2001	8,688,662	1,253.00	4.04	2,150,659	1,716.40
2002	8,332,494	1,261.00	4.41	1,889,454	1,498.40
2003	8,775,263	1,190.50	4.43	1,980,872	1,663.90
2004	10,177,080	1,174.50	4.84	2,102,702	1,790.30
2005	11,879,923	1,238.50	5.32	2,233,068	1,803.00
2006	13,083,432	1,292.00	5.79	2,259,660	1,749.00
2007	13,420,901	1,258.50	6.22	2,157,701	1,714.50
2008	14,178,640	1,154.50	7.27	1,950,294	1,689.30
2009	13,741,070	1,065.00	7.35	1,869,533	1,755.40
2010	4,332,819	369.6*	2.59	1,672,903	4,526.30
2011	3,350,529	356.0*	3.63	923,011	2,592.70
2012	4,217,482	618.9**	3.73	1,130,692	1,827.00
2013	4,655,473	694	3.82	1,218,710	1,756.10
2014	4,148,427	658.5	3.91	1,060,979	1,611.20
2015	3,724,193	624	3.57	1,043,191	1,671.80
2016	3,069,347	563	3.34	919,011	1,632.35
2017	3,169,088	514	3.62	876,315	1,704.89
2018	3,184,887	499.5	3.77	844,798	1,691.29
2019	3,233,300	482	3.87	835,478	1,733.36
3-year	average				1,709.52

Contribution Income shown here excludes payments of Employer Withdrawal Liability. The employment assumption included in the valuation is 515,000 hours annually. This assumption should be set at a level that represents a long-term average.

Note 1 Total hours for valuation is derived by dividing actual contributions by the average of the reported hourly rates in this valuation and the preceding valuation, and will not necessarily match reported hours by the Fund Office.

^{*} The average participant count for the year does not include YRC participants because no contributions were made on their behalf

^{**}The average participant count for the year includes only 75% percent of YRC participants because contributions were made on the behalf only from 6/1/2011 through 2/29/2012

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION (CONT'D)

CONTRIBUTION RATE HISTORY AVERAGE HOURLY RATE AS OF FEBRUARY 28

	1				1
	Master				
	Freight		Plan	Plan	
Year	Rate	28-Feb	A**	B***	Combined
1998		1998	\$3.47	\$1.10	\$3.37
1999		1999	3.48	1.06	3.38
2000		2000	4.05	1.07	3.94
2001		2001	4.17	1.53	4.04
2002	5.1	2002	4.58	1.49	4.41
2003	5.7	2003	4.58	1.69	4.43
2004	6.3	2004	5.01	1.94	4.84
2005	6.9	2005	5.51	2.08	5.32
2006	7.5	2006	6.01	2.27	5.79
2007	8.2	2007	6.46	2.27	6.22
2008	8.61	2008	7.56	2.76	7.27
2009	8.41	2009	7.63	2.84	7.35
2010*	10.01	2010*	2.57	2.97	2.59
2011	10.66	2011	3.67	3.11	3.63
2012	11.31	2012	3.77	3.33	3.73
2013	11.96	2013	3.86	3.45	3.82
2014	12.61	2014	3.92	3.85	3.91
2015	13.26	2015	3.53	4.18	3.57
2016	11.48	2016	3.23	4.34	3.34
2017	11.89	2017	3.51	4.51	3.62
2018	12.30	2018	3.67	4.67	3.77
2019	12.30	2019	3.78	4.82	3.87

 $^{^*}$ The 2010 average hourly rates factor in all YRC participants having a contribution rate of \$0.00, 2011 & 2012 has YRC at MOU rate.

The Master Freight Rate after 2015 is equal to the Paper Freight Rate.

^{**}Plan A includes YRC

^{***}Local 660, merged into Plan in 1990s.

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFROMATION (CONT'D)

HISTORICAL PARTICIPATION

As of		Separated		
2/28	Active	Vested	Retired	Total
1990	3,069	998	2,463	6,530
1991	2,552	1,028	2,490	6,070
1992	2,358	1,112	2,556	6,026
1993	2,192	1,190	2,653	6,035
1994	1,851	1,280	2,788	5,919
1995	1,772	852	2,844	5,468
1996	1,665	785	2,788	5,238
1997	1,636	747	2,808	5,191
1998	1,577	640	2,811	5,028
1999	1,463	613	2,836	4,912
2000	1,207	675	2,850	4,732
2001	1,299	647	2,879	4,825
2002	1,223	636	2,916	4,775
2003	1,158	657	2,924	4,739
2004	1,191	640	2,955	4,786
2005	1,286	576	2,974	4,836
2006	1,298	583	2,949	4,830
2007	1,219	564	2,954	4,737
2008	1,090	591	2,958	4,639
2009	1,040	547	2,996	4,583
2010	915	554	2,996	4,465
2011	801	576	2,965	4,342
2012	706	642	2,908	4,256
2013	682	617	2,859	4,158
2014	635	617	2,834	4,086
2015	613	640	2,785	4,038
2016	513	671	2,753	3,937
2017	515	657	2,707	3,879
2018	484	636	2,659	3,779

HISTORICAL DATA - RECENT PLAN CHANGES

<u>Effective</u>	<u>Plan Change</u>
1/1/2012	Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.
5/1/2011	The eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."
12/1/2009	The Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
6/1/2008	 The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed). The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15). The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.
8/1/2003	Any increases in a participant's hourly contribution rate that are effective on or after 8/1/2003 are not taken into account in calculating the participant's benefits. (However, these increases were restored retroactively for all participants who were active as of 1/1/2005 - see above.)
1/1/2001	1. The married couple reduction factors will be half of the previous factors used; 2. Automatic restoration of benefits (pop-up) is included in the married couple option for those whose effective date of pension is on or after 1/1/2001; and 3. For all pensions beginning on or after 1/1/2001, a participant who has a "frozen" benefit as the result of no more than one consecutive break year after 12/31/1988 may "unfreeze" such benefit by accumulating ten

subsequent years of pension service without another break year (reciprocal time will not count in the accumulation of the ten years).

HISTORICAL DATA - RECENT PLAN CHANGES (CONT'D)

1		1		n	Λ	റ	0
ı	1		1	_	v	v	v

- 1. For each participant not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$135 for each year of service earned prior to 1990;
- 2. The service pension for a participant not yet retired but with at least 25 years of pension service, an attained age of at least 50, and at least a \$2.74 per hour employer contribution rate on 1/1/1990, will be \$2,000 per month, plus \$100 for each whole year of pension service in excess of 25 years, to a maximum of \$3,000 per month; and
- 3. The early retirement reduction was reduced to 1/4 of 1% for each month prior to age 57 (the previous reduction was 1/2 of 1%).

12/1/1999

A one-time check of \$500 was issued to each pensioner who received a pension as of that date.

3/1/1999

Five year vesting

1/1/1999

For those participants not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$100 for each year of service earned prior to 1990.

1/1/1998

- 1. For those participants not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$75 for each year of service earned prior to 1990; and
- 2. The service pension for a Plan A participant not yet retired but with 25 to 34 years of pension service, with at least a \$1.00 per hour employer contribution rate on 1/1/1990, will be \$1,500 per month payable at any age.

In 1997

A permanent 13th check equal to 100% of each pensioner's monthly regular pension amount became a standard feature of the plan.

May 30, 2018

Internal Revenue Service Employee Plans Compliance Unit Group 7602 (SE:TEGE:EP) Room 1700 - 17th Floor 230 S. Dearborn Street Chicago, IL 60604

Re: Annual Certification - Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA)

Plan Identification

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN 22-6220288 Board of Trustees 714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083

Telephone Number: 908-687-4488

This certification is being made for the plan year March 1, 2018 through February 28, 2019.

Enrolled Actuary Certification

Frank Iannucci, MAAA, MSPA Enrolled Actuary Number: 17-05241 Telephone Number: 609-575-6805

Mule Januar	
	5/30/2018
Actuary's Signature	Date

Information on Plan Status

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan is in critical and declining status. The Plan is in critical and declining status because it has funding as well as liquidity problems. The Plan currently has a funding deficiency and is projected to become insolvent within the next nineteen years. Currently the Plan is projected to become insolvent by the year 2020.

Projections are based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and methods that offer the best estimate of the anticipated experience under the plan. Projections reflect both the most recent asset value and present value of accumulated benefits available and also reflect reasonably anticipated employer contributions for the current and succeeding plan years. Actuarial assumptions and methods used in the projections are the same as those used in the prior valuation. Actual results will vary due to differences between actual plan experience and that anticipated in the projections.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Solvency Projection in Support of 2018 PPA Certification

	March 1st BOY Assets	Contributions	Withdrawal <u>Liab Pymts</u>	Benefit <u>Payments</u>	Adminstration <u>Expenses</u>	Investment <u>Return</u>	Of year <u>Assets</u>
2017							\$86,455,400
2018	\$86,455,400	\$3,205,000	\$795,000	\$37,053,400	\$950,000	\$3,472,700	\$55,924,700
2019	\$55,924,700	\$3,205,000	\$795,000	\$37,423,900	\$978,500	\$1,161,700	\$22,684,000
2020	\$22,684,000	\$3,205,000	\$795,000	\$37,798,100	\$1,007,900	\$158,400	-\$11,963,600

Investment Rate Assumption: 5% in fiscal year 2018 and 3% per year thereafter

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

ACTUARIAL VALUATION REPORT

March 1, 2020

SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC

115 N. Church Street Moorestown, New Jersey 08057 856-234-8801

To: Trustees,

Teamsters Local 641

Re: Report on Actuarial Valuation of Plan as of March 1, 2020

Date: February 2021

The following is our report to you dealing with the actuarial valuation we have made of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan as of March 1, 2020.

Actuarial Status

We have subjected the plan to measurement by several yardsticks. These tests and results are:

- 1. Benefit security ratio: 4.84%
- 2. Management of unfunded actuarial accrued liability: the plan does not fund under the current contribution rates.
- 3. Unfunded vested liability for employer withdrawal liability purposes: \$433,011,841
- 4. Compliance with federal tax deductibility limits for expected employer contributions for 2020.

We appreciate the opportunity to have made this study for you. We are available to discuss possible options. If there are items that you would like included in future reports, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Frank Iannucci, MAAA, EA Enrolled Actuary James B. Sharkey, Jr., MAAA, EA Enrolled Actuary

CONTENTS

SECTION	DESCRIPTION	PAGE
1.	INTRODUCTION	1
2.	PLAN DESCRIPTION	2
3.	RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY	8
4.	ACTUARIAL STATUS	11
5.	EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY	20
6.	FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS	21
7.	ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION	23
8.	HISTORICAL DATA	
	AREHABILITATION PLAN	
	BHISTORICAL DATA	
	CRECENT PLAN CHANGE	

TABLES

TABLE	DESCRIPTION	PAGE
1.	PLAN PROVISIONS	2
2.	BENEFIT ELIGIBILITY	5
3.	CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS	6
4.	RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA	7
5.	PLAN FISCAL ACTIVITY: TWO YEARS	9
6.	MATHEMATICAL ANALYSIS OF PLAN INVESTMENT YIELD: TWO YEARS	10
7.	ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY	12
8.	DETAILS OF CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY FROM 3/1/2019 TO 3/1/2020	14
9.	FUTURE ANNUAL FISCAL ACTIVITY: ONE YEAR	16
10.	PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS	17
11.	DETAILS OF CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS FROM 3/1/2019 TO 3/1/2020	18
12.	VALUE OF UNFUNDED VESTED BENEFITS FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY PURPOSES	20
13.	FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT	22

SECTION 1. INTRODUCTION

PURPOSE OF ACTUARIAL VALUATION

The valuation of the pension plan is intended to reveal the relationship between the plan's liabilities and its assets so that the Trustees can be made aware of how well they are performing the task of using pension plan monies for the maximum membership benefits with reasonable assurance that such benefits will, indeed, be provided. The valuation lets the Trustees know if a modification in the plan's benefits is called for when matched against the developing experience of the entire program. The Historical Data prior to 2016 was based on information previously provided for our files.

SPONSORSHIP

The valuation was sponsored by the Trustees. The valuation and this report were directed by Frank lannucci, a member of the American Academy of Actuaries and the Society of Pension Actuaries. He is also the plan's "enrolled actuary" (retained in compliance with ERISA).

EFFECTIVE DATE

The effective date of the valuation is March 1, 2020; the effective date of the data provided to our firm is the same. Actuarial valuations are performed annually.

ACCOUNTING BASIS

The accounting basis employed in this report is, unless specifically stated otherwise, the "accrual" basis employed by the plan's independent auditor.

ASSET VALUATION METHOD

Assets are valued using an actuarial method that spreads investment gains and losses over a five-year period.

INVESTMENT YIELD CALCULATION METHOD

Investment yield is shown on the "total return" basis which includes the effect of appreciation or depreciation in the value of the plan's assets, whether realized or not.

ROUNDING

In some tables in this report details may not add to the total (or subtotal) shown due to rounding.

"YEAR"

Plan records are kept on a "plan year" basis. The plan year is the 12 consecutive month period that starts with March 1st and ends with the following February 28th. In this report, when a calendar year is associated with a plan year in a column heading or otherwise, the calendar year designation refers to the plan year ending within that calendar year. For example, "2019" refers to the plan year ending 2/29/2019.

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION

IN GENERAL

The plan is funded through employer contributions and investment yield on the plan funds.

Coverage is afforded participants working in the Teamster Local 641 jurisdiction for employers with collective bargaining agreements providing for contributions to the plan.

PLAN PROVISIONS

A summary of the major plan provisions in effect as of 3/1/2020 is contained in Table 1.

TABLE 1. PLAN PROVISIONS

Pension Service:				
Time Period	Years Of Pension Service Earned			
Future	Credit for service shall be at the rate of one-quarter of a yea for each 250 hours of pension service in covered employment			
No more than one year of pension service may be earned in a year.				

Vesting Service:				
Time Period	Years Of Vesting Service Earned			
Future	one year for each year in which at least 1,000 hours of vesting service			

Eligibility For Benefits:				
Type Of Benefit	Age Requirement	Service Requirement		
Participation	None	Participation starts on the earlier of: (a) January 1 following completion of 250 hours of covered employment in a credit year; and (b) January 1 nearest the completion of any year in which 1,000 hours of vesting service are earned		
Normal Pension	65	five years of continuous plan participation		
Early Pension	57	Fifteen years of pension service with Local 641		
Disability Pension	at least age 47 with 15 years of service Or under age 47 with 20 years of service and under age 57	recently worked at least 20 days in 12 months preceding disability, fifteen years of pension service, and receiving Social Security disability benefit. If under age 47 must have twenty years of pension service		
Pre-Pension Surviving Spouse Pension	None	One hour of pension service after 8/22/1984 and married for at least one continuous year prior to participant's death		
Vesting	None	five years of vesting service or attainment of normal retirement age		

Benefits Under Current Plan:					
Туре	Amount	Duration			
Normal Pension	\$135 per year of service prior to 1990 plus 2.12% of contributions for 1990 through 5/31/2008 plus 1% of contributions for 6/1/2008 through 12/31/2011 plus 1% of annual contributions (up to \$8,000) for years after 2011	Life only payable 13 times a year for benefits accrued through 5/31/2008 and 12 times a year for benefits accrued thereafter			

TABLE 1. (CONT'D) PLAN PROVISIONS

Benefits Under Current Plan (Cont'd):					
Туре	Amount	Duration			
Early Pension	same as normal but reduced 1/2 of 1% for each month prior to age 62, with the following exceptions:	Life only			
	1) if the participant's age plus pension service on the early retirement date is greater than or equal to 90 the reduction will be 1/4of 1% for each month prior to age 62				
Disability Pension	Same as regular but no more than \$450 per month	to death, age 65, or recovery, whichever is earliest			
Surviving Spouse Pension	married couple benefit	life of spouse			

Options At Normal And Early Pension Age:					
Туре	Amount	Duration			
Married Couple	Reduction factor for 50% J&S is 95% +/- 0.200% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 75% J&S is 92.75% +/- 0.275% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 100% J&S is 90.5% +/- 0.350% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant.	life of both pensioner and spouse Joint & Survivor benefit includes Pop-Up to Single Life Benefit IF spouse predeceases pensioner			

PARTICIPANTS

It is important to remember that the plan has a liability for those already receiving benefits and also a liability for the earned pensions of those participants who are not yet on pension.

As of March 1, 2020 there were 2,542 pensioners, 516 active participants and 602 separated vested participants included in the valuation.

Table 2. indicates how many of the active participants are currently eligible for the several types of benefits in the plan, based on pension service earned as of 2/29/2020.

TABLE 2.
BENEFIT ELIGIBILITY: ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS AT 3/1/2020

	Number	Number Not
Type of Benefit	<u>Eligible</u>	<u>Eligible</u>
Normal Pension	19	497
Early Pension	99	417
Disability Pension	77	439
Vesting	308	208
Surviving Spouse Pension	308	208

CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

Table 3. depicts the active participants as of 3/1/2020.

TABLE 3.
CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

YEARS OF CREDITED SERVICE

<u>AGE</u>	<u>Under 1</u>	<u>1-4</u>	<u>5-9</u>	<u>10-14</u>	<u>15-19</u>	<u>20-24</u>	<u>25-29</u>	<u>30-34</u>	<u>35-39</u>	<u>40+</u>	TOTAL
<20											0
20-24	2	9	1								12
25-29	2	14	6								22
30-34	2	18	5								25
35-39	4	28	13	1							46
40-44	3	17	7	1	2						30
45-49	1	20	5	7	12	3	1				49
50-54	5	16	9	12	7	10	9	11			79
55-59	3	20	11	17	21	8	10	24	4		118
60-64	5	15	14	10	11	13	12	11	1		92
65-69	1	1	2	4	3	1	2	2			16
70-74		1			2		2			1	6
Unknown	<u>9</u>	<u>12</u>									<u>21</u>
	-	_									
Total	37	171	73	52	58	35	36	48	5	1	516

The average active participant age is 50.8 years. The average Credited Service is 11.7 years.

RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA

The accuracy of an actuarial valuation is dependent upon the accuracy of the participant data used to generate the liability and future income estimates.

In an effort to ensure reliability and consistency between valuations, we have performed a reconciliation consisting of an accounting for all the exits from, and entries into, each of the three participant groups (actives, separated vesteds and pensioners) as well as for the participant group as a whole.

Table 4 depicts the results of this reconciliation between 3/1/2019 and 3/1/2020.

TABLE 4.
RECONCILIATION OF PARTICIPANT DATA BETWEEN 3/1/2019 AND 3/1/2020

As of 3/1/2019	Actives 480	Terminated Vested 629	<u>Disabled</u> 8	Retirees and Beneficiaries 2,579	<u>Total</u> 3,696
Terminated Vested Terminated Non-Vested	(14) (25)	14			0 (25)
Became Disabled Retired	0 (11)	(32)		43	0 0
Died Period Certain Ended New Beneficiaries New Alternate Payees		(7)	(2)	(133) (2) 46 3	(142) (2) 46 3
New Hire Returned to Work	90 1	(1)			90 0
Data Adjustments	<u>(5)</u>	<u>(1)</u>		<u>6</u>	<u>0</u>
As of 3/1/2020	516	602	6	2,542	3,666

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY

OPERATING RESULTS

Table 5. portrays the fiscal activity of the pension plan during the last two years.

INVESTMENT RESULTS

Managing the plan assets is an important responsibility of the Trustees. The assets are in various types of investments.

Table 6. shows the market value investment yield results for the last two years. The method used in determining this figure is to divide the investment yield by the investment base. The investment base is the beginning-of-the-year balance plus 1/2 of the net capital additions (consisting of employer contributions less benefit payments and administration expenses). Investment fees are not considered administration expenses but, rather, a reduction in the investment yield.

CONTRIBUTIONS

The sources of capital for the plan are the employer contributions. These are required to be made by employers who hire members of the bargaining unit in positions that call for contributions to the pension plan in accordance with the terms of collective bargaining agreements between such employers and the union or Pension Fund. There are several rates of contributions in effect (and these change from time to time).

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY (CONT'D)

TABLE 5. PLAN FISCAL ACTIVITY: THREE YEARS AMOUNT IN YEAR ENDING

(A) Market Value of Assets, 3/1	<u>2020</u>	<u>2019</u>	2018
	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464	\$111,053,596
(B) Income1. Contributions2. Net Investment Yield3. Total	\$4,789,227	\$4,027,173	\$7,206,414
	<u>1,602,789</u>	<u>878,679</u>	6,139,089
	\$6,392,016	\$4,905,852	\$13,345,503
(C) Outgo1. Benefits2. Administration Expenses3. Total	\$36,777,814	\$37,042,614	\$36,933,614
	<u>960,535</u>	<u>960,770</u>	<u>1,010,021</u>
	\$37,738,349	\$38,003,384	\$37,943,635
(D) Net Operating Surplus/(Outflow) (B)3 - (C)3	(\$31,346,333)	(\$33,097,532)	(\$24,598,132)
(E) Market Value Assets, 2/28 (A) + (D)	\$22,011,599	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464
(F) Actuarial Value of Assets	\$22,011,599	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464

SECTION 3. RECENT FISCAL ACTIVITY (CONT'D)

TABLE 6.

MATHEMATICAL ANALYSIS OF PLAN INVESTMENT YIELD: THREE YEARS

AMOUNT IN YEAR ENDING

		2020	<u>2019</u>	2018
(A)	Market Value of Assets, 3/1	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464	\$111,053,596
(B)	Market Value Assets, 2/28	\$22,011,599	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464
(C)	Net Capital Additions During Year	(\$32,949,122)	(\$33,976,211)	(\$30,737,221)
(D)	Calculation Base (A + 1/2 x C)	\$36,883,371	\$69,467,359	\$95,684,986
(E)	Total Investment Yield	\$1,602,789	\$878,679	\$6,139,089
(F)	Asset Return (E ÷ D)	4.35%	1.26%	6.42%

SECTION 4. ACTUARIAL STATUS

ACTUARIAL FUNDING METHOD

We have employed the "accrued benefit unit credit" cost method in establishing the normal cost and actuarial accrued liability for the participants.

The reason that we have used this method, and recommend its continued use, is that it is intended to compare annual costs to the current contributions.

NORMAL COST

In this method an active participant's pension benefit earned for the current fiscal year is determined on a present value basis. This current pension cost is an annual cost (called the "normal cost" in this method). Normal costs are levied for active participants only.

ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

One of the calculations made in the course of the actuarial valuation is the estimate of the plan's "actuarial accrued liability" on the valuation date. In general, this term means the present worth, expressed in a single sum, of the benefits yet to be paid, for each of the three major classes of plan participants:

- 1. those already receiving pension benefits;
- 2. those who have separated from active service, are vested in their accrued benefits, are still living, and are not yet receiving pension benefits; and
- 3. those who are in active service in employment covered by the plan.

The benefits taken into account in calculating the pensioned and the separated vested participants' liabilities are those which are already accrued by the valuation date.

The results of our calculation of the plan's actuarial accrued liability as of the current valuation date are shown in Table 7.

LIABILITIES - CONTINUING STATUS

The following table contains an analysis of the plan's actuarial accrued liability as of 3/1/2020, 3/1/2019, and 3/1/2018.

TABLE 7.
ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY: AT START OF YEAR

		2020	2019	<u>2018</u>
(A)	Pensioner Liability	\$332,542,108	\$339,046,941	\$344,025,469
(B)	Separated Vested Liability	\$62,054,487	\$63,348,222	\$62,970,498
(C)	Active Liability	\$64,250,048	\$58,345,245	\$61,700,337
(D)	Total Actuarial Liability (A) + (B) + (C)	\$458,846,643	\$460,740,408	\$468,696,304
(E)	Actuarial Value of Assets	\$22,011,599	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464
(F)	Unfunded Actuarial Liability (D) - (E)	\$436,835,044	\$407,382,476	\$382,240,840

CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

The amount by which the actuarial accrued liability exceeds the plan assets on the valuation date is also shown in Table 7. In a well-funded plan future employer contributions are anticipated to amortize this "unfunded actuarial accrued liability" over a reasonable period of time.

There are a number of factors that can operate to influence the change in the size of the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability from one actuarial valuation to the next. The following is a description of the particular factors that could have such an influence in the plan:

Contribution

When the plan's contributions exceed the plan's normal cost, the excess is applied toward reducing the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability.

During the plan year ending 2/29/2020, there was no such excess.

Plan Change

When a change in benefits takes place, an increase or decrease in the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability and other costs may take place.

No plan change has been made since the 3/1/2019 valuation.

Change In Assumptions

When experience, or other factor, calls for a change in assumptions, at the time such a change is made an increase or decrease in the plan's liability and other costs may take place.

No change in assumptions were made since the 3/1/2019 valuation.

Change In Actuarial Method

When a change in actuarial method takes place, an increase or decrease in the plan's liability and other costs may take place.

No change in actuarial method has been made since the 3/1/2019 valuation.

Actuarial Gain Or Loss

The assumptions underlying the actuarial valuation are just that, i.e. estimates as to economic and demographic experience in the future. Although an attempt is made to choose each assumption on a reasonable basis, it is sufficient that the <u>combined</u> <u>set</u> of assumptions be reasonably related to the experience of the plan and its expectations and represent our best estimate of future experience.

During the year ending 2/29/2020, there was an actuarial loss.

Summary of Factors

Table 8. shows the details of the change in the unfunded actuarial accrued liability of the plan between 3/1/2019 and 3/1/2020.

TABLE 8. DETAILS OF CHANGE IN UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY FROM 3/1/2019 TO 3/1/2020

	Description	Amount
(A)	Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability as of 3/1/2019	\$407,382,476
(B)	Increase Due to Normal Cost and Interest	\$29,948,335
(C)	Decrease Due to Employer Contributions	(\$4,950,863)
(D)	Change Due to Change in Actuarial Assumptions	\$0
(E)	Change Due to Change in Funding Method	\$0
(F)	Change Due to Plan Amendment	\$0
(G)	Increase Due to Experience Loss	\$4,455,096
(H)	Increase in Unfunded Acturial Accrued Liability Lines (B) through (G)	\$29,452,568
(I)	Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability as of 3/1/2020 Lines (A) + (H)	\$436,835,044

AMORTIZATION OF UNFUNDED ACTUARIAL ACCRUED LIABILITY

Table 9 contains our analysis of how future employer contributions will be used. Note that a portion of such contributions will be used for the normal costs of the plan and the balance will be used to amortize the plan's unfunded actuarial accrued liability.

In this plan the amount of the annual employer contributions does not cover the annual normal cost of the plan. The consequence is that the existing assets are invaded to make up the difference. The anticipated drain will eventually reduce assets to a level that will be below the plan's actuarial accrued liability. Beyond that point, the plan's actuarial position will deteriorate.

The plan's current unfunded actuarial accrued liability is currently not funded.

ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS

One of the components of the actuarial accrued liability displayed in Table 7 is the actuarial present value of the benefits earned to date.

A comparison of assets with the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits provides another measure of the funded status of the plan, sometimes referred to as the "benefit security" ratio. The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits is the liability, based on only mortality and interest rate assumptions, for just the pension benefits that have been earned on the basis of each participant's service history as of the valuation date. Ancillary benefits for active participants are not included in this liability.

Table 10 portrays the present value of all participants' earned benefits as of 3/1/2020.

CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS

There are a number of factors which affect the change in the size of the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits from one actuarial valuation to the next. Table 8. depicts the effects of each of these factors. This information may be of particular interest to the plan's auditor.

ESTIMATE FOR FUTURE

The following is our estimate of the future annual fiscal activity of the plan as of 3/1/2020.

TABLE 9. FUTURE ANNUAL FISCAL ACTIVITY: 3/1/2020

(A)	Employer Contributions	\$2,900,000
(B)	Normal Cost Benefits Expenses Total	\$835,206 <u>1,000,000</u> \$1,835,206
(C)	Amortization of the Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability	\$44,222,557
(D)	Amount Available to Pay Off Unfunded Liability (A - B)	\$1,064,794
(E)	Years to Full Funding	Does not Fund

TABLE 10.
PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS: AT START OF YEAR ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE

	V + 1D - 61	3/1/2020	3/1/2019	3/1/2018
(A)	Vested Benefits Pensioner Liability	\$332,542,108	\$339,046,941	\$344,025,469
(B)	Separated Vested Liability	\$62,054,487	\$63,348,222	\$62,970,498
(C)	Active Liability	\$60,426,845	\$57,834,521	\$61,213,075
(D)	Total (A) + (B) + (C)	\$455,023,440	\$460,229,684	\$468,209,042
(E)	Actuarial Value of Assets	\$22,011,599	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464
(F)	Ratio of Assets to Vested Benefits	4.84%	11.59%	18.47%
(G)	Non-Vested Benefits	\$3,823,203	\$510,724	\$487,262
(F)	Grand Total (D) + (G)	\$458,846,643	\$460,740,408	\$468,696,304

TABLE 11. DETAILS OF CHANGE IN ACTUARIAL PRESENT VALUE OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS FROM 3/1/2019 TO 3/1/2020

	Description	Amount
(A)	Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits as of 3/1/2019	\$460,740,408
(B)	Net Increase Due to Experience and Benefits Accumulated	\$5,025,323
(C)	Decrease Due to Benefits Paid	(\$36,777,814)
(D)	Change Due to Change in Actuarial Assumptions	\$0
(E)	Change Due to Plan Amendment	\$0
(F)	Increase Due to Decrease in Discount Period	\$29,858,726
(G)	Decrease in Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits Lines (B) through (F)	(\$1,893,765)
(H)	Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits as of 3/1/2020 Lines (A) + (G)	\$458,846,643

ASSUMPTIONS

We suggest and have used in this valuation the following significant assumptions:

1. MORTALITY. The mortality tables we have employed in this valuation are:

Pre-Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Employee Post Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP2014 Disabled Retiree

- 2. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR VALUATION PURPOSES. We have assumed that the plan funds will earn 6.75% annual compound interest in the future.
- 3. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR THE PURPOSES OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS AND EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY. The pertinent assumptions are the same as those used for basic valuation.
- 4. TURNOVER. We have assumed that no terminations of employment, other than death, disability or pension, will occur in the future.
- 5. FUTURE WORK YEAR. We have assumed that each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.
- 6. AGE AT PENSION. We have assumed that active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. For actives with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 62. For separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 65.
- 7. ADMINISTRATION EXPENSES. We have assumed \$1,000,000 will be the annual cost of administration.
- 8. NUMBER OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS. We have assumed that the number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Change of Assumptions Since 3/1/2015 Valuation:

Actuarial Assumption	2015 Valuation	2016 Valuation	2017 Valuation	2018 Valuation
Mortality Tables	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar
Mortality Improvement	MP Generational Mortality Improvement from Year 2015	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement
Turnover for Active	T-5 Table	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement
Retirement Ages	Grid in 2015 Valuation for Actives	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service

SECTION 5. EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY

For purposes of "employer withdrawal liability" under the Multiemployer Pension Plan Amendments Act of 1980 we have made a calculation of the value of unfunded vested benefits as of the end of the plan year.

The pertinent assumptions are the same as those we have used for the basic actuarial valuations themselves for determining the present value of accumulated plan benefits. In addition, for this purpose, assets are valued at market value. The following table shows the results of this calculation. When the value of unfunded vested benefits is less than zero, it is treated as zero for employer withdrawal liability calculations.

TABLE 12.

VALUE OF UNFUNDED VESTED BENEFITS FOR EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY PURPOSES

	PRESENT
	VALUE OF
	UFUNDED
	VESTED
DATE	BENEFITS
2/28/2002	\$36,288,350
2/28/2003	95,010,218
2/29/2004	98,005,848
2/28/2005	131,736,424
2/28/2006	141,713,467
2/28/2007	156,957,466
2/29/2008	153,808,783
2/28/2009	302,535,277
2/28/2010	323,344,415
2/28/2011	330,215,082
2/29/2012	338,163,480
2/28/2013	349,722,843
2/28/2014	351,128,740
2/28/2015	394,245,660
2/29/2016	349,925,589
2/28/2017	363,355,475
2/28/2018	381,753,578
2/28/2019	406,871,752
2/29/2020	\$433,011,841

The valuation indicates that if an employer "withdrew" from the plan during the 12-month period starting 3/1/2020, the Trustees would have to make a study to determine if they were entitled to seek any employer withdrawal liability.

SECTION 6. FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS

MINIMUM FUNDING STANDARD

In an effort to minimize the likelihood of plan termination at a time when the assets of the pension fund are not sufficient to provide for the vested benefits, each pension plan must satisfy minimum funding requirements that will be established when the pension plan comes under coverage of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA). In the case of the Local Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan, this means that the minimum funding requirement was required to be observed for the first time for the year beginning 1/1/76.

Essentially, on a cumulative basis, the amounts that are required to be paid to the plan in order to meet this standard are the sum of the following:

A. the normal cost of the plan for the year;

B. the amount necessary to fund the unfunded actuarial accrued liability as of the date on which the plan must first comply with this section of ERISA, over a period of 40 years(over 10 years currently);

C. any net increase in unfunded liability that arises from a plan amendment made after 1/1/76, funded over 40 years (over 30 years for plan amendments adopted through 12/31/2007 and 10 years currently);

D. any net experience loss occurring after 1/1/76, funded over 20 years (over 15 years for a loss occurring currently);

E. any loss resulting from a change in actuarial assumptions made after 1/1/76, funded over 30 years (10 years currently);

F. any waived funding deficiency occurring after 1/1/76, funded over 15 years.

In the event that, on a cumulative basis, there is a deficiency in this funding, the employers contributing are required, in effect, to make it up immediately unless a waiver is secured.

COMPLIANCE WITH REQUIREMENTS

The plan's enrolled actuary must certify, to government agencies, annually, whether or not the plan satisfies these requirements. The following table portrays recent activity in the funding standard account.

SECTION 6. FEDERAL MINIMUM FUNDING REQUIREMENTS (CONT'D)

TABLE 13. FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT

				End of Year
	Contributions			Accumulated
	(and Other			Credit Balance/
Year	Credits)	Charges	Excess	(Funding Deficiency)
2015				(\$154,326,904)
2016	\$28,320,004	\$56,925,181	(\$28,605,177)	(182,932,081)
2017	36,008,742	59,201,410	(23,192,668)	(206,124,749)
2018	25,200,674	61,125,387	(35,924,713)	(242,049,462)
2019	22,079,334	60,350,144	(38,270,810)	(280,320,272)
2020	\$21,400,330	\$58,982,005	(\$37,581,675)	(\$317,901,947)

SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC

115 N. Church Street Moorestown, New Jersey 08057 856-234-8801

To: Trustees,

Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan

Re: Actuarial Certification

This is to certify that we have performed an actuarial valuation of the Teamster Local 641 Pension Plan as of March 1, 2020 based upon the rules and regulations in effect on such date.

A summary of the results of that valuation is attached.

Frank Iannucci, MSPA, MAAA Enrolled Actuary No. 20-05241

SECTION 7. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION (CONT'D)

TEAMSTER LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN SUMMARY

ACTUARIAL VALUATION: 3/1/2020

1. Number Of Participants Included:

 1.1 Pensioner
 2,548

 1.2 Separated Vested:
 602

 1.3 Active:
 516

 1.4 Total:
 3,666

2. Actuarial Accrued Liability:

 2.1 Pensioner:
 \$332,542,108

 2.2 Separated Vested:
 \$62,054,487

 2.3 Active:
 \$64,250,048

 2.4 Total:
 \$458,846,643

3. Actuarial Value of Assets: \$22,011,599

4. Unfunded Actuarial Accrued Liability: \$436,835,044

5. Estimate for Future:

5.1 Estimated Annual Contributions To Plan \$2,900,000 5.2 Normal Costs: \$1,835,206

6. Major Assumptions:

6.1 Interest: 6.75%

6.2 Mortality: RP2014 Mortality Tables

Pre-Decrement: Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disability: Disabled Annuitant

6.3 Turnover: none

6.4 Disability: 1973 Disability Model Transactions of Society of Actuaries,

XXV1

6.5 Future Work Year: 1,000 hours

6.6 Age at Pension: Terminated Vested and Actives with 15 or more years of

service: age 57

Terminated Vested with less than 15 years of service: age 65

Active with less than 15 years of service: age 62

6.7 Administration Expenses: \$1,000,000 annually

7. Costing Method: Accrued Benefit Unit Credit

8. Asset Valuation Method: Actuarial Value which mirrors Market Value

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN

The Plan is in the Critical and Declining Zone as of 2/29/2020 because it is projected to go insolvent within the next 20 years. The Rehabilitation Plan effective 6/1/2008 adopted by the Trustees and the updates to the Rehabilitation Plan is detailed below.

Date Summary

Initial Critical Zone Certification: March 1, 2008 Adoption Period: 3/1/2008 – 2/28/2011 Rehabilitation Period: 3/1/2011 – 2/28/2024

Original Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41¢ per hour each year and that other contract are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05.

Updates to the Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. As of December 1, 2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011 the eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."
- 3. Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN (CONT'D)

Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status

The severe economic downturn of the past few years has created a tremendous funding burden related to the loss in asset value and reduction in employment (and future contributions). As a result, the plan sponsor determined that, based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and upon exhaustion of all reasonable measures, the plan cannot reasonably be expected to emerge from critical status by the end of the rehabilitation period.

After reviewing the options, the Trustees believed that such required contribution increases would cause employers to withdraw from the Plan leading to insolvency, financial assistance from the PBGC, and benefit cuts.

Based upon the above, the Trustees have selected the schedule of benefits described above as permitted by IRC §432(e)(3)(A)(ii), also known as a "Reasonable Measures" schedule, which is intended to forestall insolvency.

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION

Employer Counts and Contribution Rates

			Percent	
Employer		Active	of	Average
Number	Employer Name	Count	<u>Actives</u>	Rate
10641	YRC FREIGHT	131	25.39%	\$3.15
10355	NEW PENN MOTOR EXPRESS, L	116	22.48%	\$3.15
10357	NEW PENN MOTOR EXPRESS	89	17.25%	\$3.15
10010	ARM TANK LINES	48	9.30%	\$2.32
10356	NEW PENN MOTOR EXP (NEWB	46	8.91%	\$3.15
20195	GORDON TERMINAL	39	7.56%	\$4.83
10131	Coloninal Concrete	13	2.52%	\$10.71
10330	LOCAL 641 I.B.T.	6	1.16%	\$12.30
10450	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 WEL-FL	6	1.16%	\$12.30
9005	Worker's Comp	5	0.97%	\$3.15
4000	Worker's Comp	4	0.78%	\$3.15
10190	ALLIED BEVERAGE GROUP,L.L.C	3	0.58%	\$12.30
10300	KELLY SPRINGFIELD TRUCKING	3	0.58%	\$12.30
30002	Worker's Comp	2	0.39%	\$3.15
10980	INDUSTRIAL CONTRACTING RIG	2	0.39%	\$12.30
10920	Fujitec New York	2	0.39%	\$13.91
10850	TRANSCONTINENTAL STEEL	<u>1</u>	0.19%	\$12.71
		516		\$3.80

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION

EMPLOYMENT INFORMATION

Plan Years Ending 2/28 2001 2002 2003	Contribution Income 8,688,662 8,332,494 8,775,263	Average Number of Actives 1,253.00 1,261.00 1,190.50	Average Hourly Contribution Rate 4.04 4.41 4.43	Employment Hours for Valuation (Note 1) 2,150,659 1,889,454 1,980,872	Average Hours 1,716.40 1,498.40 1,663.90
2004	10,177,080	1,174.50	4.84	2,102,702	1,790.30
2005	11,879,923	1,238.50	5.32	2,233,068	1,803.00
2006	13,083,432	1,292.00	5.79	2,259,660	1,749.00
2007	13,420,901	1,258.50	6.22	2,157,701	1,714.50
2008	14,178,640	1,154.50	7.27	1,950,294	1,689.30
2009	13,741,070	1,065.00	7.35	1,869,533	1,755.40
2010	4,332,819	369.6*	2.59	1,672,903	4,526.30
2011	3,350,529	356.0*	3.63	923,011	2,592.70
2012	4,217,482	618.9**	3.73	1,130,692	1,827.00
2013	4,655,473	694	3.82	1,218,710	1,756.10
2014	4,148,427	658.5	3.91	1,060,979	1,611.20
2015	3,724,193	624	3.57	1,043,191	1,671.80
2016	3,069,347	563	3.34	919,011	1,632.35
2017	3,169,088	514	3.62	876,315	1,704.89
2018	3,184,887	499.5	3.77	844,798	1,691.29
2019	3,233,300	482	3.87	835,478	1,733.36
2020	3,515,879	498	3.80	874,689	1,756.40
3-year	average			VA (* 4	1,727.02

Contribution Income shown here excludes payments of Employer Withdrawal Liability. The employment assumption included in the valuation is 515,000 hours annually. This assumption should be set at a level that represents a long-term average.

Note 1 Total hours for valuation is derived by dividing actual contributions by the average of the reported hourly rates in this valuation and the preceding valuation, and will not necessarily match reported hours by the Fund Office.

^{*} The average participant count for the year does not include YRC participants because no contributions were made on their behalf

^{**}The average participant count for the year includes only 75% percent of YRC participants because contributions were made on the behalf only from 6/1/2011 through 2/29/2012

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFORMATION (CONT'D)

CONTRIBUTION RATE HISTORY AVERAGE HOURLY RATE AS OF FEBRUARY 28

	Master				
	Freight		Plan	Plan	
Year	Rate	28-Feb	A**	B***	Combined
1998		1998	\$3.47	\$1.10	\$3.37
1999		1999	3.48	1.06	3.38
2000		2000	4.05	1.07	3.94
2001		2001	4.17	1.53	4.04
2002	5.10	2002	4.58	1.49	4.41
2003	5.70	2003	4.58	1.69	4.43
2004	6.30	2004	5.01	1.94	4.84
2005	6.90	2005	5.51	2.08	5.32
2006	7.50	2006	6.01	2.27	5.79
2007	8.20	2007	6.46	2.27	6.22
2008	8.61	2008	7.56	2.76	7.27
2009	8.41	2009	7.63	2.84	7.35
2010*	10.01	2010*	2.57	2.97	2.59
2011	10.66	2011	3.67	3.11	3.63
2012	11.31	2012	3.77	3.33	3.73
2013	11.96	2013	3.86	3.45	3.82
2014	12.61	2014	3.92	3.85	3.91
2015	13.26	2015	3.53	4.18	3.57
2016	11.48	2016	3.23	4.34	3.34
2017	11.89	2017	3.51	4.51	3.62
2018	12.30	2018	3.67	4.67	3.77
2019	12.30	2019	3.78	4.82	3.87
2020	12.30	2020	3.80	N/A	3.80

^{*}The 2010 average hourly rates factor in all YRC participants having a contribution rate of \$0.00, 2011 & 2012 has YRC at MOU rate.

The Master Freight Rate after 2015 is equal to the Paper Freight Rate.

^{**}Plan A includes YRC

^{***}Local 660, merged into Plan in 1990s. Pursuant to the information provided to us by the Fund office, no former Local 660 employers are still active in the Plan.

HISTORICAL DATA - HISTORICAL INFROMATION (CONT'D)

HISTORICAL PARTICIPATION

As of		Separated		
2/28	Active	Vested	Retired	Total
1990	3,069	998	2,463	6,530
1991	2,552	1,028	2,490	6,070
1992	2,358	1,112	2,556	6,026
1993	2,192	1,190	2,653	6,035
1994	1,851	1,280	2,788	5,919
1995	1,772	852	2,844	5,468
1996	1,665	785	2,788	5,238
1997	1,636	747	2,808	5,191
1998	1,577	640	2,811	5,028
1999	1,463	613	2,836	4,912
2000	1,207	675	2,850	4,732
2001	1,299	647	2,879	4,825
2002	1,223	636	2,916	4,775
2003	1,158	657	2,924	4,739
2004	1,191	640	2,955	4,786
2005	1,286	576	2,974	4,836
2006	1,298	583	2,949	4,830
2007	1,219	564	2,954	4,737
2008	1,090	591	2,958	4,639
2009	1,040	547	2,996	4,583
2010	915	554	2,996	4,465
2011	801	576	2,965	4,342
2012	706	642	2,908	4,256
2013	682	617	2,859	4,158
2014	635	617	2,834	4,086
2015	613	640	2,785	4,038
2016	513	671	2,753	3,937
2017	515	657	2,707	3,879
2018	484	636	2,659	3,779
2019	480	629	2,587	3,696

HISTORICAL DATA - RECENT PLAN CHANGES

Effective Plan Change

1/1/2012 Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

5/1/2011 The eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15

years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of

90."

12/1/2009 The Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had

> previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into

account toward your monthly retirement pension.

1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.

> 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.

> 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).

> 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.

5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).

6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.

7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.

8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

8/1/2003 Any increases in a participant's hourly contribution rate that are effective

> on or after 8/1/2003 are not taken into account in calculating the participant's benefits. (However, these increases were restored retroactively for all participants who were active as of 1/1/2005 - see

above.)

1/1/2001 1. The married couple reduction factors will be half of the previous factors used:

2. Automatic restoration of benefits (pop-up) is included in the married couple option for those whose effective date of pension is on or after 1/1/2001; and

3. For all pensions beginning on or after 1/1/2001, a participant who has a "frozen" benefit as the result of no more than one consecutive break year after 12/31/1988 may "unfreeze" such benefit by accumulating ten subsequent years of pension service without another break year (reciprocal time will not count in the accumulation of the ten years).

6/1/2008

31

HISTORICAL DATA - RECENT PLAN CHANGES (CONT'D)

1/1/2000	 For each participant not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$135 for each year of service earned prior to 1990; The service pension for a participant not yet retired but with at least 25 years of pension service, an attained age of at least 50, and at least a \$2.74 per hour employer contribution rate on 1/1/1990, will be \$2,000 per month, plus \$100 for each whole year of pension service in excess of 25 years, to a maximum of \$3,000 per month; and The early retirement reduction was reduced to 1/4 of 1% for each month prior to age 57 (the previous reduction was 1/2 of 1%).
12/1/1999	A one-time check of \$500 was issued to each pensioner who received a pension as of that date.
3/1/1999	Five year vesting
1/1/1999	For those participants not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$100 for each year of service earned prior to 1990.
1/1/1998	1. For those participants not yet retired but with service at 1/1/1990 who had a contribution rate of at least \$1.00 per hour at 1/1/1990, the regular unit monthly pension benefit will be no less than \$75 for each year of service earned prior to 1990; and
	2. The service pension for a Plan A participant not yet retired but with 25 to 34 years of pension service, with at least a \$1.00 per hour employer contribution rate on 1/1/1990, will be \$1,500 per month payable at any age.
In 1997	A permanent 13th check equal to 100% of each pensioner's monthly regular pension amount became a standard feature of the plan.

Internal Revenue Service Employee Plans Compliance Unit Group 7602 (SE:TEGE:EP) Room 1700 - 17th Floor 230 S. Dearborn Street Chicago, IL 60604

Re: Annual Certification - Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA)

Plan Identification

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN 22-6220288 Board of Trustees 714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083

Telephone Number: 908-687-4488

This certification is being made for the plan year March 1, 2019 through February 28, 2020.

Enrolled Actuary Certification

Frank Iannucci, MAAA, MSPA Enrolled Actuary Number: 17-05241 Telephone Number: 609-575-6805

Mul Januar

	5/30/2019
Actuary's Signature	Date

Information on Plan Status

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan is in critical and declining status. The Plan is in critical and declining status because it has funding as well as liquidity problems. The Plan currently has a funding deficiency and is projected to become insolvent within the next two years. Currently the Plan is projected to become insolvent by the year 2020.

Projections are based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and methods that offer the best estimate of the anticipated experience under the plan. Projections reflect both the most recent asset value and present value of accumulated benefits available and also reflect reasonably anticipated employer contributions for the current and succeeding plan years. Actuarial assumptions and methods used in the projections are the same as those used in the prior valuation. Actual results will vary due to differences between actual plan experience and that anticipated in the projections.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Solvency Projection in Support of 2019 PPA Certification

	March 1st BOY Assets	<u>Contributions</u>	Withdrawal <u>Liab Pymts</u>	Benefit <u>Payments</u>	Adminstration Expenses	Investment <u>Return</u>	Of year <u>Assets</u>
2018 2019 2020	\$55,924,700 \$22,716,900	\$3,237,400 \$3,237,400	\$795,000 \$795,000	\$37,423,900 \$37,798,100	\$978,500 \$1,007,900	\$1,162,200 \$159,900	\$55,924,700 \$22,716,900 -\$11,896,800

Investment Rate Assumption: 3% per year

Certification of Plan Sponsor

- I, William Cunningham of full age, hereby certifies, under penalty of perjury, as follows:
 - 1. I am the Chairperson of the Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan and am authorized to submit this Certification in support of the Plan's Application for Special Financial Assistance.
 - 2. I hereby certify that the amount of the fair market value of assets as of the Special Financial Assistance measurement date is accurate as of the Special Financial Assistance measurement date. In support of the Application, the Plan has attached to the Application bank statements evidencing the amount of assets held by the Plan as of that date.

William Cunningham

Sworn to before me this 2"

Day of <u>Spri</u>, 2021

May 22, 2020

Internal Revenue Service Employee Plans Compliance Unit Group 7602 (SE:TEGE:EP) Room 1700 - 17th Floor 230 S. Dearborn Street Chicago, IL 60604

Re: Annual Certification - Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA)

Plan Identification
Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan
EIN 22-6220288
Board of Trustees
714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor
Union, NJ 07083
Telephone Number: 908-687-4488

This certification is being made for the plan year March 1, 2020 through February 28, 2021.

Enrolled Actuary Certification

Frank Iannucci, MAAA, MSPA Enrolled Actuary Number: 20-05241 Telephone Number: 609-575-6805

Summit Actuarial Services, LLC 115 North Church Street, 3rd Floor Moorestown, NJ 08057

Mul Jamus

Information on Plan Status

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan is in critical and declining status. The Plan is in critical and declining status because it has funding as well as liquidity problems. The Plan currently has a funding deficiency and is projected to become insolvent within the next two years. Currently the Plan is projected to become insolvent in the fiscal year beginning March 1, 2020.

Projections are based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and methods that offer the best estimate of the anticipated experience under the plan. Projections reflect both the most recent asset value and present value of accumulated benefits available and also reflect reasonably anticipated employer contributions for the current and succeeding plan years. Actuarial assumptions and methods used in the projections are the same as those used in the prior valuation. Actual results will vary due to differences between actual plan experience and that anticipated in the projections.

5/22/2020

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Solvency Projection in Support of 2020 PPA Certification

	March 1st BOY Assets	Contributions	Withdrawal <u>Liab Pymts</u>	Benefit <u>Payments</u>	Adminstration <u>Expenses</u>	Investment <u>Return</u>	End Of year <u>Assets</u>
2019 2020	\$22,890,000	\$3,205,000	\$795,000	\$37,798,100	\$1,007,900	\$164,600	\$22,890,000 -\$11,751,400

Investment Rate Assumption: 3% per year thereafter

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Plan Actuary's Certification of the Special Financial Assistance Amount Under ERISA §4262(j)(1) and PBGC Reg. §4262.4

I, the undersigned, certify that the Special Financial Assistance (SFA) being requested by the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan is the amount to which the Plan is entitled under ERISA §4262(j)(1) and PBGC Reg. §4262.4.

The census data was provided to us by the Fund office. It has been reviewed for reasonableness, but we did not perform a formal audit of the data provided.

The assumptions used in the determination of the SFA are generally the same as those used in the March 1, 2020 actuarial valuation, with the exceptions listed in Template 7. Liabilities were calculated using the traditional unit credit cost method. The assumptions used are detailed below.

Interest: 5.38% (pursuant to Mortality: RP2014 Mortality Tables

Pre-Decrement: Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disability: Disabled Annuitant

Turnover: none

Disability incidence: 1973 Disability Model Transactions of Society of Actuaries, XXV1

Future Work Year: 1,000 hours

Assumed Retirement: Terminated Vested and Actives with 15 or more years of service: age 57

Terminated Vested with less than 15 years of service: age 65

Active with less than 15 years of service: age 62

Expenses: \$1,000,000 annually

Future CBUs: Reducing 3% per year for ten years, and then remaining level thereafter Withdrawal Payments: All current paying employers will continue to pay, no future withdrawals

James B. Sharkey, Jr., MAAA Enrolled Actuary # 20-06483

ANNUAL FUNDING NOTICE

For

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Introduction

This notice includes important funding information about your pension plan ("the Plan"). This notice also provides a summary of federal rules governing multiemployer plans in reorganization and insolvent plans and benefit payments guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC), a federal agency. This notice is for the plan year beginning March 1, 2017 and ending February 28, 2018 (referred to hereafter as "Plan Year").

How Well Funded is Your Plan?

Under federal law, the plan must report how well it is funded using a measure called the "funded percentage". This percentage is obtained by dividing the Plan's assets by its liabilities on the Valuation Date for the plan year. In general, the higher the percentage, the better funded the plan. The Plan's funded percentage for the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is set forth in the chart below, along with a statement of the value of the Plan's assets and liabilities for the same period.

	Plan Year 2017	Plan Year 2016	Plan Year 2015
Valuation	March 1, 2017	March 1, 2016	March 1, 2015
Date			
Funded	23.4%	28.4%	31.7%
Percentage			
Value of Assets	111,053,596	\$135,821,473	\$159,211,545
Value of Liabilities	474,818,499	\$477,488,665	\$501,986,562

Year-End Fair Market Value of Assets

The assets in the chart above are measured as of the Valuation Date for the plan year and are actuarial values. Because market values can fluctuate daily based on factors in the marketplace, such as changes in the stock market, the pension law allows plans to use actuarial values that are designed to smooth out those fluctuations for funding purposes. The asset values below are market values and are measured as of the last day of the plan year, rather than as of the Valuation Date. Substituting the market value of the assets for the actuarial value used in the above chart would show a clearer picture of the plan's funded status as of the Valuation Date. The fair market value of the Plan's assets as of the last day of the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is shown in the following table:

	<u>March 1, 2018</u>	<u>March 1, 2017</u>	<u>March 1, 2016</u>
Fair Market Value of Assets	\$81,654,547	\$111,053,596	\$127,208,282
	(estimated)		

Endangered, Critical, or Critical and Declining Status

Under federal pension law a plan generally is in "Endangered" status if its funded percentage is less than 80 percent. A plan is in "Critical" status if the percentage is less than 65 percent (other factors may also apply). A plan is in Critical and Declining status if it is in Critical status and is projected to become insolvent (run out of money to pay benefits) within 15 years (20 years if a special rule applies). If a pension plan enters endangered status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Funding Improvement Plan. Similarly, if a pension plan enters Critical status or Critical and Declining status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Rehabilitation Plan. Funding improvement rehabilitation plans establish steps and benchmarks for pension plans to improve their funding status over a specified period of time. The plan sponsor of a plan in critical and declining status may apply for approval to amend the plan to reduce current and future payment obligations to participants and beneficiaries.

Based on the measures stated above the Plan remains in "Critical and Declining" status in the Plan Year. Therefore, in an effort to improve the Plan's funding situation, the trustees have adopted the following Rehabilitation Plan.

Benefit Changes

- Original Rehabilitation Plan:
- 1. The amount of the monthly pension earned from 6/1/2008 forward is 1% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Monthly pensions earned from 6/1/2008 forward are paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The Normal Form of all pension payments to commence on or after 6/1/2008 are for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed)
- 4. The regular pension was dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirement for early pension is at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension is 6% per year below age 62 or, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. Reciprocal service does not count toward the "rule of 90".
- 7. Service pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 8. Supplemental pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- Additional Benefit Changes:
- 1. As of 12/1/2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for early pension will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "rule of 90".

- 3. Effective 11/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for disability pension are at least age 47 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641 or 20 years of pension service with Local 641 regardless of age. (Excludes any reciprocal service).
- 4. Effective 1/1/2012 yearly benefit accruals will be capped at \$80 per year.

Contribution Increases

- Original schedule of contribution rate increases:

Increase	
In Plan	Contribution
Year	Rate
Beg. 3/1	Increase
2007	
2008	5.000%
2009	4.762%
2010	4.545%
2011	4.348%
2012	4.167%
2013	4.000%
2014	3.846%
2015	3.704%
2016	3.571%
2017	3.448%
2018	3.333%

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased \$0.41 per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to be increased to \$1.05.

You may obtain a copy of the Plan's funding improvement or rehabilitation plan and the actuarial and financial data that demonstrate any action taken by the plan toward fiscal improvement by contacting the plan manager at the following address:

Mary Anne Gerlach Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083-6634

Phone (908)-687-4488

Participant Information

The total number of participants in the plan as of the Plan's valuation date was 3,879. Of this number, 515 were active participants, 2,707 were retired or separated from service and receiving benefits, and 657 were retired or separated from service and entitled to future benefits.

Funding & Investment Policies

The law requires that every pension plan have a procedure for establishing a funding policy to carry out the plan objectives. A funding policy relates to the level of contributions needed to pay for benefits promised under the plan currently and over the years. The funding policy of the Plan is to collect employer contributions under any number of collective bargaining agreements and set the benefit level to an amount that can reasonably be expected to be provided by those contributions after taking into account investment returns and the cost of expenses inherent in running the Plan.

Once money is contributed to the Plan, the money is invested by plan officials called fiduciaries. Specific investments are made in accordance with the Plan's investment policy. Generally speaking, an investment policy is a written statement that provides the fiduciaries who are responsible for plan investments with guidelines or general instructions concerning various types or categories of investment management decisions. In accordance with the Plan's investment policy, the Plan's assets were allocated among the following categories of investments, as of the end of the Plan Year. These allocations are percentages of total assets:

		Policy	Actual
As	set Allocations	Target	<u>Percentage</u>
1.	Equity	25.0%	24.2%
2.	Fixed Income	35.0%	37.2%
3.	Cash	35.0%	32.2%
4.	International Equity	5.0%	6.4%

Right to Request a Copy of the Annual Report

A pension plan is required to file with the US Department of Labor an annual report (i.e., Form 5500) containing financial and other information about the plan. Copies of the annual report are available from the US Department of Labor, Employee Benefits Security Administration's Public Disclosure Room at 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Room N-1513, Washington, DC 20210, or by calling 202.693.8673. Or you may obtain a copy of the Plan's annual report by making a written request to the Plan Administrator.

Summary of Rules Governing Plans in Reorganization and Insolvent Plans

Federal law has a number of special rules that apply to financially troubled multiemployer plans. Under so-called "plan reorganization rules," a plan with adverse financial experience may need to increase required contributions and may, under certain circumstances, reduce benefits that are not eligible for the PBGC's guarantee (generally, benefits that have been in effect for less than 60 months). If a plan is in reorganization status, it must provide notification that the plan is in reorganization status and that, if contributions are not increased, accrued benefits under the plan may be reduced or an excise tax may be imposed (or both). The law requires the plan to furnish this notification to each contributing employer and the labor organization.

Despite the special plan reorganization rules, a plan in reorganization nevertheless could become insolvent. A plan is insolvent for a plan year if its available financial resources are not sufficient to pay benefits when due for the plan year. An insolvent plan must reduce benefit payments to the highest level that can be paid from the plan's available financial resources. If such resources are not enough to pay benefits at a level specified by law (see Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC, below), the plan must apply to the PBGC for financial assistance. The PBGC, by law, will loan the plan the amount

necessary to pay benefits at the guaranteed level. Reduced benefits may be restored if the plan's financial condition improves.

A plan that becomes insolvent must provide prompt notification of the insolvency to participants and beneficiaries, contributing employers, labor unions representing participants, and PBGC. In addition, participants and beneficiaries also must receive information regarding whether, and how, their benefits will be reduced or affected as a result of the insolvency, including loss of a lump sum option. This information will be provided for each year the plan is insolvent.

Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC

The maximum benefit that the PBGC guarantees is set by law. Only vested benefits are guaranteed. Specifically, the PBGC guarantees a monthly benefit payment equal to 100 percent of the first \$11 of the Plan's monthly benefit accrual rate, plus 75 percent of the next \$33 of the accrual rate, times each year of credited service. The PBGC's maximum guarantee, therefore, is \$35.75 per month times a participant's years of credited service.

Example 1: If a participant with 10 years of credited service has an accrued monthly benefit of \$500, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the PBGC guarantee would be determined by dividing the monthly benefit by the participant's years of service (\$500/10), which equals \$50. The guaranteed amount for a \$50 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$24.75 (.75 x \$33), or \$35.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit is \$357.50 (\$35.75 x 10).

Example 2: If the participant in Example 1 has an accrued monthly benefit of \$200, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the guarantee would be \$20 (or \$200/10). The guaranteed amount for a \$20 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$6.75 (.75 x \$9), or \$17.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit would be \$177.50 (\$17.75 x 10).

The PBGC guarantees pension benefits payable at normal retirement age and some early retirement benefits. In calculating a person's monthly payment, the PBGC will disregard any benefit increases that were made under the plan within 60 months before the earlier of the plan's termination or insolvency (or benefits that were in effect for less than 60 months at the time of termination or insolvency). Similarly, the PBGC does not guarantee pre-retirement death benefits to a spouse or beneficiary (e.g., a qualified pre-retirement survivor annuity) if the participant dies after the plan terminates, benefits above the normal retirement benefit, disability benefits not in pay status, or non-pension benefits, such as health insurance, life insurance, death benefits, vacation pay, or severance pay.

Where to Get More Information

For more information about this notice, you may contact Mary Anne Gerlach at (908)-687-4488 or by mail at Teamsters Local 641, 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor, Union, NJ 07083-6634. For identification purposes, the official plan number is 001 and the plan sponsor's employer identification number or "EIN" is 22-6220288. For more information about the PBGC and benefit guarantees, go to PBGC's website, www.pbgc.gov, or call PBGC toll-free at 1-800-400-7242 (TTY/TDD users may call the Federal relay service toll free at 1-800-877-8339 and ask to be connected to 1-800-400-7242).

ANNUAL FUNDING NOTICE

For

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Introduction

This notice includes important funding information about your pension plan ("the Plan"). This notice also provides a summary of federal rules governing multiemployer plans in reorganization and insolvent plans and benefit payments guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC), a federal agency. This notice is for the plan year beginning March 1, 2018 and ending February 28, 2019 (referred to hereafter as "Plan Year").

How Well Funded is Your Plan?

Under federal law, the plan must report how well it is funded using a measure called the "funded percentage". This percentage is obtained by dividing the Plan's assets by its liabilities on the Valuation Date for the plan year. In general, the higher the percentage, the better funded the plan. The Plan's funded percentage for the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is set forth in the chart below, along with a statement of the value of the Plan's assets and liabilities for the same period.

	Plan Year 2018	Plan Year 2017	Plan Year 2016
Valuation	March 1, 2018	March 1, 2017	March 1, 2016
Date			
Funded	18.4%	23.4%	28.4%
Percentage			
Value of	86,455,464	\$111,053,596	\$135,821,473
Assets			
Value of	468,696,304	\$474,818,499	\$477,488,665
Liabilities			

Year-End Fair Market Value of Assets

The assets in the chart above are measured as of the Valuation Date for the plan year and are actuarial values. Because market values can fluctuate daily based on factors in the marketplace, such as changes in the stock market, the pension law allows plans to use actuarial values that are designed to smooth out those fluctuations for funding purposes. The asset values below are market values and are measured as of the last day of the plan year, rather than as of the Valuation Date. Substituting the market value of the assets for the actuarial value used in the above chart would show a clearer picture of the plan's funded status as of the Valuation Date. The fair market value of the Plan's assets as of the last day of the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is shown in the following table:

Fair Market Value of Assets	March 1, 2019 \$48,891,763 (estimated)	March 1, 2018 \$86,455,464	March 1, 2017 \$111,053,596
-----------------------------	--	-------------------------------	--------------------------------

Endangered, Critical, or Critical and Declining Status

Under federal pension law a plan generally is in "Endangered" status if its funded percentage is less than 80 percent. A plan is in "Critical" status if the percentage is less than 65 percent (other factors may also apply). A plan is in Critical and Declining status if it is in Critical status and is projected to become insolvent (run out of money to pay benefits) within 15 years (20 years if a special rule applies). If a pension plan enters endangered status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Funding Improvement Plan. Similarly, if a pension plan enters Critical status or Critical and Declining status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Rehabilitation Plan. Funding improvement rehabilitation plans establish steps and benchmarks for pension plans to improve their funding status over a specified period of time. The plan sponsor of a plan in critical and declining status may apply for approval to amend the plan to reduce current and future payment obligations to participants and beneficiaries.

Based on the measures stated above the Plan remains in "Critical and Declining" status in the Plan Year. Therefore, in an effort to improve the Plan's funding situation, the trustees have adopted the following Rehabilitation Plan.

Benefit Changes

- Original Rehabilitation Plan:
- 1. The amount of the monthly pension earned from 6/1/2008 forward is 1% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Monthly pensions earned from 6/1/2008 forward are paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The Normal Form of all pension payments to commence on or after 6/1/2008 are for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed)
- 4. The regular pension was dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirement for early pension is at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension is 6% per year below age 62 or, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. Reciprocal service does not count toward the "rule of 90".
- 7. Service pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 8. Supplemental pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- Additional Benefit Changes:
- 1. As of 12/1/2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for early pension will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "rule of 90".

- 3. Effective 11/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for disability pension are at least age 47 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641 or 20 years of pension service with Local 641 regardless of age. (Excludes any reciprocal service).
- 4. Effective 1/1/2012 yearly benefit accruals will be capped at \$80 per year.

Contribution Increases

- Original schedule of contribution rate increases:

Increase	
In Plan	Contribution
Year	Rate
Beg. 3/1	<u>Increase</u>
2007	
2008	5.000%
2009	4.762%
2010	4.545%
2011	4.348%
2012	4.167%
2013	4.000%
2014	3.846%
2015	3.704%
2016	3.571%
2017	3.448%
2018	3.333%

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased \$0.41 per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to be increased to \$1.05.

You may obtain a copy of the Plan's funding improvement or rehabilitation plan and the actuarial and financial data that demonstrate any action taken by the plan toward fiscal improvement by contacting the plan manager at the following address:

Tara Nicholls Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083-6634

Phone (908)-687-4488

Participant Information

The total number of participants in the plan as of the Plan's valuation date was 3,779. Of this number, 484 were active participants, 2,659 were retired or separated from service and receiving benefits, and 636 were retired or separated from service and entitled to future benefits.

Funding & Investment Policies

The law requires that every pension plan have a procedure for establishing a funding policy to carry out the plan objectives. A funding policy relates to the level of contributions needed to pay for benefits promised under the plan currently and over the years. The funding policy of the Plan is to collect employer contributions under any number of collective bargaining agreements and set the benefit level to an amount that can reasonably be expected to be provided by those contributions after taking into account investment returns and the cost of expenses inherent in running the Plan.

Once money is contributed to the Plan, the money is invested by plan officials called fiduciaries. Specific investments are made in accordance with the Plan's investment policy. Generally speaking, an investment policy is a written statement that provides the fiduciaries who are responsible for plan investments with guidelines or general instructions concerning various types or categories of investment management decisions. In accordance with the Plan's investment policy, the Plan's assets were allocated among the following categories of investments, as of the end of the Plan Year. These allocations are percentages of total assets:

		Policy	Actual
As	set Allocations	<u>Target</u>	<u>Percentage</u>
1.	Cash & Equivalents	50.0%	49.7%
2.	Fixed Income	50.0%	50.3%

Right to Request a Copy of the Annual Report

A pension plan is required to file with the US Department of Labor an annual report (i.e., Form 5500) containing financial and other information about the plan. Copies of the annual report are available from the US Department of Labor, Employee Benefits Security Administration's Public Disclosure Room at 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Room N-1513, Washington, DC 20210, or by calling 202.693.8673. Or you may obtain a copy of the Plan's annual report by making a written request to the Plan Administrator.

Summary of Rules Governing Plans in Reorganization and Insolvent Plans

Federal law has a number of special rules that apply to financially troubled multiemployer plans. Under so-called "plan reorganization rules," a plan with adverse financial experience may need to increase required contributions and may, under certain circumstances, reduce benefits that are not eligible for the PBGC's guarantee (generally, benefits that have been in effect for less than 60 months). If a plan is in reorganization status, it must provide notification that the plan is in reorganization status and that, if contributions are not increased, accrued benefits under the plan may be reduced or an excise tax may be imposed (or both). The law requires the plan to furnish this notification to each contributing employer and the labor organization.

Despite the special plan reorganization rules, a plan in reorganization nevertheless could become insolvent. A plan is insolvent for a plan year if its available financial resources are not sufficient to pay benefits when due for the plan year. An insolvent plan must reduce benefit payments to the highest level that can be paid from the plan's available financial resources. If such resources are not enough to pay benefits at a level specified by law (see Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC, below), the plan must apply to the PBGC for financial assistance. The PBGC, by law, will loan the plan the amount necessary to pay benefits at the guaranteed level. Reduced benefits may be restored if the plan's financial condition improves.

A plan that becomes insolvent must provide prompt notification of the insolvency to participants and beneficiaries, contributing employers, labor unions representing participants, and PBGC. In addition, participants and beneficiaries also must receive information regarding whether, and how, their benefits will be reduced or affected as a result of the insolvency, including loss of a lump sum option. This information will be provided for each year the plan is insolvent.

Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC

The maximum benefit that the PBGC guarantees is set by law. Only vested benefits are guaranteed. Specifically, the PBGC guarantees a monthly benefit payment equal to 100 percent of the first \$11 of the Plan's monthly benefit accrual rate, plus 75 percent of the next \$33 of the accrual rate, times each year of credited service. The PBGC's maximum guarantee, therefore, is \$35.75 per month times a participant's years of credited service.

Example 1: If a participant with 10 years of credited service has an accrued monthly benefit of \$500, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the PBGC guarantee would be determined by dividing the monthly benefit by the participant's years of service (\$500/10), which equals \$50. The guaranteed amount for a \$50 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$24.75 (.75 x \$33), or \$35.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit is \$357.50 (\$35.75 x 10).

Example 2: If the participant in Example 1 has an accrued monthly benefit of \$200, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the guarantee would be \$20 (or \$200/10). The guaranteed amount for a \$20 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$6.75 (.75 x \$9), or \$17.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit would be \$177.50 (\$17.75 x 10).

The PBGC guarantees pension benefits payable at normal retirement age and some early retirement benefits. In calculating a person's monthly payment, the PBGC will disregard any benefit increases that were made under the plan within 60 months before the earlier of the plan's termination or insolvency (or benefits that were in effect for less than 60 months at the time of termination or insolvency). Similarly, the PBGC does not guarantee pre-retirement death benefits to a spouse or beneficiary (e.g., a qualified pre-retirement survivor annuity) if the participant dies after the plan terminates, benefits above the normal retirement benefit, disability benefits not in pay status, or non-pension benefits, such as health insurance, life insurance, death benefits, vacation pay, or severance pay.

Where to Get More Information

For more information about this notice, you may contact Tara Nicholls at (908)-687-4488 or by mail at Teamsters Local 641, 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor, Union, NJ 07083-6634. For identification purposes, the official plan number is 001 and the plan sponsor's employer identification number or "EIN" is 22-6220288. For more information about the PBGC and benefit guarantees, go to PBGC's website, www.pbgc.gov, or call PBGC toll-free at 1-800-400-7242 (TTY/TDD users may call the Federal relay service toll free at 1-800-877-8339 and ask to be connected to 1-800-400-7242).

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083
Telephone: (908) 687-4488
Fax: (908) 687-8368
www.641funds.org



ANNUAL FUNDING NOTICE

For

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Introduction

This notice includes important funding information about your pension plan ("the Plan"). This notice also provides a summary of federal rules governing multiemployer plans in reorganization and insolvent plans and benefit payments guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC), a federal agency. This notice is for the plan year beginning March 1, 2019 and ending February 28, 2020 (referred to hereafter as "Plan Year").

How Well Funded is Your Plan?

Under federal law, the plan must report how well it is funded using a measure called the "funded percentage". This percentage is obtained by dividing the Plan's assets by its liabilities on the Valuation Date for the plan year. In general, the higher the percentage, the better funded the plan. The Plan's funded percentage for the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is set forth in the chart below, along with a statement of the value of the Plan's assets and liabilities for the same period.

	Plan Year 2019	Plan Year 2018	Plan Year 2017
Valuation	March 1, 2019	March 1, 2018	March 1, 2017
Date			
Funded	11.6%	18.4%	23.4%
Percentage			
Value of	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464	\$111,053,596
Assets			
Value of	\$460,740,408	\$468,696,304	\$474,818,499
Liabilities			

Year-End Fair Market Value of Assets

The assets in the chart above are measured as of the Valuation Date for the plan year and are actuarial values. Because market values can fluctuate daily based on factors in the marketplace, such as changes in the stock market, the pension law allows plans to use actuarial values that are designed to smooth out those fluctuations for funding purposes. The asset values below are market values and are measured as of the last day of the plan year, rather than as of the Valuation Date. Substituting the market value of the assets for the actuarial value used in the above chart would show a clearer picture of the plan's funded status as of the Valuation Date. The fair market value of the Plan's assets as of the last day of the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is shown in the following table:

March 1, 2020 \$17,043,496 (estimated) March 1, 2019 \$53,357,932 March 1, 2018 \$86,455,464

Endangered, Critical, or Critical and Declining Status

Under federal pension law a plan generally is in "Endangered" status if its funded percentage is less than 80 percent. A plan is in "Critical" status if the percentage is less than 65 percent (other factors may also apply). A plan is in Critical and Declining status if it is in Critical status and is projected to become insolvent (run out of money to pay benefits) within 15 years (20 years if a special rule applies). If a pension plan enters endangered status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Funding Improvement Plan. Similarly, if a pension plan enters Critical status or Critical and Declining status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Rehabilitation Plan. Funding improvement rehabilitation plans establish steps and benchmarks for pension plans to improve their funding status over a specified period of time. The plan sponsor of a plan in critical and declining status may apply for approval to amend the plan to reduce current and future payment obligations to participants and beneficiaries.

Based on the measures stated above the Plan remains in "Critical and Declining" status in the Plan Year. Therefore, in an effort to improve the Plan's funding situation, the trustees have adopted the following Rehabilitation Plan.

Benefit Changes

- Original Rehabilitation Plan:
- 1. The amount of the monthly pension earned from 6/1/2008 forward is 1% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Monthly pensions earned from 6/1/2008 forward are paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The Normal Form of all pension payments to commence on or after 6/1/2008 are for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed)
- 4. The regular pension was dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirement for early pension is at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension is 6% per year below age 62 or, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. Reciprocal service does not count toward the "rule of 90".
- 7. Service pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 8. Supplemental pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- Additional Benefit Changes:
- 1. As of 12/1/2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for early pension will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "rule of 90".

- 3. Effective 11/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for disability pension are at least age 47 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641 or 20 years of pension service with Local 641 regardless of age. (Excludes any reciprocal service).
- 4. Effective 1/1/2012 yearly benefit accruals will be capped at \$80 per year.

Contribution Increases

- Original schedule of contribution rate increases:

Increase	
In Plan	Contribution
Year	Rate
Beg. 3/1	<u>Increase</u>
2007	
2008	5.000%
2009	4.762%
2010	4.545%
2011	4.348%
2012	4.167%
2013	4.000%
2014	3.846%
2015	3.704%
2016	3.571%
2017	3.448%
2018	3.333%
2019	3.225%

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased \$0.41 per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to be increased to \$1.05.

You may obtain a copy of the Plan's funding improvement or rehabilitation plan and the actuarial and financial data that demonstrate any action taken by the plan toward fiscal improvement by contacting the plan manager at the following address:

Diane Florian Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083-6634

Phone (908)-687-4488

Participant Information

The total number of participants in the plan as of the Plan's valuation date was 3,696. Of this number, 480 were active participants, 2,587 were retired or separated from service and receiving benefits, and 629 were retired or separated from service and entitled to future benefits.

Funding & Investment Policies

The law requires that every pension plan have a procedure for establishing a funding policy to carry out the plan objectives. A funding policy relates to the level of contributions needed to pay for benefits promised under the plan currently and over the years. The funding policy of the Plan is to collect employer contributions under any number of collective bargaining agreements and set the benefit level to an amount that can reasonably be expected to be provided by those contributions after taking into account investment returns and the cost of expenses inherent in running the Plan.

Once money is contributed to the Plan, the money is invested by plan officials called fiduciaries. Specific investments are made in accordance with the Plan's investment policy. Generally speaking, an investment policy is a written statement that provides the fiduciaries who are responsible for plan investments with guidelines or general instructions concerning various types or categories of investment management decisions. In accordance with the Plan's investment policy, the Plan's assets were allocated among the following categories of investments, as of the end of the Plan Year. These allocations are percentages of total assets:

	Policy	Actual
Asset Allocations	<u>Target</u>	<u>Percentage</u>
 Cash & Equivalents 	50.0%	50.2%
2. Fixed Income	50.0%	49.8%

Right to Request a Copy of the Annual Report

A pension plan is required to file with the US Department of Labor an annual report (i.e., Form 5500) containing financial and other information about the plan. Copies of the annual report are available from the US Department of Labor, Employee Benefits Security Administration's Public Disclosure Room at 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Room N-1513, Washington, DC 20210, or by calling 202.693.8673. Or you may obtain a copy of the Plan's annual report by making a written request to the Plan Administrator.

Summary of Rules Governing Plans in Reorganization and Insolvent Plans

Federal law has a number of special rules that apply to financially troubled multiemployer plans. Under so-called "plan reorganization rules," a plan with adverse financial experience may need to increase required contributions and may, under certain circumstances, reduce benefits that are not eligible for the PBGC's guarantee (generally, benefits that have been in effect for less than 60 months). If a plan is in reorganization status, it must provide notification that the plan is in reorganization status and that, if contributions are not increased, accrued benefits under the plan may be reduced or an excise tax may be imposed (or both). The law requires the plan to furnish this notification to each contributing employer and the labor organization.

Despite the special plan reorganization rules, a plan in reorganization nevertheless could become insolvent. A plan is insolvent for a plan year if its available financial resources are not sufficient to pay benefits when due for the plan year. An insolvent plan must reduce benefit payments to the highest level that can be paid from the plan's available financial resources. If such resources are not enough to pay benefits at a level specified by law (see Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC, below), the plan must apply to the PBGC for financial assistance. The PBGC, by law, will loan the plan the amount

necessary to pay benefits at the guaranteed level. Reduced benefits may be restored if the plan's financial condition improves.

A plan that becomes insolvent must provide prompt notification of the insolvency to participants and beneficiaries, contributing employers, labor unions representing participants, and PBGC. In addition, participants and beneficiaries also must receive information regarding whether, and how, their benefits will be reduced or affected as a result of the insolvency, including loss of a lump sum option. This information will be provided for each year the plan is insolvent.

Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC

The maximum benefit that the PBGC guarantees is set by law. Only vested benefits are guaranteed. Specifically, the PBGC guarantees a monthly benefit payment equal to 100 percent of the first \$11 of the Plan's monthly benefit accrual rate, plus 75 percent of the next \$33 of the accrual rate, times each year of credited service. The PBGC's maximum guarantee, therefore, is \$35.75 per month times a participant's years of credited service.

Example 1: If a participant with 10 years of credited service has an accrued monthly benefit of \$500, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the PBGC guarantee would be determined by dividing the monthly benefit by the participant's years of service (\$500/10), which equals \$50. The guaranteed amount for a \$50 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$24.75 (.75 x \$33), or \$35.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit is \$357.50 (\$35.75 x 10).

Example 2: If the participant in Example 1 has an accrued monthly benefit of \$200, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the guarantee would be \$20 (or \$200/10). The guaranteed amount for a \$20 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$6.75 (.75 x \$9), or \$17.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit would be \$177.50 (\$17.75 x 10).

The PBGC guarantees pension benefits payable at normal retirement age and some early retirement benefits. In calculating a person's monthly payment, the PBGC will disregard any benefit increases that were made under the plan within 60 months before the earlier of the plan's termination or insolvency (or benefits that were in effect for less than 60 months at the time of termination or insolvency). Similarly, the PBGC does not guarantee pre-retirement death benefits to a spouse or beneficiary (e.g., a qualified pre-retirement survivor annuity) if the participant dies after the plan terminates, benefits above the normal retirement benefit, disability benefits not in pay status, or non-pension benefits, such as health insurance, life insurance, death benefits, vacation pay, or severance pay.

Where to Get More Information

For more information about this notice, you may contact Diane Florian at (908)-687-4488 or by mail at Teamsters Local 641, 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor, Union, NJ 07083-6634. For identification purposes, the official plan number is 001 and the plan sponsor's employer identification number or "EIN" is 22-6220288. For more information about the PBGC and benefit guarantees, go to PBGC's website, www.pbgc.gov, or call PBGC toll-free at 1-800-400-7242 (TTY/TDD users may call the Federal relay service toll free at 1-800-877-8339 and ask to be connected to 1-800-400-7242).

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083
Telephone: (908) 687-4488
Fax: (908) 687-8368
www.641funds.org



ANNUAL FUNDING NOTICE

For

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Introduction

This notice includes important funding information about your pension plan ("the Plan"). This notice also provides a summary of federal rules governing multiemployer plans in reorganization and insolvent plans and benefit payments guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC), a federal agency. This notice is for the plan year beginning March 1, 2020 and ending February 28, 2021 (referred to hereafter as "Plan Year").

How Well Funded is Your Plan?

Under federal law, the plan must report how well it is funded using a measure called the "funded percentage". This percentage is obtained by dividing the Plan's assets by its liabilities on the Valuation Date for the plan year. In general, the higher the percentage, the better funded the plan. The Plan's funded percentage for the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is set forth in the chart below, along with a statement of the value of the Plan's assets and liabilities for the same period.

	Plan Year 2020	Plan Year 2019	Plan Year 2018
Valuation	March 1, 2020	March 1, 2019	March 1, 2018
Date			
Funded	4.8%	11.6%	18.4%
Percentage			
Value of	\$22,011,599	\$53,357,932	\$86,455,464
Assets			
Value of	\$458,846,643	\$460,740,408	\$468,696,304
Liabilities			

Year-End Fair Market Value of Assets

The assets in the chart above are measured as of the Valuation Date for the plan year and are actuarial values. Because market values can fluctuate daily based on factors in the marketplace, such as changes in the stock market, the pension law allows plans to use actuarial values that are designed to smooth out those fluctuations for funding purposes. The asset values below are market values and are measured as of the last day of the plan year, rather than as of the Valuation Date. Substituting the market value of the assets for the actuarial value used in the above chart would show a clearer picture of the plan's funded status as of the Valuation Date. The fair market value of the Plan's assets as of the last day of the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is shown in the following table:

	March 1, 2021	March 1, 2020	March 1, 2019
Fair Market Value of Assets	\$2,500,000	\$22,011,599	\$53,357,932

The amount noted as of March 1, 2021 above is estimated and does not include the monies loaned to the Pension Fund by the PBGC in the amount of \$1,700,000 that were to be used to assist the Pension Fund to pay benefits and reasonable overhead expenses.

Endangered, Critical, or Critical and Declining Status

Under federal pension law a plan generally is in "Endangered" status if its funded percentage is less than 80 percent. A plan is in "Critical" status if the percentage is less than 65 percent (other factors may also apply). A plan is in Critical and Declining status if it is in Critical status and is projected to become insolvent (run out of money to pay benefits) within 15 years (20 years if a special rule applies). If a pension plan enters endangered status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Funding Improvement Plan. Similarly, if a pension plan enters Critical status or Critical and Declining status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Rehabilitation Plan. Funding improvement rehabilitation plans establish steps and benchmarks for pension plans to improve their funding status over a specified period of time. The plan sponsor of a plan in critical and declining status may apply for approval to amend the plan to reduce current and future payment obligations to participants and beneficiaries. Even with the implementation of the Rehabilitation Plan outlined below, the Plan's Insolvency Year occurred in the year ending 2/28/2020. As a result, the Plan suspended benefits to the resource benefit level effective 3/1/2020. The Plan further suspended benefits to the PBGC maximum guaranteed benefit amount effective with the Plan Year beginning 3/1/2021 and began receiving financial assistance from the PBGC in order to pay those benefits.

Based on the measures stated above the Plan remains in "Critical and Declining" status in the Plan Year. Therefore, in an effort to improve the Plan's funding situation, the trustees have adopted the following Rehabilitation Plan.

Benefit Changes

- Original Rehabilitation Plan:
- 1. The amount of the monthly pension earned from 6/1/2008 forward is 1% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Monthly pensions earned from 6/1/2008 forward are paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The Normal Form of all pension payments to commence on or after 6/1/2008 are for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed)
- 4. The regular pension was dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirement for early pension is at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension is 6% per year below age 62 or, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. Reciprocal service does not count toward the "rule of 90".
- 7. Service pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 8. Supplemental pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- Additional Benefit Changes:
- 1. As of 12/1/2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.

- 2. Effective 5/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for early pension will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "rule of 90".
- 3. Effective 11/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for disability pension are at least age 47 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641 or 20 years of pension service with Local 641 regardless of age. (Excludes any reciprocal service).
- 4. Effective 1/1/2012 yearly benefit accruals will be capped at \$80 per year.

Contribution Increases

- Original schedule of contribution rate increases:

Increase	
In Plan	Contribution
Year	Rate
Beg. 3/1	<u>Increase</u>
2007	
2008	5.000%
2009	4.762%
2010	4.545%
2011	4.348%
2012	4.167%
2013	4.000%
2014	3.846%
2015	3.704%
2016	3.571%
2017	3.448%
2018	3.333%
2019	3.225%
2020	3.225%

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased \$0.41 per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to be increased to \$1.05.

You may obtain a copy of the Plan's funding improvement or rehabilitation plan and the actuarial and financial data that demonstrate any action taken by the plan toward fiscal improvement by contacting the plan manager at the following address:

Diane Florian Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083-6634

Phone (908)-687-4488

Participant Information

The total number of participants in the plan as of the Plan's valuation date was 3,666. Of this number, 516 were active participants, 2,548 were retired or separated from service and receiving benefits, and 602 were retired or separated from service and entitled to future benefits.

Funding & Investment Policies

The law requires that every pension plan have a procedure for establishing a funding policy to carry out the plan objectives. A funding policy relates to the level of contributions needed to pay for benefits promised under the plan currently and over the years. The funding policy of the Plan is to collect employer contributions under any number of collective bargaining agreements and set the benefit level to an amount that can reasonably be expected to be provided by those contributions after taking into account investment returns and the cost of expenses inherent in running the Plan.

Once money is contributed to the Plan, the money is invested by plan officials called fiduciaries. Specific investments are made in accordance with the Plan's investment policy. Generally speaking, an investment policy is a written statement that provides the fiduciaries who are responsible for plan investments with guidelines or general instructions concerning various types or categories of investment management decisions. In accordance with the Plan's investment policy, the Plan's assets were allocated among the following categories of investments, as of the end of the Plan Year. These allocations are percentages of total assets:

	Policy	Actual
Asset Allocations	<u>Target</u>	Percentage
1. Cash & Equivalents	50.0%	50.2%
2. Fixed Income	50.0%	49.8%

Right to Request a Copy of the Annual Report

A pension plan is required to file with the US Department of Labor an annual report (i.e., Form 5500) containing financial and other information about the plan. Copies of the annual report are available from the US Department of Labor, Employee Benefits Security Administration's Public Disclosure Room at 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Room N-1513, Washington, DC 20210, or by calling 202.693.8673. Or you may obtain a copy of the Plan's annual report by making a written request to the Plan Administrator.

Summary of Rules Governing Plans in Reorganization and Insolvent Plans

Federal law has a number of special rules that apply to financially troubled multiemployer plans. Under so-called "plan reorganization rules," a plan with adverse financial experience may need to increase required contributions and may, under certain circumstances, reduce benefits that are not eligible for the PBGC's guarantee (generally, benefits that have been in effect for less than 60 months). If a plan is in reorganization status, it must provide notification that the plan is in reorganization status and that, if contributions are not increased, accrued benefits under the plan may be reduced or an excise tax may be imposed (or both). The law requires the plan to furnish this notification to each contributing employer and the labor organization.

Despite the special plan reorganization rules, a plan in reorganization nevertheless could become insolvent. A plan is insolvent for a plan year if its available financial resources are not sufficient to pay benefits when due for the plan year. An insolvent plan must reduce benefit payments to the highest level that can be paid from the plan's available financial resources. If such resources are not enough to pay benefits at a level specified by law (see Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC, below), the plan must apply to the PBGC for financial assistance. The PBGC, by law, will loan the plan the amount necessary to pay benefits at the guaranteed level. Reduced benefits may be restored if the plan's financial condition improves.

A plan that becomes insolvent must provide prompt notification of the insolvency to participants and beneficiaries, contributing employers, labor unions representing participants, and PBGC. In addition, participants and beneficiaries also must receive information regarding whether, and how, their benefits will be reduced or affected as a result of the insolvency, including loss of a lump sum option. This information will be provided for each year the plan is insolvent.

Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC

The maximum benefit that the PBGC guarantees is set by law. Only vested benefits are guaranteed. Specifically, the PBGC guarantees a monthly benefit payment equal to 100 percent of the first \$11 of the Plan's monthly benefit accrual rate, plus 75 percent of the next \$33 of the accrual rate, times each year of credited service. The PBGC's maximum guarantee, therefore, is \$35.75 per month times a participant's years of credited service.

Example 1: If a participant with 10 years of credited service has an accrued monthly benefit of \$500, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the PBGC guarantee would be determined by dividing the monthly benefit by the participant's years of service (\$500/10), which equals \$50. The guaranteed amount for a \$50 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$24.75 (.75 x \$33), or \$35.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit is \$357.50 (\$35.75 x 10).

Example 2: If the participant in Example 1 has an accrued monthly benefit of \$200, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the guarantee would be \$20 (or \$200/10). The guaranteed amount for a \$20 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$6.75 (.75 x \$9), or \$17.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit would be \$177.50 (\$17.75 x 10).

The PBGC guarantees pension benefits payable at normal retirement age and some early retirement benefits. In calculating a person's monthly payment, the PBGC will disregard any benefit increases that were made under the plan within 60 months before the earlier of the plan's termination or insolvency (or benefits that were in effect for less than 60 months at the time of termination or insolvency). Similarly, the PBGC does not guarantee pre-retirement death benefits to a spouse or beneficiary (e.g., a qualified pre-retirement survivor annuity) if the participant dies after the plan terminates, benefits above the normal retirement benefit, disability benefits not in pay status, or non-pension benefits, such as health insurance, life insurance, death benefits, vacation pay, or severance pay.

Where to Get More Information

For more information about this notice, you may contact Diane Florian at (908)-687-4488 or by mail at Teamsters Local 641, 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor, Union, NJ 07083-6634. For identification purposes, the official plan number is 001 and the plan sponsor's employer identification number or "EIN" is 22-6220288. For more information about the PBGC and benefit guarantees, go to PBGC's website, www.pbgc.gov, or call PBGC toll-free at 1-800-400-7242 (TTY/TDD users may call the Federal relay service toll free at 1-800-877-8339 and ask to be connected to 1-800-400-7242).

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan 22-6220288/001 Listing of Contributing Employers

EMPLOYERS NAME

GORDON TERMINAL
ALLIED BEVERAGE GROUP,L.L.C.
ARM TANK LINES
COLONIAL CONCRETE COMPANY
FUJITEC NEW YORK
INDUSTRIAL CONTRACTING RIGGING
KELLY SPRINGFIELD TRUCKING CO
LOCAL 641 I.B.T.
LOCAL 707
TRANSCONTINENTAL STEEL
YRC FREIGHT
NEW PENN MOTOR EXPRESS
TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 WEL-FUND

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan 22-6220288/001

Expense Projection Assumption: Total expenses of \$1 million in the 2021 Plan Year. Non-PBGC expenses increase two percent per year, the per

PY Beginning 3/1	<u>2021</u>	<u>2022</u>	<u>2023</u>	<u>2024</u>	<u>2025</u>	<u>2026</u>	<u>2027</u>	2028	<u>2029</u>
Actives	479	465	455	450	424	411	399	387	382
Inactives	<u>2,969</u>	<u>2,882</u>	<u>2,794</u>	<u>2,702</u>	<u>2,604</u>	<u>2,507</u>	<u>2,409</u>	<u>2,307</u>	<u>2,206</u>
Total	3,448	3,347	3,249	3,152	3,028	2,918	2,808	2,694	2,588
Est PBGC rate	31	32	33	34	35	36	37	38	39
PBGC Pmt	(108,300)	(107,104)	(107,217)	(107,168)	(105,980)	(105,048)	(103,896)	(102,372)	(100,932)
Other	(891,700)	<u>(909,534)</u>	(927,725)	(946,280)	(965,206)	(984,510)	(1,004,200)	(1,024,284)	(1,044,770)
Total Expense Proj	(1,000,000)	(1,016,638)	(1,034,942)	(1,053,448)	(1,071,186)	(1,089,558)	(1,108,096)	(1,126,656)	(1,145,702)
Benefit Payments		(40,900,420)	(39,854,691)	(41,260,199)	(40,532,199)	(39,918,527)	(38,760,129)	(37,412,291)	(37,588,545)
Limited Expense	(1,000,000)	(1,016,638)	(1,034,942)	(1,053,448)	(1,071,186)	(1,089,558)	(1,108,096)	(1,126,656)	(1,145,702)

participant PBGC premium increase \$1 per year, except for 2031, when it is expected to be \$52.

<u>2030</u>	<u>2031</u>	2032	<u>2033</u>	<u>2034</u>	<u>2035</u>	<u>2036</u>	<u>2037</u>	<u>2038</u>	<u>2039</u>	<u>2040</u>
364	353	353	353	353	353	353	353	353	353	353
<u>2,104</u>	<u>1,999</u>	<u>1,896</u>	<u>1,791</u>	<u>1,688</u>	<u>1,586</u>	<u>1,484</u>	<u>1,385</u>	<u>1,287</u>	<u>1,192</u>	<u>1,099</u>
2,468	2,352	2,249	2,144	2,041	1,939	1,837	1,738	1,640	1,545	1,452
40	52	53	54	55	56	57	58	59	60	61
(98,720)	(122,304)	(119,197)	(115,776)	(112,255)	(108,584)	(104,709)	(100,804)	(96,760)	(92,700)	(88,572)
(1,065,665)	(1,086,978)	(1,108,718)	(1,130,892)	(1,153,510)	(1,176,580)	(1,200,112)	(1,224,114)	(1,248,596)	(1,273,568)	(1,299,039)
(1,164,385)	(1,209,282)	(1,227,915)	(1,246,668)	(1,265,765)	(1,285,164)	(1,304,821)	(1,324,918)	(1,345,356)	(1,366,268)	(1,387,611)
(36,522,410)	(35,315,051)	(33,860,815)	(32,882,002)	(32,027,188)	(30,423,345)	(28,833,472)	(27,260,995)	(25,617,197)	(24,311,035)	(22,677,474)
(1,164,385)	(1,209,282)	(1,227,915)	(1,246,668)	(1,265,765)	(1,285,164)	(1,304,821)	(1,324,918)	(1,345,356)	(1,366,268)	(1,387,611)

<u>2041</u>	<u>2042</u>	<u>2043</u>	<u>2044</u>	<u>2045</u>	<u>2046</u>	<u>2047</u>	<u>2048</u>	<u>2049</u>	<u>2050</u>
353	353	353	353	353	353	353	353	353	353
<u>1,010</u>	<u>926</u>	<u>844</u>	<u>767</u>	<u>695</u>	<u>626</u>	<u>561</u>	<u>502</u>	448	<u>396</u>
1,363	1,279	1,197	1,120	1,048	979	914	855	801	749
62	63	64	65	66	67	68	69	70	71
(84,506)	(80,577)	(76,608)	(72,800)	(69,168)	(65,593)	(62,152)	(58,995)	(56,070)	(53,179)
(1,325,020)	(1,351,520)	(1,378,550)	(1,406,121)	(1,434,243)	(1,462,928)	(1,492,187)	(1,522,031)	(1,552,472)	(1,583,521)
(1,409,526)	(1,432,097)	(1,455,158)	(1,478,921)	(1,503,411)	(1,528,521)	(1,554,339)	(1,581,026)	(1,608,542)	(1,636,700)
(21,351,263)	(19,737,830)	(18,191,758)	(16,885,343)	(15,428,530)	(14,180,431)	(13,039,661)	(11,843,091)	(10,658,018)	(9,679,056)
(1,409,526)	(1,432,097)	(1,455,158)	(1,478,921)	(1,503,411)	(1,528,521)	(1,554,339)	(1,421,171)	(1,278,962)	(1,161,487)



December 21, 2020

Ms. Diane Florian, Plan Manager Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund 714 Rahway Avenue Union, NJ 07083

Re: Audited Financial Statements

For the Year Ended February 29, 2020

Dear Ms. Florian:

Enclosed please find the following regarding the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund for the year ended February 29, 2020:

- One copy of the Fund's audited financial statements.
- One copy of Form 5500 that was electronically filed with the Department of Labor. Please retain the enclosed copy with Trustee William Cunningham's signature for your records.
- One copy for your records of the Form 8955-SSA. The Form was filed electronically with the Internal Revenue Service. I understand that letters or statements have been provided to all of the participants listed on the Form 8955-SSA with entry code "A" in column (a).
- One copy of the Multiemployer Plan Summary Report (ERISA 104(d). This must be provided to the Union and to contributing employers no later than January 15, 2021.
- One copy of the SAS 114 and 115 letters.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely yours,

Mymoul Many Raymond Hargadon

Enclosures





FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

<u>FOR THE YEARS ENDED</u> <u>FEBRUARY 29, 2020 AND FEBRUARY 28, 2019</u>



Index to Financial Statements

	<u>Pages</u>
Independent Auditors' Report	1-2
Financial Statements:	
Statements of Net Assets Available for Benefits as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019	3
Statements of Changes in Net Assets Available for Benefits for the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019	4
Notes to Financial Statements	5-16
Supplementary Information:	
Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)	18
Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions	19



INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

To the Board of Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Union, New Jersey

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund, which comprise the statements of net assets available for benefits as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, and the related statements of changes in net assets available for benefits for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditor's Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits. We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the Plan's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Plan's internal control. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.



0 11

Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, information regarding the Plan's net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2020, and the changes therein for the year then ended, and its financial status as of February 28, 2019, and changes therein for the year then ended in accordance accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Emphasis of Matter

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming the Plan will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 2 to the financial statements, the Board of Trustees of the Plan subsequently applied for PBGC funding, which indicates that the Plan is not a going concern. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might be necessary upon termination. Our opinion is not modified with respect to that matter.

Report on Supplementary Information

Our audits were conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a whole. The supplemental Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year), and Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements, but are supplementary information required by the Department of Labor's (DOL) Rules and Regulations for Reporting and Disclosure under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974. Such information is the responsibility of the Plan's management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audits of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial statements as a whole.

MSPC

Certified Public Accountants and Advisors, A Professional Corporation

MSPC

Cranford, New Jersey December 4, 2020

Statements of Net Assets Available for Benefits

	February 29, 2 0 2 0	February 28,
Assets:	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Investments at Fair Value:		
Money Market Funds	\$ 8,567,048	\$ 24,262,325
	. , ,	
U.S. Government Securities	9,412	11,781
Mutual Funds	8,469,416	24,576,513
Total Investments	17,045,876	48,850,619
Receivables:		
Employers' Contributions	270,572	246,212
Employers' Withdrawal Liability	474,732	249,859
Accrued Interest and Dividends	10,773	43,639
Due from Local 641 Welfare Fund	64,528	31,044
Total Receivables	820,605	570,754
Property and Equipment - Net	358,533	449,531
Other Assets:		
Cash	3,810,812	3,614,447
		3,014,447
Prepaid Expenses	30,524	
Total Other Assets	3,841,336	3,614,447
Total Assets	22,066,350	53,485,351
T + 1 +1+,+		
Liabilities:		40= 440
Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses	54,751	127,419
Net Assets Available For Benefits	<u>\$ 22,011,599</u>	<u>\$ 53,357,932</u>

See Accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.

Statements of Changes in Net Assets Available for Benefits

	Years ended	
	February 29,	February 28,
Additions to Net Assets Attributed to:	<u>2 0 2 0</u>	<u>2019</u>
Investment Income:		
Net Appreciation (Depreciation) in Fair Value of Investments Interest and Dividends	\$ 637,548 715,289	\$ (711,135) 1,376,062
interest and Dividends	/13,209	1,570,002
Totals	1,352,837	664,927
Less: Investment Expenses	64,589	98,079
Net Investment Income	1,288,248	566,848
Employers' Contributions	3,515,879	3,233,300
Withdrawal Liability Income	1,273,348	793,873
Rental Income	113,029	106,451
Interest and Fees	186,561	186,215
Other Income	14,951	19,165
Total Additions	6,392,016	4,905,852
Deductions from Net Assets Attributed to:		
Benefits Paid to or for Participants	36,777,814	37,042,614
Administrative Expenses:		
Insurance	172,140	199,841
Salaries	164,820	187,452
Building Expenses	131,186	135,566
Employee Benefits	96,263	94,946
Depreciation	90,998	86,963
Actuarial Fees	64,150	48,300
Legal Fees	60,000	60,000
Accounting Fees	48,370	48,576
Office Expense Other Administrative Expenses	42,143 36,828	28,390
Other Administrative Expenses Computer Fees	31,693	15,014 23,800
Payroll Taxes	14,233	17,403
Meetings and Seminars	7,711	14,519
Total Administrative Expenses	960,535	960,770
•	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Total Deductions	37,738,349	38,003,384
Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits	(31,346,333)	(33,097,532)
Net Assets Available for Benefits - Beginning of Years	53,357,932	86,455,464
Net Assets Available for Benefits - End of Years	<u>\$ 22,011,599</u>	\$ 53,357,932

See Accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.

Notes to Financial Statements

(1) Description of the Plan

The following description of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Plan") provides only general information. Participants should refer to the Plan document for a more complete description of the Plan's provisions.

General - The Plan is a multiemployer, defined benefit pension plan which was established in accordance with an agreement entered into between Merchandise Drivers Local No. 641, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America with various employers. The Plan is administered by a Board of Trustees, comprised of union officials and management of certain employers covering eligible employees pursuant to a collective bargaining agreement between the Union and various employers. The Plan is subject to the provisions of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 ("ERISA") and the Internal Revenue Code.

Pension Benefits - The Plan provides several types of pension benefits. The benefits provided and eligibility requirements are as follows:

Normal Retirement - Age 65 with 5 years of Plan participation.

Early Retirement - Age 57 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641.

Disability Retirement - Must be eligible for a social security disability benefit, not working, have worked at least 20 days in covered employment in the 12 months immediately preceding disability, been in the employ of a contributing employer at the time of the disability, and either have at least 20 years of pension service regardless of age or have at least 15 years of pension service (at least one of which is earned within the three years prior to reaching age 47) earned with Local 641 and be at least 47 at the time of the disability.

Other benefit features available to participants include a pro-rata pension and husband and wife survivor's pension.

Vesting - Participants are vested once they have five years of vesting service or have satisfied the age and service requirements for a Normal or Early benefit.

Funding Policy - The Board of Trustees established a funding policy and method in order to promote the purpose of the Plan and to ensure compliance with ERISA. Each of the various employers contribute to the Plan the amounts required by the applicable Collective Bargaining Agreement. At February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the minimum funding standard account had a deficiency of \$317,901,947 and \$280,320,272 respectively.

(2) Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Basis of Accounting - The accompanying accounting financial statements are prepared on the accrual basis of accounting.

Investment Valuation and Income Recognition - Investments are reported at fair value. Fair value is the price that would be received to sell an asset or paid to transfer liability in an orderly transaction between market participants at the measurement date. Plan management determines the Plan's valuation policies utilizing information principally provided by the Plan's custodian.

Purchases and sales of securities are recorded on a trade-date basis. Interest income is recorded on the accrual basis. Dividends are recorded on the ex-dividend date. Net appreciation (depreciation) includes the Plan's gains and losses on investments bought and sold as well as held during the year.

Notes to Financial Statements

(2) Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Continued)

Contributions Receivable - Contributions receivable were determined by a review of subsequent period cash collections, therefore, an allowance for doubtful accounts is not considered necessary.

Property and Equipment - If an expenditure exceeding \$1,000 results in as asset having an estimated useful life that extends beyond the year of acquisition, the expenditure is capitalized. Property and Equipment are recorded at cost. Depreciation is provided using the straight line method over the estimated useful lives of the assets which is 31.5 years for the building and building improvements, and 5 or 7 years for furniture, fixtures and equipment.

Use of Estimates - The preparation of financial statements in accordance with accounting principles accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect reported amounts of assets, liabilities, and changes therein; disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities; and the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits at the date of the financial statements, and changes therein. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

Payment of Benefits - Benefit payments to participants are recorded upon distribution.

Long-lived Asset Impairment - The Plan reviews the carrying value of fixed assets for impairment whenever events and circumstances indicate that the carrying value of an asset may not be recoverable from the estimated future cash flows expected to result from its use and eventual disposition. In cases where undiscounted expected future cash flows are less than the carrying value, an impairment loss is recognized equal to an amount by which the carrying value exceeds the fair value of assets. The factors considered by management in performing this assessment include operating results, trends, and prospects, as well as the effects of obsolescence and other economic factors. For the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the Plan recorded no impairment charges against the carrying value of fixed assets.

Subsequent Events - The Plan has evaluated subsequent events through December 4, 2020, the date the financial statements were available to be issued.

Subsequent to the year ended February 29, 2020, the Plan prepared a notice of insolvency to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation ("PBGC"). In connection with this notice, the Plan submitted an application for financial assistance requesting that the PBGC provide supplemental funding for payment of benefits and reasonable administrative expenses incurred by the Plan after depletion of existing Plan assets.

In December 2019, a novel strain of coronavirus surfaced, and has spread around the world, with resulting business and social disruption. The coronavirus was declared a Public Health Emergency of International Concern by the World Health Organization on January 30, 2020. The operations of the Plan could indirectly be materially affected due to the negative economic impact of employers subject to the collective bargaining agreement and decline in financial markets. The extent to which the coronavirus may impact the activity of the Plan will depend on future developments, which are uncertain and cannot be predicted, including new information which may emerge concerning the severity of the coronavirus and the actions required to contain the coronavirus or treat its impact, among others.

Notes to Financial Statements

(3) Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits

Accumulated plan benefits are those future periodic payments that are attributable under the Plan's provisions to the service participants have rendered. Accumulated plan benefits include benefits expected to be paid to: (a) retired or terminated employees, or their beneficiaries, (b) inactive participants with a right to immediate or deferred pensions or their beneficiaries, and (c) active participants, or their beneficiaries. Benefits under the Plan are based on the rate of contribution by contributing employers, the number of pension credit years attained, the participant's age at retirement and the pension option selected.

The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits is determined by the Plan's consulting actuary and is that amount that results from applying actuarial assumptions to adjust accumulated plan benefits to reflect the time value of money (through discounts for interest) and the probability of payment (by means of decrements such as for death, disability, withdrawal or retirement) between the valuation date and the expected date of payment.

The significant actuarial assumptions used in the valuation as of March 1, 2019 were as follows:

Mortality:

Pre-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP-2014 Disabled Retiree

Turnover - No terminations of employment, other than death, disability, or pension will occur in the future.

Age at Pension - Active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. Actives with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 62. Separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 65.

Future Work Year - Each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.

Number of Active Participants - The number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Investment Yield for Valuation Purposes - 6.75% annual compound interest.

Investment Yield for Purposes of Accumulated Plan Benefits and Employer Withdrawal Liability - Same as that used in the basic valuation.

Administrative Expenses - \$1,000,000 annually.

Actuarial Funding Method - Accrued benefit unit credit.

The accumulated plan benefit information as of February 28, 2019 was as follows:

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits:

Vested Benefits:

Participants Currently Receiving Benefits Other Participants	\$339,046,941 _121,182,743
Total Vested Benefits	460,229,684
Non-Vested Benefits	510,724
Total Astronomial Description of Assessment Discording	¢ 460 740 400

<u> Total Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits</u>

Notes to Financial Statements

(3) Accumulated Plan Benefits (Continued)

The changes in the accumulated plan benefits from February 28, 2018 to February 28, 2019 were as follows:

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits - Beginning of Year	\$468,696,304
Additions (Deductions) During the Year Were Attributable to:	
Benefits Accumulated and Net Gains (Losses)	(1,300,095)
Benefits Paid	(37,042,614)
Passage of Time	30,386,813
Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits - End of Year	\$460,740,408

(4) Plan Termination

In the event the Plan terminates, the net assets of the Plan will be allocated as prescribed by ERISA and its related regulations generally to provide the following benefits in the order indicated:

- 1. Pension benefits to retirees or beneficiaries that are or could have been on the Pension Roll as of the beginning of the 3 year period ending on the termination date of the Plan;
- 2. Benefits generally guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC);
- 3. Benefits that are not forfeitable (vested) under the Plan; and
- 4. All other benefits under the Plan.

Certain benefits under the Plan are insured by the PBGC if the Plan terminates. Generally, the PBGC if the Plan terminates guarantees most vested normal retirement age benefits, early retirement benefits, and certain disability and survivor pensions. However, the PBGC does not guarantee all types of benefits under the Plan, and the amount of benefit protection is subject to certain limitations. Vested benefits under the Plan are guaranteed at the level in effect on the date of the Plan's termination. However, there is a statutory ceiling on the amount of an individual's monthly benefit that the PBGC guarantees, which is adjusted periodically.

(5) Investments

During the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the Plan's investments (including gains and losses on investments bought, sold and held during the years) appreciated (depreciated) in fair value by \$637,548 and \$(711,135), respectively.

(6) Fair Value Measurements

Financial Accounting Standard Board (FASB) Accounting Standards Codification (ASC) 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures, provides the framework for measuring fair value. That framework provides a fair value hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs to valuation techniques used to measure fair value. The hierarchy gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (level 1 measurements) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (level 3 measurements). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy under FASB ASC 820 are described as follows:

Level 1 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unadjusted quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in active markets that the Plan has the ability to access.

Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

Level 2 - Inputs to the valuation methodology include:

- quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets;
- quoted prices for identical or similar assets or liabilities in inactive markets;
- inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability;
- inputs that are derived principally from or corroborated by observable market data by correlation or other means;

If the asset or liability has a specified (contractual) term, the level 2 input must be observable for substantially the full term of the asset or liability.

Level 3 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unobservable and significant to the fair value measurement.

The asset's or liability's fair value measurement level within the fair value hierarchy is based on the lowest level of any input that is significant to the fair value measurement. Valuation techniques used need to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs.

Following is a description of the valuation methodologies used for assets at fair value. There have been no changes in the methodologies used at February 28, 2020 and 2019.

Money Market Funds: Valued using cost which approximates fair value.

U.S. Government Securities: Valued at the closing price reported in the active market in which the individual security is traded, if available. If quoted prices are not available, the bonds are valued by independent pricing services based on yields currently available on comparable securities of issuers with similar credit ratings. When quoted prices are not available for identical or similar bonds, the bond is valued under a discounted cash flows approach that maximizes observable inputs, such as current yields of similar instruments, but includes adjustment for certain risks that may not be observable, such as credit and liquidity risks.

Mutual funds: Valued at the daily closing price as reported by the Fund. Mutual funds held by the Plan are open-end mutual funds that are registered with the Securities and Exchange Commission. These funds are required to publish their daily net asset value (NAV) and to transact at that price. The mutual funds held by the Plan are deemed to be actively traded.

The preceding methods may produce a fair value calculation that may not be indicative of net realizable value or reflective of future fair values. Furthermore, although the plan believes its valuation methods are appropriate and consistent with other market participants, the use of different methodologies or assumptions to determine fair value of certain financial instruments could result in a different fair value measurement at the reporting date.

Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

The following table sets forth by level, within the fair value hierarchy, of the Plan's investment assets at fair value as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019:

	Assets at Fair Level 1	Value as of Fe Level 2	bruary 29, 2020 <u>Level 3</u>	<u>Total</u>
Money Market Funds U.S. Government Securities Mutual Funds	\$ 8,567,048 8,469,416	\$ 9,412 	\$ \$ 	8 8,567,048 9,412 8,469,416
<u>Total Investments</u>	<u>\$ 17,036,464</u>	\$ 9,412	\$ \$	§ 17,045,876
	A 4 4 T	77.1 CF		
	Assets at Fair Level 1	Level 2	bruary 28, 2019 Level 3	<u>Total</u>
Money Market Funds U.S. Government Securities Mutual Funds		Level 2	Level 3	Total \$ 24,262,325

Transfers Between Levels - The availability of observable market data is monitored to assess the appropriate classification of financial instruments within the fair value hierarchy. Changes in economic conditions or model-based valuation techniques may require the transfer of financial instruments from one fair value level to another. In such instances, the transfer is reported at the beginning of the reporting period. For the year ended February 29, 2020, there were no transfers in or out of levels 1, 2 or 3.

(7) Property and Equipment

Property and equipment as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 consisted of the following:

	<u>February 29, February 28, 2 0 2 0</u>
Land Building and Improvements Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment	\$ 119,575 \$ 119,575 2,717,052 2,717,052 112,197 112,197
Subtotal Less: Accumulated Depreciation	2,948,824 2,948,824 (2,590,291) (2,499,293)
Total Property and Equipment - Net	<u>\$ 358,533</u> <u>\$ 449,531</u>

Depreciation expense amounted to \$90,998 and \$86,963 in 2020 and 2019, respectively.

(8) Related Party Transactions

The Plan rents office space through operating leases to the Merchandise Drivers Local Union No. 641, Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund, and Teamsters Welfare Fund of Northern New Jersey Local 723. For the year ended February 29, 2020, rental income amounted to \$57,559, \$38,551 and \$16,919 respectively. For the year ended February 28, 2019, rental income amounted to \$57,157, \$38,467 and \$10,827 respectively.

Notes to Financial Statements

(8) Related Party Transactions (Continued)

Certain expenses are allocated between Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund and Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund on a pro-rata basis. Pension and Welfare contributions for Plan employees are charged to the Plans through the allocation of expenses. The amount due from Local 641 Welfare Fund at February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 was \$64,528 and \$31,044, respectively, resulting from the previously described transactions. This amount is unsecured and is typically repaid in the following fiscal year.

(9) Withdrawal of Contributing Employers

The employer companies who are under agreement with the Union are subject to the Multiemployer Pension Plan Act of 1980. The Act, among other items, imposes a liability receivable on employers who cease contributing to a pension plan for the amount of their prorata share of a pension plan's unfunded obligation for vested benefits. As of March 1, 2019, the date of the latest valuation, the Plan's unfunded obligations for vested benefits were \$406,871,752 as determined by the Plan's Actuary.

As of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the following employers had outstanding withdrawal liabilities balances due to the Plan with repayment terms as follows:

	<u>2020</u>	<u>2019</u>
\$15,963,520 original withdrawal liability balance as of 2/28/2015 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$199,544 through February 2035, with interest at 6.75 percent	\$ 14,842,949	\$ 15,174,970
\$8,635,420 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 28, 201 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$107,947.75 through February 28, 2034, with fixed interest at 6.75%		6,368,622
\$5,676,660 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 28, 201 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$70,958.25 through February 2034 with fixed interest at 6.75%		4,612,286
\$5,335,060 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 28, 201 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$66,688.25 through February 28, 2 with fixed interest at 6.75%	2 2032, 5,335,060	5,335,060
\$498,030 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 12, 2012 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$66,688.25 through March 2032, with fixed interest at 6.75%	291,156	291,156
\$4,322,560 original withdrawal liability balance as of March 2011 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$54,032 through March 2031, with fixed interest at 6.75%	4,322,560	4,322,560
Total Outstanding Withdrawal Liability Balance Less: Allowance for Collectability	35,057,029 (34,582,297)	36,104,654 (35,854,795)
Net Balance	<u>\$ 474,732</u>	<u>\$ 249,859</u>

Due to collectability concerns the outstanding withdrawal liability balances at February 29, 2020 and 2019 have been fully reserved. During the years ended February 29, 2020 and 2019, the Plan collected and recorded withdrawal liability income of \$1,273,348 and \$793,873, respectively.

Notes to Financial Statements

(10) Reconciliation of Financial Statements to Form 5500

The following is a reconciliation of net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 to the Form 5500:

	<u>2020</u>	<u>2019</u>
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Financial Statements	\$ 22,011,599	\$ 53,357,932
Appreciation in Value of Land and Building to Reflect Appraised Value	793,669	707,414
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Form 5500	\$ 22,805,268	\$ 54,065,346

The following is a reconciliation of the net increase (decrease) in net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the year ended February 29, 2020 to the Form 5500:

Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits per the	<u>2 0 2 0</u>
Financial Statements Add: Unrealized Appreciation in Real Estate per Form 5500	\$ (31,346,333) 86,255
Net (Loss) per the Form 5500	<u>\$ (31,260,078</u>)

(11) Plan Amendments

As a result of the Critical Status classification, several benefit changes have been made that became effective on the following dates:

Effective June 1, 2008

- 1. The monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The above changes will apply to all "re-retirements" (retiree that had returned to work) provided the initial retirement was on or after April 1, 2008.

Notes to Financial Statements

(11) Plan Amendments (Continued)

Effective October 1, 2009

1. There will be a new form of benefit which may be selected at retirement, the Joint & 75% Married Couple Form.

2. Participants who apply for a Normal or Early Pension, under the Joint & 75% Married Couple form, will have the opportunity to receive a reduced monthly pension as long as the participant lives, with the provision that following death, their surviving spouse will receive 75% of the reduced monthly pension.

3. The amount of the Joint & 75% Married Couple form will depend upon the age difference between the participant and their spouse.

Effective December 1, 2009

1. All increases in employers' hourly contribution rates effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward monthly retirement pensions.

2. All retired, separated vested, and active participants on behalf of whom the plan has received contributions on or after January 1, 2005 will be subject to a decrease in their pension amounts. All current retirees who are affected by this change will see a decrease in their monthly pension amount effective December 1, 2009.

Effective May 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641.

Effective November 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for disability pensions will be at age 47 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641, or at least 20 years of pension service with Local 641.

Effective January 1, 2012

1. The monthly pension benefit earned from January 1, 2012 forward will be capped at \$80 per year of service.

(12) Party-In-Interest Transactions

The Plan's investments in money market funds are managed by affiliates of US Bank, the Plan's custodian. As such, transactions in those money market funds qualify as exempt party-in-interest transactions.

(13) Pension Protection Act Zone Certification

In December 2014, the Multiemployer Pension Reform Act of 2014 ("MEPRA") was passed. This act includes a provision that gives trustees of deeply troubled plans the ability to help their plans avoid insolvency by reducing some benefits (including benefits in pay status), subject to various safeguards and requirements.

During the year ended February 29, 2020, the Plan's actuary has certified that the Pension Plan is in "Critical and Declining Status" (a Red Zone category) as of March 1, 2020, as per MEPRA. The certification indicated that the Pension Plan is projected to become insolvent during the year ended February 28, 2021.

Notes to Financial Statements

(14) Insolvency and the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation Funding

Subsequent to the year ended February 29, 2020, the Plan prepared a notice of insolvency to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC). In connection with this notice, the Plan submitted an application for financial assistance requesting that the PBGC provide supplemental funding for payment of benefits and reasonable administration expenses incurred by the Plan after the depletion of existing Plan assets.

(15) Employer Concentration

In August 2009, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to a modified labor agreement. The modified agreement included an 18-month suspension of union pension fund contributions, which will not require repayment. Subsequently, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to extend the modified labor agreement. The new agreement extended the suspension of union pension fund contributions through June 2011 and reduced the amount of those pension contributions by 75 percent once they restart. Contributions to the Plan recommenced on June 1, 2011. Participants employed by the YRC companies will not receive pension credits during the term of the suspension of contributions.

For the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, employers affiliated with YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC") made contributions of \$2,172,464 and \$1,783,357, respectively, which accounted for approximately 68% and 56% of total employers' contributions.

As of February 28, 2019, YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC"), who is a substantial employer, has accumulated significant delinquent contributions to the Plan. Due to the uncertainty of collection, the remaining unpaid contributions totaling \$1,323,931 have not been included in employers' contributions income or receivable in these financial statements. Under an agreement with YRC, the delinquent contributions are to be remitted as YRC completes the sale of certain of its assets.

(16) Retirement Plans

Multiemployer Pension Plan - The Plan contributes to one multiemployer defined benefit pension plan under the terms of a participation agreement that covers its employees. The multiemployer defined benefit pension plan is the Plan itself, as contributions made on behalf of Plan employees are paid through the allocation of shared expenses with the Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund. The risks of participating in multiemployer plans are different from single employer plans in the following aspects:

- a. Assets contributed to the multiemployer plan by one company may be used to provide benefits to employees of other participating companies.
- b. If a participating company stops contributing to the plan, the unfunded obligation of the plan may be borne by the remaining participating companies.
- c. If the Plan stops participating in the multiemployer plan, and continues in business, the Plan could be required to pay an amount, referred to as withdrawal liability, based on the unfunded status of the plan. The Plan has no intention of stopping its participation in the multiemployer plan.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Notes to Financial Statements

(16) Retirement Plans (Continued)

The Plan's participation in the multiemployer plan for the annual periods ending February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 is outlined in the table below. The "EIN/Pension Plan Number" column provides the employer identification number (EIN) and the three-digit plan number. The zone status is based on information that the Plan received from the plan and is certified by the plan's actuary. The "FIP/RP" Status" column indicates whether a funding improvement plan (FIP) or a rehabilitation plan (RP) is either pending or has been implemented. The Plan's participation agreement with the plan does not have an expiration date. There have been no significant changes that affect the comparability of 2020 and 2019 contributions.

			FIP/RP		Greater than	•	Date of
		Pension Protection		Contributions	5% of Total		Collective
	EIN/Pension	Act Zone Status	Pending/	of the Local	Contributions	Surcharge	Bargaining
Pension Fund	Plan Number	<u>2020</u> <u>2019</u>	<u>Implemented</u>	<u>2020</u> <u>2019</u>	<u>2020</u> <u>2019</u>	Imposed	Agreement
Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (1)	22-6220288/001	Critical & Critical Declining Declining		\$ 53,731 \$ 55,148	No No	Yes	N/A

⁽¹⁾ The contributions represent the Fund's allocated share of the total contributions made on behalf of its employees.

Other Multiemployer Plans - The Plan also contributes to a multiemployer plan that provides health and welfare benefits, including post-retirement health and welfare benefits. The Plan's allocated share of contributions to this other multiemployer plan for the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 amounted to \$42,532 and \$39,798, respectively.

(17) Tax Status

The Plan has received a determination letter from the Internal Revenue Service stating that it is a qualified plan and, therefore, exempt from federal income taxes under applicable sections of the Internal Revenue Code.

Accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America require Plan management to evaluate tax positions taken by the Plan and recognize a tax liability (or asset) if the Plan has taken an uncertain position that more likely than not would not be sustained upon examination by the Internal Revenue Service. The Plan administrator has analyzed the tax positions taken by the Plan, and has concluded that as of February 29, 2020, there are no uncertain positions taken or expected to be taken that would require recognition of a liability (or asset) or disclosure in the financial statements. The Plan is subject to routine audits by taxing jurisdictions, however there are currently no audits for ant tax period in progress.

(18) Risks and Uncertainties

Concentration of Credit Risk - The Plan maintains its cash in bank deposit accounts. The accounts at the bank are covered by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. With respect to employee benefit plans, the FDIC covers up to \$250,000 per participant's ascertainable interest in each bank account. The Plan has not experienced any losses on such accounts.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Notes to Financial Statements

(18) Risks and Uncertainties (Continued)

Investment Risk - The Plan invests in various types of investment securities. Investment securities are exposed to various risks, such as interest rate, market, and credit risks. Due to the level of risk associated with certain investment securities, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in the values of investment securities will occur in the near term and that such changes could materially affect the amounts reported in the statement of net assets available for benefits.

Actuarial Assumptions - The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits are reported based on certain assumptions pertaining to interest rates, inflation rates, and participant demographics, all of which are subject to change. Due to uncertainties inherent in the estimations and assumptions process, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in these estimates and assumptions in the near term would be material to the financial statements.

.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 001 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 29, 2020

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a) (b) <u>Identity of Issue,</u>	Description	(c) of Investment,	(d)	(e)
<u>Borrower,</u> <u>Lessor, or</u> <u>Similar Party</u>	Rate of Inter	<u>laturity Date,</u> <u>est, Collateral</u> turity Value	Cost	Current Value
Money Market Funds: * First American US Treasury Money	Var Rt	N/A	\$ 8,567,048	\$ 8,567,048
U.S. Government Securities: FHLMC GD FHLMC GD FNMA FNMA FNMA FNMA FNMA GNMA GNMA GNMA GNMA GNMA	48 1,156 856 1,289 994 581 1,454 1,527 589 152 25	9.500% 08/01/21 6.000% 04/01/28 7.000% 05/01/28 6.500% 12/01/28 6.500% 05/01/26 8.000% 11/01/27 6.500% 07/01/28 3.875% 04/20/24 7.000% 02/15/31 6.500% 03/15/31 7.500% 11/15/22	53 1,190 933 1,308 1,020 667 1,505 1,586 649 1	48 1,294 977 1,450 1,109 583 1,623 1,539 595 169 25
Total U.S. Government Securities	8,937	9,412		
Mutual Funds: Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond Pimco Real Return Fund Vanguard Short Term Inflation Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Vanguard S T Treasury Fd Ad	25,812 17,810 45,942 41,261 197,834 399,023		273,833 180,777 502,785 1,008,708 2,104,632 4,231,994	287,292 185,225 531,553 1,027,397 2,152,439 4,285,510
Total Mutual Funds			8,302,729	8,469,416
Total Investments			16,878,714	17,045,876
Interest Bearing Cash	3,810,811	3,810,811		
Total Assets Held For Investments	\$ 20,689,525	\$ 20,856,687		

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest

See Independent Auditors' Report.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 501 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 29, 2020

Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions

(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(h) Current	(i)
<u>Identity of</u> <u>Party Involved</u>	Description of Asset	Purchase Price	Selling Price	<u>Lease</u> <u>Rental</u>	Expense Incurred with Transaction	Cost of Asset	Value of Asset on Transaction Date	Net Gain or (Loss)
*	First American US Treasury Money Market CL Z Vanguard Short Term Inflation Vanguard ST Treasury	\$17,484,608 32,620 196,941	\$33,179,888 3,120,750 6,281,600	N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A	\$33,179,888 3,091,694 6,300,405	\$33,179,888 3,120,750 6,281,600	\$ 29,056 (18,805)

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest.

See Independent Auditors' Report.

Teamsters Local 641 Per 22-6220288/001 History of Contribution E For the Purpose of Estimating F

Year	<u>2021</u>	<u>2020</u>	<u>2019</u>	<u>2018</u>	<u>2017</u>	<u>2016</u>	<u>2015</u>
CBUs	802,262	895,803	843,731	942,741	1,028,697	1,045,986	1,166,459
Change	-10.44%	6.17%	-10.50%	-8.36%	-1.65%	-10.33%	-5.26%

Average Change -4.27%

Based upon the above, we are projecting the Plan's CBUs will continue to decrease at a rate of

nsion Plan
I
3ase Units
-uture Base Units

 2014
 2013
 2012
 2011
 2010
 2009
 2008

 1,231,278
 1,323,754
 1,225,486
 1,229,387
 1,257,626
 1,359,656
 1,447,640

 -6.99%
 8.02%
 -0.32%
 -2.25%
 -7.50%
 -6.08%

f 3% per year for the next ten years, then level off.

0+0

, 55

__-

. . _ _

12,,

. . . .

. . . .

- - - -

_ . . .

. . . .

1,01

_...

1/30

10.5

10/3

__,

2-100

_ .._

_----

2/13

__,,

_----

0.00

_ . _ .

NOTICE OF REINSTATEMENT OF SUSPENDED BENEFITS FOR PARTICIPANTS AND BENEFICIARIES OF THE TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN WHO WERE IN PAY STATUS ON[insert date of Plan's receipt of SFA]
On], the Joint Board of Trustees ("Board of Trustees" or "Board") of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan ("Plan") submitted an application to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation ("PBGC") for special financial assistance under the American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act of 2021. PBGC approved the application on The Plan [received] [anticipates receiving] special financial assistance of \$\frac{\\$XXX.XX}{2}\$ on].
A plan receiving special financial assistance must reinstate benefits suspended if suspension was under section 4245 of ERISA: "due to the insolvency of the Plan" and pay an amount equal to the sum of previously suspended monthly pension payments ("Make-up Payment").
Why am I receiving this notice?
The Plan's records show that you are currently in pay status and that the Plan implemented a suspension of benefits effective March1, 2020 and effective March 1, 2021, under section 4245 of ERISA "as the result of the Plan becoming insolvent".
What is my reinstated benefit and when will it start?
Your current monthly pension benefit, reflecting the suspension, is $$XXX.XX$. Your reinstated monthly pension benefit determined without regard to the suspension is $$XXX.XX$.
The Plan must reinstate your monthly pension benefit effective the month the Plan receives special financial assistance. Because the Plan received special financial assistance in the Plan is reinstating your monthly pension benefit of \$XXX.XXX starting with your] monthly pension payment.
What is the Make-up Payment?
The Make-up Payment is equal to the amount of your benefits suspended before the date PBGC pays special financial assistance to the Plan. The Make-up Payment may be calculated using the following formula:
Make-up Payment = $(A - B) \times C$ where:
A = The monthly pension benefit that would have been payable but for the suspension.
B = The monthly pension benefit payable during the suspension; and
C = The number of months during the period starting with the first month that you received a reduced benefit as a result of the suspension and ending the month before the month the Plan received special financial assistance.
How much is my Make-up Payment?
The Plan's records show that due to the suspension your monthly pension benefit of \$XXX.XX[was reduced to \$XXX.XX per month effective March 1, 2020, and \$XXX.XX effective March 1, 2021, resulting in a suspended benefit. You have been receiving this reduced monthly pension benefit for months, starting and ending, the month before the Plan's receipt of special financial assistance.

Your Make-up Payment is equal to [insert the solution of (A-B) \times C] (monthly suspended benefit of [insert solution of A-B] \times [insert C] months).

(a) The monthly pension benefit that would have been payable before the suspension \$X,XXX.XX

(b) The monthly pension benefit paid during the suspension \$X,XXX.XX

(c) The number of months. \$X,XXX.XX

Total Make-up Payment \$X,XXX.XX

If you become deceased before the Plan receives special financial assistance, you will not be eligible for a Make-up Payment because you will not be in "pay status" on that date.

[Only include this sentence if Plan furnishes the notice of reinstatement before the Plan receives SFA.]

How and when will the Plan pay the Make-up Payment?

The Plan will pay your Make-up Payment of \$XXX>XX as a lump sum on or before _____

May the Plan suspend my benefits again?

Upon receipt of special financial assistance, the Plan is not eligible to apply to the U.S. Department of the Treasury for approval to suspend or reduce your benefits under the Multiemployer Pension Reform Act of 2014.

However, if the Plan becomes insolvent (i.e., runs out of money) in the future, your monthly pension benefit may be reduced to the amount guaranteed by the PBGC under Federal law.

[Use the following, only if the Plan document contains a suspension of benefits provision that complies with section 203(a)(3)(B) of ERISA.]

The Plan also has the right to suspend the employer-derived portion of your monthly pension benefit during certain periods of employment and reemployment.

Taxes

Your reinstated monthly pension benefit is taxed under the same rules applicable to your monthly pension benefit before reinstatement.

If your Make-up Payment is more than the greater of \$750 or 10% of your annual rate of benefit payments, your Make-up Payment is eligible for a rollover to an IRA or an employer plan. The plan administrator will provide you additional information about your rollover options and the Federal income tax consequences of your decision.

If your Make-up Payment is less than or equal to the greater of \$750 or 10% of your annual rate of benefit payments, your Make-up Payment is not eligible for a rollover to an IRA or employer plan

Claims Process for Incorrect Calculations

If you think that your reinstated monthly benefit or your Make-up Payment was calculated incorrectly, you have the right to submit a claim to the Plan to have the calculation corrected. Your Plan's summary plan description contains the Plan's claims procedures, including information on your right to have a court review the Plan's final decision on your claim.

Access to Plan Documents

Under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA), you have the right to request a copy of plan documents and other information. The following documents may help you understand your rights relating to the reinstatement of your suspended monthly pension benefit and the Make-up Payment:

- The Plan document (including any amendments adopted to reflect the reinstatement of your suspended monthly pension benefit and the Make-up Payment), trust agreement, and other documents governing the Plan (such as collective bargaining agreements),
- The most recent summary plan description (SPD or plan brochure) and any summary of material modifications,
- The Plan's Form 5500 annual reports, including audited financial statements, filed with the U.S. Department of Labor,
- The annual funding notices furnished by the Plan,
- The Plan's application for special financial assistance and accompanying documentation,
- Actuarial reports, including reports prepared in anticipation of the receipt of special financial assistance, furnished to the Plan, and
- The Plan's current rehabilitation plan.

The plan administrator must respond to your request for these documents within 30 days and may charge you the cost per page to the Plan for the least expensive means of reproducing documents but cannot charge more than 25 cents per page. The Plan's Form 5500 Annual Return/Report of Employee Benefit Plan is also available free of charge at https://www.efast.dol.gov. Documents relating to the Plan's application for special financial assistance are available free of charge at pbgc.gov.

Assistance with Your Questions

If you have any questions about the Plan, the reinstatement of your benefits, or the Make-up Payment, or if you believe that information used to calculate your reinstated benefit or the Make-up Payment is incorrect, please contact the Plan office at

Teamsters Local 641 Benefit Fund 714 Rahway Ave-2nd Floor, Union, NJ 07083 Tel# 908-687-4488 Fax 908-687-8368 www.641funds.org

If you have any questions about your rights under ERISA or need assistance:

- In obtaining documents from the Plan office; or
- With a denied claim relating to:
 - o The reinstatement of your suspended monthly pension benefit (including any failure to reinstate the suspended benefit effective as of the date the Plan receives special financial assistance), or
 - o The calculation or payment of the Make-up payment (including any failure pay the Make-up Payment when due.

You can speak to an employee of the Employee Benefits Security Administration (EBSA) who has expertise in ERISA and employee benefits. You may contact EBSA by phone at 1-866-444-3272, or online at **askebsa.dol.gov** to communicate directly with an EBSA Benefits Advisor. An EBSA Benefits Advisor will review and discuss your issue with you. When appropriate, the Benefits Advisor can contact the Plan and attempt to address issues through voluntary compliance.

Very truly yours,

Diane Florian

Plan Manager For the Board of Trustees

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan 22-6220288/001

Participant Trace from 3/1/2020 to 3/1/2021

	A .:	Terminated	D: 11 1	Retirees and	
	Actives	Vested	Disabled	Beneficiaries	Total
As of 3/1/2020	516	602	6	2,542	3,666
Terminated Vested	(13)	13			0
Terminated Non-Vested	(58)				(58)
Became Disabled					0
Retired	(14)	(28)		42	0
Died*		(50)	(1)	(184)	(235)
Child Support Ended					0
New Beneficiaries		35		32	67
New Alternate Payees				2	2
New Hire	48				48
Returned to Work	2	(1)			1
Data Adjustments	<u>(2)</u>			<u>11</u>	<u>9</u>
As of 3/1/2021	479	571	5	2,445	3,500

^{*} Includes results of PBI search results, which revealed some terminated vested participants have been deceased for years with eligible spouses.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN AMENDMENT NUMBER: 2021-3

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees ("Trustees") maintains the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan (the "Plan); and

WHEREAS, the Trustees have the power to amend the Plan pursuant to Section D.01; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees desire to amend the Plan effective March 1, 2021 to clarify and modify the definition of Prohibited Employment for purposes of the Suspension of Benefits provisions of the Plan, and

NOW, THEREFORE, the Plan is amended as follows:

Effective March 1, 2021, Section 10.03 is amended as follows:

10.03 Prohibited Employment

Employment or self-employment, other than managerial, for which the Pensioner is compensated by an Employer who is a signatory or is otherwise bound to the then-current New Jersey-New York General Trucking Supplemental Agreement or continues to work for the last Employer the Pensioner worked for at the time the Pensioner retires or returns to work for that Employer (whether contributions are required to be made to the Fund for such employment or not), and is

- A. in the same industry in which Employees covered by the Plan worked at the effective date of the affected Pensioner's pension, and in the same profession, trade or craft which the affected Pensioner worked at any time that was classed as Covered Employment for the Pensioner, or any employment covered by a Participation Agreement; and
- B. over the following hour threshold:
 - 1. Before age 65: at least 1 hour in a month
 - 2. After age 65; at least 40 hours in a month
- C. in the following geographic area:
 - 1. Before age 65; anywhere
 - 2. After age 65: in the work jurisdiction under the New Jersey-New York General Trucking Supplemental Agreement.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Trustees have caused this Amendment to be executed this _	31	day of
<u>March</u> , 2021		
Union Trustee Hay Mills Employer Trustée		
Union Trustee		
Inion Trustee		

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Trustees have of	caused this Amendment to be executed this 31 da	y of
, 2021		
Bellion be		<u> </u>
Union Trustee	Employer Trustee	
May Mills		
Union Trustee		
De la companya della companya della companya de la companya della		
Onion Trustee		

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN AMENDMENT NUMBER: 2021-

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees ("Trustees") maintains the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan (the "Plan); and

WHEREAS, the Trustees have the power to amend the Plan pursuant to Section D.01; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees have agreed to apply to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation ("PBGC") for Special Financial Assistance ("SFA") pursuant to Section 4262 of ERISA, for the sole purpose reinstating benefits and paying its reasonable overhead administrative expenses, suspended effective March 1, 2020 and further reduced on March 1, 2021 as a result of the Plan's insolvency; and

WHEREAS, as a condition of the PBGC providing the Plan with SFA the Plan is required to be amended effective through the end of the last Plan Year 2051 with the language contained in this Amendment; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees desire to amend the Plan effective upon execution by the Trustees of this Amendment to include the language required by the PBGC as contained in 29 CFR §4262.6(e)(1) for purposes of the Plan qualifying for SFA

NOW, THEREFORE, the Plan is amended as follows:

Effective July 14, 2021 the Plan is amended as follows to add the following provision:

16.15 Special Financial Assistance Provision

Beginning with the SFA measurement date selected by the Plan in the Plan's application for special financial assistance, the Plan shall be administered in accordance with the restrictions and conditions specified in section 4262 of ERISA and 29 CFR part 4262. This Amendment is contingent upon approval of the PBGC of the Plan's application for special financial assistance.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Trustees have cau	sed this Amendment to be executed this15th day of
<u>JULY</u> , 2021	
Mellion line	DIVIL
Union Trustee Mills	Employer Trustee
Union Trustee	

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN AMENDMENT NUMBER: 2021-

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees ("Trustees") maintains the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan (the "Plan); and

WHEREAS, the Trustees have the power to amend the Plan pursuant to Section D.01; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees have agreed to apply to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation ("PBGC") for Special Financial Assistance ("SFA") pursuant to Section 4262 of ERISA, for the sole purpose reinstating benefits and paying its reasonable overhead administrative expenses, suspended effective March 1, 2020 and further reduced on March 1, 2021 as a result of the Plan's insolvency; and

WHEREAS, as a condition of the PBGC providing the Plan with SFA the Plan is required to be amended effective through the end of the last Plan Year 2051 with the language contained in this Amendment; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees desire to amend the Plan effective upon execution by the Trustees of this Amendment to include the language required by the PBGC as contained in 29 CFR §4262.6(e)(1) for purposes of the Plan qualifying for SFA

NOW, THEREFORE, the Plan is amended as follows:

Effective July 14, 2021 the Plan is amended as follows to add the following provision:

16.15 Special Financial Assistance Provision

Beginning with the SFA measurement date selected by the Plan in the Plan's application for special financial assistance, the Plan shall be administered in accordance with the restrictions and conditions specified in section 4262 of ERISA and 29 CFR part 4262. This Amendment is contingent upon approval of the PBGC of the Plan's application for special financial assistance.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Trustees have cause	ed this Amendment to be executed this	day of _
, 2021		
William Prince		
Union Trustee	Employer Trustee	
Jan Mills		
Union Trustee		
a Pulle		
Union Trustee		

Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083

Telephone: (908) 687-4488

Fax: (908) 687-8368

C11 P. 117

June 25, 1993

TO: ALL EMPLOYERS CONTRIBUTING TO

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 WELFARE AND/OR

PENSION FUNDS

RE: AMENDMENT TO TRUST AGREEMENTS

To Whom It May Concern:

Kindly be advised that the Boards of Trustees have amended both the Pension and Welfare Restated Trust Agreements by adding the following sentence at the end of Section 5.5:

All Employer contributions shall be received no later, than the 10th day of the next month for all payroll periods during the preceding month. Payments not received by the 20th day shall be in default and interest charges will commence from the 10th day of the month.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact this office for assistance.

Very truly yours,

Lawrence McDermott

Administrator

LMcD/mag

via: Certified Mail

Return Receipt Requested

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Restatement as of March 1, 2011

Table of Contents

Arti	<u>icle</u> <u>Description</u>	<u>Page</u>
1	Definitions	1
2	Prior Plans and Merger Dates	5
3	Participation	6
4	Pension Service	7
5	Vesting Service and Vesting	8
6	Break in Service and Frozen Normal Pension	9
7	Types of Benefit, Amounts, and Eligibility	11
8	Married Couple Form	17
9	Suspension of Normal, Service and Early Pension Benefits	20
10	Normal Pension Earned After Normal, Service and Early Pension Date	23
11	Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension	25
12	Beneficiary	26
13	Qualified Domestic Relations Order	27
14	Direct Rollover	30
15	Claim Denial Appeal Procedure	32
16	Miscellaneous	34
17	Amendment and Termination	37
18	Appendix A – History of Normal Pension	39

1 Definitions

The following terms shall have the meanings specified below:

1.01 BREAK YEAR: means a Year after the participant's Merger Date during which, while a participant in the Plan, the participant does not earn at least 500 hours of Vesting Service and does not earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service.

A Break Year shall not be charged to a participant for a Year after 1984 during which the participant is absent from employment that would earn Vesting Service because the participant becomes pregnant and gives birth, or otherwise experiences a termination of pregnancy, fathers a child, adopts a child, or cares for the participant's child immediately following such child's birth or adoption. However, if the Year in which the event described in the preceding sentence occurs is not a Break Year for the participant without the exclusion provided by such, then the immediately following Year shall not be a Break Year for the participant either.

A Break Year shall not be charged to a participant for a Year in which the participant is totally disabled for more than six months.

A Break Year shall not be charged to a participant for a Year if the participant is protected against such a Break Year by applicable federal veterans' reemployment rights legislation.

The provisions of the prior three paragraphs shall not operate, alone, to protect the participant from having a portion of the participant's Normal Pension classed as Frozen Normal Pension.

1.02 CAPPED CONTRIBUTIONS: mean contributions made on a member's behalf, but limited to the contribution rate in effect on 7/31/2003. If an employer does not have a contribution rate as of 7/31/2003, Future Annual Accruals after 5/31/2008, are determined as follows:

The Target Accrual (X) shall be defined as the product of A, B, and C, below, where:

- A. is the hourly contribution rate as of July 31, 2003 for National Master Freight, and
- B. is 1,920 hours, and
- C. is 1%.

The Future Annual Accrual shall be defined as the Target Accrual multiplied by D and divided by E, where:

- D. is the Actual Year's contribution on the Employee's behalf, and
- E. is the Expected Contribution on the Employee's behalf if he were working full-time (assumed to be 160 hours per month) at the National Master Freight contribution rate. For example, if the National Master Freight Agreement rate increases from \$8.61 to \$9.41 as of August 1, the Future Annual Accrual for that Year is based on:

$$(160 \times 7 \times \$8.61) + (160 \times 5 \times \$9.41) = \$17,171.20$$

- 1.03 CODE: means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended from time to time.
- 1.04 COVERED EMPLOYMENT: means employment for which contributions to the Fund are required by the terms of a collective bargaining agreement between an Employer and the Union, or in an agreement between an Employer and the Trustees.
- 1.05 EMPLOYEE: means a person in the employ of an Employer who works in a classification for which the Union acts as collective bargaining representative. The term also means a person for whom contributions are required to be made to the Fund in accordance with a written agreement between an Employer and the Trustees.
- 1.06 EMPLOYER: means any Employer who is required to pay contributions to the Fund for the purposes of the Plan as the result of an agreement between such Employer and the Union, or between such Employer and the Trustees.
- 1.07 ERISA: means the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended from time to time.
- 1.08 FUND: means the trust estate created by and defined in the Trust Agreement.
- 1.09 PARTICIPATION: means the date upon which the participant becomes a participant in the Plan in accordance with Article 3. In the event a participant incurs a Break In Service when the participant is not vested and the participant's lost Normal Pension and Vesting Service are not reinstated as a result of the provisions of Section 6.04, the participant shall be considered to have no Participation. However, should the participant again satisfy the participation requirements of Article 3, the participant shall be assigned a new Participation in accordance with the provisions of this section, based upon the participant's reemployment.
- 1.10 PENSION SERVICE: means, for time before the participant's Merger Date, such time that was classed as Pension Service under the terms of the pertinent Prior Plan provisions and, for time after the participant's Merger Date, time for which Employers are required to contribute to the Fund on such participant's Covered Employment in accordance with a collective bargaining agreement between an Employer and the Union or between an Employer and the Trustees.
- 1.11 PENSIONER: means a person, formerly an Employee, who is receiving, properly, pension benefits provided for herein.
- 1.12 PLAN: means the "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN", and is the entire arrangement to provide pension and other benefits to Employees and others, negotiated by collective bargaining agreements, funded by Employers, operated under the direction of Trustees appointed and governed by the terms of the Trust Agreement, the benefit provisions of which are embodied in the Plan of Benefits.
- 1.13 PLAN YEAR: means the 12 consecutive calendar months, March 1st through the following February. The fiscal records of the Plan are kept on the basis of the Plan Year.

- 1.14 RELATED EMPLOYMENT: means employment, after 1975, by a participant with an otherwise contributing Employer for which such Employer is not required by agreement with the Union or with the Trustees to contribute to the Fund, provided such employment is not separated from at least one hour of Covered Employment that the participant earns with the same Employer, by a quit, discharge or retirement. Such employment includes, during the time that the Employer is required to contribute to the Fund:
 - A. each such hour for which the participant is paid, or entitled to payment, for the performance of duties for the Employer;
 - B. each such hour for which the participant is paid, or entitled to payment, by the Employer on account of a period of time during which no duties are performed by the participant (irrespective of whether the employment relationship has terminated) due to vacation, holiday, illness, incapacity (including disability), layoff, jury duty, military duty (in the U.S. armed forces) or leave of absence, provided such non-work period of time immediately succeeds the participant's employment in a position described in Subsection A, or in Section 1.05. Notwithstanding the preceding sentence:
 - 1. no more than 501 hours of Related Employment shall be credited under this Subsection B. to a participant on account of any single continuous period during which the participant performs no duties for the Employer;
 - 2. an hour for which the participant is directly or indirectly paid, or entitled to payment, on account of a period during which no duties are performed by the participant shall not be credited to the participant if such payment is made or due under a plan maintained solely for the purpose of complying with applicable worker's compensation, or unemployment compensation, or disability insurance laws; and
 - 3. hours shall not be credited for a payment which solely reimburses a participant for medical or medically-related expenses incurred by the participant.

For purposes of this Subsection B, a payment shall be deemed to be made by, or due from, the Employer regardless of whether such payment is made by or due from the Employer directly, or indirectly through, among others, a trust fund, or insurer, to which the Employer contributes or pays premiums and regardless of whether contributions made or due to the trust fund, insurer, or other entity are for the benefit of a particular participant or are on behalf of a group of participants in the aggregate.

C. Each such hour for which back pay, irrespective of mitigation of damages, is either awarded or agreed to by the Employer. Such hour shall be credited to the participant as if it had been worked on the date <u>for which</u> the award is made. The same hours of service shall not be credited both under A or B, as the case may be, and under this C.

The number of hours to be credited hereunder for reasons other than the performance of duties shall be determined pursuant to Title 29, Subchapter C, Part 2530.22b2 (b) & (c) of the Code of Federal Regulations which is herein incorporated by reference.

For the purposes of this section, the term "Employer" shall include any organization which, with an Employer, is a member of a controlled group of businesses within the meaning of Section 414 (b) & (c) of the Code.

- 1.15 TRUST AGREEMENT: means the instrument (including any amendments thereto and modifications and restatements thereof), dated originally as of 3/1/74, executed by the Union, certain Employer representatives and Trustees.
- 1.16 TRUSTEE: means a Trustee designated in the Trust Agreement, together with such Trustee's successor or successors, designated in the manner provided therein.
- 1.17 UNION: means the Merchandise Drivers Local 641, I.B.T.
- 1.18 VESTING SERVICE: means Covered Employment and Related Employment.
- 1.19 YEAR: means the calendar year, January 1st through the following December 31st.

2 Prior Plans and Merger Dates

- 2.01 GENERAL. The current plan is an amalgamation of three separate Prior Plans that existed independently at one time. It is intended that pension benefits that accrued under each of the Prior plans prior to its amalgamation into the current plan be preserved, subject to plan provisions for vesting.
- 2.02 PRIOR PLANS. The plans that had existed independently at one time which are, for the purposes of the Plan, now called "Prior Plans" are:
 - A. Prior Plan A: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan as it existed prior to its merger with Prior Plans B and C:
 - B. Prior Plan B: Teamsters Local 660 Pension Plan; and
 - C. Prior Plan C: Teamsters Local 641 and Allied Industries Pension Plan.
- 2.03 MERGER DATES. The term, "Merger Date", for any one person means the date on which the Prior Plan in which the person was a participant amalgamated with one or both of the other Prior Plans. Such Merger Date for each of the Prior Plans is:
 - A. For Prior Plan A: 12/31/89;
 - B. For Prior Plan B: 12/31/89; and
 - C. For Prior Plan C: 5/1/93.

If an Employee was not a participant in a Prior Plan, the Merger Date for such an Employee shall be the date such participant first works in Covered Employment.

3 Participation

- 3.01 PARTICIPATION AFTER 1989. After 1989, an Employee who is employed by an Employer, to such an extent that the Employee earns at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service within one Year, shall become a participant in the Plan on the first day of the Year immediately after the Year of such employment.
 - A person who is already a participant on the person's Merger Date shall continue as a participant subject to all Plan provisions.
- 3.02 ALTERNATE PARTICIPATION AFTER 1989. An Employee who earns at least 1000 hours of Vesting Service during a period of 12 consecutive months ending after 1989 shall become a participant in the Plan on the January 1st nearest to the end of such 12 consecutive month period unless already a participant.
 - If an Employee who is not already a participant experiences a period of 12 consecutive months (measured from the date of the Employee's first employment with an Employer) ending after 1989 during which the Employee does not earn at least 1000 hours of Vesting Service, then the Employee shall become a participant on the January 1st of the Year immediately following the first Year in which the participant earns at least 1000 hours of Vesting Service, unless already a participant.
- 3.03 ELIGIBLE SURVIVING SPOUSE AND ALTERNATE PAYEE OF A PARTICIPANT. An eligible surviving spouse, who is entitled to receive a periodic benefit in accordance with Article 8 or 11 of the Plan shall be a participant in the Plan. A person who becomes an alternate payee in accordance with Article 14 of the Plan shall be a participant in the Plan.
- 3.04 TERMINATION OF PARTICIPATION. A participant's participation in the Plan shall cease on the earlier of:
 - A. the death of the participant; and
 - B. the time when the participant no longer has any Normal Pension or Vesting Service hereunder and is not in a class described in Section 3.03.

4 Pension Service

- 4.01 AMOUNT OF PENSION SERVICE EARNED BEFORE MERGER DATE. The amount of Pension Service a Plan participant has on the participant's Merger Date is that which was credited to such participant as of the participant's Merger Date under Prior Plan provisions.
- 4.02 AMOUNT OF PENSION SERVICE EARNED AFTER MERGER DATE. Credit for service after the participant's Merger Date shall be granted to an Employee at the rate of one-quarter of a year of Pension Service for each 250 hours of Pension Service the participant earns in a Year.
- 4.03 PROVISIONS AND LIMITS ON EARNING PENSION SERVICE. No more than one year of Pension Service may be earned by an Employee in any one Year.
 - Pension Service may be earned only while the Employee is a participant in the Plan and in the Year immediately preceding the Employee's Participation.
- 4.04 SELF-EMPLOYMENT. No Pension Service shall be granted for any self-employed time.

5 Vesting Service and Vesting

- 5.01 AMOUNT OF VESTING SERVICE. A participant shall be granted a year of Vesting Service for each Year after the participant's Merger Date in which the participant earns at least 1000 hours of Vesting Service.
 - Whatever Vesting Service the participant had as of the participant's Merger Date shall remain to the credit of the participant unless forfeited by Plan provisions.
- 5.02 VESTING AFTER MERGER DATE. A participant shall be considered vested (i.e., has a non-forfeitable, except for death, right to the participant's Normal Pension) at the earliest date after the participant's Merger Date (unless already vested by prior Plan provisions) on which the participant:
 - A. attains Normal Pension Age;
 - B. has at least ten years of Vesting Service (five years of Vesting Service if not represented by a collective bargaining agreement); or
 - C. has satisfied the age and service requirements for an Early Pension hereunder; or
 - D. has at least five years of Vesting Service and has at least one hour of Vesting Service earned after 3/1/99.

6 Break in Service and Frozen Normal Pension

6.01 BREAK IN SERVICE. If a participant incurs a Break Year after the participant's Merger Date, then the participant shall have incurred a Break In Service. All of the participant's Normal Pension and Vesting Service earned before the end of such Break Year shall be forfeited unless the participant is vested. If such forfeited Normal Pension is either vested or reinstated in accordance with the provisions of Section 6.04, such Normal Pension shall then be classed as a "Frozen Normal Pension".

For the limited purpose of determining whether a Normal Pension becomes classed as a Frozen Normal Pension and notwithstanding the exceptions in Section 1.01, the definition of a Break Year is modified to the extent that a Break Year for a participant means a Year during which the participant does not earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service.

The provisions of this section are subject to the provisions of Section 6.04.

6.02 BREAK IN SERVICE AND VESTING. Once a participant is "vested", the participant has a non-forfeitable (except for death) right to the participant's Normal Pension.

If a Break In Service occurs after the participant is vested, the participant's Normal Pension and Vesting Service shall not be forfeited. Nevertheless, the participant's Normal Pension earned before the Break In Service shall then be classed as a "Frozen Normal Pension".

- 6.03 FROZEN NORMAL PENSION. A segment of broken service means, for a participant:
 - A. a period of time during which the participant is a participant in the Plan that does not contain a Year which causes a Break In Service for the participant, but which immediately precedes a Break In Service, which period is not lost because of the Plan's vesting provisions, or is later reinstated; and
 - B. a period of time during which the participant is a participant in the Plan that does contain a Year which causes a Break In Service, which period is not lost because of the Plan's vesting provisions, or is later reinstated, and which commences with a Break Year that causes the Break In Service and ends with the death or entitlement of the participant to a pension or the beginning of a Year in which the participant earns at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service or at least 500 hours of Vesting Service, whichever first occurs.

The Normal Pension for a participant attributable to a segment of broken service described in A. shall be that which is calculated at the end of such segment employing the contributions required on the participant's Covered Employment in such segment and the then current benefit formula in effect at the end of such segment.

The Normal Pension for a participant attributable to a segment of broken service described in B. shall be that which is calculated at the end of such segment employing the contributions required on the participant's Covered Employment in such segment and the then current benefit formula in effect on the day before the beginning of such segment.

Upon the occurrence of a segment of broken service because of a Break In Service, a calculation shall be made of the Normal Pension attributable to such segment and such Normal Pension shall be classed as Frozen Normal Pension. The amount of such Frozen Normal Pension shall not be changed in the future except by positive action by the Trustees.

For the limited purpose of determining whether a Normal Pension becomes classed as a Frozen Normal Pension and notwithstanding the exceptions in Section 1.01, the definition of a Break Year is modified to the extent that a Break Year for a participant means a Plan Year during which the participant does not earn at least one quarter of a year of Pension Service.

The Frozen Normal Pension can be unfrozen for Break Years after 12/31/1988, i.e., calculated based upon current Plan provisions if greater, if a participant incurs no more than one Break Year in a row and accumulates 10 years of Pension Service without incurring another Break Year.

- 6.04 REINSTATEMENT. If a participant who has experienced a Break In Service after the participant's Merger Date, is not vested at the time of such Break In Service, and works enough in a subsequent Year to earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service in a Year or to be credited with at least 500 hours of Vesting Service for such Year, and such Year occurs before the number of consecutive Break Years charged to the participant equals the number of years of Vesting Service, or five if greater, the participant has immediately prior to the Break In Service, then the Frozen Normal Pension and Vesting Service lost by such Break In Service shall be reinstated. The amount of the Frozen Normal Pension shall not be increased as a result of the provisions of this subsection.
- 6.05 DEEMED DISTRIBUTION. If a participant experiences a Break In Service at a time when such participant is not vested, a distribution of the participant's interest in the Plan shall be deemed to be made to the participant. The value of such distributed interest shall be zero.

7 Types of Benefit, Amounts, and Eligibility

A participant may choose only one among the benefits the participant may be entitled to upon commencing a benefit hereunder. A participant shall have only one Normal or Early Pension Date under the Plan and a participant may not have more than one such Date.

7.01 Normal Pension

Eligibility:

NORMAL PENSION AGE: means the first day on or after the participant's 65th birthday on which the participant has been a Plan participant continuously for at least five years (prior to 1999, ten years).

NORMAL PENSION DATE: for a participant hereunder shall be the first day of the month coinciding with or, otherwise, next following the latest of A, B, and C below:

- A. the attainment of the participant's Normal Pension Age;
- B. the date of the participant's proper application for pension to the Trustees; and
- C. the participant's cessation of work at employment that would earn Vesting Service hereunder.

Each participant who attains Normal Pension Date shall be granted a monthly pension hereunder. Such pension shall be equal to the amount below.

Amount:

The Normal Pension Amount at a particular date of determination is the sum of:

Pre-Merger

1. the participant's monthly accrued Prior Plan Normal Pension benefit as of the Merger Date in accordance with the applicable table contained in Appendix A and the hourly contribution rate (as applicable) in effect as of such Merger Date; and

Post-Merger Through 5/31/2008

2. 2.12% (2.00% if the date of determination is before 10/1/92) of the total of Employer Capped Contributions required to be made to the Plan on the Employee's Covered Employment after the Employee's Merger Date up to May 31, 2008; and;

After 5/31/2008

3. 1.00% of the total of Employer Capped Contributions required to be made to the Plan on the Employee's Covered Employment after May 31, 2008

through December 31, 2011.

Amounts earned in 1 and 2 above are paid 13 times a year with the 13th check payable in December. Amounts earned after 5/31/2008 are payable 12 times a year.

If the participant has been credited with an amount of Frozen Normal Pension, the Normal Pension for such participant shall be the sum of such Frozen Normal Pension and any benefit credited to the participant, in accordance with the foregoing, for time after the effective date of the crediting of such Frozen Normal Pension.

No Normal Pension shall be earned by a participant for any Year after the participant's Merger Date during which such participant does not earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service except for the year immediately preceding the participant's Participation and the Year in which the effective date of the participant's pension occurs.

No Normal Pension may be earned for self-employment.

7.02 Early Pension Benefit

Eligibility:

The Early Pension Date for a participant hereunder shall be the first day of the month coinciding with or, otherwise, next following the latest of A, B, C and D below:

- A. the participant's 57th birthday;
- B. the participant's earning of at least 15 years of Pension Service with Local 641.
- C. the date of the participant's proper application for pension to the Trustees; and
- D. the participant's cessation of work at employment that would earn Vesting Service hereunder.

Each participant who attains Early Pension Date shall be granted a monthly pension hereunder. Such pension shall be equal to the amount below.

Amount:

Such monthly pension shall be calculated as if it were a Normal Pension and then reduced by .0050 for each whole calendar month that the participant's Early Pension Date precedes age 62.

If a participant's Age plus Pension Service on the Early Pension Date is equal to or greater than 90, the reduction is .0025.

Prior Plan C

However, if the participant has any Normal Pension benefit earned under Prior Plan C, the amount of such participant's monthly Early Pension shall be calculated as if it were a Normal Pension and then reduced by .006 for each of the first 60 whole calendar months that the participant's Early Pension Date precedes the first day of the month coinciding with, or, otherwise, next following the participant's 65th birthday and reduced further by .002917 for each whole calendar month of the balance.

7.03 Disability Pension

Eligibility:

The Disability Pension Date for a participant hereunder shall be the first day of the month following cessation of the participant's employment because of such total disability upon which <u>all</u> the following conditions are met:

- A. the participant has not yet attained age 57;
- B. the start of the participant's total disability, as determined by the Trustees, based upon the participant's Social Security Administration disability award, and upon any other factors the Trustees deem to be relevant, the participant has at least 15 years of Pension Service and is at least 47 years of age, or the participant has at least 20 years of Pension Service regardless of age;
- C. the participant is totally disabled and does not work;
- D. the participant's disability does not commence, or be caused by an incident that occurred, or condition that started, during a period of substantial gainful employment not covered by the Plan as Vesting Service;
- E. the participant's disability does not:
 - 1. occur while engaged in criminal activity; or
 - 2. arise from an intentionally self-inflicted injury; or
 - 3. arise from service in the armed forces of any country which prevents a return to employment and for which the participant receives a military pension except as otherwise prescribed by law;
- F. the participant worked at least 20 days in Pension Service during the 12 consecutive calendar months that immediately precede the calendar month in which the total disability starts (as determined by the Social Security Administration); and
- G. the participant has submitted a proper application for pension to the

Trustees.

No Disability Pension may be commenced for a participant after the effective date of the participant's Normal or Early Pension hereunder even if the effective date of such Disability Pension is proposed to be prior to the effective date of such Normal or Early Pension.

A participant shall be considered "totally disabled" for a calendar month only if the participant is entitled to receive a Social Security Disability monthly benefit for such month and does not work in such month.

Upon recovery from total disability prior to age 65, the participant's Disability Pension shall be terminated.

Each participant who attains Disability Pension Date shall be granted a monthly pension hereunder.

Amount:

Such pension shall be a monthly benefit equal to the participant's Normal Pension benefit, but no more than \$450 per month.

However, if the participant has any Normal Pension earned under Prior Plan C, the amount of such participant's monthly Disability Pension shall be the sum of A and B below:

- A. Early Pension Amount calculated using no more than 120 months in the reduction, using the participant's Normal Pension earned under Prior Plan C before the participant's Merger Date; and
- B. Normal Pension Amount earned after the participant's Merger Date, but not more than that amount which, when added to the amount calculated in A, equals \$450.

7.04 Mandatory Distributions

Any contrary provisions of the Plan notwithstanding, payment of benefits to which the participant is entitled by reason of having satisfied the pertinent service requirement from the Plan to a participant who reaches age 70 and 1/2 after 1987 must begin no later than the April 1st immediately following the calendar year in which the participant reaches age 70 and 1/2, but such payments need not begin prior to 4/1/90.

Payment of benefits, to which the Participant is entitled by reason of having satisfied the pertinent service requirement, from the Plan to a participant who reached age 70 and 1/2 before 1988 but after 1984 shall begin no later than the April 1st immediately following the calendar year in which the participant reaches age 70 and 1/2, or, if later and the participant was not a 5% owner of one of the Employers, the April 1st immediately following the calendar year in which the participant retires.

If the participant reached age 70 and 1/2 before 1985, payment of benefits, to which the participant is entitled by reason of having satisfied the pertinent service requirement, from the Plan shall begin no later than the December 1st of the calendar year in which the participant reached age 70 and 1/2 or in which the participant retires, but such date need not be before 1983.

7.05 Duration of Normal and Early Pensions

Unless the pension benefit is being paid in the Married Couple form, each Normal and Early pension benefit shall be paid in monthly installments starting with the participant's Pension Date and ending with the payment due for the month in which the death of the Pensioner occurs.

7.06 Duration of Disability Pension

Each Disability Pension shall be paid in monthly installments starting with the participant's Disability Pension Date and ending with the payment due for the month in which the Disability Pensioner dies or for the month in which the participant ceases being entitled to a Social Security Disability payment, or the Trustees in their sole discretion determine the Disability Pensioner has ceased to be disabled, or becomes employed or self-employed, or with the one immediately preceding the participant's Normal Pension Age, whichever occurs first. Each participant receiving a Disability Pension has the option of receiving an Early Pension upon attainment of Early Retirement eligibility.

7.07 Incompetence of Pensioner

In the event it is determined that a Pensioner is unable to care for such Pensioner's affairs because of illness, accident, or incapacity, either mental or physical, any payments due may be made to any appointed guardian, committee, or other legal representative, as the Trustees shall determine in their sole discretion.

7.08 Protection Against Creditors

To the end of making it impossible for participants covered by the Plan improvidently to imperil the provisions made for their support and welfare by directly or indirectly anticipating, pledging, or disposing of their benefit payments hereunder, it is hereby expressly stipulated that no participant hereunder shall have right to assign, alienate, transfer, sell, hypothecate, mortgage, encumber, pledge, commute, or anticipate any benefit payments, and that such payments shall not in any way be subject to any legal process to levy execution upon or attachment or garnishment proceedings against the same for the payments of any claim against any participant nor shall such payments be subject to the jurisdiction of any bankruptcy court or insolvency proceedings by operation of law or otherwise except to the extent covered by the provisions of Article 14.

7.09 Reports and Proof

Each person shall furnish to the Trustees all such information in writing as may be reasonably requested by them for the purpose of establishing, maintaining and administering the Plan. The failure on the part of a person to comply with such requests promptly and in good faith shall be sufficient grounds for delaying commencement of benefits hereunder. The Trustees shall be sole judges of the standard of proof required in any case, and they may from time to time adopt such formulae, methods, and procedures as they consider advisable.

8 Married Couple Form

- 8.01 STANDARD FORM. If a participant is lawfully married as of the effective date of the participant's Normal or Early Pension, then the pension the participant receives shall be in the form called the Married Couple form, unless the participant and the participant's lawful spouse have properly elected to forego receiving such pension in the Married Couple form.
- 8.02 PAYMENT. Under the Married Couple form, a monthly benefit that became effective prior to 1976 is payable to the Pensioner so long as the Pensioner lives and, after the Pensioner's death, if the Pensioner's spouse at the participant's Pension Date is living at the Pensioner's date of death, 50% or 100% (depending on the option elected) of such monthly benefit shall be paid to such surviving spouse, monthly, to cease with the last such monthly payment due for the month of such spouse's death.

Under the Married Couple form, a monthly benefit that became effective before 1985 and after 1975 is payable to the Pensioner so long as the Pensioner lives and, after the Pensioner's death, if the Pensioner's lawful spouse is living at the date of death of the Pensioner, has been married to the Pensioner continuously during the one-year period immediately preceding the Pensioner's death, and was married to the Pensioner continuously during the one-year period immediately preceding the Pensioner's Pension Date, 50% or 100% (depending on the option elected) of such monthly benefit shall be paid to such surviving spouse, monthly, to cease with the last such monthly payment due for the month of the surviving spouse's death.

Under the Married Couple form, a monthly benefit that becomes effective after 1985 is payable to the Pensioner so long as the Pensioner lives and, after the Pensioner's death, if the person who was the Pensioner's lawful spouse at the participant's Pension Date is living at the date of death of the Pensioner, and has been married to the Pensioner continuously during the one-year period ending on either the date of the Pensioner's death or the effective date of the Pensioner's Pension, 50% or 100% (depending on the option elected) of such monthly benefit shall be paid to such surviving spouse, monthly, to cease with the last such monthly payment due for the month of such surviving spouse's death. Effective October 1, 2009, the allowable options for the Married Couple form are 50%, 75%, and 100%.

If no choice is made between the 50%, 75%, or 100% Married Couple form and the pension is required to be paid in the Married Couple form, the form shall be the 50% Married Couple form.

8.03 ACTUARIAL REDUCTION. For all benefits frozen as of January 1, 2001, the amount of the monthly benefit payable to the Pensioner at the participant's Pension Date in the Married Couple form shall be calculated by multiplying the applicable 50%, 75%, or 100% option percentage by the otherwise accrued monthly benefit. These applicable percentages are as follows:

Joint &	Same	
Survivor	Age	Age
<u>Percentage</u>	<u>Factor</u>	<u>Adjustment</u>
50%	90.0%	0.40%
75%	85.5%	0.55%
100%	81.0%	0.70%

For all benefits not frozen as of January 1, 2001, the amount of the monthly benefit payable to the Pensioner at the participant's Pension Date in the Married Couple form shall be calculated by multiplying the applicable 50%, 75% or 100% option percentage by the otherwise accrued monthly benefit. These applicable percentages are as follows:

Joint &	Same	
Survivor	Age	Age
<u>Percentage</u>	<u>Factor</u>	<u>Adjustment</u>
50%	95.00%	0.200%
75%	92.75%	0.275%
100%	90.50%	0.350%

A Pop-Up Feature for Married Couple Form: For all pensions in the Married Couple Form beginning on or after 1/1/2001 for all benefits not frozen as of 1/1/2001, if your spouse dies before you do, the monthly benefit payable to you following the death of your spouse will be raised back to the amount payable under the Life only basis.

In these two tables, the age adjustment is added (subtracted) to (from) the Same Age Factor for each full year that the spouse is older (younger) than the participant. Any Age Adjustment factor that is greater than 100% shall be limited to 100% for the calculation of the Joint & Survivor Pension.

- 8.04 In order for a participant to elect, properly, to forego receiving the pension benefit in the Married Couple form, the participant and the participant's lawful spouse must, on forms prescribed by the Trustees, make such election within the 180 days immediately preceding the effective date of the participant's pension. The participant and the participant's lawful spouse may also change, on forms prescribed by the Trustees, the election any time within such period.
- 8.05 ELECTION INFORMATION. So that the participant and the participant's spouse may be properly informed regarding the ramifications of an election to forego (or revoke such an election) receiving the participant's pension benefit in the Married Couple form, the Trustees shall provide the participant and the participant's spouse with an explanation of the provisions of this article as it applies to them specifically. Such explanation shall be provided to the participant and the participant's spouse promptly after the participant indicates a wish to make application for a pension. The pension benefit shall not be effective or commence until the participant has had at least 30 days following the receipt of such explanation to consider it.
- 8.06 DISABILITY PENSIONER. If a Disability Pensioner attains Normal Pension Age while continuing to be entitled to receive a Disability Pension, the Normal Pension that is scheduled to commence on the first of the month coinciding with or, otherwise, next following the

participant's Normal Pension Age shall be in the Standard Form pursuant to Sections 8.01 through 8.05 unless properly waived pursuant to such sections.

9 Suspension of Normal, Service and Early Pension Benefits

- 9.01 SUSPENSION OF BENEFITS BEFORE 1982. If a Normal, Service or Early Pensioner becomes employed before 1982 in the same industry, in the same trade, and in the same geographical area covered by this plan, or by a plan with which this plan has a reciprocal agreement, at the Pensioner's Pension Date, the Pensioner's pension benefit payment shall not be payable for any month before 1982 in which the Pensioner works at such employment or self-employment for any length of time.
- 9.02 SUSPENSION OF BENEFITS AFTER 1981. In the event a Normal, Service or Early Pensioner works in Prohibited Employment in a month for which the Pensioner is entitled to a Normal, Service or Early payment hereunder as the result of successful application for such payment, the Pensioner's pension payment hereunder for such month shall be withheld and forfeited provided the proper notice is provided to the Pensioner by the Trustees.
- 9.03 PROHIBITED EMPLOYMENT. Employment or self-employment, other than managerial, for which the Pensioner is compensated by an employer (whether union or non-union, whether contributions are required to be made to the Fund for such employment or not), and is
 - A. in the same industry in which Employees covered by the Plan worked at the effective date of the affected Pensioner's pension, and in the same profession, trade or craft in which the affected Pensioner worked at any time that was classed as Covered Employment for the Pensioner, or any employment covered by a Participation Agreement, and
 - B. over the following hour thresholds:
 - 1. Before age 65: at least 1 hour in a month
 - 2. After age 65: at least 40 hours in a month
 - C. and, in the following geographic area:
 - 1. Before age 65: anywhere.
 - 2. After age 65: in the Plan Area
- 9.04 PLAN AREA. For the purposes of this Article, "Plan Area" means the states of New Jersey, New York and Pennsylvania and any state where employees of the Plan work as a result of a change of operations.
- 9.05 NOTIFICATION. No pension benefit payments may be withheld from a Pensioner in any month unless, and until, during the first such month the Trustees notify the Pensioner of the suspension. Such notification shall be delivered personally or by first class mail and shall contain:
 - A. a description of the reason pension payments are being suspended;
 - B. a general description of this Article;
 - C. a copy of this Article;

- D. a statement that an appeal of the Trustees' decision in the matter may be accomplished using the plan's claim denial appeal procedure; and
- E. a statement that the Department of Labor regulations dealing with suspension of benefits may be found in Section 2530.203-3 of the Code of Federal Regulations.
- 9.06 PRESUMPTION. Subject to correction by actual evidence, the Trustees may presume that a Pensioner who works at least some time in Prohibited Employment in a month has or will work at least 40 hours in such Prohibited Employment in that month unless, within five days of the start of such employment, the Pensioner notifies the Trustees of such commencement and has not refused to cooperate with reasonable requests by the Trustees to assist them in administering the provisions of this Article.
- 9.07 RESUMPTION OF PENSION PAYMENTS. In order that the payment of a monthly pension benefit be resumed under this plan once a suspension described in the first two sections of this Article has taken place, the Pensioner must notify the Trustees in writing that such Pensioner has ceased working at Prohibited Employment. If the resumption of payments occurs:
 - A. prior to 1988: the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in the same monthly amount that the Pensioner had been receiving prior to suspension;
 - B. between 1/1/1988 and May 31, 2008: the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in a monthly amount, adjusted annually, which shall reflect any additional benefit earned offset by the value of any pension payments received or suspended for this same period of work;
 - C. after May 31, 2008: the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in a monthly amount, adjusted annually, which shall reflect any additional benefit earned offset by the value of any pension payments received or suspended for this same period of work. If the Pensioner retired after March 31, 2008, the benefit is further reduced pursuant to the provisions of the Rehabilitation Plan required by the Pension Protection Act, as described in Appendix A.

Such payment shall resume with the first day of the third calendar month following the calendar month in which the Trustees receive the Pensioner's notice called for in the prior sentence. Subject to the next paragraph, should the Pensioner be due any payments that were withheld for months prior to the resumption of payments in which the Pensioner did not work the prescribed duration of Prohibited Employment, such withheld payments shall be paid upon recommencement of pension payments.

9.07 RECOVERY. In the event a Pensioner receives a monthly pension payment for a month for which the Trustees have the right to withhold and forfeit such payment, the Trustees shall recover such payment by reducing the payment otherwise payable to the Pensioner for the month immediately following the cessation of work in Prohibited Employment for which payment is not due until the third month following the Pensioner's notification to the Trustees called for in the preceding section. If the reductions described in the prior sentence are not sufficient to permit recovery of payments that should not have been made, the Trustees shall

- recover such unrecovered difference by reducing the otherwise size of future recommenced monthly pension payments by no more than 25% until such recovery is complete.
- 9.08 STATUS DETERMINATION. A Pensioner or participant may write to the Trustees to determine if an actual or contemplated employment is Prohibited Employment and the Trustees shall reply to such request for information after securing enough details to make such a judgment.

10 Normal Pension Earned After Normal, Service and Early Pension Date

- 10.01 ELIGIBILITY. If a Normal, Service or Early Pensioner works in Covered Employment after the effective date of the Pensioner's Pension and after 1987, then on the January 1st immediately following such earning the pension benefit of the Pensioner shall be recalculated to determine if such earning entitles the Pensioner to an increase in monthly pension benefit pursuant to the following provisions of this article.
- 10.02 AMOUNT OF INCREASE. As of a January 1st, the method of determining the amount of increase, under this article, in the affected Pensioner's monthly pension due to working in Covered Employment during the immediately preceding Year shall be to subtract A. from B. in the following and, if the difference is positive, such difference shall be the amount of increase:
 - A. the lifetime monthly pension, payable to the Pensioner, the present actuarial value of which, on such January 1st, is equal to the sum of the monthly pension payments the Pensioner (and surviving spouse) received (before the April 1st immediately following the Year in which the payee attained age 70 and six months) under the Plan during the Year immediately preceding such January 1st and the Pensioner's monthly pension amounts that were suspendible under Article 9 during such Year;
 - B. the lifetime monthly pension, payable to the Pensioner, that is attributable to the Covered Employment the Pensioner worked during such Year employing the pension benefit formula that applies to such Covered Employment on such January 1st.

In determining the amount of any such increase under this section, the actuarial basis to be employed is the actuarial basis employed, by the actuarial advisor to the Trustees, for long-term forecasting in the most recent actuarial valuation completed by such actuarial advisor prior to the date of such adjustment.

10.03 ADJUSTMENTS FOR FORM OF PENSION. The amount of monthly pension increase, if any, determined pursuant to Section 10.02 for a Pensioner as of a January 1st shall be adjusted in accordance with Section 8.03 if the form of the pension benefit being paid to the Pensioner is the Married Couple form.

If the Pensioner had started receiving a Service or Early Pension, the Pensioner (and the Pensioner's spouse) may elect to change the form of the benefit for the increase. If the Service or Early Pension is already being paid in the Married Couple form, and the increase is to be paid in the same form, the actuarial adjustment that applied to the original pension shall also apply to the increase. In any event, any Early Pension adjustment that originally applied shall also apply to the increase.

If the Pensioner had started receiving a Normal Pension, the form of the increase may not be different from the original form except, in the instance where the original form was the Married Couple form and the Pensioner's spouse has died before the effective date of the increase. The actuarial adjustment that shall apply to any increase shall be that which applied to the original

pension except in the instance of the exception mentioned in the prior sentence.

10.04 EFFECTIVE DATE OF INCREASE. The increase in monthly pension calculated, as of a January 1st, pursuant to the preceding sections of this article, shall become effective as of such January 1st. Such increase shall be subject to the suspension of benefits provisions of Article 9.

11 Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension

11.01 ELIGIBILITY. If a vested participant, who has earned at least one hour of Pension Service after 8/22/84, dies before the effective date of such participant's Normal or Early Pension, the participant's surviving spouse shall be entitled to a Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension provided such spouse was lawfully married to the participant for at least one continuous year up to the date of death of the participant.

Upon attainment of what would have been the participant's Early Pension eligibility date, the surviving spouse will have the option of deferring receipt of the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension upon affirmative election to defer.

- 11.02 FORM. Such Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension is a monthly benefit payable to the surviving spouse for life, commencing with the later of: the first day of the month following the participant's death if the participant has already satisfied the age, contribution and service requirements for a Normal or Early Pension, and what would have been the participant's earliest Normal or Early Pension Date had the participant lived but worked in no more Covered Employment, to cease with the monthly payment due immediately preceding such surviving spouse's death.
- 11.03 AMOUNT. The amount of the monthly benefit to be paid to the eligible surviving spouse of the deceased participant is 50% of the amount that would have been the monthly pension payable to the participant if the starting date of the surviving spouse's pension had been the starting date of a Normal or Early Pension benefit (whichever is appropriate) for the participant hereunder and such pension were to be paid in the 50% Married Couple form.

12 Beneficiary

- 12.01 BENEFICIARY. At any time, and from time to time, each participant who is, or becomes, eligible for the protection of any Death Benefit coverage hereunder, shall have the unrestricted right to designate the Beneficiary or Beneficiaries to receive the Death Benefit and to revoke such designation. However, and notwithstanding the preceding sentence, if after 1984 an eligible spouse elects to waive the Standard Form as described in Article 8, such spouse shall have the unrestricted right to designate the Beneficiary or Beneficiaries to receive the death benefit and to revoke such designation unless the spouse waives this right. Each such designation shall be evidenced by a written instrument filed with the Trustees. Any such designation or revocation received by the Trustees after the participant's death (or after the eligible spouse's death if applicable) shall be invalid.
- 12.02 NO VALID BENEFICIARY. If an eligible participant (or Beneficiary receiving a payment hereunder if applicable) fails to designate validly a Beneficiary or Beneficiaries, or if none survive the participant (or Beneficiary receiving a payment hereunder), the Death Benefit shall be paid to the legal representative of the participant's estate (or the estate of the Beneficiary receiving a payment hereunder).

13 Qualified Domestic Relations Order

- 13.01 SUPERSEDES. In the event the Trustees are presented with a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, as that term is defined in ERISA and the Code, the Trustees shall obey such order and all other provisions of the Plan shall be subject to it.
- 13.02 QUALIFIED. An order shall be treated as a Qualified Domestic Relations Order if the Trustees determine that:
 - A. the order is made pursuant to a State domestic relations law (including a community property law);
 - B. the order creates or recognizes an Alternate Payee's rights to (or assigns an Alternate Payee the right to) receive all or a portion of the participant's benefits. For the purposes of this article, an "Alternate Payee" is defined as any spouse, former spouse, child or other dependent of the participant who is recognized in the Qualified Domestic Relations Order as having a right to receive all (or a portion of) the benefits payable to the participant under the Plan:
 - C. the order clearly specifies the name of the participant and the name and mailing address of each Alternate Payee covered by the order;
 - D. the order clearly specifies the amount or percentage of the benefits to be paid by the Plan to each such Alternate Payee (or the manner in which the amount or percentage is to be determined);
 - E. the order clearly specifies the number of payments or the period to which the order applies;
 - F. the order clearly specifies each plan to which the order relates;
 - G. the order does <u>not</u> require the Plan to provide any form of benefit option not otherwise available under the Plan:
 - H. the order does not require the Plan to provide actuarially increased benefits; and
 - I. the order does <u>not</u> require the Plan to provide benefits to an Alternate Payee which are to be paid to another Alternate Payee under a separate order previously determined to be a Oualified Domestic Relations Order.
- 13.03 PROVISION EXCEPTION. An order shall be treated as a Qualified Domestic Relations Order if it meets the requirements of 14.02, even if it requires the payment of benefits to an Alternate Payee at a date prior to the participant's separation from service, provided that:
 - A. the participant has attained (or would have attained) at such date the earliest Pension Date under the Plan but is at least (or would have been) age 57;
 - B. benefit payments are computed as if the participant had retired on the date on which

payments are to begin (based on the present value of benefits actually accrued); and

- C. such payments are in a form in which benefits may be paid under the Plan to the participant (other than in the form of a joint and survivor annuity with respect to the Alternate Payee and his or her subsequent spouse).
- 13.04 COOPERATION. To receive benefits from the Plan pursuant to a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, the Alternate Payee must furnish the Trustees with a copy of the order, certified by the clerk of the court issuing the order.
- 13.05 TRUSTEES' DUTIES. Upon receipt of a certified copy of a domestic relations order, the Trustees shall:
 - A. promptly notify the participant and any Alternate Payee of the receipt of the order and provide said persons with a copy of the section;
 - B. promptly determine whether the order is a Qualified Domestic Relations Order; and
 - C. promptly notify the participant and all Alternate Payees of such determination.

If the determination is that the order is a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, the notification in C. shall set forth the date on which payments are scheduled to begin. If the determination is that the order is <u>not</u> a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, the notification in C. shall set forth the specific reasons for the conclusion. The participant and the Alternate Payee(s) may appeal any determination made in accordance with the Plan's appeal procedure, a copy of which shall be included with the determination letter.

13.06 TRUSTEES UNABLE TO DECIDE. In the event the Trustees are unable to make a determination whether an order is or is not a Qualified Domestic Relations Order prior to the next scheduled distribution of benefits to the participant whose benefits are subject to the order, the Trustees shall segregate in a separate account the amount that would have been payable to the Alternate Payee(s) had the order been determined to be a Qualified Domestic Relations Order and shall continue to segregate such amounts until the earlier of the date a determination is made or the expiration of 18 months.

If, within such 18 months, the Trustees determine the order to be a Qualified Domestic Relations order, the Trustees shall pay the segregated amounts (plus any interest earned thereon) to the person or persons entitled to receive them. If, within the 18 months, the order is determined to not be a Qualified Domestic Relations Order or, after the 18-month period has expired, no determination is made, the segregated amounts (plus any interest) shall be paid to the person who would have received the amounts if there had been no order. Thereafter, any determination that such order is a Qualified Domestic Relations Order shall apply prospectively (i.e., the Plan shall not be liable for payments to an Alternate Payee(s) for the period before the order was determined to a Qualified Domestic Relations Order). The Plan shall be discharged from any obligation or liability to any participant or Alternate Payee(s) to the extent of any payment made pursuant to these procedures, provided the Trustees have acted in accordance with their fiduciary responsibility.

The Trustees may require any participant and any Alternate Payee(s) to furnish to them, such releases, documents or information as the Trustees require for the administration of the Plan and this article.

13.07 ACTUARIAL EQUALIZATION. To insure that compliance with a Qualified Domestic Relations Order does not provide actuarially-increased benefits, an adjustment in the amount and/or form of the payment to the participant shall be made by the Trustees where the order would otherwise result in such increase. In determining the extent of such adjustment, the actuarial basis to be employed is the actuarial basis employed, by the actuarial advisor to the Trustees, for long-term forecasting in the most recent actuarial valuation completed by such actuarial advisor prior to the date of such adjustment.

14 Direct Rollover

- 14.01 DIRECT ROLLOVER. Notwithstanding any provision of the Plan to the contrary that would otherwise limit a Distributee's election under this article, a Distributee may elect, at the time and in the manner prescribed by the Trustees, to have any portion of an Eligible Rollover Distribution paid directly to an Eligible Retirement Plan specified by the Distributee in a Direct Rollover request.
- 14.02 DEFINITIONS. For purposes of this article, the following terms shall have the meanings indicated:
 - A. DIRECT ROLLOVER. A Direct Rollover is a payment by the Plan to the Eligible Retirement Plan specified by the Distributee.
 - B. DISTRIBUTEE. A Distributee includes an Employee or former Employee. In addition, the Employee's or former Employee's surviving spouse and the Employee's or former Employee's spouse or former spouse who is an Alternate Payee under a Qualified Domestic Relations Order (with regard the Plan) as defined in Section 414(p) of the Code, are Distributees with regard to the interest of the spouse or former spouse.
 - C. ELIGIBLE RETIREMENT PLAN. An Eligible Retirement Plan is a plan that accepts the Distributee's Eligible Rollover Distribution and is also a:
 - 1. individual retirement account described in Section 408(a) of the Code, or
 - 2. individual retirement annuity described in Section 408(b) of the Code, or
 - 3. annuity plan described in Section 403(a) or (b) of the Code, or
 - 4. qualified trust described in Section 401(a) of the Code, or
 - 5. eligible plan under Section 457(b) of the Code which is maintained by a state, political subdivision of a state, or any agency or instrumentality of a state or political subdivision of a state and which agrees to separately account for amounts transferred into such plan from this plan.

However, in the case of an Eligible Rollover Distribution to the surviving spouse, an Eligible Retirement Plan is an individual retirement account or individual retirement annuity.

D. ELIGIBLE ROLLOVER DISTRIBUTION. An Eligible Rollover Distribution is any distribution of all or any portion of the balance to the credit of the Distributee under the Plan, except that an Eligible Rollover Distribution does not include: any distribution that is one of a series of substantially equal periodic payments (not less frequently than annually) made for the life (or life expectancy) of the Distributee or the joint lives (or joint life expectancies) of the Distributee and the Distributee's designated beneficiary, or for a specified period of ten years or more; any distribution to the extent such distribution is required under Section 401(a)(9) of the Code; and the portion of any distribution that is not includable in gross income (determined without regard to the exclusion for net unrealized appreciation with respect to employer securities).

For purposes of the direct rollover provisions of the plan, a portion of a distribution shall

not fail to be an eligible rollover distribution merely because the portion consists of aftertax employee contributions which are not includible in gross income. However, such portion may be paid only to an individual retirement account or annuity described in Section 408(a) or (b) of the Code, or to a qualified defined contribution plan described in Section 401(a) or 403(a) of the Code, that agrees to separately account for amounts so transferred, including separately accounting for the portion of such distribution which is includible in gross income and the portion of such distribution which is not so includible.

15 Claim Denial Appeal Procedure

15.01 CLAIM DENIAL. The Trustees shall make determinations regarding claims for benefits under the Plan by all persons.

In the event a claim is denied, wholly or in part, the Trustees shall furnish, within 90 days of filing of the claim, to a claimant whose claim has been denied a written notice stating:

- A. the specific reason(s) for the denial;
- B. the specific reference(s) to the Plan provisions on which the denial is based;
- C. the way(s) in which the claim might be perfected; and
- D. a statement of the Plan appeal procedure.

If special circumstances require that the Trustees need more time than 90 days to consider a claim, then the period for notification to the claimant may be extended an additional 90 days provided the Trustees notify the claimant, within the initial 90-day period, explaining the special circumstances and indicating the date by which a final decision is expected.

If the claimant receives no response as to the claim's disposition within 90 days of filing the claim (180 days in the case of special circumstances), the claim shall be considered denied.

15.02 APPEAL. Any claimant whose claim for benefits has been denied shall have the right to an appeal to the Trustees for a review of the Trustees' decision, provided that the claimant requests such appeal in writing within 60 days from the receipt of the Trustees' denial.

The claimant may present the claimant's views in writing and/or appear in person before the Trustees at a date set for such hearing, with an opportunity to review the Plan documents which relate to the claim.

Following such hearing, the Trustees shall communicate their decision in writing to the claimant. The Trustees shall construe the terms and provisions of the Plan and Agreement and Declaration of Trust to the extent required by law and their decisions shall be binding and final.

15.03 ARBITRATION. A claimant whose claim for benefits has been denied, in whole or in part must offer in writing to submit the claim to the New Jersey State Board of Mediation for arbitration.

If the Trustees accept the claimant's offer, the claim will be submitted to the New Jersey State Board of Mediation for arbitration, and the resulting arbitration decision will be final and binding.

The claimant may not file a lawsuit or initiate any other proceeding seeking benefits until either the Trustees have declined to accept the claimant's offer to arbitrate, or the arbitration decision has been rendered.

15.04 YOUR RIGHTS UNDER ERISA. If you have a claim for benefits which is denied or ignored, in whole or in part, you may file suit in a state or federal court. In addition, if you disagree with the Plan's decision or lack thereof concerning the qualified status of a domestic relations order or a medical child support order, you may file suit in federal court. If it should happen that Plan fiduciaries misuse the Plan's money, or if you are discriminated against for asserting your rights, you may seek assistance from the U.S. Department of Labor, or you may file suit in a federal court. The court will decide who should pay court costs and legal fees. If you are successful the court may order the person you have sued to pay these costs and fees. If you lose, the court may order you to pay these costs and fees; for example, if it finds your claim is frivolous.

16 Miscellaneous

- 16.01 NAMED FIDUCIARY. The "Named Fiduciary" of the Plan, who shall have authority to control and manage the operation and administration of the Plan is, collectively, the Trustees of the Fund.
- 16.02 LIMIT ON TYPES OF BENEFITS. No participant or surviving spouse shall be entitled to more than one type of pension or benefit from the Plan at any one time, except that a Pensioner may receive a benefit earned by employment as an Employee as well as a benefit in the status of a surviving spouse.
- 16.03 MAXIMUM ON BENEFITS. In no event shall the Plan pay benefits in excess of the maximum specified for qualified plans by Section 415 of the Code.
 - Notwithstanding any other plan provision to the contrary, effective for distributions with annuity starting dates on and after 12/31/02, the applicable mortality table used for purposes of adjusting any benefit or limitation under Section 415(b)(2)(B), (C), or (D) of the Code is the table prescribed in Rev. Rul. 2001-62. Any reference in the Plan to the mortality table prescribed in Rev. Rul. 95-6 shall be construed as a reference to the mortality table prescribed in Rev. Rul. 2001-62 for all purposes under the Plan.
- 16.04 MAILING ADDRESS OF PENSIONER. If a Pensioner fails to inform the Trustees in writing sent by first class mail of change of address and the Trustees are unable to communicate with the Pensioner at the address last recorded by the Trustees and a letter sent by registered or certified mail to such Pensioner is returned, any payments due on the Pensioner's account shall be held without interest until claim is made therefore.
- 16.05 RECOVERY OF CERTAIN PAYMENTS. The Trustees shall have the right to recover any benefit payments made in reliance on any false or fraudulent statement, information, or proof submitted, as well as any benefit payment made in error.
- 16.06 LEGAL JURISDICTION. Except to the extent preempted by federal law, the Plan shall be construed, administered and enforced in accordance with the laws of the State of New Jersey.
 - The provisions of the prior paragraph shall not apply to any liabilities of a Participant to the Plan pursuant to a judgment or settlement described in Internal Revenue Code (of 1986) Section 401(a)(13)(C) due to: (1) the Participant being convicted of committing a crime involving the Plan, (2) a civil judgment (or consent order or decree) being entered by a court in an action brought in connection with a violation of ERISA's fiduciary duty rules, or (3) a settlement agreement between the Secretary of Labor and the participant in connection with a violation of ERISA's fiduciary rules. The court order establishing such liability must require that the participant's benefit be applied to satisfy the liability.
- 16.07 SAVINGS PROVISION. Should any provision contained in the Plan be held unlawful, such provision shall be of no force and effect, and the Plan shall be treated as if such portion had not been contained herein.

- 16.08 NO LIABILITY TO TRUSTEES OR UNION. There shall be no liability upon the Trustees individually or collectively, or the Union, to provide the benefits established by the Plan if the Fund does not have assets to make such payments.
- 16.09 NUMBER AND GENDER. Wherever appropriate, words used in the Plan in the singular may mean the plural, the plural the singular, the masculine the feminine, and the feminine the masculine.
- 16.10 MERGER OR CONSOLIDATION OF PLAN OR TRANSFERS OF ASSETS. A merger or consolidation of the Plan with another plan, or a transfer of the assets of the Fund to another plan's fund, shall not take place unless the benefit that would be received by each participant, hereunder, from the Plan, if it were terminated immediately after such merger, consolidation, or transfer, is at least equal to the Normal Pension such participant would have received if the Plan terminated immediately before such merger, consolidation, or transfer.
- 16.11 PLAN INTERPRETATIONS AND DETERMINATIONS. Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, the Trustees shall have exclusive authority and discretion to:
 - A. determine whether a person is eligible for any benefits under the Plan;
 - B. determine the amount of benefits, if any, a person is entitled to under the Plan;
 - C. interpret all of the provisions of the Plan; and
 - D. interpret all of the terms used in the Plan.

All determinations and interpretations made by the Trustees, or their designee, pursuant to this section shall be binding upon any individual claiming benefits under the Plan, be given deference in all courts of law, to the greatest extent allowed by applicable law, and not be overturned or set aside by any court of law unless such court determines that the Trustees have abused their discretion in rendering such determination or interpretation.

- 16.12 MANDATORY APPLICATION FOR BENEFITS. Subject to Section 7.04 a necessary prerequisite for the payment of any benefit is application for it.
- 16.13 MILITARY SERVICE. Notwithstanding any provision of this Plan to the contrary, effective 12/12/94, contributions, benefits and service credit with respect to qualified military service shall be provided in accordance with Section 414(u) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986.
- 16.14 COMPENSATION LIMITATION. Notwithstanding any other plan provision to the contrary, the definition of "Compensation" shall be modified as follows:
 - Increase in limit. The annual compensation of each participant taken into account in determining benefit accruals in any plan year beginning after December 31, 2001 shall not exceed \$200,000. Annual compensation means compensation during the plan year or such other consecutive 12-month period over which compensation is otherwise determined under the plan (the determination period). For purposes of determining

benefit accruals in a plan year beginning after December 31, 2001, compensation for any prior determination period shall be limited as provided in Paragraph 3 below.

- 2 Cost-of-living adjustment. The \$200,000 limit on annual compensation in Paragraph 1 shall be adjusted for cost-of-living increases in accordance with Section 401(a)(17)(B) of the Code. The cost-of-living adjustment in effect for a calendar year applies to annual compensation for the determination period that begins with or within such a calendar year.
- Compensation limit for prior determination periods. In determining benefit accruals in plan years beginning after December 31, 2001, the annual compensation limit in Paragraph 1 above, for determination periods beginning before January 1, 2002, shall be \$150,000 for any determination periods beginning in 1996 or earlier; \$160,000 for any determination period beginning in 1997, 1998, or 1999; and \$170,000 for any determination period beginning in 2000 or 2001.

17 Amendment and Termination

- 17.01 AMENDMENT. The Trustees may amend the Plan at any time in accordance with the Trust Agreement, except that no amendment may reduce any benefit accrued by a participant unless such reduction is required to qualify the Plan (or continue such qualification) under the Code, or is required for compliance with ERISA, or, if the amendment meets the requirement of Section 302(c)(8) of ERISA and Section 412(c)(8) of the Code, and the Secretary of Labor has been notified of such amendment and has either approved of it or, within 90 days after the date on which such notice was filed, has failed to disapprove. No amendment shall cause any of the assets of the Fund to revert to any Employer or the Union.
- 17.02 TERMINATION. If the Plan is terminated, or is partially terminated, the rights of all affected participants to their Normal Pensions as of the date of such termination, or partial termination, to the extent funded as of such date, are non-forfeitable.

If the Plan is terminated, the assets then remaining in the Fund (after paying the expenses of the Plan) shall be allocated, to the extent that they will be sufficient, for the purposes of paying benefits to participants in the following order of precedence:

- A. in the case of the pension of a Pensioner or surviving spouse which was in pay status as of the beginning of the three-year period ending on such termination, to each such pension, based on the provisions of the Plan (as in effect during the five-year period ending on such date) under which such pension would be the least. The lowest pension in pay status during the three-year period shall be considered the pension in pay status for such period. In the case of a pension of a participant or surviving spouse which would have been in pay status as of the beginning of such three-year period if the participant had retired prior to the beginning of the three-year period and if the participant's pension had commenced (in the standard form) as of the beginning of such period, to each such pension based on the provisions of the Plan (as in effect during the five-year period ending on such date) under which the pension would be the least;
- B. all other benefits (if any) of the individuals under the Plan guaranteed under Title IV of ERISA:
- C. all other vested benefits under the Plan;
- D. all other benefits under the Plan.

The amount allocated under any subsection above with respect to any benefit shall be properly adjusted for any allocation of assets with respect to that benefit under a prior subsection.

If the assets available for allocation under any subsection above (other than Subsections C. and D.) are insufficient to satisfy in full the benefits of all individuals which are described in that subsection, the assets shall be allocated pro rata among such individuals on the basis of the present value (as of the termination date) of their respective benefits described in that subsection.

If the assets available for allocation under Subsection C are not sufficient to satisfy in full the benefits of individuals described in that subsection, then, except as provided in the next paragraph, the assets shall be allocated to the benefits of individuals described in Subsection C on the basis of the benefits of individuals which would have been in effect at the benefit levels in effect at the beginning of the five-year period ending on the date of Plan termination.

If the assets available for allocation under the prior paragraph are sufficient to satisfy in full the benefits described in such paragraph (without regard to this paragraph), then for purposes of the prior paragraph, benefits of individuals described in such paragraph shall be determined on the basis of the Plan as amended by the most recent Plan amendment effective during such period.

In no event, however, shall any of the assets of the Fund, properly received, revert or be paid to any Employer or the Union. In the event assets are left after satisfying the benefits called for in all classes above, such assets shall be used to increase, proportionately, all Plan benefits.

18 Appendix A – History of Normal Pension

The following is a history of amendments to the Plan's definition of Normal Pension. While every attempt has been made to ensure its completeness, the actual history of Plan amendments and restatements held at the Fund's Administrative Office will govern.

1. As of the Merger Date

a. The Regular Pension for Prior Plan A is payable in the High/Low format in accordance to the table below.

	High Amount		Low Amount	
	(payable f	for first	(Payable for life	
	<u>60mon</u>	<u>ths)</u>	after 60 r	nonths)
	Amount per		Amount per	
Contribution	Unit of	Maximum	Unit of	Maximum
<u>Rate</u>	<u>Benefit</u>	<u>Amount</u>	<u>Benefit</u>	Amount
\$ 0.2825 and	\$ 15.00	\$ 300	\$ 5.50	\$ 110
under	\$ 15.00	\$ 300	\$ 5.50	\$ 110
\$ 0.3950	\$ 15.00	\$ 300	\$ 12.50	\$ 250
\$ 0.6650	\$ 18.00	\$ 360	\$ 13.75	\$ 275
\$ 0.8800	\$ 22.10	\$ 442	\$ 14.65	\$ 293
\$ 1.0150	The \$0.88 formula plus 10%)	
	\$ 30 for the		\$ 20 for the	
	first 10 units		first 10 units	
\$ 1.565	and \$ 40 for	\$ 1,300	and \$ 25 for	\$ 825
	the 11 th to		the 11 th to	
	35 th unit		35 th unit	

2. Effective January 1, 1990

- a. For regular and early pensions, there is no longer a high/low, only the high (in the current formula) which will be payable for life.
- b. There is no change in the formula for service pensions, disability pensions, or deferred pensions.
- c. For those who retiree on or after January 1, 1990 the benefit is Normal Pension prior to 1990 plus 2.00% of contributions made on the participants behalf after 1989.
- d. The pre-1990 Normal Pension is calculated using the charts below.

For Prior Plan A

Contribution	First 10	Second 10	In excess of	Maximum
<u>Rate</u>	<u>Years</u>	<u>Years</u>	20 Years	<u>Pension</u>
<=\$ 0.395	\$ 15.00	\$ 15.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 300.00
0.665	\$ 18.00	\$ 18.00	\$ 16.00	\$ 440.00
0.880	\$ 22.10	\$ 22.10	\$ 12.00	\$ 550.00
1.015	\$ 24.31	\$ 24.31	\$ 13.00	\$ 605.00

Contribution	First 10	Second 10	In excess of	Maximum
Rate	Years	<u>Years</u>	20 Years	Pension
1.565	\$ 30.00	\$ 40.00	\$ 40.00	\$ 1,300.00

If the contribution rate falls between \$0.395 and \$1.565 the monthly accrued pension is determined by straight line interpolation between the monthly pension amounts for the closest contribution rates.

For Prior Plan B

The amount of the Normal Monthly Benefit amount is determined using the table below and then multiplied by the fraction (not greater than 1) where the numerator is Pension Service at Merger Date and the denominator is the amount of Pension service such participant could earn from the merger date limited to a maximum amount specified in the table below.

		Maximum
Contribution		Amount of
Rate Between	<u>Benefit</u>	<u>Denominator</u>
\$0.00 and \$0.21	\$250.00 times (Contribution Rate/\$0.21)	25
\$0.22 and \$0.55	\$250.00 plus \$2.50 for each cent of contribution rate in excess of \$0.21	25
\$0.56 and \$1.00	\$365 plus \$3.00 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.56, plus, \$0.60 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.70 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 15 years that you could have at Regular Pension age	20*
\$1.01 and \$2.75	\$365.00 plus \$3.00 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.55, plus \$18.00 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 5 years and the number of years of Pension Service in excess of 20 years to a maximum of 15 years that you could have at Regular Pension age.	20*

^{*} If you have less than 15 years of Pension Service that you could have at Regular Pension age, and your contribution rate is greater than \$0.55, your prior Plan month accrued pension will be proportionately reduced for Pension Service less than 25 years instead of 20 years.

For Prior Plan C

The line in the following table containing the name of the Employer with whom the participant earned most of their Pension Service before 7/1/1990 shall be located and the benefit formula associated with such Employer shall be employed, using the participant's Pension Service as of 6/30/1990.

Employer	Normal Monthly Pension Benefit
North Jersey Tank Lines	\$27.50 times Pension Service to 6/30/1990
Sier Bath	\$31.50 times Pension Service to 6/30/1990

- 3. Effective October 1, 1992 (Not applicable to any frozen benefits)
 - a. Those who retire on or after October 1, 1992 pension benefits are increased by 6%.
 - b. The pre-1990 Benefit is calculated using the tables below.

Contribution Rate	First 10 <u>Years</u>	Second 10 Years	In excess of 20 Years	Maximum Pension
<= \$ 0.395	\$ 15.90	\$ 15.90	\$ 0.00	\$ 318.00
0.665	\$ 19.08	\$ 19.08	\$ 16.96	\$ 466.50
0.880	\$ 23.43	\$ 23.43	\$ 12.72	\$ 583.00
1.015	\$ 25.77	\$ 25.77	\$ 13.78	\$ 641.50
1.565	\$ 31.80	\$ 42.40	\$ 42.40	\$ 1,378.00

If the contribution rate falls between \$0.395 and \$1.565 the monthly accrued pension is determined by straight line interpolation between the monthly pension amounts for the closest contribution rates.

For Prior Plan B

The amount of the Normal Monthly Benefit amount is determined using the table below and then multiplied by the fraction (not greater than 1) where the numerator is Pension Service at Merger Date and the denominator is the amount of Pension service such participant could earn from the merger date limited to a maximum amount specified in the table below.

		Maximum
Contribution		Amount of
Rate Between	<u>Benefit</u>	<u>Denominator</u>
\$0.00 and \$0.21	\$265.00 times (Contribution Rate/\$0.21)	25
\$0.22 and \$0.55	\$265.00 plus \$2.65 for each cent of contribution rate in excess of \$0.21	25
\$0.56 and \$1.00	\$386.90 plus \$3.18 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.56, plus, \$0.64 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.70 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 15 years that you could have at Regular Pension age	20*
\$1.01 and \$2.75	\$386.90 plus \$3.18 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.55, plus \$19.08 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 5 years and the number of years of Pension Service in excess of 20 years to a maximum of 15 years that you could have at Regular Pension age.	20*

^{*} If you have less than 15 years of Pension Service that you could have at Regular Pension

age, and your contribution rate is greater than \$0.55, your prior Plan month accrued pension will be proportionately reduced for Pension Service less than 25 years instead of 20 years.

- c. The post-1990 Normal Pension is now 2.12% of Contributions made on the participants behalf
- 4. Effective January 1, 1995 (Does not apply to any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$45, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. A contribution rate of at least \$2.74 per hour at 1/1/1990.
 - ii. You did not have a break year in 1989.
 - iii. You did not have a Break in Service before 1996
- 5. Effective December 1, 1996
 - a. A 13th check is added that is equal to 50% of the normal monthly pension check
- 6. Effective January 1, 1998 (Does not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$50, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. You did not have a break year from 1/1/1989 to 12/31/1997

If your contribution rate was less than \$1.00 at 1/1/1990 the \$50 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

- b. Effective December of 1997 the 13th check is 100% of the regular monthly pension.
- 7. Effective January 1, 1998 (This will not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$75, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. You did not have a break year from 1/1/1989 to 12/31/1997

If your contribution rate was less than \$1.00 at 1/1/1990 the \$75 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

b. Effective January 1, 1998, the Twenty-Five Year Service Pension will be increased to \$1,500, if the following requirements are met.

- i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$2.74 at 1/1/1990.
- ii. You earned continuous pension service only under Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan from 1989 to the effective date of your Service Pension.

If your contribution rate was less than \$2.74 at 1/1/1990 the \$1,500 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

- 8. Effective January 1, 1999 (This will not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$100, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. You did not have a break year from 1/1/1989 to 12/31/1998

If your contribution rate was less than \$1.00 at 1/1/1990 the \$100 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

- 9. Effective January 1, 2000 (This will not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$135, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. Must have earned at least one quarter of pension service under this Plan during 1990.
 - b. The reduction for electing an Early Pension is reduced; the amount of reduction will be ¼% for each month that your Early Pension Date precedes the first of the month following your 57th birthday. Prior to 1/1/2000 it has been ½%.
 - c. A New Service Pension is added to the plan for members who were participants on 1/1/1990
 - i. The Amount of your monthly pension under this benefit will be \$2,000 plus \$100 for each whole year of your pension service in excess of 25 to a maximum of \$3,000 per month.
 - ii. The following requirements must be satisfied.
 - 1. Been working under the National Master Freight Agreement bargaining agreement and in employment covered by the Plan on 1/1/1990 (or sometime in 1990)
 - 2. Must be at least age 50 and have at least 25 years of pension service at the time your pension starts.
 - 3. Only "Non-Frozen" pension service and pension service earned under the Local 641 Pension Plan can be counted for this new benefit

- d. A Pop-Up Feature for Married Couple Form: For all pensions in the Married Couple Form beginning on or after 1/1/2001, if your spouse dies before you do, the monthly benefit payable to you following the death of your spouse will be raised back to the amount payable under the "Five Years Certain and Life Thereafter" basis.
- e. For all pensions in the married couple form beginning on or after 1/1/2001 the reduction in your benefit payment will be half the amount of the prior reduction. The Pre 2001 and Post 2000 J&S Factors are summarized in the tables below.

"Non Pop-Up" Factors				
Benefits Froz	zen as of Janua	ary 1, 2001		
J&S				
Survivor	Same age	Age		
Percent	<u>Factor</u>	Adjustment		
50%	90.0%	0.400%		
75%	85.5%	0.550%		
100%	81.0%	0.700%		

"Pop-Up" Factors					
Benefits Not I	Benefits Not Frozen as of January 1, 2001				
J&S					
Survivor	Same age	Age			
Percent	<u>Factor</u>	Adjustment			
50%	95.00%	0.200%			
75%	92.75%	0.275%			
100%	90.50%	0.350%			

f. Ability to restore "Frozen" benefits: For all pensions beginning on or after 1/1/2001, a participant who has a "frozen" benefit as a result of no more than one break year in a row after 12/31/1988 can "unfreeze" such benefit by accumulating ten years of pension service without another break year. Reciprocal time will not count in the accumulation of the ten years.

10. Effective August 1, 2003

a. Any increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate that are effective on or after August 1, 2003 will not be taken into account when calculating benefits.

11. Effective January 1, 2005

a. The cap that was placed on your employer's hourly contribution rates is lifted and all contributions will be counted in the calculation of pension benefits.

12. Effective June 1, 2008

- a. The amount of the monthly benefit earned from 6/1/2008 forward will be 1% of contributions made on the participant's behalf.
- b. No more 13th check for benefits earned after May 2008.
- c. Normal form of all pension payments that start after May 2008 will be for life only
- d. Regular Pension (unreduced early) is dropped after May 2008
- e. Service Pension is dropped from the Plan after May 2008
- f. Supplemental Pension is dropped from the Plan after May 2008
- g. Eligibility requirement for early pension is age 57 (instead of 55) and 15 years of service.
- h. The amount of reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62 or, if the "the rule of 90" is satisfied, 3% per year. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. No reciprocal service will be counted in satisfying the "rule of 90." Prior reduction was ¼% per month below age 57.
- i. The benefits for Participants who initially retire after April 1, 2008, return to work, and subsequently retire again are not protected from being reduced. If a Participant retires, returns to work, and there is a benefit reduction under an update to the Rehabilitation Plan prior to his return to retired status, his entire benefit is subject to those new reductions.

13. Effective October 1, 2009

a. An additional optional benefit form, the 75% Married Couple Form, is added to the Plan.

14. Effective December 1, 2009

a. All increases in the your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.

15. Effective May 1, 2011

a. Early Retirement benefits will only be provided to participants who earn at least 15 years of Pension Service in the Local 641 Plan. Service earned under reciprocal agreements no longer counts toward Early Retirement eligibility.

	ESS WHEREOF, the parties l, 2010.	hereto affix their signature effective as of the day of
	Employee Trustees	Employer Trustees
By:		By:
By:		By:
Rv.		Rv.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Restatement as of March 1, 2015

Table of Contents

1	Definitions1	
2	Participation5	
3	Pension Service	
4	Vesting Service and Vesting	
5	Break in Service and Frozen Normal Pension	
6	Normal Pension	
7	Early Pension Benefit	
8	Disability Pension	
9	Married Couple Form	
10	Suspension of Normal, Service and Early Pension Benefits	
11	Normal Pension Earned after Normal, Service and Early Pension Date	
12	Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension	
13	Claim Denial Appeal Procedure	
APPENDICES		
	A. Qualified Domestic Relations Order	
	B. Direct Rollover	
	C. Miscellaneous	
	D. Amendment and Termination	
	E. Prior Plans and Merger Dates	
	F. History of Normal Pension	

1 Definitions

The following terms shall have the meanings specified below:

1.01 Code

The Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended from time to time.

1.02 Covered Employment

Employment for which contributions to the Fund are required by the terms of a collective bargaining agreement between an Employer and the Union, or in an agreement in writing between an Employer and the Trustees.

1.03 Employee

A person in the employ of an Employer who works in a classification for which the Union acts as collective bargaining representative. The term also means a person for whom contributions are required to be made to the Fund in accordance with a written agreement between an Employer and the Trustees.

1.04 Employer

An Employer who is required to pay contributions to the Fund for the purposes of the Plan as the result of an agreement between such Employer and the Union, or between such Employer and the Trustees.

1.05 ERISA

The Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended from time to time.

1.06 Fund

The trust estate created by and defined in the Trust Agreement.

1.07 Pensioner

A former Employee who is properly receiving pension benefits provided for herein.

1.08 Plan

The "Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan", and the entire arrangement to provide pension and other benefits to Employees and others, negotiated by collective bargaining agreements, funded by Employers, operated under the direction of Trustees appointed and governed by the terms of the Trust Agreement, the benefit provisions of which are embodied in the Plan of Benefits.

1.09 Plan Year

The 12 consecutive calendar months from March 1st through the end of the following February. The fiscal records of the Plan are kept on the basis of the Plan Year.

1.10 Related Employment

Employment after 1975 by a Participant with an otherwise contributing Employer for which such Employer is not required by agreement with the Union or with the Trustees to contribute to the Fund, provided such employment is not separated from at least one hour of Covered Employment that the Participant earns with the same Employer, by a quit, discharge or retirement. Such employment includes, during the time that the Employer is required to contribute to the Fund:

- A. each such hour for which the Participant is paid, or entitled to payment, for the performance of duties for the Employer;
- B. each such hour for which the Participant is paid, or entitled to payment, by the Employer on account of a period of time during which no duties are performed by the Participant (irrespective of whether the employment relationship has terminated) due to vacation, holiday, illness, incapacity (including disability), layoff, jury duty, military duty (in the U.S. armed forces) or leave of absence, provided such non-work period of time immediately succeeds the Participant's employment in a position described in Subsection A, or in Section 1.04. Notwithstanding the preceding sentence:
 - 1. no more than 501 hours of Related Employment shall be credited under this Subsection B to a Participant on account of any single continuous period during which the Participant performs no duties for the Employer;
 - an hour for which the Participant is directly or indirectly paid, or entitled to payment, on account of a period during which no duties are performed by the Participant shall not be credited to the Participant if such payment is made or due under a plan maintained solely for the purpose of complying with applicable worker's compensation, or unemployment compensation, or disability insurance laws; and
 - 3. hours shall not be credited for a payment which solely reimburses a Participant for medical or medically-related expenses incurred by the Participant.

For purposes of this Subsection B, a payment shall be deemed to be made by, or due from, the Employer regardless of whether such payment is made by or due from the Employer directly, or indirectly through, among others, a trust fund, or insurer, to which the Employer contributes or pays premiums and regardless of whether contributions made or due to the trust fund, insurer, or other entity are for the benefit of a particular Participant or are on behalf of a group of Participants in the aggregate.

C. Each such hour for which back pay, irrespective of mitigation of damages, is either

awarded or agreed to by the Employer. Such hour shall be credited to the Participant as if it had been worked on the date <u>for which</u> the award is made. The same hours of service shall not be credited both under A or B, as the case may be, and under this subsection C.

The number of hours to be credited hereunder for reasons other than the performance of duties shall be determined pursuant to Title 29, Subchapter C, Part 2530.22b2 (b) & (c) of the Code of Federal Regulations which is herein incorporated by reference.

For the purposes of this section, the term "Employer" shall include any organization which, with an Employer, is a member of a controlled group of businesses within the meaning of Section 414 (b) & (c) of the Code.

1.11 Spouse

An individual to whom a Participant is recognized as legally married under federal tax law on his her Annuity Starting Date, and if and to the extent provided in a qualified domestic relations order (as defined in Code Section 414(p)) a Participant's former spouse.

A Spouse shall also mean the person to whom the Participant is married within the meaning of the laws of the jurisdiction in which the marriage was performed. Unless other specified herein, a couple is "married" if their relationship is recognized as a marriage under the laws of the jurisdiction in which the marriage is performed. A "Surviving Spouse" is any person entitled as the Spouse of the Participant to receive a surviving spouse annuity.

Under no circumstances shall a common law marriage be considered as valid for purposes of this Plan, even if the Participant enters into a common law marriage recognized as valid in the state of domicile. A person claiming to be married or to be a Spouse or Surviving Spouse shall be responsible for demonstrating to the satisfaction of the Fund Manager, in its discretion, the existence of the marriage under the applicable laws.

1.12 Trust Agreement

The instrument (including any amendments thereto and modifications and restatements thereof), dated originally as of 3/1/1974, executed by the Union, certain Employer representatives and Trustees.

1.13 Trustee

A Trustee designated in the Trust Agreement, together with such Trustee's successor or successors, designated in the manner provided therein.

1.14 Types of Benefit, Amounts, and Eligibility

A Participant may choose only one among the benefits the Participant may be entitled to upon commencing a benefit hereunder. A Participant shall have only one Normal or Early Pension Date under the Plan and a Participant may not have more than one such Date.

1.15 Union

The Merchandise Drivers Local 641, I.B.T.

1.16 Year

The calendar year, January 1st through the following December 31st.

2 Participation

2.01 Participant

An Employee becomes a Participant in the Plan in accordance with this Article 2. In the event a Participant incurs a Break in Service when the Participant is not vested and the Participant's lost Normal Pension and Vesting Service are not reinstated as a result of the provisions of Section 5.05, the Participant shall be considered to have no Participation. However, should the Participant again satisfy the participation requirements of Article 2, the Participant shall be assigned Participation in accordance with the provisions of this section, based upon the Participant's reemployment.

2.02 Participation after 1989

After 1989, an Employee who is employed by an Employer, to such an extent that the Employee earns at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service within one Year, shall become a Participant in the Plan on the first day of the Year immediately after the Year of such employment.

A person who is already a Participant on the person's Merger Date shall continue as a Participant subject to all Plan provisions.

2.03 Alternate Participation after 1989

An Employee who earns at least 1,000 hours of Vesting Service during a period of 12 consecutive months ending after 1989 shall become a Participant in the Plan on the January 1st nearest to the end of such 12 consecutive month period unless already a Participant.

If an Employee who is not already a Participant experiences a period of 12 consecutive months (measured from the date of the Employee's first employment with an Employer) ending after 1989 during which the Employee does not earn at least 1,000 hours of Vesting Service, then the Employee shall become a Participant on the January 1st of the Year immediately following the first Year in which the Participant earns at least 1,000 hours of Vesting Service, unless already a Participant.

2.04 Eligible Surviving Spouse and Alternate Payee of a Participant

An eligible surviving spouse, who is entitled to receive a periodic benefit in accordance with Article 9 or 12 of the Plan shall be a Participant in the Plan. A person who becomes an alternate payee in accordance with Appendix A of the Plan shall be a Participant in the Plan.

2.05 Termination of Participation

A Participant's participation in the Plan shall cease on the earlier of:

A. the death of the Participant; and

В.	the time when	the Participant	no longer l	has any Norm	al Pension (or Vesting	Service
	hereunder and	is not in a class	described in	Section 2.03.			

3 Pension Service

3.01 Pension Service

For time before the Participant's Merger Date, time classed as Pension Service under the terms of the pertinent Prior Plan provisions. For time after the Participant's Merger Date, time for which Employers are required to contribute to the Fund on such Participant's Covered Employment in accordance with a collective bargaining agreement between an Employer and the Union or between an Employer and the Trustees.

3.02 Amount of Pension Service Earned before Merger Date

The amount of Pension Service a Plan Participant has on the Participant's Merger Date is that which was credited to such Participant as of the Participant's Merger Date under Prior Plan provisions.

3.03 Amount of Pension Service Earned after Merger Date

Credit for service after the Participant's Merger Date shall be granted to an Employee at the rate of one-quarter of a year of Pension Service for each 250 hours of Pension Service the Participant earns in a Year.

3.04 Provisions and Limits on Earning Pension Service.

No more than one year of Pension Service may be earned by an Employee in any one Year.

Pension Service may be earned only while the Employee is a Participant in the Plan and in the Year immediately preceding the Employee's Participation.

3.05 Self-Employment

No Pension Service shall be granted for any self-employed time.

4 Vesting Service and Vesting

4.01 Vesting Service

An hour of Vesting Service is earned for each hour of work in Covered Employment and Related Employment.

4.02 Amount of Vesting Service

A Participant shall be granted a year of Vesting Service for each Year after the Participant's Merger Date in which the Participant earns at least 1,000 hours of Vesting Service.

Whatever Vesting Service the Participant had as of the Participant's Merger Date shall remain to the credit of the Participant unless forfeited by Plan provisions.

If a Participant dies on or after January 1, 2007 while performing military service (as defined in Code Section 414(u)(5)), the period of such Participant's qualified military service shall be treated as Vesting Service under the Plan.

4.03 Vesting after Merger Date

A Participant shall be considered vested (i.e., has a non-forfeitable, except for death, right to the Participant's Normal Pension) at the earliest date after the Participant's Merger Date (unless already vested by prior Plan provisions) on which the Participant:

- A. attains Normal Pension Age;
- B. has at least ten years of Vesting Service (five years of Vesting Service if not represented by a collective bargaining agreement); or
- C. has satisfied the age and service requirements for an Early Pension hereunder; or
- D. has at least five years of Vesting Service and has at least one hour of Vesting Service earned after 3/1/1999.

5 Break in Service and Frozen Normal Pension

5.01 Break Year

A Year after the Participant's Merger Date during which, while a Participant in the Plan, the Participant does not earn at least 500 hours of Vesting Service and does not earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service.

A Break Year shall not be charged to a Participant for a Year after 1984 during which the Participant is absent from employment that would earn Vesting Service because the Participant becomes pregnant and gives birth, or otherwise experiences a termination of pregnancy, fathers a child, adopts a child, or cares for the Participant's child immediately following such child's birth or adoption. However, if the Year in which the event described in the preceding sentence occurs is not a Break Year for the Participant without the exclusion provided by such, then the immediately following Year shall not be a Break Year for the Participant either.

A Break Year shall not be charged to a Participant for a Year in which the Participant is totally disabled for more than six months.

A Break Year shall not be charged to a Participant for a Year if the Participant is protected against such a Break Year by applicable federal veterans' reemployment rights legislation.

The provisions of the prior three paragraphs shall not operate, alone, to protect the Participant from having a portion of the Participant's Normal Pension classed as Frozen Normal Pension.

5.02 Break in Service

If a Participant incurs a Break Year after the Participant's Merger Date, then the Participant shall have incurred a Break in Service. All of the Participant's Normal Pension and Vesting Service earned before the end of such Break Year shall be forfeited unless the Participant is vested. If such forfeited Normal Pension is either vested or reinstated in accordance with the provisions of Section 5.05, such Normal Pension shall then be classed as a "Frozen Normal Pension".

For the limited purpose of determining whether a Normal Pension becomes classed as a Frozen Normal Pension and notwithstanding the exceptions in Section 5.01, the definition of a Break Year is modified to the extent that a Break Year for a Participant means a Year during which the Participant does not earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service.

The provisions of this section are subject to the provisions of Section 5.05.

5.03 Break in Service and Vesting

Once a Participant is "vested", the Participant has a non-forfeitable (except for death) right

to the Participant's Normal Pension.

If a Break in Service occurs after the Participant is vested, the Participant's Normal Pension and Vesting Service shall not be forfeited. Nevertheless, the Participant's Normal Pension earned before the Break in Service shall then be classed as a "Frozen Normal Pension".

5.04 Frozen Normal Pension

A segment of broken service means, for a Participant:

- A. a period of time during which the Participant is a Participant in the Plan that does not contain a Year which causes a Break in Service for the Participant, but which immediately precedes a Break in Service, which period is not lost because of the Plan's vesting provisions, or is later reinstated; and
- B. a period of time during which the Participant is a Participant in the Plan that does contain a Year which causes a Break in Service, which period is not lost because of the Plan's vesting provisions, or is later reinstated, and which commences with a Break Year that causes the Break in Service and ends with the death or entitlement of the Participant to a pension or the beginning of a Year in which the Participant earns at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service or at least 500 hours of Vesting Service, whichever first occurs.

The Normal Pension for a Participant attributable to a segment of broken service described in A shall be that which is calculated at the end of such segment employing the contributions required on the Participant's Covered Employment in such segment and the then current benefit formula in effect at the end of such segment.

The Normal Pension for a Participant attributable to a segment of broken service described in B shall be that which is calculated at the end of such segment employing the contributions required on the Participant's Covered Employment in such segment and the then current benefit formula in effect on the day before the beginning of such segment.

Upon the occurrence of a segment of broken service because of a Break in Service, a calculation shall be made of the Normal Pension attributable to such segment and such Normal Pension shall be classed as Frozen Normal Pension. The amount of such Frozen Normal Pension shall not be changed in the future except by positive action by the Trustees.

For the limited purpose of determining whether a Normal Pension becomes classed as a Frozen Normal Pension and notwithstanding the exceptions in Section 5.01, the definition of a Break Year is modified to the extent that a Break Year for a Participant means a Plan Year during which the Participant does not earn at least one quarter of a year of Pension Service.

The Frozen Normal Pension can be unfrozen for Break Years after 12/31/1988, i.e., calculated based upon current Plan provisions if greater, if a Participant incurs no more than one Break Year in a row and accumulates 10 years of Pension Service without incurring

another Break Year.

5.05 Reinstatement

If a Participant who has experienced a Break in Service after the Participant's Merger Date, is not vested at the time of such Break in Service, and works enough in a subsequent Year to earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service in a Year or to be credited with at least 500 hours of Vesting Service for such Year, and such Year occurs before the number of consecutive Break Years charged to the Participant equals the number of years of Vesting Service, or five if greater, the Participant has immediately prior to the Break in Service, then the Frozen Normal Pension and Vesting Service lost by such Break in Service shall be reinstated. The amount of the Frozen Normal Pension shall not be increased as a result of the provisions of this subsection.

5.06 Deemed Distribution

If a Participant experiences a Break in Service at a time when such Participant is not vested, a distribution of the Participant's interest in the Plan shall be deemed to be made to the Participant. The value of such distributed interest shall be zero.

6 Normal Pension

6.01 Eligibility

Normal Pension Age: The first day on or after the Participant's 65th birthday on which the Participant has been a Plan Participant continuously for at least five years (prior to 1999, ten years).

Normal Pension Date: The first day of the month coinciding with or, otherwise, next following the latest of A, B, and C below:

- A. the attainment of the Participant's Normal Pension Age;
- B. the date of the Participant's proper application for pension to the Trustees; and
- C. the Participant's cessation of work at employment that would earn Vesting Service hereunder.

Each Participant who attains Normal Pension Date shall be granted a monthly pension hereunder. Such pension shall be equal to the amount below.

6.02 Amount

The Normal Pension Amount at a particular date of determination is the sum of:

Pre-Merger

 the Participant's monthly accrued Prior Plan Normal Pension benefit as of the Merger Date in accordance with the applicable table contained in Appendix F and the hourly contribution rate (as applicable) in effect as of such Merger Date; and

Post-Merger Through 5/31/2008

2. 2.12% (2.00% if the date of determination is before 10/1/92) of the total of Employer Capped Contributions required to be made to the Plan on the Employee's Covered Employment after the Employee's Merger Date up to May 31, 2008; and;

After 5/31/2008 and before 12/31/2011

3. 1.00% of the total of Employer Capped Contributions required to be made to the Plan on the Employee's Covered Employment after May 31, 2008 through December 31, 2011.

After 12/31/2011

4. 1.00% of the total of Employer Capped Contributions required to be made to the Plan on the Employee's Covered Employment after December 31, 2011 but in no case will an Employee accrue more than \$80 per year.

Amounts earned in 1 and 2 above are paid 13 times a year with the 13th check payable in December. Amounts earned after 5/31/2008 are payable 12 times a year.

If the Participant has been credited with an amount of Frozen Normal Pension, the Normal Pension for such Participant shall be the sum of such Frozen Normal Pension and any benefit credited to the Participant, in accordance with the foregoing, for time after the effective date of the crediting of such Frozen Normal Pension.

No Normal Pension shall be earned by a Participant for any Year after the Participant's Merger Date during which such Participant does not earn at least one-quarter of a year of Pension Service except for the year immediately preceding the Participant's Participation and the Year in which the effective date of the Participant's pension occurs.

No Normal Pension may be earned for self-employment.

6.03 Capped Contributions

Contributions made on a member's behalf, but limited to the contribution rate in effect on 7/31/2003. If an employer does not have a contribution rate as of 7/31/2003, Future Annual Accruals after 5/31/2008, are determined as follows:

The Target Accrual (X) shall be defined as the product of A, B, and C, below, where:

- A. is the hourly contribution rate as of July 31, 2003 for National Master Freight, and
- B. is 1,920 hours, and
- C. is 1%.

The Future Annual Accrual shall be defined as the Target Accrual multiplied by D and divided by E, where:

- D. is the Actual Year's contribution on the Employee's behalf, and
- E. is the Expected Contribution on the Employee's behalf if he were working full-time (assumed to be 160 hours per month) at the National Master Freight contribution rate. For example, if the National Master Freight Agreement rate increases from \$8.61 to \$9.41 as of August 1, the Future Annual Accrual for that Year is based on:

$$(160 \times 7 \times \$8.61) + (160 \times 5 \times \$9.41) = \$17,171.20$$

6.04 Mandatory Distributions

Any contrary provisions of the Plan notwithstanding, payment of benefits to which the Participant is entitled by reason of having satisfied the pertinent service requirement from the Plan to a Participant who reaches age 70 and 1/2 after 1987 must begin no later than the April 1st immediately following the calendar year in which the Participant reaches age 70 and 1/2, but such payments need not begin prior to 4/1/1990.

Payment of benefits, to which the Participant is entitled by reason of having satisfied the pertinent service requirement, from the Plan to a Participant who reached age 70 and 1/2 before 1988 but after 1984 shall begin no later than the April 1st immediately following the calendar year in which the Participant reaches age 70 and 1/2, or, if later and the Participant was not a 5% owner of one of the Employers, the April 1st immediately following the calendar year in which the Participant retires.

If the Participant reached age 70 and 1/2 before 1985, payment of benefits, to which the Participant is entitled by reason of having satisfied the pertinent service requirement, from the Plan shall begin no later than the December 1st of the calendar year in which the Participant reached age 70 and 1/2 or in which the Participant retires, but such date need not be before 1983.

6.05 Duration of Normal and Early Pensions

Unless the pension benefit is being paid in the Married Couple form, each Normal and Early pension benefit shall be paid in monthly installments starting with the Participant's Pension Date and ending with the payment due for the month in which the death of the Pensioner occurs.

7 Early Pension Benefit

7.01 Eligibility

Early Pension Date: The first day of the month coinciding with or, otherwise, next following the latest of A, B, C and D below:

- A. the Participant's 57th birthday;
- B. the Participant's earning of at least 15 years of Pension Service with Local 641,
- C. the date of the Participant's proper application for pension to the Trustees; and
- D. the Participant's cessation of work at employment that would earn Vesting Service hereunder.

Each Participant who attains Early Pension Date shall be granted a monthly pension hereunder. Such pension shall be equal to the amount below.

7.02 Amount

Such monthly pension shall be calculated as if it were a Normal Pension under Article 6 and then reduced by .0050 for each whole calendar month that the Participant's Early Pension Date precedes age 62.

If a Participant's Age plus Pension Service on the Early Pension Date is equal to or greater than 90, the reduction is .0025.

Prior Plan C

However, if the Participant has any Normal Pension benefit earned under Prior Plan C, the amount of such Participant's monthly Early Pension shall be calculated as if it were a Normal Pension and then reduced by .006 for each of the first 60 whole calendar months that the Participant's Early Pension Date precedes the first day of the month coinciding with, or, otherwise, next following the Participant's 65th birthday and reduced further by .002917 for each whole calendar month of the balance.

8 Disability Pension

8.01 Eligibility

Disability Pension Date: The first day of the month following cessation of the Participant's employment because of such total disability upon which <u>all</u> the following conditions are met:

- A. the Participant has not yet attained age 57;
- B. The start of the Participant's total disability, as determined by the Trustees in their sole and exclusive discretion, based upon the Participant's Social Security Administration disability award, and upon any other factors the Trustees deem to be relevant, the Participant has:
 - (i) prior to November 1, 2011
 - 1. at least 15 years of Pension Service earned and is at least 47 years of age, or
 - 2. the Participant has at least 20 years of Pension Service regardless of age
 - (ii) after October 31, 2011
 - 1. at least 15 years of Pension Service earned in Covered Employment (excluding any reciprocal service) and is at least 47 years of age, or
 - 2. the Participant has at least 20 years of Pension Service (excluding any reciprocal service) earned in Covered Employment regardless of age
- C. the Participant is totally disabled and does not work;
- D. the Participant's disability does not commence, or be caused by an incident that occurred, or condition that started, during a period of substantial gainful employment not covered by the Plan as Vesting Service;
- E. the Participant's disability does not:
 - 1. occur while engaged in criminal activity; or
 - 2. arise from an intentionally self-inflicted injury; or
 - 3. arise from service in the armed forces of any country which prevents a return to employment and for which the Participant receives a military pension except as otherwise prescribed by law;
- F. the Participant worked at least 20 days in Pension Service during the 12 consecutive calendar months that immediately precede the calendar month in which the total disability starts (as determined by the Social Security

Administration); and

G. the Participant has submitted a proper application for pension to the Trustees.

No Disability Pension may be commenced for a Participant after the effective date of the Participant's Normal or Early Pension hereunder even if the effective date of such Disability Pension is proposed to be prior to the effective date of such Normal or Early Pension.

A Participant shall be considered "totally disabled" for a calendar month only if the Participant is entitled to receive a Social Security Disability monthly benefit for such month and does not work in such month.

Upon recovery from total disability prior to age 65, the Participant's Disability Pension shall be terminated.

Each Participant who attains Disability Pension Date shall be granted a monthly pension hereunder.

8.02 Amount

Such pension shall be a monthly benefit equal to the Participant's Normal Pension benefit, but no more than \$450 per month.

However, if the Participant has any Normal Pension earned under Prior Plan C, the amount of such Participant's monthly Disability Pension shall be the sum of A and B below:

- A. Early Pension Amount calculated using no more than 120 months in the reduction, using the Participant's Normal Pension earned under Prior Plan C before the Participant's Merger Date; and
- B. Normal Pension Amount earned after the Participant's Merger Date, but not more than that amount which, when added to the amount calculated in A, equals \$450.

8.03 Duration of Disability Pension

Each Disability Pension shall be paid in monthly installments starting with the Participant's Disability Pension Date and ending with the payment due for the month in which the Disability Pensioner dies or for the month in which the Participant ceases being entitled to a Social Security Disability payment, or the Trustees in their sole discretion determine the Disability Pensioner has ceased to be disabled, or becomes employed or self-employed, or with the one immediately preceding the Participant's Normal Pension Age, whichever occurs first. Each Participant receiving a Disability Pension has the option of receiving an Early Pension upon attainment of Early Retirement eligibility.

9 Married Couple Form

9.01 Standard Form

If a Participant is lawfully married as of the effective date of the Participant's Normal or Early Pension, then the pension the Participant receives shall be in the form called the Married Couple form, unless the Participant and the Participant's lawful spouse have properly elected to forego receiving such pension in the Married Couple form.

9.02 Payment

Under the Married Couple form, a monthly benefit that became effective prior to 1976 is payable to the Pensioner so long as the Pensioner lives and, after the Pensioner's death, if the Pensioner's spouse at the Participant's Pension Date is living at the Pensioner's date of death, 50% or 100% (depending on the option elected) of such monthly benefit shall be paid to such surviving spouse, monthly, to cease with the last such monthly payment due for the month of such spouse's death.

Under the Married Couple form, a monthly benefit that became effective before 1985 and after 1975 is payable to the Pensioner so long as the Pensioner lives and, after the Pensioner's death, if the Pensioner's lawful spouse is living at the date of death of the Pensioner, has been married to the Pensioner continuously during the one-year period immediately preceding the Pensioner's death, and was married to the Pensioner continuously during the one-year period immediately preceding the Pensioner's Pension Date, 50% or 100% (depending on the option elected) of such monthly benefit shall be paid to such surviving spouse, monthly, to cease with the last such monthly payment due for the month of the surviving spouse's death.

Under the Married Couple form, a monthly benefit that becomes effective after 1985 is payable to the Pensioner so long as the Pensioner lives and, after the Pensioner's death, if the person who was the Pensioner's lawful spouse at the Participant's Pension Date is living at the date of death of the Pensioner, and has been married to the Pensioner continuously during the one-year period ending on either the date of the Pensioner's death or the effective date of the Pensioner's Pension, 50% or 100% (depending on the option elected) of such monthly benefit shall be paid to such surviving spouse, monthly, to cease with the last such monthly payment due for the month of such surviving spouse's death. Effective October 1, 2009, the allowable options for the Married Couple form are 50%, 75%, and 100%.

If no choice is made between the 50%, 75%, or 100% Married Couple form and the pension is required to be paid in the Married Couple form, the form shall be the 50% Married Couple form.

9.03 Actuarial Reduction

For all benefits frozen as of January 1, 2001, the amount of the monthly benefit payable to the Pensioner at the Participant's Pension Date in the Married Couple form shall be

calculated by multiplying the applicable 50%, 75%, or 100% option percentage by the otherwise accrued monthly benefit. These applicable percentages are as follows:

Joint &	Same	
Survivor	Age	Age
<u>Percentage</u>	<u>Factor</u>	<u>Adjustment</u>
50%	90.0%	0.40%
75%	85.5%	0.55%
100%	81.0%	0.70%

For all benefits not frozen as of January 1, 2001, the amount of the monthly benefit payable to the Pensioner at the Participant's Pension Date in the Married Couple form shall be calculated by multiplying the applicable 50%, 75% or 100% option percentage by the otherwise accrued monthly benefit. These applicable percentages are as follows:

Joint &	Same	
Survivor	Age	Age
<u>Percentage</u>	<u>Factor</u>	<u>Adjustment</u>
50%	95.00%	0.200%
75%	92.75%	0.275%
100%	90.50%	0.350%

Pop-Up Feature for Married Couple Form

For all pensions in the Married Couple Form beginning on or after 1/1/2001 for all benefits not frozen as of 1/1/2001, if your spouse dies before you do, the monthly benefit payable to you following the death of your spouse will be raised back to the amount payable under the Life only basis.

In these two tables, the age adjustment is added (subtracted) to (from) the Same Age Factor for each full year that the spouse is older (younger) than the Participant. Any Age Adjustment factor that is greater than 100% shall be limited to 100% for the calculation of the Joint & Survivor Pension.

9.04 Waiver of Election

In order for a Participant to elect, properly, to forego receiving the pension benefit in the Married Couple form, the Participant and the Participant's lawful spouse must, on forms prescribed by the Trustees, make such election within the 180 days immediately preceding the effective date of the Participant's pension. The Participant and the Participant's lawful spouse may also change, on forms prescribed by the Trustees, the election any time within such period.

9.05 Election Information

So that the Participant and the Participant's spouse may be properly informed regarding the ramifications of an election to forego (or revoke such an election) receiving the Participant's pension benefit in the Married Couple form, the Trustees shall provide the Participant and the Participant's spouse with an explanation of the provisions of this article as it applies to them specifically. Such explanation shall be provided to the Participant and the Participant's spouse promptly after the Participant indicates a wish to make application for a pension. The pension benefit shall not be effective or commence until the Participant has had at least 30 days following the receipt of such explanation to consider it.

9.06 Disability Pensioner

If a Disability Pensioner attains Normal Pension Age while continuing to be entitled to receive a Disability Pension, the Normal Pension that is scheduled to commence on the first of the month coinciding with or, otherwise, next following the Participant's Normal Pension Age shall be in the Standard Form pursuant to Sections 9.01 through 9.05 unless properly waived pursuant to such sections.

10 Suspension of Normal, Service and Early Pension Benefits

10.01 Suspension of Benefits before 1982

If a Normal, Service or Early Pensioner becomes employed before 1982 in the same industry, in the same trade, and in the same geographical area covered by this plan, or by a plan with which this plan has a reciprocal agreement, at the Pensioner's Pension Date, the Pensioner's pension benefit payment shall not be payable for any month before 1982 in which the Pensioner works at such employment or self-employment for any length of time.

10.02 Suspension of Benefits after 1981

In the event a Normal, Service or Early Pensioner works in Prohibited Employment in a month for which the Pensioner is entitled to a Normal, Service or Early payment hereunder as the result of successful application for such payment, the Pensioner's pension payment hereunder for such month shall be withheld and forfeited provided the proper notice is provided to the Pensioner by the Trustees. Such withholding and forfeiture shall not apply to that part of the Pensioner's pension payment derived from the Pensioner's own contributions.

10.03 Prohibited Employment

Employment or self-employment, other than managerial, for which the Pensioner is compensated by an employer (whether union or non-union, whether contributions are required to be made to the Fund for such employment or not), and is

- A. in the same industry in which Employees covered by the Plan worked at the effective date of the affected Pensioner's pension, and in the same profession, trade or craft in which the affected Pensioner worked at any time that was classed as Covered Employment for the Pensioner, or any employment covered by a Participation Agreement, and
- B. over the following hour thresholds:
 - 1. Before age 65: at least 1 hour in a month
 - 2. After age 65: at least 40 hours in a month
- C. and, in the following geographic area:
 - 1. Before age 65: anywhere.
 - 2. After age 65: in the Plan Area

10.04 Plan Area

For the purposes of this Article, "Plan Area" means the states of New Jersey, New York and Pennsylvania and any state where employees of the Plan work as a result of a change of operations.

10.05 Notification

No pension benefit payments may be withheld from a Pensioner in any month unless, and until, during the first such month the Trustees notify the Pensioner of the suspension. Such notification shall be delivered personally or by first class mail and shall contain:

- A. a description of the reason pension payments are being suspended;
- B. a general description of this Article;
- C. a copy of this Article;
- D. a statement that an appeal of the Trustees' decision in the matter may be accomplished using the plan's claim denial appeal procedure; and
- E. a statement that the Department of Labor regulations dealing with suspension of benefits may be found in Section 2530.203-3 of the Code of Federal Regulations.

10.06 Presumption

Subject to correction by actual evidence, the Trustees may presume that a Pensioner who works at least some time in Prohibited Employment in a month has or will work at least 40 hours in such Prohibited Employment in that month unless, within five days of the start of such employment, the Pensioner notifies the Trustees of such commencement and has not refused to cooperate with reasonable requests by the Trustees to assist them in administering the provisions of this Article.

10.07 Resumption of Pension Payments

In order that the payment of a monthly pension benefit be resumed under this plan once a suspension described in the first two sections of this Article has taken place, the Pensioner must notify the Trustees in writing that such Pensioner has ceased working at Prohibited Employment. If the resumption of payments occurs:

- A. prior to 1988: the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in the same monthly amount that the Pensioner had been receiving prior to suspension;
- B. between 1/1/1988 and May 31, 2008: the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in a monthly amount, adjusted annually, which shall reflect any additional benefit earned offset by the value of any pension payments received or suspended for this same period of work;
- C. after May 31, 2008: the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in a monthly amount, adjusted annually, which shall reflect any additional benefit earned offset by the value of any pension payments received or suspended for this same period of work. If the Pensioner retired after March 31, 2008, the benefit is further reduced

pursuant to the provisions of the Rehabilitation Plan required by the Pension Protection Act, as described in Appendix F.

Such payment shall resume with the first day of the third calendar month following the calendar month in which the Trustees receive the Pensioner's notice called for in the prior sentence. Subject to the next paragraph, should the Pensioner be due any payments that were withheld for months prior to the resumption of payments in which the Pensioner did not work the prescribed duration of Prohibited Employment, such withheld payments shall be paid upon recommencement of pension payments.

10.08 Recovery

In the event a Pensioner receives a monthly pension payment for a month for which the Trustees have the right to withhold and forfeit such payment, the Trustees shall recover such payment by reducing the payment otherwise payable to the Pensioner for the month immediately following the cessation of work in Prohibited Employment for which payment is not due until the third month following the Pensioner's notification to the Trustees called for in the preceding section. If the reductions described in the prior sentence are not sufficient to permit recovery of payments that should not have been made, the Trustees shall recover such unrecovered difference by reducing the otherwise size of future recommenced monthly pension payments by no more than 25% until such recovery is complete.

10.09 Status Determination

A Pensioner or Participant may write to the Trustees to determine if an actual or contemplated employment is Prohibited Employment and the Trustees shall reply to such request for information after securing enough details to make such a judgment.

11 Normal Pension Earned after Normal, Service and Early Pension Date

11.01 Eligibility

If a Normal, Service or Early Pensioner works in Covered Employment after the effective date of the Pensioner's Pension and after 1987, then on the January 1st immediately following such earning the pension benefit of the Pensioner shall be recalculated to determine if such earning entitles the Pensioner to an increase in monthly pension benefit pursuant to the following provisions of this article.

11.02 Amount of Increase

As of a January 1st, the method of determining the amount of increase, under this article, in the affected Pensioner's monthly pension due to working in Covered Employment during the immediately preceding Year shall be to subtract A. from B. in the following and, if the difference is positive, such difference shall be the amount of increase:

- A. the lifetime monthly pension, payable to the Pensioner, the present actuarial value of which, on such January 1st, is equal to the sum of the monthly pension payments the Pensioner (and surviving spouse) received (before the April 1st immediately following the Year in which the payee attained age 70 and six months) under the Plan during the Year immediately preceding such January 1st and the Pensioner's monthly pension amounts that were suspendible under Article 10 during such Year;
- B. the lifetime monthly pension, payable to the Pensioner, that is attributable to the Covered Employment the Pensioner worked during such Year employing the pension benefit formula that applies to such Covered Employment on such January 1st.

In determining the amount of any such increase under this section, the actuarial basis to be employed is the actuarial basis employed, by the actuarial advisor to the Trustees, for long-term forecasting in the most recent actuarial valuation completed by such actuarial advisor prior to the date of such adjustment.

11.03 Adjustments for Form of Pension

The amount of monthly pension increase, if any, determined pursuant to Section 11.02 for a Pensioner as of a January 1st shall be adjusted in accordance with Section 9.03 if the form of the pension benefit being paid to the Pensioner is the Married Couple form.

If the Pensioner had started receiving a Service or Early Pension, the Pensioner (and the Pensioner's spouse) may elect to change the form of the benefit for the increase. If the Service or Early Pension is already being paid in the Married Couple form, and the increase is to be paid in the same form, the actuarial adjustment that applied to the original pension shall also apply to the increase. In any event, any Early Pension adjustment that originally applied shall also apply to the increase.

If the Pensioner had started receiving a Normal Pension, the form of the increase may not be different from the original form except, in the instance where the original form was the Married Couple form and the Pensioner's spouse has died before the effective date of the increase. The actuarial adjustment that shall apply to any increase shall be that which applied to the original pension except in the instance of the exception mentioned in the prior sentence.

11.04 Effective Date of Increase

The increase in monthly pension calculated, as of a January 1st, pursuant to the preceding sections of this article, shall become effective as of such January 1st. Such increase shall be subject to the suspension of benefits provisions of Article 10.

12 Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension

12.01 Eligibility

If a vested Participant, who has earned at least one hour of Pension Service after 8/22/84, dies before the effective date of such Participant's Normal or Early Pension, the Participant's surviving spouse shall be entitled to a Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension provided such spouse was lawfully married to the Participant for at least one continuous year up to the date of death of the Participant.

Upon attainment of what would have been the Participant's Early Pension eligibility date, the surviving spouse will have the option of deferring receipt of the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension upon affirmative election to defer.

12.02 Form

Such Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension is a monthly benefit payable to the surviving spouse for life, commencing with the later of: the first day of the month following the Participant's death if the Participant has already satisfied the age, contribution and service requirements for a Normal or Early Pension, and what would have been the Participant's earliest Normal or Early Pension Date had the Participant lived but worked in no more Covered Employment, to cease with the monthly payment due immediately preceding such surviving spouse's death.

12.03 Amount

The amount of the monthly benefit to be paid to the eligible surviving spouse of the deceased Participant is 50% of the amount that would have been the monthly pension payable to the Participant if the starting date of the surviving spouse's pension had been the starting date of a Normal or Early Pension benefit (whichever is appropriate) for the Participant hereunder and such pension were to be paid in the 50% Married Couple form.

12.04 Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension with Respect to Qualified Military Service

Effective January 1, 2007, if a Participant in qualified military service as defined in IRC §414(u) dies while in such service, he will be treated under Article 12 as if he returned to work the day before his death.

13 Claim Denial Appeal Procedure

13.01 Claim Denial

The Trustees shall make determinations regarding claims for benefits under the Plan by all persons.

In the event a claim is denied, wholly or in part, the Trustees shall furnish, within 90 days of filing of the claim, to a claimant whose claim has been denied a written notice stating:

- A. the specific reason(s) for the denial;
- B. the specific reference(s) to the Plan provisions on which the denial is based;
- C. the way(s) in which the claim might be perfected; and
- D. a statement of the Plan appeal procedure.

If special circumstances require that the Trustees need more time than 90 days to consider a claim, then the period for notification to the claimant may be extended an additional 90 days provided the Trustees notify the claimant, within the initial 90-day period, explaining the special circumstances and indicating the date by which a final decision is expected.

If the claimant receives no response as to the claim's disposition within 90 days of filing the claim (180 days in the case of special circumstances), the claim shall be considered denied.

13.02 Appeal

Any claimant whose claim for benefits has been denied shall have the right to an appeal to the Trustees for a review of the Trustees' decision, provided that the claimant requests such appeal in writing within 60 days from the receipt of the Trustees' denial.

The claimant may present the claimant's views in writing and/or appear in person before the Trustees at a date set for such hearing, with an opportunity to review the Plan documents which relate to the claim.

Following such hearing, the Trustees shall communicate their decision in writing to the claimant. The Trustees shall construe the terms and provisions of the Plan and Agreement and Declaration of Trust to the extent required by law and their decisions shall be binding and final.

13.03 Arbitration

A claimant whose claim for benefits has been denied, in whole or in part must offer in writing to submit the claim to the New Jersey State Board of Mediation for arbitration.

If the Trustees accept the claimant's offer, the claim will be submitted to the New Jersey

State Board of Mediation for arbitration, and the resulting arbitration decision will be final and binding.

The claimant may not file a lawsuit or initiate any other proceeding seeking benefits until either the Trustees have declined to accept the claimant's offer to arbitrate, or the arbitration decision has been rendered.

13.04 Your Rights under ERISA

If you have a claim for benefits which is denied or ignored, in whole or in part, you may file suit in a state or federal court. In addition, if you disagree with the Plan's decision or lack thereof concerning the qualified status of a domestic relations order or a medical child support order, you may file suit in federal court. If it should happen that Plan fiduciaries misuse the Plan's money, or if you are discriminated against for asserting your rights, you may seek assistance from the U.S. Department of Labor, or you may file suit in a federal court. The court will decide who should pay court costs and legal fees. If you are successful the court may order the person you have sued to pay these costs and fees. If you lose, the court may order you to pay these costs and fees; for example, if it finds your claim is frivolous.

13.05 Timing of Litigation

Any litigation challenging the initial denial of pension benefits, the initial denial of a specific form of benefits (such as but not limited to disability or early retirement) or the termination of any form of benefit, must be brought within three (3) years of the date that the Fund notifies the participant of the initial denial of pension benefits, the initial denial of the specific form of benefits or the notification of the termination of any form of benefits.

APPENDICES

A. Qualified Domestic Relations Order

A.01 Supersedes

In the event the Trustees are presented with a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, as that term is defined in ERISA and the Code, the Trustees shall obey such order and all other provisions of the Plan shall be subject to it.

A.02 Qualified

An order shall be treated as a Qualified Domestic Relations Order if the Trustees determine that:

- A. the order is made pursuant to a State domestic relations law (including a community property law);
- B. the order creates or recognizes an Alternate Payee's rights to (or assigns an Alternate Payee the right to) receive all or a portion of the Participant's benefits. For the purposes of this article, an "Alternate Payee" is defined as any spouse, former spouse, child or other dependent of the Participant who is recognized in the Qualified Domestic Relations Order as having a right to receive all (or a portion of) the benefits payable to the Participant under the Plan;
- C. the order clearly specifies the name of the Participant and the name and mailing address of each Alternate Payee covered by the order;
- D. the order clearly specifies the amount or percentage of the benefits to be paid by the Plan to each such Alternate Payee (or the manner in which the amount or percentage is to be determined);
- E. the order clearly specifies the number of payments or the period to which the order applies;
- F. the order clearly specifies each plan to which the order relates;
- G. the order does <u>not</u> require the Plan to provide any form of benefit option not otherwise available under the Plan;
- H. the order does <u>not</u> require the Plan to provide actuarially increased benefits; and
- I. the order does <u>not</u> require the Plan to provide benefits to an Alternate Payee which are to be paid to another Alternate Payee under a separate order previously determined to be a Qualified Domestic Relations Order.

A.03 Provision Exception

An order shall be treated as a Qualified Domestic Relations Order if it meets the requirements of A.02, even if it requires the payment of benefits to an Alternate Payee at a date prior to the Participant's separation from service, provided that:

- A. the Participant has attained (or would have attained) at such date the earliest Pension Date under the Plan but is at least (or would have been) age 57;
- B. benefit payments are computed as if the Participant had retired on the date on which payments are to begin (based on the present value of benefits actually accrued); and
- C. such payments are in a form in which benefits may be paid under the Plan to the Participant (other than in the form of a joint and survivor annuity with respect to the Alternate Payee and his or her subsequent spouse).

A.04 Cooperation

To receive benefits from the Plan pursuant to a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, the Alternate Payee must furnish the Trustees with a copy of the order, certified by the clerk of the court issuing the order.

A.05 Trustees' Duties

Upon receipt of a certified copy of a domestic relations order, the Trustees shall:

- A. promptly notify the Participant and any Alternate Payee of the receipt of the order and provide said persons with a copy of the section;
- B. promptly determine whether the order is a Qualified Domestic Relations Order; and
- C. promptly notify the Participant and all Alternate Payees of such determination.

If the determination is that the order is a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, the notification in C. shall set forth the date on which payments are scheduled to begin. If the determination is that the order is <u>not</u> a Qualified Domestic Relations Order, the notification in C. shall set forth the specific reasons for the conclusion. The Participant and the Alternate Payee(s) may appeal any determination made in accordance with the Plan's appeal procedure, a copy of which shall be included with the determination letter.

A.06 Trustees Unable to Decide

In the event the Trustees are unable to make a determination whether an order is or is not a Qualified Domestic Relations Order prior to the next scheduled distribution of benefits to the Participant whose benefits are subject to the order, the Trustees shall segregate in a separate account the amount that would have been payable to the Alternate Payee(s) had the order been determined to be a Qualified Domestic Relations Order and shall continue to

segregate such amounts until the earlier of the date a determination is made or the expiration of 18 months.

If, within such 18 months, the Trustees determine the order to be a Qualified Domestic Relations order, the Trustees shall pay the segregated amounts (plus any interest earned thereon) to the person or persons entitled to receive them. If, within the 18 months, the order is determined to not be a Qualified Domestic Relations Order or, after the 18-month period has expired, no determination is made, the segregated amounts (plus any interest) shall be paid to the person who would have received the amounts if there had been no order. Thereafter, any determination that such order is a Qualified Domestic Relations Order shall apply prospectively (i.e., the Plan shall not be liable for payments to an Alternate Payee(s) for the period before the order was determined to a Qualified Domestic Relations Order). The Plan shall be discharged from any obligation or liability to any Participant or Alternate Payee(s) to the extent of any payment made pursuant to these procedures, provided the Trustees have acted in accordance with their fiduciary responsibility.

The Trustees may require any Participant and any Alternate Payee(s) to furnish to them, such releases, documents or information as the Trustees require for the administration of the Plan and this article.

A.07 Actuarial Equalization

To insure that compliance with a Qualified Domestic Relations Order does not provide actuarially-increased benefits, an adjustment in the amount and/or form of the payment to the Participant shall be made by the Trustees where the order would otherwise result in such increase. In determining the extent of such adjustment, the actuarial basis to be employed is the actuarial basis employed, by the actuarial advisor to the Trustees, for long-term forecasting in the most recent actuarial valuation completed by such actuarial advisor prior to the date of such adjustment.

B. Direct Rollover

B.01 Direct Rollover

Notwithstanding any provision of the Plan to the contrary that would otherwise limit a Distributee's election under this article, a Distributee may elect, at the time and in the manner prescribed by the Trustees, to have any portion of an Eligible Rollover Distribution paid directly to an Eligible Retirement Plan specified by the Distributee in a Direct Rollover request.

B.02 Definitions

For purposes of this article, the following terms shall have the meanings indicated:

- A. *Direct Rollover:* A payment by the Plan to the Eligible Retirement Plan specified by the Distributee.
- B. *Distributee*: A Distributee includes an employee or former employee. In addition, the employee's or former employee's surviving spouse and the employee's or former employee's spouse or former spouse who is an alternate payee under a Qualified Domestic Relations Order (with regard this Plan) as defined in Section 414(p) of the code, are Distributees with regard to the interest of the spouse or former spouse. Effective March 1, 2010, a Distributee also includes a non-spouse beneficiary.
- C. *Eligible Retirement Plan:* A plan that accepts the Distributee's Eligible Rollover Distribution and is also a:
 - 1. individual retirement account described in Section 408(a) of the Code, or
 - 2. individual retirement annuity described in Section 408(b) of the Code, or
 - 3. annuity plan described in Section 403(a) or (b) of the Code, or
 - 4. qualified trust described in Section 401(a) of the Code, or
 - 5. eligible plan under Section 457(b) of the Code which is maintained by a state, political subdivision of a state, or any agency or instrumentality of a state or political subdivision of a state and which agrees to separately account for amounts transferred into such plan from this plan.

However, in the case of an Eligible Rollover Distribution to the surviving spouse, an Eligible Retirement Plan is an individual retirement account or individual retirement annuity. Effective after 2007, an eligible retirement plan shall also mean a ROTH IRA. Effective March 1, 2010, a non-spouse Distributee may elect a direct rollover into an inherited IRA. Any eligible rollover distribution to a ROTH IRA prior to March 1, 2010 must come from a ROTH IRA or from a Distributee whose modified adjusted gross income meets certain dollar limitations that depend on filing status and year. After 2009, no such limitations exist.

D. *Eligible Rollover Distribution:* Any distribution of all or any portion of the balance to the credit of the Distributee under the Plan, except that an Eligible Rollover Distribution does not include: any distribution that is one of a series of substantially equal periodic payments (not less frequently than annually) made for the life (or life expectancy) of the Distributee or the joint lives (or joint life expectancies) of the Distributee and the Distributee's designated beneficiary, or for a specified period of ten years or more; any distribution to the extent such distribution is required under Section 401(a)(9) of the Code; and the portion of any distribution that is not includable in gross income (determined without regard to the exclusion for net unrealized appreciation with respect to employer securities).

For purposes of the direct rollover provisions of the plan, a portion of a distribution shall not fail to be an eligible rollover distribution merely because the portion consists of after-tax employee contributions which are not includible in gross income. However, such portion may be paid only to an individual retirement account or annuity described in Section 408(a) or (b) of the Code, or to a qualified defined contribution plan described in Section 401(a) or 403(a) of the Code, that agrees to separately account for amounts so transferred, including separately accounting for the portion of such distribution which is includible in gross income and the portion of such distribution which is not so includible.

C. Miscellaneous

C.01 Named Fiduciary

Collectively, the Trustees of the Fund, who shall have authority to control and manage the operation and administration of the Plan.

C.02 Limit on Types of Benefits

No Participant or surviving spouse shall be entitled to more than one type of pension or benefit from the Plan at any one time, except that a Pensioner may receive a benefit earned by employment as an Employee as well as a benefit in the status of a surviving spouse.

C.03 Maximum on Benefits

In no event shall the Plan pay benefits in excess of the maximum specified for qualified plans by Section 415 of the Code.

Notwithstanding any other plan provision to the contrary, effective for distributions with annuity starting dates between 12/31/2002 and 2/29/2008, the applicable mortality table used for purposes of adjusting any benefit or limitation under Section 415(b)(2)(B), (C), or (D) of the Code is the table prescribed in Rev. Rul. 2001-62. Any reference in the Plan to the mortality table prescribed in Rev. Rul. 95-6 shall be construed as a reference to the mortality table prescribed in Rev. Rul. 2001-62 for all purposes under the Plan.

For Plan years beginning on or after 3/1/2008, the applicable mortality table is the mortality table within the meaning of IRC §417(e)(3)(B), which is based on the mortality table under IRC §430(h)(3)(A).

C.04 Mailing Address of Pensioner

If a Pensioner fails to inform the Trustees in writing sent by first class mail of change of address and the Trustees are unable to communicate with the Pensioner at the address last recorded by the Trustees and a letter sent by registered or certified mail to such Pensioner is returned, any payments due on the Pensioner's account shall be held without interest until claim is made therefore.

C.05 Recovery of Certain Payments

The Trustees shall have the right to recover any benefit payments made in reliance on any false or fraudulent statement, information, or proof submitted, as well as any benefit payment made in error.

C.06 Legal Jurisdiction

Except to the extent preempted by federal law, the Plan shall be construed, administered

and enforced in accordance with the laws of the State of New Jersey.

The provisions of the prior paragraph shall not apply to any liabilities of a Participant to the Plan pursuant to a judgment or settlement described in Code Section 401(a)(13)(C) due to: (1) the Participant being convicted of committing a crime involving the Plan, (2) a civil judgment (or consent order or decree) being entered by a court in an action brought in connection with a violation of ERISA's fiduciary duty rules, or (3) a settlement agreement between the Secretary of Labor and the Participant in connection with a violation of ERISA's fiduciary rules. The court order establishing such liability must require that the Participant's benefit be applied to satisfy the liability.

C.07 Savings Provision

Should any provision contained in the Plan be held unlawful, such provision shall be of no force and effect, and the Plan shall be treated as if such portion had not been contained herein.

C.08 No Liability to Trustees or Union

There shall be no liability upon the Trustees individually or collectively, or the Union, to provide the benefits established by the Plan if the Fund does not have assets to make such payments.

C.09 Number and Gender

Wherever appropriate, words used in the Plan in the singular may mean the plural, the plural the singular, the masculine the feminine, and the feminine the masculine.

C.10 Merger or Consolidation of Plan or Transfers of Assets

A merger or consolidation of the Plan with another plan, or a transfer of the assets of the Fund to another plan's fund, shall not take place unless the benefit that would be received by each Participant, hereunder, from the Plan, if it were terminated immediately after such merger, consolidation, or transfer, is at least equal to the Normal Pension such Participant would have received if the Plan terminated immediately before such merger, consolidation, or transfer.

C.11 Plan Interpretations and Determinations

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, the Trustees shall have exclusive authority and discretion to:

- A. determine whether a person is eligible for any benefits under the Plan;
- B. determine the amount of benefits, if any, a person is entitled to under the Plan;
- C. interpret all of the provisions of the Plan; and

D. interpret all of the terms used in the Plan.

All determinations and interpretations made by the Trustees, or their designee, pursuant to this section shall be binding upon any individual claiming benefits under the Plan, be given deference in all courts of law, to the greatest extent allowed by applicable law, and not be overturned or set aside by any court of law unless such court determines that the Trustees have abused their discretion in rendering such determination or interpretation.

C.12 Mandatory Application for Benefits

Subject to Section 6.04 a necessary prerequisite for the payment of any benefit is application for it.

C.13 Military Service

Notwithstanding any provision of this Plan to the contrary, effective 12/12/1994, contributions, benefits and service credit with respect to qualified military service shall be provided in accordance with Section 414(u) of the Code.

C.14 Compensation Limitation

Notwithstanding any other plan provision to the contrary, the definition of "Compensation" shall be modified as follows:

- Increase in limit: The annual compensation of each Participant taken into account in determining benefit accruals in any plan year beginning after December 31, 2001 shall not exceed \$200,000. Annual compensation means compensation during the plan year or such other consecutive 12-month period over which compensation is otherwise determined under the plan (the determination period). For purposes of determining benefit accruals in a plan year beginning after December 31, 2001, compensation for any prior determination period shall be limited as provided in Paragraph 3 below.
- 2 Cost-of-living adjustment: The \$200,000 limit on annual compensation in Paragraph 1 shall be adjusted for cost-of-living increases in accordance with Section 401(a)(17)(B) of the Code. The cost-of-living adjustment in effect for a calendar year applies to annual compensation for the determination period that begins with or within such a calendar year.
- Compensation limit for prior determination periods: In determining benefit accruals in plan years beginning after December 31, 2001, the annual compensation limit in Paragraph 1 above, for determination periods beginning before January 1, 2002, shall be \$150,000 for any determination periods beginning in 1996 or earlier; \$160,000 for any determination period beginning in 1997, 1998, or 1999; and \$170,000 for any determination period beginning in 2000 or 2001.

C.15 Incompetence of Pensioner

In the event it is determined that a Pensioner is unable to care for such Pensioner's affairs because of illness, accident, or incapacity, either mental or physical, any payments due may be made to any Court appointed guardian, committee, or other legal representative, as the Trustees shall determine in their sole discretion.

C.16 Protection Against Creditors

To the end of making it impossible for Participants covered by the Plan improvidently to imperil the provisions made for their support and welfare by directly or indirectly anticipating, pledging, or disposing of their benefit payments hereunder, it is hereby expressly stipulated that no Participant hereunder shall have right to assign, alienate, transfer, sell, hypothecate, mortgage, encumber, pledge, commute, or anticipate any benefit payments, and that such payments shall not in any way be subject to any legal process to levy execution upon or attachment or garnishment proceedings against the same for the payments of any claim against any Participant nor shall such payments be subject to the jurisdiction of any bankruptcy court or insolvency proceedings by operation of law or otherwise except to the extent covered by the provisions of Appendix A.

C.17 Reports and Proof

Each person shall furnish to the Trustees all such information in writing as may be reasonably requested by them for the purpose of establishing, maintaining and administering the Plan. The failure on the part of a person to comply with such requests promptly and in good faith shall be sufficient grounds for delaying commencement of benefits hereunder. The Trustees shall be sole and exclusive judges of the standard of proof required in any case, and they may from time to time adopt such formulae, methods, and procedures as they consider advisable.

D. Amendment and Termination

D.01 Amendment

The Trustees may amend the Plan at any time in accordance with the Trust Agreement, except that no amendment may reduce any benefit accrued by a Participant unless such reduction is required to qualify the Plan (or continue such qualification) under the Code, or is required for compliance with ERISA, or, if the amendment meets the requirement of Section 302(c)(8) of ERISA and Section 412(c)(8) of the Code, and the Secretary of Labor has been notified of such amendment and has either approved of it or, within 90 days after the date on which such notice was filed, has failed to disapprove. No amendment shall cause any of the assets of the Fund to revert to any Employer or the Union.

D.02 Termination

If the Plan is terminated, or is partially terminated, the rights of all affected Participants to their Normal Pensions as of the date of such termination, or partial termination, to the extent funded as of such date, are non-forfeitable.

If the Plan is terminated, the assets then remaining in the Fund (after paying the expenses of the Plan) shall be allocated, to the extent that they will be sufficient, for the purposes of paying benefits to Participants in the following order of precedence:

- A. in the case of the pension of a Pensioner or surviving spouse which was in pay status as of the beginning of the three-year period ending on such termination, to each such pension, based on the provisions of the Plan (as in effect during the five-year period ending on such date) under which such pension would be the least. The lowest pension in pay status during the three-year period shall be considered the pension in pay status for such period. In the case of a pension of a Participant or surviving spouse which would have been in pay status as of the beginning of such three-year period if the Participant had retired prior to the beginning of the three-year period and if the Participant's pension had commenced (in the standard form) as of the beginning of such period, to each such pension based on the provisions of the Plan (as in effect during the five-year period ending on such date) under which the pension would be the least;
- B. all other benefits (if any) of the individuals under the Plan guaranteed under Title IV of ERISA;
- C. all other vested benefits under the Plan;
- D. all other benefits under the Plan.

The amount allocated under any subsection above with respect to any benefit shall be properly adjusted for any allocation of assets with respect to that benefit under a prior subsection.

If the assets available for allocation under any subsection above (other than Subsections C and D) are insufficient to satisfy in full the benefits of all individuals which are described in that subsection, the assets shall be allocated pro rata among such individuals on the basis of the present value (as of the termination date) of their respective benefits described in that subsection.

If the assets available for allocation under Subsection C are not sufficient to satisfy in full the benefits of individuals described in that subsection, then, except as provided in the next paragraph, the assets shall be allocated to the benefits of individuals described in Subsection C on the basis of the benefits of individuals which would have been in effect at the benefit levels in effect at the beginning of the five-year period ending on the date of Plan termination.

If the assets available for allocation under the prior paragraph are sufficient to satisfy in full the benefits described in such paragraph (without regard to this paragraph), then for purposes of the prior paragraph, benefits of individuals described in such paragraph shall be determined on the basis of the Plan as amended by the most recent Plan amendment effective during such period.

In no event, however, shall any of the assets of the Fund, properly received, revert or be paid to any Employer or the Union. In the event assets are left after satisfying the benefits called for in all classes above, such assets shall be used to increase, proportionately, all Plan benefits.

E. Prior Plans and Merger Dates

E.01 General

The current plan is an amalgamation of three separate Prior Plans that existed independently at one time. It is intended that pension benefits that accrued under each of the Prior plans prior to its amalgamation into the current plan be preserved, subject to plan provisions for vesting.

E.02 Prior Plans

The plans that had existed independently at one time which are, for the purposes of the Plan, now called "Prior Plans" are:

- A. Prior Plan A: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan as it existed prior to its merger with Prior Plans B and C:
- B. Prior Plan B: Teamsters Local 660 Pension Plan; and
- C. Prior Plan C: Teamsters Local 641 and Allied Industries Pension Plan.

E.03 Merger Dates

The term, "Merger Date", for any one person means the date on which the Prior Plan in which the person was a Participant amalgamated with one or both of the other Prior Plans. Such Merger Date for each of the Prior Plans is:

- A. For Prior Plan A: 12/31/1989;
- B. For Prior Plan B: 12/31/1989; and
- C. For Prior Plan C: 5/1/1993.

If an Employee was not a Participant in a Prior Plan, the Merger Date for such an Employee shall be the date such Participant first works in Covered Employment.

F. History of Normal Pension

The following is a history of amendments to the Plan's definition of Normal Pension. While every attempt has been made to ensure its completeness, the actual history of Plan amendments and restatements held at the Fund's Administrative Office will govern.

1. As of the Merger Date

a. The Regular Pension for Prior Plan A is payable in the High/Low format in accordance to the table below.

	High Amount (payable for first		Low Amount	
	· ·		(Payable for life	
	<u>60mon</u>	<u>ths)</u>	after 60 r	nonths)
	Amount per		Amount per	
Contribution	Unit of	Maximum	Unit of	Maximum
<u>Rate</u>	<u>Benefit</u>	<u>Amount</u>	<u>Benefit</u>	<u>Amount</u>
\$ 0.2825 and	\$ 15.00	\$ 300	\$ 5.50	\$ 110
under	\$ 15.00	\$ 500	\$ 3.30	\$ 110
\$ 0.3950	\$ 15.00	\$ 300	\$ 12.50	\$ 250
\$ 0.6650	\$ 18.00	\$ 360	\$ 13.75	\$ 275
\$ 0.8800	\$ 22.10	\$ 442	\$ 14.65	\$ 293
\$ 1.0150	The \$0.88 form	nula plus 10%)	
	\$ 30 for the		\$ 20 for the	
	first 10 units		first 10 units	
\$ 1.565	and \$ 40 for	\$ 1,300	and \$ 25 for	\$ 825
	the 11 th to		the 11 th to	
	35 th unit		35 th unit	

2. Effective January 1, 1990

- a. For regular and early pensions, there is no longer a high/low, only the high (in the current formula) which will be payable for life.
- b. There is no change in the formula for service pensions, disability pensions, or deferred pensions.
- c. For those who retiree on or after January 1, 1990 the benefit is Normal Pension prior to 1990 plus 2.00% of contributions made on the Participants behalf after 1989.
- d. The pre-1990 Normal Pension is calculated using the charts below.

For Prior Plan A

Contribution	First 10	Second 10	In excess of	Maximum
Rate	Years	Years	20 Years	<u>Pension</u>
<=\$ 0.395	\$ 15.00	\$ 15.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 300.00
0.665	\$ 18.00	\$ 18.00	\$ 16.00	\$ 440.00
0.880	\$ 22.10	\$ 22.10	\$ 12.00	\$ 550.00

Contribution	First 10	Second 10	In excess of	Maximum
Rate	<u>Years</u>	<u>Years</u>	20 Years	Pension
1.015	\$ 24.31	\$ 24.31	\$ 13.00	\$ 605.00
1.565	\$ 30.00	\$ 40.00	\$ 40.00	\$ 1,300.00

If the contribution rate falls between \$0.395 and \$1.565 the monthly accrued pension is determined by straight line interpolation between the monthly pension amounts for the closest contribution rates.

For Prior Plan B

The amount of the Normal Monthly Benefit amount is determined using the table below and then multiplied by the fraction (not greater than 1) where the numerator is Pension Service at Merger Date and the denominator is the amount of Pension service such Participant could earn from the merger date limited to a maximum amount specified in the table below.

		Maximum
Contribution		Amount of
Rate Between	<u>Benefit</u>	Denominator
\$0.00 and \$0.21	\$250.00 times (Contribution Rate/\$0.21)	25
\$0.22 and \$0.55	\$250.00 plus \$2.50 for each cent of contribution rate in excess of \$0.21	25
\$0.56 and \$1.00	\$365 plus \$3.00 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.56, plus, \$0.60 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.70 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 15 years that you could have at Regular Pension age	20*
\$1.01 and \$2.75	\$365.00 plus \$3.00 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.55, plus \$18.00 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 5 years and the number of years of Pension Service in excess of 20 years to a maximum of 15 years that you could have at Regular Pension age.	20*

^{*} If you have less than 15 years of Pension Service that you could have at Regular Pension age, and your contribution rate is greater than \$0.55, your prior Plan month accrued pension will be proportionately reduced for Pension Service less than 25 years instead of 20 years.

For Prior Plan C

The line in the following table containing the name of the Employer with whom the Participant earned most of their Pension Service before 7/1/1990 shall be located and the benefit formula associated with such Employer shall be employed, using the Participant's Pension Service as of 6/30/1990.

<u>Employer</u>	Normal Monthly Pension Benefit
North Jersey Tank Lines	\$27.50 times Pension Service to 6/30/1990

Sier Bath	\$31.50 times Pension Service to 6/30/1990
-----------	--

- 3. Effective October 1, 1992 (Not applicable to any frozen benefits)
 - a. Those who retire on or after October 1, 1992 pension benefits are increased by 6%.
 - b. The pre-1990 Benefit is calculated using the tables below.

For	Prior	Plan	Α
1 01	11101	1 Ian	<i>-</i>

Contribution Rate	First 10 <u>Years</u>	Second 10 <u>Years</u>	In excess of 20 Years	Maximum Pension
<= \$ 0.395	\$ 15.90	\$ 15.90	\$ 0.00	\$ 318.00
0.665	\$ 19.08	\$ 19.08	\$ 16.96	\$ 466.50
0.880	\$ 23.43	\$ 23.43	\$ 12.72	\$ 583.00
1.015	\$ 25.77	\$ 25.77	\$ 13.78	\$ 641.50
1.565	\$ 31.80	\$ 42.40	\$ 42.40	\$ 1,378.00

If the contribution rate falls between \$0.395 and \$1.565 the monthly accrued pension is determined by straight line interpolation between the monthly pension amounts for the closest contribution rates.

For Prior Plan B

The amount of the Normal Monthly Benefit amount is determined using the table below and then multiplied by the fraction (not greater than 1) where the numerator is Pension Service at Merger Date and the denominator is the amount of Pension service such Participant could earn from the merger date limited to a maximum amount specified in the table below.

		Maximum
Contribution		Amount of
Rate Between	<u>Benefit</u>	<u>Denominator</u>
\$0.00 and \$0.21	\$265.00 times (Contribution Rate/\$0.21)	25
\$0.22 and \$0.55	\$265.00 plus \$2.65 for each cent of contribution rate in excess of \$0.21	25
\$0.56 and \$1.00	\$386.90 plus \$3.18 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.56, plus, \$0.64 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.70 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 15 years that you could have at Regular Pension age	20*
\$1.01 and \$2.75	\$386.90 plus \$3.18 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds \$0.55, plus \$19.08 multiplied by the number of years of age in excess of 60 to a maximum of 5 years and the number of years of Pension Service in excess of 20 years to a maximum of 15 years that you	20*

	could have at Regular Pension age.	
--	------------------------------------	--

- * If you have less than 15 years of Pension Service that you could have at Regular Pension age, and your contribution rate is greater than \$0.55, your prior Plan month accrued pension will be proportionately reduced for Pension Service less than 25 years instead of 20 years.
- c. The post-1990 Normal Pension is now 2.12% of Contributions made on the Participants behalf
- 4. Effective January 1, 1995 (Does not apply to any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$45, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. A contribution rate of at least \$2.74 per hour at 1/1/1990.
 - ii. You did not have a break year in 1989.
 - iii. You did not have a Break in Service before 1996
- 5. Effective December 1, 1996
 - a. A 13th check is added that is equal to 50% of the normal monthly pension check
- 6. Effective January 1, 1998 (Does not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$50, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. You did not have a break year from 1/1/1989 to 12/31/1997

If your contribution rate was less than \$1.00 at 1/1/1990 the \$50 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

- b. Effective December of 1997 the 13th check is 100% of the regular monthly pension.
- 7. Effective January 1, 1998 (This will not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$75, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. You did not have a break year from 1/1/1989 to 12/31/1997

If your contribution rate was less than \$1.00 at 1/1/1990 the \$75 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

- b. Effective January 1, 1998, the Twenty-Five Year Service Pension will be increased to \$1,500, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$2.74 at 1/1/1990.
 - ii. You earned continuous pension service only under Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan from 1989 to the effective date of your Service Pension.

If your contribution rate was less than \$2.74 at 1/1/1990 the \$1,500 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

- 8. Effective January 1, 1999 (This will not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$100, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. You did not have a break year from 1/1/1989 to 12/31/1998

If your contribution rate was less than \$1.00 at 1/1/1990 the \$100 benefit will be proportionally adjusted.

- 9. Effective January 1, 2000 (This will not increase any frozen benefits)
 - a. The monthly pension benefit per year of service pre 1990 will be increased to \$135, if the following requirements are met.
 - i. You were working under an hourly pension contribution rate of at least \$1.00 at 1/1/1990
 - ii. Must have earned at least one quarter of pension service under this Plan during 1990.
 - b. The reduction for electing an Early Pension is reduced; the amount of reduction will be ½% for each month that your Early Pension Date precedes the first of the month following your 57th birthday. Prior to 1/1/2000 it has been ½%.
 - c. A New Service Pension is added to the plan for members who were Participants on 1/1/1990
 - i. The Amount of your monthly pension under this benefit will be \$2,000 plus \$100 for each whole year of your pension service in excess of 25 to a maximum of \$3,000 per month.
 - ii. The following requirements must be satisfied.

- 1. Been working under the National Master Freight Agreement bargaining agreement and in employment covered by the Plan on 1/1/1990 (or sometime in 1990)
- 2. Must be at least age 50 and have at least 25 years of pension service at the time your pension starts.
- 3. Only "Non-Frozen" pension service and pension service earned under the Local 641 Pension Plan can be counted for this new benefit
- d. A Pop-Up Feature for Married Couple Form: For all pensions in the Married Couple Form beginning on or after 1/1/2001, if your spouse dies before you do, the monthly benefit payable to you following the death of your spouse will be raised back to the amount payable under the "Five Years Certain and Life Thereafter" basis.
- e. For all pensions in the married couple form beginning on or after 1/1/2001 the reduction in your benefit payment will be half the amount of the prior reduction. The Pre 2001 and Post 2000 J&S Factors are summarized in the tables below.

"Non Pop-Up" Factors				
Benefits Frozen as of January 1, 2001				
J&S				
Survivor	Same age	Age		
Percent	<u>Factor</u>	Adjustment		
50%	90.0%	0.400%		
75%	85.5%	0.550%		
100%	81.0%	0.700%		

"Pop-Up" Factors				
Benefits Not Frozen as of January 1, 2001				
J&S				
Survivor	Same age	Age		
Percent	<u>Factor</u>	Adjustment		
50%	95.00%	0.200%		
75%	92.75%	0.275%		
100%	90.50%	0.350%		

f. Ability to restore "Frozen" benefits: For all pensions beginning on or after 1/1/2001, a Participant who has a "frozen" benefit as a result of no more than one break year in a row after 12/31/1988 can "unfreeze" such benefit by accumulating ten years of pension service without another break year. Reciprocal time will not count in the accumulation of the ten years.

10. Effective August 1, 2003

a. Any increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate that are effective on or after August 1, 2003 will not be taken into account when calculating benefits.

11. Effective January 1, 2005

a. The cap that was placed on your employer's hourly contribution rates is lifted and all contributions will be counted in the calculation of pension benefits.

12. Effective June 1, 2008

- a. The amount of the monthly benefit earned from 6/1/2008 forward will be 1% of contributions made on the Participant's behalf.
- b. No more 13th check for benefits earned after May 2008.
- c. Normal form of all pension payments that start after May 2008 will be for life only
- d. Regular Pension (unreduced early) is dropped after May 2008
- e. Service Pension is dropped from the Plan after May 2008
- f. Supplemental Pension is dropped from the Plan after May 2008
- g. Eligibility requirement for early pension is age 57 (instead of 55) and 15 years of service.
- h. The amount of reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62 or, if the "the rule of 90" is satisfied, 3% per year. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. No reciprocal service will be counted in satisfying the "rule of 90." Prior reduction was ¼% per month below age 57.
- i. The benefits for Participants who initially retire after April 1, 2008, return to work, and subsequently retire again are not protected from being reduced. If a Participant retires, returns to work, and there is a benefit reduction under an update to the Rehabilitation Plan prior to his return to retired status, his entire benefit is subject to those new reductions.

13. Effective October 1, 2009

a. An additional optional benefit form, the 75% Married Couple Form, is added to the Plan.

14. Effective December 1, 2009

a. All increases in the your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.

15. Effective May 1, 2011

a. Early Retirement benefits will only be provided to Participants who earn at least 15 years of Pension Service in the Local 641 Plan. Service earned under reciprocal agreements no longer counts toward Early Retirement eligibility.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, 1	the parties hereto affix their signatu	are effective as of the	8 day of
Hecember, 2014.			

Employee Trustees	Employer Trustees
By Mylliain Cunc	By: Of Wal
By: Jany Mills	By:
By:	By:

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

Plan Amendment Number 7

Synopsis: This amendment provides adds non-spouse beneficiaries (if any) as eligible to roll benefits over to DC plans as required under WRERA.

Whereas, the Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan, acting in accordance with Appendix D.01 of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan deem it to be in the best interests of the participants of the Fund and their beneficiances to amend the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan.

Sections B and C of Appendix B.02 are amended as follows:

"B. DISTRIBUTER. A Distributee includes an employee or former employee. In addition, the employee's or former employee's surviving spouse and the employee's or former employee's spouse or former spouse who is an alternate payee under a Qualified Domestic Relations Order (with regard this Plan) as defined in Section 414(p) of the code, are Distributees with regard to the interest of the spouse or former spouse. Effective March 1, 2010, a Distributee also includes a non-spouse beneficiary.

C. ELIGIBLE RETIREMENT PLAN. An Eligible Retirement Plan is a plan that accepts the Distributee's Eligible Rollover Distribution and is also a:

- 1. individual retirement account described in Section 408(a) of the Code, or
- 2. individual retirement amulty described in Section 408(b) of the Code, or
- 3. annuity plan described in Section 403(a) or (b) of the Code, or
- 4. qualified trust described in Section 401(a) of the Code, or
- 5. eligible plan under Section 457(b) of the Code which is maintained by a state, political subdivision of a state, or any agency or instrumentality of a state or political subdivision of a state and which agrees to separately account for amounts transferred into such plan from this plan.

However, in the case of an Eligible Rollover Distribution to the surviving spouse, an Eligible Retirement Plan is an individual retirement account or individual retirement amounty. Effective after 2007, an eligible retirement plan shall also mean a ROTH IRA. Effective March 1, 2010, a non-spouse Distributes may elect a direct rollover into an inherited IRA. Any eligible reliover distribution to a ROTH IRA prior to March 1, 2010 must come from a ROTH IRA or from a Distributes whose modified adjusted gross income meets certain dollar limitations that depend on filing status and year. After 2009, no such limitations exist."

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund hereby adopt this Amendment to the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan on this 29 day of MAY . 2015.

employer trustees:	
alul	
John J. Kerns	

UNION TRUSTEES

ANNUAL FUNDING NOTICE

For

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Introduction

This notice includes important funding information about your pension plan ("the Plan"). This notice also provides a summary of federal rules governing multiemployer plans in reorganization and insolvent plans and benefit payments guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC), a federal agency. This notice is for the plan year beginning March 1, 2018 and ending February 28, 2019 (referred to hereafter as "Plan Year").

How Well Funded is Your Plan?

Under federal law, the plan must report how well it is funded using a measure called the "funded percentage". This percentage is obtained by dividing the Plan's assets by its liabilities on the Valuation Date for the plan year. In general, the higher the percentage, the better funded the plan. The Plan's funded percentage for the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is set forth in the chart below, along with a statement of the value of the Plan's assets and liabilities for the same period.

	Plan Year 2018	Plan Year 2017	Plan Year 2016
Valuation	March 1, 2018	March 1, 2017	March 1, 2016
Date			
Funded	18.4%	23.4%	28.4%
Percentage			
Value of	86,455,464	\$111,053,596	\$135,821,473
Assets			
Value of	468,696,304	\$474,818,499	\$477,488,665
Liabilities			

Year-End Fair Market Value of Assets

The assets in the chart above are measured as of the Valuation Date for the plan year and are actuarial values. Because market values can fluctuate daily based on factors in the marketplace, such as changes in the stock market, the pension law allows plans to use actuarial values that are designed to smooth out those fluctuations for funding purposes. The asset values below are market values and are measured as of the last day of the plan year, rather than as of the Valuation Date. Substituting the market value of the assets for the actuarial value used in the above chart would show a clearer picture of the plan's funded status as of the Valuation Date. The fair market value of the Plan's assets as of the last day of the Plan Year and each of the two preceding plan years is shown in the following table:

Fair Market Value of Assets	March 1, 2019 \$48,891,763 (estimated)	March 1, 2018 \$86,455,464	March 1, 2017 \$111,053,596
-----------------------------	--	-------------------------------	--------------------------------

Endangered, Critical, or Critical and Declining Status

Under federal pension law a plan generally is in "Endangered" status if its funded percentage is less than 80 percent. A plan is in "Critical" status if the percentage is less than 65 percent (other factors may also apply). A plan is in Critical and Declining status if it is in Critical status and is projected to become insolvent (run out of money to pay benefits) within 15 years (20 years if a special rule applies). If a pension plan enters endangered status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Funding Improvement Plan. Similarly, if a pension plan enters Critical status or Critical and Declining status, the trustees of the plan are required to adopt a Rehabilitation Plan. Funding improvement rehabilitation plans establish steps and benchmarks for pension plans to improve their funding status over a specified period of time. The plan sponsor of a plan in critical and declining status may apply for approval to amend the plan to reduce current and future payment obligations to participants and beneficiaries.

Based on the measures stated above the Plan remains in "Critical and Declining" status in the Plan Year. Therefore, in an effort to improve the Plan's funding situation, the trustees have adopted the following Rehabilitation Plan.

Benefit Changes

- Original Rehabilitation Plan:
- 1. The amount of the monthly pension earned from 6/1/2008 forward is 1% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Monthly pensions earned from 6/1/2008 forward are paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The Normal Form of all pension payments to commence on or after 6/1/2008 are for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed)
- 4. The regular pension was dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirement for early pension is at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension is 6% per year below age 62 or, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90. Reciprocal service does not count toward the "rule of 90".
- 7. Service pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- 8. Supplemental pensions were dropped from the Plan effective 5/31/2008.
- Additional Benefit Changes:
- 1. As of 12/1/2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for early pension will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "rule of 90".

- 3. Effective 11/1/2011, the eligibility requirements for disability pension are at least age 47 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641 or 20 years of pension service with Local 641 regardless of age. (Excludes any reciprocal service).
- 4. Effective 1/1/2012 yearly benefit accruals will be capped at \$80 per year.

Contribution Increases

- Original schedule of contribution rate increases:

Increase	
In Plan	Contribution
Year	Rate
Beg. 3/1	<u>Increase</u>
2007	
2008	5.000%
2009	4.762%
2010	4.545%
2011	4.348%
2012	4.167%
2013	4.000%
2014	3.846%
2015	3.704%
2016	3.571%
2017	3.448%
2018	3.333%

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased \$0.41 per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to be increased to \$1.05.

You may obtain a copy of the Plan's funding improvement or rehabilitation plan and the actuarial and financial data that demonstrate any action taken by the plan toward fiscal improvement by contacting the plan manager at the following address:

Tara Nicholls Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083-6634

Phone (908)-687-4488

Participant Information

The total number of participants in the plan as of the Plan's valuation date was 3,779. Of this number, 484 were active participants, 2,659 were retired or separated from service and receiving benefits, and 636 were retired or separated from service and entitled to future benefits.

Funding & Investment Policies

The law requires that every pension plan have a procedure for establishing a funding policy to carry out the plan objectives. A funding policy relates to the level of contributions needed to pay for benefits promised under the plan currently and over the years. The funding policy of the Plan is to collect employer contributions under any number of collective bargaining agreements and set the benefit level to an amount that can reasonably be expected to be provided by those contributions after taking into account investment returns and the cost of expenses inherent in running the Plan.

Once money is contributed to the Plan, the money is invested by plan officials called fiduciaries. Specific investments are made in accordance with the Plan's investment policy. Generally speaking, an investment policy is a written statement that provides the fiduciaries who are responsible for plan investments with guidelines or general instructions concerning various types or categories of investment management decisions. In accordance with the Plan's investment policy, the Plan's assets were allocated among the following categories of investments, as of the end of the Plan Year. These allocations are percentages of total assets:

		Policy	Actual
As	set Allocations	<u>Target</u>	<u>Percentage</u>
1.	Cash & Equivalents	50.0%	49.7%
2.	Fixed Income	50.0%	50.3%

Right to Request a Copy of the Annual Report

A pension plan is required to file with the US Department of Labor an annual report (i.e., Form 5500) containing financial and other information about the plan. Copies of the annual report are available from the US Department of Labor, Employee Benefits Security Administration's Public Disclosure Room at 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Room N-1513, Washington, DC 20210, or by calling 202.693.8673. Or you may obtain a copy of the Plan's annual report by making a written request to the Plan Administrator.

Summary of Rules Governing Plans in Reorganization and Insolvent Plans

Federal law has a number of special rules that apply to financially troubled multiemployer plans. Under so-called "plan reorganization rules," a plan with adverse financial experience may need to increase required contributions and may, under certain circumstances, reduce benefits that are not eligible for the PBGC's guarantee (generally, benefits that have been in effect for less than 60 months). If a plan is in reorganization status, it must provide notification that the plan is in reorganization status and that, if contributions are not increased, accrued benefits under the plan may be reduced or an excise tax may be imposed (or both). The law requires the plan to furnish this notification to each contributing employer and the labor organization.

Despite the special plan reorganization rules, a plan in reorganization nevertheless could become insolvent. A plan is insolvent for a plan year if its available financial resources are not sufficient to pay benefits when due for the plan year. An insolvent plan must reduce benefit payments to the highest level that can be paid from the plan's available financial resources. If such resources are not enough to pay benefits at a level specified by law (see Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC, below), the plan must apply to the PBGC for financial assistance. The PBGC, by law, will loan the plan the amount necessary to pay benefits at the guaranteed level. Reduced benefits may be restored if the plan's financial condition improves.

A plan that becomes insolvent must provide prompt notification of the insolvency to participants and beneficiaries, contributing employers, labor unions representing participants, and PBGC. In addition, participants and beneficiaries also must receive information regarding whether, and how, their benefits will be reduced or affected as a result of the insolvency, including loss of a lump sum option. This information will be provided for each year the plan is insolvent.

Benefit Payments Guaranteed by the PBGC

The maximum benefit that the PBGC guarantees is set by law. Only vested benefits are guaranteed. Specifically, the PBGC guarantees a monthly benefit payment equal to 100 percent of the first \$11 of the Plan's monthly benefit accrual rate, plus 75 percent of the next \$33 of the accrual rate, times each year of credited service. The PBGC's maximum guarantee, therefore, is \$35.75 per month times a participant's years of credited service.

Example 1: If a participant with 10 years of credited service has an accrued monthly benefit of \$500, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the PBGC guarantee would be determined by dividing the monthly benefit by the participant's years of service (\$500/10), which equals \$50. The guaranteed amount for a \$50 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$24.75 (.75 x \$33), or \$35.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit is \$357.50 (\$35.75 x 10).

Example 2: If the participant in Example 1 has an accrued monthly benefit of \$200, the accrual rate for purposes of determining the guarantee would be \$20 (or \$200/10). The guaranteed amount for a \$20 monthly accrual rate is equal to the sum of \$11 plus \$6.75 (.75 x \$9), or \$17.75. Thus, the participant's guaranteed monthly benefit would be \$177.50 (\$17.75 x 10).

The PBGC guarantees pension benefits payable at normal retirement age and some early retirement benefits. In calculating a person's monthly payment, the PBGC will disregard any benefit increases that were made under the plan within 60 months before the earlier of the plan's termination or insolvency (or benefits that were in effect for less than 60 months at the time of termination or insolvency). Similarly, the PBGC does not guarantee pre-retirement death benefits to a spouse or beneficiary (e.g., a qualified pre-retirement survivor annuity) if the participant dies after the plan terminates, benefits above the normal retirement benefit, disability benefits not in pay status, or non-pension benefits, such as health insurance, life insurance, death benefits, vacation pay, or severance pay.

Where to Get More Information

For more information about this notice, you may contact Tara Nicholls at (908)-687-4488 or by mail at Teamsters Local 641, 714 Rahway Ave., 2nd Floor, Union, NJ 07083-6634. For identification purposes, the official plan number is 001 and the plan sponsor's employer identification number or "EIN" is 22-6220288. For more information about the PBGC and benefit guarantees, go to PBGC's website, www.pbgc.gov, or call PBGC toll-free at 1-800-400-7242 (TTY/TDD users may call the Federal relay service toll free at 1-800-877-8339 and ask to be connected to 1-800-400-7242).

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083
Telephone: (908) 687-4488
Fax: (908) 687-8368
www.641funds.org



Notice of Critical and Declining Status for Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN: 22-6220288/PN: 001

This is to inform you that on May 30, 2020, the plan actuary certified to the U.S. Department of the Treasury, and also to the Plan Sponsor, that the Plan is in Critical and declining status for the plan year beginning March 1, 2020. Federal law requires that you receive this notice.

Critical and Declining Status

The plan is considered to be in Critical and Declining status because it has funding or liquidity problems, or both. More specifically, the Plan's actuary determined that the Plan has not passed the "Emergence Test", meaning that the Plan was in Critical status last year, is in Critical status this year and is projected to become insolvent (that is, to lack sufficient assets to pay benefits) within the next 19 years, and the inactive to active participant ratio is in excess of 2 to 1. Currently the Plan is expected to become insolvent and require financial assistance from the PBGC in the fiscal year ending February 28, 2021.

Rehabilitation Plan

Federal law requires pension plans in critical status to adopt a Rehabilitation Plan aimed at restoring the financial health of the Plan. This is the eighth year the Plan has been in critical status. The law permits pension plans to reduce, or even eliminate, benefits called "adjustable benefits" as part of a Rehabilitation Plan. On March 10, 2008, you were notified that the Plan reduced or eliminated adjustable benefits. As of March 4, 2008, the plan is not permitted to pay lump sum benefits (or any other payment in excess of the monthly amount paid under a single life annuity) while in critical status. If the trustees of the Plan determine that further benefit reductions are necessary, you will receive a separate notice in the future identifying and explaining the effect of those reductions. Any reduction in adjustable benefits (other than a repeal of a recent benefit increase as described below) will not reduce the level of a participant's basic benefit payable at normal retirement. In addition, the reductions may only apply to participants and beneficiaries whose benefit commencement date is on or after June 1, 2008.

Adjustable Benefits

The Plan offers the following adjustable benefits which may be reduced or eliminated as part of any Rehabilitation Plan the Pension may adopt:

Subsidized Early Retirement; Disability Benefit; Subsidized Joint and Survivor Annuities.

As part of the Rehabilitation Plan, the free five-year certain life benefit, regular pensions and supplemental pensions have all been dropped from the plan. Service pensions were eliminated for retirements for individuals who initially retired on or after 6/1/2008. As an update to the rehabilitation plan the service requirement for the early retirement and disability pensions has been limited to only service earned with Local 641 (i.e. reciprocal service will not count towards early and disability retirement eligibility). Effective 1/1/2012, the annual accrual is limited to \$80.

Further, because the Plan is in Critical and Declining status and prior to the Plan becoming insolvent, accrued benefits and benefits that are in pay status may be reduced, subject to the following restrictions and to the approval of governmental agencies and Plan participants, as indicted on the prior page:

- Benefits may not be reduced for Participants age 80 or older Participants who are disabled
- Reductions are limited for participants between age 75 and 80, pro-rated for each month a participant is less than 80 years old.
- If the Plan becomes insolvent, Benefits may not be reduced below 100% of the PBGC maximum benefit guarantee of the first \$11 plus 75% of the next \$33 per year of service.

Finally just to clarify, when the Teamsters Pension Plan becomes insolvent, every participant's monthly pension benefit can be reduced to the PBGC maximum benefit guarantee regardless of the participant's age.

Employer Surcharge

The law requires that all contributing employers pay to the plan a surcharge to help correct the plan's financial situation until such time their collective bargaining agreements are updated to reflect the contribution increase required by the Rehabilitation Plan. The amount of the surcharge is equal to a percentage of the amount an employer is otherwise required to contribute to the Plan under the applicable collective bargaining agreement. With some exceptions, a 5% surcharge is applicable in the initial critical year and a 10% surcharge is applicable for each succeeding plan year thereafter in which the plan is in critical status.

Where to Get More Information

For more information about this Notice, you may contact:

Diane Florian Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083 Phone 908-687-4488

You have a right to receive a copy of the Rehabilitation Plan from the plan.

Date Sent: 6/26/2020

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083
Telephone: (908) 687-4488
Fax: (908) 687-8368
www.641funds.org



Notice of Critical and Declining Status for Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN: 22-6220288/PN: 001

This is to inform you that in May 2021, the plan actuary certified to the U.S. Department of the Treasury, and also to the Plan Sponsor, that the Plan is in Critical and declining status for the plan year beginning March 1, 2021. Federal law requires that you receive this notice.

Critical and Declining Status

The plan is considered to be in Critical and Declining status because it has funding or liquidity problems, or both. More specifically, the Plan's actuary determined that the Plan has not passed the "Emergence Test", meaning that the Plan was in Critical status last year, is in Critical status this year and is currently insolvent (that is to lack sufficient assets to pay benefits), and the inactive to active participant ratio is in excess of 2 to 1. The Plan became insolvent and required financial assistance from the PBGC in the fiscal year beginning March 1, 2021.

Rehabilitation Plan

Federal law requires pension plans in critical status to adopt a Rehabilitation Plan aimed at restoring the financial health of the Plan. This is the eighth year the Plan has been in critical status. The law permits pension plans to reduce, or even eliminate, benefits called "adjustable benefits" as part of a Rehabilitation Plan. On March 10, 2008, you were notified that the Plan reduced or eliminated adjustable benefits. As of March 4, 2008 the plan is not permitted to pay lump sum benefits (or any other payment in excess of the monthly amount paid under a single life annuity) while in critical status. If the trustees of the Plan determine that further benefit reductions are necessary, you will receive a separate notice in the future identifying and explaining the effect of those reductions. Any reduction in adjustable benefits (other than a repeal of a recent benefit increase as described below) will not reduce the level of a participant's basic benefit payable at normal retirement. In addition, the reductions may only apply to participants and beneficiaries whose benefit commencement date is on or after June 1, 2008.

Adjustable Benefits

The Plan offers the following adjustable benefits which may be reduced or eliminated as part of any Rehabilitation Plan the Pension may adopt:

Subsidized Early Retirement; Disability Benefit; Subsidized Joint and Survivor Annuities.

As part of the Rehabilitation Plan, the free five year certain life benefit, regular pensions and supplemental pensions have all been dropped from the plan. Service pensions were eliminated for retirements for individuals who initially retired on or after 6/1/2008. As an update to the rehabilitation plan the service requirement for the early retirement and disability pensions has been limited to only service earned with Local 641 (i.e. reciprocal service will not count towards early and disability retirement eligibility). Effective 1/1/2012, the annual accrual is limited to \$80.

Further, because the Plan is in Critical and Declining status and prior to the Plan becoming insolvent, accrued benefits and benefits that are in pay status may be reduced, subject to the following restrictions and to the approval of governmental agencies and Plan participants, as indicted on the prior page:

- Benefits may not be reduced for Participants age 80 or older Participants who are disabled
- Reductions are limited for participants between age 75 and 80, pro-rated for each month a participant is less than 80 years old.
- If the Plan becomes insolvent, Benefits may not be reduced below 100% of the PBGC maximum benefit guarantee of the first \$11 plus 75% of the next \$33 per year of service.

Finally just to clarify, when the Teamsters Pension Plan became insolvent, <u>every</u> participant's monthly pension benefit was reduced to the PBGC maximum benefit guarantee as required by federal law and regulations. In addition, also as required by federal regulations, <u>all</u> benefits were reduced to the PBGC resource level on March 1, 2020 and to the PBGC maximum benefit guarantee level on March 1, 2021.

Employer Surcharge

The law requires that all contributing employers pay to the plan a surcharge to help correct the plan's financial situation until such time their collective bargaining agreements are updated to reflect the contribution increase required by the Rehabilitation Plan. The amount of the surcharge is equal to a percentage of the amount an employer is otherwise required to contribute to the Plan under the applicable collective bargaining agreement. With some exceptions, a 5% surcharge is applicable in the initial critical year and a 10% surcharge is applicable for each succeeding plan year thereafter in which the plan is in critical status.

Where to Get More Information

For more information about this Notice, you may contact:

Diane Florian Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083 Phone 908-687-4488

You have a right to receive a copy of the Rehabilitation Plan from the plan.

Date Sent: 6/28/2021

Form 5500

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Annual Return/Report of Employee Benefit Plan

This form is required to be filed for employee benefit plans under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and sections 6057(b) and 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

▶ Complete all entries in accordance with the instructions to the Form 5500. OMB Nos. 1210 - 0110 1210 - 0089

2017

This Form is Open to Public Inspection

Par	I Annual Repor	t Identification Info	ormation		•	
Fo	or calendar plan year 2017 c	or fiscal plan year beginn	ning 03/ <u>0</u> 1/2	2017 and ending	02/28/2018	
A Tr	nis return/report is for:	X a multiemployer pla	an 🗌 an	nultiple-employer plan (File	ers checking this box must atta	ch a list of
		_	pa	rticipating employer inforn	nation in accordance with the f	orm instr.)
		a single-employer p	olan 🗌 a 🛭	OFE (specify)		
Вт	nis return/report is:	the first return/repo	ort the	final return/report		
		an amended return	/report as	hort plan year return/repo	rt (less than 12 months)	
C If	the plan is a collectively-bar	g <u>ai</u> ned plan, check here	• <u></u>		<u></u> ▶⊠	
	neck box if filing under:	X Form 5558		tomatic extension	the DFVC program	
		special extension (enter description)			
Par	t II Basic Plan Inf	ormation - enter all re	equested information			
	lame of plan				1b Three-digit	
TEA	MSTERS LOCAL 6	41 PENSION B	FUND		plan number (PN)	001
					1c Effective date of plan	
					03/01/1974	
2a P	lan sponsor's name (employer,	, if for a single-employer pla	an)		2b Employer Identification N	lumber (EIN)
N	Nailing address (include room, a	apt., suite no. and street, or	P.O. Box)		22-6220288	
	City or town, state or province, c				2c Plan Sponsor's telephone	e number
BOA	RD OF TRUSTEES	S TEAMSTERS I	LOCAL 641 PI	ENSION FUND	908-687-4488	
					2d Business code (see instri	uctions)
					484110	
714	RAYWAY AVENUE	3				
UNI	ON	NJ (07083-6634			
Cauti	on: A penalty for the late o	r incomplete filing of t	his return/report will	be assessed unless reas	onable cause is established.	
	enalties of perjury and other penalties lectronic version of this return/report,				anying schedules, statements and attach	nments, as well
25 110 0	Tecaphic version of this return report,	and to the best of my knowledg	ge and belief, it is true, correct	, and complete.		
SIGN			10/10/0010			
HERE	=		12/10/2018	WILLIAM CUNN		
	Signature of plan admin	Istrator	Date	Enter name of individual	signing as plan administrator	
SIGN						
HERE					 	
	Signature of employer/p	lan sponsor	Date	Enter name of individual	signing as employer or plan sp	onsor
SIGN						

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

Date

Form 5500 (2017) v. 170203

Signature of DFE

Enter name of individual signing as DFE

3a	Plan administrator's name and address X Same as Plan Sponsor		3b Administr	rator's l	EIN
	3C Admini				telephone number
			Administr	ator 3	eceptione number
4	If the name and/or EIN of the plan sponsor or the plan name has chang	ged since the last return/repo	rt filed for this r	olan	4b EIN
•	enter the plan sponsor's name, EIN, the plan name and the plan numb	= :	-	, iai i,	LIN LIN
а	Sponsor's name				4d PN
C	Plan Name				
5	Total number of participants at the beginning of the plan year			5	3,826
6	Number of participants as of the end of the plan year unless otherwise	stated (welfare plans comple	te only lines		
_	6a(1), 6a(2), 6b, 6c, and 6d).			C-/4\	515
	(1) Total number of active participants at the beginning of the plan year			6a(1)	
	(2) Total number of active participants at the end of the plan year			6a(2) 6b	2,003
_	Retired or separated participants receiving benefits			6c	644
c d	Other retired or separated participants entitled to future benefits			6d	3,131
e	Subtotal. Add lines 6a(2), 6b, and 6c Deceased participants whose beneficiaries are receiving or are entitled	to receive benefits		6e	599
f	Total. Add lines 6d and 6e			6f	3,730
	Number of participants with account balances as of the end of the plai				
9	complete this item)	• • •	•	6g	
h	Number of participants who terminated employment during the plan ye				
	less than 100% vested			6h	
7	Enter the total number of employers obligated to contribute to the plan	n (only multiemployer plans co	mplete		
_	this item)			7	16
8a	If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feat	ture codes from the List of Pla	an Characteristi	cs Cod	les in the instructions:
1B					
h	If the color was the confirm to a fit was the control to a color of the control to the confirm for the control to the control		0	- 0	- I- H IHH
b	If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare featu	re codes from the List of Plan	Characteristics	s Code	s in the instructions:
9a	Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply)	9b Plan benefit arranger	nent (check all t	that ap	olv)
	(1) X Insurance	(1) Insurance	(- 47
	(2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts	(2) Code sectio	n 412(e)(3) insu	rance o	contracts
	(3) X Trust	(3) X Trust			
	(4) General assets of the sponsor	(4) General ass	ets of the spon	sor	
10	Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions)	s are attached, and, where inc	dicated, enter th	ne num	ber attached.
а	Pension Schedules	b General Schedules			
	(1) R (Retirement Plan Information)	(1) 🔀 H	(Financial Info	ormatio	n)
	(2) MB (Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money	(2) I	•		n - Small Plan)
	Purchase Plan Actuarial Information) - signed by the plan	(3) X <u>1</u> A	(Insurance In	formati	on)
	actuary	(4) 🛛 C	(Service Prov		•
	(3) SB (Single-Employer Defined Benefit Plan Actuarial	(5) D	(DFE/Particip	ating P	lan Information)
	Information) - signed by the plan actuary	(6) G	(Financial Tra	nsactio	on Schedules)

Part III	Form M-1 Compliance Information (to be completed by welfare benefit plans)		
CFR	e plan provides welfare benefits, was the plan subject to the Form M-1 filing requirements during the plan year? (See in 2520.101-2.) Yes No es" is checked, complete lines 11b and 11c.	nstructions and	d 29
11b Is th	e plan currently in compliance with the Form M-1 filing requirements? (See instructions and 29 CFR 2520.101-2.)	Yes	No
11c Ente	or the Receipt Confirmation Code for the 2017 Form M-1 annual report. If the plan was not required to file the 2017 Form the Receipt Confirmation Code for the most recent Form M-1 that was required to be filed under the Form M-1 filing other a valid Receipt Confirmation Code will subject the Form 5500 filing to rejection as incomplete.)		
Rece	eipt Confirmation Code		

SCHEDULE A (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Insurance Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA).

File as an attachment to Form 5500.

Insurance companies are required to provide the information pursuant to ERISA section 103(a)(2).

OMB No. 1210-0110

2017

This Form is Open to Public Inspection

For calendar plan year 20	17 or fiscal plan	year beginning 03/0	1/201	L 7	and endin	g	02/28/2018		
A Name of plan						B Th	ree-digit		
TEAMSTERS L	OCAL 64	1 PENSION FUND				pla	n number (PN)	001	
C Plan sponsor's na	me as shown o	on line 2a of Form 5500				D Em	ployer Identification		
		TEAMSTERS LOCA					22-622028		
		cerning Insurance Co Schedule A. Individual cont		• .	-				
1 Coverage Informa	tion:								
(a) Name of insurance	e carrier								
AETNA LIFE	INSURAN	CE COMPANY							
(b) EIN	(c) NAIC	(d) Contract or		Approximate nur			Policy or co	ntract year	
(D) EN	code	identification number	cove	ed at end of polic	y or contrac	ct year	(f) From	(g) To	
06-6033492	60054	003372					03/01/2017	02/28/2018	
		formation. Enter the total fe	es and to	rtal commissions	paid. List in	line 3 th	ne agents, brokers, ar	nd other persons	
in descending ord		•							
(a)	Total amount o	f commissions paid	0		(b) ¹	otal am	ount of fees paid	0	
3 Persons receiving	commissions	and fees. (Complete as many		as needed to ren	ort all perso	ne)			
T Clabila receiving		nd address of the agent, bro					fees were paid		
	• •	•		•			•		
								1 ()	
(b) Amount of sale			Fee	s and other comm	nissions paid	d		(e) Organization	
commission	s paid	(c) Amount			(d) Purp	ose		code	
	(a) Nama a	nd address of the agent, bro	kor or o	that parson to wh	om commic	olono or	food ware paid		
	(a) Name a	id address of the agent, bro	ker, or o	iner person to wit	OITI COITIITIIS	SIONS OF	iees were paid		
(b) Amount of sale			Fee	s and other comm	nissions paid	d		(e) Organization	
commission	s paid	(c) Amount			(d) Purp	ose		code	
		1,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,							
			_						

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

Schedule A (Form 5500) 2017 v. 170203

Schedule A (Form 5500) 2017		Page 2-	
(a) Name an	d address of the agent, bro	oker, or other person to whom commissions or fees were paid	
			(e)
(b) Amount of sales and base		Fees and other commissions paid	Organization
commissions paid	(c) Amount	(d) Purpose	code
(a) Name an	d address of the agent, bro	oker, or other person to whom commissions or fees were paid	
	Т		(a)
(b) Amount of sales and base		Fees and other commissions paid	(e) Organization
commissions paid	(c) Amount	(d) Purpose	code
	(o) ranoant	(a) i di poso	
(a) Name an	d address of the agent, bro	oker, or other person to whom commissions or fees were paid	
(b) Amount of sales and base	Fees and other commissions paid		(e)
commissions paid	(=) A == = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =	T	Organization code
	(c) Amount	(d) Purpose	
(a) Name an	d address of the agent, bro	oker, or other person to whom commissions or fees were paid	
	<u> </u>		
	_		
(b) Amount of sales and base		(e)	
commissions paid	Fees and other commissions paid		Organization code
	(c) Amount	(d) Purpose	Code
(a) Name an	d address of the agent, bro	oker, or other person to whom commissions or fees were paid	
(2)	<u> </u>	5.5.5., 5. 5.1.6. policina in annual contract of the contract	
(b) Amount of sales and base		Face and other commissions poid	(e)
commissions paid	Fees and other commissions paid		Organization
para	(c) Amount	(d) Purpose	code

P	art II	Investment and Annuity Contract Information			
		Where individual contracts are provided, the entire group of suc purposes of this report.	ch individual contracts with ea		
<u>4</u>	Current	t value of plan's interest under this contract in the general account a		5,992,061	
<u>5</u>	Current	t value of plan's interest under this contract in separate accounts at	year end	5	
6	Contrac	cts With Allocated Funds:			
ε	3 State	the basis of premium rates			
t	Prem	iums paid to carrier		6b	
C	Prem	iums due but unpaid at the end of the year		6c	
C	If the	carrier, service, or other organization incurred any specific costs in	connection with		
	the a	equisition or retention of the contract or policy, enter amount		6d	
	•	ify nature of costs			
E	Type	of contract: (1) 📙 individual policies (2) 📙 group deferre	ed annuity		
	(3)	other (specify) ▶			
_					İ
<u>_f</u>		stract purchased, in whole or in part, to distribute benefits from a te			
7		racts With Unallocated Funds (Do not include portions of these con			
â	Type	of contract: (1) X deposit administration (2)	immediate participation gua	arantee	
		(3) guaranteed investment (4)	」other ▶		
L				7b	5,720,983
		nce at the end of the previous year	7c(1)	/ 10	5,720,965
•		tions: (1) Contributions deposited during the year	7c(1) 7c(2)		
		Dividends and credits	_ (5)	9,583	
		nterest credited during the year		7,303	
		ransferred from separate account	7c(4) 7c(5)		
	(5) C	Other (specify below)	70(3)		
	(6) T	otal additions		7c(6)	219,583
c		of balance and additions (add lines 7b and 7c(6))			5,940,566
E		ctions:			
		isbursed from fund to pay benefits or purchase annuities during year	7e(1)		
		dministration charge made by carrier		9,133	
		ransferred to separate account	7e(3)	-	
		Other (specify below)	7e(4)		
	•	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
	-				
	(5) T	otal deductions		7e(5)	29,133
f		nce at the end of the current year (subtract line 7e(5) from line 7d) .		7f	5,911,433

Part III Welfare Benefit Contract Information										
-			If more than one contract covers the same group of employees of the same employer(s) or members of the same							
		employee organization(s), the information may be combi								
		as a unit. Where contracts cover individual employees, t	he entire grou	p of such individual	contracts with	h each carrier may be				
		treated as a unit for purposes of this report.								
8	Ponof	it and contract type (check all applicable boxes)								
•		Health (other than dental or vision)		c ☐ Vision		d Life insurance				
		Temporary disability (accident and sickness)	al unemploym	. H						
	. H	Stop loss (large deductible) J HMO col	-	g Supplement PPO contract		Indemnity contract				
	- H	Other (specify)	illact	[] FFO Contila	JL	- Indemnity contract				
9		ience-rated contracts:			1					
а	•	7.13 A	9a(1)							
a		ums: (1) Amount received ncrease (decrease) in amount due but unpaid								
			· 							
		ncrease (decrease) in unearned premium reserve	·		92(4)					
L		Earned ((1) + (2) - (3))			9a(4)					
þ		it charges: (1) Claims paid								
		ncrease (decrease) in claim reserves			Ob (0)					
		ncurred claims (add (1) and (2))			9b(3)					
		Claims charged			9b(4)					
С		inder of premium: (1) Retention charges (on an accrual basis)		Γ						
		A) Commissions								
	(B) Administrative service or other fees								
	(C) Other specific acquisition costs								
	(D) Other expenses	A (1)(
	(E) Taxes								
	(F) Charges for risks or other contingencies								
	(G) Other retention charges								
	,	H) Total retention	7		9c(1)(H)					
_		Dividends or retroactive rate refunds. (These amounts were	•		9c(2)					
d	Status	s of policyholder reserves at end of year: (1) Amount held to p	rovide benefit	s after retirement	9d(1)					
	(2) (Claim reserves			9d(2)					
		Other reserves			9d(3)					
<u>e</u>	Divide	ends or retroactive rate refunds due. (Do not include amount e	entered in line	9c(2).)	9e					
10	None	perience-rated contracts:								
а	Total	premiums or subscription charges paid to carrier			10a					
b	If the	carrier, service, or other organization incurred any specific co	sts in connect	on with						
	the ac	equisition or retention of the contract or policy, other than rep	orted in Part I,	line 2	10b					
	above, report amount									
S	Specify nature of costs									
Pa	art IV	Provision of Information								
11										

12 If the answer to line 11 is "Yes," specify the information not provided.

SCHEDULE C (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Service Provider Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA).

File as an attachment to Form 5500.

OMB No. 1210-0110

2017

This Form is Open to Public Inspection.

Schedule C (Form 5500) 2017

v. 170203

For calendar plan year 2017 or fiscal plan year beginning 03/01/2017	and ending	02/28/2018	
A Name of plan	E	Three-digit	001
TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND		plan number (PN)	
		p	
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500	Г	Employer Identification	n Number (EIN)
BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUN		22-6220288	n Number (EIN)
BOARD OF IRUSIEES TEAMSTERS DOCAD 041 PENSION FUN	ا ط	22-0220200	
Part I Service Provider Information (see instructions)			
You must complete this Part, in accordance with the instructions, to report the information requ	ired for <mark>each</mark>	person who received, o	directly or
indirectly, \$5,000 or more in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of monetary value)	in connection	n with services rendered	d to the plan or
the person's position with the plan during the plan year. If a person received only eligible indirec	ct compensa	tion for which the plan re	eceived the
required disclosures, you are required to answer line 1 but are not required to include that person	-	· ·	
		p.ogo .oao.	
1 Information on Persons Receiving Only Eligible Indirect Compensation			
	Dort become	that reached only	
a Check "Yes" or "No" to indicate whether you are excluding a person from the remainder of this l			₩. □
eligible indirect compensation for which the plan received the required disclosures (see instructi	ions for defin	mions and conditions)	X Yes No
b If you answered line 1a "Yes," enter the name and EIN or address of each person providing the	required disc	closures for the service p	providers
who received only eligible indirect compensation. Complete as many entries as needed (see inst	tructions).		
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person who provided you disclosures or	n eligible ind	rect compensation	
BLACKROCK ADVISORS, LLC 23-2784752	g		
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person who provided you disclosures or	n eligible ind	rect compensation	
FIDELITY INVESTMENTS 04-2033129			
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person who provided you disclosures or	n eligible ind	rect compensation	
PACIFIC INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT CO. 33-0629048			
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person who provided you disclosures or	n eligible ind	rect compensation	
THE VANGUARD GROUP, INC. 23-1945930	ii ciigibic ii lu	TOOL COMPCHISQUOT	
1112 1121001112 011001 , 11101 25 1723330			

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person who provided you disclosures on eligible indirect compensation

you answered "Yes" to line 1a on page 1, complete as many entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of value) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during the plan year. (See instructions).						
<u> р.</u>	arr your. (Goo mondone	,o _/ .	(a) Enter name and EIN	N or address (see instruc	tions)	
	22-6220288					
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	87,643.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	N or address (see instruc	tions)	
	22-6220288					
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	64,741.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No
				or address (see instruc	tions)	
KROLL	KROLL HEINEMAN CARTON, LLC 76-0760981					
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
29 50	ATTY FOR LO	CAL 641 60,000.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No

you answered "Yes" to line 1a on page 1, complete as many entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of value) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during						
the pla	an year. (See instruction	ons).	(2) 5-4	l d (it	hi	
TIBS F	INANCIAL SE	RVICES	INC.	V or address (see instruc 13-2638166	tions)	
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
27 50 99	NONE	59,583.	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	0.	Yes 🛭 No 🗌
				or address (see instruc	tions)	
SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC 20-3838633						
(b) Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
11 50	NONE	49,000.	Yes 📗 No 🛚	Yes		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	or address (see instruc	tions)	
	22-6220288					
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0-	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	46,837.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No

you answered "Yes" to line 1a on page 1, complete as many entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of value) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during							
	ıı compensation (i.e., n an year. (See instructio		g else of value) in conne	ection with services rend	ered to the plan or their positio	n with the plan during	
ino pie	ari year. (Oce mstructio	лю,.	(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruc	tions)		
ENNIS	HARGADON,	LLC		47-1121653	,		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?	
10 50	ACCT FOR LO	CAL 641 45,100.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No	
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruc	tions)		
	22-6220288						
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?	
30 50	EMPLOYEE	38,579.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No	
₽⊖ਆਧੁਟ	CHTI.D		(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruc 13-2544634	tions)		
	ROTHSCHILD 13-2544634						
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?	
28 51	NONE	31,590.	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	3,320.	Yes No 🛚	

you answered "Yes" to line 1a on page 1, complete as many entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of value) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during the plan year. (See instructions).						
LIIC PI	an year. (Occ manacide	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	(a) Enter name and FIN	N or address (see instruc	tions)	
INNOV	ATIVE SOFTW	ARE SOLU	TIONS, INC.	23-2182079		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
15 50	NONE	33,226.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	or address (see instruc	tions)	
AETNA LIFE INSURANCE CO. 06-6033492						
(b) Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
73 51	NONE	29,133.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No
ד גיאים ד	SSANCE GROU	ח דדמ	(a) Enter name and EIN	N or address (see instruc 31-1448100	tions)	
KENAI	SSANCE GROU	P, LLC		31-1448100		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
28 51	NONE	15,633.	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	Yes No X	6,593.	Yes No 🛚

you answered "Yes" to line 1a on page 1, complete as many entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more						
	in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of value) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during the plan year. (See instructions).					
		•	(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruc	tions)	
PNC B	NC BANK 22-1146430					
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
21 50	NONE	12,426.	Yes No 🛚	Yes		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruc	tions)	
U.S.	U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION 31-0841368					
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
19 51	NONE	10,064.	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	0.	Yes 🛚 No 🗌
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruc	tions)	
FORWARD UNIPLAN 27-3053886						
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
28 51	NONE	9,888.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No

in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of value) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during the plan year. (See instructions). (a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions) PERFECT TEMP 22-2888373 (f) Did indirect (b) (d) (e) (h) (c) (g) Enter total indirect Relationship to Enter direct Did service provider Did the service Service employer, employee compensation include compensation received by receive indirect provider give you Code(s) compensation eliaible indirect service provider excluding organization, or paid by the compensation? a formula instead compensation, for eligible indirect plan. If none. person known to be (sources other of an amount or which the plan compensation for which you estimated amount? a party-in-interest enter -0-. than plan or received the answered "Yes" to element plan sponsor) (f). If none, enter -0-. required disclosures? 49 NONE 50 6,624. Yes No X Yes No Yes No (a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions) JACKSON'S CLEANING SERVICE 25-5509927 (d) (f) Did indirect (h) (b) (c) (e) (g) Relationship to Enter direct Enter total indirect Did the service Service Did service provider compensation include compensation received by provider give you Code(s) employer, employee compensation receive indirect service provider excluding eligible indirect organization, or paid by the compensation? a formula instead compensation, for eligible indirect (sources other person known to be plan. If none, of an amount or which the plan compensation for which you a party-in-interest enter -0-. than plan or estimated amount? received the answered "Yes" to element plan sponsor) (f). If none, enter -0-. required disclosures? 49 NONE Yes 🗌 No 🗓 50 6,436. Yes | No | Yes No (a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions) (b) (c) (d) (e) (f) (g) (h) Did indirect Enter total indirect Relationship to Enter direct Did service provider Did the service Service compensation received by compensation include Code(s) employer, employee compensation receive indirect provider give you eligible indirect organization, or service provider excluding paid by the compensation? a formula instead compensation, for eligible indirect plan. If none, (sources other person known to be of an amount or which the plan compensation for which you a party-in-interest enter -0-. than plan or estimated amount? answered "Yes" to element received the plan sponsor) (f). If none, enter -0-. required disclosures? Yes No Yes No Yes | No |

2. Information on Other Service Providers Receiving Direct or Indirect Compensation. Except for those persons for whom you answered "Yes" to line 1a on page 1, complete as many entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more

P	art I Service Provider Information (continued)		
3	If you reported on line 2 receipt of indirect compensation, other than eligible indirect com is a fiduciary or provides contract administrator, consulting, custodial, investment advisor services, answer the following questions for (a) each source from whom the service provide gave you a formula used to determine the amount of the indirect compensation. Complete as many entries as needed to report the	ry, investment management, b der received \$1,000 or more i indirect compensation instead	oroker, or recordkeeping n indirect compensation and d of an amount or estimated
	(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(C) Enter amount of indirect compensation
	(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	any formula used to deter eligibility for or the	compensation, including mine the service provider's he amount of the mpensation.
	(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(C) Enter amount of indirect compensation
	(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	eligibility for or the	I compensation, including mine the service provider's he amount of the mpensation.
	(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(C) Enter amount of indirect compensation
	(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	any formula used to detern eligibility for or ti	Learning the service provider's the amount of the mount of the mpensation.
_			

Part II Service Providers Who Fail or Refuse to Provide Information					
4 Provide, to the extent possible, the following information complete this Schedule.	for each service p	rovider who failed or refused to provide the information necessary to			
(a) Enter name and EIN or address of service provider (see instructions)	(b) Nature of Service Code(s)	(C) Describe the information that the service provider failed or refused to provide			
25-5509927 JACKSON'S CLEANING SERVICE 316 PARK STREET HACKENSACK NJ 07601	49 50	INFORMATION CONCERNING INDIRECT COMPENSATION			
	(h)				
(a) Enter name and EIN or address of service provider (see instructions)	(b) Nature of Service Code(s)	(C) Describe the information that the service provider failed or refused to provide			
22-1146430 PNC BANK 300 FIFTH AVENUE PITTSBURGH PA 15222	21 50	INFORMATION CONCERNING INDIRECT COMPENSATION			
(a) Enter name and EIN or address of service provider (see instructions)	(b) Nature of Service Code(s)	(C) Describe the information that the service provider failed or refused to provide			
(a) Enter name and EIN or address of service provider (see instructions)	(b) Nature of Service Code(s)	(C) Describe the information that the service provider failed or refused to provide			
(a) Enter name and EIN or address of service provider	(b) Nature of	(C) Describe the information that the service provider failed or			
(see instructions)	Service Code(s)	refused to provide			
(a) Enter name and EIN or address of service provider	(b) Nature of	(C) Describe the information that the service provider failed or			
(see instructions)	Service Code(s)	refused to provide			

SCHEDULE H (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Employee Benefits Security Administration Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

A Name of plan

Financial Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA), and section 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

2017

This Form is Open

OMB No. 1210-0110

File as an attachment to Form 5500.

to Public Inspection 03/01/2017 02/28/2018 For calendar plan year 2017 or fiscal plan year beginning and ending Three-digit 001 plan number (PN)

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500

D Employer Identification Number (EIN)

BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

22-6220288

Part I **Asset and Liability Statement**

Current value of plan assets and liabilities at the beginning and end of the plan year. Combine the value of plan assets held in more than one trust. Report the value of the plan's interest in a commingled fund containing the assets of more than one plan on a line-by-line basis unless the value is reportable on lines 1c(9) through 1c(14). Do not enter the value of that portion of an insurance contract which guarantees, during this plan year, to pay a specific dollar benefit at a future date. Round off amounts to the nearest dollar. MTIAs, CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs do not complete lines 1b(1), 1b(2), 1c(8), 1g, 1h, and 1i. CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs also do not complete lines 1d and 1e. See instructions.

	Assets		(a) Beginning of Year	(b) End of Year
а	Total noninterest-bearing cash	1a	0	3,578,389
b	Receivables (less allowance for doubtful accounts):			
	(1) Employer contributions	1b(1)	799,297	674,044
	(2) Participant contributions	1b(2)		
	(2) Participant contributions (3) Other SEE STATEMENT 1	1b(3)	48,367	33,720
C	General investments:			
	(1) Interest-bearing cash (incl. money market accounts & certificates of deposit)	1c(1)	27,116,179	
	(2) U.S. Government securities	1c(2)	19,488	15,959
	(3) Corporate debt instruments (other than employer securities):			
	(A) Preferred	1c(3)(A)		
	(B) All other	1c(3)(B)		
	(4) Corporate stocks (other than employer securities):			
	(A) Preferred	1c(4)(A)		
	(B) Common	1c(4)(B)	19,919,543	6,746,939
	(5) Partnership/joint venture interests	1c(5)		
	(6) Real estate (other than employer real property)	1c(6)		
	(7) Loans (other than to participants)	1c(7)		
	(8) Participant loans	1c(8)		
	(9) Value of interest in common/collective trusts	1c(9)		
(10) Value of interest in pooled separate accounts	1c(10)		
(11) Value of interest in master trust investment accounts	1c(11)		
(12) Value of interest in 103-12 investment entities	1c(12)		
(13) Value of interest in registered investment companies (e.g., mutual funds)	1c(13)	56,757,945	
(14) Value of funds held in insurance co. general account (unallocated contracts)	1c(14)	5,939,936	5,992,061
	15) Other	1c(15)		
	Non-control De destina Astabletica and the leaders the Fermi ECO			-ll- 11 /F 5500\ 0047

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

Schedule H (Form 5500) 2017

v. 170203

1 d	Employer-related investments:		(a) Beginning of Year	(b) End of Year
	(1) Employer securities	1d(1)		
	(2) Employer real property			
е	Buildings and other property used in plan operation		1,076,036	1,079,072
f	Total assets (add all amounts in lines 1a through 1e)		111,676,791	87,137,186
	Liabilities			
g	Benefit claims payable	1g		
h	Operating payables	1h	113,588	53,600
i	Acquisition indebtedness	1i		_
j	Other liabilities SEE STATEMENT 2	1j		33,301
k	Total liabilities (add all amounts in lines 1g through 1j)	1k	113,588	86,901
	Net Assets			
ı	Net assets (subtract line 1k from line 1f)	11	111,563,203	87,050,285

Part II Income and Expense Statement

Plan income, expenses, and changes in net assets for the year. Include all income and expenses of the plan, including any trust(s) or separately maintained fund(s) and any payments/receipts to/from insurance carriers. Round off amounts to the nearest dollar. MTIAs, CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs do not complete lines 2a, 2b(1)(E), 2e, 2f, and 2g.

	Income		(a) Amount	(b) Total
а	Contributions:			
	(1) Received or receivable in cash from: (A) Employers	2a(1)(A)	7,206,414	
	(B) Participants	2a(1)(B)		
	(C) Others (including rollovers)	2a(1)(C)		
	(2) Noncash contributions	2a(2)		
	(3) Total contributions. Add lines 2a(1)(A), (B), (C), and line 2a(2)	2a(3)		7,206,414
b	Earnings on investments:			
	(1) Interest:			
	(A) Interest-bearing cash (including money market			
	accounts and certificates of deposit)	2b(1)(A)	188,804	
	(B) U.S. Government securities	2b(1)(B)	965	
	(C) Corporate debt instruments	2b(1)(C)		
	(D) Loans (other than to participants)	2b(1)(D)		
	(E) Participant loans	2b(1)(E)		
	(F) Other	2b(1)(F)	219,583	
	(G) Total interest. Add lines 2b(1)(A) through (F)	2b(1)(G)		409,352
	(2) Dividends: (A) Preferred stock	2b(2)(A)		
	(B) Common stock	2b(2)(B)	361,641	
	(C) Registered investment company shares (e.g. mutual funds)	2b(2)(C)	875,683	
	(D) Total dividends. Add lines 2b(2)(A), (B), and (C)	2b(2)(D)		1,237,324
	(3) Rents	2b(3)		110,464
	(4) Net gain (loss) on sale of assets: (A) Aggregate proceeds	2b(4)(A)	57,474,732	
	(B) Aggregate carrying amount (see instructions)	2b(4)(B)	53,456,702	
	(C) Subtract line 2b(4)(B) from line 2b(4)(A) and enter result	2b(4)(C)		4,018,030
	(5) Unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of assets: (A) Real estate	2b(5)(A)	85,214	
	(B) Other	2b(5)(B)	-2,710,239	
	(C) Total unrealized appreciation of assets.			
	Add lines 2b(5)(A) and (B)	2b(5)(C)		-2,625,025

					_						
						(a	a) Amo	ount		(b) Tota	al
	(6) Net inve	estment gain (loss) fro	m common/collective	trusts	2b(6)						
	(7) Net inve	estment gain (loss) fro	m pooled separate ac	counts	2b(7)						
	(8) Net inve	estment gain (loss) fro	m master trust investr	nent accounts	2b(8)						
	(9) Net inve	estment gain (loss) fro	m 103-12 investment	entities	2b(9)						
	(10) Net inve	estment gain (loss) fro	m registered investme	ent companies							
	(e.g., m	utual funds)			2b(10)						3,190
С	Other incor	ne	SEE STATEM	ENT 3	2c						6,873
d	Total incom	_	_	d enter total	2d				1	3,58	6,622
_			xpenses								
е		ment and payments to	•			2.6	- 01	2 614			
	-		_	rect rollovers		30	, 9	33,614			
		-									
										- 02	2 (14
										0,93	3,614
f											
g				nstructions)							
h							4 -	- 6 105			
ı		•					Т;	6,125			
							- 4				
								15,841			
				ENT 4			86	3,960		4 4 6	F 006
				gh (4)							5,926
j	Total exper	_	•	and enter total	2j					8,09	9,540
			and Reconciliat							4 F1	0 010
K			from line 2d		2k				- 2	4,51	2,918
ı	Transfers of										
Da	(2) From tr	nis plan			21(2)						
ra		countant's Opini							_		
•	-	-		endent qualified public	accountant is a	attached	to this	s Form 550).		
_		ne 3d if an opinion is r									
а				c accountant for this plant		ictions):					
b		Unqualified (2)			Adverse	404 00					₩
_				ant to 29 CFR 2520.10	3-8 and/or 103	12(d)?				Yes	X No
С		ame and EIN of the ac					-> ===	ı: 22-2	0 E 1 2	0.2	
4		me: MSPC CPAS				(2	2) EIN	: 44-4	9314	02	
d	· -	•	•	ant is not attached be					00 055	0500 4	04.50
Da	(1) rt IV Coi	This form is filed for a mpliance Question		(2) It will be atta	ached to the ne	XT FORM	5500	pursuant to	29 CFF	1 2520.1	04-50.
r a		-		2 IEs, and GIAs do not	aammiata linaa	45 45 /	I 4	4h 4le 4m	4n n E	,	
				also do not complete lir		4a, 4e, 4	н, 4 у,	411, 4K, 4III,	4n, or 5) .	
			ines 4j and 4i. MinAs	also do not complete ili	IE 41.	Г	V	No.	Α		
2	During the	· · · · · ·	the plen env neuticine	nt contributions within t	lla a tima a		Yes	No	Ar	nount	
а				nt contributions within t							
	-			nswer "Yes" for any pri	or year						
		il fully corrected. (See i						x			
b	Wore envis	riogiaili.)	od incomo obligationa	due the plan in default	as of the	4a					
J					as OI LITE						
		· ·		ncollectible? Disregard nce. (Attach Schedule	G (Form						
						4b		x			
	JOUU) Part	in res is checked.)				40					

			Yes	No		Amount	
С	Were any leases to which the plan was a party in default or classified during the	ear as					
	uncollectible? (Attach Schedule G (Form 5500) Part II if "Yes" is checked.)	4c		X			
d	Were there any nonexempt transactions with any party-in-interest? (Do not include	e					
	transactions reported on line 4a. Attach Schedule G (Form 5500) Part III if "Yes" i	s					
	checked.)	4d		Х			
е	Was this plan covered by a fidelity bond?	4e	Х			1,000,	000
f	Did the plan have a loss, whether or not reimbursed by the plan's fidelity bond, the						
	was caused by fraud or dishonesty?	4f		Х			
g	Did the plan hold any assets whose current value was neither readily determinable	le on					
	an established market nor set by an independent third party appraiser?	4g		Х			
h	Did the plan receive any noncash contributions whose value was neither readily						
	determinable on an established market nor set by an independent third party						
	appraiser?	4h		Х			
i	Did the plan have assets held for investment? (Attach schedule(s) of assets if "Ye	es" is					
	checked, and see instructions for format requirements.)	4i	Х				
j	Were any plan transactions or series of transactions in excess of 5% of the curre						
	value of plan assets? (Attach schedule of transactions if "Yes" is checked, and so	ee					
	instructions for format requirements.)	4j	Х				
k	Were all the plan assets either distributed to participants or beneficiaries, transfer	rred					
	to another plan, or brought under the control of the PBGC?	41		Х			
ı	Has the plan failed to provide any benefit when due under the plan?	41		X			
m	If this is an individual account plan, was there a blackout period? (See instruction	IS					
	and 29 CFR 2520.101-3.)	4m					
n							
	one of the exceptions to providing the notice applied under 29 CFR 2520.101-3	4n					
ā	Has a resolution to terminate the plan been adopted during the plan year or any	orior plan year?		Yes	X No		
	If "Yes," enter the amount of any plan assets that reverted to the employer this ye	ear					
5 b	If, during this plan year, any assets or liabilities were transferred from this plan to	another plan(s), ide	ntify th	e plar	n(s) to which	assets or lia	bilities
	were transferred. (See instructions.)						
	5b(1) Name of plan(s)	5b(2) EIN(s)		5b(3) PN	۷(s)
j C	If the plan is a defined benefit plan, is it covered under the PBGC insurance program (See ERI	SA section 4021.)?	X	Yes	∐ No	Not deter	mined
	If "Voc" is shocked enter the My DAA confirmation number from the DBCC promis	ım filing for this pla	n woor	4 10	9341	(See inst	r۱

SCHEDULE MB (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration

Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6059 of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code). OMB No. 1210-0110

This Form is Open to

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation	► File as an attachment to Form 5500 or 5500-5	SF.	Public Inspe	ection		
For calendar plan year 2017 or fiscal plan year beginning $03/01/2017$, and ending $02/28/2018$,						
► Round off amounts to nearest dolla						
Caution: A penalty of \$1,000 will be a	assessed for late filing of this report unless reasonable cause is e	stablished.				
A Name of plan		B Three-digit		0.1		
mma.wammpa 10631 641	DENGTON FIRE	plan numbe	er (PN) ▶ U	01		
TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641		D				
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on li	ne 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF	Employer Id	lentification Numb	er (EIN)		
BOARD OF TRUSTEES TE	AMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND	22-622	0288			
E Type of plan: (1) X						
1 a Enter the valuation date:	Month 03 Day 01 Year 2017					
b Assets	<u> </u>					
(1) Current value of assets		1b(1)	111,05			
(2) Actuarial value of assets for fur	nding standard account	1b(2)	111,05			
	mmediate gain methods		474,81	8,499		
(2) Information for plans using spre	ead gain methods:					
(a) Unfunded liability for method	ods with bases	1c(2)(a)				
	y age normal method	1c(2)(b)				
(c) Normal cost under entry ag	e normal method	1c(2)(c)				
	dit cost method		474,81	8,499		
d Information on current liabilities of t						
(1) Amount excluded from current	liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions)	1d(1)				
(2) "RPA '94" information:						
(a) Current liability		1d(2)(a)	716,41			
(b) Expected increase in currer	nt liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year	1d(2)(b)	2,97	4,422		
(c) Expected release from "RP.	A '94" current liability for the plan year	1d(2)(c)				
	or the plan year		36,93	3,614		
Statement by Enrolled Actuary						
was applied in accordance with applicable law and	lied in this schedule and accompanying schedules, statements and attachments, if an regulations. In my opinion, each other assumption is reasonable (taking into account to my best estimate of anticipated experience under the plan.					
SIGN						
HERE			11/28	/2018		
	Signature of actuary		Date			
FRANK IANNUCCI			1705241			
Type SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SER	or print name of actuary VICES, LLC。	Most red 856-234-	cent enrollment nu 8801	mber		
	Firm name	Telephone n	umber (including a	rea code)		
115 N. CHURCH STREET						
MOORESTOWN	NJ 08057					
	Address of the firm					
If the actuary has not fully reflected any	regulation or ruling promulgated under the statute in completing	this schedule,		_		
check the box and see instructions				11		

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500 or 5500-SF.

Schedule MB (Form 5500) 2017

v. 170203

2 Operational info	rmation as of beginning of	this plan year:				
	e of assets (see instructions				2a	111,053,596
	rrent liability/participant co		<u> </u>	1) Number of participa		(2) Current liability
	d participants and benefic			2,7		435,759,582
	nated vested participants				57	140,798,635
					3,	140,750,033
= =	e participants:				-	811,347
	vested benefits					139,047,284
	ed benefits				1 =	
	active				15	139,858,631
				3,8	/ 9	716,416,848
C If the percent	tage resulting from dividing	line 2a by line 2b(4), col	umn (2), is less tha	n 70%, enter such		15 5000
					2c	15.5000 _%
	ade to the plan for the plar					
(a) Date	(b) Amount paid by	(c) Amount paid by	(a) Date	(b) Amount paid	by	(c) Amount paid by
(MM-DD-YYYY)	employer(s)	employees	(MM-DD-YYYY)	employer(s)		employees
09-01-2017						
03-01-2018	674,044					
			Totals ► 3(ы 7,206,	414	3(c)
4 Information on p	olan status:					
a Funded perc	entage for monitoring plan	s status (line 1b(2) divide	ed by line 1c(3))		4a	23.40 %
	o indicate plan's status (see			evidence of		
). If code is "N," go to line 5				4b	С
	aking the scheduled progr				 an?	X Yes No
_	in critical status or critical a			-		Yes X No
-	es," enter the reduction in I	=	-			
	measured as of the valuat				4e	
	tation plan projects emerge					
	in which it is projected to		or orthografia acon	riing otatao, oritor		
	tation plan is based on fore		nov optor the plan	voor in which	4f	
					**	2020
	expected and check here				_	
	nethod used as the basis fo					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	age normal b	Entry age normal	— H	Accrued benefit (unit	creait)	d Aggregate
	tial liability f [Individual level premiur	n g ∐	Individual aggregate		h Shortfall
i U Other (spe	ecity):					
•						
	ecked, enter period of use				5j	
~	e been made in funding me					Yes X No
	es," was the change made	•		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	oval?	Yes No
	es," and line I is "No," enter	•	of the ruling letter	(individual or		
alaaa) annsa	ring the change in funding	mathad			I 5	

6 (Checklist of certain actuarial assumptions:					
а	Interest rate for "RPA '94" current liability				6a	3.37 %
_			Pre-retirement		Post-retirem	
b			Yes No	X N/A	Yes No	o X N/A
С	, and a second purpose of					
	(1) Males	6c(1)	A		A	
	(2) Females	6c(2)	A		A	<i>C</i> DE
d		6d	22 2	.75 %		6.75 %
е	Expense loading	6e	39.9 %	N/A	%	X N/A
f	Salary scale	6f	%	X N/A		10 (
g	Estimated investment return on actuarial value of assets for year en	-		6g		10.6 %
h	Estimated investment return on current value of assets for year end	ing on the	valuation date	6h		10.6 %
_						
/ N	ew amortization bases established in the current plan year:	I I1		(O) A		114
		l balance	OF 10F	(3) Amon	tization Charge/Cre	
	1	5,0,	25,125			59,454
0						
	iscellaneous information:					
а	If a waiver of a funding deficiency has been approved for this plan ye					
_	date (MM-DD-YYYY) of the ruling letter granting the approval					
D	(1) Is the plan required to provide a projection of expected benefit	-	-	-	₩√	П.,
L	attach a schedule				X Yes	∐ No
D	(2) Is the plan required to provide a Schedule of Active Participant	•	· ·		X Yes	Пы
_	a schedule				PA Yes	∐ No
C	Are any of the plan's amortization bases operating under an extension				Пу	🔀 No
a	prior to 2008) or section 431(d) of the Code?			Г	Yes	PA NO
u	If line c is "Yes," provide the following additional information:	/-1//4/ - 4 11-	- 0-4-0	L	Пу	
	(1) Was an extension granted automatic approval under section 431				Yes	No
	(2) If line 8d(1) is "Yes," enter the number of years by which the amo(3) Was an extension approved by the Internal Revenue Service und	-		8d(2)		
	prior to 2008) or 431(d)(2) of the Code?				П Yes	∏No
	(4) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter number of years by which the amortiza			···	Yes	No
		-		04(4)		
	including the number of years in line (2)) (5) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter the date of the ruling letter approving the state of the ruling letter approximation approximation and the state of the ruling letter approximation ap					
	(6) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," is the amortization base eligible for amortization			00(0)		
	applicable under section 6621(b) of the Code for years beginning	_			Tyes	∏No
е	If box 5h is checked or line 8c is "Yes," enter the difference between			Т		1 110
•	contribution for the year and the minimum that would have been requ		-			
				. 8e		
9 Fu	unding standard account statement for this plan year:			., 🕶		
	harges to funding standard account:					
	Prior year funding deficiency, if any			9a	206,124	1,749
	Employer's normal cost for plan year as of valuation date			9b	2,498	3,231
	Amortization charges as of valuation date:		Outstanding b	alance		
	(1) All bases except funding waivers and certain bases for which the	,				
	amortization period has been extended		260,98	5,898	41,728	3,435
	(2) Funding waivers					
	(3) Certain bases for which the amortization period has been					
	extended	9c(3)				
d	Interest as applicable on lines 9a, 9b, and 9c			9d	16,898	
	Total charges. Add lines 9a through 9d				267,250	7,136

			. 494		
	Credits to funding standard account:				
	Prior year credit balance, if any		[9f	
	Employer contributions. Total from column (b) of line 3			9g	7,206,414
·	ζ-,,	Γ	Outstanding bala		
h	Amortization credits as of valuation date	9h	103,345	,744	16,649,923
i	Interest as applicable to end of plan year on lines 9f, 9g, and 9h			9i	1,344,337
				<u> </u>	
i	Full funding limitation (FFL) and credits:			Г	
•	(1) ERISA FFL (accrued liability FFL)	9i(1)	609,959	,494	
	(2) "RPA '94" override (90% current liability FFL)		550,753		
	(3) FFL credit			9j(3)	
k	(1) Waived funding deficiency			9k(1)	
	(2) Other credits	•••••		9k(2)	
ı	Total credits. Add lines 9f through 9i, 9j(3), 9k(1), and 9k(2)			91	25,200,674
n	1 Credit balance: If line 9I is greater than line 9e, enter the difference			9m	
	Funding deficiency: If line 9e is greater than line 9l, enter the difference			9n	242,049,462
	, ,			-	
90	Current year's accumulated reconciliation account:			Г	
	(1) Due to waived funding deficiency accumulated prior to the 2017 p	lan vear	Г	9o(1)	
	(2) Due to amortization bases extended and amortized using the inter	-			
	section 6621(b) of the Code:				
	(a) Reconciliation outstanding balance as of valuation date		<u> </u>	9o(2)(a)	
	(b) Reconciliation amount (line 9c(3) balance minus line 9c(2)(a))			9o(2)(b)	
	(3) Total as of valuation date			90(3)	
10				10	242,049,462
11	Has a change been made in the actuarial assumptions for the current			nne	Ves X No

SCHEDULE R (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration

Retirement Plan Information

This schedule is required to be filed under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

2017

OMB No. 1210-0110

		Administration		► File as	s an atta	chment to For	m 5500.				orm is Op c Inspect		
		enefit Guaranty Corporation ar plan vear 2017 or fisc		<u> </u>	/01/:	2017	and anding		02	/28/20:	•		
	valend Vame o		ai pian year beginnin	ig 03	/ 01/	2017	and ending	T _R	Three-d	•	1		_
		rers local 6	41 PENSTON	FIIND				-		ıgıı mber (PN) ▶		001	
		ILIND LOCILL O	TI ILMDION	1 0111					piarriu	iliber (i iv)	1	001	
C	Dlan en	onsor's name as shown	on line 2a of Form 5	500				D	Employe	er Identificat	ion Numb	er (FIN	<u> </u>
		OF TRUSTEES			641	PENSION	I FUND	-		6220288		CI (LIIV	7
_	art I	Distributions						-					
		ces to distributions re	late only to payment	ts of benef	its durin	g the plan vea	r.						_
1		value of distributions pa											
							,		1			(0
2		the EIN(s) of payor(s) w					beneficiaries du	ring t	he vear (if more than	two, ente	r EINs	_
		two payors who paid th	-		-				,		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
	EIN(s)		· ·		,								
		-sharing plans, ESOPs	s, and stock bonus p	- Ians, skip i	line 3.								
3		per of participants (living				buted in a singl	le sum, during						
	the pl	an year							3			(0
Pá	art II		ation (If the plan is					of se	ction 412	of the Inter	nal Rever	nue	
		Code or ERISA secti	ion 302, skip this Part	t.)							_		
4	Is the	plan administrator mak	ing an election under	Code secti	ion 412(c	l)(2) or ERISA s	ection 302(d)(2)	?		Yes	X No	L N	/A
	If the	plan is a defined bene	fit plan, go to line 8.										
5	If a wa	aiver of the minimum fur	nding standard for a p	orior year is	being ar	nortized in this							
	plan y	ear, see instructions an	nd enter the date of th	ne ruling lett	ter granti	ng the waiver.	Dat	te:	Month	Day	/ Yea	ar	
_	If you	completed line 5, com	nplete lines 3, 9, and	10 of Scho	edule Mi	3 and do not co	omplete the rer	nain	der of th	is schedule			
6	a E	nter the minimum requir	ed contribution for the	is plan yea	r (include	any prior year	accumulated						
		ınding deficiency not wa	,										
		nter the amount contrib		-		=			6b				
		ubtract the amount in lir		nt in line 6a	. Enter th	e result (enter a	a minus sign to						
		ne left of a negative amo	,						6c				
_		completed line 6c, ski					_			П.,	п	п	
7	Will th	ne minimum funding amo	ount reported on line	6c be met	by the fu	nding deadline'	?			∐ Yes	∐ No	∐ N	/A
8	161-			46:				_41	_				
J		nange in actuarial cost n crity providing automatic					=		ſ				
		administrator agree with	• •	ū	_	•				Yes	□No	XN	/Λ
Pź	art III		the changer							165	140	P4 14.	<u>/A</u>
9		is a defined benefit pen	nsion plan, were any a	mendment	s adonte	ed during this n	lan						_
•		hat increased or decrea					iai i						
		f no, check the "No" bo				appropriate	□Incr	ease	Пъ	ecrease	Both	ΧN	0
Pá	art IV		ictions). If this is not a										<u> </u>
		skip this Part.	,				.,				•		
10	Were	unallocated employer s	ecurities or proceeds	from the sa	ale of una	allocated secur	ities used to rep	ay ar	ny exemp	ot loan?	Yes	N	<u> </u>
		oes the ESOP hold any									Yes	N	
		the ESOP has an outsta								loan?	_	_	
	(S	See instructions for defin	nition of "back-to-back	«" loan.)	<u></u>			<u></u>	<u></u>	<u></u>	Yes	N	0
12	Does	the ESOP hold any stoc	ck that is not readily to	radable on	an estab	lished securitie	s market?				Yes	N	0
For	Paper	work Reduction Act No	otice, see the Instruc	ctions for F	Form 550	00.				Schedule R		500) 20 v. 1702	

Page 2 -	

Pa	rt	V Additional Information for Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans
		ter the following information for each employer that contributed more than 5% of total contributions to the plan during the plan year easured in dollars). See instructions. Complete as many entries as needed to report all applicable employers.
		Name of contributing employer ARM MOTOR TRUCK LEASING CO.
		EIN 22-1615245 C Dollar amount contributed by employer 186,575.
		Date collective bargaining agreement expires (If employer contributes under more than one collective bargaining agreement, check box and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month 06 Day 30 Year 2018
	е	Contribution rate information (If more than one rate applies, check this box and see instructions regarding required attachment.
		Otherwise, complete lines 13e(1) and 13e(2).) (1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents) 2.17
		(2) Base unit measure: Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):
		Name of contributing employer COLONIAL CONCRETE
		EIN 22-2106400 c Dollar amount contributed by employer 247,683. Date collective bargaining agreement expires (If employer contributes under more than one collective bargaining agreement, check box
		and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month 04 Day 30 Year 2018
	е	Contribution rate information (If more than one rate applies, check this box and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, complete lines 13e(1) and 13e(2).)
		(1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents) 10.34
		(2) Base unit measure: X Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):
	_	CORPON BERMINAL
		Name of contributing employer GORDON TERMINAL EIN 22-2390098 c Dollar amount contributed by employer 434,715.
		Date collective bargaining agreement expires (If employer contributes under more than one collective bargaining agreement, check box
		and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month 06 Day 30 Year 2019
	е	Contribution rate information (If more than one rate applies, check this box and see instructions regarding required attachment.
		Otherwise, complete lines 13e(1) and 13e(2).) (1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents) 4.51
		(1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents) 4.51 (2) Base unit measure: Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):
		(2) Base unit measure. Pa Hourry Weekly Onit of production Other (specify).
	а	Name of contributing employer YRC WORLDWIDE
	b	EIN 48-0948788 C Dollar amount contributed by employer 1,515,752.
		Date collective bargaining agreement expires (If employer contributes under more than one collective bargaining agreement, check box
		and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month 03 Day 31 Year 2019 Contribution rate information (If more than one rate applies, check this box and see instructions regarding required attachment.
		Otherwise, complete lines 13e(1) and 13e(2).)
		(1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents) 2.40
		(2) Base unit measure: X Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):
	_	Nicos of contribution conducts
	=	Name of contributing employer EIN C Dollar amount contributed by employer
		Date collective bargaining agreement expires (If employer contributes under more than one collective bargaining agreement, check box
		and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month Day Year
	е	Contribution rate information (If more than one rate applies, check this box and see instructions regarding required attachment.
		Otherwise, complete lines 13e(1) and 13e(2).)
		(1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents) (2) Base unit measure: Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):
		(a) Base and measure. Though the organization of production (opening).
		Name of contributing employer
		EIN C Dollar amount contributed by employer
		Date collective bargaining agreement expires (If employer contributes under more than one collective bargaining agreement, check box and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month Day Year
		and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month Day Year Contribution rate information (If more than one rate applies, check this box and see instructions regarding required attachment.
		Otherwise, complete lines 13e(1) and 13e(2).)
		(1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents)
		(2) Base unit measure: Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):

14	Enter the number of participants on whose behalf no contributions were made by an employer as an		
	employer of the participant for:		
	a The current year	14a	2,835
	b The plan year immediately preceding the current plan year	14b	2,887
	C The second preceding plan year	14c	2,963
15	Enter the ratio of the number of participants under the plan on whose behalf no employer had an obligation to		
	make an employer contribution during the current plan year to:		
	a The corresponding number for the plan year immediately preceding the current plan year	15a	.98
	b The corresponding number for the second preceding plan year	15b	.98
16	Information with respect to any employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year:		
	a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year	16a	
	b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated		
	to be assessed against such withdrawn employers	16b	
17	If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year	ar,	
	check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment.		П
Pa	art VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Ben	efit Pens	ion Plans
18	If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in wh	nole or	
	in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately		
	such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attack		П
19			
	a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as:		
	Stock: 48.0 % Investment-Grade Debt: 28.0 % High-Yield Debt: .0 % Real Estate	0	% Other: 24.0 %
	b Provide the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt:		
	☑ 0-3 years ☐ 3-6 years ☐ 6-9 years ☐ 9-12 years ☐ 12-15 years ☐ 15-18 years ☐ 1	8-21 years	21 years or more
	C What duration measure was used to calculate line 19(b)?		
	Effective duration		

SCHEDULE H	OTHER RECEIVABLES		STATEMENT	1
DESCRIPTION		BEGINNING	ENDING	
ACCRUED INTEREST AND DIVIDEND DUE FROM LOCAL 641 WELFARE FU		34,945. 13,422.	33,7	20.
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LINE 1B(3)	48,367.	33,72	20.
SCHEDULE H	OTHER PLAN LIABILITI	ES	STATEMENT	2
DESCRIPTION		BEGINNING	ENDING	
DUE TO LOCAL 641 WELFARE FUND DUE TO BROKER FOR SECURITIES		0.	15,0° 18,2	
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LINE 1J	=	0.	33,30	01.
SCHEDULE H	OTHER INCOME		STATEMENT	3
DESCRIPTION			AMOUNT	
INTEREST AND FEES OTHER INCOME			219,0° 717,79	
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LINE 2C			936,8	73.
SCHEDULE H OTH	ER ADMINISTRATIVE EX	PENSES	STATEMENT	4
DESCRIPTION			AMOUNT	
CUSTODIAN FEES SALARIES PAYROLL TAXES EMPLOYEE BENEFITS COMPUTER FEES INSURANCE OFFICE EXPENSE MEETINGS AND SEMINARS DEPRECIATION BUILDING EXPENSES OTHER ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES			10,00 244,48 21,73 115,23 33,23 203,63 27,09 9,08 86,4 100,50	83. 27. 26. 25. 85. 73.
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LINE 21(4)		863,90	60.

Service Provider Affidavit

I certify that I have been specifically authorized in writing by the plan administrator/employer, as applicable, to enter my EFAST2 PIN on this return/report in order to electronically submit this return/report. I further certify that: (1) I will retain a copy of the administrator's/employer's specific written authorization in my records; (2) I have attached to this electronic filing, in addition to any other required schedules or attachments, a true and correct PDF copy of the first two pages of the completed Form 5500 or Form 5500-SF return/report bearing the manual signature of the plan administrator/employer under penalty of perjury; (3) I advised the plan administrator/employer that by selecting this electronic signature option the PDF image of that manual signature will be included with the rest of the return/report posted by the Department of Labor (DOL) on the Internet for public disclosure; and (4) I will communicate to the plan administrator/employer any inquiries and information that I receive from EFAST2, DOL, IRS or PBGC regarding this annual return/report.

Signature of service provider (optional)

Date

Enter name of individual signing as service provider

Electronic Filing PDF Attachment



An Independent firm associated with Moore Stephens International Limited

MOORE STEPHENS

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

To the Board of Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Union, New Jersey

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund, which comprise the statements of net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2018 and 2017, and the related statements of changes in net assets available for benefits for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditor's Responsibility

www.mspc-cpa.com

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits. We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the Plan's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Plan's internal control. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.



Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, information regarding the Plan's net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2018, and the changes therein for the year then ended, and its financial status as of February 28, 2017, and changes therein for the year then ended in accordance accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Report on Supplementary Information

Our audits were conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a whole. The supplemental schedules of administrative expenses are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements. The supplemental Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year), and Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements, but are supplementary information required by the Department of Labor's (DOL) Rules and Regulations for Reporting and Disclosure under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974. Such information is the responsibility of the Plan's management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audits of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial statements as a whole.

MSEC

MSPC

Certified Public Accountants and Advisors, A Professional Corporation

Cranford, New Jersey December 7, 2018



SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION (CONT'D)

CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

Table 3. depicts the active participants as of 3/1/2017.

TABLE 3.
CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

105				YEARS OF	PENSION	SERVICE TO	2/28/2017		v	
AGE GROUP	0-4	5-9	10-14	15-19	20-24	25-29	30-34	35-39	40 & OVER	TOTAL
0-24	7									7
5-29	12	2								14
0-34	8	3	1						1	12
5-39	11	6	1							18
0-44'	72	14	9	4		1		K .		100
5-49	6	11	14	12	4	2				49
0-54	16	9	18	17	9	25	-11			105
5-59	10	11	30	13	17	23	16	2	Ī	122
50-64	4	12	11	17	7	10	5			66
55-69	2	3	5	1	4	2		2		19
70-74	1			1.		1				3
Fotal	149	71	89	65	41	64	32	4	0	515

SECTION 4. ACTUARIAL STATUS (CONT'D)

ASSUMPTIONS

We suggest and have used in this valuation the following significant assumptions:

1. MORTALITY. The mortality tables we have employed in this valuation are:

Pre-Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Employee
Post Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Annuitant
Post-Disablement: RP2014 Disabled Retiree

- 2. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR VALUATION PURPOSES. We have assumed that the plan funds will earn 6.75% annual compound interest in the future.
- 3. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR THE PURPOSES OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS AND EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY. The pertinent assumptions are the same as those used for basic valuation.
- 4. TURNOVER. We have assumed that no terminations of employment, other than death, disability or pension, will occur in the future.
- 5. FUTURE WORK YEAR. We have assumed that each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.
- 6. AGE AT PENSION. We have assumed that active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. For actives with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 62. For separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 65.
- 7. ADMINISTRATION EXPENSES. We have assumed \$1,000,000.will be the annual cost of administration.
- 8. NUMBER OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS. We have assumed that the number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Change of Assumptions Since 3/1/2015 Valuation:

Actuarial Assumption	2015 Valuation	2016 Valuation	2017 Valuation
Mortality Tables	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar
Mortality Improvement	MP Generational Mortality Improvement from Year 2015	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement
Turnover for Active	T-5 Table	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement
Retirement Ages	Grid in 2015 Valuation for Actives	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service

SCHEDULE MB (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration

Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6059 of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

This Form is Open to Public

OMB No. 1210-0110

2017

C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF Board of Trustees Local 641 Pension Fund E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit D assets (1) Current value of assets	hed. Three-digit plan number (PN) Employer Identifica 2-6220288	02/28/2018) 001 alion Number (EIN) 111,053,59 111,053,59 474,818,49
Caution: A penalty of \$1,000 will be assessed for late filling of this report unless reasonable cause is establish. A Name of plan Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2s of Form 5500 or 5500-SF Board of Trustees Local 641 Pension Fund C Type of plan: (1) ☑ Multiemployer Defined Benefit (2) ☐ Money Purchase (see instruction of plans assets (1) Current value of assets (1) Current value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (3) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods: (a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases. (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (3) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year (c) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year	hed. Three-digit plan number (PN) Employer Identifica 2 - 6220288 stions) 1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,033,59 111,033,59 111,033,59 474,818,49
A Name of plan Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF Board of Trustees Local 641 Pension Fund E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit (2) Money Purchase (see instruct) b Assets (1) Current value of assets (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods (3) Accrued liability or methods with bases (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability. (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	Three-digit plan number (PN) Employer Identifica 2 - 6220288 stions) 1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,053,59 111,033,59 474,818,49
Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF Board of Trustees Local 641 Pension Fund E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit (2) Money Purchase (see instruction assets (1) Current value of assets (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods (3) Information for plans using spread gain methods (b) Accrued liability for methods with bases (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (2) "RPA" 94" information: (a) Current liability. (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	plan number (PN) Employer Identifica 2 - 6220288 ttions) 1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,053,59 111,033,59 474,818,49
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF Board of Trustees Local 641 Pension Fund E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit Assets (1) Current value of assets	plan number (PN) Employer Identifica 2 - 6220288 ttions) 1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,053,59 111,033,59 474,818,49
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF Board of Trustees Local 641 Pension Fund 2 E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit (2) Money Purchase (see instruction of the valuation date: Month 3 Day 1 Year 2011 b Assets (1) Current value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (3) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods. (a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases. (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (a) Current liability. (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (d) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	Employer Identifica 2-6220288 stions) 1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,053,59 111,033,59 474,818,49
E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit 2) Money Purchase (see Instruction Day 1 Year 2015 b Assets (1) Current value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods. (3) Information for plans using spread gain methods. (b) Accrued liability for methods with bases. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see Instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year	1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,053,59 111,053,59 474,818,49
E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit 2) Money Purchase (see Instruction Day 1 Year 2015 b Assets (1) Current value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods. (3) Information for plans using spread gain methods. (b) Accrued liability for methods with bases. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see Instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year	1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,053,59 111,053,59 474,818,49
E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit (2) Money Purchase (see instruction date: Month 3 Day 1 Year 2011 b Assets (1) Current value of assets. (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods. (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods: (a) Unfunded liability under entry age normal method. (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (d) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (2) "RPA "94" information: (a) Current liability. (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1)	111,033,59 474,818,49
Day 1 Year 2011 b Assets (1) Current value of assets	1b(1) 1b(2) 1c(1) 1c(2)(a)	111,033,59 474,818,49
b Assets (1) Current value of assets (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account (3) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods (4) Information for plans using spread gain methods (5) Information for plans using spread gain methods (6) Accrued liability under entry age normal method (7) Normal cost under entry age normal method (8) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method (9) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (1) RPA '94" information: (1) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (6) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year.	1b(2) 1c(1) 1c(2)(a)	111,033,59 474,818,49
(1) Current value of assets (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods: (a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases. (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability. (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	1b(2) 1c(1) 1c(2)(a)	111,033,59 474,818,49
(2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (1) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods. (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods: (a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases. (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	1b(2) 1c(1) 1c(2)(a)	111,033,59 474,818,49
(2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account. (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods: (a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases. (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method. d Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	1c(1)	474,818,49
(2) Information for plans using spread gain methods: (a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases. (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method. d Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	1c(2)(a)	
(a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year		
(b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method. (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method. (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method. (d) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions). (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.		
(c) Normal cost under entry age normal method (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method (b) Information on current liabilities of the plan: (c) "RPA '94" information: (d) Current liability	1c(2)(b)	
(3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method d Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.		
d Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability	1c(2)(c)	
(1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) (2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability	1c(3)	474,818,49
(2) "RPA '94" information: (a) Current liability		
(a) Current liability	1d(1)	
(b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year. (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year. (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.	4 4/01/ 1	716 456 74
(c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year		716,416,84
(3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year.		2,974,42
	1d(2)(c)	36,933,61
Statement by Enrolled Actuary	1d(3)	
To the best of my knowledge, the information supplied in this schedule and accompanying schedules, statements and attachments, it any, is complined accordance with applicable law and regulations; in my opinion, each other assumption is reasonable (taking into account the experience of the plassumptions, in combination, offer my best estimate of anticipated experience under the plan.	ete and socurate, Each	prescribed assumption was applied
assumptions, in combination, offer my dest estimate of anticipated experience under the plan.	and the second second	a control of the control
SIGN		
HERE - In will	11/28	/2018
Signature of actuary	Da	te
Frank Iannucci	17-0	5241
Type or print name of actuary	Most recent enre	ollment number
Summit Actuarial Services, LLC	(856)23	34-8801
Firm name Tele	ephone number (i	including area code)
ale a control control		
15 N. Church Street Moorestown NJ 08057		
Address of the firm		
f the actuary has not fully reflected any regulation or ruling promulgated under the statute in completing this schedu		

	MB (Form 5500) 2017 ation as of beginning of this p	Nan year	Page 2				
a Current value o					F	1	
b 'RPA '94" curre	nt liability/participant count	broakdove				-	111,053,596
		ries receiving payment) Number of parti			2) Current liability
(2) For termin	ated vested participants	nes receiving payment	CHANGE OF STREET		2,700	-	435,759,592
	participants:	Mark Charles Control of Control o	-extension	_	657	7	140,798,635
	A CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY O	anianatanian noo aanatanian					
		***************************************					811,347
(c) Total a	ctive	***************************************	The transmission of			-	139,047,284
(4) Total					515		139,858,631
c If the percentag	e resulting from dividing lin	e 2a by line 2b(4), column (2)	is less than 70% and	or such	3,879	-	716,416,848
percentage				er such	2c		15.50%
(a) Date		by employer(s) and employees			3.55		
(MM-DD-YYYY)	(b) Amount paid by employer(s)	(c) Amount paid by employees	(a) Date (MM-DD-YYYY)	(b) Amount (employe		C) Amount paid by
09/01/2017	6,532,37		(MINI-OB-1111)	employe	(5)	-	employees
03/01/2019	674,04				-	1	
				1			
			1-2			1	
				-		1	
						1	
			Totals ► 3(b)	7.2	06,41	4 3(c)	D
Information on plan							
a Funded percent	age for monitoring plan's s	tatus (line 1b(2) divided by line	e 1c(3))		4a		23.4 %
a Funded percent b Enter code to inc	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in	tatus (line 1b(2) divided by line structions for attachment of su	poarting evidence of r	lan's status) If	4a 4b	Ç.	23,4 %
a Funded percent b Enter code to ind code is "N," go t	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5	structions for attachment of su	upporting evidence of p	plan's status). If	4b	C.	
Enter code to incode is "N," go to code is the plan making.	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5	structions for attachment of su	upporting evidence of p	olan's status). If	4b		Yes No
a Funded percent b Enter code to inc code is "N," go t c Is the plan makin	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5 g the scheduled progress un critical status or critical and	structions for attachment of su inder any applicable funding impli declining status, were any be	rovement or rehabilitation	on plan?	4b		Yes No
Enter code to incode is "N," go to Is the plan making If the plan is in cool if the plan is in cool is "Yes,"	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5 g the scheduled progress un critical status or critical and enter the reduction in liabi	structions for attachment of su inder any applicable funding implied declining status, were any belifity resulting from the reduction	rovement or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instruction in benefits (see instruction in benefits (see instruction)	on plan?structions)?	4b		
Enter code to independent to Enter code to independent code is "N," go to the plan making the plan is in companied. If the plan is in companied is "Yes," measured as of the plan is incompanied.	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5 g the scheduled progress un critical status or critical and enter the reduction in liabi the valuation date	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding impleded in the declining status, were any belity resulting from the reduction	rovement or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instruments of the contract of	on plan?structions)?	4b		Yes No
a Funded percent b Enter code to inc code is "N," go t c Is the plan makin d If the plan is in c e If line d is "Yes," measured as of	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5 g the scheduled progress un critical status or critical and enter the reduction in liabi the valuation date	structions for attachment of su inder any applicable funding implied declining status, were any belifity resulting from the reduction	rovement or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instruments of the contract of	on plan?structions)?	4b		Yes No
Funded percent Enter code to ind code is "N." go t If the plan is in code is "Yes," measured as of	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5 g the scheduled progress un critical status or critical and enter the reduction in liabi the valuation date	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding implementation declining status, were any beautiful resulting from the reduction	rovement or rehabilitation effits reduced (see instrument in benefits (see instrument) and declining status,	on plan?	4b		
Funded percent Enter code to ind code is "N." go t If the plan is in code is "Yes," measured as of If the rehabilitating the rehabilitating the rehabilitation.	age for monitoring plan's s dicate plan's status (see in o line 5 g the scheduled progress un critical status or critical and enter the reduction in liabi the valuation date on plan projects emergence s projected to emerge. on plan is based on foresta	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding impleded in the declining status, were any belity resulting from the reduction	rovement or rehabilitation effits reduced (see instrument in benefits (see instrument and declining status, or the plan year in which	on plan?	4b		
Funded percent Enter code to inc code is "N." go t If the plan makin If the plan is in c If line d is "Yes," measured as of If the rehabilitative of the rehabilitati	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in o line 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding imposed declining status, were any beautity resulting from the reduction of the from critical status or critical status possible insolvency, entertails.	rovement or rehabilitation effits reduced (see instrument in benefits (see instrument declining status, ar the plan year in whice	on plan?	4b 4e 4f		Yes No
Enter code to inc code is "N," go to code is "	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in or line 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding implementation declining status, were any beautiful resulting from the reduction of the from critical status or critical stat	rovement or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instrument of see instrument of see instrument of see instrument of see instrument of second computation of	on plan?	4b 4e 4f apply):		Yes No
Funded percent Enter code to inc code is "N." go to code is "	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in or line 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding imported for any applicable funding imported for any applicable funding status, were any beginning resulting from the reduction of the from critical status or critical status or critical funding possible insolvency, entering plan year's funding standard Entry age normal	rovement or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instrument of see instrument of see instrument of see instrument of see instrument of second computation of	on plan?	4b 4e 4f apply):		
Enter code to inc code is "N," go to code is "	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in or line 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding implementation declining status, were any beautiful resulting from the reduction of the from critical status or critical stat	rovement or rehabilitation effts reduced (see instrument in benefits (see instrument and declining status, or the plan year in which discount computation or Accused	on plan?	4b 4e 4f apply):		
Funded percent Enter code to inc code is "N." go to code is "	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in or line 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding imported for any applicable funding imported for any applicable funding status, were any beginning resulting from the reduction of the from critical status or critical status or critical funding possible insolvency, entering plan year's funding standard Entry age normal	rovement or rehabilitation effts reduced (see instrument of see in	on plan?	4b 4e 4f apply):		
Funded percent Enter code to inc code is "N." go to code is "	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in or line 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding implementation declining status, were any beautity resulting from the reduction of the form critical status or critical statu	rovement or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instrument or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instrument of the plan year in which is account computation or Account of Individual	on plan?	4b 4e 4f apply):		
a Funded percent b Enter code to inc code is "N." go t c Is the plan makin d If the plan is in c lif line d is "Yes," measured as of f If the rehabilitating the rehabilitating the rehabilitating the rehabilitating the percent and ch Actuarial cost meth a Attained ag e Frozen initial i Other (special)	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in ordine 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding impleded in the reduction of the	rovement or rehabilitation effts reduced (see instrument in benefits (see instrument declining status, are the plan year in whice decount computation computation gorial individual computation gorial individual computation	on plan?	4e 4f apply): dit)	ď	Yes No Yes No 2020 Aggregate Shortfall
a Funded percent b Enter code to inc code is "N." go t c Is the plan makin d If the plan is in c liftine d is "Yes," measured as of f If the rehabilitating year in which it to the rehabilitating expected and che Actuarial cost meth a Attained ag liftine d is "Yes," measured as of f If the rehabilitating year in which it to the rehabilitating year in which it is repeated and che Actuarial cost meth a Attained ag liftine Trozen initial i Other (special) If box h is check k Has a change be	age for monitoring plan's sidicate plan's status (see in or line 5	structions for attachment of sunder any applicable funding implementation declining status, were any beautity resulting from the reduction of the form critical status or critical statu	rovement or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instrument or rehabilitation nefits reduced (see instrument of the plan year in which is account computation computation government).	on plan?	46 46 4f sapply):	d h	Yes No Yes No 2020 Aggregate Shortfall Yes No

Schedule MB (Form 5500) 2017		Page 3 -			
6 Checklist of certain actuarial assumptions:					
a Interest rate for "RPA '94" current liability				6a	3.37 %
		Pre-retirem	ent	Post-reti	
b Rates specified in insurance or annuity contract	s	☐ Yes ☐ No	⊠ N/A	☐ Yes ☐	No 🛭 N/A
c Mortality table code for valuation purposes:				0 0	<u> </u>
(1) Males	6c(1)	A		A	
(2) Females	The state of the s	A		A	
d Valuation liability interest rate			6.75 %		6.75 %
e Expense loading	6e	39,9%	□ N/A	%	N/A
f Salary scale		%	⊠ N/A	~1	BJ
					10.5%
g Estimated investment return on actuarial value of			1		10.6 %
h Estimated investment return on current value of	assets for year ending on th	e valuation date	6h		10.6 %
7 New amortization bases established in the current	plan year:				
(1) Type of base	(2) Initial ba	alance	(3) A	mortization Charg	e/Credit
1		5,625,12	5		569,454
a If a waiver of a funding deficiency has been app the ruling letter granting the approval	f expected benefit payments Active Participant Data? (Se	? (See the instructions et the instructions.) If "\" ne under section 412(e)	.) If "Yes," /es," attach a		X Yes No X Yes No
d If line c is "Yes," provide the following additional	information:				7
(1) Was an extension granted automatic appro-	val under section 431(d)(1) o	f the Code?			Yes No
(2) If line 8d(1) is "Yes," enter the number of ye	ears by which the amortization	n period was extended	8d(2)		
(3) Was an extension approved by the Internal to 2008) or 431(d)(2) of the Code?	*******************************	-210mm-11-110mmmmmm.	umanime		Yes No
(4) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter number of years including the number of years in line (2))			54(4)		
(5) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter the date of the ru(6) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," is the amortization bas section 6621(b) of the Code for years begin	se eligible for amortization us	ing interest rates applic	cable under		Yes No
e If box 5h is checked or line 8c is "Yes," enter the for the year and the minimum that would have be extending the amortization base(s)	been required without using t	he shortfall method or	86		
9 Funding standard account statement for this plan	year:				
Charges to funding standard account:			(2000)		
a Prior year funding deficiency, if any			9a		206,124,749
b Employer's normal cost for plan year as of value	ation date		9b		2,498,231
C Amortization charges as of valuation date:		Outstandi	ng balance		

9c(1)

9c(2)

9c(3)

260,985,898

0

9**d**

90

41,728,435

16,898,721

267,250,136

0

(1) All bases except funding waivers and certain bases for which the

(3) Certain bases for which the amortization period has been

amortization period has been extended

d Interest as applicable on lines 9a, 9b, and 9c.

Schedule MB (Form 5500) 2017		Page 4		
Credits to funding standard account:				
f Prior year credit balance. If any			9f	n.
g Employer contributions. Total from column (b)				7 305 111
		Outstanding bala		7,206,414
h Amortization credits as of valuation date	9h			10 210 220
		103,345,74		16,649,923
i Interest as applicable to end of plan year on lin	es 9r, 9g, and 9h		91	1,344,337
j Full funding limitation (FFL) and credits:				
(1) ERISA FFL (accrued liability FFL)	9	(1) 609.	959,494	
(2) "RPA '94" override (90% current liability F			753,939	
(3) FFL credit				0
k (1) Waived funding deficiency				0
(2) Other credits				0
Total credits. Add lines 9f through 9i, 9j(3), 9k(1), and 9k(2)		91	25,200,674
m Credit balance: If line 9I is greater than line 9e,				23/200/013
n Funding deficiency: If line 9e is greater than lin				242,049,462
				212/013/102
9 o Current year's accumulated reconciliation acco	ount:			
(1) Due to waived funding deficiency accumu	lated prior to the 2017 plan year		90(1)	ď
(2) Due to amortization bases extended and		Action of the second se	he Code:	1011/07-04
(a) Reconciliation outstanding balance as		T.	9o(2)(a)	0
(b) Reconciliation amount (line 9c(3) bala			9o(2)(b)	0
(3) Total as of valuation date			90(3)	0
10 Contribution necessary to avoid an accumulate			10	242,049,462
11 Has a change been made in the actuarial assu		The state of the s		Yes X No
	The second second process (

SECTION 2 PLAN DESCRIPTION

IN GENERAL

The plan is funded through employer contributions and investment yield on the plan funds.

Coverage is afforded participants working in the Teamster Local 641 jurisdiction for employers with collective bargaining agreements providing for contributions to the plan.

PLAN PROVISIONS

A summary of the major plan provisions in effect as of 3/1/2017 is contained in Table 1.

TABLE 1. PLAN PROVISIONS

Pension Service:	
Time Period	Years Of Pension Service Earned
Future	Credit for service shall be at the rate of one-quarter of a year for each 250 hours of pension service in covered employment
No more than one year of	pension service may be earned in a year.

Vesting Service:				
Time Period	Years Of Vesting Service Earned			
Future	one year for each year in which at least 1,000 hours of vesting service			

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION (CONT'D)

Type Of Benefit	Age Requirement	Service Requirement
Participation	None	Participation starts on the earlier of: (a) January 1 following completion of 250 hours of covered employment in a credit year; and (b) January 1 nearest the completion of any year in which 1,000 hours of vesting service are earned
Normal Pension	65	five years of continuous plan participation
Early Pension	57	Fifteen years of pension service with Local 641
Disability Pension	at least age 47 with 15 years of service Or under age 47 with 20 years of service and under age 57	recently worked at least 20 days in 12 months preceding disability, fifteen years of pension service, and receiving Social Security disability benefit. If under age 47 must have twenty years of pension service
Pre-Pension Surviving Spouse Pension	None	One hour of pension service after 8/22/1984 and married for at least one continuous year prior to participant's death
Vesting	None	five years of vesting service or attainment of normal retirement age

Benefits Under Current Plan:				
Туре	Amount	Duration		
Normal Pension	\$135 per year of service prior to 1990 plus 2.12% of contributions for 1990 through 5/31/2008 plus 1% of contributions for 6/1/2008 through 12/31/2011 plus 1% of annual contributions (up to \$8,000) for years after 2011	Life only payable 13 times a year for benefits accrued through 5/31/2008 and 12 times a year for benefits accrued thereafter		

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION (CONT'D)

TABLE 1. (CONT'D) PLAN PROVISIONS

Benefits Under Current Pla	Benefits Under Current Plan (Cont'd):				
Туре	Amount	Duration			
Early Pension	same as normal but reduced 1/2 of 1% for each month prior to age 62, with the following exceptions:	Life only			
	1) if the participant's age plus pension service on the early retirement date is greater than or equal to 90 the reduction will be 1/4 of 1% for each month prior to age 62				
Disability Pension	Same as regular but no more than \$450 per month	to death, age 65, or recovery whichever is earliest			
Surviving Spouse Pension	married couple benefit	life of spouse			

Туре	Amount	Duration
Married Couple	Reduction factor for 50% J&S is 95% +/- 0.200% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 75% J&S is 92.75% +/- 0.275% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 100% J&S is 90.5% +/- 0.350% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant.	life of both pensioner and spouse Joint & Survivor benefit includes Pop-Up to Single Life Benefit IF spouse predeceases pensioner

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a) (b) Identity of Issue, Borrower, Lessor, or Similar Party	Description Including M Rate of Inter	(c) of Investment, Iaturity Date, rest, Collateral turity Value	(d)	(e) <u>Current</u> Value
S	3 112 02 1120	turity value	2030	Taide
Cash Equivalents: * First American US Treasury Money Market	Var Rt	N/A	\$ 24,510,348	\$ 24,510,348
Interest Bearing Checking Account PNC Bank	S -		40,923	40,923
Total Cash and Cash Equivalents	s - Forward		24,551,271	24.551,271
U.S. Government Securities:				
F H L M C Gold Partn Cert F H L M C Gold Partn Cert F H L M C Multiclass Mtg Partn F N M A Partn Cert G N M A Partn Cert G N M A II Pass Thru Cert G N M A Pass Thru Cert G N M A Pass Thru Cert G N M A Pass Thru Cert	254 1,776 234 1,361 2,045 1,683 681 3,168 2,570 673 207 50	9.500% 08/01/21 6.000% 04/01/28 9.600% 04/15/20 7.000% 05/01/28 6.500% 12/01/28 6.500% 05/01/26 8.000% 11/01/27 6.500% 07/01/28 2.625% 04/20/24 7.000% 02/15/31 6.500% 03/15/31 7.500% 11/15/22	282 1,828 274 1,484 2,074 1,728 782 3,278 2,670 742 1	256 1,988 238 1,513 2,279 1,876 683 3,531 2,633 681 231
Total U.S. Government Securities	- Forward		15,193	15,959
Common Stocks:				
Abbvie Inc Air Pods Allergan Plc Alphabet Inc Cl A Alphabet Inc Cl C Amazon Com Inc American Express Co American Tower Corp Apple Inc Applied Materials Inc AT&T Inc Bank of America Corp Biogen, Inc Borg Warner Inc Broadcom Ltd Cbs Corp Class B Non Voting Chevron Corporation Chubb Ltd Cognizant Tech Solutions Ci A Comcast Corp Class A	1,144 497 278 122 87 160 781 604 1,277 940 3,023 4,200 165 1,369 406 1,132 276 558 1,090 2,324		104,554 83,468 64,397 63,071 44,839 131,874 53,466 85,924 70,449 43,012 107,850 68,244 47,302 61,511 101,399 52,848 26,931 66,683 79,108 55,616	132,510 79,913 42,873 134,678 96,112 241,992 76,155 84,155 227,459 54,135 109,735 134,820 47,683 67,191 100,063 59,962 30,890 79,191 89,402 84,152

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a)	(b) Identity of Issue, Borrower,	(c) <u>Description of Investment,</u> <u>Including Maturity Date,</u>	(d)	(e)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value	Cost	Current Value
Total Ca	sh and Cash Equivalent	ts - Forwarded	\$ 24,551,271	\$ 24,551,271
Total U.	S. Government Securitie	es - Forwarded	15,193	15,959
	Stocks (Continued): Forwarded		1,412,546	1,973,071
Conocop	hillips	1,586	82,597	86,136
Costco V	Vhsl Corp	310	59,646	59,179
Cummin		434	67,995	72,986
Danaher	Согр	815	65,938	79,691
Deer Co		307	47,951	49,387
Delta Air	Lines Inc	1,410	65,435	75,999
Devon E		1,459	60,884	44,748
	Finl Svcs	1,118	72,877	88,132
Dowdupo		1,515	72,059	106,505
EOGR		659	63,413	66,836
	c Arts Inc	490	39,012	60,613
Eli Lilly		1,214	91,470	93,502
	Financial Corp	1,583	62,629	82,680
	obil Corp	575	51,296	43,550
Facebook		1,083	150,967	193,120
Foot Loc		1,118	52,853	51,327
	ciences Inc	1,197	102,587	94,240
Halliburt		801	41,279	37,182
Hershey (531	57,666	52,176
	ds Properties Inc	1,260	63,705	54,193
	Holdings Inc	407		
Home De		650	27,268	34,050
	Il International Inc	705	56,227	118,476
		2 724	98,676	106,533
	on Bancshares Inc	2,734	35,550	42,924
Intel Con		730	35,120	35,982
	nental Exchange In	984	67,545	71,910
	an Chase Co	1,624	89,089	187,572
Kroger C		2,726	73,425	73,929
	y Corp of American Hold		71,820	73,916
	Petroleum Corp	713	38,058	45,675
McDonal		434	50,723	68,459
Medtroni		1,213	96,126	96,907
Microsof		3,090	116,616	289,749
	Grumman Corporation	260	44,419	91,010
Oracle Co	orporation	2,293	87,554	116,186



Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

Description of Investment, Including Maturity Date	(d)	(e)
Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value	Cost	Current Value
ents - Forwarded	\$ 24,551,271	\$ 24,551,27
ties - Forward	15.193	15,959
	3,773,021	4,918,53
405	45.105	72,280
		95,350
		45,69
		130,893
		70,75
		69,54
		55,70
		78,52
		75,13
		94,47
		87,23
		73,25
		56,89
		104,08
		80,92
		136,14
		89,32
		163,75
	72,005	66,95
908	45,346	78,37
344	33,613	37,24
1,522	62,068	65,87
rd	5,256,533	6,746,939
147,923	1,596,070	1,559,11
132,787	1,609,657	1,550,96
144,471	1,606,664	1,566,07
133,622	4,200,192	5,545,35
23,636	2,853,631	5,859,42
		4,837,46
		2,774,90
		2,785,54
1,717,945	18,366,781	17,986,89
	Description of Investment, Including Maturity Date, Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value ents - Forwarded ties - Forward 405 2,626 603 1,667 1,461 482 857 847 472 890 1,249 725 1,974 499 1,088 602 1,871 1,332 649 908 344 1,522 rd 147,923 132,787 144,471 133,622 23,636 120,484 263,523 114,208	Description of Investment, Including Maturity Date, Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value Cost

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a)	(b) <u>Identity of Issue,</u> Borrower,	(c) <u>Description of Investment,</u> Including Maturity Date,	(d)	(e)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value	Cost	Current Value
Total C	ash and Cash Equivaler	nts - Forwarded	\$ 24,551,271	\$ 24,551,271
Total U.	.S. Government Securit	ies - Forwarded	15,193	15,959
Total C	ommon Stocks - Forwa	rded	5,256,533	6,746,939
Total M	lutual Funds - Forward	ed	40,198,179	44,465,731
Deposit A Aetna	dministration Contract	141	5,911,433	5,992,061
Total In	ivestments		\$ 75,932,609	\$ 81,771,961

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest



SCHEDULE B ATTACHMENT LINE #7 TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN E.I.N. 22-622028B PLAN NUMBER 001 AMORTIZATION RECORD IN SUPPORT OF FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT FOR 2017

	DATE OF FIRST	YEARS	OUTSTANDING BALANCE	AMORTIZATION CHARGE OR
CONT. A. S. S. S. C.	CHARGE OR CREDIT	REMAINING	BEGINNING OF YEAR	CREDIT
AMORTIZATION CHARGES	02/28/1990	4	6,638,565	1,825,613
Pron Change	02/28/1990	4	2.711.081	745,550
Assumption Change	02/28/1993	7	5.600.760	965,057
Plan Change	02/28/1995	9	3.320.291	472,331
Plan Change	02/28/1996	10	5.200.085	685,567
Plan Change	02/28/1996	10	851,972	112,322
Assumption Change	02/28/1997	11	7.060.456	871.073
Plan Change	02/28/1997	11	1,167,818	144,078
Assumption Change	02/28/1998	12	10,730,809	1,248,793
Pien Change	02/28/1999	13	736,442	81,378
Assumption Change	02/28/1999	13	12.536.884	1,385,352
Plan Change	92/28/2000	14	10.257.117	1,082,274
Plan Change	02/28/2001	15	5.280.356	534,552
Assumption Change	02/28/2001	15	5.204.717	628,128
Plan Change	02/28/2002	1	2.866.313	2,866,313
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2003	2	7.272,348	3,754,888
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2005	19	11,840,074	1,053,092
Plan Change	02/28/2005	4	4,472,666	1,229,988
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2006	5	1,629,311	369,759
Aduanal Loss	02/28/2007	6	2,940,613	573,466
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2007	21	962,848	91,576
Assumption Change Actuarial Loss	02/28/2008	7	6,867,407	1.183,311
	02/28/2009	8	18,689,360	2,903,616
Assumption Change	02/28/2009		45,758,165	7,109,079
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2010	9	31,935.013	4,542,945
Assumption Change	02/28/2011	10	1,228,523	161,965
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2011	10	3,449,579	454,784
Assumption Change	02/28/2012	11	412,475	50,888
Assumption Change	02/28/2015	13	33,036,638	3,650,619
Assumption Charge Actuarial Loss	02/28/2016	14	3,702,087	390,624
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2017	15	5,625,125	569,454
Total Charges			260,985,898	41,728,435
AMORTIZATION CREDITS	4.50.000.000		2745 000	755 104
Assumption Change	02/28/1991	4	2,745,820 702,074	193.071
Method Change	02/28/1991	4	2,661,176	1.374.029
Actuanal Gam	02/28/2004	2		441.754
Plan Change	02/28/2004	17	4,684,871	5,234,046
Plan Change	02/28/2009	7	30,376,053	444.257
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2010	8	2,859,500	2,727,142
Plan Change	02/28/2010	В	17,553,468	106.451
Plan Change	02/28/2011	9	748,305 1.255,291	165,495
Aduarial Gain	02/28/2012	10	Contract of the Contract of th	67.577
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2013	11.	547.741	1.047.196
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2014	12	8,998,497	710.504
Adustral Gain	02/28/2015	13	6,429,778 23,783,170	3.383.297
Assumption Change	02/28/2016	9		
Total Credits			103.345,744	16,649,923

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE YEARS ENDED FEBRUARY 28, 2018 AND 2017



An Independent firm associated with Moore Systems international Distret

MOORE STEPHENS



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Index to Financial Statements

	Pages
Independent Auditors' Report	1-2
Financial Statements:	
Statements of Net Assets Available for Benefits as of February 28, 2018 and 2017	3
Statements of Changes in Net Assets Available for Benefits for the years ended February 28, 2018 and 2017	4
Notes to Financial Statements	5-17
Supplementary Information:	
Schedules of Administrative Expenses	19
Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)	20-23
Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions	24



An Independent firm associated with Moore Stephens International Limited

MOORE STEPHENS

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

To the Board of Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Union, New Jersey

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund, which comprise the statements of net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2018 and 2017, and the related statements of changes in net assets available for benefits for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditor's Responsibility

www.mspc-cpa,com

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits. We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the Plan's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Plan's internal control. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.



Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, information regarding the Plan's net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2018, and the changes therein for the year then ended, and its financial status as of February 28, 2017, and changes therein for the year then ended in accordance accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Report on Supplementary Information

Our audits were conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a whole. The supplemental schedules of administrative expenses are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements. The supplemental Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year), and Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements, but are supplementary information required by the Department of Labor's (DOL) Rules and Regulations for Reporting and Disclosure under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974. Such information is the responsibility of the Plan's management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audits of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial statements as a whole.

MSAC

MSPC

Certified Public Accountants and Advisors, A Professional Corporation

Cranford, New Jersey December 7, 2018



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Statements of Net Assets Available for Benefits

		iary 28,
ak.	2018	2017
Assets: Investments at Fair Value:		
	6 24 551 221	0 22 (04 120
Cash and Cash Equivalents	\$ 24,551,271	
U.S. Government Securities	15,959	
Common Stocks	6,746,939	
Mutual Funds	44,465,731	
Deposit Administration Contract	5,992,061	5,939,936
Total Investments	81,771,961	106,331,050
Receivables:		
Employers' Contributions	229,960	239,608
Employers' Withdrawal Liability	444,084	
Accrued Interest and Dividends	33,720	
Due from Local 641 Welfare Fund		13,422
Total Receivables	707,764	847,664
Property and Equipment - Net	484,251	566,429
Other Assets:		
Cash	3,578,389	3,422.041
Total Assets	86,542,365	111,167,184
Liabilities:		
Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses	53,600	113,588
Due to Broker for Securities Purchased	18,224	
Due to Local 641 Welfare Fund	15,077	
Total Liabilities	86,901	113,588
Net Assets Available For Benefits	\$ 86,455,464	\$ 111,053,596

See Accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Statements of Changes in Net Assets Available for Benefits

		Years Febru	
Additions to Net Assets Attributed to: Investment Income:		2018	2017
Net Appreciation in Fair Value of Investments Interest and Dividends	\$	3,600,981 1,646,676	\$ 9,687,833 1,901,078
Totals Less: Investment Expenses		5,247,657 155,905	11,588,911 218,279
Net Investment Income		5,091,752	11,370,632
Employers' Contributions		3,184,887	3,169,088
Withdrawal Liability Income		4,021,527	5,849,517
Rental Income		110,464	107,198
Interest and Fees		219,078	239,182
Other Income	-	717.795	252,027
Total Additions		13,345,503	20,987,644
Deductions from Net Assets Attributed to: Benefits Paid to or for Participants		36,933,614	36,145,074
Administrative Expenses	_	1,010,021	997,256
Total Deductions	- 2	37,943,635	37,142,330
Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits		(24,598,132)	(16,154,686)
Net Assets Available for Benefits - Beginning of Years		11,053,596	127,208,282
Net Assets Available for Benefits - End of Years	\$	86,455,464	\$ 111,053,596

See Accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.



Notes to Financial Statements

(1) Description of the Plan

The following brief description of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Plan") is provided for general information purposes only. Participants should refer to the Plan document for a more complete description of the Plan's provisions.

General - The Plan is a multiemployer, defined benefit pension plan which was established in accordance with an agreement entered into between Merchandise Drivers Local No. 641, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America with various employers. The Plan is administered by a Board of Trustees, comprised of union officials and management of certain employers covering eligible employees pursuant to a collective bargaining agreement between the Union and various employers. The Plan is subject to the provisions of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 ("ERISA") and the Internal Revenue Code.

Pension Benefits - The Plan provides several types of pension benefits. The benefits provided and eligibility requirements are as follows:

Normal Retirement - Age 65 with 5 years of Plan participation.

Early Retirement - Age 57 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641.

Disability Retirement - Must be eligible for a social security disability benefit, not working, have worked at least 20 days in covered employment in the 12 months immediately preceding disability, been in the employ of a contributing employer at the time of the disability, and either have at least 20 years of pension service regardless of age or have at least 15 years of pension service (at least one of which is earned within the three years prior to reaching age 47) earned with Local 641 and be at least 47 at the time of the disability.

Other benefit features available to participants include a pro-rata pension and husband and wife survivor's pension.

Funding Policy - The Board of Trustees established a funding policy and method in order to promote the purpose of the Plan and to ensure compliance with ERISA. Each of the various employers contribute to the Plan the amounts required by the applicable Collective Bargaining Agreement. At February 28, 2018 and 2017, the minimum funding standard account had a deficiency of \$242,049,462 and \$206,124,749 respectively.

Plan Termination - In the event the Plan terminates, the net assets of the Plan will be allocated as prescribed by ERISA and its related regulations generally to provide the following benefits in the order indicated:

- Pension benefits to retirees or beneficiaries that are or could have been on the Pension Roll as of the beginning of the 3 year period ending on the termination date of the Plan;
- Benefits generally guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC);
- 3. Benefits that are not forfeitable (vested) under the Plan; and
- 4. All other benefits under the Plan.



Notes to Financial Statements

(1) Description of the Plan (Continued)

Plan Termination (Continued) - Benefits under the Plan are insured by the PBGC. Generally, the PBGC guarantees most vested normal retirement age benefits, early retirement benefits, and certain disability and survivor pensions. However, the PBGC does not guarantee all types of benefits under the Plan, and the amount of benefit protection is subject to certain limitations. Vested benefits under the Plan are guaranteed at the level in effect on the date of the Plan's termination. However, there is a statutory ceiling on the amount of an individual's monthly benefit that the PBGC guarantees, which is adjusted periodically.

(2) Significant Accounting Policies and Information

Basis of Accounting - The accounting records of the Plan are maintained on the accrual basis.

Valuation of Investments and Income Recognitions - Investments are reported at fair value. Fair value is the price that would be received to sell an asset or paid to transfer liability in an orderly transaction between market participants at the measurement date.

Purchases and sales of securities are recorded on a trade-date basis. Interest income is recorded on the accrual basis. Dividends are recorded on the ex-dividend date. Net appreciation (depreciation) includes the Plan's gains and losses on investments bought and sold as well as held during the year.

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits - Accumulated plan benefits are those future periodic payments that are attributable under the Plan's provisions to the services rendered by the employees to the valuation date.

Accumulated plan benefits include benefits expected to be paid to (a) retired or terminated employees or their beneficiaries, (b) beneficiaries of employees who have died, and (c) present employees or their beneficiaries. Benefits under the Plan are based on the employees' total credited services. Benefits payable under all circumstances - retirement, death, and disability are included, to the extent they are deemed attributable to employee service rendered to the valuation date.

Contributions Receivable - Contributions receivable were determined by a review of subsequent period cash collections, therefore, an allowance for doubtful accounts is not considered necessary.

Property and Equipment - If an expenditure exceeding \$1,000 results in as asset having an estimated useful life that extends beyond the year of acquisition, the expenditure is capitalized. Property and Equipment are recorded at cost. Depreciation is provided using the straight line method over the estimated useful lives of the assets which is 31.5 years for the building and building improvements, and 5 or 7 years for furniture, fixtures and equipment.

Estimates - The preparation of financial statements in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles requires Plan management to make estimates and assumptions that affect certain reported amounts and disclosures. Accordingly, actual results could differ from those estimates.



Notes to Financial Statements

(2) Significant Accounting Policies and Information (Continued)

New Accounting Pronouncements - In May 2015, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") issued Accounting Standards Update ("ASU") No. 2015-07, Fair Value Measurement (Topic 820), Disclosures for Investments in Certain Entities That Calculate Net Asset Value per Share (or Its Equivalent). Under the amendments in this update, investments for which fair value is measured at net asset value ("NAV") per share (or its equivalent) using the practical expedient should not be categorized in the fair value hierarchy. Investments that calculate net asset value per share (or its equivalent), but for which the practical expedient is not applied will continue to be included in the fair value hierarchy. The ASU is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2015, with early adoption permitted. The ASU is to be applied retrospectively. The Plan has elected to adopt the ASU effective March 1, 2016. The adoption of this pronouncement did not have any effect on the Plan's financial position or results of operations.

In July 2015, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") issued Accounting Standards Update ("ASU") No. 2015-12, Plan Accounting: Defined Benefit Pension Plans (Topic 960), Defined Contribution Pension Plans (Topic 962), Health and Welfare Benefit Plans (Topic 965): (Part I) Fully Benefit-Responsive Investment Contracts, (Part II) Plan Investment Disclosures, (Part III) Measurement Date Practical Expedient.

Part I eliminates the requirements to measure the fair value of fully benefit-responsive investment contracts and provide certain disclosures. Contract value is the only required measure for fully benefit-responsive investment contracts. Part II eliminates the requirements to disclose individual investments that represent 5 percent or more of net assets available for benefits and the net appreciation or depreciation in fair value of investments by general type. Part II also simplifies the level of disaggregation of investments that are measured using fair value. Plans will continue to disaggregate investments that are measured using fair value by general type; however, plans are no longer required to also disaggregate investments by nature, characteristics and risks. Further, the disclosure of information about fair value measurements shall be provided by general type of plan asset. Part III allows plans to measure investments and investment-related accounts as of a month-end date that is closest to the plan's fiscal year-end, when the fiscal period does not coincide with a month-end. Parts I and III are not applicable to the Plan. The ASU is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2015, with early adoption permitted. Parts I and II are to be applied retrospectively and Part III is to be applied prospectively. The Plan has elected to adopt Part II effective March 1, 2016. The adoption of this pronouncement did not have any effect on the Plan's financial position or results of operations.

In August 2014, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") issued Accounting Standards Update ("ASU") 2014-15, Presentation of Financial Statements—Going Concern (Subtopic 205-40): Disclosure of Uncertainties about an Entity's Ability to Continue as a Going Concern. ASU 2014-15 requires management to evaluate whether conditions or events exist that, when considered together, raise substantial doubt about the entity's ability to continue as a going concern within a one year period after the date the financial statements are available to be issued. The ASU is effective for the fiscal years ending after December 15, 2016, and for annual periods and interim periods thereafter. Early adoption is permitted. The Plan has elected to adopt the ASU effective March 1, 2016. The adoption of this pronouncement did not have any effect on the Plan's financial position or results of operations.



Notes to Financial Statements

(2) Significant Accounting Policies and Information (Continued)

Payment of Benefits - Benefits are recorded when paid.

Subsequent Events - The Plan has evaluated subsequent events through December 7, 2018, the date the financial statements were available to be issued.

(3) Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits

Accumulated plan benefits are those future periodic payments that are attributable under the Plan's provisions to the service participants have rendered to contributing employers. Accumulated plan benefits include benefits expected to be paid to: (a) pensioners, or their beneficiaries, (b) inactive participants with a right to immediate or deferred pensions or their beneficiaries, and (c) active participants, or their beneficiaries. Benefits under the Plan are based on the rate of contribution by contributing employers, the number of pension credit years attained, the participant's age at retirement and the pension option selected.

The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits is determined by an actuary and is that amount that results from applying actuarial assumptions to adjust accumulated plan benefits to reflect the time value of money (through discounts for interest) and the probability of payment (by means of decrements such as for death, disability, withdrawal or retirement) between the valuation date and the expected date of payment. The significant actuarial assumptions used in the valuation as of March 1, 2017 were as follows:

Mortality:

Pre-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP-2014 Disabled Retiree

Turnover - No terminations of employment, other than death, disability, or pension will occur in the future.

Age at Pension - Active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. Actives with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 62. Separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 65.

Future Work Year - Each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.

Number of Active Participants - The number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Investment Yield for Valuation Purposes - 6.75% annual compound interest.

Administrative Expenses - \$1,000,000 annually.

Asset Valuation Method - Assets are valued using an actuarial method that spreads investment gains and losses over a five year period.

Actuarial Funding Method - Accrued benefit unit credit.



Notes to Financial Statements

(3) Accumulated Plan Benefits (Continued)

The accumulated plan benefit information as of February 28, 2017 was as follows:

Actuarial Present	Value of Accumulated	Plan Benefits:
-------------------	----------------------	----------------

Vested Benefits: Participants Currently Receiving Benefits Other Participants	\$338,401,477 136,007,594
Total Vested Benefits	474,409,071
Non-Vested Benefits	409,428
mark and the second second second	0.171.010.100

Total Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits

\$474,818,499

The changes in the accumulated plan benefits from February 29, 2016 to February 28, 2017 were as follows:

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits Beginning of Year Additions (Deductions) During the Year Were Attributable to:	\$477,488,605
Benefits Accumulated and Net Gains (Losses)	2,464,380
Benefits Paid	(36,145,074)
Passage of Time	31,010,588
Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits - End of Year	\$474,818,499

(4) Deposit Administration Contract

The Plan's deposit administration contract with Aetna Life Insurance Company earns interest each period based upon Aetna's current experience net of expenses charged. The interest rate realized by the Plan for the years ended February 28, 2018 and 2017 was 3.21% and 3.39%, respectively.

(5) Property and Equipment

Property and equipment as of February 28, 2018 and 2017 consisted of the following:

	February 28,	
	2018 2017	
Land Building and Improvements Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment	\$ 119,575 \$ 119,575 2,684,227 2,684,227 92,779 88,484	
Subtotal Less: Accumulated Depreciation	2,896,581 2,892,286 (2,412,330) (2,325,857)	
Total Property and Equipment - Net	\$ 484,251 \$ 566,429	

Depreciation expense amounted to \$86,473 and \$85,972 in 2018 and 2017, respectively.



Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Related Party Transactions

The Plan is leases office space to the Merchandise Drivers Local Union No. 641, Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund, and Teamsters Welfare Fund of Northern New Jersey Local 723. For the year ended February 28, 2018, rental income amounted to \$57,041, \$38,722 and \$14,701 respectively. For the year ended February 28, 2017, rental income amounted to \$55,873, \$37,820 and \$13,505 respectively. In addition, certain expenses are allocated among the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund and Welfare Fund on a prorated basis and included in allocated expenses in these financial statements.

(7) Withdrawal of Contributing Employers

The employer companies who are under agreement with the Union are subject to the Multiemployer Pension Plan Act of 1980. The Act, among other items, imposes a liability on employers who cease contributing to a pension plan for the amount of their prorata share of a pension plan's unfunded obligation for vested benefits. As of March 1, 2017, the date of the latest valuation, the Plan's unfunded obligations for vested benefits were \$363,355,475 as determined by the Plan's Actuary.

During the year ended February 28, 2018 and in prior years, certain employers withdrew from the Plan. The \$444,084 and \$559,689 of employer withdrawal liability as of February 28, 2018 and 2017 represent the amounts calculated by the Plan's actuary, which have been subsequently collected.

(8) Reconciliation of Financial Statements to Form 5500

The following is a reconciliation of the net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the years ended February 28, 2018 and 2017 to the Form 5500:

	2018	2017
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Financial Statements Appreciation in Value of Land and Building to	\$ 86,455,464	\$111,053,596
Reflect Appraised Value	594,821	509,607
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Form 5500	\$ 87,050,285	\$111,563,203

The following is a reconciliation of the net (decrease) in net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the year ended February 28, 2018 to the Form 5500:

Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits per the	2018
Financial Statements Add: Unrealized Appreciation in Real Estate per Form 5500	\$(24,598,132) 85,214
Net (Loss) per the Form 5500	\$(24,512,918)
Net (Loss) per the Form 5500	124,312,918

(9) Contingencies

According to the Plan's Trustees and legal counsel, the Plan is not a party to any litigation the outcome of which would have a material effect on these financial statements.



Notes to Financial Statements

(10) Plan Amendments

As a result of the Critical Status classification, several benefit changes have been made that became effective on the following dates:

Effective June 1, 2008

- 1. The monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The above changes will apply to all "re-retirements" (retiree that had returned to work) provided the initial retirement was on or after April 1, 2008.

Effective October 1, 2009

- There will be a new form of benefit which may be selected at retirement, the Joint & 75% Married Couple Form.
- Participants who apply for a Normal or Early Pension, under the Joint & 75% Married Couple form, will have the opportunity to receive a reduced monthly pension as long as the participant lives, with the provision that following death, their surviving spouse will receive 75% of the reduced monthly pension.
- 3. The amount of the Joint & 75% Married Couple form will depend upon the age difference between the participant and their spouse.

Effective December 1, 2009

- 1. All increases in employers' hourly contribution rates effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward monthly retirement pensions.
- All retired, separated vested, and active participants on behalf of whom the plan has received
 contributions on or after January 1, 2005 will be subject to a decrease in their pension amounts.
 All current retirees who are affected by this change will see a decrease in their monthly pension
 amount effective December 1, 2009.

Effective May 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641.



Notes to Financial Statements

(10) Plan Amendments (Continued)

Effective November 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for disability pensions will be at age 47 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641, or at least 20 years of pension service with Local 641.

Effective January 1, 2012

1. The monthly pension benefit earned from January 1, 2012 forward will be capped at \$80 per year of service.

(11) Party-In-Interest Transactions

The Plan's investments in money market funds are managed by affiliates of US Bank, the Plan's custodian. As such, transactions in those money market funds qualify as exempt party-in-interest transactions.

(12) Pension Protection Act Zone Certification

In December 2014, the Multiemployer Pension Reform Act of 2014 ("MEPRA") was passed. This act includes a provision that gives trustees of deeply troubled plans the ability to help their plans avoid insolvency by reducing some benefits (including benefits in pay status), subject to various safeguards and requirements.

Subsequent to February 28, 2018, the Plan's actuary has certified that the Pension Plan is in "Critical and Declining Status" (a Red Zone category) as of March 1, 2018, as per MEPRA. The certification indicated that the Pension Plan is projected to become insolvent in the current or next 19 years.

(13) Employer Concentration

For the years ended February 28, 2018 and 2017, employers affiliated with YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC") made contributions of \$1,515,752 and \$1,514,017, respectively, which accounted for approximately 48% and 48% of total employers' contributions.

As of February 28, 2018, YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC"), who is a substantial employer, has accumulated significant delinquent contributions to the Plan. Due to the uncertainty of collection, the remaining unpaid contributions totaling \$1,395,976 have not been included in employers' contributions income or receivable in these financial statements. Under an agreement with YRC, the delinquent contributions are to be remitted as YRC completes the sale of certain of its assets.

In August 2009, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to a modified labor agreement. The modified agreement included an 18-month suspension of union pension fund contributions, which will not require repayment. Subsequently, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to extend the modified labor agreement. The new agreement extended the suspension of union pension fund contributions through June 2011 and reduced the amount of those pension contributions by 75 percent once they restart. Contributions to the Plan recommenced on June 1, 2011. Participants employed by the YRC companies will not receive pension credits during the term of the suspension of contributions.



Notes to Financial Statements

(14) Retirement Plans

Multiemployer Pension Plan - The Plan contributes to one multiemployer defined benefit pension plan under the terms of a participation agreement that covers its employees. The multiemployer defined benefit pension plan is the Plan itself, as contributions made on behalf of Plan employees are paid through the allocation of shared expenses with the Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund. The risks of participating in multiemployer plans are different from single employer plans in the following aspects:

 Assets contributed to the multiemployer plan by one company may be used to provide benefits to employees of other participating companies.

b. If a participating company stops contributing to the plan, the unfunded obligation of the plan may be

borne by the remaining participating companies.

c. If the Plan stops participating in the multiemployer plan, and continues in business, the Plan could be required to pay an amount, referred to as withdrawal liability, based on the unfunded status of the plan. The Plan has no intention of stopping its participation in the multiemployer plan.

The Plan's participation in the multiemployer plan for the annual periods ending February 28, 2018 and 2017 is outlined in the table below. The "EIN/Pension Plan Number" column provides the employer identification number (EIN) and the three-digit plan number. The zone status is based on information that the Plan received from the plan and is certified by the plan's actuary. The "FIP/RP" Status" column indicates whether a funding improvement plan (FIP) or a rehabilitation plan (RP) is either pending or has been implemented. The Plan's participation agreement with the plan does not have an expiration date. There have been no significant changes that affect the comparability of 2018 and 2017 contributions.

Pension Fund	EIN/Pension Plan Number	Pension P Act Zon 2018	A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR	FIP/RP Status Pending/ Implemented		ibutions Local 2017	Greate 5% of	than Total butions	Surcharge Imposed	Date of Collective Bargaining Agreement
Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (1)	22-6220288/001		Critical & Declining	Implemented	\$ 69,054	\$ 67,494	No	No	Yes	N/A

⁽¹⁾ The contributions represent the Fund's allocated share of the total contributions made on behalf of its employees.

Other Multiemployer Plans - The Plan also contributes to a multiemployer plan that provides health and welfare benefits, including post-retirement health and welfare benefits. The Plan's allocated share of contributions to this other multiemployer plan for the years ended February 28, 2018 and 2017 amounted to \$46,173 and \$44,054, respectively.

(15) Fair Value Measurements

Financial Accounting Standard Board (FASB) Accounting Standards Codification (ASC) 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures, provides the framework for measuring fair value. That framework provides a fair value hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs to valuation techniques used to measure fair value. The hierarchy gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (level 1 measurements) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (level 3 measurements). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy under FASB ASC 820 are described as follows:

Level 1 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unadjusted quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in active markets that the Plan has the ability to access.



Notes to Financial Statements

(15) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

Level 2 - Inputs to the valuation methodology include:

- quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets;
- quoted prices for identical or similar assets or liabilities in inactive markets;
- inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability;
- inputs that are derived principally from or corroborated by observable market data by correlation or other means;

If the asset or liability has a specified (contractual) term, the level 2 input must be observable for substantially the full term of the asset or liability.

Level 3 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unobservable and significant to the fair value measurement.

The asset's or liability's fair value measurement level within the fair value hierarchy is based on the lowest level of any input that is significant to the fair value measurement. Valuation techniques used need to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs.

Following is a description of the valuation methodologies used for assets at fair value. There have been no changes in the methodologies used at February 28, 2018 and 2017.

Cash and Cash Equivalents: Valued using cost which approximates fair value.

U.S. Government Securities, Corporate and Other Bonds: Valued at the closing price reported in the active market in which the individual security is traded, if available. If quoted prices are not available, the bond is valued by independent pricing services based on yields currently available on comparable securities of issuers with similar credit ratings. When quoted prices are not available for identical or similar bonds, the bond is valued under a discounted cash flows approach that maximizes observable inputs, such as current yields of similar instruments, but includes adjustment for certain risks that may not be observable, such as credit and liquidity risks.

Common Stock: Valued at the closing price reported in the active market in which the individual security is traded.

Mutual funds: Valued at the daily closing price as reported by the Plan. Mutual funds held by the Plan are open-end mutual funds that are registered with the Securities and Exchange Commission. These funds are required to publish their daily net asset value (NAV) and to transact at that price. The mutual funds held by the Plan are deemed to be actively traded.

Deposit Administration Contract: Valued utilizing such techniques as discounted cash flow, and using inputs such as period to maturity, instantaneous rate of return, and yield to maturity. The fair value represents the amount available for withdrawal in a lump sum as of February 28, 2018 based on the terms of the contract.

The preceding methods may produce a fair value calculation that may not be indicative of net realizable value or reflective of future fair values. Furthermore, although the plan believes its valuation methods are appropriate and consistent with other market participants, the use of different methodologies or assumptions to determine fair value of certain financial instruments could result in a different fair value measurement at the reporting date.



Notes to Financial Statements

(15) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

The following table sets forth by level, within the fair value hierarchy, of the Plan's investment assets at fair value as of February 28, 2018 and 2017:

	Assets at Fair Value as of F			bru	ary 28, 201	3	
	Level 1		Level 2		Level 3	Total	
Cash and Cash Equivalents	\$ 24,551,271	\$	-	\$		\$ 24,551,271	
U.S. Government Securities	100		15,959			15,959	
Common Stocks	6,746,939					6,746,939	
Mutual Funds	44,465,731					44,465,731	
Deposit Administration Contract		_			5,992,061	5,992,061	
Total Investments	\$ 75,763,941	\$	15,959	\$	5,992,061	\$ 81,771,961	
	Assets at Fair	Va	lue as of Fe	brī	ary 28, 201	7	
	Level 1		Level 2		Level 3	Total	
Cash and Cash Equivalents	\$ 23,694,138	\$	-	\$	- 4	\$ 23,694,138	
U.S. Government Securities			19,488		1940	19,488	
Common Stocks	19,919,543		-		**	19,919,543	
Mutual Funds	56,757,945		***		**	56,757,945	
Deposit Administration Contract		_		_	5,939,936	5,939,936	
Total Investments	\$100,371,626	\$_	19,488	\$	5,939,936	\$106,331,050	

Transfers Between Levels - The availability of observable market data is monitored to assess the appropriate classification of financial instruments within the fair value hierarchy. Changes in economic conditions or model-based valuation techniques may require the transfer of financial instruments from one fair value level to another. In such instances, the transfer is reported at the beginning of the reporting period. For the year ended February 28, 2018, there were no transfers in or out of levels 1, 2 or 3.

Changes in Fair Value of Level 3 Assets and Related Gains and Losses - The following table sets forth a summary of changes in the fair value of the Plan's level 3 assets for the year ended February 28, 2018:

	Deposit Administration Contract
Balance, Beginning of Year	\$ 5,939,936
Realized Gains (Losses)	
Unrealized Gains (Losses) Relating to Assets Still Held at the Reporting Date Purchases	(138,325) 219,583
Sales	(29,133)
Issuances	
Settlements	
Balances, End of Year	\$ 5,992,061



Notes to Financial Statements

(15) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

The following table sets forth a summary of changes in the fair value of the Plan's level 3 assets for the year ended February 28, 2017:

Deposit Administration Contract

Balance, Beginning of Year	\$	5,722,029
Realized Gains (Losses)	Ψ	
Unrealized Gains (Losses) Relating to		
Assets Still Held at the Reporting Date		23,794
Purchases		222,510
Sales		(28,397)
Issuances		1.00
Settlements	Q-	
Balances, End of Year	\$	5,939,936

Gains and losses (realized and unrealized) included in changes in net assets for the preceding period are reported in net appreciation in fair value of investments in the statement of changes in net assets available for benefits.

Quantitative Information about Significant Unobservable Inputs Used in Level 3 Fair Value Measurements - The following represents the Plan's level 3 financial instruments, the valuation techniques used to measure the fair value of those financial instruments as of February 28, 2018, and the significant unobservable inputs:

Instrument	Fair Value	Principal Valuation Technique	Significant Unobservable Inputs	Significant Input Values
Deposit Administration Contract	\$ 5,992,061	Discounted Cash Flow	Period to Maturity Instantaneous Rate of Return Yield to Worst Market Value Factor	7.5 years 3.87% 3.29% 103.827187%

The following represents the Plan's level 3 financial instruments, the valuation techniques used to measure the fair value of those financial instruments as of February 28, 2017, and the significant unobservable inputs:

Instrument	Fair Value	Principal Valuation Technique	Significant Unobservable Inputs	Significant Input Values
Deposit Administration Contract	\$ 5,939,936	Discounted Cash Flow	Period to Maturity Instantaneous Rate of Return Yield to Maturity Market Value Factor	7.5 years 4.07% 3.53% 103.53108%



Notes to Financial Statements

(16) Tax Status

The Internal Revenue Service has determined and informed the Plan by letter dated July 16, 2015, that the Plan is designed in accordance with applicable sections of the Internal Revenue Code (IRC). The Plan has been amended since receiving the determination letter. However, the Board of Trustees believes that the Plan is designed and is currently being operated in compliance with the applicable requirements of the IRC.

In accordance with guidance issued by the Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) on accounting for uncertainty in income taxes, management has evaluated the Plan's tax position and concluded that the Plan has maintained its tax exempt status and has taken no uncertain tax positions that require adjustment to the financial statements. Therefore, no provision or liability for income taxes has been included in the financial statements.

(17) Risks and Uncertainties

Concentration of Credit Risk - The Plan maintains its cash in bank deposit accounts. The accounts at the bank are covered by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. With respect to employee benefit plans, the FDIC covers up to \$250,000 per participant's ascertainable interest in each bank account. The Plan has not experienced any losses on such accounts.

Investment Risk - The Plan invests in various types of investment securities. Investment securities are exposed to various risks, such as interest rate, market, and credit risks. Due to the level of risk associated with certain investment securities, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in the values of investment securities will occur in the near term and that such changes could materially affect the amounts reported in the statement of net assets available for benefits.

Actuarial Assumptions - The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits are reported based on certain assumptions pertaining to interest rates, inflation rates, and participant demographics, all of which are subject to change. Due to uncertainties inherent in the estimations and assumptions process, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in these estimates and assumptions in the near term would be material to the financial statements.

.



SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION



Schedules of Administrative Expenses

	Years ended February 28,			
	16	2018	2017	
Administrative Expenses:				
Salaries	\$	244,483	\$ 235,614	4
Insurance		203,625	207,997	
Employee Benefits		115,227	111,548	
Building Expenses		100,561	99,80	
Depreciation		86,473	85,972	
Legal Fees		60,000	60,000	
Actuarial Fees		49,000	50,700	
Accounting Fees		47,125	49,213	
Computer Fees		33,226	30,190	
Office Expense		27,055	28,393	
Payroll Taxes		21,735	21,142	
Other Administrative Expenses		12,426	11,660	
Meetings and Seminars		9,085	5,026	
Total Administrative Expenses	\$,010,021	\$ 997,256	6



Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a)	(b) <u>Identity of Issue,</u> <u>Borrower,</u>	Description	(c) of Investment, laturity Date,	(d)	(e)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Inter	rest, Collateral turity Value	Cost	Current Value
	uivalents:				
* First Ar Marke	merican US Treasury Mone	Var Rt	N/A	\$ 24,510,348	¢ 24 510 240
	Bearing Checking Accoun	ts -	IN/A	\$ 24,310,346	\$ 24,510,348
PNC	Bank			40.923	40.923
Total C	Cash and Cash Equivalent	ts - Forward		24,551,271	24,551.271
	ernment Securities:				
	A C Gold Partn Cert	254	9.500% 08/01/21	282	256
FHLN	A C Gold Partn Cert	1,776	6.000% 04/01/28	1,828	1,988
FHLM	A C Multiclass Mtg Partn	234	9.600% 04/15/20	274	238
	A Partn Cert	1,361	7.000% 05/01/28	1,484	1,513
	A Partn Cert	2,045	6.500% 12/01/28	2,074	2,279
	A Partn Cert	1,683	6.500% 05/01/26	1,728	1,876
	A Partn Cert	681	8.000% 11/01/27	782	683
	A Partn Cert	3,168	6.500% 07/01/28	3,278	3,53
	A II Pass Thru Cert	2,570	2.625% 04/20/24	2,670	2,633
	A Pass Thru Cert	673	7.000% 02/15/31	742	681
	A Pass Thru Cert	207	6.500% 03/15/31	1	231
GNM	A Pass Thru Cert	50	7.500% 11/15/22	50	50
Total U	J.S. Government Securitie	s - Forward		15,193	15,959
Common		- C. S.			
Abbvie		1,144		104,554	132,510
Air Pod		497		83,468	79,913
Allergar		278		64,397	42,873
	et Inc Cl A	122		63,071	134,678
Alphabe	et Inc Cl C	87		44,839	96,112
	Com Inc	160		131,874	241,992
America	an Express Co	781		53,466	76,155
	an Tower Corp	604		85,924	84,155
Apple In		1,277		70,449	227,459
Applied	Materials Inc	940		43,012	54,135
AT&TI		3,023		107,850	109,735
	America Corp	4,200		68,244	134,820
Biogen,	Inc	165		47,302	47,683
	arner Inc	1,369		61,511	67,191
Broadco		406		101,399	100,063
	p Class B Non Voting	1,132		52,848	59,962
Chevror	Corporation	276		26,931	30,890
Chubb I		558		66,683	79,191
	ent Tech Solutions Ci A	1,090		79,108	89,402
Comcas	t Corp Class A	2,324		55.616	84,152
Totals -	Forward			\$ 1,412,546	\$ 1,973,071

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a) <u>I</u>	(b) dentity of Issue, Borrower,	(c) <u>Description of Investment,</u> <u>Including Maturity Date,</u>	(d)	(e)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value	Cost	Current Value
Total Cash	and Cash Equivalen	ts - Forwarded	\$ 24,551,271	\$ 24,551,271
Total U.S. C	Sovernment Securiti	es - Forwarded	15,193	15,959
ommon Stoc Totals - Forv	cks (Continued):		1,412,546	1,973,071
Conocophilli	ng	1,586	82,597	86,136
Costco Whsl				
Cummins Inc		310	59,646	59,179
		434	67,995	72,986
Danaher Cor	P	815	65,938	79,691
Deer Co	e North	307	47,951	49,387
Delta Air Lir		1,410	65,435	75,999
Devon Energ		1,459	60,884	44,748
Discover Fin		1,118	72,877	88,132
Dowdupont l		1,515	72,059	106,505
E O G Res Ir		659	63,413	66,836
Electronic A	rts Inc	490	39,012	60,613
Eli Lilly Co		1,214	91,470	93,502
E Trade Fina	ncial Corp	1,583	62,629	82,680
Exxon Mobil	Corp	575	51,296	43,550
Facebook Inc		1,083	150,967	193,120
Foot Locker	Inc	1,118	52,853	51,327
Gilead Scien		1,197	102,587	94,240
Halliburton (801	41,279	37,182
Hershey Con		531	57,666	52,176
	roperties Inc	1,260	63,705	54,193
Hill Rom Ho		407	27,268	34,050
Home Depot		650	56,227	118,476
	nternational Inc	705	98,676	
	Bancshares Inc	2,734	35,550	106,533
	balles life			42,924
Intel Corp	tal Evaluanas In	730	35,120	35,982
	tal Exchange In	984	67,545	71,910
J P Morgan (nase Co	1,624	89,089	187,572
Kroger Co	F	2,726	73,425	73,929
	orp of American Holo		71,820	73,916
	troleum Corp	713	38,058	45,675
McDonalds (434	50,723	68,459
Medtronic Pl		1,213	96,126	96,907
Microsoft Co		3,090	116,616	289,749
	ımman Corporation	260	44,419	91,010
Oracle Corpo	ration	2,293	87.554	116,186
Totals - Forw	raed		\$ 3,773,021	\$ 4,918,531



Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a)	(b) <u>Identity of Issue,</u> Borrower,	(c) <u>Description of Investment,</u> Including Maturity Date,	(d)	(e)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value	Cost	Current Value
Total C	Cash and Cash Equivalent	s - Forwarded	\$ 24,551,271	\$ 24,551,271
Total U	J.S. Government Securitie	es - Forward	15,193	15,959
	Stocks (Continued):		2 772 021	4 010 501
lotals -	Forwarded		3,773,021	4,918,531
Parker I	Hannifin Corp	405	45,105	72,280
Pfizer In		2,626	79,328	95,350
	ldings Inc	603	46,909	45,695
	& Gamble Co	1,667	144,122	130,893
	Svc Enterprise Group Inc	1,461	58,357	70,756
Pvh Cor		482		
Qualcor			50,223	69,543
		857	47,115	55,705
	nd James Finl Inc	847	62,983	78,525
	Black Decker Inc	472	57,463	75,138
State St		890	55,725	94,474
	st Bks Inc	1,249	61,220	87,230
Tiffany	& Co	725	63,936	73,254
Technip	fmc Plc	1,974	53,680	56,890
Thermo	Fisher Scientific Inc	499	71,303	104,081
	oods Inc	1,088	70,610	80,925
Unitedh	ealth Group Inc	602	83,077	136,148
	Communications Inc	1,871	97,342	89,322
	Class A Shares	1,332	121,982	163,756
	sney Cothe	649	72,005	66,951
	Agmt Inc	908	45,346	
				78,379
	e Chemical Corp	344	33,613	37,241
Acel En	ergy Inc	1,522	62,068	65,872
Total C	ommon Stocks - Forward		5,256.533	6.746.939
Mutual F				
Blackro	ck Inf Prot Bd Ins	147,923	1,596,070	1,559,117
Fidelity	Advisor Infl Prot Bond I	132,787	1,609,657	1,550,960
	Real Return Fund	144,471	1,606,664	1,566,071
	rd Index Tr	133,622	4,200,192	5,545,354
	rd Instl Index Instl	23,636	2,853,631	5,859,423
	rd International Value	120,484	4,329,342	4,837,462
	rd S T Treasury Fd Ad			
		263,523	2,819,016	2,774,905
	rd S T Fed Index	114,208	2,816,826	2,785,549
Vanguar	rd S T Tips	1,717,945	_18,366,781	17,986,890
Total M	lutual Funds - Forward		\$ 40,198,179	\$ 44,465,731

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a)	(b) <u>Identity of Issue,</u> Borrower,	(c) <u>Description of Investment,</u> Including Maturity Date,	(d)	(e)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Interest, Collateral Par or Maturity Value	Cost	Current Value
Total (Cash and Cash Equivaler	nts - Forwarded	\$ 24,551,271	\$ 24,551,271
Total I	U.S. Government Securit	ies - Forwarded	15,193	15,959
Total (Common Stocks - Forwar	rded	5,256,533	6,746,939
Total I	Mutual Funds - Forward	ed	40,198,179	44,465,731
Deposit Aetna	Administration Contract		5,911,433	5,992,061
Total I	nvestments		\$ 75,932,609	\$ 81,771,961

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest



Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions

(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(h) Current	(1)
Identity of Party Involved	Description of Asset	Purchase Price	Selling Price	Lease Rental	Expense Incurred with Transaction	Cost of Asset	Value of Asset on Transaction Date	Net Gain or (Loss)
•	First Amercan US Treasury Money Market Vanguard Inst! Index Vanguard Index Tr Value	\$38,861,054	\$38,006,855 7,700,000 8,200,000	N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A	\$38,006,855 3,995,766 6,598,235	\$38,006,855 7,700,000 8,200,000	\$ 3,704,234 1,601,765

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest.



May 30, 2017

Internal Revenue Service Employee Plans Compliance Unit Group 7602 (SE:TEGE:EP) Room 1700 - 17th Floor 230 S. Dearborn Street Chicago, IL 60604

Re: Annual Certification - Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA)

Plan Identification

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN 22-6220288 Board of Trustees 714 Rahway Avenue, 2™ Floor Union, NJ 07083 Telephone Number: 908-687-4488

This certification is being made for the plan year March 1, 2017 through February 28, 2018.

Enrolled Actuary Certification

Frank lannucci, MAAA, MSPA Enrolled Actuary Number: 17-05241 Telephone Number: 609-575-6805

Summit Actuarial Services, LLC 115 North Church Street, 3rd Floor Moorestown, NJ 08057

Actuary's Signature

Information on Plan Status

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan is in critical and declining status. The Plan is in critical and declining status because it has funding as well as liquidity problems. The Plan currently has a funding deficiency and is projected to become insolvent within the next nineteen years. Currently the Plan is projected to become insolvent by the year 2020.

Projections are based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and methods that offer the best estimate of the anticipated experience under the plan. Projections reflect both the most recent asset value and present value of accumulated benefits available and also reflect reasonably anticipated employer contributions for the current and succeeding plan years. Actuarial assumptions and methods used in the projections are the same as those used in the prior valuation. Actual results will vary due to differences between actual plan experience and that anticipated in the projections.

Schedule MB (2016), Line 8(b)(1) Projection of Expected Benefit Payments

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN: 22-6220288 PN: 001

The following are the projected annual benefit payments for the next ten years:

Year Ending	Projected Benefit payments
2/28/2018	\$36,933,600
2/28/2019	\$36,672,000
2/28/2020	\$36,239,000
2/28/2021	\$35,610,000
2/28/2022	\$35,086,000
2/28/2023	\$34,566,000
2/28/2024	\$34,049,000
2/28/2025	\$33,537,000
2/28/2026	\$33,028,000
2/28/2027	\$32,745,000

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN

The Plan is in the Critical and Declining Zone as of February 28, 2017 because it is projected to go insolvent within the next 20 years. The Rehabilitation Plan effective 6/1/2008 adopted by the Trustees and the updates to the Rehabilitation Plan is detailed below.

Date Summary

Initial Critical Zone Certification: March 1, 2008 Adoption Period: 3/1/2008 – 2/28/2011 Rehabilitation Period: 3/1/2011 – 2/28/2024

Original Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41¢ per hour each year and that other contract are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05.

Updates to the Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. As of December 1, 2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011 the eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."
- 3. Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN (CONT'D)

Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status

The severe economic downturn of the past few years has created a tremendous funding burden related to the loss in asset value and reduction in employment (and future contributions). As a result, the plan sponsor determined that, based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and upon exhaustion of all reasonable measures, the plan cannot reasonably be expected to emerge from critical status by the end of the rehabilitation period.

After reviewing the options, the Trustees believed that such required contribution increases would cause employers to withdraw from the Plan leading to insolvency, financial assistance from the PBGC, and benefit cuts.

Based upon the above, the Trustees have selected the schedule of benefits described above as permitted by IRC §432(e)(3)(A)(ii), also known as a "Reasonable Measures" schedule, which is intended to forestall insolvency.

Form 5500

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefite Security Administration

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Annual Return/Report of Employee Benefit Plan

This form is required to be filed for employee benefit plans under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and sections 6057(b) and 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

Complete all entries in accordance with the instructions to the Form 5500. OMB Nos. 1210 - 0110 1210 - 0089

2017

This Form is Open to Public Inspection

				Public Inspection
Part I Annual Report Identification				
For calendar plan year 2017 or fiscal plan year i	peginning 03/01/	2017 and endi	ng 02/28/2	018
A This return/report is for: B This return/report is: a single-emple the first return an amended C If the plan is a collectively-bargeined plan, check	oyer plan att	multiple-employer plan (i articipating employer info DFE (specify) ne final return/report short plan year return/re	ormation in accordance v — port (less than 12 month	with the form Instr.)
D Check box if filing under: X Form 5558 special exten	sion (enter description)	utomatic extension	the DFVC program	
Part II Basic Plan Information - ente	r all requested information			
1a Name of plan TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSIC	N FUND		1b Three-digit plan number (PN	▶ 001
			1c Effective date of 03/01/19	plan 7 4
2a Plan sponsor's name (employer, if for a single-emplo Malling address (include room, apt., suite no. and str			25 Employer Identifi 22-622021	cation Number (EIN) 38
City or town, state or province, country, and ZIP or to BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTER			2c Plan Sponsor's telephone number (908) 687-4488	
			2d Business code (s 484110	se instructions)
714 RAYWAY AVENUE			T 15 37 5 3	Waste Van
UNION NJ	07083-6634		51	
Caution: A penalty for the late or incomplete filing	g of this return/report wil	be essessed unless re	asonable cause is estal	olished.
Under penalties of perjury and other penalties set forth in the instructions the electronic version of this return/report, and to the best of my kn			mpanying schedules, statements	end attachments, as well
SIGN MUSIN Live Signature of plan administrator	12/10/18	WILLIAM CUN	NINGHAM al signing as plan adminis	atrator
SIGN				
HERE Signature of employer/plan sponsor	Date	Enter name of Individua	al signing as employer or	plan sponsor
SIGN		LL		
Signature of DFE	Date	Enter name of Individua	al signing as DFE	
or Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Inst	tructions for Form 5500.			Form 5500 (2017) v. 170203

3a	Plan administrator's name and address 🛛 Same as Plan Sponsor	b Administrator's	nistrator's EIN		
		3	C Administrator's	telephone number	
			luc luc	1 L. 3 Mars	
4	If the name and/or EIN of the plan sponsor or the plan name has chang enter the plan sponsor's name, EIN, the plan name and the plan number	장이 가장이 그리는데 없어졌다. 그 사람이 아니었다는데 얼마나면 다음이다.	filed for this plan,	4b EIN	
a	Sponsor's name	. Hell the last folding to point		4d PN	
C	Plan Name				
5	Total number of participants at the beginning of the plan year		5	3,826	
6	Number of participants as of the end of the plan year unless otherwise 6a(1), 6a(2), 6b, 6c, and 6d).	stated (welfare plans complete	only lines	778-4	
а	(1) Total number of active participants at the beginning of the plan year		6a(1	515	
	(2) Total number of active participants at the end of the plan year				
	Retired or separated participants receiving benefits			2,003	
C			6c	644	
d	Subtotal. Add lines 6a(2), 6b, and 6c	51:11:12:1111	6d	3,131	
е		to receive benefits	6e	599	
f	Total. Add lines 6d and 6e			3,730	
g	Number of participants with account balances as of the end of the plan complete this item)		7 1 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7		
h	Number of participants who terminated employment during the plan ye less than 100% vested				
7	Enter the total number of employers obligated to contribute to the plan this Item)	namenamentamentame	7	16	
1B					
b	If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare featur	e codes from the List of Plan C	haracteristics Code	s in the instructions:	
9a	Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply)	9b Plan benefit arrangeme	nt (check all that ap	pply)	
	(1) X Insurance	(1) Insurance			
	(2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts		412(e)(3) insurance	contracts	
	(3) X Trust	(3) X Trust			
	(4) General assets of the sponsor		s of the sponsor	A Constitution X	
10	Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions)	are attached, and, where indic	ated, enter the num	ber attached.	
а	Pension Schedules	b General Schedules			
	(1) X R (Retirement Plan Information)	2.4	(Financial Information		
	(2) MB (Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money		(Financial Information		
	Purchase Plan Actuarial Information) - signed by the plan actuary		(Insurance Informat	1777	
	and The Section of the Control of th		(Service Provider In	The second secon	
	(3) SB (Single-Employer Defined Benefit Plan Actuarial	(5) D	(DEE/Participation F		
	Information) - signed by the plan actuary	The state of the s	(Financial Transacti	Plan Information)	

Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions

(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(1)	(g)	(h) Current	(1)
Identity of Party Involved	Description of Asset	Purchase Price	Selling Price	Lease Rental	Expense Incurred with Transaction	Cost of Asset	Value of Asset on Transaction Date	Net Gain or (Loss)
	First Amerean US Treasury Money Market Vanguard Instl Index Vanguard Index Tr Value	\$38,861,054	\$38,006,855 7,700,000 8,200,000	N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A	\$38,006,855 3,995,766 6,598,235		\$ 3,704,234 1,601,765

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest.



SCHEDULE R (2011), Line 14(a)

Plan name: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan
Plan Sponsor: Board of Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund
EIN: 22-6220288, PN: 001

The Fund's systems do not currently track the data necessary to provide the information for lines 14(a), 14(b) and 14(c). The number of participants entered on those lines has been estimated. The Fund's systems are being reviewed and updated in order to provide more precise information in the future.

The number of participants reported on line 14(a) of Schedule R is based upon a reasonable approximation. The approximation was computed by applying the percentage of the prior year's inactive participants whose last contributing employer had withdrawn from the plan by the beginning of that plan year, to the total inactive participant population for the current plan year. There have not been any significant changes in the current year inactive population as compared to the prior year.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN: 22-6220288

PN: 001

Rehabilitation Plan Update for the Plan Year Ending 2/28/2012

Table of Contents

1.	Introduction	2
	Adopting a Schedule	
	a. Duration of Schedules	
	Updates to Schedules	
	Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status	
	Schedules	
	a. Preferred Schedule:	
	b. Default	



1. Introduction

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan (the "Plan") has been determined by the Plan's actuary to be in "critical" status [as defined in Section 432 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "IRC")] as of March 1, 2008. As of that date, a Rehabilitation Plan ("RP") was developed with benefit cuts and contribution rate increases which, at the time, were enough for the Plan to emerge into the "Green" zone by the end of the Rehabilitation Period. Due to a severe downturn in the economy our funding percentage dropped significantly as of March 1, 2009. However, the Board elected to temporarily freeze the Plan's Zone Status (and extend the rehabilitation period) under WRERA. Therefore, no update to our original RP was required in 2009. As of March 1, 2011, the Plan was not expected to emerge from the critical zone by the end of the rehabilitation period. Therefore, an RP Update must be prepared for the 2011 Plan Year.

The Rehabilitation Period for the Plan is the 13-year period beginning March 1, 2008. If the Plan emerges from critical status before the end of the 13-year period, the Rehabilitation Period ends with the Plan Year preceding the Plan Year for which the Plan's actuary certifies that the Plan is no longer in critical status.

Date Summary

Initial Critical Zone Certification: March 1, 2008

Adoption Period: 3/1/2008 – 2/28/2011 Rehabilitation Period: 3/1/2011 – 2/28/2024

2. Adopting a Schedule

Typically, with respect to each Collective Bargaining Agreement ("CBA") that was in effect on the adoption date and after the bargaining parties received a copy of the original RP, the bargaining parties shall agree to adopt one of the schedules (Default or Preferred). If the bargaining parties fail to adopt a Schedule, then the Plan Sponsor shall implement the Default Schedule, and such Default Schedule shall take effect on the earlier of (i) the date the Secretary of Labor certifies that the parties are at an impasse, or (ii) the date which is 180 days after the date on which the CBA open on 3/1/2008 expires.

a. Duration of Schedules

Once a Schedule described above takes effect, it shall remain in effect for the duration of the CBA and relied upon by the bargaining parties. When a CBA comes up for negotiation, it needs to be negotiated pursuant to the most recent update of this Rehabilitation Plan and the schedules within.



3. Updates to Schedules

The Plan Sponsor shall annually update the schedules and shall file the update with the Plan's annual report under Section 104 of ERISA. The annual update shall reflect updated projections of assets, liabilities and funding standard account credit balances provided by the Plan's actuaries, as well as a projection by the Plan's actuary as to whether or not the Plan is projected to emerge from critical status by the end of the Rehabilitation Period. Such update shall be adopted by the Plan Sponsor prior to the end of each critical year following the first critical year (2008). The updated schedules shall include additional actions, including updated contribution and benefit schedules, that the Plan Sponsor deems reasonable, and may be expected to enable the Plan to emerge from critical status by the end of the Rehabilitation Period.

4. Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status

The severe economic downturn of the past few years has created a tremendous funding burden related to the loss in asset value and reduction in employment (and future contributions). As a result, the plan sponsor determined that, based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and upon exhaustion of all reasonable measures, the plan can not reasonably be expected to emerge from critical status by the end of the rehabilitation period. The preferred schedule studied by the Trustees required annual contribution increases of \$1.90 per hour for the Rehabilitation Period and was rejected as unreasonable.

After reviewing the options, the Trustees believed that such required contribution increases would cause employers to withdraw from the Plan leading to insolvency, financial assistance from the PBGC, and benefit cuts.

Next the Trustees considered reasonable measures to emerge from critical status at a later time. Initially, Trustees considered emerging from the Red Zone in 20 years. The preferred schedule studied by the Trustees required annual contribution increases of \$1.40 per hour though 2030 and was rejected as unreasonable.

Based upon the above, the Trustees have selected the "preferred" schedule described in Section 5 below as permitted by IRC §432(e)(3)(A)(ii), also known as a "safety valve" schedule, which is intended to forestall insolvency.

Note that further cuts to adjustable benefits do not decrease the required contributions materially, nor do they materially forestall insolvency.



5. Schedules

a. Preferred Schedule:

Original benefit changes effective 6/1/2008:

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

Original schedule of contribution rate increases1:

Increase			
in Plan			Contribution
Year	An	ticipated	Rate
Beg. 3/1		Rate	Increase
2007	\$	8.20	
2008	\$	8.61	5.000%
2009	S	9.02	4.762%
2010	\$	9.43	4.545%
2011	\$	9.84	4.348%
2012	\$	10.25	4.167%
2013	\$	10.66	4.000%
2014	\$	11.07	3.846%
2015	\$	11.48	3.704%
2016	\$	11.89	3.571%
2017	\$	12.30	3.448%
2018	\$	12.71	3.333%

¹ The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41¢ per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05.



2011 Update to Preferred Schedule

Additional Benefit Changes:

- As of December 1, 2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- Effective 5/1/2011 the eligibility requirements for early pension will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."

2012 Update to Preferred Schedule

Additional Benefit Change: Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

Additional Contribution Increases: No further contribution increases have been negotiated or agreed upon.



b. Default

- The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

Schedule of contribution rate increases2:

	Contribution
Anticipated	Rate
Rate	Increase
\$9.43	
\$11.43	21.121%
\$13.43	17.498%
\$15.43	14.892%
\$17.43	12.962%
\$19.43	11.475%
\$21.43	10.293%
\$23.43	9.333%
\$25.43	8.536%
\$27.43	7.865%
\$29.43	7.291%
\$31.43	6.796%
\$33.43	6.363%
\$35.43	5.983%
\$37.43	5.645%
	Rate \$9.43 \$11.43 \$13.43 \$15.43 \$17.43 \$19.43 \$21.43 \$23.43 \$25.43 \$27.43 \$29.43 \$31.43 \$33.43 \$35.43

² The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased \$2.00 per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$9.43 to \$11.43, an increase of 21.121%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.21121.

Form 5500

Department of the Tressury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Bonefits Security Administration

Pansion Benefit Guranty Corporation

Annual Return/Report of Employee Benefit Plan

This form is required to be filed for employee benefit plans under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and sections 6057(b) and 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

➤ Complete all entries in accordance with the Instructions to the Porm 5500. OMS Nos. 1210 - 0110 1210 - 0088

2018

This Form is Open to Public inspection

			Pub	lio inspection
Part I Annual Report Identification		2010	00/100/201	
For calendar plan year 2018 or fiscal plan year			Control of the Contro	
네 그 사용, 이 그렇는 그 어떻게 되었습니다. 이번 이번 두를 내 다른 것이다면 하다 다 있다.	loyer plan and in/report areturn/report areturn/report areturn/report	earticipating employer info DFE (specify) he final return/report	Filers checking this box must prination in accordance with — port (less than 12 months)	
If the plan is a collectively-bargained plan, chec Check box if filling under: X Form 5558 apacial exter	a long (enter description)	utomatic extension	the DFVC program	
Part II Basic Plan Information - ent	er all requested information			
1a Name of plan TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND		1b Three-digit plan number (PN)	001	
		1c Effective date of plan 03/01/1974		
Plan sponsor's name (employer, if for a single-employer plan) Mailing address (include room, apl., sulte no. and street, or P.O. Box) City or lown, state or province, country, and ZIP or foreign postal code (if foreign, see Instructions) BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND		2b Employer Identification Number (EIN) 22-6220288		
		2c Plan Sponsor's telephone number 908-687-4488		
		2d Business code (see instructions) 484110		
14 RAYWAY AVENUE				
NOINI	J 07083-6634			
Caution: A penalty for the late or incomplete filir	ng of this return/report wil	I be assessed unless re	asonable cause is establish	iod.
nder paneltice of perjury and other populties set forth in the instruct the electronic version of this return/report, and to the best of my k	ions, I dealure that I have examined to nowledge and ballel, it is this, correc-	tile return/report, including accom L, and complete	ponying echadules, statements and an	achments, as well
SIGN. THERE PRINTED	12/13/19	WILLIAM CUNNINGHAM Enter name of individual signing as plan administrator		
Signature of plan administrato)	Date	enter name of individi	nsi aigniub as biau soministu	arot
SIGN IERE	1			-
Signature of employer/plan sponsor	Date	Enter name of Individ	ual signing as employer or pl	an sponsor
SIGN HERE				
Signature of DFE	Date	Enter name of Individual algning se DFE		
or Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the in	structions for Form 5500.			Form 5500 (20 v. 1710

	Form 5500 (2018)	Page 2					
3а	Plan administrator's name and address X Same as Plan Sponsor		EIN				
			3c A	dministrator's	inistrator's telephone number		
4	If the name and/or EIN of the plan sponsor or the plan name has change enter the plan sponsor's name, EIN, the plan name and the plan number			this plan,	4b ein		
a	Sponsor's name				4d PN		
C	Plan Name						
5	Total number of participants at the beginning of the plan year			5	3,730		
6	Number of participants as of the end of the plan year unless otherwise	stated (welfare)	plans complete only fir	es			
	6a(1), 6a(2), 6b, 6c, and 6d).			2.11	107		
	(1) Total number of active participants at the beginning of the plan year						
	(2) Total number of active participants at the end of the plan year						
b	the property of the state of th			Harris and I	1,990		
C	Other retired or separated participants entitled to future benefits			0.1	3,099		
d	Subtotal. Add lines 6s(2), 6b, and 6c			Criminal Control	597		
e	Deceased participants whose beneficiaries are receiving or are entitled				3,696		
,	Total. Add lines 6d and 6e	vest fonly defin	ed contribution alone	arani.	0,000		
g	어느 아니는 그는 일은 일을 하는 것이 되었다. 그렇게 되었다는 얼마 얼마나 가장 그렇게 되는 것이 그를 모양했다. 그리고 말아니는 것으로 가지 않는 것이 없었다.			6g			
h	Number of participants who terminated employment during the plan ye	ar with accrued	benefits that were	gh.			
	less than 100% vested Enter the total number of employers obligated to contribute to the plan	(only multiempl	oyer plans complete		1		
7	Enter the total number of employers congered to contribute to the plant			7	1 12		
	this item)	esamera and a		ferialics Code			
8a	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature.	ure codes from t	he List of Plan Charac	teristics Code	s in the instructions:		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature.	ure codes from the	he List of Plan Characte	teristics Code	in the instructions:		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply)	ure codes from the	he List of Plan Charac	teristics Code	in the instructions:		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) Insurance	ure codes from the codes from the	he List of Plan Characte List of Plan Characte nefit arrangement (che	teristics Codes	in the instructions:		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts	e codes from the	he List of Plan Character be List of Plan Character nefit arrangement (character Insurance Code section 412(e)	teristics Codes	in the instructions:		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) Insurance	e codes from the	he List of Plan Character be List of Plan Character nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e)	teristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap	in the instructions:		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts (3) X Trust	e codes from the	he List of Plan Character be List of Plan Character nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e) Trust General assets of the	teristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap (3) insurance (in the instructions: in the instructions: ply)		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts (3) X Trust (4) General assets of the sponsor Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions)	9b Plan be (1) (2) (3) X (4) are attached, a	he List of Plan Character be List of Plan Character nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e) Trust General assets of the	teristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap (3) insurance (in the instructions: in the instructions: ply)		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts (3) X Trust (4) General assets of the sponsor Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions) Pension Schedules	9b Plan be (1) (2) (3) X (4) are attached, a	he List of Plan Characters e List of Plan Characters nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e) Trust General assets of the nd, where indicated, e	teristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap (3) insurance (in the instructions: ply) contracts per attached.		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts (3) X Trust (4) General assets of the sponsor Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions) Pension Schedules	9b Plan be (1) (2) (3) X (4) are attached, a	he List of Plan Characters e List of Plan Characters nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e) Trust General assets of the Ind, where indicated, e	teristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap (3) insurance (6) sponsor inter the number	in the instructions: ply) contracts per attached.		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts (3) X Trust (4) General assets of the sponsor Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions) Pension Schedules (1) X R (Retirement Plan Information) (2) X MB (Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information) - signed by the plan	9b Plan be (1) (2) (3) X (4) are attached, a	he List of Plan Character a List of Plan Character nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e) Trust General assets of the ad, where indicated, e I Schedules H (Finan I (Finan	teristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap (3) insurance (6) sponsor inter the number	in the instructions: in the instructions: ply) contracts per attached. on) on - Small Plan)		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan tunding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts (3) X Trust (4) General assets of the sponsor Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions) Pension Schedules (1) X R (Retirement Plan Information) (2) X MB (Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money)	9b Plan be (1) (2) (3) X (4) are attached, a	he List of Plan Character a List of Plan Character nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e) Trust General assets of the ad, where indicated, e I Schedules H (Finan I (Finan I (Insura	eristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap (3) insurance (6) e sponsor neer the numb	ply) contracts on - Small Plan) on)		
8a 1B b	this item) If the plan provides pension benefits, enter the applicable pension feature. If the plan provides welfare benefits, enter the applicable welfare feature. Plan funding arrangement (check all that apply) (1) X Insurance (2) Code section 412(e)(3) insurance contracts (3) X Trust (4) General assets of the sponsor Check all applicable boxes in 10a and 10b to indicate which schedules (See instructions) Pension Schedules (1) X R (Retirement Plan Information) (2) X MB (Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information) - signed by the plan	9b Plan be (1) (2) (3) X (4) are attached, a	he List of Plan Character a List of Plan Character nefit arrangement (che Insurance Code section 412(e) Trust General assets of the Ind, where indicated, e I Schedules H (Finan I (Finan I A (Insura	eristics Codes eristics Codes eck all that ap (3) insurance of sponsor enter the number of the number of the color of the	ply) contracts on - Small Plan) on)		

For	Form 5500 (2018) Pag	e 3		-
Part III	III Form M-1 Compliance Information (to be completed by welfare benefit	plans)		
CFR	f the plan provides welfare benefits, was the plan subject to the Form M-1 filing requirements during to CFR 2520:101-2.) Yes No To Yes' is checked, complete lines 11b and 11c.	the plan year? (S	ee instructions	s and 29
	s the plan currently in compliance with the Form M-1 filing requirements? (See instructions and 29 Cl			No
enter	Inter the Receipt Confirmation Code for the 2018 Form M-1 annual report, if the plan was not require inter the Receipt Confirmation Code for the most recent Form M-1 that was required to be filed under a enter a valid Receipt Confirmation Code will subject the Form 5500 filing to rejection as incomplete	the Form M-1 fil		
Recei	Receipt Confirmation Code			

Part II Investment and Annuity Contract Information Where Individual contracts are provided, the entire group of purposes of this report.		ntracts with each carrier may be	treated as a unit for
Current value of plan's interest under this contract in the general account	nt at year and	[4]	
Current value of pian's interest under this contract in separate accounts		5	
Contracts With Allocated Funds:			
a State the basis of premium rates			
b Premiums paid to carrier	Albania Dalama Dila	6b	
C Premiums due but unpaid at the end of the year			
d If the carrier, service, or other organization incurred any specific costs			
the acquisition or retention of the contract or policy, enter amount			
Specify nature of costs			
e Type of contract: (1) ☐ Individual policies (2) ☐ group det (3) ☐ other (specify) ▶	erred annuity		
f If contract purchased, in whole or in part, to distribute benefits from a	terminating plan,	check here	
Contracts With Unallocated Funds (Do not include portions of these of a Type of contract: (1)	T-i	articipation guarantee	
b Balance at the end of the previous year		7b	5,911,433
C Additions: (1) Contributions deposited during the year	70(1)		
(2) Dividends and credits	7c(2)		
(3) Interest credited during the year	7c(3)	134,068	
(4) Transferred from separate account	7c(4)	.,,,,,	
(5) Other (specify below)	7c(5)		
(6) Total additions		7c(6)	134,068
d Total of balance and additions (add lines 7b and 7o(6))			6,045,501
e Deductions:			
(1) Disbursed from fund to pay benefits or purchase annulties during year			
(2) Administration charge made by carrier		17,070	
(3) Transferred to separate account			
(4) Other (specify below) ► WITHDRAWALS & ADJUSTMENTS	7e(4)	6,028,431	
(5) Total deductions		7e(5)	6,045,501
f Balance at the end of the current year (subtract line 7e(5) from line 7e		7f	0

e same employer(s) o orting purposes if such oup of such individual C Vision 9 Supplemen k PPO contra	n contracts are contracts with tal unemploym	experience of each carrier	may be Life insurance Prescription drug
Supplement R Supplement R Supplement PPO contra	9a(4)	nent h	
(A) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B	9b(3)		
(A) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B	9b(3)		
(A) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B) (B	9b(3)		
A)	9b(3)		
(A) (B) (B) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C	9b(3)		
(A) (B) (B) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C			
(A) (B) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C) (C			
A) B) C) O)			
A)	9b(4)		
B) () () () () () () () () () (
B) () () () () () () () () () (
(i) (i) (ii)			
)) 			
3			
41			
3)	7 9 4-1		
unco e la desentamenta	9c(1)(H)		
h, or credited.)	9c(2)		
its after retirement	9d(1)		
Accessed the same of the present of the same	9d(2)		
	9d(3)		
	9e		
	AT THE R. P. LEWIS CO., LANSING, MICH.		
	10a		3,1,31
	1		
	10b		
ine	ine 9c(2).) nection with	9d(3) ine 9c(2).) 9e 10a	9d(3) 9e 10a nection with art I, line 2

818424 11-14-18

X No

12 If the answer to line 11 is "Yes," specify the information not provided.

Part IV Provision of Information

11 Did the insurance company fail to provide any information necessary to complete Schedule A?

SCHEDULE A (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury

Insurance Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA). OMB No. 1210-0110

2018

internal Reven		Employee H	eurement	Income Security Act of 1977	(EHISA).	1	2010	
Department Employee Benefit Sec. Pension Benefit Guar	city Administration	► Insurance co	► File as an attachment to Form 5500. Insurance companies are required to provide the information pursuant to ERISA section 103(a)(2).				This Form Is Open to Public Inspection	
For calendar plan year 20	018 or fiscal pla		1/201		02/	28/2019		
A Name of plan		1 PENSION FUND	-1-22		B Three-di		001	
Part Inform	USTEES nation Con	on line 2a of Form 5500 TEAMSTERS LOCAL cerning Insurance Con	tract C	overage, Fees, and Co	22 ommission		rmation for each	
1 Coverage Informa		e Schedule A. Individual contr	acts grou	ped as a unit in Parts II and I	It can be repo	orted on a single	Schedule A.	
(a) Nama of insurance		CE COMPANY			No. Comp.	-11-		
(b) EIN	(c) NAIC	(d) Contract or		Approximate number of persion at end of policy or contract		Policy or cor		
	code	identification number	Covere	d at end of policy of contract	t year	(f) From	(g) To	
06-6033492	60054	003372			03/	01/2018	2/28/2019	
 Insurance fee and in descending ord 		nformation. Enter the total fee	s and tota	d commissions paid. List in li	ne 3 the ager	nts, brokers, and	other persons	
		of commissions paid		(b) T	otal amount o	of fees paid		
(4)			0				0	
3 Persons receiving	commissions	and fees. (Complete as many	entries as	needed to report all persons	5).			
(b) Amount of sale		and address of the agent, brok				vere paro	(e)	
commission			Fees and other commissions paid				Organization	
		(c) Amount	(d) Purpose				code	
	V. C. D. C. C.							
	(a) Name	and address of the agent, brok	er, or oth	er person to whom commiss	ons of fees v	vere paid		
(b) Amount of said	es and base		Fees	and other commissions paid			(e) Organization	
commission	s paid	(c) Amount		(d) Purpo	ise		code	
or Paperwork Reduc	ction Act Not	ice, see the Instructions for I	Form 560	0.		Schedule A	(Form 5500) 2018 v, 17102	

(a) Name and	address of the agent, broke	r, or other person to whom commissions or fees were p	paid
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid		(e) Organizatio	
	(c) Amount	(d) Purpose	code
(a) Name and	address of the agent, broker	, or other person to whom commissions or fees were p	naid
(b) Amount of sales and base		Fees and other commissions paid	(e) Organizatio
commissions paid	(c) Amount	(d) Purpose	code
(a) Nava and		and the second s	- Witnesser
	address of the agent, broker	, or other person to whom commissions or fees were p	aid
	address of the agent, broker	, or other person to whom commissions or fees were p	aid
	address of the agent, broker	, or other person to whom commissions or fees were p	aid
(b) Amount of sales and base	address of the agent, broker	or other person to whom commissions or fees were person to whom commissions or fees were person to whom commissions paid	(e) Organizatio
	(c) Amount		(e)
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid	(c) Amount	Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose	(e) Organizatio code
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid	(c) Amount	Fees and other commissions paid	(e) Organizatio code
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid	(c) Amount	Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose	(e) Organizatio code
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid (a) Name and	(c) Amount	Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose or other person to whom commissions or fees were p	(e) Organizatio code
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid (a) Name and	(c) Amount address of the agent, broker,	Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose or other person to whom commissions or fees were personal to the commissions of the commissions of the commissions paid	(e) Organizatio code laid (e) Organizatio
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid (a) Name and (b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid	(c) Amount address of the agent, broker,	Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose or other person to whom commissions or fees were personal to the commissions of the commissions of the commissions paid	(e) Organizatio code laid (e) Organizatio code
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid (a) Name and (b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid (a) Name and	(c) Amount address of the agent, broker,	Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose or other person to whom commissions or fees were p Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose	(e) Organizatio code laid (e) Organizatio code
(b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid (a) Name and (b) Amount of sales and base commissions paid	(c) Amount address of the agent, broker,	Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose or other person to whom commissions or fees were p Fees and other commissions paid (d) Purpose	(e) Organizatio code laid (e) Organizatio code

SCHEDULE C (Form 5500)

Department of the Freesury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Separity Administration

Service Provider Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA).

2018

OMB No. 1210-0110

This Form is Open to Public Inspection.

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation	File as an attachment	to Form 5500.	Public In	spection.
For calendar plan year 2018 or fiscal plan	year beginning 03/01/2018	and ending	02/28/2019	
A Name of plan TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 P.	ENSION FUND	В	Three-digit plan number (PN)	001
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAM	2a of Form 5500 MSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSI	ON FUND	Employer Identification 22-6220288	Number (EIN)
Part I Service Provider Inform	ation (see instructions)			
indirectly, \$5,000 or more in total comp the person's position with the plan duri	ance with the instructions, to report the info ensation (i.e., money or anything else of mo ing the plan year. If a person received only o answer line 1 but are not required to inclu	onetary value) in connection eligible indirect compensat	with services rendered to ion for which the plan red	to the plan or ceived the
1 Information on Persons Recei	ving Only Eligible Indirect Compo	ensation		
	or you are excluding a person from the remains the plan received the required disclosures			Yes No
	name and EIN or address of each person pensation. Complete as many entries as need		osures for the service pro	arebivo
(b) Enter name and E	IN or address of person who provided you	disclosures on eligible indire	act compensation	
BLACKROCK ADVISORS, LI	LC 23-27	84752		
(b) Enter name and E	IN or address of person who provided you	disclosures on eligible indire	act compensation	
FIDELITY INVESTMENTS	04-20			
(b) Enter game and E	N or address of person who provided you	disclosures on eligible indire	act compensation	
PACIFIC INVESTMENT MAN				
	N or address of person who provided you o		ect compensation	
THE VANGUARD GROUP, IN	IC. 23-194	45930		

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the instructions for Form 5500.

Schedule C (Form 5500) 2018

v. 180523

Schedule C (Form 5500) 2018	Pa	ge 2 -	
			1-117
(b) Enter name and FIN or address of person was ASHINGTON STREET INSURANCE GROUP	vho provided you disclosures on eligible 3 6 - 4 0 1 9 8 8 4	indirect compe	ensation
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person w	the provided you disable use an aligible	indirect compa	nealing
.S. BANCORP ASSET MANAGEMENT	41-2003732	munect compe	ansaron.
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person w	she provided you disalog tree on aligible	indirect compr	ocation .
.S. BANCORP FUND SERVICES, LLC	39-1939072	indirect compe	nsaron
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person w	ho provided you disclosures on eligible	Indirect compe	nsation
(b) Enter name and Eff\(or address of person where the control of the contr	no provided you disclosures on eligible	indirect compe	nsation
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person when the contract of the contract	ho provided you disclosures on elicible	indirect compe	risation
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person when	no provided you disclosures on eligible	indirect compe	nsation
(b) Enter name and EIN or address of person when	ng provided you disclosures on eligible	indirect compe	nsation

	Schedule C (Form 5	500) 2018		Pago 3 -			
you a	answered "Yes" to line	1a on page 1, co noney or anythin	mplete as many entries g else of value) in conn	as needed to list each pa ection with services rende	ompensation. Except for t erson receiving, directly or indire ered to the plan or their position	ectly, \$5,000 or more	
IBS I	FINANCIAL SE	RVICES.	(a) Enter name and El	N or address (see instruc 13-2638166	tions)		
		.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		13 2035100			
(b) Service Code(s)	employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include aligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount	
27 50 99	NONE	70,417.	Yes 🛛 No 🗌	Yes 🛛 No 🗌	0.	Yes 🛭 No 🗌	
			/al	TE WE SHE HE	0.1		
ROLL	HEINEMAN C	ARTON, LI	C	N or address (see instruct 76 - 0760981	nons)	400	
	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f) Did indirect	(g) Enter lotal indirect	(h)	
(b) Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter O.	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount	

(f) Did indirect (g) Enter total indirect (h) (e)

(b) (d) (c) Relationship to employer, employee Did the service provider give you Service Enter direct Did service provider compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect Code(s) compensation include compensation receive indirect eligible indirect a formula instead organization, or paid by the compensation? compensation, for person known to be plan, If none, (sources other of an amount or which the plan compensation for which you a party-in-interest enter -0. than plan or estimated amount? answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0-. received the plan sponsor) required disclosures? 30 EMPLOYEE Yes 🗌 No 🗍 Yes No X Yes No 50 55,680.

the	tal compensation (i.e., r lan year. (See instruction	ons).	11.10.00.00.00.00.00	NAMES OF STREET		T With E to plan during
SUMM	T ACTUARIAL	SERVICES		N or address (see instruction 20 - 3838633	tions)	
				27.00000000		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer organization, or person known to be a party in interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter 0.	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount.
11 50	NONE	49,000.	Yes No 🛚	Yes No 🗌		Yes No
				•		
SPC			(a) Enter name and Ell	N or address (see instruc 22-2951202	tions)	
Drc				22-2731202		
(b)	1 (4)	141		(f)	(a)	(h)
Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter 0.	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter ·0·	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
10 50	ACCT FOR LO	CAL 641 48,576.	Yes No 🔀	Yes No		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and Ell	V or address (see Instruct	ions)	
			14/ Linter Hame and Lin			
			(4) Litter Hame and Lin	22-6220288		
			147 Lines marie and Lin			
(b)	(c)	id)		22-6220288		(h)
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0-	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)		(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0-	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount

you a	answered "Yes" to line	ta on page 1, co noney or anythin	mplete as many entries	as needed to list each po	ompensation. Except for the erson receiving, directly or indirectly or indirectly to the plan or their position	ectly, \$5,000 or more
			(a) Enter name and El	N or address (see instruc 22-6220288	tions)	
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter O	(h) Did the service provider give you a formule instead of an amount or estimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	33,251.	Yes No X	Yes No No		Yes No No
			W=	L.,		
			(a) Enter name and Ell	V or address (see instruction 22-6220288	tions)	
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0-,	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total Indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or ostimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	31,577.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No
	RE ELECTRIC		(a) Enter name and Elf	27-1996182	ions)	

(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer, employer organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0-;	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter 0.	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
49 50	NONE	31,518.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No

you a	inswered "Yes" to line	1a on page 1, co money or anythin	mplete as many entries g else of value) in conne	as needed to list each p ection with services rend	ompensation. Except for the erson receiving, directly or indinered to the plan or their position	ectly, \$5,000 or more
*****	ACTION ACCES		(a) Enter name and El	N or address (see instruc	tions)	
INNO	ATIVE SOFTW	ARE SOLU	rions, inc.	23-2182079		
(b) Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employer organization, or person known to be a party-in interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan, if none, enter 0.	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
15 50	NONE	23,800.	Yes No X	Yes No 🗌		Yes No
AETNA	LIFE INSUR	ANCE CO.	(a) Enter name and Elf	N or address (see instruc 06-6033492	tions)	
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
(b) Service	(c) Relationship to employer, employer, or organization, or person known to be	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none,	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compersation? (sources other	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect	Did the service provider give you a formula instead
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor) Yes No X	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures? Yes No	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to elament (f). If none, enter -0	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor) Yes No X	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to elament (f). If none, enter -0	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employer, employer organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor) Yes No X	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures? Yes No	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to elament (f). If none, enter -0	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?

	CH THE C		-		Page 3 -	
you a	inswered "Yes" to line	1a on page 1, co noney or anythin	mplete as many entries	as needed to list each p	ompensation. Except for to orson receiving, directly or indirectly to the plan or their position	ectly, \$5,000 or more
			(a) Enter name and El	N or address (see instruc	tions)	
ROTHS	SCHILD			13-2544634		
(b) Service	(c) Relationship to	(d) Enter direct	(e) Did service provider	(f) D'd indirect	(g) Enter total indirect	(h) Did the service
Code(s)	employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter 0.	provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount
28 51	NONE	6,266.	Yes 🗵 No 🗌	Yes 🛛 No 🗌	0.	Yes 🛭 No 🗌
			(a) Foter name and Fil	N or address (see instruc	tions\	
PERFE	CT TEMP			22 2888373		
(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(a)	(h)
Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party in-interest	Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter 0.	Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter 0.	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
49 50	NONE	5,075.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No No
			(2)		14-3	
.s.	BANK NATION			31-0841368	ions)	

(b) Service Code(s)	employer, employee compensation red corporalization, or paid by the plan. If none, a party-in-interest enter-0 the corporation paid by the corporation paid by the corporation paid by the corporation and corporation paid by the corporation paid by		(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include oligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). It none, enter -0-,	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?	
19 51	NONE	0.	Yes 🔯 No 🗌	Yes 🛛 No 🗌	0.	Yes 🔀 No 🗌	

	Page 4 -	the second	
art I Service Provider Information (continued)			
If you reported on line 2 receipt of indirect compensation, other than eligible indirect is a fiduciary or provides contract administrator, consulting, custodial, investment ad services, answer the following questions for (a) each source from whom the service provider gave you a formula used to determine amount of the indirect compensation. Complete as many entries as needed to report	visory, investment management, provider received \$1,000 or more the indirect compensation instea	broker, or recordkeeping in indirect compensation ar d of an amount or estimate	
(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(C) Enter amount of indirect compensatio	
(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect conspensation	any formula used to dete	ct compensation, including minine the service provider the amount of the ompensation.	
(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(C) Enter amount of indirect compensation	
(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	any formula used to dete eligibility for or	t compensation, including mine the service provider the amount of the impensation.	
(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see Instructions)	(C) Enter amount of indirect compensation	
(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	(e) Describe the indirect compensation, including any formula used to determine the service provide eligibility for or the amount of the indirect compensation.		

SCHEDULE H (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration.

Asset and Liability Statement

Financial Information

This schedule is required to be filled under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA), and section 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

OMB No. 1210-0110

2018

This Form is Open

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation	File as an attachment to	Form 5500.	to Public Inspection
For calendar plan year 2018 or fiscal plan y	and ending 02	/28/2019	
A Name of plan		B Three-dig plan num	t ber (PN) > 001
TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENS C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of		D Employer	Identification Number (EIN)
	ERS LOCAL 641 PENSION		220288

Current value of plan assets and liabilities at the beginning and end of the plan year. Combine the value of plan assets held in more than one trust. Report the value of the plan's interest in a commingled fund containing the assets of more than one plan on a line-by-line basis unless the value is reportable on lines 1c(9) through 1c(14). Do not enter the value of that portion of an insurance contract which guarantees, during this plan year, to pay a specific dollar benefit at a future date. Round off amounts to the nearest dollar. MTIAs, CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 iEs do not complete lines 1b(1), 1b(2), 1c(8), 1g, 1h, and 1i. CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs also do not complete lines 1d and 1e. See instructions.

	Assets		(a) Beginning of Year	(b) End of Year
а то	tal noninterest-bearing cash	1a	3,578,389	3,573,502
	ceivables (less allowance for doubtful accounts):			
(1)	Employer contributions	16(1)	674,044	496,071
(2)	Participant contributions	1b(2)		
(3)	Other SEE STATEMENT 1	1b(3)	33,720	74,683
C Ge	neral investments:			
(1)	Interest-bearing cash (incl. money market accounts & certificates of deposit)	10(1)	24,551,271	24,303,270
(2)	U.S. Government securities	1c(2)	15,959	11,781
(3)	Corporate debt instruments (other than employer securities):			
	(A) Preferred	1c(3)(A)		
	(B) All other			
(4)	Corporate stocks (other than employer securities):			
	(A) Preferred	10(4)(A)		
	(B) Common	1c(4)(B)	6,746,939	0
(5)	Partnership/joint venture interests	10(5)		
(8)	Real estate (other than employer real property)	10(6)		
(7)	Loans (other than to partic pants)	1c(7)		
(8)	Participent loans	1c(8)		
(9)	Value of interest in common/collective trusts	10(9)		
(10)	Value of interest in pooled separate accounts	1c(10)		
(11)	Value of interest in master trust investment accounts	1c(11)	1	
(12)	Value of interest in 103-12 investment entities	tc(12)	4-12-14-11	
(13)	Value of interest in registered investment companies (e.g., mutual funds)	10(13)	44,465,731	24,576,513
(14)	Value of funds held in insurance co. general account (unallocated contracts)	10(14)	5,992,061	0
(15)	Other	1c(15)		

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

Schedule H (Form 5500) 2018

v. 171027

1 d	Employer-related investments:	1.04	(a) Beginning of Year	(b) End of Year
	(1) Employer securities	1d(1)		
	(2) Employer real property	1d(2)		
e	Buildings and other property used in plan operation	1e	1,079,072	1,156,945
f	Total assets (add all amounts in lines 1a through 1e) Liabilities	11	87,137,186	54,192,765
9	Benefit claims payable	10		
h	Operating payables	1h	53,600	127,419
1	Acquisition indebtedness	11		
i	Other liabilities SEE STATEMENT 2	111	33,301	
k	Total liabilities (add all amounts in lines 1g through 1j) Net Assets	1k	86,901	127,419
1	Net assets (subtract line 1k from line 1f)	11	87,050,285	54,065,346

Part II | Income and Expense Statement

Plan income, expenses, and changes in net assets for the year. Include all income and expenses of the plan, including any trust(s) or separately maintained fund(s) and any payments/receipts to/from insurance carriers. Round off amounts to the nearest dollar. MTIAs, CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs do not complete lines 2a, 2b(1)(E), 2e, 2f, and 2g.

	Income		(a) Arricunt	(b) Total
a	Contributions:	·	and the second s	
	(1) Received or receivable in cash from: (A) Employers	2a(1)(A)	4,027,173	
	(B) Participants	2a(1)(B)		
	(C) Others (including rollovers)	2a(1)(C)		
	(2) Noncash contributions	2a(2)		
	(3) Total contributions. Add lines 2a(1)(A), (B), (C), and line 2a(2)	2a(3)		4,027,173
b	Earnings on investments:			
	(1) Interest:			
	(A) Interest-bearing cash (including money market	1		
	accounts and certificates of deposit)	2b(1)(A)	529,912	
	(B) U.S. Government securities	2b(1)(B)	895	
	(C) Corporate debt instruments	2b(1)(C)		
	(D) Loans (other than to participants)	2b(1)(D)		
	(E) Participant loans	2b(1)(E)		
	(F) Other	2b(1)(F)	134,068	
	(G) Total interest. Add lines 2b(1)(A) through (F)	2b(1)(Q)		664,875
	(2) Dividends: (A) Proferred stock	2b(2)(A)		
	(B) Common stock	2b(2)(B)	50,308	
	(C) Registered investment company shares (e.g. mutual funds)	2b(2)(C)	660,879	
	(D) Total dividends. Add lines 2b(2)(A), (B), and (C)	2b(2)(D)		711,187
	(3) Rents	2b(3)		106,451
	(4) Net gain (loss) on sale of assets: (A) Aggregate proceeds	2b(4)(A)	57,131,643	
	(B) Aggregate carrying amount (see instructions)	26(4)(8)	57,199,936	
	(C) Subtract line 2b(4)(B) from line 2b(4)(A) and enter result	2b(4)(C)		-68,293
	(5) Unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of assets: (A) Real estate	2b(5)(A)	112,593	
	(B) Other	2b(5)(B)	-162,813	and a
	(C) Total unrealized appreciation of assets.			1022.00
	Add lines 2b(5)(A) and (B)	2b(5)(C)	N. C.	-50,220

		-	(a) A	mount	(b) Total
	(6) Net investment gain (loss) from common/collective trusts	2b(6)			
	(7) Net investment gain (loss) from pooled separate accounts	2b(7)			
	(8) Net investment gain (loss) from master trust investment accounts	2b(8)			
	(9) Net investment gain (loss) from 103-12 investment entities	0. (0.)			
	(10) Net investment gain (loss) from registered investment companies (e.g., mutual funds)	2b(10)			-480,029
C	Other income SEE STATEMENT 3	2c			205,380
d					5,116,524
	Expenses				TATE OF
е	Benefit payment and payments to provide benefits.				
	(1) Directly to participants or beneficiaries, including direct rollovers		37,(142,614	
	(2) To insurance carriers for the provision of benefits	2e(2)			
	(3) Other SEE STATEMENT 4	2e(3)		87,452	
	(4) Total benefit payments. Add lines 2e(1) through (3)	2e(4)			37,230,066
t	Corrective distributions (see instructions)	21			
g		29			
h	Interest expense	2h			
i	Administrative expenses: (1) Professional fees	2i(1)		56,876	
	(2) Contract administrator fees				
	(3) Investment advisory and management fees	2i(3)		93,972	
	(4) Other SEE STATEMENT 5	2i(4)	(20,549	
	(5) Total administrative expenses. Add lines 2i(1) through (4)			6.1 . 4.4 . 14	871,397
Í	Total expenses. Add all expense amounts in column (b) and enter total				38,101,463
	Net Income and Reconciliation				
k	Net income (loss). Subtract line 2j from line 2d	2k		10.0	-32,984,939
ı	Transfers of assets:			- 1	
	(1) To this plan	21(1)			
	(2) From this plan	21(2)			
a	irt III Accountant's Opinion				
1	Complete lines 3a through 3c if the opinion of an Independent qualified public a	ccountant is att	ached to th	is Form 5500.	
	Complete line 3d if an opinion is not attached.		20.0	All of the same	
a	The attached opinion of an independent qualified public accountant for this plan (1) Disclaimer (4)	is (see instruct	ions):		
b			2(d)?		Yes X No
C	Enter the name and EIN of the accountant (or accounting firm) below:				75.45 336 7
	(1) Name: MSPC CPAS & ADVISORS, P.C.		(2) E	IN: 22-29	951202
d	The opinion of an independent qualified public accountant is not attached bec	ause:			
		ched to the nex	t Form 5500	pursuant to	29 CFR 2520,104-50.
	rt IV Compliance Questions				
	ort IV Compilance Questions CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAS do not complete Part IV. MTIAS, 103-12 iEs, and GIAS do not complete Part IV.	omplete lines 4a	4e, 4f, 4g.	4n, 4k, 4m, 4	n, or 5.
			4e, 4f, 4g.	4n, 4k, 4m, 4	n, or 5.
	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete Part IV.			4n, 4k, 4m, 4	Amount
a	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year:	41.		2.4	
a	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year:	e 41. e time		2.4	
a	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year. Was there a failure to transmit to the plan any participant contributions within the period described in 29 CFR 2510.3-1027 Continue to answer "Yes" for any prior	e 41. e time		2.4	
a	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year. Was there a failure to transmit to the plan any participant contributions within the period described in 29 CFR 2510.3-1027 Continue to answer "Yes" for any prior failures until fully corrected. (See instructions and DOL's Voluntary Fiduciary	e 41. e time year	Yes	2.4	
a	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year. Was there a failure to transmit to the plan any participant contributions within the period described in 29 CFR 2510.3-1027 Continue to answer "Yes" for any prior failures until fully corrected. (See instructions and DOL's Voluntary Fiduciary Correction Program.)	e 4l. e time year		No	
a	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines 103-12 iEs also do not complete lines 2j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year: Was there a failure to transmit to the plan any participant contributions within the period described in 29 CFR 2510.3-1027 Continue to answer "Yes" for any prior failures until fully corrected. (See instructions and DOL's Voluntary Fiduciary Correction Program.) Were any loans by the plan or fixed income obligations due the plan in default as	e 4l. e time year	Yes	No	
	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete ilnes 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines 103-12 iEs also do not complete lines 2j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year: Was there a failure to transmit to the plan any participant contributions within the period described in 29 CFR 2510.3-102? Continue to answer "Yes" for any prior failures until fully corrected. (See instructions and DOL's Voluntary Fiduciary Correction Program.) Were any loans by the plan or fixed income obligations due the plan in default at close of the plan year or classified during the year as uncollectible? Disregard	e 4l. e time year s of the	Yes	No	
a	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 iEs, and GIAs do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines 103-12 iEs also do not complete lines 2j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete lines During the plan year: Was there a failure to transmit to the plan any participant contributions within the period described in 29 CFR 2510.3-1027 Continue to answer "Yes" for any prior failures until fully corrected. (See instructions and DOL's Voluntary Fiduciary Correction Program.) Were any loans by the plan or fixed income obligations due the plan in default as	e 41. e time year s of the	Yes	No	

ō.	Garden and the second of the s	_	Yes	No		Amount
C	Were any leases to which the plan was a party in default or classified during the year as uncollectible? (Attach Schedule G (Form 5500) Part II if "Yes" is checked.)	4c	-	х		
d	Were there any nonexempt transactions with any party-in-interest? (Do not include transactions reported on line 4a. Attach Schedule G (Form 5500) Part III if "Yes" is	40				
	checked.)	4d		X		
e	Was this plan covered by a fidelity bond?	4e	X			1,000,000
f	Did the plan have a loss, whether or not reimbursed by the plan's fidelity bond, that was caused by fraud or dishonesty?			x		
g	Did the plan hold any assets whose current value was neither readily determinable on		11 (
	an established market nor set by an independent third party appraiser?	49		X		
h	Did the plan receive any noncash contributions whose value was neither readily determinable on an established market nor set by an independent third party					
	appraiser?	4h		X		
1	Did the plan have assets held for investment? (Attach schedule(s) of assets if 'Yes" is		15			
	checked, and see instructions for format requirements.)	41	X			
1	Were any plan transactions or series of transactions in excess of 5% of the current value of plan assets? (Attach schedule of transactions if "Yes" is checked, and see					
	instructions for format requirements.)	4	X	-		
K	Were all the plan assets either distributed to participants or beneficiaries, transferred		-	77		
1	to another plan, or brought under the control of the PBGC?			X		
m	Has the plan failed to provide any benefit when due under the plan?	41	-	A		
***	If this is an individual account plan, was there a blackout period? (See instructions and 29 CFR 2520.101-3.)	4m				
n	If 4m was answered "Yes," check the "Yes" box if you either provided the required notice or					
_	one of the exceptions to providing the notice applied under 29 CFR 2520.101-3	4n		, 1		
5 a	Has a resolution to terminate the plan been adopted during the plan year or any prior plan year if "Yes," enter the amount of any plan assets that reverted to the employer this year	n	[Yes	X N	
5 b	If, during this plan year, any assets or liabilities were transferred from this plan to another plan were transferred. (See instructions.)	(s), iden	tify the	plan(s) to which	assets or liabilities
	5b(1) Name of plan(s)	5b(2)	EIN(s			5b(3) PN(s)
5 c	I the plan is a defined benefit plan, is it covered under the PBGC insurance program (See ERISA section 40)	21 12	lx!	Van	No	Not determined

SCHEDULE MB (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration Pension Benefit Gueranty Corporation

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6059 of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information

This Form is Open to Public

OMB No. 1210-0110

2018

Inspection File as an attachment to Form 5500 or 5500-SF.

Round off emounts to nearest dollar.		02/28/2019
Trouble of Shipship to Heardst dollar.		
Caution: A penalty of \$1,000 will be assessed for late filling of this report unless reasonable cause	is established.	
A Name of plan Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund	B Three-digit plan number (PN	v) • 001
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund	D Employer Identific	cation Number (EIN)
E Type of plan: (1) Multiemployer Defined Benefit (2) Money Purchase (s	see instructions)	
1a Enter the valuation date: Month 3 Day 1 Year 2018		
b Assets	- Charles 100	
(1) Current value of assets		86, 455, 46
(2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account	10 -12 -12 4 - 2 - 1 1 1 1 1 1	86,455,46
C (1) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods		468,696,30
(2) Information for plans using apread gain methods:	1.000	
(a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases		
(b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method	The second secon	
(c) Normal cost under entry age normal method	1c(2)(c)	
(3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method	1c(3)	468,696,304
d Information on current liabilities of the plan;		
(1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instruction	s) 1d(1)	
(2) "RPA '94" Information;		
(a) Current liability	1d(2)(a)	699,495,679
(b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year	1d(2)(b)	2,869,239
(c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year	1d(2)(c)	
(3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year	1d(3)	37,042,250
Statement by Enrolled Actuary To the best of my knowledge, the information supplied in this schedule and accompanying schedules, statements and shackments, in accordance with applicable task and regulations. In my opinion, each other assumption is reasonable (taking into account the experiossamptions, in combinality refler my best estimate of anticipated experience under the plan.	If any, is complete and ancurate. Eac Hence of the plan and reasonable or	th prescribed assumption was applied grectadons) and such other
SIGN HERE	12/0	4/2019
Signature of actuary Frank Iannucci		ate 05241
Type or print name of actuary Summit Actuarial Services, LLC		rollment number 234-8801
Firm name 115 N. Church Street	Telephone number	(including area code)
Moorestown NJ 08057		
Address of the firm		
I the actuary has not fully reflected any regulation or ruling promulgated under the statute in completing	this schedule, check the bo	ox and see

Schedule MI	B (Form 5500) 2018			Page 2	-	
2 Operational infor	mation as of beginning of t	his plan year				
					2a	86,455,464
Current value of assets (see instructions) "RPA '94" current liability/participant count breakdown:			(1)	Number of particip		(2) Current liability
	d participants and beneficia				559	431,020,659
	nated vested participants			The state of the s	536	140,989,064
(3) For active			RESERVED STRAIGH			
(a) Non-v	rested benefits		THE RESERVE THE PARTY OF THE PA			1,006,786
	d benefits					126,479,170
	active				184	127,485,956
	**************************			3,	779	699,495,679
C If the percenta	age resulting from dividing	line 2a by line 2b(4), colu	mn (2), is less than 70	And a second of the second of	20	12.3600 %
	de to the plan for the plan				1	
(a) Date (MM-DD-YYYY)	(b) Amount paid by employer(s)	(c) Amount paid by employees	(a) Date (MM-DD-YYYY)	(b) Amount paid employer(s)	by	(c) Amount paid by employees
09-01-2018	4,027,173					
b Enter code to plan's status). C Is the plan ma d If the plan is in	an status: ntage for monitoring plan's indicate plan's status (see If code is "N," go to line 5 king the scheduled progres o critical status or critical as s," enter the reduction in ils	instructions for attachme as under any applicable f and declining status, were	ent of supporting evide unding improvement of any benefits reduced	or rehabilitation pla (see instructions)?	4a 4b	18.40 % C X Yes No
f If the rehabilita the plan year in If the rehabilita	measured as of the valuation ation plan projects emerge in which it is projected to e ation plan is based on fores expected and check here	nce from critical status or merge. stalling possible insolven	r critical and declining by, enter the plan year	status, enter	41	2020
5 Actuarial cost me a Attained ag e Frozen initia i Other (spec	ethod used as the basis for the normal b all liability f	this plan year's funding a Entry age normal Individual level premium	standard account com	putations (check a crued benefit (unit lividual aggregate		oly): d Aggregate h Shortfall
	cked, enter period of use o				5)	
	been made in funding met					Yes X No
	," was the change made p					Yes No
	s," and line I is "No," enter I		of the ruling letter (indi	vidual or	5m	

Schedule MB (Form 5500) 2018		Page	4	
A ALTONOMORE STORY				
Credits to funding standard account:				
f Prior year credit balance, if any			9f	0
Employer contributions. Total from column (b) of line 3		and the second second second	9g	4,027,173
		Outstanding bala		
h Amortization credits as of valuation date	9h	93,865	,964	16,783,367
Interest as applicable to end of plan year on lines 9f, 9g, and 9h		Oromany-Soromanas-	91	1,268,794
Full funding limitation (FFL) and credits:				
(1) ERISA FFL (accrued liability FFL)	9)(1)	151,136	677	
(2) "RPA '94" override (90% current liability FFL)	9j(2)	558,674	646	
(3) FFL credit			9)(3)	
k (1) Waived funding deficiency			9k(1)	
(2) Other credits			9k(2)	
Total credits. Add lines 9f through 9i, 9j(3), 9k(1), and 9k(2)			91	22,079,334
M Credit balance: If line 9I is greater than line 9e, enter the difference			9m	
n Funding deliciency: If line 9e is greater than line 9l, enter the diffe			9n	280,320,272
Current year's accumulated reconciliation account:		4		
(1) Due to waived funding deficiency accumulated prior to the 20	18 plan year		90(1)	
(2) Due to amortization bases extended and amortized using the section 6621(b) of the Code:	interest rate under	_		
(a) Reconciliation outstanding balance as of valuation date	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	marene amanana 1	9o(2)(a)	
(b) Reconciliation amount (line 9c(3) balance minus line 9c(2)			9o(2)(b)	0
(3) Total as of valuation date			90(3)	0
Contribution necessary to avoid an accumulated funding deficien			10	280,320,272
Has a change been made in the actuarial assumptions for the our			4	Yes X No

SCHEDULE R (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Retirement Plan Information

This schedule is required to be filed under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6058(a)

2018

OMB No. 1210-0110

Administration	P				orm is O	
Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation	File as an attachment to Form 5500). 			lic Inspec	tion.
For calendar plan year 2018 or fisca	al plan year beginning 03/01/2018 and	ending		/28/20	19	
A Name of plan TEAMSTERS LOCAL 64	11 PENSION FUND	В	Three o	digit umber (PN)		001
C Plan sponsor's name as shown of BOARD OF TRUSTEES Part I Distributions	on line 2a of Form 5600 TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND	D D		yer Identifica 622028		oer (EIN)
All references to distributions rela	ate only to payments of benefits during the plan year.			7		
그리고 있다면 이번 이렇게 하는 데, 이번에 되어 되었다.	id in property other than in cash or the forms of property specific	ed				
(i)			1			0
	no paid benefits on behalf of the plan to participants or beneficia	ries during th	e year (i	f more than	two, enter	EINs
	e greatest dollar amounts of benefits):	V			22.	
EIN(s):						
	and stock bonus plans, skip line 3.					
선생님 그 아이를 내려 가면서 되지 않는 것이 되었다면 모르게 되었다. 그런 하나 없	or deceased) whose benefits were distributed in a single sum, d	luring				
the plan year		-	3			0
	ation (If the plan is not subject to the minimum funding require	ements of sec	tion 412	of the Inter	nal Reven	ue eu
[레크리타일] [[[[[[[[[[[[[[[[[[[on 302, skip this Part.)	200000000000000000000000000000000000000	4574 2.6	- In other divisi		7.7
	ng an election under Code section 412(d)(2) or ERISA section 30	02(d)(2)?		Yes	X No	N/A
If the plan is a defined benefi	8주() : [[일이 그렇지다. 경기를 하다가다.] [[일이 되는 경기 기계			1.01	-	_
	ding standard for a prior year is being amortized in this					
	ONO STANDARD TOLA DITOL VEST IS DEFINE ACCOUNTED TO THIS					
in a marter of the minimitant term	() 14 마음이 20 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	Date	Month	n Da	v Ya	ar
plan year, see instructions and	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver.	Date:		Da		ar
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver. plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete	the remaind		Acres of the second		ar
plan year, see instructions and if you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require	I enter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumul	the remaind	er of th	Acres of the second		ar
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp 6 a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait	d enter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumul wed)	the remaind lated	er of th	Acres of the second		ar
plan year, see instructions and if you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated)	the remaind	er of th	Acres of the second		ar
plan year, see instructions and if you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line	I enter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 8, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete do contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated) Ited by the employer to the plan for this plan year ee 6b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus see 6b from the amount in line 6a.	the remaind	6a 6b	Acres of the second		ar
plan year, see instructions and if you completed line 5, comp Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait Enter the amount contribut Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amount	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 8, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated) Ited by the employer to the plan for this plan year accumulate by the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus such)	the remaind	er of th	Acres of the second		ar
plan year, see instructions and if you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou if you completed line 6c, skip	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 8, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete do contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated). Ited by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sount).	the remaind	6a 6b	is schedule.		
plan year, see instructions and if you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou if you completed line 6c, skip	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 8, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated) Ited by the employer to the plan for this plan year accumulate by the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus such)	the remaind	6a 6b	is schedule.		
plan year, see instructions and if you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou if you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete and contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated). Ited by the employer to the plan for this plan year estimated by the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt). In this sand 9. In the ported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline?	the remaind lated	6a 6b	is schedule.		
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year established by the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt) or lines 8 and 9. The ported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline?	the remaind lated sign to	6a 6b	is schedule.		
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt) or lines 8 and 9. The ported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? The ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proceda approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan sp	the remaind lated sign to	6a 6b	is schedule.	☐ No	□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with ti	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt) or lines 8 and 9. The ported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? The ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proceda approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan sp	the remaind lated sign to	6a 6b	is schedule.		□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with ti Part III Amendments	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated) ited by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus suit) of times 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue process approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change?	the remaind lated sign to	6a 6b	is schedule.	☐ No	□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with the Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt) o times 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proced approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change?	the remaind lated sign to	6a 6b	is schedule.	☐ No	□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with the Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt) o lines 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue procedure approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan ed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate	the remaind lated sign to	6a 6b 6c	S schedule.	□ No	□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with the Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease box, If no, check the "No" box	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt) o lines 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue procedure proval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan sponse change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan ed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate	the remaind lated sign to	er of th 6a 6b 6c	Yes Pecrease	□ No □ No	□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with ti Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease box. If no check the "No" box Part IV ESOPs (see instruct	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year e6 b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sunt) o lines 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue procedure approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan ed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate	the remaind lated sign to	er of th 6a 6b 6c	Yes Pecrease	□ No □ No	□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed Ilne 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with the Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease box. If no, check the "No" box Part IV ESOPs (see instruct skip this Part.	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete decontribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year se 6b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sount) o tines 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proced approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan sed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate	the remaind lated sign to dure or other lonsor or Increase 75(e)(7) of the	er of the 6a 6b 6c	Yes Yes Revenue Co	□ No □ No □ Both	□ N/A N/A N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with the Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease box. If no check the "No" box Part IV ESOPs (see instruct skip this Part. Were unallocated employer sec	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year se 6b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sount) of the 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proced approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan sed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate stions). If this is not a plan described under section 409(a) or 497 courities or proceeds from the sale of unallocated securities used	the remaind lated sign to dure or other lonsor or Increase 75(e)(7) of the	er of the 6a 6b 6c	Yes Yes Revenue Co	□ No □ No □ Both ode, □ Yes	□ N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with the Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease box, if no, check the "No" box Part IV ESOPs (see instruct skip this Part. O Were unallocated employer sec.	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 8, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year see 6b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sount) or lines 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proced approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan sed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate chions). If this is not a plan described under section 409(a) or 497 curities or proceeds from the sale of unallocated securities used preferred stock?	the remaind lated sign to sign to Increase 75(e)(7) of the I to repay any	6a 6b 6c internal	Yes Yes Revenue Co	□ No □ No □ Both	□ N/A N/A N/A
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou If you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with the Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease box, if no, check the "No" box Part IV ESOPs (see instruct skip this Part. O Were unallocated employer sec.	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year se 6b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sount) of the 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proced approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan sed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate stions). If this is not a plan described under section 409(a) or 497 courities or proceeds from the sale of unallocated securities used	the remaind lated sign to sign to Increase 75(e)(7) of the I to repay any	6a 6b 6c internal	Yes Yes Revenue Co	No No Both ode, Yes Yes	□ N/A ⊠ N/A ⊠ No
plan year, see instructions and If you completed line 5, comp a Enter the minimum require funding deficiency not wait b Enter the amount contribut c Subtract the amount in line the left of a negative amou if you completed line 6c, skip Will the minimum funding amou If a change in actuarial cost me authority providing automatic a plan administrator agree with ti Part III Amendments If this is a defined benefit pensi year that increased or decrease box. If no, check the "No" box Part IV ESOPs (see instruct skip this Part. Were unallocated employer sec 11 a Does the ESOP hold any pi b If the ESOP has an outstan (See instructions for definit	denter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver, plete lines 3, 8, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete ad contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated by the employer to the plan for this plan year see 6b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sount) or lines 8 and 9. ount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline? ethod was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue proced approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan spithe change? sion plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan sed the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate chions). If this is not a plan described under section 409(a) or 497 curities or proceeds from the sale of unallocated securities used preferred stock?	the remaind lated sign to dure or other lonsor or Increase (5(e)(7) of the lito repay any	6a 6b 6c internal	Yes Yes Revenue Co	□ No □ No □ Both ode, □ Yes	□ N/A

SCHEDULE H OTHER RECE	IVABLES	STATEMENT	1
DESCRIPTION	BEGINNING	ENDING	
ACCRUED INTEREST AND DIVIDENDS DUE FROM LOCAL 641 WELFARE FUND	33,720.	43,6 31,0	
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LINE 1B(3)	33,720.	74,6	83.
SCHEDULE H OTHER PLAN LIF	ABILITIES	STATEMENT	2
DESCRIPTION	BEGINNING	ENDING	
DUE TO LOCAL 641 WELFARE FUND	15,077. 18,224.		0.
DUE TO BROKER FOR SECURITIES PURCHAS			0.

SCHEDULE H	OTHER INCOME	STATEMENT 3
DESCRIPTION		AMOUNT
INTEREST AND FEES OTHER INCOME		186,215. 19,165.
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE I	I, LINE 2C	205,380.
SCHEDULE H	OTHER PAYMENTS TO PROVIDE BENEFITS	STATEMENT 4
DESCRIPTION		AMOUNT
DESCRIPTION SALARIES		AMOUNT 187,452.

SCHEDULE H	OTHER ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSE	S STATEMENT 5
DESCRIPTION		AMOUNT
CUSTODIAN FEES		4,107,
PAYROLL TAXES		17,403,
EMPLOYEE BENEFITS		94,946.
COMPUTER FEES		23,800.
INSURANCE		199,841.
OFFICE EXPENSE		28,390.
MEETINGS AND SEMINARS		14,519.
DEPRECIATION		86,963.
BUILDING EXPENSES		135,566.
OTHER ADMINISTRATIVE EXP	ENSES	15,014.
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LIN	3 21(4)	620,549.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE YEARS ENDED FEBRUARY 28, 2019 AND 2018



MOORE STEPHENS



Index to Financial Statements

Pages
1-2
3
4
5-16
18
19



INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

To the Board of Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Union, New Jersey

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund, which comprise the statements of net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2019 and 2018, and the related statements of changes in net assets available for benefits for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditor's Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits. We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the Plan's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Plan's internal control. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.



Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, information regarding the Plan's net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2019, and the changes therein for the year then ended, and its financial status as of February 28, 2018, and changes therein for the year then ended in accordance accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Emphasis of Matter

As discussed in Note 2 to the financial statements, the Plan is expected to become insolvent during the year ended February 29, 2020 and has submitted an application to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation for financial assistance.

Report on Supplementary Information

Our audits were conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a whole. The supplemental Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year), and Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements, but are supplementary information required by the Department of Labor's (DOL) Rules and Regulations for Reporting and Disclosure under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974. Such information is the responsibility of the Plan's management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audits of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial statements as a whole,

rist

MSPC
Certified Public Accountants and Advisors,
A Professional Corporation

Cranford, New Jersey December 12, 2019



Statements of Net Assets Available for Benefits

		uary 28,
Assets:	2019	2018
Investments at Fair Value:		
Money Market Funds	\$ 24,303,270	\$ 24,551,271
U.S. Government Securities	11,781	
Common Stocks		6,746,939
Mutual Funds	24,576,513	44,465,731
Deposit Administration Contract	73033	5,992,061
Total Investments	48,891,564	81,771,961
Receivables:		
Employers' Contributions	246,212	229,960
Employers' Withdrawal Liability	249,859	444,084
Accrued Interest and Dividends	43,639	33,720
Due from Local 641 Welfare Fund	31,044	
Total Receivables	570,754	707,764
Property and Equipment - Net	449,531	484,251
Other Assets:		
Cash	3,573,502	3,578,389
Total Assets	53,485,351	86,542,365
Liabilities:		
Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses	127,419	53,600
Due to Broker for Securities Purchased	- 1 - 1	18,224
Due to Local 641 Welfare Fund		15,077
Total Liabilities	127,419	86,901
Net Assets Available For Benefits	\$ 53,357,932	\$ 86,455,464

See Accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.



Statements of Changes in Net Assets Available for Benefits

	Years Februa	ry 28,
Additions to Net Assets Attributed to:	2019	2018
Investment Income:		
Net (Depreciation) Appreciation in Fair Value of Investments Interest and Dividends	\$ (711,135) 1,376,062	\$ 3,600,981 1,646,676
Totals Less: Investment Expenses	664,927 98,079	5,247,657 155,905
Net Investment Income	566,848	5,091,752
Employers' Contributions	3,233,300	3,184,887
Withdrawal Liability Income	793,873	4,021,527
Rental Income	106,451	110,464
Interest and Fees	186,215	219,078
Other Income	19,165	717,795
Total Additions	4,905,852	13,345,503
Deductions from Net Assets Attributed to: Benefits Paid to or for Participants	37,042,614	36,933,614
Administrative Expenses:		
Insurance	199,841	203,625
Salaries	187,452	244,483
Building Expenses	135,566	100,561
Employee Benefits	94,946	115,227
Depreciation	86,963	86,473
Legal Fees	60,000	60,000
Association France	48,576	47,125
Accounting Fees		
Actuarial Fees	48,300	49,000
Office Expense	28,390	27,055
Computer Fees	23,800	33,226
Payroll Taxes	17,403	21,735
Other Administrative Expenses	15,014	12,426
Meetings and Seminars	14,519	9,085
Total Administrative Expenses	960,770	1,010,021
Total Deductions	38,003,384	37,943,635
Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits	(33,097,532)	(24,598,132)
Net Assets Available for Benefits - Beginning of Years	86,455,464	111,053,596
Net Assets Available for Benefits - End of Years	\$ 53,357,932 \$	86,455,464
See Accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.		

Notes to Financial Statements

(1) Description of the Plan

The following description of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Plan") provides only general information. Participants should refer to the Plan document for a more complete description of the Plan's provisions.

General - The Plan is a multiemployer, defined benefit pension plan which was established in accordance with an agreement entered into between Merchandise Drivers Local No. 641, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America with various employers. The Plan is administered by a Board of Trustees, comprised of union officials and management of certain employers covering eligible employees pursuant to a collective bargaining agreement between the Union and various employers. The Plan is subject to the provisions of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 ("ERISA") and the Internal Revenue Code.

Pension Benefits - The Plan provides several types of pension benefits. The benefits provided and eligibility requirements are as follows:

Normal Retirement - Age 65 with 5 years of Plan participation.

Early Retirement - Age 57 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641.

Disability Retirement • Must be eligible for a social security disability benefit, not working, have worked at least 20 days in covered employment in the 12 months immediately preceding disability, been in the employ of a contributing employer at the time of the disability, and either have at least 20 years of pension service regardless of age or have at least 15 years of pension service (at least one of which is earned within the three years prior to reaching age 47) earned with Local 641 and be at least 47 at the time of the disability.

Other benefit features available to participants include a pro-rata pension and husband and wife survivor's pension.

Funding Policy - The Board of Trustees established a funding policy and method in order to promote the purpose of the Plan and to ensure compliance with ERISA. Each of the various employers contribute to the Plan the amounts required by the applicable Collective Bargaining Agreement. At February 28, 2019 and 2018, the minimum funding standard account had a deficiency of \$280,320,272 and \$242,049,462 respectively.

(2) Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Basis of Accounting - The accompanying accounting financial statements are prepared on the accrual basis of accounting.

Investment Valuation and Income Recognition - Investments are reported at fair value. Fair value is the price that would be received to sell an asset or paid to transfer liability in an orderly transaction between market participants at the measurement date.

Purchases and sales of securities are recorded on a trade-date basis. Interest income is recorded on the accrual basis. Dividends are recorded on the ex-dividend date. Net appreciation (depreciation) includes the Plan's gains and losses on investments bought and sold as well as held during the year.



Notes to Financial Statements

(2) Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Continued)

Contributions Receivable - Contributions receivable were determined by a review of subsequent period cash collections, therefore, an allowance for doubtful accounts is not considered necessary.

Property and Equipment - If an expenditure exceeding \$1,000 results in as asset having an estimated useful life that extends beyond the year of acquisition, the expenditure is capitalized. Property and Equipment are recorded at cost. Depreciation is provided using the straight line method over the estimated useful lives of the assets which is 31.5 years for the building and building improvements, and 5 or 7 years for furniture, fixtures and equipment.

Use of Estimates - The preparation of financial statements in accordance with accounting principles accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect reported amounts of assets, liabilities, and changes therein; disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities; and the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits at the date of the financial statements, and changes therein. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

Payment of Benefits - Benefit payments to participants are recorded upon distribution.

Long-lived Asset Impairment - The Plan reviews the carrying value of fixed assets for impairment whenever events and circumstances indicate that the carrying value of an asset may not be recoverable from the estimated future cash flows expected to result from its use and eventual disposition. In cases where undiscounted expected future cash flows are less than the carrying value, an impairment loss is recognized equal to an amount by which the carrying value exceeds the fair value of assets. The factors considered by management in performing this assessment include operating results, trends, and prospects, as well as the effects of obsolescence and other economic factors. For the years ended February 28, 2019 and 2018, the Plan recorded no impairment charges against the carrying value of fixed assets.

Subsequent Events - The Plan has evaluated subsequent events through December 12, 2019, the date the financial statements were available to be issued.

Subsequent to the year ended February 28, 2019, the Plan prepared a notice of insolvency to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation ("PBGC"). In connection with this notice, the Plan submitted an application for financial assistance requesting that the PBGC provide supplemental funding for payment of benefits and reasonable administrative expenses incurred by the Plan after depletion of existing Plan assets.

(3) Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits

Accumulated plan benefits are those future periodic payments that are attributable under the Plan's provisions to the service participants have rendered. Accumulated plan benefits include benefits expected to be paid to: (a) retired or terminated employees, or their beneficiaries, (b) inactive participants with a right to immediate or deferred pensions or their beneficiaries, and (c) active participants, or their beneficiaries. Benefits under the Plan are based on the rate of contribution by contributing employers, the number of pension credit years attained, the participant's age at retirement and the pension option selected.



Notes to Financial Statements

(3) Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits (Continued)

The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits is determined by the Plan's consulting actuary and is that amount that results from applying actuarial assumptions to adjust accumulated plan benefits to reflect the time value of money (through discounts for interest) and the probability of payment (by means of decrements such as for death, disability, withdrawal or retirement) between the valuation date and the expected date of payment.

The significant actuarial assumptions used in the valuation as of March 1, 2018 were as follows:

Mortality:

Pre-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP-2014 Disabled Retiree

Turnover - No terminations of employment, other than death, disability, or pension will occur in the future.

Age at Pension - Active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. Actives with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 62. Separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 65.

Future Work Year - Each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.

Number of Active Participants - The number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Investment Yield for Valuation Purposes - 6.75% annual compound interest.

Administrative Expenses - \$1,000,000 annually.

Asset Valuation Method - Assets are valued using an actuarial method that spreads investment gains and losses over a five year period.

Actuarial Funding Method - Accrued benefit unit credit.

The accumulated plan benefit information as of February 28, 2018 was as follows:

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits:

Vested Benefits:

Participants Currently Receiving Benefits Other Participants	\$344,025,469 124,183,573
Total Vested Benefits	468,209,042
Non-Vested Benefits	487,262
Total Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits	\$468,696,304



Notes to Financial Statements

(3) Accumulated Plan Benefits (Continued)

The changes in the accumulated plan benefits from February 28, 2017 to February 28, 2018 were as follows:

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits Beginning of Year	\$474,818,499
Additions (Deductions) During the Year Were Attributable to:	
Benefits Accumulated and Net Gains (Losses)	7,680
Benefits Paid	(36,933,614)
Passage of Time	30,803,739
	N. 4.75 (N. 19.77)

(4) Plan Termination

In the event the Plan terminates, the net assets of the Plan will be allocated as prescribed by ERISA and its related regulations generally to provide the following benefits in the order indicated:

- 1. Pension benefits to retirees or beneficiaries that are or could have been on the Pension Roll as of the beginning of the 3 year period ending on the termination date of the Plan;
- 2. Benefits generally guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC);

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits - End of Year

- 3. Benefits that are not forfeitable (vested) under the Plan; and
- 4. All other benefits under the Plan.

Certain benefits under the Plan are insured by the PBGC if the Plan terminates. Generally, the PBGC if the Plan terminates guarantees most vested normal retirement age benefits, early retirement benefits, and certain disability and survivor pensions. However, the PBGC does not guarantee all types of benefits under the Plan, and the amount of benefit protection is subject to certain limitations. Vested benefits under the Plan are guaranteed at the level in effect on the date of the Plan's termination. However, there is a statutory ceiling on the amount of an individual's monthly benefit that the PBGC guarantees, which is adjusted periodically.

(5) Investments

During the years ended February 28, 2019 and 2018, the Plan's investments (including gains and losses on investments bought, sold and held during the years) (depreciated) appreciated in fair value by \$(711,135) and \$3,600,981, respectively.

(6) Fair Value Measurements

Financial Accounting Standard Board (FASB) Accounting Standards Codification (ASC) 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures, provides the framework for measuring fair value. That framework provides a fair value hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs to valuation techniques used to measure fair value. The hierarchy gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (level 1 measurements) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (level 3 measurements). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy under FASB ASC 820 are described as follows:

Level 1 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unadjusted quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in active markets that the Plan has the ability to access.



\$468,696,304

Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

Level 2 - Inputs to the valuation methodology include:

quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets;

quoted prices for identical or similar assets or liabilities in inactive markets;
 inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability;

 inputs that are derived principally from or corroborated by observable market data by correlation or other means;

If the asset or liability has a specified (contractual) term, the level 2 input must be observable for substantially the full term of the asset or liability.

Level 3 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unobservable and significant to the fair value measurement.

The asset's or liability's fair value measurement level within the fair value hierarchy is based on the lowest level of any input that is significant to the fair value measurement. Valuation techniques used need to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs.

Following is a description of the valuation methodologies used for assets at fair value. There have been no changes in the methodologies used at February 28, 2019 and 2018.

Money Market Funds: Valued using cost which approximates fair value.

U.S. Government Securities: Valued at the closing price reported in the active market in which the individual security is traded, if available. If quoted prices are not available, the bonds are valued by independent pricing services based on yields currently available on comparable securities of issuers with similar credit ratings. When quoted prices are not available for identical or similar bonds, the bond is valued under a discounted cash flows approach that maximizes observable inputs, such as current yields of similar instruments, but includes adjustment for certain risks that may not be observable, such as credit and liquidity risks.

Common Stock: Valued at the closing price reported in the active market in which the individual security is traded.

Mutual funds: Valued at the daily closing price as reported by the Fund. Mutual funds held by the Plan are open-end mutual funds that are registered with the Securities and Exchange Commission. These funds are required to publish their daily net asset value (NAV) and to transact at that price. The mutual funds held by the Plan are deemed to be actively traded.

Deposit Administration Contract: Valued utilizing such techniques as discounted cash flow, and using inputs such as period to maturity, instantaneous rate of return, and yield to maturity. The fair value represents the amount available for withdrawal in a lump sum as of February 28, 2018 based on the terms of the contract.

The preceding methods may produce a fair value calculation that may not be indicative of net realizable value or reflective of future fair values. Furthermore, although the plan believes its valuation methods are appropriate and consistent with other market participants, the use of different methodologies or assumptions to determine fair value of certain financial instruments could result in a different fair value measurement at the reporting date.



Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

The following table sets forth by level, within the fair value hierarchy, of the Plan's investment assets at fair value as of February 28, 2019 and 2018:

	Assets at Fair	Value as of F	ebr	uary 28, 201	
	Level 1	Level 2		Level 3	Total
Money Market Funds	\$ 24,303,270		- \$	1	\$ 24,303,270
U.S. Government Securities Mutual Funds	24,576,513	11,781	_		11,781 24,576,513
Total Investments	\$ 48,879,783	\$ 11.781	\$		\$ 48,891,564
	Assets at Fair	Value as of F	ebru	ary 28, 201	8
	Level 1	Level 2		Level 3	Total
Money Market Funds	\$ 24,551,271	\$	\$		\$ 24,551,271
U.S. Government Securities		15,959		44	15,959
Common Stocks	6,746,939	-		**	6,746,939
Mutual Funds	44,465,731	**			44,465,731
Deposit Administration Contract			_	5,992,061	5,992,061
Total Investments	\$ 75,763,941	\$ 15,959	\$	5,992,061	\$ 81.771.961

Transfers Between Levels - The availability of observable market data is monitored to assess the appropriate classification of financial instruments within the fair value hierarchy. Changes in economic conditions or model-based valuation techniques may require the transfer of financial instruments from one fair value level to another. In such instances, the transfer is reported at the beginning of the reporting period. For the year ended February 28, 2019, there were no transfers in or out of levels 1, 2 or 3.

Changes in Fair Value of Level 3 Assets and Related Gains and Losses - The following table sets forth a summary of changes in the fair value of the Plan's level 3 assets for the year ended February 28, 2019:

Deposit Administration Contract

Balance, Beginning of Year	\$ 5,992,061
Realized Gains (Losses)	(130,809)
Purchases	134,068
Sales	(5,995,320)
Balances, End of Year	\$



Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

The following table sets forth a summary of changes in the fair value of the Plan's level 3 assets for the year ended February 28, 2018:

Deposit Administration Contract

Balance, Beginning of Year	\$	5,939,936
Realized Gains (Losses)		**
Unrealized Gains (Losses) Relating to		
Assets Still Held at the Reporting Date		(138, 325)
Purchases		219,583
Sales		(29,133)
Issuances		
Settlements	-	
Balances, End of Year	\$	5,992,061

Gains and losses (realized and unrealized) included in changes in net assets for the preceding period are reported in net appreciation in fair value of investments in the statement of changes in net assets available for benefits.

Quantitative Information about Significant Unobservable Inputs Used in Level 3 Fair Value Measurements - The following represents the Plan's level 3 financial instruments, the valuation techniques used to measure the fair value of those financial instruments as of February 28, 2018, and the significant unobservable inputs:

Instrument	Fair Value	Principal Valuation Technique	Significant Unobservable Inputs	Significant Input Values
Deposit Administration Contract	\$ 5,992,061	Discounted Cash Flow	Period to Maturity Instantaneous Rate of Return Yield to Maturity Market Value Factor	7.5 years 3.87% 3.29% 103.827187%

(7) Deposit Administration Contract

The Plan's deposit administration contract with Aetna Life Insurance Company earns interest each period based upon Aetna's current experience net of expenses charged. The interest rate realized by the Plan for the years ended February 28, 2019 and 2018 was 1.12% and 3.21%, respectively.



Notes to Financial Statements

(8) Property and Equipment

Property and equipment as of February 28, 2019 and 2018 consisted of the following:

Building and Improvements Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment Subtotal	February 28, 2 0 1 9 2 0 1 8
Land Building and Improvements Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment	\$ 119,575 \$ 119,575 2,717,052 2,684,227 112,197 92,779
Subtotal Less: Accumulated Depreciation	2,948,824 2,896,581 (2,499,293) (2,412,330)
Total Property and Equipment - Net	\$ 449,531 \$ 484,251

Depreciation expense amounted to \$86,963 and \$86,473 in 2019 and 2018, respectively.

(9) Related Party Transactions

The Plan rents office space through operating leases to the Merchandise Drivers Local Union No. 641. Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund, and Teamsters Welfare Fund of Northern New Jersey Local 723. For the year ended February 28, 2019, rental income amounted to \$57,157, \$38,467 and \$10,827 respectively. For the year ended February 28, 2018, rental income amounted to \$57,041, \$38,722 and \$14,701 respectively.

Certain expenses are allocated between Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund and Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund on a pro-rata basis. Pension and Welfare contributions for Plan employees are charged to the Plans through the allocation of expenses. The amount due from/(to) Local 641 Welfare Fund at February 28, 2019 and 2018 was \$31,044 and \$(15,077), respectively, resulting from the previously described transactions. This amount is unsecured and is typically repaid in the following fiscal year.

(10) Withdrawal of Contributing Employers

The employer companies who are under agreement with the Union are subject to the Multiemployer Pension Plan Act of 1980. The Act, among other items, imposes a liability receivable on employers who cease contributing to a pension plan for the amount of their prorata share of a pension plan's unfunded obligation for vested benefits. As of March 1, 2018, the date of the latest valuation, the Plan's unfunded obligations for vested benefits were \$381,753,578 as determined by the Plan's Actuary.

During the year ended February 28, 2019 and in prior years, certain employers withdrew from the Plan. The \$249,859 and \$444,084 of employer withdrawal liability as of February 28, 2019 and 2018 represent the amounts calculated by the Plan's actuary, which have been subsequently collected.



Notes to Financial Statements

(11) Reconciliation of Financial Statements to Form 5500

The following is a reconciliation of the net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the years ended February 28, 2019 and 2018 to the Form 5500;

	2019	2018
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Financial Statements Appreciation in Value of Land and Building to	\$ 53,357,932	\$ 86,455,464
Reflect Appraised Value	707.414	594,821
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Form 5500	\$ 54,065,346	\$ 87,050,285

The following is a reconciliation of the net (decrease) in net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the year ended February 28, 2019 to the Form 5500:

	2019
Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Financial Statements Add: Unrealized Appreciation in Real Estate per Form 5500	\$ (33,097,532) 112,593
Net (Loss) per the Form 5500	\$ (32,984,939)

(12) Plan Amendments

As a result of the Critical Status classification, several benefit changes have been made that became effective on the following dates:

Effective June 1, 2008

- 1. The monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of
- pension service (instead of 55 with 15).

 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The above changes will apply to all "re-retirements" (retiree that had returned to work) provided the initial retirement was on or after April 1, 2008.



Notes to Financial Statements

(12) Plan Amendments (Continued)

Effective October 1, 2009

1. There will be a new form of benefit which may be selected at retirement, the Joint & 75%

Married Couple Form.

Participants who apply for a Normal or Early Pension, under the Joint & 75% Married Couple
form, will have the opportunity to receive a reduced monthly pension as long as the participant
lives, with the provision that following death, their surviving spouse will receive 75% of the
reduced monthly pension.

3. The amount of the Joint & 75% Married Couple form will depend upon the age difference

between the participant and their spouse.

Effective December 1, 2009

All increases in employers' hourly contribution rates effective on or after August 1, 2003 will
retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward monthly retirement pensions.

All retired, separated vested, and active participants on behalf of whom the plan has received
contributions on or after January 1, 2005 will be subject to a decrease in their pension amounts.
All current retirees who are affected by this change will see a decrease in their monthly pension
amount effective December 1, 2009.

Effective May 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641.

Effective November 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for disability pensions will be at age 47 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641, or at least 20 years of pension service with Local 641.

Effective January 1, 2012

The monthly pension benefit earned from January 1, 2012 forward will be capped at \$80 per year
of service.

(13) Party-In-Interest Transactions

The Plan's investments in money market funds are managed by affiliates of US Bank, the Plan's custodian. As such, transactions in those money market funds qualify as exempt party-in-interest transactions.

(14) Pension Protection Act Zone Certification

In December 2014, the Multiemployer Pension Reform Act of 2014 ("MEPRA") was passed. This act includes a provision that gives trustees of deeply troubled plans the ability to help their plans avoid insolvency by reducing some benefits (including benefits in pay status), subject to various safeguards and requirements.

During the year ended February 28, 2019, the Plan's actuary has certified that the Pension Plan is in "Critical and Declining Status" (a Red Zone category) as of March 1, 2019, as per MEPRA. The certification indicated that the Pension Plan is projected to become insolvent during the year ended February 28, 2020.



Notes to Financial Statements

(15) Employer Concentration

In August 2009, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to a modified labor agreement. The modified agreement included an 18-month suspension of union pension fund contributions, which will not require repayment. Subsequently, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to extend the modified labor agreement. The new agreement extended the suspension of union pension fund contributions through June 2011 and reduced the amount of those pension contributions by 75 percent once they restart. Contributions to the Plan recommenced on June 1, 2011. Participants employed by the YRC companies will not receive pension credits during the term of the suspension of contributions.

For the years ended February 28, 2019 and 2018, employers affiliated with YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC") made contributions of \$1,783,357 and \$1,515,752, respectively, which accounted for approximately 56% and 48% of total employers' contributions.

As of February 28, 2018, YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC"), who is a substantial employer, has accumulated significant delinquent contributions to the Plan. Due to the uncertainty of collection, the remaining unpaid contributions totaling \$1,366,761 have not been included in employers' contributions income or receivable in these financial statements. Under an agreement with YRC, the delinquent contributions are to be remitted as YRC completes the sale of certain of its assets.

(16) Retirement Plans

Multiemployer Pension Plan - The Plan contributes to one multiemployer defined benefit pension plan under the terms of a participation agreement that covers its employees. The multiemployer defined benefit pension plan is the Plan itself, as contributions made on behalf of Plan employees are paid through the allocation of shared expenses with the Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund. The risks of participating in multiemployer plans are different from single employer plans in the following aspects:

 Assets contributed to the multiemployer plan by one company may be used to provide benefits to employees of other participating companies.

b. If a participating company stops contributing to the plan, the unfunded obligation of the plan may be

borne by the remaining participating companies.

c. If the Plan stops participating in the multiemployer plan, and continues in business, the Plan could be required to pay an amount, referred to as withdrawal liability, based on the unfunded status of the plan. The Plan has no intention of stopping its participation in the multiemployer plan.

The Plan's participation in the multiemployer plan for the annual periods ending February 28, 2019 and 2018 is outlined in the table below. The "EIN/Pension Plan Number" column provides the employer identification number (EIN) and the three-digit plan number. The zone status is based on information that the Plan received from the plan and is certified by the plan's actuary. The "FIP/RP" Status" column indicates whether a funding improvement plan (FIP) or a rehabilitation plan (RP) is either pending or has been implemented. The Plan's participation agreement with the plan does not have an expiration date. There have been no significant changes that affect the comparability of 2019 and 2018 contributions.

Pension Fund	EIN/Pension Plan Number	Pension F Act Zon 2019		FIP/RP Status Pending/ Implemented		ibutions Local 2018	Great 5% o	er than f Total butions 2018	Surcharge Imposed	Date of Collective Bargaining Agreement
Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (1)	22-6220288/001		Critical & Declining	Implemented	\$ 55,148	\$ 69,054	No	No	Yes	N/A

(1) The contributions represent the Fund's allocated share of the total contributions made on behalf of its employees.



Notes to Financial Statements

(16) Retirement Plans (Continued)

Other Multiemployer Plans - The Plan also contributes to a multiemployer plan that provides health and welfare benefits, including post-retirement health and welfare benefits. The Plan's allocated share of contributions to this other multiemployer plan for the years ended February 28, 2018 and 2017 amounted to \$39,798 and \$46,173, respectively.

(17) Tax Status

The Plan has received a determination letter from the Internal Revenue Service stating that it is a qualified plan and, therefore, exempt from federal income taxes under applicable sections of the Internal Revenue Code.

Accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America require Plan management to evaluate tax positions taken by the Plan and recognize a tax liability (or asset) if the Plan has taken an uncertain position that more likely than not would not be sustained upon examination by the Internal Revenue Service. The Plan administrator has analyzed the tax positions taken by the Plan, and has concluded that as of February 28, 2019, there are no uncertain positions taken or expected to be taken that would require recognition of a liability (or asset) or disclosure in the financial statements. The Plan is subject to routine audits by taxing jurisdictions, however there are currently no audits for ant tax period in progress.

(18) Risks and Uncertainties

Concentration of Credit Risk - The Plan maintains its cash in bank deposit accounts. The accounts at the bank are covered by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. With respect to employee benefit plans, the FDIC covers up to \$250,000 per participant's ascertainable interest in each bank account. The Plan has not experienced any losses on such accounts.

Investment Risk - The Plan invests in various types of investment securities. Investment securities are exposed to various risks, such as interest rate, market, and credit risks. Due to the level of risk associated with certain investment securities, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in the values of investment securities will occur in the near term and that such changes could materially affect the amounts reported in the statement of net assets available for benefits.

Actuarial Assumptions - The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits are reported based on certain assumptions pertaining to interest rates, inflation rates, and participant demographics, all of which are subject to change. Due to uncertainties inherent in the estimations and assumptions process, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in these estimates and assumptions in the near term would be material to the financial statements.

.



SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 001 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 28, 2019

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a)	(b) Identity of Issue, Borrower,	Including N	(c) of Investment, Maturity Date,	(d)	(c)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Par or Ma	rest, Collateral sturity Value	Cost	<u>Value</u>
Market	erican US Treasury Money Bearing Checking Accounts	Var Rt	N/A	\$ 24,262,325 40,945	\$ 24,262,325 40,945
Total Ca	sh Equivalents			24,303,270	24,303,270
FHLM FHLM FNMA FNMA FNMA FNMA GNMA GNMA	rnment Securities: C Gold Partn Cert C Gold Partn Cert II Pass Thru Cert Pass Thru Cert Pass Thru Cert Pass Thru Cert	138 1,469 1,077 1,577 1,314 633 1,936 2,027 632 165 38	9.500% 08/01/21 6.000% 04/01/28 7.000% 05/01/28 6.500% 12/01/28 6.500% 05/01/26 8.000% 11/01/27 6.500% 07/01/28 3.625% 04/20/24 7.000% 02/15/31 6.500% 03/15/31 7.500% 11/15/22	1,175 1,600 1,349 727 2,003 2,106 697 1	1,612 1,188 1,730 1,442 634 2,124 2,055 638 181
Total U.S	S. Government Securities			11,362	11,781
Fidelity A Pimco Re Vanguard Vanguard	nds: Inf Prot Bd Ins Indvisor Infl Prot Bond I Infl Return Fund Short Term Inflation Short Term Fed Adm Short Term Treasury Fed	195,037 210,490 211,137 166,415 382,651 974,454		2,069,034 2,136,764 2,309,660 4,067,780 4,069,963 10,335,458	2,024,483 2,022,809 2,263,394 4,032,235 4,040,798 10,192,794
Total Mu	itual Funds			24,988,659	24,576,513
Total Ass	sets Held For Investments	Purposes		\$ 49,303,291	\$ 48,891,564

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest

See Independent Auditors' Report.



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 501 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 28, 2019

Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions

(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(1)	(g)	(h) Current	(1)
Identity of Party Involved	Description of Asset	Purchase Price	Selling Price	Lease Rental	Expense Incurred with Transaction	Cost of	Value of Asset on Transaction Date	Net Gain or (Loss)
	First American US Treasury Money Market Vanguard International Vale Vanguard ST Treasury Vanguard Institutional Index Vanguard Value Index	\$48,619,221 3,733,433	\$48,867,246 4,726,332 11,799,150 5,721,503 3,861,722	N/A N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A N/A N/A	\$48,867,246 4,329,342 12,080,956 2,903,074 2,997,439	\$48,867,246 4,726,332 11,799,150 5,721,503 3,861,722	396.990 (281,806) 2,818,429 864,283

[·] Represents a parry-in-interest.

See Independent Auditors' Report.



Form 5558

(Rev. September 2018)

Application for Extension of Time To File Certain Employee Plan Returns

➤ For Privacy Act and Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see instructions.

➤ Go to www.irs.gov/Form5558 for the latest information.

OMB No. 1545-0212

File With IRS Only

Form 5558 (Rev 9-2018)

Inter	riment of the Treasury mal Revenue Service For Privacy Act and Paperwork Reduction Act Noti Go to www.lrs.gov/Form5558 for the latest It is identification			e willi	ing Only
	Name of filer, plan administrator, or plan sponsor (see instructions) BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND	B Filer's Identification Bernptoyer Identification 22-6220	ation number (
	Number, street, and room or sulte no. (If a P.O. box, see instructions) 714 RAYWAY AVENUE	Social security nur	mber (SSN) (9 c	ligits XXX-X1	c-100001
	City or town, state, and ZIP code UNION, NJ 07083-6634				
C	Plan name	Plan number	MM	DD DD	YYYY
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND	001	2	28	2019
-	rt II Extension of Time To File Form 5500 Series, and/or Form 89				
2	Note: A signature IS NOT required if you are requesting an extension to file Form 5500 s	rm 5500 series. See instru series.	uctions.		
	trequest an extension of time until 12/16/2019 to file For	POSE DEA Continue	diami		
3	Note: A signature IS NOT required if you are requesting an extension to file Form 89555	rm 8955-SSA. See instruc SSA.	dons.		
	The application is eutomatically approved to the date shown on line 2 and/or line 3 (at due date of Form 5500 series, and/or Form 8955-SSA for which this extension is requestlater than the 15th day of the 3rd month after the normal due date.	oove) if (a) the Form 5558 sted; and (b) the date on I	is filed on ine 2 and/o	or before or line 3 (a	the normal bove) is not
Pa	HIII Extension of Time To File Form 5330 (see instructions)				
4	request an extension of time until to file For				
	You may be approved for up to a 8-month extension to file Form 5330, after the normal	due date of Form 5330.			
	Enter the Code section(s) imposing the lax		b		
b			c		7
5	State in detail why you need the extension:				
					1 2 2 1
		3- S- S1			
			Marin .		
		···· - 16			
		··	*****	-	
	At an analysis of the state of	-			
	er penalties of perjury, I declare that to the best of my knowledge and belief, the statement that I am authorized to prepare this application.	nts made on this form are	true, corre	et, and c	omplete,
	ation b	Date >			

Form 5500

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Annual Return/Report of Employee Benefit Plan

This form is required to be filed for employee benefit plans under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and sections 6057(b) and 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

➤ Complete all entries in accordance with the instructions to the Form 5500.

OMB Nos. 1210 - 0110 1210 - 0089

2019

This Form is Open to Public Inspection

Part I Annual Report Identification	Information	•
For calendar plan year 2019 or fiscal plan year be	ginning $03/\underline{01/2019}$ and ending	02/29/2020
A This return/report is for:	er plan 📙 a multiple-employer plan (File	ers checking this box must attach a list of
П	participating employer inform	mation in accordance with the form instr.)
a single-employ	· ·	-
B This return/report is:	·	
an amended re		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
If the plan is a collectively-bargained plan, check		▶⊠
D Check box if filing under: X Form 5558	automatic extension	the DFVC program
Part II Basic Plan Information - enter	on (enter description)	
	an requested information	dl. Thurs divis
1a Name of plan TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION	FIND	1b Three-digit plan number (PN)
	10112	1c Effective date of plan
		03/01/1974
2a Plan sponsor's name (employer, if for a single-employ	er plan)	2b Employer Identification Number (EIN)
Mailing address (include room, apt., suite no. and stree	et, or P.O. Box)	22-6220288
City or town, state or province, country, and ZIP or for	eign postal code (if foreign, see instructions)	2c Plan Sponsor's telephone number
BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTERS	LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND	908-687-4488
		2d Business code (see instructions)
E4.4		484110
714 RAHWAY AVENUE		
UNION NJ	07083-6634	
ONION	0/003-0034	
Caution: A penalty for the late or incomplete filing	of this return/report will be assessed unless reas	onable cause is established.
Under penalties of perjury and other penalties set forth in the instructions as the electronic version of this return/report, and to the best of my known	s, I declare that I have examined this return/report, including accompar	
SIGN	12/14/2020 MITTITAM CITAN	TNOUAM

Date

Date

Date

12/14/2020 WILLIAM CUNNINGHAM

Enter name of individual signing as plan administrator

Enter name of individual signing as DFE

Enter name of individual signing as employer or plan sponsor

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

Signature of plan administrator

Signature of DFE

Signature of employer/plan sponsor

Form 5500 (2019) v. 190130

HERE

SIGN HERE

SIGN HERE Receipt Confirmation Code

SCHEDULE C (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Service Provider Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA).

File as an attachment to Form 5500.

OMB No. 1210-0110

2019

This Form is Open to Public Inspection.

For calendar p	olan year 2019 or tisca	ı pıan year beginnir	19 03/L	11/2019	and ending	02/29/2020	<u>) </u>
A Name of p	olan RS LOCAL 64	1 PENSTON	FUND			B Three-digit plan number (PN) ▶	001
11111011	ND DOCHE 04	1 1110101	TOND		l l	piair riamber (i 14)	
	sor's name as shown F TRUSTEES			41 PENSION	FUND	D Employer Identificat	
Part I Se	ervice Provider In	formation (see	instruction	ıs)			-
indirectly, S the person	\$5,000 or more in total 's position with the pla	compensation (i.e. In during the plan y	., money or any ear. If a person	thing else of monetar received only eligib	ry value) in connecti le indirect compens	ch person who received on with services rendere ation for which the plan npleting the remainder o	d to the plan or received the
1 Informat	tion on Persons F	Receiving Only	Eligible Ind	irect Compensa	ntion		_
a Check "Ye	s" or "No" to indicate	whether you are ex	cluding a perso	n from the remainder	r of this Part becaus	e they received only nitions and conditions)	X Yes No
•	vered line 1a "Yes," en ed only eligible indired			-	-	closures for the service	oroviders
	(b) Enter name	and EIN or addres	s of person who	o provided you disclo	sures on eligible inc	direct compensation	
	(b) Enter name	and FIN or addres	s of person who	o provided you disclo	sures on eligible inc	direct compensation	
FIDELIT	Y INVESTMEN		3 Of PCI3OIT WIN	04-20331		areot compensation	
DACTETO	(b) Enter name INVESTMENT			o provided you disclo 33-06290		direct compensation	
PACIFIC	INVESIMENT	MANAGEMEN	NT CO.	33-00290	40		
			s of person who	o provided you disclo	sures on eligible inc	direct compensation	
THE VAN	GUARD GROUP	, INC.		23-19459	30		
For Paperwo	k Reduction Act Not	ice, see the Instru	ctions for Forn	n 5500.		Schedule C (Form 5500) 2019

v. 190130

2.	Information on O	Information on Other Service Providers Receiving Direct or Indirect Compensation. Except for those persons for whom									
	you answered "Yes" to	line 1a on page 1,	complete as n	nany entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more							
	in total compensation (i.e., money or anyth	ing else of va	lue) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during							
	the plan year. (See inst	ructions).									
			(a) Enter r	name and EIN or address (see instructions)							
UВ	S FINANCIAL	SERVICES,	INC.	13-2638166							

(b) Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employer, or organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
27 50 99	NONE	65,000.	Yes X No	Yes X No	0.	Yes X No

(a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions)

SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC

20-3838633

(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
11 50	NONE	64,150.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No

(a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions)

KROLL HEINEMAN CARTON, LLC

76-0760981

(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
29 50	ATTY FOR LO	CAL 641 60,000.	Yes No X	Yes No	(y)or, circle 2	Yes No

2. Infor	mation on Other	Service Prov	viders Receiving D	irect or Indirect Co	mpensation. Except for the	nose persons for whom
in tota	al compensation (i.e., m	noney or anything	•	•	erson receiving, directly or indirected to the plan or their position	-
the pl	an year. (See instructio	ns).	(0) =			
			(a) Enter name and Ein	l or address (see instruct 22-6220288	ions)	
				22 0220200		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	57,346.	Yes No 🗓	Yes No		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruct	tions)	
MSPC				22-2951202		
(b) Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
10 50	ACCT FOR LO	CAL 641 48,370.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruct	tions)	
				22-6220288		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	48,117.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No

you a	nswered "Yes" to line	la on page 1, co	mplete as many entries	as needed to list each pe	empensation. Except for the except f	ectly, \$5,000 or more
	an year. (See instruction	• •	g else of value, in conne	CHOIT WITH SELVICES FEILLE	red to the plan of their position	with the plan during
	,	•	(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruct	tions)	
				22-6220288		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
30 50	EMPLOYEE	40,354.	Yes No 🗓	Yes No		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruct	tions)	
DIANE	FLORIAN					
(b) Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employer organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
49 50	NONE	34,283.	Yes No X	Yes No	V	Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruct	tions)	
INNOV	ATIVE SOFTW	ARE SOLU	rions, inc.	23-2182079		
(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	(g) Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
15 50	NONE	31,693.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No

			_		mpensation. Except for t	•
-			•	•	rson receiving, directly or indire	• • •
	•		g else of value) in conne	ction with services rende	red to the plan or their position	with the plan during
the pl	an year. (See instruction	ons).	(0)			
TZTANIOTT	DE ELECTRIC		(a) Enter name and EIN	or address (see instruct	ions)	
AENTO	RE ELECTRIC			27-1990182		
	(a)	(d)	(a)	(6)	(m)	(h)
(b) Service	(c) Relationship to	(d) Enter direct	(e) Did service provider	(f) Did indirect	(g) Enter total indirect	Did the service
Code(s)	employer, employee	compensation	receive indirect	compensation include	compensation received by	provider give you
` '	organization, or	paid by the	compensation?	eligible indirect	service provider excluding	a formula instead
	person known to be	plan. If none,	(sources other	compensation, for which the plan	eligible indirect compensation for which you	of an amount or
	a party-in-interest	enter -0	than plan or plan sponsor)	received the	answered "Yes" to element	estimated amount?
			plan openion,	required disclosures?	(f). If none, enter -0	
	NONE					
50		13,513.	Yes 📗 No 🛚	Yes No		Yes No
			(a) Enter name and EIN	l or address (see instruct	ions)	
PERFE	CT TEMP			22-2888373		
(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(h)
Service	Relationship to	Enter direct	Did service provider	Did indirect	Enter total indirect	Did the service
Code(s)	employer, employee organization, or	compensation paid by the	receive indirect compensation?	compensation include eligible indirect	compensation received by service provider excluding	provider give you a formula instead
	person known to be	plan. If none,	(sources other	compensation, for	eligible indirect	of an amount or
	a party-in-interest	enter -0	than plan or	which the plan received the	compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element	estimated amount?
			plan sponsor)	required disclosures?	(f). If none, enter -0	
49	NONE			·	,	
50		13,186.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No
		,	100 [] 110 []	100 110		100 [] 110 []
			(a) Enter name and FIN	l or address (see instruct	ions)	
			, and and an	22-6220288	··-·	
(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(h)
Service	Relationship to	Enter direct	Did service provider	Did indirect	Enter total indirect	Did the service
Code(s)	employer, employee	compensation	receive indirect	compensation include	compensation received by	provider give you
	organization, or	paid by the	compensation?	eligible indirect compensation, for	service provider excluding eligible indirect	a formula instead
	person known to be a party-in-interest	plan. If none, enter -0	(sources other than plan or	which the plan	compensation for which you	of an amount or estimated amount?
	a party-in-interest	enter o.	plan sponsor)	received the	answered "Yes" to element	Commated amount?
-20			, ,,	required disclosures?	(f). If none, enter -0	
	TAKET ATTE					
	EMPLOYEE					
50	EMPLOYEE	11,814.	Yes 📗 No 🗓	Yes No		Yes 📗 No 📗
	EMPLOYEE	11,814.	Yes No X	Yes No		Yes No

2.	Information on Other Service Providers Receiving Direct or Indirect Compensation. Except for those persons for whom
	you answered "Yes" to line 1a on page 1, complete as many entries as needed to list each person receiving, directly or indirectly, \$5,000 or more
	in total compensation (i.e., money or anything else of value) in connection with services rendered to the plan or their position with the plan during
	the plan year. (See instructions).
	(a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions)

ROTHSCHILD

Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions) 13-2544634

(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(h)
Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
28 51	NONE	0.	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	Yes 🗓 No 🗌	0.	Yes X No

(a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions)

U.S. BANK NATIONAL ASSOCIATION

31-0841368

(b) Service Code(s)	(c) Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	(d) Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	(e) Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	(f) Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0.	(h) Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?			
19 51 	NONE	0.	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	Yes 🛚 No 🗌	0.	Yes 🗓 No 🗌			
	(a) Enter name and EIN or address (see instructions)								

(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)	(h)
Service Code(s)	Relationship to employer, employee organization, or person known to be a party-in-interest	Enter direct compensation paid by the plan. If none, enter -0	Did service provider receive indirect compensation? (sources other than plan or plan sponsor)	Did indirect compensation include eligible indirect compensation, for which the plan received the required disclosures?	Enter total indirect compensation received by service provider excluding eligible indirect compensation for which you answered "Yes" to element (f). If none, enter -0	Did the service provider give you a formula instead of an amount or estimated amount?
			Yes No	Yes No		Yes No

Part I Service Provider Information (continued)

3.	3. If you reported on line 2 receipt of indirect compensation, other than eligible indirect compensation	n, by a service provide	r, and the service provider
	is a fiduciary or provides contract administrator, consulting, custodial, investment advisory, investment	nent management, bro	oker, or recordkeeping
	services, answer the following questions for (a) each source from whom the service provider receiv		
	(b) each source for whom the service provider gave you a formula used to determine the indirect co		
	amount of the indirect compensation. Complete as many entries as needed to report the required i	information for each se	ource.
	()	1	7.1

amount of the indirect compensation. Complete as many entries as needed to report the	e required information for each	source.
(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(C) Enter amount of indirect compensation
(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	l eligibility for or t	I t compensation, including mine the service provider's the amount of the mpensation.
(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(c) Enter amount of indirect compensation
	(4)	
(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	l eligibility for or t	t compensation, including mine the service provider's the amount of the mpensation.
(a) Enter service provider name as it appears on line 2	(b) Service Codes (see instructions)	(c) Enter amount of indirect compensation
(d) Enter name and EIN (address) of source of indirect compensation	(e) Describe the indirect any formula used to deter eligibility for or indirect co	I t compensation, including mine the service provider's the amount of the mpensation.

SCHEDULE H (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration **Financial Information**

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA), and section 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

2019

OMB No. 1210-0110

File as an attachment to Form 5500.

This Form is Open to Public Inspection

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation		to Pul	blic Inspection		
For calendar plan year 2019 or fiscal	plan year beginning 03/01/2019	and ending	02/	29/20:	20
A Name of plan		В	Three-digit		
			plan numbe	er (PN) 🕨	001
TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641	PENSION FUND				
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line	e 2a of Form 5500		Employer k	dentificatio	n Number (EIN)
BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEX	AMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FU	JND	22-62	20288	
Part I Asset and Liability Sta	atement				

Current value of plan assets and liabilities at the beginning and end of the plan year. Combine the value of plan assets held in more than one trust. Report the value of the plan's interest in a commingled fund containing the assets of more than one plan on a line-by-line basis unless the value is reportable on lines 1c(9) through 1c(14). Do not enter the value of that portion of an insurance contract which guarantees, during this plan year, to pay a specific dollar benefit at a future date. Round off amounts to the nearest dollar. MTIAs, CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs do not complete lines 1b(1), 1b(2), 1c(8), 1g, 1h, and 1i. CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs also do not complete lines 1d and 1e. See instructions.

			(a) Beginning of Year	(b) End of Year
a To	otal noninterest-bearing cash	1a	3,573,502	3,769,582
b Re	eceivables (less allowance for doubtful accounts):			
(1)	Employer contributions	1b(1)	496,071	7 4 5,30 4
(2)	Participant contributions	1b(2)		
(3)	6 6 4	1b(3)	74,683	75,301
C G	eneral investments:			
(1)	Interest-bearing cash (incl. money market accounts & certificates of deposit)	1c(1)	24,303,270	8,608,278
(2)	U.S. Government securities	1c(2)	11,781	9,412
(3)	Corporate debt instruments (other than employer securities):			
	(A) Preferred	1c(3)(A)		
	(B) All other	1c(3)(B)		
(4)	Corporate stocks (other than employer securities):			
	(A) Preferred	1c(4)(A)		
	(B) Common	1c(4)(B)		
(5)	Partnership/joint venture interests	1c(5)		
(6)	Real estate (other than employer real property)	1c(6)		
(7)	Loans (other than to participants)	1c(7)		
(8)	Participant loans	1c(8)		
(9)	Value of interest in common/collective trusts	1c(9)		
(10)	Value of interest in pooled separate accounts	1c(10)		
(11)	Value of interest in master trust investment accounts	1c(11)		
(12)	Value of interest in 103-12 investment entities	1c(12)		
(13)	Value of interest in registered investment companies (e.g., mutual funds)	1c(13)	24,576,513	8,469,416
(14)		1c(14)		
(15)	Other SEE STATEMENT 2	1c(15)		30,524

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

Schedule H (Form 5500) 2019

v. 190130

		ſ		
1 d	Employer-related investments:		(a) Beginning of Year	(b) End of Year
	(1) Employer securities	1d(1)		
	(2) Employer real property	1d(2)		
е	Buildings and other property used in plan operation	1e	1,156,945	1,152,202
f	Total assets (add all amounts in lines 1a through 1e)	1f	54,192,765	22,860,019
	Liabilities			
g	Benefit claims payable	1g		
h	Operating payables	1h	127,419	54,751
i	Acquisition indebtedness	1i		
j	Other liabilities	1j		
k	Total liabilities (add all amounts in lines 1g through 1j)	1k	127,419	54,751
	Net Assets			
I	Net assets (subtract line 1k from line 1f)	11	54,065,346	22,805,268

Part II Income and Expense Statement

Plan income, expenses, and changes in net assets for the year. Include all income and expenses of the plan, including any trust(s) or separately maintained fund(s) and any payments/receipts to/from insurance carriers. Round off amounts to the nearest dollar. MTIAs, CCTs, PSAs, and 103-12 IEs do not complete lines 2a, 2b(1)(E), 2e, 2f, and 2g.

	Income		(a) Amount	(b) Total
а	Contributions:			
	(1) Received or receivable in cash from: (A) Employers	2a(1)(A)	4,789,227	
	(B) Participants	2a(1)(B)		
	(C) Others (including rollovers)	2a(1)(C)		
	(2) Noncash contributions	2a(2)		
	(3) Total contributions. Add lines 2a(1)(A), (B), (C), and line 2a(2)	2a(3)		4,789,227
b	Earnings on investments:			
	(1) Interest:			
	(A) Interest-bearing cash (including money market			
	accounts and certificates of deposit)	2b(1)(A)	344,063	
	(B) U.S. Government securities	2b(1)(B)	873	
	(C) Corporate debt instruments	2b(1)(C)		
	(D) Loans (other than to participants)	2b(1)(D)		
	(E) Participant loans	2b(1)(E)		
	(F) Other	2b(1)(F)		
	(G) Total interest. Add lines 2b(1)(A) through (F)	2b(1)(G)		344,936
	(2) Dividends: (A) Preferred stock	2b(2)(A)		
	(B) Common stock	2b(2)(B)		
	(C) Registered investment company shares (e.g. mutual funds)	2b(2)(C)	370,353	
	(D) Total dividends. Add lines 2b(2)(A), (B), and (C)	2b(2)(D)		370,353
	(3) Rents	2b(3)		113,029
	(4) Net gain (loss) on sale of assets: (A) Aggregate proceeds	2b(4)(A)	2,336	
	(B) Aggregate carrying amount (see instructions)	2b(4)(B)	2,504	
	(C) Subtract line 2b(4)(B) from line 2b(4)(A) and enter result	2b(4)(C)		-168
	(5) Unrealized appreciation (depreciation) of assets: (A) Real estate	2b(5)(A)	86,255	
	(B) Other	2b(5)(B)	135	
	(C) Total unrealized appreciation of assets.			
	Add lines 2b(5)(A) and (B)	2b(5)(C)		86,390

									-
		\rightarrow		a) Am	ount		(b) Tota	al	
	(6) Net investment gain (loss) from common/collective trusts	2b(6)							
	(7) Net investment gain (loss) from pooled separate accounts	2b(7)							
	(8) Net investment gain (loss) from master trust investment accounts	2b(8)							
	(9) Net investment gain (loss) from 103-12 investment entities	2b(9)							
	(10) Net investment gain (loss) from registered investment companies								
	(e.g., mutual funds)	2b(10)						7,58	
C	Other income SEE STATEMENT 3	2c						1,5 1	
d	Total income. Add all income amounts in column (b) and enter total	2d					6,54	2,86	<u> 50</u>
	Expenses								
е	Benefit payment and payments to provide benefits:								
	(1) Directly to participants or beneficiaries, including direct rollovers	2e(1)	3	6,7	77,814				
	(2) To insurance carriers for the provision of benefits	2e(2)							
	(3) Other	2e(3)							
	(4) Total benefit payments. Add lines 2e(1) through (3)	2e(4)				3	6,77	7,81	4
f	Corrective distributions (see instructions)	2f							
g	Certain deemed distributions of participant loans (see instructions)	2g							
h	Interest expense	2h							
i	Administrative expenses: (1) Professional fees	2i(1)		1	72,520				
	(2) Contract administrator fees	2i(2)							
	(3) Investment advisory and management fees	2i(3)			62,446				
	(4) Other SEE STATEMENT 4	2i(4)			90,158				
	(5) Total administrative expenses. Add lines 2i(1) through (4)	2i(5)			_		1,02	5,12	34
j	Total expenses. Add all expense amounts in column (b) and enter total	2j					7,80		
-	Net Income and Reconciliation								
k	Net income (loss). Subtract line 2j from line 2d	2k				-3	1,26	0,07	78
ı	Transfers of assets:								
	(1) To this plan	2l(1)							_
	(2) From this plan	21(2)							
Pa	rt III Accountant's Opinion								
	Complete lines 3a through 3c if the opinion of an independent qualified public acco	ountant is at	tached	to this	Form 5500.				
	Complete line 3d if an opinion is not attached.								
а	The attached opinion of an independent qualified public accountant for this plan is	(see instruc	tions):						
		Adverse	•						
b	Did the accountant perform a limited scope audit pursuant to 29 CFR 2520.103-8	and/or 103-1	2(d)?				Yes	X ı	No.
С	Enter the name and EIN of the accountant (or accounting firm) below:								
	(1) Name: MSPC CPAS & ADVISORS, P.C.		- ((2) EI	N: 22-2	9512	02		
d	The opinion of an independent qualified public accountant is not attached because	se:							
	(1) This form is filed for a CCT, PSA, or MTIA. (2) It will be attached		xt Form	5500	pursuant to	29 CFF	2520.10	04-50.	
Pa	rt IV Compliance Questions								
	CCTs and PSAs do not complete Part IV. MTIAs, 103-12 IEs, and GIAs do not com	plete lines 4	la, 4e, 4	f, 4g,	4h, 4k, 4m, 4	In, or 5			
	103-12 IEs also do not complete lines 4j and 4l. MTIAs also do not complete line 4l		_						
	During the plan year:			Yes	No	A	mount		
а	Was there a failure to transmit to the plan any participant contributions within the t	ime							
	period described in 29 CFR 2510.3-102? Continue to answer "Yes" for any prior ye								
	failures until fully corrected. (See instructions and DOL's Voluntary Fiduciary								
	Correction Program.)		4a		x				
b	Were any loans by the plan or fixed income obligations due the plan in default as o								
	close of the plan year or classified during the year as uncollectible? Disregard								
	participant loans secured by participant's account balance. (Attach Schedule G (Fo	orm							
	5500) Part I if "Yes" is checked.)		4b		x				
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,				•				-

				Yes	No		Amount	
C	Were any leases to which the plan was a party in default or classified during the y	ear as						
	uncollectible? (Attach Schedule G (Form 5500) Part II if "Yes" is checked.)		4c		Х			
d	Were there any nonexempt transactions with any party-in-interest? (Do not include	e						
	transactions reported on line 4a. Attach Schedule G (Form 5500) Part III if "Yes" i	s						
	checked.)		4d		X			
е	Was this plan covered by a fidelity bond?		4e	X			1,000,0	00
f	Did the plan have a loss, whether or not reimbursed by the plan's fidelity bond, th							
	was caused by fraud or dishonesty?		4f		X			
g	Did the plan hold any assets whose current value was neither readily determinable	e on						
	an established market nor set by an independent third party appraiser?		4g		X			
h	Did the plan receive any noncash contributions whose value was neither readily							
	determinable on an established market nor set by an independent third party							
	appraiser?		4h		X			
i	Did the plan have assets held for investment? (Attach schedule(s) of assets if "Ye							
	checked, and see instructions for format requirements.)		4i	Х				
j	Were any plan transactions or series of transactions in excess of 5% of the currer	nt						
	value of plan assets? (Attach schedule of transactions if "Yes" is checked, and se	ee						
	instructions for format requirements.)		4j	Х				
k	Were all the plan assets either distributed to participants or beneficiaries, transfer							
	to another plan, or brought under the control of the PBGC?		4k		Х			
ı	Has the plan failed to provide any benefit when due under the plan?		41		Х			
m	If this is an individual account plan, was there a blackout period? (See instruction	s						
	and 29 CFR 2520.101-3.)		4m					
n	If 4m was answered "Yes," check the "Yes" box if you either provided the require							
	one of the exceptions to providing the notice applied under 29 CFR 2520.101-3		4n					
5 a	Has a resolution to terminate the plan been adopted during the plan year or any p	orior plan year?			∐ Yes	s 🗵 No	•	
	If "Yes," enter the amount of any plan assets that reverted to the employer this ye							
5 b	If, during this plan year, any assets or liabilities were transferred from this plan to $$	another plan(s)	, iden	tify the	e plan(s) to which	assets or liabi	lities
	were transferred. (See instructions.)						1	
	5b(1) Name of plan(s)		5b(2)	EIN(s	3)		5b(3) PN	l(s)
_				<u> </u>		П.	<u> </u>	
	If the plan is a defined benefit plan, is it covered under the PBGC insurance program (See ER					∐ No		
	If "Yes" is checked, enter the My PAA confirmation number from the PBGC premiu	um filing for this	s plan	year	446	<u>5489</u>	(See instr	.)

86450.01.550

SCHEDULE MB (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6059 of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code). OMB No. 1210-0110

2019

This Form is Open to

v. 190130

	File as an attachment to Forr	n 5500 or 5500-S	F.	Publi	ic inspection
For calendar plan year 2019 or fiscal plan year beginn	ing 03/01/2019	, and	ending 02/	/29/202	20 ,
► Round off amounts to nearest dollar.					
➤ Caution: A penalty of \$1,000 will be assessed	ed for late filing of this report unless reaso	onable cause is es	tablished.		
A Name of plan			B Three-digit		
			plan numbe	er (PN)	001
TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENS					
C Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a o	f Form 5500 or 5500-SF		D Employer lo	dentification	Number (EIN)
BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMST			22-622		
E Type of plan: (1) X Mult		Money Purchase (see instructions	3)	
1a Enter the valuation date: Mon	th <u>03</u> Day <u>01</u> Ye	ear <u>2019</u>	-		
b Assets					
			1b(1)		3,357,932
(2) Actuarial value of assets for funding st	andard account		1b(2)		3,357,932
C (1) Accrued liability for plan using immedi	ate gain methods		1c(1)	460	0,740,408
(2) Information for plans using spread gai	n methods:				
(a) Unfunded liability for methods with			1c(2)(a)		
(b) Accrued liability under entry age n	ormal method		1c(2)(b)		
	al method		1c(2)(c)		
(3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost			1c(3)	460	0,740,408
d Information on current liabilities of the plan					
(1) Amount excluded from current liability	attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions)	1d(1)		
(2) "RPA '94" information:					
			1d(2)(a)		7,171,591
	ity due to benefits accruing during the pl	an year			2,822,332
(c) Expected release from "RPA '94"	current liability for the plan year				
(3) Expected plan disbursements for the	olan year		1d(3)	3(<u>6,777,814</u>
Statement by Enrolled Actuary To the best of my knowledge, the information supplied in this	achedule and accompanying schoolules, statements are	ed attachmente. If any ic	acomplete and accum	ata Each areas	shed consention
was applied in accordance with applicable law and regulation	s. In my opinion, each other assumption is reasonable				
and such other assumptions, in combination, offer my best ex	stimate of anticipated experience under the plan.				
HERE				1 '	2/07/2020
Signatu	re of actuary			Date	2,01,2020
FRANK IANNUCCI	To or dollary			20052	241
	t name of actuary		Most re		nent number
SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICE			856-234-		
	m name				uding area code)
115 N. CHURCH STREET					<i>g</i> ,
MOORESTOWN	NJ 08057				
	ss of the firm				
If the actuary has not fully reflected any regulat		ite in completina t	his schedule.		
check the box and see instructions					П
For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the	e Instructions for Form 5500 or 5500-S	F.	S	chedule ME	3 (Form 5500) 2019

	rmation as of beginning of t				<u> </u>	
	of assets (see instructions			(1) Number of par		53,357,932
	rrent liability/participant co			<u> </u>		(2) Current liability
	d participants and beneficia				2,587 629	424,783,188
	nated vested participants		·····		029	141,834,777
	e participants:				_	1 055 264
	vested benefits				-	1,055,264
	ed benefits				100	119,498,362
	active				480 3,696	120,553,626
C If the percent	age resulting from dividing	line 2a by line 2b(4), colu	ımn (2), is less th	an 70%, enter such		687,171,591 7.7600 %
	ade to the plan for the plan				2c	7.7000 %
(a) Date	(b) Amount paid by	(c) Amount paid by	(a) Date	(b) Amount	paid by	(a) Amount paid by
(MM-DD-YYYY)	employer(s)	employees	(MM-DD-YYY			(c) Amount paid by employees
09-01-2019		- Chipioyood	(,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	1) 0p.oy.	5.(0)	
b Enter code to plan's status) c Is the plan ma	plan status: entage for monitoring plan's p indicate plan's status (see p). If code is "N," go to line 5 aking the scheduled progre in critical status or critical a	instructions for attachme ss under any applicable t	d by line 1c(3)) ent of supporting	evidence of	4b	11.60 % C X Yes No Yes X No
	es," enter the reduction in li				,. <u></u>	
	measured as of the valuation				4e	
the plan year If the rehabili	tation plan projects emerge in which it is projected to e tation plan is based on fore expected and check here	nce from critical status o merge. stalling possible insolven	r critical and dec	lining status, enter	4f	2020
5 Actuarial cost m a Attained a	ethod used as the basis for the property of th		standard accour	t computations (che	unit credit)	ply): d
_	ecked, enter period of use of been made in funding me					Yes X No
I If line k is "Ye	es," was the change made pes," and line I is "No," enter	oursuant to Revenue Prod	cedure 2000-40	or other automatic a		Yes No
	ring the change in funding r		oo raining lotte	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		

_									
6 C	hecklist of certain actuarial assumptions:								
а	Interest rate for "RPA '94" current liability		<u>,</u>				6a	3 .	.08 <u>%</u>
				Pre-retirement			Post-retirement		
b	Rates specified in insurance or annuity contr	racts	L	Yes	No X	N/A	Yes	No	X N/A
C	Mortality table code for valuation purposes:								
	(1) Males	6	ic(1)	Α			A		
	(2) Females	I	ic(2)	А			A		
d	Valuation liability interest rate		6d		6.7	⁷ 5 %		6.	. <u>75 %</u>
е	Expense loading	I	6e	41.3 %		N/A	%		X N/A
f		ary scale 6f %							
g		Estimated investment return on actuarial value of assets for year ending on the valuation date						1	L.2 %
h	Estimated investment return on current value	e of assets for year ending	on the v	aluation date		6g 6h		1	L.2 %
7 Ne	ew amortization bases established in the curre	nt plan year:							
	(1) Type of base	(2) Initial b	alance			(3) Am	ortization Charge/	Credit	
	1		9'	76,980				98	,903
8 мі	scellaneous information:				_		_		
а	If a waiver of a funding deficiency has been a	pproved for this plan year,	enter th	е					
	date (MM-DD-YYYY) of the ruling letter granting	ng the approval				8a			
b	(1) Is the plan required to provide a projection	on of expected benefit pay	ments?	(See the instructi	ions.) If	"Yes,"	_		_
	attach a schedule						🛚 🗷 Y	es	∐ No
b	(2) Is the plan required to provide a Schedu	le of Active Participant Dat	ta? (See	the instructions.)	If "Yes,	" attach	· _		_
	a schedule							es	∐ No
C	Are any of the plan's amortization bases oper	ating under an extension o	of time u	nder section 412	(e) (as in	effect	_		_
	prior to 2008) or section 431(d) of the Code?						<u> Y</u>	es	X No
d	If line c is "Yes," provide the following addition	nal information:							
	(1) Was an extension granted automatic app	roval under section 431(d)	(1) of the	Code?			📙 Ү	es	No_
	(2) If line $8d(1)$ is "Yes," enter the number of					8d(2)			
	(3) Was an extension approved by the Intern	al Revenue Service under	section 4	112(e) (as in effec	:t				_
	prior to 2008) or 431(d)(2) of the Code?						Ц Ү	es	No_
	(4) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter number of year	rs by which the amortization	on period	l was extended (r	not				
	including the number of years in line (2))					8d(4)			
	(5) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter the date of the	ruling letter approving the	extension	on	L	8d(5)			
	(6) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," is the amortization b	-	-						
	applicable under section 6621(b) of the C						Ц Ү	es	No_
е	If box 5h is checked or line 8c is "Yes," enter			•					
	contribution for the year and the minimum that		ed withou	ut using the					
	shortfall method or extending the amortizatio				<u></u>	<u>8e</u>			
	nding standard account statement for this pla	n year:							
	narges to funding standard account:				г	_	200 2	20 (772
_						<u>9a</u>	280,3		
	Employer's normal cost for plan year as of va	luation date		Outstandi		<u>9b</u>	2,3	40,	/15
C	Amortization charges as of valuation date:			Outstandi	ng balai	ice			
	(1) All bases except funding waivers and cer			200	217	076	25 2	n <i>c</i> 1	120
	amortization period has been extended	T T	9c(1)	409,	347,	0/0	35,2	υ ο, .	LJJ
			9c(2)	+			1		
	(3) Certain bases for which the amortization	'							
~ I	extended		9c(3)		1		21 4	10 1	<u> </u>
u	Interest as applicable on lines 9a, 9b, and 9c				├	9d	21,4		
-	Total charges. Add lines 9a through 9d				L	<u>9e</u>	339,3	<i>U & , 4</i>	5 / /

			_		
	Credits to funding standard account:		Г		
Ť	Prior year credit balance, if any			9f	1 500 005
g	Employer contributions. Total from column (b) of line 3	<u>.</u>		9g	4,789,227
		Outstanding balar			
h	Amortization credits as of valuation date	9h	82,285	,672	15,409,337
i	Interest as applicable to end of plan year on lines 9f, 9g, and 9h			9i	1,201,766
j	Full funding limitation (FFL) and credits:				
-	(1) ERISA FFL (accrued liability FFL)	9i(1)	409,709	,191	
	(2) "RPA '94" override (90% current liability FFL)		567,636		
	(3) FFL credit			9j(3)	
k	(1) Waived funding deficiency			9k(1)	
	(2) Other credits			9k(2)	
- 1	Total credits. Add lines 9f through 9i, 9j(3), 9k(1), and 9k(2)			91	21,400,330
n				9m	
n	Funding deficiency: If line 9e is greater than line 9l, enter the difference)		9n	317,901,947
			•		
9 o	Current year's accumulated reconciliation account:				
	(1) Due to waived funding deficiency accumulated prior to the 2019 pl	lan year	[90(1)	
	(2) Due to amortization bases extended and amortized using the inter-	est rate unde	er —		
	section 6621(b) of the Code:				
	(a) Reconciliation outstanding balance as of valuation date		<u></u>	9o(2)(a)	
	(b) Reconciliation amount (line 9c(3) balance minus line 9c(2)(a))			9o(2)(b)	
	(3) Total as of valuation date			90(3)	
10	Contribution necessary to avoid an accumulated funding deficiency. (S			10	31 <u>7</u> ,901, <u>94</u> 7
11	Has a change been made in the actuarial assumptions for the current r			<u> </u>	Yes X No

SCHEDULE R (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration Retirement Plan Information

medule is required to be filed under sections 104 and 4065 of the

This schedule is required to be filed under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

2019

OMB No. 1210-0110

► File as an attachment to Form 5500.

This Form is Open to Public Inspection.

	ension benefit duaranty Corporation				
For	calendar plan year 2019 or fiscal plan year beginning 03/01/2019 and ending		<u> 29/2020</u>		
A١	Name of plan	B Three-dig	it		
	AMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND	_	ber (PN)	0	01
C F	Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500	D Employer	dentification	Number	r (EIN)
	ARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND		220288		. (,
	ert I Distributions				
	references to distributions relate only to payments of benefits during the plan year.				
7 1	Total value of distributions paid in property other than in cash or the forms of property specified				
•	in the leading the second				0
2	in the instructions				<u> </u>
2	Enter the EIN(s) of payor(s) who paid benefits on behalf of the plan to participants or beneficiaries during	ig the year (ii n	iore than two,	enter E	IINS
	of the two payors who paid the greatest dollar amounts of benefits):				
	EIN(s):				
_	Profit-sharing plans, ESOPs, and stock bonus plans, skip line 3.				
3	Number of participants (living or deceased) whose benefits were distributed in a single sum, during				_
	the plan year	3			0
Pa	IT II Funding Information (If the plan is not subject to the minimum funding requirements of	f section 412 c	of the Internal F	Revenue	3
	Code or ERISA section 302, skip this Part.)				
4	Is the plan administrator making an election under Code section 412(d)(2) or ERISA section 302(d)(2)?		∐ Yes X	No	∐ N/A
	If the plan is a defined benefit plan, go to line 8.				
5	If a waiver of the minimum funding standard for a prior year is being amortized in this				
	plan year, see instructions and enter the date of the ruling letter granting the waiver.	e: Month	Day	Year	
	If you completed line 5, complete lines 3, 9, and 10 of Schedule MB and do not complete the remaining	ainder of this	schedule.	_	
6	a Enter the minimum required contribution for this plan year (include any prior year accumulated				
	funding deficiency not waived)	6a			
	b Enter the amount contributed by the employer to the plan for this plan year	6b			
	C Subtract the amount in line 6b from the amount in line 6a. Enter the result (enter a minus sign to				
		60			
		<u> 6c </u>			
7	If you completed line 6c, skip lines 8 and 9.		ПиП		
•	Will the minimum funding amount reported on line 6c be met by the funding deadline?		∐ Yes ∐	No	∐ N/A
0					
8	If a change in actuarial cost method was made for this plan year pursuant to a revenue procedure or ot	her			
	authority providing automatic approval for the change or a class ruling letter, does the plan sponsor or				.
-	plan administrator agree with the change?		Yes	No	X N/A
_	rt III Amendments				
9	If this is a defined benefit pension plan, were any amendments adopted during this plan				
	year that increased or decreased the value of benefits? If yes, check the appropriate				
	box. If no, check the "No" box			oth	X No
Pa	IF IV ESOPs (see instructions). If this is not a plan described under section 409(a) or 4975(e)(7) of	f the Internal R	evenue Code,		
	skip this Part.				
10	Were unallocated employer securities or proceeds from the sale of unallocated securities used to repay	any exempt l	oan? Y	'es	No
11				'es	No
	b If the ESOP has an outstanding exempt loan with the employer as lender, is such loan part of a "ba	ck-to-back" lo			_
	(See instructions for definition of "back-to-back" loan.)			'es	No
12	Does the ESOP hold any stock that is not readily tradable on an established securities market?			'es	No
	Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.	9	chedule R (Fo		
. 01	r aportrong mountain not troube, see the mondottens for 1 of 11 octob.	•	oneddie n (FU		190130

	(1) Contribution rate (in dollars and cents)
	(2) Base unit measure: Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):
а	Name of contributing employer
b	EIN C Dollar amount contributed by employer
d	Date collective bargaining agreement expires (If employer contributes under more than one collective bargaining agreement, check box
	and see instructions regarding required attachment. Otherwise, enter the applicable date.) Month Day Year
е	Contribution rate information (If more than one rate applies, check this box and see instructions regarding required attachment.
	Otherwise, complete lines 13e(1) and 13e(2).)
	(1) Contribution rate (in <u>d</u> ollars and ce <u>nt</u> s)
	(2) Base unit measure: Hourly Weekly Unit of production Other (specify):
18532	11-21-19
	29
	86450.01.550 2019.05010 BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTE 8645

b Provide the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt:	
a The current year b The plan year immediately preceding the current plan year C The second preceding plan year 14b C The second preceding plan year 15 Enter the ratio of the number of participants under the plan on whose behalf no employer had an obligation to make an employer contribution during the current plan year to: a The corresponding number for the plan year immediately preceding the current plan year 5 The corresponding number for the second preceding plan year 15 Information with respect to any employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year a Enter the number of employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 17 If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans 18 If any liabilities to participants and beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock 10 0 0 % Investment-Grade Debt: % High-Yield Debt: % Real Estate: % Othe Deposition of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: % Provide the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: % Real Estate: % Othe Deposition measure was used to calculate line 19(b)? 15-18 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 y	
b The plan year immediately preceding the current plan year	
b The plan year immediately preceding the current plan year	2,772
C The second preceding plan year 15 Enter the ratio of the number of participants under the plan on whose behalf no employer had an obligation to make an employer contribution during the current plan year to: a The corresponding number for the plan year immediately preceding the current plan year b The corresponding number for the second preceding plan year 15a b The corresponding number for the second preceding plan year 15b 16 Information with respect to any employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 17 If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans 18 If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock1 0 0 0 0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	2,761
make an employer contribution during the current plan year to: a The corresponding number for the plan year immediately preceding the current plan year b The corresponding number for the second preceding plan year 15b 16 Information with respect to any employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrawn employers 16a b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal llability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 16b 17 If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans 18 If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	2,835
a The corresponding number for the plan year immediately preceding the current plan year b The corresponding number for the second preceding plan year 16 Information with respect to any employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 17 If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans 18 If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock1 0 0 0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	
b The corresponding number for the second preceding plan year	
Information with respect to any employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 16b 17 If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans 18 If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	1.00
Information with respect to any employers who withdrew from the plan during the preceding plan year: a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 16b 17 If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans 18 If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	.98
a Enter the number of employers who withdrew during the preceding plan year b If line 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 17 If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans 18 If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock 100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	
16b 16a is greater than 0, enter the aggregate amount of withdrawal liability assessed or estimated to be assessed against such withdrawn employers 16b 17 17 18 18 18 18 18 18	0
to be assessed against such withdrawn employers	
If assets and liabilities from another plan have been transferred to or merged with this plan during the plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock:100.0% Investment-Grade Debt:% High-Yield Debt:% Real Estate:% Other of the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: 0.3 years	
check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment. Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock 100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	
Part VI Additional Information for Single-Employer and Multiemployer Defined Benefit Pension Plans If any liabilities to participants or their beneficiaries under the plan as of the end of the plan year consist (in whole or in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock100⋅0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	П
in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock:100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt: % High-Yield Debt: % Real Estate: % Other of the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: 0.3 years 3.6 years 6.9 years 9.12 years 12.15 years 15.18 years 18.21 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 15.18 years 18.21 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 3.6 years 3.6 years 3.6 years 9.12 years 10.15 years 15.18 years 18.21 years 21 years	
in part) of liabilities to such participants and beneficiaries under two or more pension plans as of immediately before such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock: 100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt: % High-Yield Debt: % Real Estate: % Other of the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: 0.3 years 3.6 years 6.9 years 9.12 years 12.15 years 15.18 years 18.21 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 15.18 years 18.21 years 21 years 21 years 3.6 years 3.6 years 6.9 years 9.12 years 10.15 years 15.18 years 18.21 years 21 years 21 years	
such plan year, check box and see instructions regarding supplemental information to be included as an attachment 19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock 1 0 0 • 0 % Investment-Grade Debt: % High-Yield Debt: % Real Estate: % Other b Provide the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: 0-3 years 3-6 years 6-9 years 9-12 years 12-15 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 21 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 21 years 18-21 years 21 years 3-16 years 3-16 years 3-16 years 3-16 years 3-16 years	
19 If the total number of participants is 1,000 or more, complete lines (a) through (c) a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock100.0 % Investment-Grade Debt: % High-Yield Debt: % Real Estate: % Other b Provide the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: 0-3 years	П
a Enter the percentage of plan assets held as: Stock1 00.0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	
Stock1 0 0 0 % Investment-Grade Debt:	
b Provide the average duration of the combined investment-grade and high-yield debt: 0-3 years 3-6 years 6-9 years 9-12 years 12-15 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years What duration measure was used to calculate line 19(b)? Effective duration Macaulay duration Modified duration Other (specify): PBGC missed contribution reporting requirements. If this is a multiemployer plan or a single-employer plan that is not covered by PBGC, sl Is the amount of unpaid minimum required contributions for all years from Schedule SB (Form 5500) line 40 greater than zero? If line 20a is "Yes," has PBGC been notified as required by ERISA sections 4043(c)(5) and/or 303(k)(4)? Check the applicable box:	: %
O-3 years 3-6 years 6-9 years 9-12 years 12-15 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 21 years 3-6 years 3-6 years 6-9 years 9-12 years 12-15 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 21 years 3-6 years 6-9 years 6-9 years 7-15-18 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 21 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 15-18 years 15-18 years 16-9 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 22 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 22 years 15-18 years 18-21 years 21 years 21 years 21 years 22 years 21 years 22 year	
C What duration measure was used to calculate line 19(b)? Effective duration Macaulay duration Modified duration Other (specify): 20 PBGC missed contribution reporting requirements. If this is a multiemployer plan or a single-employer plan that is not covered by PBGC, sl a Is the amount of unpaid minimum required contributions for all years from Schedule SB (Form 5500) line 40 greater than zero? b If line 20a is "Yes," has PBGC been notified as required by ERISA sections 4043(c)(5) and/or 303(k)(4)? Check the applicable box:	ars or more
Effective duration Macaulay duration Modified duration Other (specify): 20 PBGC missed contribution reporting requirements. If this is a multiemployer plan or a single-employer plan that is not covered by PBGC, sl a Is the amount of unpaid minimum required contributions for all years from Schedule SB (Form 5500) line 40 greater than zero? b If line 20a is "Yes," has PBGC been notified as required by ERISA sections 4043(c)(5) and/or 303(k)(4)? Check the applicable box:	
PBGC missed contribution reporting requirements. If this is a multiemployer plan or a single-employer plan that is not covered by PBGC, sl a Is the amount of unpaid minimum required contributions for all years from Schedule SB (Form 5500) line 40 greater than zero? b If line 20a is "Yes," has PBGC been notified as required by ERISA sections 4043(c)(5) and/or 303(k)(4)? Check the applicable box:	
a Is the amount of unpaid minimum required contributions for all years from Schedule SB (Form 5500) line 40 greater than zero? b If line 20a is "Yes," has PBGC been notified as required by ERISA sections 4043(c)(5) and/or 303(k)(4)? Check the applicable box:	
b If line 20a is "Yes," has PBGC been notified as required by ERISA sections 4043(c)(5) and/or 303(k)(4)? Check the applicable box:	p line 20.
b If line 20a is "Yes," has PBGC been notified as required by ERISA sections 4043(c)(5) and/or 303(k)(4)? Check the applicable box:	Yes No
П	
Yes.	
No. Reporting was waived under 29 CFR 4043.25(c)(2) because contributions equal to or exceeding the unpaid minimum requi	ad
contribution were made by the 30th day after the due date.	su
	aud to or
No. The 30-day period referenced in 29 CFR 4043.25(c)(2) has not yet ended, and the sponsor intends to make a contribution exceeding the unpaid minimum required contribution by the 30th day after the due date.	Juai to or
No. Other. Provide explanation	

OTHER RECEIVA	BLES	STATEMENT 1
	BEGINNING	ENDING
NDS FUND	43,639. 31,044.	10,773. 64,528.
B(3)	74,683.	75,301.
OTHER GENERAL INV	ESTMENTS	STATEMENT 2
	BEGINNING	ENDING
	0.	30,524.
C(15)	0.	30,524.
	NDS FUND B(3) OTHER GENERAL INV	NDS

SCHEDULE H	OTHER INCOME	STATEMENT 3
DESCRIPTION		AMOUNT
INTEREST AND FEES OTHER INCOME		186,561. 14,951.
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LIN	IE 2C	201,512.
SCHEDULE H	OTHER ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES	STATEMENT 4
DESCRIPTION		AMOUNT
CUSTODIAN FEES SALARIES PAYROLL TAXES EMPLOYEE BENEFITS COMPUTER FEES INSURANCE OFFICE EXPENSE MEETINGS AND SEMINARS DEPRECIATION BUILDING EXPENSES OTHER ADMINISTRATIVE EXP	ENSES	2,143. 164,820. 14,233. 96,263. 31,693. 172,140. 42,143. 7,711. 90,998. 131,186. 36,828.
TOTAL TO SCHEDULE H, LIN	E 2I(4)	790,158.



INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

To the Board of Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Union, New Jersey

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund, which comprise the statements of net assets available for benefits as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, and the related statements of changes in net assets available for benefits for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditor's Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits. We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the Plan's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Plan's internal control. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.



Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, information regarding the Plan's net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2020, and the changes therein for the year then ended, and its financial status as of February 28, 2019, and changes therein for the year then ended in accordance accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Emphasis of Matter

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming the Plan will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 2 to the financial statements, the Board of Trustees of the Plan subsequently applied for PBGC funding, which indicates that the Plan is not a going concern. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might be necessary upon termination. Our opinion is not modified with respect to that matter.

Report on Supplementary Information

Our audits were conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a whole. The supplemental Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year), and Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements, but are supplementary information required by the Department of Labor's (DOL) Rules and Regulations for Reporting and Disclosure under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974. Such information is the responsibility of the Plan's management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audits of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial statements as a whole.

MSPC

Certified Public Accountants and Advisors, A Professional Corporation

MSPC

Cranford, New Jersey December 4, 2020

SCHEDULE B ATTACHMENT LINE #7 TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN E.I.N. 22-6220288 PLAN NUMBER 001 AMORTIZATION RECORD IN SUPPORT OF FUNDING STANDARD ACCOUNT FOR 2019

	DATE OF FIRST	YEARS	OUTSTANDING BALANCE	AMORTIZATION CHARGE OR
AMORTIZATION CHARGES	CHARGE OR CREDIT	REMAINING	BEGINNING OF YEAR	CREDIT
Plan Change	02/28/1990	2	3,535,788	1,825,613
Assumption Change	02/28/1990	2	1,443,959	745,551
Plan Change	02/28/1993	5	4,252,445	965,057
Plan Change	02/28/1995	7	2,741,198	472,331
Plan Change	02/28/1996	8	4,412,705	685,567
Assumption Change	02/28/1996	8	722,970	112,322
Plan Change	02/28/1997	9	6,123,280	871,073
Assumption Change	02/28/1997	9	1,012,806	144,078
Plan Change	02/28/1998	10	9,472,204	1,248,792
Assumption Change	02/28/1999	11	659,611	81,378
Plan Change	02/28/1999	11	11,228,935	1,385,353
Plan Change	02/28/2000	12	9.299.922	1,082,274
Assumption Change	02/28/2001	13	4,837,477	534,552
Plan Change	02/28/2001	13	5,684,310	628,128
Plan Change	02/28/2005	17	11,168,197	1,053,092
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2005	2	2,382,202	1,229,988
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2006	3	1,040,613	369,759
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2007	4	2.085.322	573,466
Assumption Change	02/28/2007	19	917,176	81,576
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2008	5	5,214,163	1,183,311
Assumption Change	02/28/2009	6	14,889,133	2,903,616
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2009	6	36,453,867	7,109,079
Assumption Change	02/28/2010	7	26,365,209	4,542,945
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2011	8	1.042.504	161,966
Assumption Change	02/28/2011	8	2,927,255	454,784
Assumption Change	02/28/2012	9	357.725	50,889
Assumption Change	02/28/2015	11	29,589,985	3,650,619
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2016	12	3,356,607	390,623
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2017	13	5,153,329	569,454
Actuarial Loss	02/28/2019	15	976,980	98,903
Total Charges	7244	, .	209.347.876	35,206,139
AMORTIZATION CREDITS			200,047,070	55,200,108
	02/28/1991	2	1,462,461	755,104
Assumption Change	02/28/1991	2	373,935	193,071
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2004	15	4,363,697	441,754
Plan Change	02/28/2009	5	23,063,389	5,234,045
Plan Change	02/28/2010	6	2,278,059	444.258
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2010	6	13,984,210	2,727,141
Plan Change	02/28/2011	7	617.793	108,451
Plan Change	02/28/2012	8	1.065,218	165,494
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2013	9	475,035	67,577
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2014	10	7,943,073	1,047,195
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2015	11	5,758,971	710.504
Actuarial Gain	02/28/2016	7	19,635,133	3.383.297
Assumption Change	02/28/2018	14	1.254,700	133,444
Total Credits	3223,2310		82,285,672	15,409,337

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN: 22-6220288

PN: 001

Rehabilitation Plan Update for the Plan Year Ending 2/28/2012



Table of Contents

1.	Introduction	2
	Adopting a Schedule	
	a. Duration of Schedules	
	Updates to Schedules	
	Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status	
	Schedules	
	a. Preferred Schedule:	
	b. Default	



1. Introduction

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan (the "Plan") has been determined by the Plan's actuary to be in "critical" status [as defined in Section 432 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "IRC")] as of March 1, 2008. As of that date, a Rehabilitation Plan ("RP") was developed with benefit cuts and contribution rate increases which, at the time, were enough for the Plan to emerge into the "Green" zone by the end of the Rehabilitation Period. Due to a severe downturn in the economy our funding percentage dropped significantly as of March 1, 2009. However, the Board elected to temporarily freeze the Plan's Zone Status (and extend the rehabilitation period) under WRERA. Therefore, no update to our original RP was required in 2009. As of March 1, 2011, the Plan was not expected to emerge from the critical zone by the end of the rehabilitation period. Therefore, an RP Update must be prepared for the 2011 Plan Year.

The Rehabilitation Period for the Plan is the 13-year period beginning March 1, 2008. If the Plan emerges from critical status before the end of the 13-year period, the Rehabilitation Period ends with the Plan Year preceding the Plan Year for which the Plan's actuary certifies that the Plan is no longer in critical status.

Date Summary

Initial Critical Zone Certification: March 1, 2008

Adoption Period: 3/1/2008 – 2/28/2011 Rehabilitation Period: 3/1/2011 – 2/28/2024

Adopting a Schedule

Typically, with respect to each Collective Bargaining Agreement ("CBA") that was in effect on the adoption date and after the bargaining parties received a copy of the original RP, the bargaining parties shall agree to adopt one of the schedules (Default or Preferred). If the bargaining parties fail to adopt a Schedule, then the Plan Sponsor shall implement the Default Schedule, and such Default Schedule shall take effect on the earlier of (i) the date the Secretary of Labor certifies that the parties are at an impasse, or (ii) the date which is 180 days after the date on which the CBA open on 3/1/2008 expires.

a. Duration of Schedules

Once a Schedule described above takes effect, it shall remain in effect for the duration of the CBA and relied upon by the bargaining parties. When a CBA comes up for negotiation, it needs to be negotiated pursuant to the most recent update of this Rehabilitation Plan and the schedules within.



3. Updates to Schedules

The Plan Sponsor shall annually update the schedules and shall file the update with the Plan's annual report under Section 104 of ERISA. The annual update shall reflect updated projections of assets, liabilities and funding standard account credit balances provided by the Plan's actuaries, as well as a projection by the Plan's actuary as to whether or not the Plan is projected to emerge from critical status by the end of the Rehabilitation Period. Such update shall be adopted by the Plan Sponsor prior to the end of each critical year following the first critical year (2008). The updated schedules shall include additional actions, including updated contribution and benefit schedules, that the Plan Sponsor deems reasonable, and may be expected to enable the Plan to emerge from critical status by the end of the Rehabilitation Period.

4. Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status

The severe economic downturn of the past few years has created a tremendous funding burden related to the loss in asset value and reduction in employment (and future contributions). As a result, the plan sponsor determined that, based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and upon exhaustion of all reasonable measures, the plan can not reasonably be expected to emerge from critical status by the end of the rehabilitation period. The preferred schedule studied by the Trustees required annual contribution increases of \$1.90 per hour for the Rehabilitation Period and was rejected as unreasonable.

After reviewing the options, the Trustees believed that such required contribution increases would cause employers to withdraw from the Plan leading to insolvency, financial assistance from the PBGC, and benefit cuts.

Next the Trustees considered reasonable measures to emerge from critical status at a later time. Initially, Trustees considered emerging from the Red Zone in 20 years. The preferred schedule studied by the Trustees required annual contribution increases of \$1.40 per hour though 2030 and was rejected as unreasonable.

Based upon the above, the Trustees have selected the "preferred" schedule described in Section 5 below as permitted by IRC §432(e)(3)(A)(ii), also known as a "safety valve" schedule, which is intended to forestall insolvency.

Note that further cuts to adjustable benefits do not decrease the required contributions materially, nor do they materially forestall insolvency.



5. Schedules

a. Preferred Schedule:

Original benefit changes effective 6/1/2008:

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

Original schedule of contribution rate increases1:

Increase			
in Plan			Contribution
Year	Ar	ticipated	Rate
Beg. 3/1		Rate	Increase
2007	\$	8.20	
2008	\$	8.61	5.000%
2009	\$	9.02	4.762%
2010	\$	9.43	4.545%
2011	\$	9.84	4.348%
2012	\$	10.25	4.167%
2013	\$	10.66	4.000%
2014	\$	11.07	3.846%
2015	\$	11.48	3.704%
2016	\$	11.89	3.571%
2017	\$	12.30	3.448%
2018	\$	12.71	3.333%

¹ The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41¢ per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5.000%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05.



2011 Update to Preferred Schedule

Additional Benefit Changes:

- As of December 1, 2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- Effective 5/1/2011 the eligibility requirements for early pension will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."

2012 Update to Preferred Schedule

Additional Benefit Change: Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

Additional Contribution Increases: No further contribution increases have been negotiated or agreed upon.



b. Default

- The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- 4. The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

Schedule of contribution rate increases2:

Increase		
in Plan		Contribution
Year	Anticipated	Rate
Beg. 3/1	Rate	Increase
2010	\$9,43	
2011	\$11.43	21.121%
2012	\$13.43	17.498%
2013	\$15.43	14.892%
2014	\$17.43	12.962%
2015	\$19.43	11.475%
2016	\$21.43	10.293%
2017	\$23.43	9.333%
2018	\$25.43	8.536%
2019	\$27.43	7.865%
2020	\$29.43	7.291%
2021	\$31.43	6.796%
2022	\$33.43	6.363%
2023	\$35.43	5.983%
2024	\$37.43	5.645%

² The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased \$2.00 per hour each year and that other contracts are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$9.43 to \$11.43, an increase of 21.121%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.21121.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 001 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 29, 2020

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a)	(b) <u>Identity of Issue,</u> Borrower,	Description of Including M			(d)	(e)
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Inter Par or Ma	est, Collat	teral	Cost	Current Value
	Similar 1 arty	I al Ul Ma	turity var	uc	Cost	value
	arket Funds:				e 3.135.23	
* First An	nerican US Treasury Money	Var Rt		N/A	\$ 8,567,048	8 \$ 8,567,04
U.S. Gove	ernment Securities:					
FHLMC		48	9.500%	08/01/21	5.	3 4
FHLMC	GD	1,156	6.000%	04/01/28	1,190	1,29
FNMA		856	7.000%	05/01/28	933	3 97
FNMA		1,289	6.500%	12/01/28	1,30	3 1,45
FNMA		994	6.500%	05/01/26		
FNMA		581		11/01/27	66	
FNM		1,454		07/01/28	1,503	
GNMA	II	1,527		04/20/24	1,586	
GNMA		589	7.000%	02/15/31	649	
GNMA		152		03/15/31		1 16
GNMA		25	7.500%	11/15/22	2:	52
Total U	S. Government Securities				8,93	7 9,41
Mutual F						
	ck Inflation Protected Bond	25,812			273,833	
	Inflation Protected Bond	17,810			180,77	
	Real Return Fund	45,942			502,78	
	rd Short Term Inflation	41,261			1,008,70	
	rd Short Term Fed Adm	197,834			2,104,632	
Vanguar	rd S T Treasury Fd Ad	399,023			4,231,99	4,285,51
Total M	lutual Funds				8,302,729	8,469,41
Total In	vestments				16,878,71	4 17,045,87
Interest B	Bearing Cash				3,810,81	3,810,81
Total A	ssets Held For Investments	Purposes			\$ 20,689,52	<u>\$ 20,856,68</u>

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest

See Independent Auditors' Report.

SECTION 2 PLAN DESCRIPTION (CONT'D)

CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

Table 3. depicts the active participants as of 3/1/2019.

TABLE 3.
CENSUS OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS

	Years of Pension Service to 2/28/2019									
Age Group	0-4	5-9	10-14	15-19	20-24	25-29	30-34	35-39	40 and Over	Tota
20-24	8								4-4-	8
25-29	18	5								23
30-34	18	4	1.							23
35-39	31	9	1							41
40-44*	30	6	3	2	- 4					41
45-49	15	8	12	8	3	1				47
50-54	14	12	14	11	10	10	13			84
55-59	14	11	26	13	11	8	24	3		110
60-64	14	12	12	13	13	10	9		1 1	83
65-69	2		8		1	3	1			15
70-74	1			1	2				1	5
Total	165	67	77	48	40	32	47	3	1	480

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION

IN GENERAL

The plan is funded through employer contributions and investment yield on the plan funds.

Coverage is afforded participants working in the Teamster Local 641 jurisdiction for employers with collective bargaining agreements providing for contributions to the plan.

PLAN PROVISIONS

A summary of the major plan provisions in effect as of 3/1/2019 is contained in Table 1.

TABLE 1. PLAN PROVISIONS

Years Of Pension Service Earned
Credit for service shall be at the rate of one-quarter of a year for each 250 hours of pension service in covered employment

Vesting Service:				
Time Period	Years Of Vesting Service Earned			
Future	one year for each year in which at least 1,000 hours of vesting service			

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION (CONT'D)

Type Of Benefit	Age Requirement	Service Requirement
Participation	None	Participation starts on the earlier of: (a) January 1 following completion of 250 hours of covered employment in a credit year; and (b) January 1 nearest the completion of any year in which 1,000 hours of vesting service are earned
Normal Pension	65	five years of continuous plan participation
Early Pension	57	Fifteen years of pension service with Local 641
Disability Pension	at least age 47 with 15 years of service Or under age 47 with 20 years of service and under age 57	recently worked at least 20 days in 12 months preceding disability, fifteen years of pension service, and receiving Social Security disability benefit. If under age 47 must have twenty years of pension service
Pre-Pension Surviving Spouse Pension	None	One hour of pension service after 8/22/1984 and married for at least one continuous year prior to participant's death
Vesting	None	five years of vesting service or attainment of normal retirement age

Benefits Under Current Plan:				
Туре	Amount	Duration		
Normal Pension	\$135 per year of service prior to 1990 plus 2.12% of contributions for 1990 through 5/31/2008 plus 1% of contributions for 6/1/2008 through 12/31/2011 plus 1% of annual contributions (up to \$8,000) for years after 2011	Life only payable 13 times a year for benefits accrued through 5/31/2008 and 12 times a year for benefits accrued thereafter		

SECTION 2. PLAN DESCRIPTION (CONT'D)

TABLE 1. (CONT'D) PLAN PROVISIONS

Benefits Under Current Pla	n (Cont'd):				
Туре	Amount	Duration			
Early Pension	same as normal but reduced 1/2 of 1% for each month prior to age 62, with the following exceptions: 1) if the participant's age plus pension service on the early retirement date is greater than or equal to 90 the reduction will be 1/4 of 1% for each month prior to age 62	Life only			
Disability Pension	Same as regular but no more than \$450 per month	to death, age 65, or recovery, whichever is earliest			
Surviving Spouse Pension	married couple benefit	life of spouse			

Options At Normal And Early Pension Age:					
Туре	Amount	Duration			
Married Couple	Reduction factor for 50% J&S is 95% +/- 0.200% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 75% J&S is 92.75% +/- 0.275% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant. Reduction factor for 100% J&S is 90.5% +/- 0.350% for each year spouse is older / younger than participant.	life of both pensioner and spouse Joint & Survivor benefit includes Pop-Up to Single Life Benefit IF spouse predeceases pensioner			

Form 5500

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Annual Return/Report of Employee Benefit Plan

This form is required to be filed for employee benefit plans under sections 104 and 4065 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and sections 6057(b) and 6058(a) of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

➤ Complete all entries in accordance with the instructions to the Form 5500. OMB Nos. 1210 - 0110 1210 - 0089

2019

This Form is Open to Public Inspection

Part I Annual Report Identification	Information			
For calendar plan year 2019 or fiscal plan year be	ginning 03/01	/2019 and endi	ing 02/29/2020	
This return/report is for: a multiemploye a single-employ the first return/report is: an amended re If the plan is a collectively-bargained plan, check h	ver plan report turn/report	participating employer info a DFE (specify) the final return/report a short plan year return/re	Filers checking this box must attace primation in accordance with the formation in accordance with	
Check box if filing under: X Form 5558 special extension	on (enter description)	automatic extension	the DFVC program	
Part II Basic Plan Information - enter	all requested informatio	n	dt. There digit	
1a Name of plan FEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION	FUND		1b Three-digit plan number (PN)	001
			1c Effective date of plan 03/01/1974	
Plan sponsor's name (employer, if for a single-employer Mailing address (include room, apt., suite no. and stree			2b Employer Identification No. 22-6220288	umber (EIN)
City or town, state or province, country, and ZIP or fore BOARD OF TRUSTEES TEAMSTERS			2c Plan Sponsor's telephone 908-687-4488	number
			2d Business code (see instru 484110	ctions)
714 RAHWAY AVENUE				
UNION	07083-6634			
Caution: A penalty for the late or incomplete filing of	of this return/report w	ill be assessed unless rea	asonable cause is established.	
Inder penalties of perjury and other penalties set forth in the instructions is the electronic version of this return/report, and to the best of my know			panying schedules, statements and attachmen	ts, as well
SIGN Milliam Cum	12/14/20	WILLIAM CUN		
Signature of plan administrator	Date	Enter name of individu	al signing as plan administrator	
SIGN				
Signature of employer/plan sponsor	Date	Enter name of individu	ual signing as employer or plan spo	onsor
SIGN				
HERE				

For Paperwork Reduction Act Notice, see the Instructions for Form 5500.

Form 5500 (2019) v. 190130

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN (CONTID)

Explanation of Why Plan is not Expected to Emerge from Critical Status

The severe economic downturn of the past few years has created a tremendous funding burden related to the loss in asset value and reduction in employment (and future contributions). As a result, the plan sponsor determined that, based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and upon exhaustion of all reasonable measures, the plan cannot reasonably be expected to emerge from critical status by the end of the rehabilitation period.

After reviewing the options, the Trustees believed that such required contribution increases would cause employers to withdraw from the Plan leading to insolvency, financial assistance from the PBGC, and benefit cuts.

Based upon the above, the Trustees have selected the schedule of benefits described above as permitted by IRC §432(e)(3)(A)(ii), also known as a "Reasonable Measures" schedule, which is intended to forestall insolvency.

HISTORICAL DATA - REHABILITATION PLAN

The Plan is in the Critical and Declining Zone as of February 28, 2019 because it is projected to go insolvent within the next 20 years. The Rehabilitation Plan effective 6/1/2008 adopted by the Trustees and the updates to the Rehabilitation Plan is detailed below.

Date Summary

Initial Critical Zone Certification: March 1, 2008 Adoption Period: 3/1/2008 – 2/28/2011 Rehabilitation Period: 3/1/2011 – 2/28/2024

Original Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. The amount of monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The schedule of contribution increases assumes the Master Freight contract is increased 41ϕ per hour each year and that other contract are increased ratably. The first increase for Master Freight is from \$8.20 to \$8.61, an increase of 5%. Therefore, a contract at \$1.00 would need to increase to \$1.05.

Updates to the Rehabilitation Plan

Benefit Changes:

- 1. As of December 1, 2009, the Trustees have decided to reinstate the limit on benefits that had previously been lifted as of January 1, 2005. This means that all increases in your employer's hourly contribution rate effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward your monthly retirement pension.
- 2. Effective 5/1/2011 the eligibility requirements for early and disability pensions will require 15 years of pension service with Local 641. This also applies to the "Rule of 90."
- 3. Future yearly accruals after 1/1/2012 will capped at \$80 per year.

SECTION 4 ACTUARIAL STATUS (CONT'D)

ASSUMPTIONS

We suggest and have used in this valuation the following significant assumptions:

1. MORTALITY. The mortality tables we have employed in this valuation are:

Pre-Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Employee Post Decrement: RP2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP2014 Disabled Retiree

- 2. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR VALUATION PURPOSES. We have assumed that the plan funds will earn 6.75% annual compound interest in the future.
- 3. INVESTMENT YIELD FOR THE PURPOSES OF ACCUMULATED PLAN BENEFITS AND EMPLOYER WITHDRAWAL LIABILITY. The pertinent assumptions are the same as those used for basic valuation.
- 4. TURNOVER. We have assumed that no terminations of employment, other than death, disability or pension, will occur in the future.
- 5. FUTURE WORK YEAR. We have assumed that each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.
- 6. AGE AT PENSION. We have assumed that active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. For actives with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 62. For separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service, we have assumed they will elect pension at age 65.
- 7. ADMINISTRATION EXPENSES. We have assumed \$1,000,000.will be the annual cost of administration.
- 8. NUMBER OF ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS. We have assumed that the number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Change of Assumptions Since 3/1/2015 Valuation:

Actuarial Assumption	2015 Valuation	2016 Valuation	2017 Valuation	2018 Valuation
Mortality Tables	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar	RP 2014 Blue Collar
Mortality Improvement	MP Generational Mortality Improvement from Year 2015	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement	Assume no Mortality Improvement
Turnover for Active	T-5 Table	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement	Assume no Withdrawal Decrement	Assume no Withdrawal
Retirement Ages	Grid in 2015 Valuation for Actives	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service	Age 57 if 15 years of service, Age 62 if less than 15 years of service

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 501 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 29, 2020

Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions

(a)	(b)	(e)	(d)	(e)	(1)	(g)	(h) Current	(1)
Identity of Party Involved	Description of Asset	Purchase Price	Selling Price	Lease Rental	Expense Incurred with Transaction	Cost of Asset	Value of Asset on Transaction Date	Net Gain or (Loss)
	First American US Treasury Money Market CL Z Vanguard Short Term Inflation Vanguard ST Treasury	\$17,484,608 32,620 196,941	\$33,179,888 3,120,750 6,281,600	N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A	\$33,179,888 3,091,694 6,300,405		\$ 29,056 (18,805)

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest.

See Independent Auditors' Report.

SCHEDULE MB (Form 5500)

Department of the Treasury Internal Revenue Service

Department of Labor Employee Benefits Security Administration

Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation

Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan and Certain Money Purchase Plan Actuarial Information

This schedule is required to be filed under section 104 of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and section 6059 of the Internal Revenue Code (the Code).

2019

OMB No. 1210-0110

This Form is Open to Public Inspection

File as an attachment to Form 5500 or 5500-SF. For calendar plan year 2019 or fiscal plan year beginning 03/01/2019 02/28/2020 and ending Round off amounts to nearest dollar. Caution: A penalty of \$1,000 will be assessed for late filling of this report unless reasonable cause is established. A Name of plan Three-digit Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund 001 plan number (PN) Plan sponsor's name as shown on line 2a of Form 5500 or 5500-SF D Employer Identification Number (EIN) Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund 22-6220288 E Type of plan: (1) X Multiemployer Defined Benefit Money Purchase (see instructions) 2019 1a Enter the valuation date: b Assets (1) Current value of assets..... 53,357,932 1b(1) 53, 357, 932 (2) Actuarial value of assets for funding standard account..... 16(2) C (1) Accrued liability for plan using immediate gain methods 460,740,408 1c(1) (2) Information for plans using spread gain methods: (a) Unfunded liability for methods with bases 0 1c(2)(a) (b) Accrued liability under entry age normal method..... 0 1c(2)(b) (c) Normal cost under entry age normal method 1c(2)(c) (3) Accrued liability under unit credit cost method 460,740,408 1c(3) d Information on current liabilities of the plan: (1) Amount excluded from current liability attributable to pre-participation service (see instructions) 1d(1) (2) "RPA '94" information: 687, 171, 591 1d(2)(a) (b) Expected increase in current liability due to benefits accruing during the plan year..... 2,822,332 1d(2)(b) (c) Expected release from "RPA '94" current liability for the plan year..... 1d(2)(c) (3) Expected plan disbursements for the plan year..... 36,777,814 Statement by Enrolled Actuary To the best of my knowledge, the information supplied in this schedule and accompanying schedules, statements and attachments, if any, is complete and accurate. Each prescribed assumption was applied in accordance with applicable law and regulations. In my opinion, each other assumption is reasonable (taking into account the experience of the plan and reasonable expectations) and such other assumptions, in combination, offer my best estimate of applicated experience under the plan. SIGN HERE 12/07/2020 Signature of actuary Date Frank Iannucci 20-05241 Type or print name of actuary Most recent enrollment number Summit Actuarial Services, LLC (856) 234-8801 Firm name Telephone number (including area code) 115 N. Church Street Moorestown NJ 08057 Address of the firm

instructions

If the actuary has not fully reflected any regulation or ruling promulgated under the statute in completing this schedule, check the box and see

Y-1 A 1 C 4 31	MB (Form 5500) 2019		Page	2-		
	tion as of beginning of this pla				4	
			F		2a	53,357,932
b "RPA '94" current liability/participant count breakdown:			(1) Number of par		(2) Current liability	
		es receiving payment			2,587	424,783,188
					629	141,834,777
(3) For active p						
						1,055,264
			The second secon			119,498,362
		.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	the state of the s		480	120,553,626
					3,696	687,171,591
percentage	resulting from dividing line	2a by line 2b(4), column (2)	, is less than 70%,	, enter such	2c	7.76%
		y employer(s) and employees				
(a) Date (MM-DD-YYYY)	(b) Amount paid by employer(s)	(c) Amount paid by employees	(a) Date (MM-DD-YYYY	(b) Amount employ		c) Amount paid by employees
09/01/2019	4,789,227	0				
				-		
				-		
			Totals ▶ 3	(b)	4,789,22	7 3(c) 0
			Totals P 3	(5)	4,705,22	7 3(0)
4 Information on plan	status:					
		atus (line 1b(2) divided by line	n 10/3\\		4a	11.6 %
		ructions for attachment of su			74	11.0 %
entered code is "	'N," go to line 5	discions for attachment of Sc	ipporting evidence	or plan's status). If	4b	C
		der any applicable funding imp				
- 1- 3 6	, a to our out of progress une	or only applicable falloling imp	TOVERNOITE OF TOTALD	madon plant		X Yes No
d If the plan is in c	ritical status or critical and c	feclining status, were any be	nefits reduced (se	e instructions)?		Yes X No
e If line d is "Yes."	enter the reduction in liabili	ty resulting from the reductlo	on in henefits (see	instructions)		
measured as of	he valuation date				. 4e	
		est a Castra Castra Castra Castra				
T If the rehabilitation	on plan projects emergence s projected to emerge.	from critical status or critical	and declining stat	tus, enter the plan		
If the rehabilitation	on plan is based on forestall	ing possible insolvency, ente	er the plan year in	which insolvency is	4f	
expected and ch	eck here					2020
5 Actuadal cost methy	ad used as the basis for this	s plan year's funding standar		attack fall and all war	1	2020
					C+5.6-99*	A COLUMN
a Attained ag		Entry age normal	C X Acc	crued benefit (unit cre	edit)	d Aggregate
e Frozen initia	al liability f	Individual level premium	g 🛮 Indi	ividual aggregate		h Shortfall
i Other (spec	ify):					
j If box h is checke	ed, enter period of use of st	ortfall method			5)	
		for this plan year?				Yes X No
		uant to Revenue Procedure ;				
						Yes No
	and line I is "No," enter the o	date (MM-DD-YYYY) of the r	ruling letter (individ	dual or class)	5m	

Schedule MB (Form 5500) 2019		Page 3 -	7			
6 Checklist of certain actuarial assumptions:						
a Interest rate for "RPA '94" current liability			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		6a	3.08 %
		Pre-retirem	ent		Post-retire	ment
b Rates specified in insurance or annuity contracts		Yes No	N/A		Yes No	N/A
C Mortality table code for valuation purposes:				- // -		
(1) Males	6c(1)	A			A	
(2) Females	6c(2)	A			A	
d Valuation liability interest rate	. 6d		6.	75 %		6.75 %
e Expense loading	. 6e	41.3%		N/A	%	X N/A
f Salary scale	. 6f	%	X	N/A		
g Estimated investment return on actuarial value of assets for year	r ending on th	ne valuation date		6g		1.2 %
h Estimated investment return on current value of assets for year	ending on the	valuation date		6h		1.2 %
7 New amortization bases established in the current plan year:	(0) Initial bal		_	100.4		
(1) Type of base	(2) Initial ba	976,98	0	(3) A	mortization Charge/	98,903
		3,0,30				20,203
8 Miscellaneous information:		# 19 m. 54				
If a waiver of a funding deficiency has been approved for this plant the ruling letter granting the approval				8a		
b(1) Is the plan required to provide a projection of expected bene attach a schedule						Yes No
b(2) Is the plan required to provide a Schedule of Active Participa schedule.				**********		Yes No
C Are any of the plan's amortization bases operating under an extension of time under section 412(e) (as in effect prior to 2008) or section 431(d) of the Code?						Yes X No
d If line c is "Yes," provide the following additional information:						
(1) Was an extension granted automatic approval under section	431(d)(1) of	the Code?				Yes No
(2) If line 8d(1) is "Yes," enter the number of years by which the				8d(2)		
(3) Was an extension approved by the Internal Revenue Servic to 2008) or 431(d)(2) of the Code?	e under section	on 412(e) (as in effect	prior			Yes No
(4) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter number of years by which the am including the number of years in line (2))	ortization peri	od was extended (not		8d(4)		
(5) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," enter the date of the ruling letter appro-				8d(5)		
(6) If line 8d(3) is "Yes," Is the amortization base eligible for am section 6621(b) of the Code for years beginning after 2007?	ortization usin	g interest rates applic	able und	er		Yes No
e If box 5h is checked or line 8c is "Yes," enter the difference between the year and the minimum that would have been required wit extending the amortization base(s)	hout using the	shortfall method or	CELL I	8e		
9 Funding standard account statement for this plan year:						
Charges to funding standard account:						
a Prior year funding deficiency, if any	*************	,		9a	2	80,320,272
b Employer's normal cost for plan year as of valuation date				9b		2,326,715
C Amortization charges as of valuation date:		Outstandin	g balanc	е		
(1) All bases except funding waivers and certain bases for which the				5 77		S

9c(1)

9c(2)

9c(3)

amortization period has been extended..... (2) Funding waivers

extended

d Interest as applicable on lines 9a, 9b, and 9c.....

(3) Certain bases for which the amortization period has been

209,347,876

0

0

9d

9e

35,206,139

21,449,151

339,302,277

0

Credits to funding standard account: f Prior year credit balance, if any			9f	0
Employer contributions. Total from column (b) of line 3			9g	4,789,227
		Outstanding balan		3/103/22/
h Amortization credits as of valuation date	9h	82,285,672		15,409,337
Interest as applicable to end of plan year on lines 9f, 9g, and 9h			91	1,201,766
Full funding limitation (FFL) and credits:				
(1) ERISA FFL (accrued liability FFL)	9j(1)	409.7	09,191	
(2) "RPA '94" override (90% current liability FFL)			36,596	
(3) FFL credit			9J(3)	0
k (1) Walved funding deficiency		the state of the s	9k(1)	0
(2) Other credits				0
Total credits. Add lines 9f through 9l, 9j(3), 9k(1), and 9k(2)		***************************************	91	21,400,330
m Credit balance: If line 9I is greater than line 9e, enter the difference			9m	
n Funding deficiency: If line 9e is greater than line 9l, enter the difference.		***************************************	9n	317,901,947
and the same of th				
Current year's accumulated reconciliation account:		T		
(1) Due to walved funding deficiency accumulated prior to the 2019 pla	90(1)	.0		
(2) Due to amortization bases extended and amortized using the interest	est rate under	section 6621(b) of the	Code:	
(a) Reconciliation outstanding balance as of valuation date				0
(b) Reconciliation amount (line 9c(3) balance minus line 9c(2)(a))			9o(2)(b)	0
(3) Total as of valuation date	(attennion (automotion		90(3)	0
Contribution necessary to avoid an accumulated funding deficiency. (Se	e Instructions)	10	317,901,947

May 30, 2019

Internal Revenue Service Employee Plans Compliance Unit Group 7602 (SE:TEGE:EP) Room 1700 - 17th Floor 230 S. Dearborn Street Chicago, IL 60604

Re: Annual Certification - Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA)

Plan Identification

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN 22-6220288 Board of Trustees 714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor Union, NJ 07083 Telephone Number: 908-687-4488

This certification is being made for the plan year March 1, 2019 through February 28, 2020.

Enrolled Actuary Certification

Frank Iannucci, MAAA, MSPA Enrolled Actuary Number: 17-05241 Telephone Number: 609-575-6805

Actuary's Signature Date

Information on Plan Status

The Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan is in critical and declining status. The Plan is in critical and declining status because it has funding as well as liquidity problems. The Plan currently has a funding deficiency and is projected to become insolvent within the next two years. Currently the Plan is projected to become insolvent by the year 2020.

Projections are based on reasonable actuarial assumptions and methods that offer the best estimate of the anticipated experience under the plan. Projections reflect both the most recent asset value and present value of accumulated benefits available and also reflect reasonably anticipated employer contributions for the current and succeeding plan years. Actuarial assumptions and methods used in the projections are the same as those used in the prior valuation. Actual results will vary due to differences between actual plan experience and that anticipated in the projections.

Schedule MB (2016), Line 8(b)(1) Projection of Expected Benefit Payments

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan EIN: 22-6220288 PN: 001

The following are the projected annual benefit payments for the next ten years:

Year Ending	Projected Benefit payments
2/28/2020	\$12,140,000
2/28/2021	\$12,133,600
2/28/2022	\$12,002,600
2/28/2023	\$11,880,200
2/28/2024	\$11,642,600
2/28/2025	\$11,526,300
2/28/2026	\$11,353,300
2/28/2027	\$11,238,700
2/28/2028	\$11,121,400

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

FOR THE YEARS ENDED FEBRUARY 29, 2020 AND FEBRUARY 28, 2019



Moore Global Network Limited

Index to Financial Statements

	Pages
Independent Auditors' Report	1-2
Financial Statements:	
Statements of Net Assets Available for Benefits as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019	3
Statements of Changes in Net Assets Available for Benefits for the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019	4
Notes to Financial Statements	5-16
Supplementary Information:	
Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)	18
Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions	19



INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

To the Board of Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Union, New Jersey

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund, which comprise the statements of net assets available for benefits as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, and the related statements of changes in net assets available for benefits for the years then ended, and the related notes to the financial statements.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditor's Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audits. We conducted our audits in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the Plan's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Plan's internal control. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.



Opinion

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, information regarding the Plan's net assets available for benefits as of February 28, 2020, and the changes therein for the year then ended, and its financial status as of February 28, 2019, and changes therein for the year then ended in accordance accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Emphasis of Matter

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming the Plan will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 2 to the financial statements, the Board of Trustees of the Plan subsequently applied for PBGC funding, which indicates that the Plan is not a going concern. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might be necessary upon termination. Our opinion is not modified with respect to that matter.

Report on Supplementary Information

Our audits were conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements as a whole. The supplemental Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year), and Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions are presented for the purpose of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements, but are supplementary information required by the Department of Labor's (DOL) Rules and Regulations for Reporting and Disclosure under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974. Such information is the responsibility of the Plan's management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements. The information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audits of the financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the financial statements or to the financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the information is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the financial statements as a whole.

MSPC

Certified Public Accountants and Advisors, A Professional Corporation

MSPC

Cranford, New Jersey December 4, 2020

Statements of Net Assets Available for Benefits

	February 29, 2 0 2 0	February 28, 2 0 1 9
Assets:		
Investments at Fair Value:		
Money Market Funds	\$ 8,567,048	\$ 24,262,325
U.S. Government Securities	9,412	
Mutual Funds	8,469,416	24,576,513
Total Investments	17,045,876	48,850,619
Receivables:		
Employers' Contributions	270,572	246,212
Employers' Withdrawal Liability	474,732	249,859
Accrued Interest and Dividends	10,773	43,639
Due from Local 641 Welfare Fund	64,528	31,044
Total Receivables	820,605	570,754
Property and Equipment - Net	358,533	449,531
Other Assets:		
Cash	3,810,812	3,614,447
Prepaid Expenses	30,524	
Total Other Assets	3,841,336	3,614,447
Total Assets	22,066,350	53,485,351
Liabilities:		
Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses	54,751	127,419
Net Assets Available For Benefits	\$ 22,011,599	\$ 53,357,932

See Accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.

Statements of Changes in Net Assets Available for Benefits

	Years ended	
	February 29,	February 28,
TOMAS SERVICE AND A SERVICE AN	2020	2019
Additions to Net Assets Attributed to:		
Investment Income:		
Net Appreciation (Depreciation) in Fair Value of Investments	\$ 637,548	
Interest and Dividends	715,289	1,376,062
Totals	1,352,837	664,927
Less: Investment Expenses	64,589	98,079
Less. Investment Expenses	04,363	90,079
Net Investment Income	1,288,248	566,848
Employers' Contributions	3,515,879	3,233,300
Withdrawal Liability Income	1,273,348	793,873
Rental Income	113,029	106,451
To a contract of the contract	100 501	100016
Interest and Fees	186,561	186,215
Other Income	14,951	19,165
Total Additions	6,392,016	4,905,852
Deductions from Net Assets Attributed to:		
Benefits Paid to or for Participants	36,777,814	37,042,614
Administrative Expenses:		400.014
Insurance	172,140	199,841
Salaries	164,820	187,452
Building Expenses	131,186	135,566
Employee Benefits	96,263	94,946
Depreciation	90,998	86,963
Actuarial Fees	64,150	48,300
Legal Fees	60,000	60,000
Accounting Fees	48,370	48,576
Office Expense	42,143	28,390
Other Administrative Expenses	36,828	15,014
	31,693	23,800
Computer Fees		
Payroll Taxes	14,233	17,403
Meetings and Seminars	7,711	14,519
Total Administrative Expenses	960,535	960,770
Total Deductions	37,738,349	38,003,384
Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits	(31,346,333)	(33,097,532)
Net Assets Available for Benefits - Beginning of Years	53,357,932	86,455,464
Net Assets Available for Benefits - End of Years	\$ 22,011,599	\$ 53,357,932
C. A. A		

Notes to Financial Statements

(1) Description of the Plan

The following description of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Plan") provides only general information. Participants should refer to the Plan document for a more complete description of the Plan's provisions.

General - The Plan is a multiemployer, defined benefit pension plan which was established in accordance with an agreement entered into between Merchandise Drivers Local No. 641, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America with various employers. The Plan is administered by a Board of Trustees, comprised of union officials and management of certain employers covering eligible employees pursuant to a collective bargaining agreement between the Union and various employers. The Plan is subject to the provisions of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 ("ERISA") and the Internal Revenue Code.

Pension Benefits - The Plan provides several types of pension benefits. The benefits provided and eligibility requirements are as follows:

Normal Retirement - Age 65 with 5 years of Plan participation.

Early Retirement - Age 57 with 15 years of pension service with Local 641.

Disability Retirement - Must be eligible for a social security disability benefit, not working, have worked at least 20 days in covered employment in the 12 months immediately preceding disability, been in the employ of a contributing employer at the time of the disability, and either have at least 20 years of pension service regardless of age or have at least 15 years of pension service (at least one of which is earned within the three years prior to reaching age 47) earned with Local 641 and be at least 47 at the time of the disability.

Other benefit features available to participants include a pro-rata pension and husband and wife survivor's pension.

Vesting - Participants are vested once they have five years of vesting service or have satisfied the age and service requirements for a Normal or Early benefit.

Funding Policy - The Board of Trustees established a funding policy and method in order to promote the purpose of the Plan and to ensure compliance with ERISA. Each of the various employers contribute to the Plan the amounts required by the applicable Collective Bargaining Agreement. At February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the minimum funding standard account had a deficiency of \$317,901,947 and \$280,320,272 respectively.

(2) Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Basis of Accounting - The accompanying accounting financial statements are prepared on the accrual basis of accounting.

Investment Valuation and Income Recognition - Investments are reported at fair value. Fair value is the price that would be received to sell an asset or paid to transfer liability in an orderly transaction between market participants at the measurement date. Plan management determines the Plan's valuation policies utilizing information principally provided by the Plan's custodian.

Purchases and sales of securities are recorded on a trade-date basis. Interest income is recorded on the accrual basis. Dividends are recorded on the ex-dividend date. Net appreciation (depreciation) includes the Plan's gains and losses on investments bought and sold as well as held during the year.

Notes to Financial Statements

(2) Summary of Significant Accounting Policies (Continued)

Contributions Receivable - Contributions receivable were determined by a review of subsequent period cash collections, therefore, an allowance for doubtful accounts is not considered necessary.

Property and Equipment - If an expenditure exceeding \$1,000 results in as asset having an estimated useful life that extends beyond the year of acquisition, the expenditure is capitalized. Property and Equipment are recorded at cost. Depreciation is provided using the straight line method over the estimated useful lives of the assets which is 31.5 years for the building and building improvements, and 5 or 7 years for furniture, fixtures and equipment.

Use of Estimates - The preparation of financial statements in accordance with accounting principles accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect reported amounts of assets, liabilities, and changes therein; disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities; and the actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits at the date of the financial statements, and changes therein.. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

Payment of Benefits - Benefit payments to participants are recorded upon distribution.

Long-lived Asset Impairment - The Plan reviews the carrying value of fixed assets for impairment whenever events and circumstances indicate that the carrying value of an asset may not be recoverable from the estimated future cash flows expected to result from its use and eventual disposition. In cases where undiscounted expected future cash flows are less than the carrying value, an impairment loss is recognized equal to an amount by which the carrying value exceeds the fair value of assets. The factors considered by management in performing this assessment include operating results, trends, and prospects, as well as the effects of obsolescence and other economic factors. For the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the Plan recorded no impairment charges against the carrying value of fixed assets.

Subsequent Events - The Plan has evaluated subsequent events through December 4, 2020, the date the financial statements were available to be issued.

Subsequent to the year ended February 29, 2020, the Plan prepared a notice of insolvency to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation ("PBGC"). In connection with this notice, the Plan submitted an application for financial assistance requesting that the PBGC provide supplemental funding for payment of benefits and reasonable administrative expenses incurred by the Plan after depletion of existing Plan assets.

In December 2019, a novel strain of coronavirus surfaced, and has spread around the world, with resulting business and social disruption. The coronavirus was declared a Public Health Emergency of International Concern by the World Health Organization on January 30, 2020. The operations of the Plan could indirectly be materially affected due to the negative economic impact of employers subject to the collective bargaining agreement and decline in financial markets. The extent to which the coronavirus may impact the activity of the Plan will depend on future developments, which are uncertain and cannot be predicted, including new information which may emerge concerning the severity of the coronavirus and the actions required to contain the coronavirus or treat its impact, among others.

Notes to Financial Statements

(3) Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits

Accumulated plan benefits are those future periodic payments that are attributable under the Plan's provisions to the service participants have rendered. Accumulated plan benefits include benefits expected to be paid to: (a) retired or terminated employees, or their beneficiaries, (b) inactive participants with a right to immediate or deferred pensions or their beneficiaries, and (c) active participants, or their beneficiaries. Benefits under the Plan are based on the rate of contribution by contributing employers, the number of pension credit years attained, the participant's age at retirement and the pension option selected.

The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits is determined by the Plan's consulting actuary and is that amount that results from applying actuarial assumptions to adjust accumulated plan benefits to reflect the time value of money (through discounts for interest) and the probability of payment (by means of decrements such as for death, disability, withdrawal or retirement) between the valuation date and the expected date of payment.

The significant actuarial assumptions used in the valuation as of March 1, 2019 were as follows:

Mortality:

Pre-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Employee Post-Decrement: RP-2014 Blue Collar Annuitant Post-Disablement: RP-2014 Disabled Retiree

Turnover - No terminations of employment, other than death, disability, or pension will occur in the future.

Age at Pension - Active and separated vested participants with 15 or more years of service will elect early pension at age 57. Actives with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 62. Separated vested participants with less than 15 years of service will elect pension at age 65.

Future Work Year - Each active participant will work 1,000 hours each year in the future.

Number of Active Participants - The number of active participants will remain constant from here forward with replacements being made immediately upon pension, death or disability.

Investment Yield for Valuation Purposes - 6.75% annual compound interest.

Investment Yield for Purposes of Accumulated Plan Benefits and Employer Withdrawal Liability - Same as that used in the basic valuation.

Administrative Expenses - \$1,000,000 annually.

Actuarial Funding Method - Accrued benefit unit credit.

The accumulated plan benefit information as of February 28, 2019 was as follows:

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits:

Vested Benefits:

Other Participants Other Participants	\$339,046,941 _121,182,743
Total Vested Benefits	460,229,684
Non-Vested Benefits	510,724

Total Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits

\$460,740,408

Notes to Financial Statements

(3) Accumulated Plan Benefits (Continued)

The changes in the accumulated plan benefits from February 28, 2018 to February 28, 2019 were as follows:

Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits - Beginning of Year	\$468,696,304
Additions (Deductions) During the Year Were Attributable to:	
Benefits Accumulated and Net Gains (Losses)	(1,300,095)
Benefits Paid	(37,042,614)
Passage of Time	30,386,813
Actuarial Present Value of Accumulated Plan Benefits - End of Year	\$460,740,408

(4) Plan Termination

In the event the Plan terminates, the net assets of the Plan will be allocated as prescribed by ERISA and its related regulations generally to provide the following benefits in the order indicated:

- 1. Pension benefits to retirees or beneficiaries that are or could have been on the Pension Roll as of the beginning of the 3 year period ending on the termination date of the Plan;
- 2. Benefits generally guaranteed by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC);
- 3. Benefits that are not forfeitable (vested) under the Plan; and
- 4. All other benefits under the Plan.

Certain benefits under the Plan are insured by the PBGC if the Plan terminates. Generally, the PBGC if the Plan terminates guarantees most vested normal retirement age benefits, early retirement benefits, and certain disability and survivor pensions. However, the PBGC does not guarantee all types of benefits under the Plan, and the amount of benefit protection is subject to certain limitations. Vested benefits under the Plan are guaranteed at the level in effect on the date of the Plan's termination. However, there is a statutory ceiling on the amount of an individual's monthly benefit that the PBGC guarantees, which is adjusted periodically.

(5) Investments

During the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the Plan's investments (including gains and losses on investments bought, sold and held during the years) appreciated (depreciated) in fair value by \$637,548 and \$(711,135), respectively.

(6) Fair Value Measurements

Financial Accounting Standard Board (FASB) Accounting Standards Codification (ASC) 820, Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures, provides the framework for measuring fair value. That framework provides a fair value hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs to valuation techniques used to measure fair value. The hierarchy gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (level 1 measurements) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (level 3 measurements). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy under FASB ASC 820 are described as follows:

Level 1 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unadjusted quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in active markets that the Plan has the ability to access.

Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

Level 2 - Inputs to the valuation methodology include:

- quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets;
- quoted prices for identical or similar assets or liabilities in inactive markets;
- inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability;
- inputs that are derived principally from or corroborated by observable market data by correlation or other means;

If the asset or liability has a specified (contractual) term, the level 2 input must be observable for substantially the full term of the asset or liability.

Level 3 - Inputs to the valuation methodology are unobservable and significant to the fair value measurement.

The asset's or liability's fair value measurement level within the fair value hierarchy is based on the lowest level of any input that is significant to the fair value measurement. Valuation techniques used need to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs.

Following is a description of the valuation methodologies used for assets at fair value. There have been no changes in the methodologies used at February 28, 2020 and 2019.

Money Market Funds: Valued using cost which approximates fair value.

U.S. Government Securities: Valued at the closing price reported in the active market in which the individual security is traded, if available. If quoted prices are not available, the bonds are valued by independent pricing services based on yields currently available on comparable securities of issuers with similar credit ratings. When quoted prices are not available for identical or similar bonds, the bond is valued under a discounted cash flows approach that maximizes observable inputs, such as current yields of similar instruments, but includes adjustment for certain risks that may not be observable, such as credit and liquidity risks.

Mutual funds: Valued at the daily closing price as reported by the Fund. Mutual funds held by the Plan are open-end mutual funds that are registered with the Securities and Exchange Commission. These funds are required to publish their daily net asset value (NAV) and to transact at that price. The mutual funds held by the Plan are deemed to be actively traded.

The preceding methods may produce a fair value calculation that may not be indicative of net realizable value or reflective of future fair values. Furthermore, although the plan believes its valuation methods are appropriate and consistent with other market participants, the use of different methodologies or assumptions to determine fair value of certain financial instruments could result in a different fair value measurement at the reporting date.

Notes to Financial Statements

(6) Fair Value Measurements (Continued)

The following table sets forth by level, within the fair value hierarchy, of the Plan's investment assets at fair value as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019:

	Assets at Fair Level 1	· Va	lue as of Fe Level 2	bri	<u>ary 29, 2020</u> <u>Level 3</u> <u>Total</u>
Money Market Funds U.S. Government Securities Mutual Funds	\$ 8,567,048 		9,412	\$	\$ 8,567,048 9,412 8,469,416
Total Investments	\$ 17,036,464	\$	9,412	\$	\$ 17,045,876
	Assets at Fair	· Va	lue as of Fe	bru	ary 28, 2019
	Level 1		Level 2		Level 3 Total
Money Market Funds	<u>Level 1</u> \$ 24,262,325		Level 2	\$	<u>Level 3</u> <u>Total</u> - \$ 24,262,325
Money Market Funds U.S. Government Securities Mutual Funds	4.47.27.63			į,	Level 3 Total

Transfers Between Levels - The availability of observable market data is monitored to assess the appropriate classification of financial instruments within the fair value hierarchy. Changes in economic conditions or model-based valuation techniques may require the transfer of financial instruments from one fair value level to another. In such instances, the transfer is reported at the beginning of the reporting period. For the year ended February 29, 2020, there were no transfers in or out of levels 1, 2 or 3.

(7) Property and Equipment

Property and equipment as of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 consisted of the following:

	February 29, Februar 2 0 2 0 1	
Land Building and Improvements Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment	2,717,052 2,717	0,575 7,052 2,197
Subtotal Less: Accumulated Depreciation	2,948,824 2,948 (2,590,291) (2,499	
Total Property and Equipment - Net	\$ 358,533 \$ 449	,531

Depreciation expense amounted to \$90,998 and \$86,963 in 2020 and 2019, respectively.

(8) Related Party Transactions

The Plan rents office space through operating leases to the Merchandise Drivers Local Union No. 641, Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund, and Teamsters Welfare Fund of Northern New Jersey Local 723. For the year ended February 29, 2020, rental income amounted to \$57,559, \$38,551 and \$16,919 respectively. For the year ended February 28, 2019, rental income amounted to \$57,157, \$38,467 and \$10,827 respectively.

Notes to Financial Statements

(8) Related Party Transactions (Continued)

Certain expenses are allocated between Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund and Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund on a pro-rata basis. Pension and Welfare contributions for Plan employees are charged to the Plans through the allocation of expenses. The amount due from Local 641 Welfare Fund at February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 was \$64,528 and \$31,044, respectively, resulting from the previously described transactions. This amount is unsecured and is typically repaid in the following fiscal year.

(9) Withdrawal of Contributing Employers

The employer companies who are under agreement with the Union are subject to the Multiemployer Pension Plan Act of 1980. The Act, among other items, imposes a liability receivable on employers who cease contributing to a pension plan for the amount of their prorata share of a pension plan's unfunded obligation for vested benefits. As of March 1, 2019, the date of the latest valuation, the Plan's unfunded obligations for vested benefits were \$406,871,752 as determined by the Plan's Actuary.

As of February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, the following employers had outstanding withdrawal liabilities balances due to the Plan with repayment terms as follows:

	2020	2019
\$15,963,520 original withdrawal liability balance as of 2/28/2015 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$199,544 through February 2035, with interest at 6.75 percent	14,842,949	\$ 15,174,970
\$8,635,420 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 28, 2014 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$107,947.75 through February 28, 2034, with fixed interest at 6.75%	5,936,851	6,368,622
\$5,676,660 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 28, 2014 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$70,958.25 through February 2034, with fixed interest at 6.75%	4,328,453	4,612,286
\$5,335,060 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 28, 2012 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$66,688.25 through February 28, 20 with fixed interest at 6.75%	32, 5,335,060	5,335,060
\$498,030 original withdrawal liability balance as of February 12, 2012 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$66,688.25 through March 2032, with fixed interest at 6.75%	291,156	291,156
\$4,322,560 original withdrawal liability balance as of March 2011 due in 80 quarterly installments of \$54,032 through March 2031, with fixed interest at 6.75%	4,322,560	4,322,560
Total Outstanding Withdrawal Liability Balance Less: Allowance for Collectability	35,057,029 (34,582,297)	36,104,654 (35,854,795)
Net Balance	474,732	\$ 249,859

Due to collectability concerns the outstanding withdrawal liability balances at February 29, 2020 and 2019 have been fully reserved. During the years ended February 29, 2020 and 2019, the Plan collected and recorded withdrawal liability income of \$1,273,348 and \$793,873, respectively.

Notes to Financial Statements

(10) Reconciliation of Financial Statements to Form 5500

The following is a reconciliation of net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 to the Form 5500:

	2020	2019
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Financial Statements Appreciation in Value of Land and Building to	\$ 22,011,599	\$ 53,357,932
Reflect Appraised Value	793,669	707,414
Net Assets Available for Benefits per the Form 5500	\$ 22,805,268	\$ 54,065,346

The following is a reconciliation of the net increase (decrease) in net assets available for benefits per the accompanying financial statements for the year ended February 29, 2020 to the Form 5500:

Net (Decrease) in Net Assets Available for Benefits per the	2020
Financial Statements	\$ (31,346,333)
Add: Unrealized Appreciation in Real Estate per Form 5500	86,255
Net (Loss) per the Form 5500	\$ (31,260,078)

(11) Plan Amendments

As a result of the Critical Status classification, several benefit changes have been made that became effective on the following dates:

Effective June 1, 2008

- The monthly pension benefit earned will be 1.00% (instead of 2.12%) of employer contributions.
- 2. Future monthly pension earned will be paid 12 times a year (instead of 13 times) after retirement.
- 3. The normal form of all pension payments that commence will be for life only (instead of life with a minimum of 5 years guaranteed).
- The regular pension is dropped from the Plan. No new regular pension will commence after May of 2008.
- 5. The eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service (instead of 55 with 15).
- 6. The amount of the reduction in monthly pension for early pension will be 6% per year below age 62. However, if the "rule of 90" is satisfied, the reduction is 3% per year below age 62. The "rule of 90" is satisfied if age plus pension service equals 90.
- 7. Service pensions are dropped from the Plan.
- 8. Supplemental pensions are dropped from the Plan.

The above changes will apply to all "re-retirements" (retiree that had returned to work) provided the initial retirement was on or after April 1, 2008.

Notes to Financial Statements

(11) Plan Amendments (Continued)

Effective October 1, 2009

1. There will be a new form of benefit which may be selected at retirement, the Joint & 75%

Married Couple Form.

2. Participants who apply for a Normal or Early Pension, under the Joint & 75% Married Couple form, will have the opportunity to receive a reduced monthly pension as long as the participant lives, with the provision that following death, their surviving spouse will receive 75% of the reduced monthly pension.

3. The amount of the Joint & 75% Married Couple form will depend upon the age difference

between the participant and their spouse.

Effective December 1, 2009

1. All increases in employers' hourly contribution rates effective on or after August 1, 2003 will retroactively and prospectively not be taken into account toward monthly retirement pensions.

All retired, separated vested, and active participants on behalf of whom the plan has received
contributions on or after January 1, 2005 will be subject to a decrease in their pension amounts.
All current retirees who are affected by this change will see a decrease in their monthly pension
amount effective December 1, 2009.

Effective May 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for early pension will be at least age 57 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641.

Effective November 1, 2011

1. Eligibility requirements for disability pensions will be at age 47 with at least 15 years of pension service with Local 641, or at least 20 years of pension service with Local 641.

Effective January 1, 2012

 The monthly pension benefit earned from January 1, 2012 forward will be capped at \$80 per year of service.

(12) Party-In-Interest Transactions

The Plan's investments in money market funds are managed by affiliates of US Bank, the Plan's custodian. As such, transactions in those money market funds qualify as exempt party-in-interest transactions.

(13) Pension Protection Act Zone Certification

In December 2014, the Multiemployer Pension Reform Act of 2014 ("MEPRA") was passed. This act includes a provision that gives trustees of deeply troubled plans the ability to help their plans avoid insolvency by reducing some benefits (including benefits in pay status), subject to various safeguards and requirements.

During the year ended February 29, 2020, the Plan's actuary has certified that the Pension Plan is in "Critical and Declining Status" (a Red Zone category) as of March 1, 2020, as per MEPRA. The certification indicated that the Pension Plan is projected to become insolvent during the year ended February 28, 2021.

Notes to Financial Statements

(14) Insolvency and the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation Funding

Subsequent to the year ended February 29, 2020, the Plan prepared a notice of insolvency to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC). In connection with this notice, the Plan submitted an application for financial assistance requesting that the PBGC provide supplemental funding for payment of benefits and reasonable administration expenses incurred by the Plan after the depletion of existing Plan assets.

(15) Employer Concentration

In August 2009, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to a modified labor agreement. The modified agreement included an 18-month suspension of union pension fund contributions, which will not require repayment. Subsequently, a majority of YRC employees represented by the International Brotherhood of Teamsters agreed to extend the modified labor agreement. The new agreement extended the suspension of union pension fund contributions through June 2011 and reduced the amount of those pension contributions by 75 percent once they restart. Contributions to the Plan recommenced on June 1, 2011. Participants employed by the YRC companies will not receive pension credits during the term of the suspension of contributions.

For the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019, employers affiliated with YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC") made contributions of \$2,172,464 and \$1,783,357, respectively, which accounted for approximately 68% and 56% of total employers' contributions.

As of February 28, 2019, YRC, Worldwide Inc. ("YRC"), who is a substantial employer, has accumulated significant delinquent contributions to the Plan. Due to the uncertainty of collection, the remaining unpaid contributions totaling \$1,323,931 have not been included in employers' contributions income or receivable in these financial statements. Under an agreement with YRC, the delinquent contributions are to be remitted as YRC completes the sale of certain of its assets.

(16) Retirement Plans

Multiemployer Pension Plan - The Plan contributes to one multiemployer defined benefit pension plan under the terms of a participation agreement that covers its employees. The multiemployer defined benefit pension plan is the Plan itself, as contributions made on behalf of Plan employees are paid through the allocation of shared expenses with the Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund. The risks of participating in multiemployer plans are different from single employer plans in the following aspects:

- Assets contributed to the multiemployer plan by one company may be used to provide benefits to employees of other participating companies.
- b. If a participating company stops contributing to the plan, the unfunded obligation of the plan may be borne by the remaining participating companies.
- c. If the Plan stops participating in the multiemployer plan, and continues in business, the Plan could be required to pay an amount, referred to as withdrawal liability, based on the unfunded status of the plan. The Plan has no intention of stopping its participation in the multiemployer plan.

Notes to Financial Statements

(16) Retirement Plans (Continued)

The Plan's participation in the multiemployer plan for the annual periods ending February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 is outlined in the table below. The "EIN/Pension Plan Number" column provides the employer identification number (EIN) and the three-digit plan number. The zone status is based on information that the Plan received from the plan and is certified by the plan's actuary. The "FIP/RP" Status" column indicates whether a funding improvement plan (FIP) or a rehabilitation plan (RP) is either pending or has been implemented. The Plan's participation agreement with the plan does not have an expiration date. There have been no significant changes that affect the comparability of 2020 and 2019 contributions.

				FIP/RP				er than		Date of
		Pension P		Status		butions		f Total		Collective
	EIN/Pension	Act Zon	e Status	Pending/	of the	Local	Contri	butions	Surcharge	Bargaining
Pension Fund	Plan Number	2020	2019	Implemented	2020	2019	2020	2019	Imposed	Agreement
Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (1)	22-6220288/001		Critical & Declining	Implemented	\$ 53,731	\$ 55,148	No	No	Yes	N/A

⁽¹⁾ The contributions represent the Fund's allocated share of the total contributions made on behalf of its employees.

Other Multiemployer Plans - The Plan also contributes to a multiemployer plan that provides health and welfare benefits, including post-retirement health and welfare benefits. The Plan's allocated share of contributions to this other multiemployer plan for the years ended February 29, 2020 and February 28, 2019 amounted to \$42,532 and \$39,798, respectively.

(17) Tax Status

The Plan has received a determination letter from the Internal Revenue Service stating that it is a qualified plan and, therefore, exempt from federal income taxes under applicable sections of the Internal Revenue Code.

Accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America require Plan management to evaluate tax positions taken by the Plan and recognize a tax liability (or asset) if the Plan has taken an uncertain position that more likely than not would not be sustained upon examination by the Internal Revenue Service. The Plan administrator has analyzed the tax positions taken by the Plan, and has concluded that as of February 29, 2020, there are no uncertain positions taken or expected to be taken that would require recognition of a liability (or asset) or disclosure in the financial statements. The Plan is subject to routine audits by taxing jurisdictions, however there are currently no audits for ant tax period in progress.

(18) Risks and Uncertainties

Concentration of Credit Risk - The Plan maintains its cash in bank deposit accounts. The accounts at the bank are covered by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. With respect to employee benefit plans, the FDIC covers up to \$250,000 per participant's ascertainable interest in each bank account. The Plan has not experienced any losses on such accounts.

Notes to Financial Statements

(18) Risks and Uncertainties (Continued)

Investment Risk - The Plan invests in various types of investment securities. Investment securities are exposed to various risks, such as interest rate, market, and credit risks. Due to the level of risk associated with certain investment securities, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in the values of investment securities will occur in the near term and that such changes could materially affect the amounts reported in the statement of net assets available for benefits.

Actuarial Assumptions - The actuarial present value of accumulated plan benefits are reported based on certain assumptions pertaining to interest rates, inflation rates, and participant demographics, all of which are subject to change. Due to uncertainties inherent in the estimations and assumptions process, it is at least reasonably possible that changes in these estimates and assumptions in the near term would be material to the financial statements.

er ende ende en ende ende

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 001 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 29, 2020

Schedule H, Line 4i - Schedule of Assets (Held at End of Year)

(a) (b) (c) Identity of Issue, Description of Investment Including Maturity Date				(d)	(e)	
	Lessor, or Similar Party	Rate of Inter	est, Collat	teral	Cost	Current Value
Similar Party Par or Maturity Value					Cost	value
	arket Funds:				e 3.135.23	
* First An	nerican US Treasury Money	Var Rt		N/A	\$ 8,567,048	8 \$ 8,567,04
U.S. Gove	ernment Securities:					
FHLMC		48	9.500%	08/01/21	5.	3 4
FHLMC	GD	1,156	6.000%	04/01/28	1,190	1,29
FNMA		856	7.000%	05/01/28	933	3 97
FNMA		1,289	6.500%	12/01/28	1,30	3 1,45
FNMA		994	6.500%	05/01/26		
FNMA		581		11/01/27	66	
FNM		1,454		07/01/28	1,503	
GNMA	II	1,527		04/20/24	1,586	
GNMA		589	7.000%	02/15/31	649	
GNMA		152		03/15/31		1 16
GNMA		25	7.500%	11/15/22	2:	52
Total U	S. Government Securities				8,93	7 9,41
Mutual F						
	ck Inflation Protected Bond	25,812			273,833	
	Inflation Protected Bond	17,810			180,77	
	Real Return Fund	45,942			502,78	
	rd Short Term Inflation	41,261			1,008,70	
	rd Short Term Fed Adm	197,834			2,104,632	
Vanguar	rd S T Treasury Fd Ad	399,023			4,231,99	4,285,51
Total M	lutual Funds				8,302,729	8,469,41
Total In	vestments				16,878,714	4 17,045,87
Interest B	Bearing Cash				3,810,81	3,810,81
Total A	ssets Held For Investments	Purposes			\$ 20,689,52	<u>\$ 20,856,68</u>

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest

See Independent Auditors' Report.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND EIN #22-6220288 PLAN NO. 501 - PLAN YEAR ENDED FEBRUARY 29, 2020

Schedule H, Line 4j - Schedule of Reportable Transactions

(a)	(b)	(e)	(d)	(e)	(1)	(g)	(h) Current	(1)
Identity of Party Involved	Description of Asset	Purchase Price	Selling Price	Lease Rental	Expense Incurred with Transaction	Cost of Asset	Value of Asset on Transaction Date	Net Gain or (Loss)
	First American US Treasury Money Market CL Z Vanguard Short Term Inflation Vanguard ST Treasury	\$17,484,608 32,620 196,941	\$33,179,888 3,120,750 6,281,600	N/A N/A N/A	N/A N/A N/A	\$33,179,888 3,091,694 6,300,405		\$ 29,056 (18,805)

^{*} Represents a party-in-interest.

See Independent Auditors' Report.

ACH VENDOR/MISCELLANEOUS PAYMENT ENROLLMENT FORM

This form is used for Automated Clearing House (ACH) payments with an addendum record that contains payment-related information processed through the Vendor Express Program. Recipients of these payments should bring this information to the attention of their financial institution when presenting this form for completion. See reverse for additional instructions.

PRIVACY ACT STATEMENT

The following information is provided to comply with the Privacy Act of 1974 (P.L. 93-579). All information collected on this form is required under the provisions of 31 U.S.C. 3322 and 31 CFR 210. This information will be used by the Treasury Department to transmit payment data, by electronic means to vendor's financial institution. Failure to provide the requested information may delay or prevent the receipt of payments through the Automated Clearing House Payment System.

	AGENCY INFO	RMATION	
FEDERAL PROGRAM AGENC			
AGENCY IDENTIFIER:	AGENCY LOCATION CODE (ALC):	ACH FORMAT:	
ADDRESS:		1 2007	
CONTACT PERSON NAME:		TELEPHONE NUMBER:	
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION			
	PAYEE/COMPANY		
NAME	Asp semilar come vice of Asses	SSN NO. OR TAXPAYE	R ID NO.
TEAMSTERS LOCA ADDRESS	L 641 PENSION FUND (CLAIMS ACCO	UNT) 22-6220288	
714 RAHWAY AVE	NUE		
UNION, NJ 070	83-6634		
CONTACT PERSON NAME:		TELEPHONE NUMBER:	
DIANE FLORIAN	A	(908) 687-44	900
	FINANCIAL INSTITUTI	ON INFORMATION	
NAME:			
RADIUS BANK			
ADDRESS:	wine bar		
1 HARBOR St, S	UITE 201		
BOSTON, MA 02	210		
ACH COORDINATOR NAME		TELEPHONE NUMBER:	
JOEY MIRANDA		(617) 728-73	343
NINE-DIGIT ROUTING TRAN	2 1 1 0		
DEPOSITOR ACCOUNT TITL	E:		
	L 641 PENSION CLAIMS ACCOUNT	740.60	
DEPOSITOR ACCOUNT NUM	MBER:	LOCKBOX N	UMBER:
TYPE OF ACCOUNT:			
Low Kind Tark	CHECKING SAVINGS	LOCKBOX	
SIGNATURE AND TITLE OF (Could be the same as ACH		TELEPHONE NUMBER:	
Josy N. Miran	da	(617) 728-73	
AUTHORIZED FOR LOCAL R	PRODUCTION	SF 3881 (Rev. 2 Prescribed by De 31 II S C 3322	2/2003) epartment of 31 CFR 210

Instructions for Completing SF 3881 Form

Make three copies of form after completing. Copy 1 is the Agency Copy; copy 2 is the Payee/Company Copy; and copy 3 is the Financial Institution Copy.

- Agency Information Section Federal agency prints or types the name and address of the Federal program agency originating the vendor/miscellaneous payment, agency identifier, agency location code, contact person name and telephone number of the agency. Also, the appropriate box for ACH format is checked.
- 2. Payee/Company Information Section Payee prints or types the name of the payee/company and address that will receive ACH vendor/miscellaneous payments, social security or taxpayer ID number, and contact person name and telephone number of the payee/company. Payee also verifies depositor account number, account title, and type of account entered by your financial institution in the Financial Institution Information Section.
- 3. Financial Institution Information Section Financial institution prints or types the name and address of the payee/company's financial institution who will receive the ACH payment, ACH coordinator name and telephone number, nine-digit routing transit number, depositor (payee/company) account title and account number. Also, the box for type of account is checked, and the signature, title, and telephone number of the appropriate financial institution official are included.

Burden Estimate Statement

The estimated average burden associated with this collection of information is 15 minutes per respondent or recordkeeper, depending on individual circumstances. Comments concerning the accuracy of this burden estimate and suggestions for reducing this burden should be directed to the Financial Management Service, Facilities Management Division, Property and Supply Branch, Room B-101, 3700 East West Highway, Hyattsville, MD 20782 and the Office of Management and Budget, Paperwork Reduction Project (1510-0056), Washington, DC 20503.

8:05 PM 07/02/21

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Reconciliation Summary 4065 · Radius Annuity , Period Ending 06/30/2021

	Jun 30, 21		
Beginning Balance Cleared Transactions	41,408.45		
Deposits and Credits - 1 item	11.91		
Total Cleared Transactions	11.91		
Cleared Balance	41,420.36		
Register Balance as of 06/30/2021	41,420.36		
Ending Balance	41,420.36		

8:06 PM 07/02/21

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Reconciliation Detail

4065 · Radius Annuity Period Ending 06/30/2021

Туре	Date	Num	Name	Clr	Amount	Balance
Beginning Balance	•					41,408.45
Cleared Trar	sactions					
Deposits	and Credits - 1 ite	m				
Deposit	06/30/2021			X	11.91	11.91
Total Depo	osits and Credits			_	11.91	11.91
Total Cleared	Transactions			_	11.91	11.91
Cleared Balance				_	11.91	41,420.36
Register Balance as	s of 06/30/2021			_	11.91	41,420.36
Ending Balance					11.91	41,420.36



1 Harbor St, Ste 201 Boston, MA 02210 000.242.0272

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 ANNUITY FUND 714 RAHWAY AVE STE 2 UNION NJ 07083-4604

STATEMENT of ACCOUNT

Statement Begin Date: Statement End Date: Account Number: 05/29/2021 06/30/2021

Printable Version Save as PDF

Union Interest Checking					Download: CSV
All Transactions by Date					
Date Description		Withdrawal / Debit (-	Deposit	/ Credit (+)	Balance
05/28 Balance Forward					\$41,408.45
06/30 Interest Credited Deposit				\$11.91	\$41,420.36
Interest Rate Summary					
	Date		R	ate	
			0.0	0%	
	05/29		0.3	5%	
Account Summary					
Previous Statement Date: 05/28/2021		Average Statemen	nt Balance: \$41,408.45		
Beginning Balance +	Deposits +	Interest Paid +	Withdrawals +	Service Charge =	Ending Balance
\$41,408.45	\$0.00	\$11.91	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$41,420.36
Statement from 05/29/2021 Thru 06/30/2021 Interest Earned \$11.91 Minimum Balance \$41,408.45		Avg Stmt Available *Annual Percenta	e Bal \$41,408.45 ge Yield Earned 0.35%		

Sunimary of	Deposit	Accounts
-------------	---------	----------

TYPE OF ACCOUNT Checking

ACCOUNT

BALANCE \$41,420.36 INT-RATE% 0.35000% YTD-INT \$71.82 YTD-PENALTY

MATURITY

Some statement cycles have been consolidated. If you previously had a statement end on the 10th of each month, your new cycle is now end of month.

8:06 PM 07/02/21 Accrual Basis

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Account QuickReport

As of June 30, 2021

Туре	Date	Num	Name	Memo	Split	Debit	Credit	Balance
4065 · Radius Annuit	y 1							41,348.54
Deposit	01/31/2021			Deposit	8180 · Interest	12.29		41,360.83
Deposit	02/28/2021			Deposit	6180 · Interest	11.11		41,371.94
Deposit	03/31/2021			Deposit	8180 · Interest	12.30		41,384.24
Deposit	04/30/2021			Deposit	8180 · Interest	11.90		41,396.14
Deposit	05/31/2021			Deposit	8180 · Interest	12.31		41,408.45
Deposit	06/30/2021			Deposit	6180 · Interest	11.91		41,420.36
Total 4065 · Radius Ar	nuity				_	71.82	0.00	41,420.36
TAL						71.82	0.00	41,420.36

7:44 PM 07/02/21

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Reconciliation Summary 4045 · Radius Benefits Period Ending 06/30/2021

	Jun 30, 21	
Beginning Balance Cleared Transactions		3,661,362.44
Checks and Payments - 2 items	-1,090,221.53	
Deposits and Credits - 1 item	740.17	
Total Cleared Transactions	-1,089,481.36	
Cleared Balance		2,571,881.08
Uncleared Transactions Checks and Payments - 1 item	-1,358.50	
Total Uncleared Transactions	-1,358.50	
Register Balance as of 06/30/2021		2,570,522.58
Ending Balance		2,570,522.58

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Reconciliation Detail

4045 · Radius Benefits Period Ending 06/30/2021

Туре	Date	Num	Name	Clr	Amount	Balance
Beginning Balance Cleared Trar						3,661,362.44
*******	nd Payments - 2 i	items				
General Journal	05/31/2021	AJE-46		X	-1,400.79	-1,400.79
General Journal	06/30/2021	AJE-48		Χ _	-1,088,820.74	-1,090,221.53
Total Chee	cks and Payments				-1,090,221.53	-1,090,221.53
Deposits	and Credits - 1 ite	em				
General Journal	06/30/2021	AJE-47		X	740.17	740.17
Total Depo	osits and Credits			_	740.17	740.17
Total Cleared	l Transactions			_	-1,089,481.36	-1,089,481.36
Cleared Balance					-1,089,481.36	2,571,881.08
Uncleared To						
Checks a General Journal	nd Payments - 1 i 06/30/2021	item AJE-48			-1,358.50	-1,358.50
Total Ched	cks and Payments				-1,358.50	-1,358.50
Total Unclear	ed Transactions				-1,358.50	-1,358.50
Register Balance as	s of 06/30/2021			_	-1,090,839.86	2,570,522.58
Ending Balance					-1,090,839.86	2,570,522.58



1 Harbor St, Ste 201 Boston, MA 02210 800,242.0272

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION/PAYROLL 714 RAHWAY AVE STE 2 UNION NJ 07083-4604

STATEMENT of ACCOUNT

Statement Begin Date: Statement End Date: Account Number: 05/29/2021 06/30/2021

Printable Version Save as PDF

ion Interest Checkir	9		P.		Download: <u>CSV</u>
					View Check Images Reconcile
Transactions by Date					
Date Description		Withdraw	al / Debit (-)	Deposit / Credit (+)	Balance
05/28 Balance For	ward				\$3,661,362.44
06/01 Teamsters 6	41 PC PENSION		1,082,862.02-	200.0	\$2,578,500.42
06/02 RECLAIM 6-	1-2021			\$197.82 SSO-CLOS	\$2,578,698.24 SED FILE- REC'D BK REV FOR
06/02 CREDIT ORI	G RETURNS			\$47.53	578.745.77
06/02 Check Numb	per 700778		\$526.21-	DID LINE	R-REISSUED WITH 07/01/21 C \$2,578,219.56
06/02 Check Numb	per 700799		\$592.62-		\$2,577,626.94
06/03 Check Numb	per 700788		\$112.16-		\$2,577,514.78
06/03 Check Numb	per 700789		\$661.04-		\$2,576,853.74
06/03 Check Numb	per 700791		\$144.64-		\$2,576,709.10
06/03 Check Numb	per 700796		\$136.43-		\$2,576,572.67
06/03 Check Numb	per 700802		\$450.00-		\$2,576,122.67
06/03 Check Numb	per 700804		\$106.44-		\$2,576,016.23
06/03 Check Numb	per 700806		\$220.21-		\$2,575,796.02
06/03 Check Numb	per 700814		\$695.44-		\$2,575,100.58
06/04 Check Numb	per 700797		\$63.21-		\$2,575,037.37
06/04 Check Numb	per 700812		\$378.68-		\$2,574,658.69
06/07 Check Numb	per 700793		\$274.97-		\$2,574,383.72
06/07 Check Numb	per 700807		\$354.92-		\$2,574,028.80
06/07 Check Numb	per 700810		\$597.46-		\$2,573,431.34
06/08 Check Numb	per 700790		\$183,30-		\$2,573,248.04
06/09 Check Numb	per 700800		\$168.84-		\$2,573,079.20
06/10 RECLAIM 06	-01-2021			\$375.88 SSO-CLO	SED FILE- RE\$2(579)(4650)8OR
06/10 RECLAIM 06	012021			\$279.65 A- BK RE	V REJECTED POR 3/6/2173 RV
06/10 RECLAIM 06	012021			\$29.31 AGAIN 7/6	\$2,573,764.04
06/10 Check Numb	per 700798		\$260.56-	SSO-BK R	EV REJECTED FOR, 903248-TR
06/10 Check Numb	per 700801		\$44.90-	AGAIN 7/6	\$2,573,458.58
06/10 Check Numb			\$222.29-		\$2,573,236.29
06/14 DEBIT ORIG			\$308.96		\$2,572,927.33
06/15 Check Numb	per 700792		\$277.06-		\$2,572,650.27
06/16 RECLAIM 06	TO STATE OF THE ST		New York	\$110.04	\$2,572,760.31
06/18 Check Numb			\$267.23- QDRO	REC'B BK REV FOR 06/21 & MONEY OR R)-XHUS AMT WENT UP PER DIV	
06/21 Check Numb			\$195.33-	K)-AHUS AMT WENT DIFFER DIV	\$2,572,297.75
06/21 Check Numb			\$195.33-		\$2,572,102.42
06/22 Check Numb			\$947.38-		\$2,571,155.04
06/28 Check Numb	1.20,004		\$14.13-		\$2,571,140.91
06/30 Interest Cre			*******	\$740.17	\$2,571,881.08
*****				*05567	45/61-055655
cks in Order					
Date	Number	Amount	Date	Number	Amount
06/02	700778	\$526.21	06/03	700802	\$450.00
06/21 06/03	700779 700788 *	\$195.33 \$112.16	06/28 06/03	700803 700804	\$14.13 \$106.44
06/03	700789	\$661.04	06/21	700805	\$195.33
06/08	700790	\$183.30	06/03	700805	\$220.21
06/03	700791	\$144.64	06/07	700807	\$354.92
06/15	700792	\$277.06	06/22	700809 *	\$947.38
06/07	700793	\$274.97	06/07	700810	\$597.46
06/03	700796 *	\$136.43	06/18	700811	\$267,23
06/04	700797	\$63.21	06/04	700812	\$378.68
06/10	700798	\$260.56	06/10	700813	\$222.29
06/02 06/09	700799 700800	\$592.62 \$168.84	06/03	700814	\$695.44
50,05	700801	\$44.90			

* Check Numbers Missing

05/29 0.35%

Account Summary

Previous Statement Date: 05/28/2021

Beginning Balance +

Deposits + \$1,040.23

Interest Paid -\$740.17

Withdrawals -

Service Charge = \$0.00

Ending Balance \$2,571,881.08

\$3,661,362.44 Statement from 05/29/2021 Thru 06/30/2021 Interest Earned \$740.17 Minimum Balance \$2,571,140.91

\$1,091,261.76

Average Statement Balance: \$2,572,964.69

Avg Stmt Available Bal \$2,572,964.68 *Annual Percentage Yield Earned 0.35%

Summary of Deposit Accounts

TYPE OF ACCOUNT ACCOUNT BALANCE INT-RATE% YTD-INT YTD-PENALTY MATURITY Checking \$2,325.59 \$2,571,881.08 0.35000%

Some statement cycles have been consolidated. If you previously had a statement end on the 10th of each month, your new cycle is now end of month.

7:45 PM 07/02/21 Cash Basis

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Account QuickReport

As of June 30, 2021

Туре	Date	Num	Name	Memo	Debit	Credit	Original Amount	Balance
4045 · Radius Benefit	s 1440							1,975,186.92
General Journal	01/31/2021	AJE-35		REC CR BENEFIT ACCT	1,773,342.92		1,773,342.92	3,748,529.84
General Journal	01/31/2021	AJE-36		REC CD BEN ACCT	1000	1,773,907.15	-1,773,907.15	1,974,622.69
General Journal	01/31/2021	AJE-36		REC CD BEN ACCT-O/S CKS		1,315,30	-1,315.30	1,973,307.39
General Journal	02/28/2021	AJE-39		REC CR BENEFIT ACCT	2,819,859.72		2,919,859.72	4,893,167.11
General Journal	02/28/2021	AJE-40		REC CD BEN ACCT		1,782,693.47	-1,782,693.47	3,110,473.64
General Journal	02/28/2021	AJE-40		REC CD BEN ACCT-O/S CKS		1,966.77	-1,966.77	3,108,506.87
General Journal	03/31/2021	AJE-41		REC CR BENEFIT ACCT	601.59		601.59	3,109,108.46
General Journal	03/31/2021	AJE-42		REC CD BEN ACCT		1,088,090.56	-1,088,090.56	2,021,017.90
General Journal	03/31/2021	AJE-42		REC CD BEN ACCT-O/S CKS	The state of the s	2,935.41	-2,935.41	2,018,082.49
General Journal	04/30/2021	AJE-43		REC CR BENEFIT ACCT	500,323.26		500,323.26	2,518,405.75
General Journal	04/30/2021	AJE-44		REC CD BEN ACCT		1,107,579.88	-1,107,579.88	1,410,825.87
General Journal	04/30/2021	AJE-44		REC CD BEN ACCT-O/S CKS		671.13	-671.13	1,410,154.74
General Journal	05/31/2021	AJE-45		REC CR BENEFIT ACCT	3,345,552.73		3,345,552.73	4,755,707.47
General Journal	05/31/2021	AJE-46		REC CD BEN ACCT	Acres M.	1,094,345.03	-1,094,345,03	3,661,362.44
General Journal	05/31/2021	AJE-46		REC CD BEN ACCT-O/S CKS		1,400.79	-1,400.79	3,659,961.65
General Journal	06/30/2021	AJE-47		REC CR BENEFIT ACCT	740.17		740.17	3,660,701.82
General Journal	06/30/2021	AJE-48		REC CD BEN ACCT		1,088,820.74	-1,088,820.74	2,571,881.08
General Journal	06/30/2021	AJE-48		REC CD BEN ACCT-O/S CKS		1,358.50	-1,358.50	2,570,522.58
Total 4045 Radius Be	nefits 1440				8,540,420.39	7,945,084.73	1 6	2,570,522.58
TAL					8,540,420.39	7,945,084.73		2,570,522.58

641 Pension Fund Benefits Account Bank Rec June 2021-Summary

Balance Per Bank	2,571,881.08
Outstanding Checks	(1,358.50)
Book Balance	2,570,522.58
Proof of Cash	
Beginning Balance	3,659,961.65
Cash Receipts (Per Bank Statement)	740.17
Cash Disbursements	(1,090,179.24)
Adjustments	
Ending Balance	2,570,522.58
Difference	(0.00)
Balance Per General Ledger	2,570,522.58
Adjustment	(0.00)
Adjusted Balance	2,570,522.58

641 Pension Fund Benefits Account Bank Rec June 2021-OS CKs

Date		Issued		
Issued	Check No	Amount	Cleared	
5/1/2021	700768	679.25		
6/1/2021	700795	679.25		
	TOTAL	1,358.50	-	

641 Pension Fund Benefits Account Bank Rec June 2021-CReceipts

		Operating			Wire			
Month	PGBC	Transfers	Interest	Total	Refunds			
Mar								
Apr				-				
May			the same of the sa					
Jun			740.17	740.17	1,040.23			
Jul				1.4.11	27.5 % (1 1 1	
Aug								
Sep				1.00				
Oct				7				
Nov				X • T				
Dec								
Dec				- +c				
Jan				13.7				
Feb								
Totals	2,,	43	740.17	740.17	1,040.23	1,780.40		
						1,040.23	DEPOSITS	
							INTEREST	
						1,780.40		
							1	

641 Pension Fund Benefits Account Bank Rec June 2021-CD

	Count	Gross	FWT	S.P.B.	Medical	SWT	Deductions		Bank Fee	Net		
Mar										-		
Mar												
Apr										-		
Apr										-		
May										-		
May										-		
Jun		1,170,206.10	47,414.63	3,829.46	32,860.00	10,712.88	1,226.26	-		1,081,821.79		
Jun		9,799.16	1,666.46	-	-	36.00	48.21			8,048.49		
Jul		308.96								308.96	279.65	-RECLAIM RETURNED
Jul										-	29.31	-RECLAIM RETURNED
Aug										-	308.96	
Aug										-		
Sep										-		
Sep										-		
Oct										-		
Oct										-		
Nov										-		
Nov										-		
Dec										-		
Dec								-		-		
Jan										-		
Jan										-		
Feb										-		
Feb										-		
										-		
Annual	-	-	-	-	_	-	-			-		
											oc	
Reviewed all checks cl	-	1,180,314.22	49,081.09	3,829.46	32,860.00	10,748.88	1,274.47	-	-	1,090,179.24	(1,358.50)	1,088,820.74
		9300D	5040C	9310D	3830C	5030C	9300C	9300D	9700D	4040C		
		1	6	2	3	5	7	8	9	4		

5:41 PM 07/02/21

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Reconciliation Summary 4035 · Radius Operating , Period Ending 06/30/2021

	Jun 30, 21	
Beginning Balance		265,493.53
Cleared Transactions		
Checks and Payments - 9 items	-147,413.88	
Deposits and Credits - 10 items	374,954.46	
Total Cleared Transactions	227,540.58	
Cleared Balance		493,034.11
Uncleared Transactions		
Checks and Payments - 4 items	-85,682.82	
Total Uncleared Transactions	-85,682.82	
Register Balance as of 06/30/2021		407,351.29
Ending Balance		407,351.29

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Reconciliation Detail

4035 · Radius Operating _____, Period Ending 06/30/2021

Туре	Date	Num	Name	Cir	Amount	Balance
Beginning Bala						265,493.53
	ransactions					
Check	s and Payments - 9 i	items				
Check	04/09/2021	1222	KROLL, HEINEMAN	X	-15,000.00	-15,000.00
Check	05/18/2021	1225	J & J PRINTING CO	Х	-845.67	-15,845.67
Check	06/01/2021	DM	ACH TAX DEPOSIT	Х	-46,985.69	-62,831.36
Check	06/01/2021	DM	TEAMSTERS LOCA	X	-32,860.00	-95,691.36
Check	06/01/2021	DM	TEAMSTERS LOCA	Х	-21,000.00	-116,691.36
Check	06/01/2021	DM	ACH TAX DEPOSIT	Χ	-10,748.88	-127,440.24
Check	06/01/2021	DM	TEAMSTERS LOCA	X	-1,884.17	-129,324.41
Check	06/02/2021	1227	UBS FINANCIAL SE	X	-16,250.00	-145,574.41
Check	06/14/2021	DM	CHUBB	X	-1,839.47	-147,413.88
Total C	Checks and Payments				-147,413.88	-147,413.88
Depos	its and Credits - 10 i	items				
Deposit	06/02/2021			Х	12,949.20	12,949.20
Deposit	06/08/2021			Χ	37,004.06	49,953.26
Deposit	06/09/2021			Х	181,057.66	231,010.92
Deposit	06/14/2021			X	32,922.60	263,933.52
Deposit	06/16/2021			Χ	10,281.25	274,214.77
Deposit	06/22/2021			Χ	179.69	274,394.46
Deposit	06/23/2021			Χ	17,304.50	291,698.96
Deposit	06/29/2021			X	78,620.25	370,319.21
Deposit	06/30/2021			Х	95.45	370,414.66
Deposit	06/30/2021			Χ _	4,539.80	374,954.46
Total D	eposits and Credits			_	374,954.46	374,954.46
Total Clea	red Transactions			_	227,540.58	227,540.58
Cleared Balance	•				227,540.58	493,034.11
	d Transactions					
	s and Payments - 4 i		WASHINGTON STD		70 756 50	70 756 50
Check	06/25/2021	1228	WASHINGTON STR		-72,756.53	-72,756.53
Check	06/28/2021	1229	MSPC		-566.25	-73,322.78
Check	06/29/2021	1230	SUMMIT ACTUARIA		-12,250.00	-85,572.78
Check	06/29/2021	1231		-	-110.04	-85,682.82
Total C	checks and Payments			_	-85,682.82	-85,682.82
Total Uncl	leared Transactions			-	-85,682.82	-85,682.82
Register Balance	e as of 06/30/2021			_	141,857.76	407,351.29
Ending Balance	e			_	141,857.76	407,351.29



1 Harbor St, Ste 201 Boston, MA 02210 000.242.0272

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION OPERATING 714 RAHWAY AVE STE 2 UNION NJ 07083-4604

of ACCOUNT

Statement Begin Date: Statement End Date: Account Number: 05/29/2021 06/30/2021

STATEMENT

Printable Version Save as PDF

Union Interest Check	ling		- 1)				Download: CS
							View Check Imag Recond
All Transactions by Date							
Date Description	in		Withdra	wal / Debit (-)	Deposit /	Credit (+)	Balanc
05/28 Balance Fo	rward						\$265,493.5
06/01 Transfer fro	om DDA to DDA			\$1,884.17-			\$263,609.3
06/01 Transfer fr	om DDA to DDA			\$21,000.00-			\$242,609.3
06/01 Transfer fro	om DDA to DDA			\$32,860.00-			\$209,749.3
06/01 IRS USATA	XPYMT			\$46,985.69-			\$162,763.6
06/01 NJ WEB PM	T Comment			\$10,748.88-			\$152,014.7
06/01 Check Num	nber 1225			\$845.67-			\$151,169.1
06/02 Deposit						12,949.20	\$164,118.3
06/03 Check Num	nber 1222			\$15,000.00-			\$149,118.3
06/08 Deposit						37,004.06	\$186,122.3
06/09 YELLOW RO	DADWAY EPOSPYMNTS				\$1	113,364.03	\$299,486.4
06/09 YELLOW RO	DADWAY EPOSPYMNTS				1.5	67,693.63	\$367,180.0
06/09 Check Num	nber 1227			\$16,250.00-			\$350,930.0
06/14 Deposit					1	32,922.60	\$383,852.6
06/15 CHUBB-SC	I INS.PREM			\$1,839,47-			\$382,013.1
06/16 YRC WORL	DWIDE IN INTEREST					10,281.25	\$392,294.4
06/22 WIRE FROM	M					\$179.69	\$392,474.1
06/23 Deposit						17,304.50	\$409,778.6
06/29 Deposit						78,620.25	\$488,398.8
06/30 YELLOW RO	OADWAY EPOSPYMNTS					\$4,539.80	\$492,938.6
06/30 Interest Cr	redited Deposit					\$95.45	\$493,034.1
Checks in Order							
Date	Number		Amount	Date	Numb	per	Amoun
06/03	1222		\$15,000.00	06/09	12	27 *	\$16,250.00
06/01	1225 *		\$845.67				
* Check Number	rs Missing						
nterest Rate Summary							
		Date			Rate 0,00%		
		05/29			0.35%		
A TOTAL OF THE PARTY OF							
Account Summary	SELECTION .		149	- Cherian Hale Co	- 222 222 41		
Previous Statement Date:	05/28/2021 Beginning		Interest	erage Statement Balan	ce: \$331,792.24	Service	Endin
	Balance +	Deposits +	Paid -		thdrawals -	Charge =	Balano
\$26 Statement from 05/29/20 Interest Earned \$95.45	65,493.53 121 Thru 06/30/2021	\$374,859.01	\$95.45 Av	Stmt Available Bal \$	47,413.88 331,792,24	\$0.00	\$493,034.1
Minimum Balance \$149,11	18.32		-A	nnual Percentage Yield	carried 0.35%		

ACCOUNT

BALANCE \$493,034.11

YTD-INT \$2,344.97 YTD-PENALTY

MATURITY

INT-RATE%

0.35000%

Summary of Deposit Accounts

TYPE OF ACCOUNT

Checking

5:43 PM 07/02/21

Cash Basis

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Account QuickReport

As of June 30, 2021

Туре	Date	Num	Name	Merno	Debit	Credit	Balance
4035 · Radius Op	erating 1466						249,647.86
Check	06/01/2021	DM	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 WELFARE FUND	RETIREE MEDICAL 06/2021		32,860.00	216,787.86
Check	06/01/2021	DM	ACH TAX DEPOSIT	FORM NJ927 PAYMENT-JUNE 2021		10,748.88	206,038.98
Check	06/01/2021	DM	ACH TAX DEPOSIT	FORM 945 PAYMENT-JUNE 2021		46,985.69	159,053.29
Check	06/01/2021	DM	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 WELFARE FUND	ALLOCATED -JUNE 2021		21,000.00	138,053.29
Check	06/01/2021	DM	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 WELFARE FUND	RENT-JUNE 2021		1,884.17	136,169.12
Deposit	06/02/2021			Deposit	12,949.20		149,118.32
Check	06/02/2021	1227	UBS FINANCIAL SERVICES, INC.	Q/E 07/01/20-09/30/20 INV#202009304490A		16,250.00	132,868.32
Deposit	06/08/2021			Deposit	37,004.06		169,872.38
Deposit	06/09/2021			Deposit	181,057.66		350,930.04
Deposit	06/14/2021			Deposit	32,922.60		383,852.64
Check	06/14/2021	DM	CHUBB	CYBER- 2021		1,839.47	382,013.17
Deposit	06/16/2021			Deposit	10,261.25		392,294.42
Deposit	06/22/2021			Deposit	179.69		392,474.11
Deposit	06/23/2021			Deposit	17,304.50		409,778.61
Check	06/25/2021	1228	WASHINGTON STREET INS.GROUP	INV#23096 FIDUCIARY LIABILITY RENEWA		72,756.53	337,022.08
Check	06/28/2021	1229	MSPC	EMPLOYER PAYROLL REVIEWS-INV# 1356		566.25	336,455.83
Check	06/29/2021	1230	SUMMIT ACTUARIAL SERVICES, LLC	RETAINER 06/1/21-06/31/21		12,250.00	324,205.83
Deposit	06/29/2021			Deposit	78,620.25		402,826.08
Check	06/29/2021	1231		O/P PENSION		110.04	402,716.04
Deposit	06/30/2021			Deposit	4,539.80		407,255.64
Deposit	06/30/2021			Deposit	95.45		407,351.29
Total 4035 · Radiu	s Operating 1466				374,954.46	217,251.03	407,351.29
TAL					374,954.46	217,251.03	407,351.29





Account Number: LOC641PENS **TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND** CONSOLIDATED ACCOUNT

This statement is for the period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

Questions? If you have any questions regarding your account or this statement, please contact your Account Manager.

Account Manager: AMOR ABDIHODZIC 7TH & WASHINGTON ST. LOUIS, MO 63101 Phone: 314-418-2161

E-mail: amor.abdihodzic@usbank.com

U.S. Bank National Association hereby certifies that the attached statement, furnished pursuant to 29 CFR 2520.103-5(c), is complete and accurate. However, assets marked with *** are excluded from that certification.

Authorized Signature

ԱյժիվիինիիներՈնիերիվիկինիներդինինու

000000101 27 SP

000638743663015 S

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 BENEFIT FUNDS ATTN: DIANE FLORIAN 714 RAHWAY AVE., 2ND FLOOR UNION, NJ 07083



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 2 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Schedule Schedule	<u>Page</u>
Consolidated Account Listing	3
Market And Cost Reconciliation	4
Cash Reconciliation	
Asset Detail	. 6
Income Accrual Detail	10
Investment Activity	. 14
Other Activity	. 30
Receipts And Deliveries In Kind	39
Corporate Changes And Adjustments	40
Purchases	. 41
Sales And Maturities	
Form 5500 - Assets And Liabilities	
Form 5500 - Income And Expenses	103
Form 5500 - Reportable Transaction Schedule	106



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 3 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

CONSOLIDATED ACCOUNT LISTING

ACCOUNT	ACCOUNT NAME	02/28/2021 MARKET	02/28/2021 FEDERAL TAX COST	% OF MARKET
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PEN-MONEY MARKET	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PEN-BLACKROCK	.00.	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PEN-FIDELITY	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PEN-FORWARD REIT	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PEN-PIMCO	.00.	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PEN-RENAISSANCE	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PEN-ROTHSCHILD	.00	.00	0.00
	(T) TEAMSTERS LOC 641 PEN-RYAN LABS	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOC 641 PEN-VANG TREAS IDX	.00.	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOC 641 PEN-VANG INST IDX	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOC 641 PEN-VANG IDX VAL	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOC 641 PEN-VANG ST FED ID	.00	.00	0.00
	TEAMSTERS LOC 641 PEN-VANG S/T TIPS	.00	.00	0.00
Total		.00	.00	0.00







TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 4 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

MARKET AND COST RECONCILIATION		
	02/28/2021 MARKET	02/28/2021 FEDERAL TAX COST
Beginning Market And Cost	17,056,649.25	16,889,486.48
Investment Activity		
Interest Dividends Realized Gain/Loss	19,583.06 51,140.05 294,758.82	19,583.06 51,140.05 294,758.82
Change In Unrealized Gain/Loss Assets Received Or Delivered Adjustment Total Adj Change In Unrealized Gain/Loss	- 167,162.77 80 - 167,163.57	00. 00. 00.
Net Accrued Income (Current-Prior)	- 10,772.77	- 10,772.77
Total Investment Activity	187,545.59	354,709.16
Other Activity		
Transfers In Transfers Out Free Deliveries	9,410.41 - 17,253,605.21 04	9,410.41 - 17,253,605.21 84
Total Other Activity	- 17,244,194.84	- 17,244,195.64
Net Change In Market And Cost	- 17,056,649.25	- 16,889,486.48
Ending Market And Cost	.00	.00



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS



Page 5 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

CASH RECONCILIATION

Beginning Cash	.00
Investment Activity	
Interest Dividends Cash Equivalent Purchases Purchases Cash Equivalent Sales Sales/Maturities	19,583.06 51,140.05 - 8,678,869.40 - 54,871.16 17,246,005.65 8,661,206.60
Total Investment Activity	17,244,194.80
Other Activity	
Transfers In Transfers Out	9,410.41 - 17,253,605.21
Total Other Activity	- 17,244,194.80
Net Change In Cash	.00
Ending Cash	.00







Page 6 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

ASSET DETAIL

DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	MARKET PRICE/UNIT	FEDERAL TAX COST	UNREALIZED GAIN (LOSS) SINCE INCEPTION/ CURRENT PERIOD	ENDING ACCRUAL	YIELD ON MARKET
US Government Issues						
F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 100.2370	.00	.00 4.90	.00	0.00
FHLM C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 112.8280	.00	.00 - 104.11	.00	0.00
F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 113.8690	.00	.00 - 44.15	.00	0.00
F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A ASSet Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 113.2510	.00	.00 - 142.14	.00	0.00
F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 111.4000	.00.	.00 - 88.73	.00	0.00



Page 7 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

ASSET DETAIL (continued)

DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	MARKET PRICE/UNIT	FEDERAL TAX COST	UNREALIZED GAIN (LOSS) SINCE INCEPTION/ CURRENT PERIOD	ENDING ACCRUAL	YIELD ON MARKET
Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 100.5060	.00	.00 84.26	.00	0.00
F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 112.1860	.00.	.00 - 117.62	.00	0.00
G N M A 11 2.875% 4/20/24 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 101.5860	.00	.00 46.92	.00	0.00
G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 101.2490	.00	.00 53.92	.00	0.00
G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	,00 112.7180	.00	.00 - 168.50	.00	0.00
G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 Standard & Poors Rating: N/A Moodys Rating: N/A Asset Minor Code 24 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 100.4280	.00	.00 - 1.03	.00.	0.00







Page 8 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

ASSET DETAIL	(continued)
	Constitution in the Street of the Street Street Street Street Street

DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	MARKET PRICE/UNIT	FEDERAL TAX COST	UNREALIZED GAIN (LOSS) SINCE INCEPTION/ CURRENT PERIOD	ENDING ACCRUAL	YIELD ON MARKET
Total US Government Issues	.000	.00	.00	.00 - 476.28	.00	0.00
Mutual Funds						
Mutual Funds-Fixed Income						
Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Asset Minor Code 99 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 11.7900	.00.	.00 - 13,459.02	.00	0.00
Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond Asset Minor Code 99 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 10.9000	.00.	- 4,447.43	.00	0.00
Pimco Real Return Fund Asset Minor Code 99 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 12.1100	.00	.00 - 28,767.72	.00.	0.00
Vanguard Short Term Inflation Asset Minor Code 99 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 25.7700	.00	.00 - 18,689.37	.00	0.00
Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Asset Minor Code 99	.000	11.0100	.00.	.00 - 47,807.26	.00	0,00
Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Asset Minor Code 99 ACCOUNT	.000	.00 10.7400	.00.	.00 - 53,516.49	.00	0.00
Total Mutual Funds-Fixed Income	.000	.00	.00	.00 - 166,687.29	.00	0.00



USbank

Page 9 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

ASSET DETAIL (continued)

ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL

DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	MARKET PRICE/UNIT	FEDERAL TAX COST	UNREALIZED GAIN (LOSS) SINCE INCEPTION/ CURRENT PERIOD	ENDING ACCRUAL	YIELD ON MARKET
Total Mutual Funds	.000	.00.	.00	.00 - 166,687.29	.00	0.00
Total Assets	.000	.00	.00.	.00 - 167,163.57	.00	0.00
Accrued Income	.000	.00	.00			
Grand Total	.000	.00	.00			===

ASSET DETAIL MESSAGES

Time of trade execution and trading party (if not disclosed) will be provided upon request.

Publicly traded assets are valued in accordance with market quotations or valuation methodologies from financial industry services believed by us to be reliable. Assets that are not publicly traded may be reflected at values from other external sources. Assets for which a current value is not available may be reflected at a previous value or as not valued, at par value, or at a nominal value. Values shown do not necessarily reflect prices at which assets could be bought or sold. Values are updated based on internal policy and may be updated less frequently than statement generation.

For further information, please contact your account manager or relationship manager.

Yield on Market and Accrued Income are estimates provided for informational purposes only and should not be relied on for making investment, trading, or tax decisions. The estimates may not represent the actual value earned by your investments and they provide no guarantee of what your investments may earn in the future.







Page 10 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SHARES/		EX	PAY	ANN	BEGINNING	INCOME	INCOME	ENDING
FACE AMOUNT	DESCRIPTION	DATE	DATE	RATE	ACCRUAL	EARNED	RECEIVED	ACCRUAL
ash And Equivalent								
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		10,607.84	8,612.00	19,219.84	.00
.000.	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		4.05	.01	4.06	.00
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		2.49	.01	2.50	.00
000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		7.25	.01	7,26	.00
.000.	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		1.41	1.38	2.79	.00
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		.01	.02	.03	.00
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		59.07	5.21	64.28	.00
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		.60	.59	1,19	.00
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z	-	03/01/21		.83	.79	1.62	.00
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		29.24	.99	30.23	.00





Page 11 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	DESCRIPTION	DATE	PAY DATE	ANN RATE	BEGINNING ACCRUAL	INCOME EARNED	INCOME RECEIVED	ENDING ACCRUAL
.000	First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z		03/01/21		14.07	.01	14.08	.00
Total First Am US Trea	as Mm Cl Z				10,726.86	8,621.02	19,347.88	.00
Total Cash And Equiv	alents				10,726.86	8,621.02	19,347.88	.00
US Government Issue	5							
.000	F H L M C Gd G00380 9.500% 8/	01/21			.38	1.18	1.56	.00.
.000	ACCOUNT 6.000% 4/6	01/28			5.78	23.69	29.47	.00.
.000	7.000% 5/01.	/28			4.98	21.06	26.04	.0
.000	F N M A 6.500% 12/01	/28			6.98	29.71	36.69	.0
.000	F N M A 6.500% 5/01.	/26			5.38	22.48	27.86	.0.
.000	F N M A 8.000% 11/01	/27			3.87	16.79	20.66	.00
.000	F N M A 6.500% 7/01	/28			7.88	33.95	41.83	.00.
.000	G N M A 11 2.875% 4/20	/24			4.55	21.98	26.53	.00





Page 12 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	DESCRIPTION	EX DATE	PAY DATE	ANN RATE	BEGINNING ACCRUAL	INCOME EARNED	INCOME RECEIVED	ENDING ACCRUAL
.000	G N M A	7.000% 2/15/31			3.42	15.76	19.18	.00
.000	G N M A	6.500% 3/15/31			.82	3.77	4.59	.00
.000	G N M A	7.500% 11/15/22			.32	.45	.77	.00
Total US Government	ssues				44.36	190.82	235.18	.00
Mutual Funds-Fixed In	come							
.000	Blackrock Inflation P	rotected Bond 12/23/20	02/26/21	0.15	.00	3,588.60	3,588.60	.00
.000.	Fidelity Inflation Prot	ected Bond 02/28/21	03/01/21	0.02	.00	56.25	56.25	.00
.000	Pimco Real Return F	Fund 12/28/20 (02/26/21	0.16	.00	847.09	847.09	.00.
.000	Vanguard Short Ten	n Inflation 12/22/20	12/23/20	0.30	.00	9,530.95	9,530.95	.00
.000	Vanguard Short Terr	m Fed Adm 02/26/21	03/01/21	0.13	1.27	19,273.78	19,275.05	.00
.000	Vanguard Short Terr	m Treasury Adm 02/26/21	03/01/21	0.07	.28	17,841.83	17,842.11	.00
Total Mutual Funds-Fi	red Income				1,55	51,138.50	51,140.05	.00



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 13 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SHARES/		EX	PAY	ANN	BEGINNING	INCOME	INCOME	ENDIN
FACE AMOUNT	DESCRIPTION	DATE	DATE	RATE	ACCRUAL	EARNED	RECEIVED	ACCRUA





Page 14 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
nterest		
FHLMCGd	6.000% 4/01/28	
03/16/2020	F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 February FHLMC Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	5.78
04/15/2020	F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 March FHLMC Due 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	5.51
05/15/2020	F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 April FHLMC Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	5.44
06/15/2020	F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 May FHLMC Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	5.31
07/14/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 Income Credit 2.19 USD ACCOUNT	2.19
07/15/2020	F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 07/15/20 Prin & Int ACCOUNT	5.24
Total F H L M	C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28	29.47
FHLMCGd	9.500% 8/01/21	
03/16/2020	FHLMCGd 9.500% 8/01/21 February FHLMC Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	.38
04/15/2020	F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 March FHLMC Due 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	.34





Page 15 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
05/15/2020	FHLMCGd 9.500% 8/01/21 April FHLMC Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	.29
06/15/2020	F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 May FHLMC Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	.25
07/14/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 Income Credit 0.08 USD ACCOUNT	.08
07/15/2020	F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 07/15/20 Prin & Int ACCOUNT	.22
otal F H L N	C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21	1.56
NMA#	7.000% 5/01/28	
03/25/2020	F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	4.99
04/27/2020	F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	4.93
05/26/2020	F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 April FNMA Due 5/25/20 ACCOUNT	4.77
06/25/2020	F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	4.71
	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of	1.99







Page 16 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

1.1.1.1930(0)010(0)010	IENT ACTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
07/27/2020	F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT 7.000% 5/01/28	4.65
Total F N M A	7.000% 5/01/28	26.04
NMA	6.500% 12/01/28	
03/25/2020	F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	6.98
04/27/2020	F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	6.84
05/26/2020	F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 April FNMA Due 5/25/20 ACCOUNT	6.77
06/25/2020	F N M A FNMA Due 6.500% 12/01/28 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	6,69
07/14/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of F N M A 15 6.500% 12/01/28 Income Credit 2.79 USD ACCOUNT	2.79
07/27/2020	F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT	6.62
Total F N M A	6.500% 12/01/28	36.69
F N M A	6.500% 5/01/26	
03/25/2020	F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	5.38



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 17 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

BATE	DESCRIPTION	CACU
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
04/27/2020	F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	5.30
05/26/2020	F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 April FNMA Due 5/25/20 ACCOUNT	5.22
06/25/2020	F N M A FINAL 6.500% 5/01/26 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	5.02
07/14/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 Income Credit 2.07 USD ACCOUNT	2.07
07/27/2020	F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT	4.87
otal F N M A	6.500% 5/01/26	27.86
NMA	8.000% 11/01/27	
03/25/2020	F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	3.87
04/27/2020	F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	3.84
05/26/2020	F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 April FNMA Due 5/25/20 ACCOUNT	3.81
06/25/2020	F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	3.78





Page 18 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
07/14/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 Income Credit 1.61 USD ACCOUNT	1.61
07/27/2020	F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT	3.75
otal F N M A	8.000% 11/01/27	20.66
NMA	6.500% 7/01/28	
03/25/2020	F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	7.88
04/27/2020	F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	7.80
05/26/2020	F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 April FNMA Due 5/25/20 ACCOUNT	7.72
06/25/2020	F N M A 500 6.500% 7/01/28 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	7.64
07/14/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 Income Credit 3.24 USD ACCOUNT	3.24
07/27/2020	F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT	7.55
otal F N M A	6.500% 7/01/28	41.83





Page 19 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

INVESTMENT ACTIVITY (continued)		
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
First Am US	Treas Mm CI Z	
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	10,607.84
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	4.05
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	2.49
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	7.25
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	1.41
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	.01
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	59.07
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	.60
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	.83
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	29.24
03/02/2020	Interest From 2/1/20 To 2/29/20 ACCOUNT	14.07
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	5,816.31
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01







Page 20 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

INVESTMENT ACTIVITY (continued)		
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.86
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.54
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.37
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.50
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.02
04/01/2020	Interest From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
05/01/2020	Interest From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	1,682.35
05/01/2020	Interest From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	.27
05/01/2020	Interest From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	1.39
05/01/2020	Interest From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	.12
05/01/2020	Interest From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	.16
05/01/2020	Interest From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	.01
06/01/2020	Interest From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	546.57





Page 21 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

1.1.1.1.101010101010101010	ENT ACTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
06/01/2020	Interest From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	.09
06/01/2020	Interest From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	1.66
06/01/2020	Interest From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	.04
06/01/2020	Interest From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	.05
07/01/2020	Interest From 6/1/20 To 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	186.47
07/01/2020	Interest From 6/1/20 To 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	.04
07/01/2020	Interest From 6/1/20 To 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	.98
07/01/2020	Interest From 6/1/20 To 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	.02
07/01/2020	Interest From 6/1/20 To 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	.02
08/03/2020	Interest From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	192.45
08/03/2020	Interest From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	.04
08/03/2020	Interest From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
08/03/2020	Interest From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	.03
08/03/2020	Interest From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	.02
08/03/2020	Interest From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	.03





Page 22 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
09/01/2020	Interest From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	102.79
09/01/2020	Interest From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	.03
09/01/2020	Interest From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	.02
09/01/2020	Interest From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
09/01/2020	Interest From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	.02
09/01/2020	Interest From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	.38
10/01/2020	Interest From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20	52.16
10/01/2020	Interest From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	.02
10/01/2020	Interest From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	.59
10/01/2020	Interest From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	.01
10/01/2020	Interest From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	.01
10/01/2020	Interest From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	.58
11/02/2020	Interest From 10/1/20 To 10/31/20 ACCOUNT	15.65
11/02/2020	Interest From 10/1/20 To 10/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
12/01/2020	Interest From 11/1/20 To 11/30/20 ACCOUNT	10.20



Page 23 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
12/01/2020	Interest From 11/1/20 To 11/30/20 ACCOUNT	.01
01/04/2021	Interest From 12/1/20 To 12/31/20 ACCOUNT	5.35
01/04/2021	Interest From 12/1/20 To 12/31/20 ACCOUNT	.01
02/01/2021	Interest From 1/1/21 To 1/31/21 ACCOUNT	1.70
Total First An	US Treas Mm CI Z	19,347.88
GNMAII	2.875% 4/20/24	
03/20/2020	G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 February GNMA Due 3/20/20 ACCOUNT	4.93
04/20/2020	G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 March GNMA Due 4/20/20 ACCOUNT	4.84
05/20/2020	G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 April GNMA Due 5/20/20 ACCOUNT	4.74
06/22/2020	G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 May GNMA Due 6/20/20 ACCOUNT	4.64
07/20/2020	G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 June GNMA Due 7/20/20 ACCOUNT	4.54
07/27/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 Income Credit 2.84 USD ACCOUNT	2.84





Page 24 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

1.1.1.1.1010101010101010	IENT ACTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
Total G N M A	2.875% 4/20/24	26.53
SNMA#	7.500% 11/15/22	
03/16/2020	G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 February GNMA Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	.15
04/15/2020	G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 March GNMA Due 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	.15
05/15/2020	G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 April GNMA Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	.14
06/15/2020	G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 May GNMA Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	.13
07/15/2020	G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 June GNMA Due 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	.12
07/21/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 Income Credit 0.08 USD ACCOUNT	.08
otal G N M A	7.500% 11/15/22	.77
GNMA	7.000% 2/15/31	
03/16/2020	G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 February GNMA Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	3.44
04/15/2020	G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 March GNMA Due 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	3.41



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 25 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

T. E. E. Pototototototo	INVESTMENT ACTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
05/15/2020	G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 April GNMA Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	3.39
06/15/2020	G N M A 3 7.000% 2/15/31 May GNMA Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	3.37
07/15/2020	G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 June GNMA Due 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	3,35
07/21/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 Income Credit 2.22 USD ACCOUNT	2.22
Total G N M A	7.000% 2/15/31	19.18
G N M A 36212Ukj9	6.500% 3/15/31	
03/16/2020	G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 February GNMA Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	.82
04/15/2020	G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 March GNMA Due 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	.82
05/15/2020	G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 April GNMA Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	.81
06/15/2020	G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 May GNMA Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	.81
07/15/2020	G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 June GNMA Due 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	.80





Page 26 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH	
07/21/2020	Received Accrued Interest On Sale Of G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 Income Credit 0.53 USD ACCOUNT	.53	
otal G N M A	6.500% 3/15/31	4.59	
Total Interest		19,583.06	
Dividends			
Blackrock Inf	ation Protected Bond		
03/31/2020	ACCOUNT	100.26	
04/30/2020	ACCOUNT CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROP	1,209.16	
05/29/2020	ACCOUNT	182.05	
09/30/2020	Dividend From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	1,088.20	
10/31/2020	Dividend From 10/1/20 To 10/31/20 ACCOUNT	865.97	
11/30/2020	Dividend From 11/1/20 To 11/30/20 ACCOUNT	112.69	
12/01/2020	Dividend From 12/1/20 To 12/31/20 ACCOUNT	29.63	
01/31/2021	Dividend From 1/1/21 To 1/31/21 ACCOUNT	.64	
otal Blackro	ck Inflation Protected Bond	3,588.60	

Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond



Page 27 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

MAESIN	INVESTMENT ACTIVITY (continued)		
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH	
03/31/2020	Dividend From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	54.52	
04/30/2020	Dividend From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	.90	
05/31/2020	Dividend From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	.83	
Total Fidelity	Inflation Protected Bond	56.25	
Pimco Real F	eturn Fund		
03/31/2020	Dividend From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	806.52	
04/30/2020	Dividend From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	31.77	
05/31/2020	Dividend From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	8.68	
12/28/2020	0.1618 USD/Share On 0.742 Shares Due 12/28/20 Dividend Payable 12/28/20 ACCOUNT	.12	
otal Pimco	Real Return Fund	847.09	
anguard Sh	ort Term Fed Adm		
03/31/2020	Dividend From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	3,954.36	
04/30/2020	Dividend From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	3,610.26	
05/31/2020	Dividend From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20	2,807.59	



Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm

Page 28 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

IN VESTIV	ENT ACTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
06/30/2020	Dividend From 6/1/20 To 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	2,151.15
07/31/2020	Dividend From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	2,395.09
08/31/2020	Dividend From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	2,295.35
09/30/2020	Dividend From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	1,011.22
10/31/2020	Dividend ACCOUNT COMMENT OF THE PROPERTY OF TH	533.74
11/30/2020	Dividend ACCOUNT	312.43
12/01/2020	Dividend ACCOUNT TO THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPER	164.93
01/31/2021	Dividend ACCOUNT COMMENTS	38.93
Fotal Vangua	rd Short Term Fed Adm	19,275.05
/anguard Sh	ort Term Inflation	
09/30/2020	0.1378 USD/Share On 41,260.919 Shares Due 10/1/20 Dividend Payable 10/01/20 ACCOUNT	5,685.75
12/22/2020	0.1666 USD/Share On 23,080.41 Shares Due 12/23/20 Dividend Payable 12/23/20 ACCOUNT	3,845.20
Total Vangua	rd Short Term Inflation	9,530.95





Page 29 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
03/31/2020	Vanguard S T Treasury Fd Ad Dividend From 3/1/20 To 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	7,828.35
04/30/2020	Vanguard S T Treasury Fd Ad Dividend From 4/1/20 To 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	5,815.31
05/31/2020	Dividend From 5/1/20 To 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	655,16
06/30/2020	Dividend From 6/1/20 To 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	284.92
07/31/2020	Dividend From 7/1/20 To 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	197.69
08/31/2020	Dividend From 8/1/20 To 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	1,446.63
09/30/2020	Dividend From 9/1/20 To 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	899.99
10/31/2020	Dividend ACCOUNT	340.66
11/30/2020	Dividend ACCOUNT	205.16
12/01/2020	Dividend ACCOUNT	126.02
01/31/2021	Dividend ACCOUNT COMMENT OF THE PROPERTY OF TH	42.22
Total Vangua	d Short Term Treasury Adm	17,842.11
otal Dividen		51,140.05







Page 30 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
Transfers In		
Transfer Fron	n Another Account	
03/03/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	.01
03/16/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	76.11
03/20/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	34.02
03/25/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	99.50
04/02/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	.01
04/15/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	35.49
04/20/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	35.83
04/27/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	103.59
05/15/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	47.71
05/20/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	33.87



Page 31 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

OTHER A	CTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
05/26/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	109.34
06/15/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	34.10
06/22/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	34,69
06/25/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	99.61
07/14/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	6,276.29
07/15/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	10.29
07/20/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	45.04
07/20/2020	Paid From Account # Account Closing ACCOUNT	56.68
07/21/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	19.29
07/27/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	1,396.88
07/29/2020	Paid From Account # Per Request Dtd 7/7/20 ACCOUNT	862.05



Page 32 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH	
08/04/2020	Paid From Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	.01	
Total Transfe	From Another Account	9,410.41	
Total Transfe	rs In	9,410.41	
Transfers Ou			
Outgoing Do	nestic Wire		
03/30/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Proceeds From Trade ACCOUNT	- 790,000.00	
03/30/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Proceeds From Trade ACCOUNT	- 182,027.40	
03/30/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Proceeds From Trade ACCOUNT	- 513,651.81	
03/30/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Proceeds From Trade ACCOUNT	- 94,320.79	
04/27/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund Per Lod Dtd 4/20/20 ACCOUNT	- 290,000.00	
04/27/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund Per Lod Dtd 4/20/20 ACCOUNT	- 290,000.00	
05/29/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund Per Lod Dtd 5/21/20 ACCOUNT	- 830,500.00	



Page 33 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH	
05/29/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund Per Lod Dtd 5/21/20 ACCOUNT	- 3,134.15	
05/29/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund Per Lod Dtd 5/21/20 ACCOUNT	- 12,613.54	
05/29/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund Per Lod Dtd 5/21/20 ACCOUNT	- 814,752.31	
06/25/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Per Request Dtd 6/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 870,000.00	
06/25/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Per Request Dtd 6/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 870,000.00	
07/27/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 PEN Claims Acct Per Direction Letter Dtd 7/21/20 ACCOUNT	- 880,000.00	
07/27/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 PEN Claims Acct Per Direction Letter Dtd 7/21/20 ACCOUNT	- 880,000.00	
08/25/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 8/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 875,000.00	
08/25/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 8/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 875,000.00	
09/25/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Trade Proceeds Per Request Dtd 9/17/20 ACCOUNT	- 875,000.00	
09/25/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Trade Proceeds Per Request Dtd 9/17/20 ACCOUNT	- 437,500.00	



Page 34 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
09/25/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Trade Proceeds Per Request Dtd 9/17/20 ACCOUNT	- 437,500.00
10/28/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 875,000.00
10/28/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 218,750.00
10/28/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 218,750.00
10/28/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 218,750.00
10/28/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 218,750.00
11/24/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 11/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 1,000,000.00
11/24/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 11/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 250,000.00
11/24/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 11/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 250,000.00
11/24/2020	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 11/19/20 ACCOUNT	- 250,000.00
12/23/2020	Paid To Teamster Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 12/17/20 ACCOUNT	- 875,000.00





Page 35 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

OTHER A	CTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
12/23/2020	Paid To Teamster Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 12/17/20 ACCOUNT	- 291,667.00
12/23/2020	Paid To Teamster Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 12/17/20 ACCOUNT	- 291,666.00
12/23/2020	Paid To Teamster Local 641 Pension Per Request Dtd 12/17/20 ACCOUNT	- 291,667.00
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 431,947.70
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 90,226.41
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	89
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	40
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 9.28
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	78
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 1,260.74
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 217,259.35







Page 36 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH	
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 540.64	
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 741.26	
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 126,750.71	
01/25/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Per Direction Letter Dtd 1/20/2021 ACCOUNT	- 304,373.31	
02/23/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 1.70	
02/23/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	63	
02/23/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 42.14	
02/23/2021	Paid To Teamsters Local 641 Pension Proceeds From Trades ACCOUNT	- 38.86	
otal Outgoir	g Domestic Wire	- 17,244,194.80	
ransfer To A	nother Account		
03/03/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	01	
03/16/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 76.11	



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 37 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

OTHER A	CTIVITY (continued)	
DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
03/20/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 34.02
03/25/2020	Paid To Account # Part	- 99.50
04/02/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	01
04/15/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 35,49
04/20/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 35.83
04/27/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 103.59
05/15/2020	Paid To Account # Part	- 47.71
05/20/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 33.87
05/26/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 109.34
06/15/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 34.10
06/22/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 34.69





Page 38 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	CASH
DAIL	DECOMITION	SAOTI
06/25/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 99.61
07/14/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 6,276.29
07/15/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 10.29
07/20/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 45.04
07/20/2020	Paid To # Account Closing ACCOUNT	- 56.68
07/21/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 19.29
07/27/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	- 1,396.88
07/29/2020	Paid To # Per Request Dtd 7/7/20 ACCOUNT	- 862.05
08/04/2020	Paid To Account # Per Teamsters Loc 641 Ltr Dtd 1/10/17 ACCOUNT	01
otal Transfe	To Another Account	- 9,410.41
otal Transfe	rs Out	- 17,253,605.21
otal Other A	artin	- 17,244,194.80



Page 39 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

1.75	C	SHARES OR	FEDERAL	MARKET	REALIZED UNREALIZED
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	TAX COST	VALUE	GAIN/LOSS
Free Deliverie	es				
US Treas & A	gency Obligations				
07/23/2020	Distributed 0.8 Par Value Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 Remove Residual Shares	800	80	.00.	.80
07/30/2020	Distributed 0.04 Par Value Of G N M A I I 3.875% 4/20/24 0.04 USD Dist Off Residual Shares	040	04	04	.00
Total US Trea	s & Agency Obligations	-,840	84	04	.8.
Total Free De	liveries	840	84	04	.80





Total Corporate Changes And Adjustments

Page 40 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

.00

.00

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES OR FACE AMOUNT	FEDERAL TAX COST	MARKET VALUE	REALIZED/ UNREALIZED GAIN/LOSS
Adjustments					
07/21/2020	Par Value Of G N M A 2015/31 Adjusted By 0.02 Par Value Old Par Value 569.98/New Par Value 570 ACCOUNT	.02	.00	.00	.00.
07/21/2020	Par Value Of G N M A 6.5% 3/15/31 Adjusted By 0.01 Par Value Old Par Value 147.2/New Par Value 147.21 ACCOUNT	.01	.00	.00.	.00
Total Adjustm	ents	.03	.00	.00	.00

.03

.00





Page 41 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
Cash And Eq	uivalents				
03/03/2020	Purchased 10,607.85 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	10,607.850	.00	- 10,607.85	10,607.85
03/03/2020	Purchased 4.05 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	4.050	.00	- 4.05	4.05
03/03/2020	Purchased 2.49 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	2.490	.00	- 2.49	2.49
03/03/2020	Purchased 7.25 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	7.250	.00	- 7.25	7.25
03/03/2020	Purchased 1.41 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	1.410	.00	- 1.41	1.41
03/03/2020	Purchased 59.07 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	59.070	.00	- 59.07	59.07



USbank 📓



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 42 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES ((continued)

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST	
03/03/2020	Purchased 0.6 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	.600	.00	60	.60	
03/03/2020	Purchased 0.83 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	.830	.00	~ .83	.83	
03/03/2020	Purchased 29.24 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	29.240	.00	- 29.24	29.24	
03/03/2020	Purchased 14.07 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/3/20 ACCOUNT	14.070	.00	- 14.07	14.07	
03/16/2020	Purchased 76.11 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/16/20 ACCOUNT	76.110	.00	- 76.11	76.11	
03/20/2020	Purchased 34.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/20/20	34.020	.00.	- 34.02	34.02	





Page 43 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES	(continued)

DATE	DESCRIPTION	DESCRIPTION SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT		CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
03/25/2020	Purchased 99.5 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/25/20	99.500	.00	- 99.50	99.50
03/30/2020	Purchased 182,027.4 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/30/20 ACCOUNT	182,027,400	.00	- 182,027.40	182,027.40
03/30/2020	Purchased 513,651.81 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/30/20	513,651.81 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/30/20		- 513,651.81	513,651.81
03/30/2020	Purchased 94,320.79 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/30/20	94,320.790	.00	- 94,320.79	94,320.79
04/02/2020	Purchased 5,816.32 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20	5,816.320	.00	- 5,816.32	5,816.32
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	01	.01







Page 44 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES (contin	inued)
-------------------	--------

DATE	DESCRIPTION	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST	
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	01	.01
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	01	.01
04/02/2020	urchased 0.86 .860 Units Of irst Am US Treas Mm Cl Z rade Date 4/2/20 CCOUNT		.00	- ,86	.86
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.54 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	.540	.00	54	.54
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.37 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	.370	.00	37	.37
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.5 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	500	.00.	50	.50





Page 45 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES	(continued)	

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	.020	.00	02	.02
04/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	÷ .01	.01
04/15/2020	Purchased 35.49 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	35.490	.00	- 35.49	35.49
04/20/2020	Purchased 35.83 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/20/20	35.830	.00.	- 35.83	35.83
04/27/2020	Purchased 103.59 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/27/20 ACCOUNT	103.590	.00	- 103.59	103.59
04/27/2020	Purchased 290,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 4/27/20	290,000.000	.00	- 290,000.00	290,000.00







Page 46 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES (c	continued)	
--------------	------------	--

DATE	DESCRIPTION	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST	
05/04/2020	Purchased 1,682.35 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/4/20 ACCOUNT	1,682.350 .00		- 1,682.35	1,682.35
05/04/2020	Purchased 0.27 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/4/20 ACCOUNT	.270	.00	- 27	.27
05/04/2020	Purchased 1.39 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/4/20 ACCOUNT	s Of Am US Treas Mm Cl Z de Date 5/4/20		- 1.39	1.39
05/04/2020	Purchased 0.12 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/4/20 ACCOUNT	.120	.00.	12	.12
05/04/2020	Purchased 0.16 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/4/20 ACCOUNT	.160	.00	16	.16
05/04/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/4/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00.	~.01	.01





Page 47 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
05/15/2020	Purchased 47.71 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	47.710	.00	- 47.71	47.71
05/20/2020	Purchased 33.87 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/20/20 ACCOUNT	33.870	.00.	- 33.87	33,87
05/26/2020	Purchased 109.34 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/26/20 ACCOUNT	109.340	.00	- 109.34	109.34
05/27/2020	Purchased 814,752.31 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/27/20	814,752.310	.00	- 814,752.31	814,752.31
05/29/2020	Purchased 3,125.8 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/29/20 ACCOUNT	3,125.800	.00	- 3,125.80	3,125.80
05/29/2020	Purchased 12,597.37 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 5/29/20	12,597.370	.00.	- 12,597.37	12,597.37







Page 48 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

j	P	U	IR	C	Н	Α	S	Ε	S	(CC	r	١t	ir	ı	le	d	1)
				5300					0101	5.5							004	(B)

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
06/02/2020	Purchased 546.57 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/2/20 ACCOUNT	546.570	.00	- 546.57	546.57
06/02/2020	Purchased 0.09 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/2/20 ACCOUNT	.090	.00	09	.09
06/02/2020	Purchased 1.66 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/2/20 ACCOUNT	1.660	.00	- 1.66	1.66
06/02/2020	Purchased 0.04 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/2/20 ACCOUNT	.040	.00.	04	.04
06/02/2020	Purchased 0.05 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/2/20 ACCOUNT	.050	.00	~ .05	.05
06/15/2020	Purchased 34.1 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	34.100	.00	- 34.10	34.10





Page 49 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES	(continued)

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
06/22/2020	Purchased 34.69 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/22/20 ACCOUNT	34.690	.00	- 34.69	34.69
06/25/2020	Purchased 99.61 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	99.610	.00	- 99.61	99.61
06/25/2020	Purchased 870,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/25/20	870,000.000	.00	- 870,000.00	870,000.00
07/02/2020	Purchased 186.47 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/2/20 ACCOUNT	186.470	.00	- 186.47	186.47
07/02/2020	Purchased 0.04 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/2/20 ACCOUNT	.040	.00	04	.04
07/02/2020	Purchased 0.98 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/2/20 ACCOUNT	980	.00.	98	.98







Page 50 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES (continued)	PURCHASES	(continued)
-----------------------	------------------	-------------

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
07/02/2020	Purchased 0.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/2/20 ACCOUNT	.020	.00	02	.02
07/02/2020	Purchased 0.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/2/20 ACCOUNT	.020	.00	·- ,02	.02
07/14/2020	Purchased 6,276.29 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/14/20 ACCOUNT	6,276.290	.00	- 6,276.29	6,276.29
07/15/2020	Purchased 10.29 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	10.290	.00.	- 10.29	10.29
07/15/2020	Purchased 44.9 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	44.900	.00	- 44.90	44.90
07/20/2020	Purchased 45.04 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/20/20 ACCOUNT	45.040	.00.	- 45.04	45.04





Page 51 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHA	PURCHASES (continued)				
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
07/20/2020	Purchased 56.68 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/20/20 ACCOUNT	56.680	.00	- 56.68	56.68
07/21/2020	Purchased 19.29 Units Of	19.290	.00	- 19.29	19,29

07/20/2020	Purchased 56.68 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 7/20/20 ACCOUNT	56.680	.00	- 56.68	56.68
07/21/2020	Purchased 19.29 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/21/20 ACCOUNT	19.290	.00.	- 19,29	19,29
07/21/2020	Purchased 755.82 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/21/20 ACCOUNT	755.820	.00	- 755.82	755.82
07/27/2020	Purchased 1,396.88 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/27/20	1,396.880	.00.	- 1,396.88	1,396.88
07/27/2020	Purchased 106.23 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/27/20 ACCOUNT	106.230	.00	- 106.23	106.23
07/27/2020	Purchased 880,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/27/20	880,000.000	.00.	- 880,000.00	880,000.00







Page 52 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES ((continued)	ĺ

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
07/28/2020	Purchased 803.98 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/28/20 ACCOUNT	803.980	.00	- 803.98	803.98
07/29/2020	Purchased 862.05 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/29/20 ACCOUNT	862.050	.00	- 862.05	862.05
08/04/2020	Purchased 192.46 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 8/4/20 ACCOUNT	192.460	.00	- 192.46	192.46
08/04/2020	Purchased 0.04 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 8/4/20 ACCOUNT	.040	.00	04	.04
08/04/2020	Purchased 0.03 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 8/4/20 ACCOUNT	.030	.00	~ .03	.03
08/04/2020	Purchased 0.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 8/4/20 ACCOUNT	.020	.00.	02	.02





Page 53 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
08/04/2020	Purchased 0.03 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 8/4/20 ACCOUNT	.030	.00	03	.03
08/25/2020	Purchased 875,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 8/25/20	875,000.000	.00	- 875,000.00	875,000.00
09/02/2020	Purchased 102.79 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/2/20 ACCOUNT	102.790	.00	- 102.79	102.79
09/02/2020	Purchased 0.03 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/2/20 ACCOUNT	.030	.00	03	.03
09/02/2020	Purchased 0.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/2/20 ACCOUNT	.020	.00	~ .02	.02
09/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 9/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00.	01	.01







Page 54 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES (continued)
A THE RESIDENCE OF THE PARTY OF	

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
09/02/2020	Purchased 0.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/2/20 ACCOUNT	.020	.00	02	.02
09/02/2020	Purchased 0.38 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/2/20 ACCOUNT	.380	.00	38	.38
09/25/2020	Purchased 437,500 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/25/20 ACCOUNT	437,500.000	.00	- 437,500.00	437,500.00
09/25/2020	Purchased 437,500 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/25/20	437,500.000	.00	- 437,500.00	437,500.00
10/02/2020	Purchased 52.16 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/2/20 ACCOUNT	52.160	.00	- 52.16	52.16
10/02/2020	Purchased 0.02 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/2/20 ACCOUNT	.020	.00.	02	.02



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 55 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCH.	ASES	(continu	ıed)

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
10/02/2020	Purchased 0.59 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/2/20 ACCOUNT	.590	.00	59	.59
10/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	01	.01
10/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	01	.01
10/02/2020	Purchased 0.58 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/2/20 ACCOUNT	580	.00.	58	.58
10/28/2020	Purchased 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/28/20 ACCOUNT	218,750.000	.00	- 218,750.00	218,750.00
10/28/2020	Purchased 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/28/20	218,750.000	.00	- 218,750.00	218,750.00







Page 56 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES (continued)						
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST	
10/28/2020	Purchased 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/28/20 ACCOUNT	218,750.000	.00	- 218,750.00	218,750.00	
10/28/2020	Purchased 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/28/20 ACCOUNT	218,750.000	.00	- 218,750.00	218,750.00	
11/03/2020	Purchased 15.65 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 11/3/20 ACCOUNT	15.650	.00	- 15.65	15.65	
11/03/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 11/3/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00.	01	.0.	
11/24/2020	Purchased 250,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 11/24/20 ACCOUNT	250,000.000	.00	- 250,000.00	250,000.00	
11/24/2020	Purchased 250,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 11/24/20 ACCOUNT	250,000.000	.00	- 250,000.00	250,000.00	





Page 57 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

		SHARES/			FEDERAL
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	TAX COST
11/24/2020	Purchased 250,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 11/24/20 ACCOUNT	250,000.000	.00	- 250,000.00	250,000.00
2/02/2020	Purchased 10.2. Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/2/20 ACCOUNT	10.200	.00.	- 10,20	10,20
2/02/2020	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/2/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	01	.0
2/23/2020	Purchased 291,667 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/23/20 ACCOUNT	291,667.000	.00.	- 291,667.00	291,667.00
2/23/2020	Purchased 291,666 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/23/20 ACCOUNT	291,666.000	.00	- 291,666.00	291,666.00
2/23/2020	Purchased 291,667 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/23/20 ACCOUNT	291,667.000	.00	- 291,667.00	291,667.00







Page 58 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
12/30/2020	Purchased 87.92 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/30/20 ACCOUNT	87.920	.00	- 87.92	87.92
12/30/2020	Purchased 0.08 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/30/20 ACCOUNT	.080	.00	- ,08	.08
12/30/2020	Purchased 0.05 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/30/20 ACCOUNT	.050	.00	05	.05
12/30/2020	Purchased 0.04 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/30/20 ACCOUNT	.040	.00	04	.04
12/30/2020	Purchased 0.05 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/30/20 ACCOUNT	.050	.00	~.05	.05
01/05/2021	Purchased 5.35 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/5/21	5.350	.00.	- 5.35	5,35





Page 59 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES	(continued)

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
01/05/2021	Purchased 0.01 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/5/21 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	01	.01
01/25/2021	Purchased 90,210.42 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	90,210.420	.00	- 90,210.42	90,210.42
01/25/2021	Purchased 0.89 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	.890	.00	- ,89	.89
01/25/2021	Purchased 9.26 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	9.260	.00	- 9.26	9.26
01/25/2021	Purchased 216,454.68 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	216,454.680	.00	- 216,454.68	216,454.68
01/25/2021	Purchased 126,720.48 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21 ACCOUNT	126,720.480	.00	- 126,720.48	126,720.48



Mutual Funds-Fixed Income





TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 60 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

					A STREET, STRE
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
01/25/2021	Purchased 304,359.23 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	304,359.230	.00	- 304,359.23	304,359.23
02/02/2021	Purchased 1.7 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 2/2/21	1.700	.00	- 1.70	1.70
02/23/2021	Purchased 0.63 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 2/23/21	.630	.00	63	.63
02/23/2021	Purchased 42.14 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 2/23/21	42.140	.00.	- 42.14	42.14
02/23/2021	Purchased 38.86 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 2/23/21	38.860	.00	- 38.86	38.86
otal First An	n US Treas Mm CI Z	8,678,869.400	.00	- 8,678,869.40	8,678,869.40
otal Cash A	nd Equivalents	8,678,869.400	.00	- 8,678,869.40	8,678,869.40



PURCHASES (continued)

ACCOUNT

ACCOUNT

Purchased 74.141

Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond @ 11.68 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 10/31/20

10/31/2020



Page 61 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
03/31/2020	Purchased 9.207 Shares Of Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 3/31/20 Reinvestment Of Income Received 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	9.207	.00	- 100.26	100.26
04/30/2020	Purchased 107.672 Shares Of Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 4/30/20 Reinvestment Of Income Received 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	107.672	.00	- 1,209.16	1,209.16
05/29/2020	Purchased 16.139 Shares Of Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 5/29/20 Reinvestment Of Income Received 5/29/20 ACCOUNT	16.139	.00	- 182.05	182.05
09/30/2020	Purchased 92.377 Shares Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond @ 11.78 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 9/30/20	92.377	.00	- 1,088.20	1,088.20

74.141

.00

- 865.97

865.97







ACCOUNT

Page 62 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
11/30/2020	Purchased 9.558 Shares Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond @ 11.79 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 11/30/20 ACCOUNT	9.558	.00	- 112.69	112.69
12/01/2020	Purchased 2.488 Shares Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond @ 11.91 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 12/31/20 ACCOUNT	2.488	.00.	- 29.63	29.63
12/24/2020	Purchased 13.613 Shares Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond @ 11.86 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cap Gain Dist 12/24/20 ACCOUNT	13.613	.00	- 161.45	161.45
01/31/2021	Purchased 0.053 Shares Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond @ 11.98 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 1/31/21 ACCOUNT	.053	.00	64	.64
Total Blackro	ck Inflation Protected Bond	325.248	.00	- 3,750.05	3,750.05
03/31/2020	Purchased 5.314 Shares Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond @ 10.26 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 3/31/20	5.314	.00	- 54.52	54.52



Page 63 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	TAX COST
04/30/2020	Purchased 0.086 Shares Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond @ 10.51 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	.086	.00	90	.90
05/31/2020	Purchased 0.079 Shares Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond @ 10.57 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	.079	.00	83	.83
12/24/2020	Purchased 0.001 Shares Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond @ 11.00 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cap Gain Dist 12/24/20 ACCOUNT	.001	.00	01	.01
Total Fidelity	Inflation Protected Bond	5.480	.00	- 56.26	56.26
03/31/2020	Purchased 71.437 Shares Pimco Real Return Fund @ 11.29 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 3/31/20	71.437	.00	- 806.52	806.52
04/30/2020	Purchased 2.734 Shares Pimco Real Return Fund @ 11.62 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 4/30/20 ACCOUNT	2.734	.00	- 31.77	31.77







Page 64 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHA	SES (continued)				
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
05/31/2020	Purchased 0.742 Shares Pimco Real Return Fund @ 11.70 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	.742	.00	- 8.68	8.68
12/28/2020	Purchased 0.01 Shares Pimco Real Return Fund @ 12.24 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 12/28/20 ACCOUNT	.010	.00	- ,12	.13
Total Pimco I	Real Return Fund	74.923	.00	- 847.09	847.09
03/31/2020	Purchased 361.459 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 10.94 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	361.459	.00	- 3,954.36	3,954.36
04/30/2020	Purchased 330.005 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 10.94 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 4/30/20	330.005	.00.	- 3,610.26	3,610.26
05/31/2020	Purchased 255.7 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 10.98 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	255.700	.00	- 2,807.59	2,807.59





Page 65 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
06/30/2020	Purchased 195.381 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.01 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	195.381	.00	- 2,151.15	2,151.15
07/31/2020	Purchased 217.538 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.01 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	217.538	.00.	- 2,395,09	2,395,09
08/31/2020	Purchased 208.479 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.01 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	208.479	.00	- 2,295.35	2,295.35
09/30/2020	Purchased 91.762 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.02 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 9/30/20 ACCOUNT	91.762	.00.	- 1,011.22	1,011.22
10/31/2020	Purchased 48.434 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.02 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 10/31/20 ACCOUNT	48.434	.00	- 533.74	533,74
11/30/2020	Purchased 28.325 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.03 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 11/30/20 ACCOUNT	28.325	.00.	- 312.43	312.43







Page 66 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FUNCHA	SES (continued)				
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
12/01/2020	Purchased 14.98 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.01 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 12/31/20 ACCOUNT	14.980	.00	- 164.93	164.93
12/30/2020	Purchased 43.682 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.01 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cap Gain Dist 12/30/20 ACCOUNT	43.682	.00.	- 480.94	480,94
01/31/2021	Purchased 3.533 Shares Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm @ 11.02 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 1/31/21 ACCOUNT	3.533	.00	- 38.93	38.93
Total Vangua	rd Short Term Fed Adm	1,799.278	.00	- 19,755.99	19,755.99
09/30/2020	Purchased 223.496 Shares Vanguard Short Term Inflation @ 25.44 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 10/1/20	223.496	.00	- 5,685.75	5,685.75
12/22/2020	Purchased 150.438 Shares Vanguard Short Term Inflation @ 25.56 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 12/23/20 ACCOUNT	150.438	.00	- 3,845.20	3,845.20
Total Vangua	rd Short Term Inflation	373.934	.00	- 9,530.95	9,530.95





Page 67 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

	2000-200-200-200-200-200-200-200-200-20	SHARES/			FEDERAL
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	TAX COST
03/31/2020	Purchased 722.839 Shares Vanguard S T Treasury Fd Ad @ 10.83 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 3/31/20 ACCOUNT	722.839	.00	- 7,828.35	7,828.35
04/30/2020	Purchased 535.973 Shares Vanguard S T Treasury Fd Ad @ 10.85 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 4/30/20	535.973	.00	- 5,815.31	5,815.31
05/31/2020	Purchased 60.217 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.88 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 5/31/20 ACCOUNT	60.217	.00	- 655.16	655,16
06/30/2020	Purchased 26.163 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.89 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 6/30/20 ACCOUNT	26.163	.00	- 284.92	284.92
07/31/2020	Purchased 18.12 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.91 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 7/31/20 ACCOUNT	18.120	.00	- 197.69	197.69
08/31/2020	Purchased 132.475 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.92 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 8/31/20 ACCOUNT	132.475	.00.	- 1,446.63	1,446.63







Page 68 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
09/30/2020	Purchased 82.417 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.92 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 9/30/20	82.417	.00	- 899.99	899.99
10/31/2020	Purchased 31.225 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.91 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 10/31/20	31.225	.00	- 340.66	340,66
11/30/2020	Purchased 18.788 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.92 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 11/30/20 ACCOUNT	18.788	.00	- 205.16	205,16
12/01/2020	Purchased 11.701 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.77 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 12/31/20 ACCOUNT	11.701	.00.	- 126.02	126.02
12/30/2020	Purchased 286.788 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.77 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cap Gain Dist 12/30/20 ACCOUNT	286.788	.00	- 3,088.71	3,088.71
01/31/2021	Purchased 3.92 Shares Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm @ 10.77 USD Through Reinvestment Of Cash Dividend Due 1/31/21	3.920	.00	- 42.22	42.22





Page 69 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

PURCHASES (continued)				
DATE DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	CASH	FEDERAL TAX COST
Total Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm	1,930.626	.00	- 20,930.82	20,930.82
Total Mutual Funds-Fixed Income	4,509.489	.00	- 54,871.16	54,871.16
Total Purchases	8.683,378.889	.00	- 8,733,740.56	8.733.740.56







Page 70 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
Cash And I	Equivalents					
03/30/2020	Sold 790,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 3/30/20	- 790,000.000	.00	790,000.00	- 790,000.00	.00.
03/30/2020	Sold 182,027.4 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 3/30/20	- 182,027.400	.00	182,027.40	- 182,027.40	.00.
03/30/2020	Sold 513,651.81 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 3/30/20	- 513,651.810	.00	513,651.81	- 513,651.81	.00.
03/30/2020	Sold 94,320.79 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 3/30/20	- 94,320.790	.00	94,320.79	- 94,320.79	.00.
04/28/2020	Sold 290,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 4/28/20	- 290,000.000	.00	290,000.00	- 290,000.00	.00.
04/28/2020	Sold 290,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 4/28/20	- 290,000.000	.00	290,000.00	- 290,000.00	.00.





Page 71 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
05/29/2020	Sold 830,500 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 5/29/20	- 830,500.000	.00	830,500.00	- 830,500.00	.00
05/29/2020	Sold 3,134.15 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/29/20	- 3,134,150	.00	3,134.15	- 3,134.15	.00
05/29/2020	Sold 12,613.54 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 5/29/20	- 12,613.540	.00	12,613.54	- 12,613.54	.00
05/29/2020	Sold 814,752.31 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 5/29/20	- 814,752.310	.00	814,752.31	- 814,752.31	.00
06/26/2020	Sold 870,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 6/26/20	- 870,000.000	.00	870,000.00	- 870,000.00	.00
06/26/2020	Sold 870,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 6/26/20	- 870,000.000	.00	870,000.00	- 870,000.00	.00.







Page 72 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

1000000	AND MATURITIES (continued					######################################
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
07/20/2020	Sold 56.68 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 7/20/20	- 56.680	.00	56.68	- 56.68	.00.
07/27/2020	Sold 880,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/27/20	- 880,000.000	.00	880,000.00	- 880,000,00	.00.
07/27/2020	Sold 880,803.98 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 7/27/20	- 880,803.980	.00	880,803.98	- 880,803.98	.00.
07/29/2020	Sold 862.05 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 7/29/20 ACCOUNT	- 862.050	.00	862.05	- 862.05	.00.
08/26/2020	Sold 875,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 8/26/20	- 875,000.000	.00	875,000.00	- 875,000.00	.00.
08/26/2020	Sold 875,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 8/26/20	- 875,000.000	.00	875,000.00	- 875,000.00	.00.





Page 73 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SALES	AND MATURITIES (continued)				
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
09/28/2020	Sold 875,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/28/20	- 875,000.000	.00	875,000.00	- 875,000.00	.00
09/28/2020	Sold 437,500 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 9/28/20	- 437,500.000	.00	437,500.00	- 437,500.00	.00.
09/28/2020	Sold 437,500 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 9/28/20	- 437,500.000	.00	437,500.00	- 437,500.00	.00
10/28/2020	Sold 875,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/28/20	- 875,000.000	.00	875,000.00	- 875,000.00	.00.
10/28/2020	Sold 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/28/20	- 218,750.000	.00	218,750.00	- 218,750.00	,00
10/28/2020	Sold 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 10/28/20	- 218,750.000	.00	218,750.00	- 218,750.00	.00.







Page 74 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

JALES	AND MATURITIES (continue					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
10/28/2020	Sold 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 10/28/20	- 218,750.000	.00	218,750.00	- 218,750.00	.00.
10/28/2020	Sold 218,750 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 10/28/20 ACCOUNT	- 218,750.000	.00	218,750.00	- 218,750.00	.00.
11/24/2020	Sold 1,000,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 11/24/20	- 1,000,000.000	.00	1,000,000.00	- 1,000,000.00	.00.
11/24/2020	Sold 250,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 11/24/20	- 250,000.000	.00	250,000.00	- 250,000.00	.00.
11/24/2020	Sold 250,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 11/24/20	- 250,000.000	.00	250,000.00	- 250,000.00	.00.
11/24/2020	Sold 250,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 11/24/20	- 250,000.000	.00	250,000.00	- 250,000.00	.00.



Page 75 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
12/23/2020	Sold 875,000 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 12/23/20	- 875,000.000	.00	875,000.00	- 875,000.00	.00
12/23/2020	Sold 291,667 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 12/23/20 ACCOUNT	- 291,667,000	.00	291,667.00	- 291,667.00	.00
12/23/2020	Sold 291,666 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 12/23/20	- 291,666.000	.00	291,666.00	- 291,666.00	.00
12/23/2020	Sold 291,667 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 12/23/20	- 291,667.000	.00	291,667.00	- 291,667.00	.00
12/29/2020	Short-Term Capital Gain Div First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z ST Cg Payable 12/29/20 ACCOUNT	.000	.00	87.01	.00	87.01
12/29/2020	Long-Term Capital Gain Div First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Lt Cg Payable 12/29/20 ACCOUNT	.000	.00	.91	.00	.91







Page 76 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SALES AND MATURITIES (continued)							
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS	
12/29/2020	Short-Term Capital Gain Div First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z ST Co Pavable 12/29/20 ACCOUNT	.000	.00	.08	.00	.08	
12/29/2020	Short-Term Capital Gain Div First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z ST Cg Payable 12/29/20 ACCOUNT	.000	.00	.05	.00	30.	
12/29/2020	Short-Term Capital Gain Div First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z ST Cg Payable 12/29/20 ACCOUNT	.000	.00	.04	.00	.04	
12/29/2020	Short-Term Capital Gain Div First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z ST Cg Payable 12/29/20 ACCOUNT	.000	.00	.05	.00	.05	
01/25/2021	Sold 431,947.7 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	- 431,947,700	.00	431,947.70	- 431,947.70	.00.	
01/25/2021	Sold 90,226.41 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 1/25/21	- 90,226.410	.00	90,226.41	- 90,226.41	.00.	





Page 77 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
01/25/2021	Sold 0.89 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 1/25/21 ACCOUNT	890	.00	.89	89	.00
01/25/2021	Sold 0.4 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	400	.00	.40	- 40	.00.
01/25/2021	Sold 9.28 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21 ACCOUNT	- 9.280	.00	9.28	- 9.28	.00.
01/25/2021	Sold 0.78 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21 ACCOUNT	780	.00	.78	78	.00.
01/25/2021	Sold 1,260.74 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	- 1,260.740	.00	1,260.74	- 1,260.74	,00
01/25/2021	Sold 217,259.35 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	- 217,259.350	.00	217,259.35	- 217,259.35	.00.







Page 78 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION	FEDERAL	REALIZED
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	PROCEEDS	TAX COST	GAIN/LOSS
1/25/2021	Sold 540.64 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21 ACCOUNT	- 540.640	.00	540.64	- 540.64	.00.
01/25/2021	Sold 741.26 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	- 741.260	.00	741.26	- 741.26	.00.
01/25/2021	Sold 126,750.71 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	- 126,750.710	.00	126,750.71	- 126,750.71	.00
01/25/2021	Sold 304,373.31 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 1/25/21	- 304,373.310	.00	304,373.31	- 304,373.31	.00.
02/23/2021	Sold 0.63 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 2/23/21 ACCOUNT	630	.00	.63	- 63	.00
02/23/2021	Sold 42.14 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm Cl Z Trade Date 2/23/21	- 42.140	.00	42.14	- 42.14	.00.





Page 79 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

300000	AND MATURITIES (continued)					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
02/23/2021	Sold 38.86 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 2/23/21 ACCOUNT	- 38.860	.00	38.86	- 38.86	.00
02/24/2021	Sold 1.7 Units Of First Am US Treas Mm CI Z Trade Date 2/24/21 ACCOUNT	- 1.700	.00	1.70	- 1.70	۰۵۵
Total First	Am US Treas Mm Cl Z	- 17,245,917.510	.00	17,246,005.65	- 17,245,917.51	88.14
Total Cash	And Equivalents	- 17,245,917.510	.00	17,246,005.65	- 17,245,917.51	88.14
US Govern	ment Issues					
03/16/2020	Paid Down 54.41 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd C00604 6.000% 4/01/28 For Record Date Of February Due 3/15/20 February FHLMC Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 54.410	.00	54.41	- 56.01	- 1.60
04/15/2020	Paid Down 14.06 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd C00604 6.000% 4/01/28 For Record Date Of March Due 4/15/20 March FHLMC Due 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 14.060	.00	14.06	- 14.47	41





Page 80 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
05/15/2020	Paid Down 26.4 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 For Record Date Of April Due 5/15/20 April FHLMC Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 26.400	.00	26.40	- 27.18	78
06/15/2020	Paid Down 14.1 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 For Record Date Of May Due 6/15/20 May FHLMC Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 14.100	.00	14.10	- 14.52	42
07/09/2020	Sold 1,012.15 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Wells Fargo Advisors 1.012.15 Par Value At 108.182 % ACCOUNT	- 1,012.150	.00	1,094.96	- 1,041.98	52.98
07/15/2020	Paid Down 35.11 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28 07/15/20 Prin & Int	- 35.110	.00	35.11	- 36.14	- 1,03
Total F H L	M C Gd 6.000% 4/01/28	- 1,156.230	.00	1,239.04	- 1,190.30	48.74
03/16/2020	Paid Down 5.29 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd For Record Date Of February Due 3/15/20 February FHLMC Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 5.290	.00	5.29	- 5.88	59



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 81 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

OALLO	AND MATURITIES (continued)					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
04/15/2020	Paid Down 5.31 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 For Record Date Of March Due 4/15/20 March FHLMC Due 4/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 5.310	.00	5.31	- 5.90	59
05/15/2020	Paid Down 5.35 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd For Record Date Of April Due 5/15/20 April FHLMC Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 5.350	.00	5.35	- 5.94	59
06/15/2020	Paid Down 4.15 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 For Record Date Of May Due 6/15/20 May FHLMC Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 4.150	.00	4.15	- 4.61	46
07/09/2020	Sold 23.19 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Wells Fargo Advisors 23.19 Par Value At 101.5465 %	- 23.190	.00	23.55	- 25.77	- 2.22
07/15/2020	Paid Down 4.33 Par Value Of F H L M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21 07/15/20 Prin & Int	- 4.330	.00	4.33	- 4.81	48
Total F H L	M C Gd 9.500% 8/01/21	- 47.620	.00	47.98	- 52.91	- 4.93







Page 82 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
03/25/2020	Paid Down 10.4 Par Value Of F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 For Record Date Of February Due 3/25/20 February FNMA Due 3/25/20	- 10.400	.00	10.40	- 11.34	94
04/27/2020	Paid Down 27.27 Par Value Of F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 For Record Date Of March Due 4/25/20 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 27.270	.00	27.27	- 29.74	- 2.47
05/26/2020	Paid Down 10.09 Par Value Of F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 For Record Date Of April Due 5/25/20 April FNMA Due 5/25/20	- 10.090	.00	10.09	- 11.00	91
06/25/2020	Paid Down 10.31 Par Value Of F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 For Record Date Of May Due 6/25/20 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 10.310	.00	10.31	- 11.24	93
07/09/2020	Sold 787.94 Par Value Of F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Wells Fargo Advisors 787.94 Par Value At 107.19 % ACCOUNT	- 787.940	.00	844.59	- 859.21	- 14.62





Page 83 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

JAL-0	AND MATURITIES (continued)					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
07/27/2020	Paid Down 9.64 Par Value Of F N M A 7.000% 5/01/28 P & I Due 07/25/20	- 9.640	.00	9.64	- 10.51	87
Total F N N	1 A #251698 7.000% 5/01/28	- 855.650	.00	912.30	- 933.04	- 20.74
03/25/2020	Paid Down 26.13 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 For Record Date Of February Due 3/25/20 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 26.130	.00	26.13	- 26.50	37
04/27/2020	Paid Down 13.47 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 For Record Date Of March Due 4/25/20 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 13.470	.00	13.47	- 13.66	19
05/26/2020	Paid Down 14.27 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 For Record Date Of April Due 5/25/20 April FNMA Due 5/25/20	- 14.270	.00	14.27	- 14.47	20
06/25/2020	Paid Down 13.96 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 For Record Date Of May Due 6/25/20 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 13.960	.00	13.96	- 14.16	- ,20







Page 84 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SHARES/ TRANSACTION FEDERAL							
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	PROCEEDS	TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS	
07/09/2020	Sold 1,188.59 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 12/01/28 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Wells Fargo Advisors 1,188.59 Par Value At 107.19 % ACCOUNT	- 1,188.590	.00	1,274.05	- 1,205.66	68.39	
07/27/2020	Paid Down 32.91 Par Value Of F N M A 6 6.500% 12/01/28 P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 32.910	.00	32.91	- 33.38	47	
Total F N M	A # 6.500% 12/01/28	- 1,289.330	.00	1,374.79	- 1,307.83	66.96	
03/25/2020	Paid Down 14.55 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 For Record Date Of February Due 3/25/20 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 14.550	.00	14.55	- 14.93	38	
04/27/2020	Paid Down 14.7 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 For Record Date Of March Due 4/25/20 March FNMA Due 4/25/20	- 14.700	.00	14.70	- 15.09	39	
05/26/2020	Paid Down 37.13 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 For Record Date Of April Due 5/25/20 April FNMA Due 5/25/20	- 37.130	.00	37.13	- 38.11	98	



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 85 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

	AND MATURITIES (continued)			TRANSACTION		
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
06/25/2020	Paid Down 27.81 Par Value Of F N M A: 6.500% 5/01/26 For Record Date Of May Due 6/25/20 May FNMA Due 6/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 27.810	.00	27.81	- 28.54	73
07/09/2020	Sold 883.07 Par Value Of F N M A 66.500% 5/01/26 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Wells Fargo Advisors 883.07 Par Value At 107.205 % ACCOUNT	- 883.070	.00	946.70	- 906.32	40.38
7/27/2020	Paid Down 16.46 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 5/01/26 P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 16.460	.00	16.46	- 16.89	43
Total F N M	6.500% 5/01/26	- 993.720	.00	1,057.35	- 1,019.88	37,47
93/25/2020	Paid Down 4.54 Par Value Of F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 For Record Date Of February Due 3/25/20 February FNMA Due 3/25/20	- 4.540	.00	4.54	- 5.21	67
04/27/2020	Paid Down 4.57 Par Value Of F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 For Record Date Of March Due 4/25/20 March FNMA Due 4/25/20	- 4.570	.00	4.57	- 5.25	68







Page 86 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
05/26/2020	Paid Down 4.6 Par Value Of F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 For Record Date Of April Due 5/25/20 April FNMA Due 5/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 4.600	.00	4.60	- 5.28	68
06/25/2020	Paid Down 4.64 Par Value Of F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 For Record Date Of May Due 6/25/20 May FNMA Due 6/25/20	- 4.640	.00	4.64	- 5.33	69
07/09/2020	Sold 558.07 Par Value Of F N M A 8.000% 11/01/27 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Pershing LLC 558.07 Par Value At 105 % ACCOUNT	- 558.070	.00	585.97	- 640.49	- 54.52
07/27/2020	Paid Down 4.64 Par Value Of F N M A P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT P & COUNT	- 4,640	.00	4.64	- 5.33	69
Total F N M	A 8.000% 11/01/27	- 581.060	.00	608.96	- 666.89	- 57.93
03/25/2020	Paid Down 14.78 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 For Record Date Of February Due 3/25/20 February FNMA Due 3/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 14.780	.00	14.78	- 15.29	51





Page 87 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SALES	AND MATURITIES (continued)					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
04/27/2020	Paid Down 14.87 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 For Record Date Of March Due 4/25/20 March FNMA Due 4/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 14.870	.00	14.87	- 15.39	52
05/26/2020	Paid Down 14.96 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 For Record Date Of April Due 5/25/20 April FNMA Due 5/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 14.960	.00	14.96	- 15.48	53
06/25/2020	Paid Down 15.05 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 For Record Date Of May Due 6/25/20 May FNMA Due 6/25/20	- 15.050	.00	15.05	- 15.57	52
07/09/2020	Sold 1,379.62 Par Value Of F N M A 6.500% 7/01/28 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Wells Fargo Advisors 1,379.62 Par Value At 108.182 % ACCOUNT	- 1,379.620	.00	1,492.50	- 1,427.56	64.94
07/27/2020	Paid Down 15.14 Par Value Of F N M A P & I Due 07/25/20 ACCOUNT	- 15.140	.00	15.14	- 15.67	- ,53
Total F N M	A 6.500% 7/01/28	- 1,454.420	.00	1,567.30	- 1,504.96	62.34





Page 88 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

SALES	AND MATURITIES (continued)						
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS	
03/20/2020	Paid Down 29.09 Par Value Of G N M A 11 Control 3.875% 4/20/24 For Record Date Of February Due 3/20/20 February GNMA Due 3/20/20 ACCOUNT	- 29.090	.00	29.09	- 30.23	- 1.14	
04/20/2020	Paid Down 30.99 Par Value Of G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 For Record Date Of March Due 4/20/20 March GNMA Due 4/20/20 ACCOUNT	- 30.990	.00	30.99	- 32.20	- 1.21	
05/20/2020	Paid Down 29.13 Par Value Of G N M A I I 3.875% 4/20/24 For Record Date Of April Due 5/20/20 April GNMA Due 5/20/20	- 29.130	.00	29.13	- 30.27	- 1.14	
06/22/2020	Paid Down 30.05 Par Value Of G N M A 11 3.875% 4/20/24 For Record Date Of May Due 6/20/20 May GNMA Due 6/20/20 ACCOUNT	- 30.050	.00	30.05	- 31.22	- 1,17	
07/09/2020	Sold 1,366.71 Par Value Of G N M A II 3.875% 4/20/24 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Pershing LLC 1,366.71 Par Value At 102 % ACCOUNT	- 1,366.710	.00	1,394.04	- 1,420.04	- 26.00	





Page 89 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
07/20/2020	Paid Down 40.5 Par Value Of G N M A 11 For Record Date Of June Due 7/20/20 June GNMA Due 7/20/20 ACCOUNT	- 40.500	.00	40.50	- 42.08	- 1.58
Total G N N	A 11: 2.875% 4/20/24	- 1,526.470	.00	1,553.80	- 1,586.04	- 32.24
03/16/2020	Paid Down 1.11 Par Value Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 For Record Date Of February Due 3/15/20 February GNMA Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	1.110	.00	1.11	- 1.10	.0
04/15/2020	Paid Down 1.12 Par Value Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 For Record Date Of March Due 4/15/20 March GNMA Due 4/15/20	- 1.120	.00	1.12	= 1.11	.0*
05/15/2020	Paid Down 1.09 Par Value Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 For Record Date Of April Due 5/15/20 April GNMA Due 5/15/20	- 1.090	.00	1.09	- 1.08	.0′
06/15/2020	Paid Down 1.11 Par Value Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 For Record Date Of May Due 6/15/20 May GNMA Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 1.110	.00	1.11	- 1.10	.0







Page 90 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

		SHARES/		TRANSACTION	FEDERAL	REALIZED
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	PROCEEDS	TAX COST	GAIN/LOSS
07/09/2020	Sold 18.83 Par Value Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Pershing LLC 18.83 Par Value At 102 % ACCOUNT	- 18.830	.00	19.21	- 18.72	.49
07/15/2020	Paid Down 1.12 Par Value Of G N M A 7.500% 11/15/22 For Record Date Of June Due 7/15/20 June GNMA Due 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 1.120	.00	1.12	-1.11	.01
Total G N M	7.500% 11/15/22	- 24.380	.00	24.76	- 24.22	.54
03/16/2020	Paid Down 3.76 Par Value Of G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 For Record Date Of February Due 3/15/20 February GNMA Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 3.760	.00	3.76	- 4.15	39
04/15/2020	Paid Down 3.79 Par Value Of G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 For Record Date Of March Due 4/15/20 March GNMA Due 4/15/20	- 3.790	.00	3.79	-4,18	39
05/15/2020	Paid Down 3.81 Par Value Of G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 For Record Date Of April Due 5/15/20 April GNMA Due 5/15/20	- 3.810	.00	3.81	- 4.20	39





Page 91 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

3000000	AND MATURITIES (continued)					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
06/15/2020	Paid Down 3.83 Par Value Of G N M A For Record Date Of May Due 6/15/20 May GNMA Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 3.830	.00	3.83	- 4.22	39
07/09/2020	Sold 570 Par Value Of G N M A Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Pershing LLC 570 Par Value At 105 % ACCOUNT	- 570.000	.00	598.50	- 628.34	- 29.84
07/15/2020	Paid Down 3.86 Par Value Of G N M A 7.000% 2/15/31 For Record Date Of June Due 7/15/20 June GNMA Due 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 3.860	.00	3.86	- 4.26	40
Total G N N	7.000% 2/15/31	- 589.050	.00	617.55	- 649.35	- 31.80
03/16/2020	Paid Down 0.97 Par Value Of G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 For Record Date Of February Due 3/15/20 February GNMA Due 3/15/20 ACCOUNT	970	.00	.97	.00	.97
04/15/2020	Paid Down 0.98 Par.Value Of G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 For Record Date Of March Due 4/15/20 March GNMA Due 4/15/20	980	.00	.98	.00	.98.



USbank 🗟



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 92 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
05/15/2020	Paid Down 0.99 Par Value Of G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 For Record Date Of April Due 5/15/20 April GNMA Due 5/15/20 ACCOUNT	990	.00	.99	.00	.99
06/15/2020	Paid Down 1.04 Par Value Of G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 For Record Date Of May Due 6/15/20 May GNMA Due 6/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 1.040	.00	1.04	.00	1.04
07/09/2020	Sold 147.21 Par Value Of G N M A 6.500% 3/15/31 Trade Date 7/9/20 Sold Through Pershing LLC 147.21 Par Value At 105 % ACCOUNT	- 147.210	.00	154.57	56	154.01
07/15/2020	Paid Down 1.04 Par Value Of G N M A For Record Date Of June Due 7/15/20 June GNMA Due 7/15/20 ACCOUNT	- 1.040	.00	1.04	.00	1.04
Total G N M	A 6.500% 3/15/31	- 152.230	.00	159.59	56	159.03
Total Gover	nment Issues	- 8,670.160	.00	9,163.42	- 8,935.98	227.44

Mutual Funds-Fixed Income



ACCOUNT



Page 93 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

		SHARES/		TRANSACTION	FEDERAL	REALIZED
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	PROCEEDS	TAX COST	GAIN/LOSS
10/27/2020	Sold 18,601.19 Shares Of Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 10/27/20 18,601.19 Shares At 11.76 USD	- 18,601.190	.00	218,750.00	- 197,466.96	21,283.04
2/23/2020	Receive ST Capital Gains Distribution On Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond 0.0215 USD/Share On 7,520.275 Shares D ST Capital Gain Of 161.45 USD On Federal	.000 Due 12/24/20 al Cost	.00	161.45	.00	161.45
01/22/2021	Sold 7,536.376 Shares Of Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 1/22/21 7,536.376 Shares At 11.97 USD ACCOUNT	- 7,536.376	.00	90,210.42	- 80,115.12	10,095.30
02/22/2021	Sold 0.053 Shares Of Blackrock Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 2/22/21 0.053 Shares At 11.83 USD	053	.00	.63	64	01
Total Black	rock Inflation Protected Bond	- 26,137.619	.00	309,122.50	- 277,582.72	31,539.78
03/27/2020	Sold 17,519.48 Shares Of Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 3/27/20 17,519.48 Shares At 10.39 USD	- 17,519.480	.00	182,027.40	- 177,827.74	4,199.66





Page 94 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

		SHARES/		TRANSACTION	FEDERAL	REALIZED
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	PROCEEDS	TAX COST	GAIN/LOSS
05/28/2020	Sold 296.004 Shares Of Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 5/28/20 296.004 Shares At 10.56 USD	- 296.004	.00	3,125.80	- 3,005.12	120.68
12/23/2020	Receive ST Capital Gains Distribution On Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond 0.11 USD/Share On 0.079 Shares Due 12/24/20 ST Capital Gain Of 0.01 USD On Federal Cost	.000	.00	.01	.00	.01
01/22/2021	Sold 0.08 Shares Of Fidelity Inflation Protected Bond Trade Date 1/22/21 0.08 Shares At 11.07 USD ACCOUNT	080	.00	.89	84	.05
Total Fideli	ty Inflation Protected Bond	- 17,815.564	.00	185,154.10	- 180,833.70	4,320.40
03/27/2020	Sold 44,938.916 Shares Of Pimco Real Return Fund Trade Date 3/27/20 44,938.916 Shares At 11.43 USD ACCOUNT	- 44,938.916	.00	513,651.81	- 491,803.86	21,847.95
05/28/2020	Sold 1,077.619 Shares Of Pimco Real Return Fund Trade Date 5/28/20 1,077.619 Shares At 11.69 USD	- 1,077,619	.00	12,597.37	- 11,819.86	777.51





Page 95 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

14354		SHARES/	- 16 35 (25 7.67	TRANSACTION	FEDERAL	REALIZED
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	PROCEEDS	TAX COST	GAIN/LOSS
01/22/2021	Sold 0.752 Shares Of Pimco Real Return Fund Trade Date 1/22/21 0.752 Shares At 12.32 USD	752	.00	9.26	- 8.80	.46
Total Pimce	Real Return Fund	- 46,017.287	.00	526,258.44	- 503,632.52	22,625.92
08/24/2020	Sold 79,473.206 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Trade Date 8/24/20 79,473,206 Shares At 11.01 USD ACCOUNT	- 79,473.206	.00	875,000.00	- 845,642.85	29,357.15
09/24/2020	Sold 39,736.603 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Trade Date 9/24/20 39,736.603 Shares At 11.01 USD	- 39,736.603	.00	437,500.00	- 422,846.95	14,653.05
10/27/2020	Sold 19,850.272 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Trade Date 10/27/20 19,850.272 Shares At 11.02 USD ACCOUNT	- 19,850.272	.00	218,750.00	- 211,240.21	7,509.79
11/23/2020	Sold 22,665.458 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Trade Date 11/23/20 22,665.458 Shares At 11.03 USD ACCOUNT	- 22,665.458	.00	250,000.00	- 241,205.38	8,794.62





Page 96 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
12/22/2020	Sold 26,395.113 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Trade Date 12/22/20 26,395.113 Shares At 11.05 USD ACCOUNT	- 26,395.113	.00	291,666.00	- 280,903.97	10,762.03
12/29/2020	Receive ST Capital Gains Distribution On Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm 0.042 USD/Share On 11,450.918 Shares I ST Capital Gain Of 480.94 USD On Feder	.000 Due 12/30/20 al Cost	.00	480.94	.00	480.94
01/22/2021	Sold 11,509.58 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Trade Date 1/22/21 11,509.58 Shares At 11.01 USD	- 11,509.580	.00	126,720.48	- 122,509.66	4,210.82
02/22/2021	Sold 3.533 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Fed Adm Trade Date 2/22/21 3.533 Shares At 11.00 USD	- 3.533	.00	38.86	- 38.93	07
Total Vangu	uard Short Term Fed Adm	- 199,633.765	.00	2,200,156.28	- 2,124,387.95	75,768.33
10/27/2020	Sold 8,588.536 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Inflation Trade Date 10/27/20 8,588,536 Shares At 25.47 USD	- 8,588.536	.00	218,750.00	- 210,010.27	8,739.73



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 97 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

20101010101	AND MATURITIES (continued)					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
11/23/2020	Sold 9,815.469 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Inflation Trade Date 11/23/20 9,815.469 Shares At 25.47 USD	- 9,815.469	.00	250,000.00	- 240,011.71	9,988.29
12/22/2020	Sold 11,411.072 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Inflation Trade Date 12/22/20 11,411.072 Shares At 25.56 USD	- 11,411.072	.00	291,667.00	- 279,028.03	12,638.97
01/22/2021	Sold 11,819.776 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Inflation Trade Date 1/22/21 11,819.776 Shares At 25.75 USD	- 11,819.776	.00	304,359.23	- 289,188.45	15,170.78
Total Vang	uard Short Term Inflation	- 41,634.853	.00	1,064,776.23	- 1,018,238.46	46,537.77
03/27/2020	Sold 8,709.214 Shares Of Vanguard S T Treasury Fd Ad Trade Date 3/27/20 8,709.214 Shares At 10.83 USD	- 8,709.214	.00	94,320.79	- 92,368.89	1,951.90
04/24/2020	Sold 26,752.768 Shares Of Vanguard S T Treasury Fd Ad Trade Date 4/24/20 26,752.768 Shares At 10.84 USD	- 26,752.768	.00	290,000.00	- 283,747.78	6,252.22







Page 98 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

JALLO	AND MATURITIES (continued)					
DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
05/26/2020	Sold 74,954.214 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 5/26/20 74,954.214 Shares At 10.87 USD ACCOUNT	- 74,954.214	.00	814,752.31	- 795,013.38	19,738.93
06/24/2020	Sold 79,963.235 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 6/24/20 79,963,235 Shares At 10.88 USD	- 79,963.235	.00	870,000.00	- 848,146.87	21,853.13
	ACCOUNT					
07/24/2020	Sold 80,733.945 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 7/24/20	- 80,733.945	.00	880,000.00	- 856,324.43	23,675.57
09/24/2020	Sold 40,064.103 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 9/24/20 40,064.103 Shares At 10.92 USD	- 40,064.103	.00	437,500.00	- 424,964.30	12,535.70
10/27/2020	Sold 20,050.412 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 10/27/20 20,050.412 Shares At 10.91 USD	- 20,050.412	.00	218,750.00	- 212,682.68	6,067.32





Page 99 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

TETE !		SHARES/		TRANSACTION	FEDERAL	REALIZED
DATE	DESCRIPTION	FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	PROCEEDS	TAX COST	GAIN/LOSS
11/23/2020	Sold 22,914.757 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 11/23/20 22,914.757 Shares At 10.91 USD ACCOUNT	- 22,914.757	.00	250,000.00	- 243,069.05	6,930.95
12/22/2020	Sold 26,709.432 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 12/22/20 26,709.432 Shares At 10.92 USD	- 26,709.432	.00	291,667.00	- 283,324.56	8,342.44
12/29/2020	Receive Lt Capital Gains Distribution On Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm 0.0257 USD/Share On 19,799,439 Shares D Lt Capital Gain Of 508.85 USD On Federal C	.000 due 12/30/20 Cost	.00	508.85	.00	508.85
12/29/2020	Receive ST Capital Gains Distribution On Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm 0.1303 USD/Share On 19,799.439 Shares D ST Capital Gain Of 2,579.86 USD On Federa	.000 due 12/30/20 al Cost	.00	2,579.86	.00	2,579.86
01/22/2021	Sold 20,097.928 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 1/22/21 20,097.928 Shares At 10.77 USD	- 20,097.928	.00	216,454.68	- 213,240.43	3,214.25







Page 100 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	DESCRIPTION	SHARES/ FACE AMOUNT	COMMISSION	TRANSACTION PROCEEDS	FEDERAL TAX COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
02/22/2021	Sold 3.92 Shares Of Vanguard Short Term Treasury Adm Trade Date 2/22/21 3.92 Shares At 10.75 USD	- 3.920	.00	42.14	- 42.22	08
Total Vang	uard Short Term Treasury Adm	- 400,953.928	.00	4,366,575.63	- 4,252,924.59	113,651.04
Total Mutua	al Funds-Fixed Income	- 732,193.016	.00	8,652,043.18	- 8,357,599.94	294,443.24
Total Sales	And Maturities	- 17,986,780.686	.00	25,907,212.25	- 25,612,453.43	294,758.82

SALES AND MATURITIES MESSAGES

Realized gain/loss should not be used for tax purposes.





Page 101 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

	BEGINNING OF YEAR	END OF YEAR
	BEGINNING OF TEAR	END OF TEAT
ASSETS		
A) TOTAL NONINTEREST-BEARING CASH	.00	.00
(B) RECEIVABLES (LESS DOUBTFUL ACCOUNTS) (1) EMPLOYERS (2) PARTICIPANTS (3) OTHER	.00 .00 10,772.77	.00. 00. 00.
C) GENERAL INVESTMENTS: (1) INTEREST BEARING CASH (2) U. S. GOVERNMENT SECURITIES (3) CORPORATE DEBT INSTRUMENTS:	.00 9,412.30	.00.
(a) PREFERRED (b) ALL OTHER	.00 .00	.00. 00.
(4) CORPORATE STOCKS: (a) PREFERRED (b) COMMON (5) PARTNERSHIP/JOINT VENTURE INTERESTS (6) REAL ESTATE (7) LOANS (OTHER THAN TO PARTICIPANTS) (8) PARTICIPANT LOANS (9) VALUE OF INT COMM/COLL TRUST (10) VALUE OF INT POOLED SEP ACCTS (11) VALUE OF INT MASTER TRUSTS (12) VALUE OF INT 103-12 ENTITIES (13) VALUE OF INT REGIS INVES CO, (14) VALUE OF UNALLOCATED INS. CONTRACTS (15) OTHER	.00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00	.00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00 .00
D) EMPLOYER-RELATED INVESTMENTS: (1) EMPLOYER SECURITIES (2) EMPLOYER REAL PROPERTY	.00 .00	.00.
E) BUILDINGS AND OTHER PROPERTY	.00	.00
F) TOTAL ASSETS	17,056,649.25	.00
LIABILITIES		
G) BENEFIT CLAIMS PAYABLE	.00	.00.
H) OPERATING PAYABLES	.00	.00







Page 102 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

	BEGINNING OF YEAR	END OF YEAR
(I) ACQUISITION INDEBTEDNESS	.00	.00
J) OTHER LIABILITIES	.00	.00
(K) TOTAL LIABILITIES	.00	.00
(L) NET ASSETS	17.056.649.25	.00





Page 103 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

	AMOUNT	TOTAL
INCOME		
(A) CONTRIBUTIONS: (1) RECEIVED OR RECEIVABLE FROM: (a) EMPLOYERS (b) PARTICIPANTS (c) OTHERS (INCLUDING ROLLOVERS) (2) NONCASH CONTRIBUTIONS	.00 .00 .00 .00	
(3) TOTAL CONTRIBUTIONS		.00
(B) EARNINGS ON INVESTMENTS: (1) INTEREST: (a) INTEREST-BEARING CASH (b) U.S. GOVERNMENT SECURITIES (c) CORPORATE DEBT INSTRUMENTS (d) LOANS (OTHER THAN TO PARTICIPANTS) (e) PARTICIPANT LOANS (f) OTHER	.00 190.82 .00 .00 .00	
(g) TOTAL INTEREST		190.82
(2) DIVIDENDS: (a) PREFERRED STOCK (b) COMMON STOCK (c) REGISTERED INVESTMENT COMPANY SHARES	.00 .00 59,759.52	
(d) TOTAL DIVIDENDS		59,759.52
(3) RENTS (4) NET GAIN (LOSS) ON SALE OF ASSETS: (a) AGGREGATE PROCEEDS (b) AGGREGATE CARRYING AMOUNT (c) NET GAIN (LOSS)	9,163.46 - 9,412.33	.00 - 248.87
(5) UNREALIZED APPRE (DEPRE) OF ASSETS (a) REAL ESTATE (b) OTHER	.00	- 240.01
(c) TOTAL UNREALIZED APPRE OF ASSETS	,,,,,	.03
(6) NET INV. G/L - COMM/COLL TRUSTS (7) NET INV. G/L - POOLED SEP ACCTS (8) NET INV. G/L - MASTER TRUSTS (9) NET INV. G/L - 103-12 INV. ENTITIES		.00 .00 .00 .00





17,056,649.25

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

NET ASSETS AT BEGINNING OF YEAR

Page 104 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

	AMOUNT	TOTAL
(10) NET INV. G/L - REG. INVEST. CO.		127,844.09
(C) OTHER INCOME		.00
(D) TOTAL INCOME		187,545.59
EXPENSES		
(E) BENEFIT PMTS & PMTS TO PROVIDE BENE (1) TO PARTICIPANTS/BENEFICIARIES (2) TO INSURANCE CARRIERS (3) OTHER	.00 .00 .00	
(4) TOTAL BENEFIT PAYMENTS		.00
(F) CORRECTIVE DISTRIBUTIONS		.00
(G) DEEMED DISTRIB OF PARTICIPANT LOANS		.0.
(H) INTEREST EXPENSE		.0.
(I) ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES (1) PROFESSIONAL FEES (2) CONTRACT ADMINISTRATOR FEES (3) INVESTMENT ADVISORY & MGT FEES (4) OTHER	.00 .00 .00 .00	
(5) TOTAL ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES		.00
(J) TOTAL EXPENSES		.00.
NET INCOME AND RECONCILIATION		
(K) NET INCOME (LOSS)		187,545.59
(L) TRANSFERS OF ASSETS (1) TO THIS PLAN (2) FROM THIS PLAN		9,410.4 ² - 17,253,605.25





Page 105 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

AMOUNT TO		AMOUNT	TOTA
-----------	--	--------	------







Page 106 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	GAIN/LOS
	BEGINNIN	G MARKET VALUE			17,056,649.25		
	COMPARA	TIVE VALUE (5%)			852,832.46		
CATEGORY	1 - SINGLE TRANSA	ACTION EXCEEDS 5% OF VAI	LUE				
Issue	e: First A	m US Treas Mm Cl Z					
06/25/2020	В	870,000.000	1.0000		- 870,000 *	870,000	
06/26/2020	s	- 870,000.000	1.0000		870,000 *	870,000	
06/26/2020	s	- 870,000.000	1.0000		870,000 *	870,000	
07/27/2020	s	- 880,000.000	1.0000		880,000 *	880,000	
7/27/2020	В	880,000.000	1.0000		- 880,000 *	880,000	
07/27/2020	s	- 880,803.980	1.0000		880,804 *	880,804	
08/25/2020	В	875,000.000	1.0000		- 875,000 *	875,000	
08/26/2020	s	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
08/26/2020	s	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
09/28/2020	S	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
10/28/2020	S	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	





Page 107 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/	SHARES/	UNIT	EXPENSE	PRINCIPAL	TRANSACTION	REALIZED
DATE	SOLD	PAR VALUE	PRICE	INCURRED	CASH	COST	GAIN/LOSS
11/24/2020	s	- 1,000,000.000	1.0000		1,000,000 *	1,000,000	
12/23/2020	s	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
Issue:	- Vang	uard Short Term Fed Adm					
08/24/2020	S	- 79,473.206	11.0100		875,000 *	845,643	29,357
Issue:	- Vang	uard Short Term Treasury Adm					
06/24/2020	S	- 79,963.235	10.8800		870,000 *	848,147	21,853
07/24/2020	s	- 80,733.945	10.9000		880,000 *	856,324	23,676
	GRAND TOTA	L		0	14,125,804	14,050,918	74,886

CATEGORY 2 - SERIES OF TRANSACTIONS WITH SAME BROKER EXCEEDS 5% OF VALUE *NO TRANSACTIONS QUALIFIED FOR THIS SECTION*

CATEGORY 3 - SERIES OF TRANSACTIONS IN SAME SECURITY EXCEEDS 5% OF VALUE

Issue:	- First A	m US Treas Mm Cl Z			
03/03/2020	В	10,607.850	1.0000	- 10,608	10,608
03/03/2020	В	4.050	1.0000	- 4	4
03/03/2020	В	2.490	1.0000	-2	2
03/03/2020	В	7.250	1.0000	-7	7







Page 108 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FORM 5500 - REPORTABLE TRANSACTION SCHEDULE (continued)

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
03/03/2020	В	1.410	1.0000		-1	1	
03/03/2020	В	59.070	1.0000		- 59	59	
03/03/2020	В	.600	1.0000		-1	1	
03/03/2020	В	.830	1.0000		-11	1	
03/03/2020	В	29.240	1.0000		- 29	29	
03/03/2020	В	14.070	1.0000		- 14	14	
03/16/2020	В	76.110	1.0000		- 76	76	
03/20/2020	В	34.020	1.0000		- 34	34	
03/25/2020	В	99.500	1.0000		- 100	100	
03/30/2020	В	182,027.400	1.0000		- 182,027	182,027	
03/30/2020	В	513,651.810	1.0000		- 513,652	513,652	
03/30/2020	В	94,320.790	1.0000		- 94,321	94,321	
04/02/2020	В	5,816.320	1.0000		- 5,816	5,816	
04/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				





Page 109 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
04/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
04/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
04/02/2020	В	860	1.0000		-1	À.	
04/02/2020	В	540	1.0000		£1.	1	
04/02/2020	В	.370	1.0000				
04/02/2020	В	.500	1.0000		6-1	1.1	
04/02/2020	В	.020	1.0000				
4/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
04/15/2020	В	35.490	1.0000		- 35	35	
04/20/2020	В	35.830	1.0000		- 36	36	
04/27/2020	В	103.590	1.0000		- 104	104	
4/27/2020	В	290,000.000	1.0000		- 290,000	290,000	
05/04/2020	В	1,682.350	1.0000		- 1,682	1,682	
05/04/2020	В	.270	1.0000				







Page 110 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FORM 5500 - REPORTABLE TRANSACTION SCHEDULE (continued)

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
5/04/2020	В	1.390	1.0000		⊕1.	1	
5/04/2020	В	.120	1.0000				
5/04/2020	В	.160	1.0000				
5/04/2020	B	.010	1.0000				
5/15/2020	В	47.710	1.0000		- 48	48	
5/20/2020	B	33.870	1.0000		- 34	34	
5/26/2020	В	109.340	1.0000		- 109	109	
5/27/2020	В	814,752.310	1.0000		- 814,752	814,752	
5/29/2020	В	3,125.800	1.0000		- 3,126	3,126	
5/29/2020	В	12,597.370	1.0000		- 12,597	12,597	
5/02/2020	В	546.570	1.0000		- 547	547	
6/02/2020	В	.090	1.0000				
6/02/2020	В	1.660	1.0000		-2	2	
6/02/2020	В	.040	1.0000				





Page 111 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
06/02/2020	В	.050	1.0000				
06/15/2020	В	34.100	1.0000		- 34	34	
06/22/2020	В	34.690	1.0000		- 35	35	
06/25/2020	В	99.610	1.0000		- 100	100	
06/25/2020	В	870,000.000	1.0000		- 870,000 *	870,000	
7/02/2020	В	186.470	1.0000		- 186	186	
7/02/2020	В	.040	1.0000				
7/02/2020	В	.980	1.0000		1:	1.5	
7/02/2020	В	.020	1.0000				
7/02/2020	В	.020	1.0000				
07/14/2020	В	6,276.290	1.0000		- 6,276	6,276	
7/15/2020	В	10.290	1.0000		- 10	10	
7/15/2020	В	44.900	1.0000		- 45	45	
07/20/2020	В	45.040	1.0000		- 45	45	



USbank 💹



TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 112 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

	CTION SCHEDULE	

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
07/20/2020	В	56.680	1.0000		- 57	57	
07/21/2020	В	19.290	1.0000		- 19	19	
07/21/2020	В	755.820	1.0000		- 756	756	
07/27/2020	B	1,396.880	1.0000		- 1,397	1,397	
07/27/2020	В	106.230	1.0000		- 106	106	
07/27/2020	В	880,000.000	1.0000		- 880,000 *	880,000	
07/28/2020	В	803.980	1.0000		- 804	804	
07/29/2020	В	862.050	1.0000		- 862	862	
08/04/2020	В	192.460	1.0000		- 192	192	
08/04/2020	В	.040	1.0000				
08/04/2020	В	.030	1.0000				
08/04/2020	В	.020	1.0000				
08/04/2020	В	.030	1.0000				
08/25/2020	В	875,000.000	1.0000		- 875,000 *	875,000	



Page 113 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FORM 5500 - REPORTABLE TRANSACTION SCHEDULE (continued)

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
09/02/2020	В	102.790	1.0000		- 103	103	
09/02/2020	В	.030	1.0000				
09/02/2020	В	.020	1.0000				
09/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
09/02/2020	В	.020	1.0000				
09/02/2020	В	.380	1.0000				
09/25/2020	В	437,500.000	1.0000		- 437,500	437,500	
09/25/2020	В	437,500.000	1.0000		- 437,500	437,500	
10/02/2020	В	52.160	1.0000		- 52	52	
10/02/2020	В	.020	1.0000				
10/02/2020	В	.590	1.0000		-1	1	
10/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
10/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
10/02/2020	В	.580	1.0000		-1	1	







Page 114 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FORM 5500 -	REPORTABLE	TRANSACTION	SCHEDULE	(continued)
The state of the s			to the first of the state of th	The self-time first in the self-time to the self-time of

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
10/28/2020	В	218,750.000	1.0000		- 218,750	218,750	
10/28/2020	В	218,750.000	1.0000		- 218,750	218,750	
10/28/2020	В	218,750.000	1.0000		- 218,750	218,750	
10/28/2020	В	218,750.000	1.0000		- 218,750	218,750	
11/03/2020	В	15.650	1.0000		- 16	16	
11/03/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
11/24/2020	В	250,000.000	1.0000		- 250,000	250,000	
11/24/2020	В	250,000.000	1.0000		- 250,000	250,000	
11/24/2020	В	250,000.000	1.0000		- 250,000	250,000	
12/02/2020	В	10.200	1.0000		- 10	10	
12/02/2020	В	.010	1.0000				
12/23/2020	В	291,667,000	1.0000		- 291,667	291,667	
12/23/2020	В	291,666.000	1.0000		- 291,666	291,666	
12/23/2020	В	291,667.000	1.0000		- 291,667	291,667	



Page 115 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FORM 5500 - REPORTABLE TRANSACTION SCHEDULE (continued)

BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
В	87.920	1.0000		- 88	88	
В	.080	1.0000				
В	.050	1.0000				
В	.040	1.0000				
В	.050	1.0000				
В	5.350	1.0000		- 5	5	
В	.010	1.0000				
В	90,210.420	1.0000		- 90,210	90,210	
В	.890	1.0000		=1)	1	
В	9.260	1.0000		-9	9	
В	216,454.680	1.0000		- 216,455	216,455	
В	126,720.480	1.0000		- 126,720	126,720	
В	304,359.230	1.0000		- 304,359	304,359	
В	1.700	1.0000		-2	2	
	B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B	B 87.920 B .080 B .050 B .050 B .050 B .050 B .050 B .050 B .010 B .010 B .90,210.420 B .890 B .216,454.680 B .126,720.480 B .304,359.230	B 87.920 1.0000 B .080 1.0000 B .050 1.0000 B .040 1.0000 B .050 1.0000 B .010 1.0000 B .010 1.0000 B .090,210.420 1.0000 B .890 1.0000 B .9260 1.0000	B 87.920 1.0000 B .080 1.0000 B .050 1.0000 B .040 1.0000 B .050 1.0000 B .050 1.0000 B .050 1.0000 B .050 1.0000 B .010 1.0000	SOLD PAR VALUE PRICE INCURRED CASH B 87.920 1.0000 -88 B .080 1.0000 -88 B .050 1.0000 -88 B .040 1.0000 -5 B .050 1.0000 -5 B .010 1.0000 -90,210 B 90,210,420 1.0000 -90,210 B .890 1.0000 -9 B 9.260 1.0000 -216,455 B 126,720,480 1.0000 -126,720 B 304,359,230 1.0000 -304,359	SOLD PAR VALUE PRICE INCURRED CASH COST B 87.920 1.0000 -88 88 B .080 1.0000 -88 88 B .050 1.0000 -88 88 B .040 1.0000 -80 -80 -80 B .050 1.0000 -5 5 5 B .010 1.0000 -90,210 90,210 B .90,210,420 1.0000 -90,210 90,210 B .890 1.0000 -1 1 1 B .9,260 1.0000 -9 9 9 B .216,454,680 1.0000 -216,455 .216,455 B .126,720,480 1.0000 -126,720 .126,720 B .304,359,230 1.0000 -304,359 .304,359







Page 116 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
02/23/2021	В	.630	1.0000		⊕1	1	
02/23/2021	В	42.140	1.0000		- 42	42	
02/23/2021	В	38.860	1.0000		- 39	39	
	Total For Buys			0	8,678,867	8,678,867	
03/30/2020	s	- 790,000.000	1.0000		790,000	790,000	
03/30/2020	s	- 182,027.400	1.0000		182,027	182,027	
03/30/2020	s	- 513,651.810	1.0000		513,652	513,652	
03/30/2020	s	- 94,320.790	1.0000		94,321	94,321	
04/28/2020	s	- 290,000.000	1.0000		290,000	290,000	
04/28/2020	s	- 290,000.000	1.0000		290,000	290,000	
05/29/2020	s	- 830,500.000	1.0000		830,500	830,500	
05/29/2020	S	- 3,134.150	1.0000		3,134	3,134	
05/29/2020	s	- 12,613.540	1.0000		12,614	12,614	
05/29/2020	S	- 814,752.310	1.0000		814,752	814,752	



USbank

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION CONSOL ACCOUNT LOC641PENS

Page 117 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FORM 5500) - REPORTABLE TR	RANSACTION SCHEDULE	(continued)
1.1.1.1.464646464646464646			Statetetetetetetetetetetetikk

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
06/26/2020	s	- 870,000.000	1.0000		870,000 *	870,000	
06/26/2020	s	- 870,000.000	1.0000		870,000 *	870,000	
07/20/2020	s	- 56.680	1.0000		57	57	
07/27/2020	s	- 880,000.000	1.0000		880,000*	880,000	
07/27/2020	S	- 880,803.980	1.0000		880,804 *	880,804	
07/29/2020	s	- 862.050	1.0000		862	862	
08/26/2020	S	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
08/26/2020	s	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
09/28/2020	S	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000*	875,000	
09/28/2020	s	- 437,500.000	1.0000		437,500	437,500	
09/28/2020	s	- 437,500.000	1.0000		437,500	437,500	
10/28/2020	S	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
10/28/2020	S	- 218,750.000	1.0000		218,750	218,750	
10/28/2020	s	- 218,750.000	1.0000		218,750	218,750	







Page 118 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

FORM 5500 -	REPORTA	ABLE TRANS	ACTION SCI	HEDULE	(continued)	
THE RESIDENCE OF THE PARTY OF T		the second secon		CANADA CA	Company of the Park of the Par	

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
10/28/2020	s	- 218,750.000	1.0000		218,750	218,750	
0/28/2020	s	- 218,750.000	1.0000		218,750	218,750	
1/24/2020	s	- 1,000,000.000	1.0000		1,000,000 *	1,000,000	
1/24/2020	s	- 250,000.000	1.0000		250,000	250,000	
1/24/2020	S	- 250,000.000	1.0000		250,000	250,000	
1/24/2020	s	- 250,000.000	1.0000		250,000	250,000	
2/23/2020	s	- 875,000.000	1.0000		875,000 *	875,000	
2/23/2020	s	- 291,667.000	1.0000		291,667	291,667	
2/23/2020	s	- 291,666.000	1.0000		291,666	291,666	
2/23/2020	S	- 291,667.000	1.0000		291,667	291,667	
1/25/2021	s	- 431,947.700	1.0000		431,948	431,948	
01/25/2021	S	- 90,226.410	1.0000		90,226	90,226	
01/25/2021	s	890	1.0000		ŧ	1	
01/25/2021	s	400	1.0000				





Page 119 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
01/25/2021	s	- 9.280	1.0000		9	9	
01/25/2021	s	780	1.0000		1	1	
1/25/2021	s	- 1,260.740	1.0000		1,261	1,261	
1/25/2021	s	- 217,259.350	1.0000		217,259	217,259	
1/25/2021	s	- 540.640	1.0000		541	541	
1/25/2021	s	- 741.260	1.0000		741	741	
1/25/2021	S	- 126,750.710	1.0000		126,751	126,751	
1/25/2021	S	- 304,373.310	1.0000		304,373	304,373	
2/23/2021	s	630	1.0000		1	1	
2/23/2021	s	- 42.140	1.0000		42	42	
2/23/2021	s	- 38.860	1.0000		39	39	
2/24/2021	s	- 1.700	1.0000		2	2	
	Total For Sells	7		0	17,245,918	17,245,918	12
	Tatal First Ass	US Treas Mm Cl Z		0	25,924,785	25,924,785	







Page 120 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
Issue	e: Vangua	ard Short Term Inflation					
09/30/2020	R	223.496	25.4400		- 5,686	5,686	
2/22/2020	R	150.438	25.5600		- 3,845	3,845	
Total For Reinvestments		0	9,531	9,531			
10/27/2020	s	- 8,588.536	25.4700		218,750	210,010	8,740
11/23/2020	s	- 9,815.469	25.4700		250,000	240,012	9,988
12/22/2020	s	- 11,411.072	25.5600		291,667	279,028	12,639
01/22/2021	s	- 11,819.776	25.7500		304,359	289,188	15,171
	Total For Sells			0	1,064,776	1,018,238	46,538
	Total Vanguard	Short Term Inflation		0	1,074,307	1,027,769	46,538
Issue	- Vangua	ard Short Term Fed Adm					
03/31/2020	R	361.459	10.9400		- 3,954	3,954	
04/30/2020	R	330.005	10.9400		- 3,610	3,610	
05/31/2020	R	255.700	10.9800		- 2,808	2,808	





Page 121 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	PRICE	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
6/30/2020	R	195.381	11.0100		- 2,151	2,151	
7/31/2020	R	217.538	11.0100		- 2,395	2,395	
8/31/2020	Ř	208.479	11.0100		- 2,295	2,295	
9/30/2020	R	91.762	11.0200		-1,011	1,011	
0/31/2020	R	48.434	11.0200		- 534	534	
1/30/2020	R	28.325	11.0300		- 312	312	
2/01/2020	R	14.980	11.0100		- 165	165	
2/30/2020	R	43.682	11.0100		- 481	481	
1/31/2021	R	3.533	11.0200		- 39	39	
	Total For Reinv	vestments		0	19,755	19,755	
8/24/2020	s	- 79,473.206	11.0100		875,000 *	845,643	29,357
9/24/2020	S	- 39,736.603	11.0100		437,500	422,847	14,653
0/27/2020	s	- 19,850.272	11.0200		218,750	211,240	7,510
1/23/2020	S	- 22,665.458	11.0300		250,000	241,205	8,795







Page 122 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
12/22/2020	s	- 26,395.113	11.0500		291,666	280,904	10,762
01/22/2021	s	- 11,509.580	11.0100		126,720	122,510	4,211
02/22/2021	s	- 3.533	11.0000		39	39	
	Total For Sells			0	2,199,675	2,124,388	75,288
	Total Vanguard	Short Term Fed Adm		Ó	2,219,430	2,144,143	75,288
Issue	e Vangu	ard Short Term Treasury Adm					
03/31/2020	R	722.839	10.8300		- 7,828	7,828	
04/30/2020	R	535.973	10.8500		- 5,815	5,815	
05/31/2020	R	60.217	10.8800		- 655	655	
06/30/2020	R	26.163	10.8900		- 285	285	
07/31/2020	R	18.120	10.9100		- 198	198	
08/31/2020	R	132.475	10.9200		- 1,447	1,447	
09/30/2020	R	82.417	10.9200		- 900	900	
10/31/2020	R	31.225	10,9100		- 341	341	





Page 123 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

GAIN/LOSS	TRANSACTION COST	PRINCIPAL CASH	EXPENSE INCURRED	UNIT	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	DATE
	205	- 205		10.9200	18.788	R	1/30/2020
	126	- 126		10.7700	11.701	Ř	2/01/2020
	3,089	- 3,089		10.7700	286.788	Ř	2/30/2020
	42	- 42		10.7700	3.920	R	1/31/2021
	20,931	20,931	0		restments	Total For Reinv	
1,95	92,369	94,321		10.8300	- 8,709.214	s	3/27/2020
6,25	283,748	290,000		10.8400	- 26,752.768	s	4/24/2020
19,73	795,013	814,752		10.8700	- 74,954.214	s	5/26/2020
21,853	848,147	870,000 *		10.8800	- 79,963.235	s	6/24/2020
23,670	856,324	880,000 *		10.9000	- 80,733.945	s	7/24/2020
12,530	424,964	437,500		10.9200	- 40,064.103	S	9/24/2020
6,06	212,683	218,750		10.9100	- 20,050.412	S	0/27/2020
6,93	243,069	250,000		10.9100	- 22,914.757	S	1/23/2020
8,34	283,325	291,667		10.9200	- 26,709.432	s	2/22/2020







Page 124 of 124 Period from March 1, 2020 to February 28, 2021

DATE	BOUGHT/ SOLD	SHARES/ PAR VALUE	UNIT	EXPENSE INCURRED	PRINCIPAL CASH	TRANSACTION COST	REALIZED GAIN/LOSS
01/22/2021	s	- 20,097.928	10.7700		216,455	213,240	3,214
02/22/2021	s	- 3.920	10.7500		42	42	
	Total For Sells			0	4,363,487	4,252,924	110,562
	Total Vanguard S	Short Term Treasury Adm		Ó	4,384,418	4,273,855	110,562
	GRAND TOTAL			0	33,602,940	33,370,552	232,388

CATEGORY 4 - SINGLE TRANSACTION WITH ONE BROKER EXCEEDS 5% OF VALUE
NO TRANSACTIONS QUALIFIED FOR THIS SECTION

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan 22-6220288/001 Listing of Cash Accounts

NAME OF ACCOUNT	<u>BANK</u>	ACCT#
641 Pension Benefit Account 641 Pension Operating Account 641 Annuity Fund	Radius/Lending Tree Radius/Lending Tree Radius/Lending Tree	

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Balance Sheet

As of February 28, 2021

	Feb 28, 21
ASSETS	
Current Assets	
Checking/Savings 4035 · Radius Operating	1,154,296.58
4045 · Radius Benefits	3,108,506.87
4065 · Radius Annuity	41,371.94
Total Checking/Savings	4,304,175.39
Other Current Assets	040 770 00
2990 · Contributions Receivable	216,779.32
3010 · Employers' Withdrawal Liab Rec	265,183.25
3020 · Interest & Dividends Receivable 4100 · Prepaid Expenses	44.36 29,299.76
·	<u> </u>
Total Other Current Assets	511,306.69
Total Current Assets	4,815,482.08
Fixed Assets	04 600 04
4700 · Furniture & Fixtures 4750 · Computer Equipment	84,692.34 27,504.10
4755 · Accum Depreciation	27,504.10
4800 · Accum Depreciation - F&F	-84,692.34
4810 · Accum Depreciation - Computers	-15,044.54
Total 4755 · Accum Depreciation	-99,736.88
Total Fixed Assets	12,459.56
TOTAL ASSETS	4,827,941.64
LIABILITIES & EQUITY	
Liabilities	
Current Liabilities Other Current Liabilities	
5000 · Accrued Expenses	81,017.82
Total Other Current Liabilities	81,017.82
Total Current Liabilities	81,017.82
Total Liabilities	81,017.82
Equity	
5481 · Retained Earnings	22,011,599.30
Net Income	-17,264,675.48
Total Equity	4,746,923.82
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY	4,827,941.64

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Profit & Loss

March 2020 through February 2021

774,568.9 15,143.3 0.0
15,143.3- 0.0
0.0
8.885.4
51,108.4
294,758.8
70,41
-167,162.7
1,719,600.0
3,035,309.9
913,424.9
142.0
8,291.7
53.1
202,809.3
5.0
-1,206.6
-56,521.7
6,799,209.9
18,841.7
698.6
3,920.0
2,020.0
-41,378.16
23,377,147.41
53,054,49
-50,310.10
23,338,513.6
262,000.0
40,000.00
2,805.00
12,559.83
9,331,25
2,140
64,696.0
76,090.0
49,000.00
7,625.00
56,625.0
2,750.0
108,300.0
88,262.2
2,445.3
4,212.8
83.0
15,524.6
3,731.2
519.3
1,232.3
2,684.0
12,755.3
24,063,885.4
-17,264,675.4

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Balance Sheet

As of June 30, 2021

	Jun 30, 21
ASSETS Current Assets Checking/Savings 4035 · Radius Operating 4045 · Radius Benefits 4065 · Radius Annuity	407,351.29 2,570,522.58 41,420.36
Total Checking/Savings	3,019,294.23
Other Current Assets 2990 - Contributions Receivable	241,328.00
3010 · Employers' Withdrawal Liab Rec 3020 · Interest & Dividends Receivable 4100 · Prepaid Expenses	186,563.00 44.36 26,636.14
Total Other Current Assets	454,571.50
Total Current Assets	3,473,865.73
Fixed Assets 4700 · Furniture & Fixtures 4750 · Computer Equipment 4755 · Accum Depreciation 4800 · Accum Depreciation - F&F 4810 · Accum Depreciation - Computers	84,692.34 27,504.10 -84,692.34 -16,609.62
Total 4755 · Accum Depreciation	-101,301.96
Total Fixed Assets	10,894.48
TOTAL ASSETS	3,484,760.21
LIABILITIES & EQUITY Liabilities Current Liabilities Other Current Liabilities 5000 · Accrued Expenses 5030 · State W/H Taxes Payable	63,530.17 -120.00
Total Other Current Liabilities	63,410.17
Total Current Liabilities	63,410.17
Total Liabilities	63,410.17
Equity 5481 · Retained Earnings Net Income	4,746,923.82 -1,325,573.78
Total Equity	3,421,350.04
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY	3,484,760.21

10:24 AM 08/20/21 Accrual Basis

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund Profit & Loss

March through June 2021

	Mar - Jun 21
Income	0.000.000
7800 - PBGC Funding	2,445,300.00
8000 · Employers' Contributions	987,896.66
8050 · Employers' Withdrawal Liability	186,563.00
8180 · Interest - Annuity Balance Acct	48.42
8185 · Interest - Radius	2,982.95
8190 · Interest Income - Payroll Audit	2,111.73
8200 · Interest Income - Other	42,188.58
8700 - Litigation Settlement	224.71
9180 · Investment Monitor Fees	0.00
Total Income	3,667,316.05
Expense	
9555 - Rent Expense	7,536.68
9581 · Leased Equipment Expense	0.00
9300 · Pension Benefits	
8250 · Pension Refunds	-2,587.89
9301 - Pension Benefits	4,755,090.54
9310 · Pension Benefits - SPB	15.590.07
9300 · Pension Benefits - Other	-4,979.38
Total 9300 · Pension Benefits	4,763,113.34
9400 · Allocated Expenses	84,000.00
9460 · Accounting and Auditing	
9461 - Audit	13,333.00
9464 · Payroll Audits	2,408.54
9469 · Other	0.00
Total 9460 · Accounting and Auditing	15,741.54
9480 - Legal Fees	15,000.00
9490 · Actuarial Fees	
9491 - Actuarial Fees-Retainer	24,500.00
Total 9490 · Actuarial Fees	24,500.00
9520 - Computer Consulting Expense	1,682.00
9590 - Insurance Expense	77,259.62
9650 · Printing Expense	2,441.57
9700 · Bank Charges	50.00
9710 · Depreciation Expense	1,565.08
9790 · Repairs and Maintenance	0.00
Total Expense	4,992,889.83
let Income	-1,325,573.78

Date: JUL 16 2015

TRUSTEES OF TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641
PENSION PLAN
C/O OSULLIVAN ASSOCIATES
JAMES B SHARKEY JR
1236 BRACE RD UNIT E
CHERRY HILL, NJ 08034

Employer Identification Number:
22-6220288

DLN:
17007349057024

Person to Contact:
STEVEN FERGUSON ID#

Contact Telephone Number:
(513) 263-4748

Plan Name:
TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

Plan Number: 001

Dear Applicant:

We have made a favorable determination on the plan identified above based on the information you have supplied. Please keep this letter, the application forms submitted to request this letter and all correspondence with the Internal Revenue Service regarding your application for a determination letter in your permanent records. You must retain this information to preserve your reliance on this letter.

Continued qualification of the plan under its present form will depend on its effect in operation. See section 1.401-1(b)(3) of the Income Tax Regulations. We will review the status of the plan in operation periodically.

The enclosed Publication 794 explains the significance and the scope of this favorable determination letter based on the determination requests selected on your application forms. Publication 794 describes the information that must be retained to have reliance on this favorable determination letter. The publication also provides examples of the effect of a plan's operation on its qualified status and discusses the reporting requirements for qualified plans. Please read Publication 794.

This letter relates only to the status of your plan under the Internal Revenue Code. It is not a determination regarding the effect of other federal or local statutes.

This determination letter gives no reliance for any qualification change that becomes effective, any guidance published, or any statutes enacted, after the issuance of the Cumulative List (unless the item has been identified in the Cumulative List) for the cycle under which this application was submitted.

This determination letter is applicable for the amendment(s) executed on 5/29/15.

This determination letter is also applicable for the amendment(s) dated on 12/08/14 & 09/12/14.

This determination letter is also applicable for the amendment(s) dated on

TRUSTEES OF TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641

10/19/11 & 03/28/11.

This determination is subject to your adoption of the proposed amendments submitted in your letter dated 6/02/15. The proposed amendments should be adopted on or before the date prescribed by the regulations under Code section 401(b).

This letter may not be relied on after the end of the plan's first five-year remedial amendment cycle that ends more than 12 months after the application was received. This letter expires on January 31, 2020. This letter considered the 2013 Cumulative List of Changes in Plan Qualification Requirements.

The information on the enclosed addendum is an integral part of this determination. Please be sure to read and keep it with this letter.

We have sent a copy of this letter to your representative as indicated in the Form 2848 Power of Attorney or appointee as indicated by the Form 8821 Tax Information Authorization.

If you have questions concerning this matter, please contact the person whose name and telephone number are shown above.

Sincerely,

Karen D. Truss

Karen S.

Director, EP Rulings & Agreements

Enclosures: Publication 794 Addendum

TRUSTEES OF TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641

This determination letter does not provide reliance for any portion(s) of the document that incorporates the terms of an auxiliary agreement (collective bargaining, reciprocity and/or participation agreement), unless the exact language of the section(s) that is being incorporated by reference to the auxiliary agreement has been appended to the document.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

Summary Plan Description As of January 1, 2012

Table of Contents

Introduction	1
Current Plan Highlights	3
Benefit Examples	6
Part A Questions And Answers	9
General Information	9
Financing1	0
Plan Year1	. 1
Joining The Plan1	.2
Earning Pension Service1	.3
Earning Vesting Service	.4
Reciprocity1	6
Becoming Vested1	6
Break In Service1	.7
Normal Pension1	.9
Early Pension2	0
Service Pension	!1
Disability Pension2	!1
Applying For Pension Benefits2	!2
Receiving Your Pension	!5
Surviving Spouse's Pensions	!7
Death Benefit3	1
Appeal Procedure3	1
Part B. Plan Provisions Regarding Suspension Of Normal, Early And Service Pensions	2
Part C. Claim Denial Procedure	5
Part D. Your Rights Under Erisa	6
Part E. Plan Procedures For Determining The Qualified Status Of A Domestic Relations Order	9
Part F. Insurance Provided By The Pension Guaranty Corporation	3
Part G. Circumstances Under Which Benefits May Be Lost, Suspended, Reduced,	_
Or Denied4	·
Part H. Technical Details 4	5

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan

714 Rahway Avenue (2nd Floor) Union, NJ 07083 Phone: (908) 687-4488

Board of Trustees:

Appointed By Union Anthony Artificio

William Cunningham

Jan Katz

Appointed By Employer John Kerins

David Mazzella

Plan Professionals:

Manager Mary Anne Gerlach

Attorney Kroll Heineman & Carton, LLC
Auditor Ennis, Prezioso & Company, LLC

Actuary O'Sullivan Associates

Introduction

This booklet describes the provisions of the Pension Plan as of January 1, 2012. This booklet has eight parts:

- A. Questions and answers regarding the Plan;
- B. Plan provisions regarding suspension of benefits;
- C. Claim denial appeal procedure;
- D. Your rights under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974;
- E. Plan procedures for determining the qualified status of a Domestic Relations Order;
- F. Insurance provided by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation;
- G. Circumstances under which benefits may be lost, suspended, reduced, or denied; and
- H. Technical details

A number of significant changes have been made since the last booklet was distributed to you. You should read this booklet thoroughly to make sure that you are completely familiar with the revised Plan.

The details in this booklet should not be interpreted as restoring any pension or vesting service you have permanently lost under prior provisions of the Plan and should not be interpreted as increasing any "frozen" benefit you may already have or increasing your benefit if you are already receiving a pension. The provisions that apply to a pensioner whose effective date of pension was under prior Plan provisions, or to a separated vested participant whose break in service took place under prior Plan provisions, will be those in place at the time of retirement, or the break in service, under the pertinent Plan provisions.

Every effort has been made to reflect the provisions of the Plan document while making the provisions easier to understand. Therefore, this Summary Plan Description (SPD) and any subsequent Summary of Material Modifications (SMM) that you receive do not govern in administering the provisions of the Plan itself. The Trustees are assisted in these tasks by professional advisors whom we may hire from time to time. These include an actuary, an attorney, an auditor and one or more investment managers. In the event there appears to be a conflict between the description of any Plan provision in this booklet and its corresponding statements in the Plan document, the language contained in the Plan document (available at the Plan Office) is the official and governing language. Nothing in this booklet is meant to interpret, or extend, or change, in any way, the provisions expressed in the Plan document.

The Trustees reserve the right to amend, modify, or discontinue all or part of this Plan whenever, in their judgment, conditions so warrant.

The daily operation of the Plan is maintained by the Plan Manager located at the Plan Office. You are encouraged to make use of the facilities of the Plan Office where you will find assistance in understanding your benefits.

If, after having gone through this booklet, you have any questions regarding the Plan or its operation, please do not hesitate to contact the Plan Manager.

This booklet and the Plan Manager are authorized sources of Plan information for you. The Trustees of the Plan <u>have not empowered anyone else</u> to speak for them with regard to the Pension Plan. No employer, union representative, supervisor or shop steward is in a position to discuss your rights under this Plan with authority. No oral statements by Plan personnel or any other Plan representative may modify in any respect the written terms of the Plan.

If you have a question about any aspect of your participation in the Plan, you should, for your own permanent record, write to the Plan Manager or the Trustees. You will then receive a written reply, which will provide you with a permanent reference.

Special Note For "Prior Plan" Participants

Before 1990 there were three pension plans sponsored by Local 641. In this booklet they are referred to as "Prior Plans". These Plans covered the following groups:

Prior Plan	Covered Group
Α	Members working under the jurisdiction of Local 641.
В	Members who worked under the jurisdiction of Local 660, I.B.T., before Local 660 merged with Local 641 and, after the merger of the Locals but before 1990, for those who worked for former Local 660 employers.
C	Members represented by the Allied Industries Division of Local 641.

On 12/31/1989, Prior Plan A and Prior Plan B merged. On 5/1/1993, Prior Plan C merged into the merged Plan. All Prior Plans now operate under a single set of provisions.

However, benefits accrued under a Prior Plan prior to the date that Prior Plan merged are preserved and the "Service Pension" benefit is still available to Prior Plan A and B participants whose benefits commenced prior to 6/1/2008.

The Plan has periodically received benefit improvements relating to pension service earned before 1/1/1990. Please contact the Fund office for information regarding those benefit improvements.

Current Plan Highlights

Prior Plans

 The current plan is the result of merging three pension plans associated with Local 641. The three former pension plans are called Prior Plan A, Prior Plan B and Prior Plan C. Each of the Prior Plans has a "merger date".

Normal Pension

•	Eligibility	You must be at least age 65 with five years of continuous participation in the plan.
•	Monthly Amount	The amount earned (if any) through 12/31/2000 plus the sum of (a) and (b) where:

Period		Percent of contributions made to the plan by your employers on your behalf
(a) 1/1/2001 6/1/2008	H-1	2.12%
(b) 6/1/2008 12/31/2011	1-2	1.00%

(c) After 12/31/2011

1.00% to a maximum benefit of \$80 in each year

The portion of the pension accrued through 5/31/2008 is payable 13 times per year. The portion of the pension accrued after 5/31/2008 is payable 12 times per year.

Contributions are defined as all employer contributions made on a member's behalf but capped at the employer contribution rate first in effect on or after August 1, 2003.

 Payment Form The normal form of all pension payments that commence on or after 6/1/2008 will be for life only. Prior to 6/1/2008 the normal form was life with a guarantee of 5 years.

Early Pension

- Eligibility You must be at least age 57 and have at least 15 years of Pension Service with Local 641.
- Monthly Normal Pension, reduced for retirement prior to age 62. The reduction is
 6% per year except if age plus service with Local 641 alone is greater or equal to 90 in which case the reduction is 3% per year.

Disability Pension

- Eligibility You must be eligible for a Social Security disability benefit and not working; have worked at least 20 days in covered employment in the 12 months immediately preceding disability; been in the employ of a contributing employer at the time of the disability; not yet attained age 57; and either have at least 20 years of Pension Service with Local 641 regardless of age or have at least 15 years of Pension Service with Local 641 and be at least age 47 at the time of the disability.
- Monthly
 Pension
 Same as Normal Pension but no more than \$450. The Disability Pension is payable until you recover, reach Normal Pension age, or die, whichever comes first. However, you may elect to stop your Disability Pension at any time. But it will stop at age 65 if not before.

Surviving Spouse Pension

 Eligibility Before Retirement You must be an active or separated vested participant (or receiving a disability pension under the plan), married for at least one year prior to your death and have at least one hour of Pension Service earned after 8/22/1984.

Eligibility
 After
 Retirement

On an optional basis, i.e. the Married Couple form.

Service Pension

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Summary Plan Description as of March 1, 2011

No longer being offered after May 31, 2008

Pre-Retirement Death Benefit

No longer being offered after May 31, 2008

Pension Service

You earn Pension Service, after 2000, at the rate of one year of Pension Service for each 1,000 hours of Pension Service earned in a year (i.e. a calendar year), to a maximum of one year of Pension Service in any one year. Partial Pension Service may be earned at the rate of one-quarter of a year of Pension Service for each 250 hours of Pension Service earned in a year. Your Pension Service earned before 2001 will also be counted unless it has been lost by a break in service.

Vesting Service

You earn Vesting Service after 2000, at the rate of one year of Vesting Service for each 1,000 hours of Pension Service and/or related service that you earn in a year. There is no partial Vesting Service. Your Vesting Service earned before 2001 will be counted unless it has been lost by a break in service.

Vesting

Once you have five years of Vesting Service, or have satisfied the age and service requirements for a Normal, or Early Pension benefit, you are 100% vested in your accrued pension benefit.

Benefit Examples

Example 1: Normal Pension

(a) Pre	-2001					Normal Pension \$ 500.00
(b) 1/:	1/2001	- 5/30/2008				
TO V		(A)	(B)	(C)	(D)	(E)
	(A) x (B)					
	Year	Employer Contribution <u>Rate</u>	Hours Worked	Employer Contributions	Capped Contributions	Benefit Earned in <u>Year</u>
	2001	\$ 5.25	1,440	\$7,560	\$7,560	\$160.27
	2002	\$ 5.50	1,440	\$7,920	\$7,920	\$167.90
	2003	\$ 5.75	1,440	\$8,280	\$8,280	\$175.54
	2004	\$ 6.00	1,440	\$8,640	\$8,280	\$175.54
	2005	\$ 6.25	1,440	\$9,000	\$8,280	\$175.54
	2006	\$ 6.50	1,440	\$9,360	\$8,280	\$175.54
	2007	\$ 6.75	1,440	\$9,720	\$8,280	\$175.54
thru		4 7 66	500	#4.000	40.450	470.14
5/30		\$ 7.00	600	\$4,200	\$3,450	\$73.14
	Sub-t	otal	10,680	\$64,680	\$60,330	\$1,279.01
		and after				
Afte	The state of the s	47.00	040	AF 000	44.000	440.00
5/30	2008	\$7.00 \$7.35	840 1,440	\$5,880 \$10,584	\$4,830 \$8,280	\$48.30 \$82.80
	2010	\$7.70	1,440	\$11,088	\$8,280	\$82.80
	2011	\$8.05	1,440	\$11,592	\$8,280	\$82.80
	2012	\$8.40	1,440	\$12,096	\$8,280	\$80.00
	Sub-total		3,720	\$27,552	\$21,390	\$376.70
Total Normal Pension						\$2,155.71

In this example \$2,155.71 is payable each month for life beginning at age 65. Additionally, a thirteenth check is provided each year in the amount of \$1,779.01 (sum of sub-totals (a) and (b) only).

To understand the example, keep the following points in mind:

- The Normal Pension for service prior to 2001 is calculated under Plan rules prior to 2001 and contained in the Fund's records. We have assumed this amount is \$500 in the example above.
- 2. The amount earned after January 1, 2001 assumes the following:
 - a. The member works 120 hours per month or 1440 hours per year.
 - b. The employer changes the contribution rate each January 1.

Therefore the contribution rate first in effect on or after August 1, 2003 is \$5.75 in the example.

c. Employer Contributions (Column C) equals the contribution rate (Column A) times hours worked (Column B).

d. Capped contributions (Column D) equals the hours times the lesser of the contribution rate for the year or the contribution rate first in effect on or after August 1, 2003 (\$5.75 in this example).

e. The rate at which benefits are earned changed as of 6/1/2008, therefore the year 2008 is split before and after this date.

f. The Normal Pension earned from 1/1/2001 - 5/31/2008 equals capped contributions (Column D) times 2.12%.

g. The Normal Pension earned from 6/1/2008 - 12/31/2011 equals Benefit Contributions (Column D) times 1.00%.

h. The Normal Pension earned on and after 1/1/2012 equals Benefit Contributions (Column D) times 1.00% to a maximum of \$80.

Note: there is no limit on the amount contributed on your behalf. Every hour worked requires a contribution to the fund will earn benefits. The Normal Pension amount above is payable for the life of the member. This amount is reduced for married members taking the "Married Couple" form of annuity. The amount is further reduced for members taking Early Retirement.

Example 2: Early Retirement

Suppose in Example 1 the member is age 62 with 15 years of service. In this case he is eligible for an Early Pension benefit. The first step to calculating the Early Pension benefit is to calculate the Normal Pension benefit as in Example 1 and apply the reduction factor.

The reduction factor is 0% in this case because the member is not retiring prior to age 62. In this example \$2,155.71 is payable each month for life beginning at age 62. Additionally, a thirteenth check is provided each year in the amount of \$1.779.01.

Example 3: Early Retirement

Suppose in Example 1 the member is age 59.5 with 25 years of service. In this case he is eligible for an Early Pension benefit. The first step to calculating the Early Pension benefit is to calculate the Normal Pension benefit as in Example 1 and apply the reduction factor.

The reduction factor is 15% (6% per year prior to age 62) in this case because the member is retiring prior to age 62. In this example \$1,832.35 ($$2,155.71 \times (1.00-0.15)$) is payable each month for life beginning at age 62. Additionally, a thirteenth check is provided each year in the amount of \$1,512.16.

Example 4: Early Retirement

Suppose in Example 1 the member is age 58 with 32 years of Pension Service with Local 641. In this case he is eligible for an Early Pension benefit. The first step to calculating the Early Pension benefit is to calculate the Normal Pension benefit as in Example 1 and apply the reduction factor.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Summary Plan Description as of March 1, 2011

The reduction factor is 12% (3% per year) in this case because the member is retiring prior to age 62 and his age plus service is greater than or equal to 90. In this example \$1,897.02 ($$2,155.71 \times (1.00-0.12)$) is payable each month for life beginning at age 58. Additionally, a thirteenth check is provided each year in the amount of \$1,565.53.

PART A

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

GENERAL INFORMATION

Some major changes have taken place in your Pension Plan since the last booklet was printed. The effective dates of the changes in the Plan have been at different times. However, no Pension or Vesting Service that was lost under prior Plan provisions is restored as a result of these changes.

1. What are the purposes of the Plan?

The chief purpose of the Plan is to provide an income for you following the time that you retire from active employment in the trade represented by Teamsters Local 641.

The income you and/or your spouse may receive under the Plan will be in addition to any Social Security benefits you are entitled to receive.

You must satisfy certain conditions and eligibility requirements to receive these benefits from the Plan.

2. When did the Plan start?

The Plan started 9/1/52.

3. Who is covered by this Plan?

The major class covered consists of employees who work under the terms of collective bargaining agreements between the employers of such employees and Teamsters Local 641, which agreements call for contributions to this Plan. A small number of other employees are covered as the result of special agreements between their employers and the Trustees of the Plan.

4. Who is responsible for the operation of the Plan?

The Board of Trustees is composed of persons appointed by Teamsters Local 641 and by contributing employers. Local 641 and the contributing employers are equally represented on the Board of Trustees.

5. Who is responsible for interpreting the Plan and for making determinations under the Plan?

The Trustees are. In order to carry out this responsibility, the Trustees, or their designee, shall have exclusive authority and discretion:

to determine whether you are eligible for any benefits under the Plan;

- · to determine the amount of benefits, if any, you are entitled to from the Plan;
- to determine or find facts that are relevant to any claim for benefits from the Plan;
- to interpret all of the Plan's provisions;
- · to interpret all of the provisions of the summary plan description;
- to interpret the provisions of any collective bargaining agreement or written participation agreement involving or impacting the Plan;
- to interpret the provisions of the trust agreement governing the operation of the Plan:
- to interpret all of the provisions of any other document or instrument involving or impacting the Plan;
- to interpret all of the terms used in the Plan, the summary plan description, and all of the other previously mentioned agreements, documents, and instruments.

Any such determination or interpretation made by the Trustees, or their designee:

- shall be final and binding upon any individual claiming benefits under the Plan and upon all employees, all employers, the Union, and any party who has executed any agreement with the Trustees or the Union;
- shall be given deference in all courts of law, to the greatest extent allowed by applicable law; and
- shall not be overturned or set aside by any court of law unless the court finds that the Trustees, or their designee, abused their discretion in making such determination or rendering such interpretation.

FINANCING

A most important element of your Pension Plan is money. Where it comes from, how it is managed, and to what uses it may be put should be of interest to you.

6. Who pays for the Plan?

The employers who have collective bargaining agreements with Merchandise Drivers Local 641 that call for contributions to the Plan. In addition, there are certain other pension plans in other geographical areas with which this Plan has reciprocal agreements. Finally, certain employers have agreements directly with the Plan Trustees calling for contributions to the Plan.

7. How are the Plan assets managed?

All of the Plan assets are held in trust by the Trustees for the participants and beneficiaries of the Plan.

The Trustees have the ultimate responsibility for the management of Plan money. However, the

Trustees are allowed, under law, to hire professional investment managers to provide the expert assistance in this very complex field of managing pension plan money.

The Trustees have retained investment management services. The investment experts at these companies are charged with the responsibility of investing the Plan assets.

8. May I borrow or assign the pension money I am to get?

No. Plan provisions prohibit assignment of your pension payment for the payment of any obligation. Thus, your interest in the Plan is not subject to assignment or alienation, whether voluntary or involuntary.

However, there is an exception for a qualified domestic relations order. A domestic relations order is a court order specifying that a specific amount of your pension must be paid to your child or former spouse, or other person. You may request a copy of the Plan's qualified domestic relations order policy from the Plan Manager. Please also see Part E of this booklet.

Finally, the Trustees may be able to recapture your pension payments if you are judged guilty of causing a loss to the Plan through certain criminal activity.

9. When I retire, may I take a cash settlement instead of monthly pension payments?

No. The purpose of the Plan, as stated above, is to provide an income stream to retired participants.

10. If the Plan is discontinued, what will happen to the assets of the Plan?

Under the terms of federal law, the assets of the Plan are to be used for the benefit of the participants, surviving spouses, and beneficiaries, in an order of priority that is set forth under federal law. If all of the Plan benefits are provided by the assets of the Plan, and there is still money left over, the money is to be used to increase the benefits of everyone. Under no circumstances may money which has been properly contributed to the Plan ever be returned to any employer or the Local Union.

PLAN YEAR

Records under the Plan are kept on a "Plan Year" basis.

11. What is a Plan Year?

A Plan Year means the 12 consecutive month period beginning with a March 1st and ending with the last day of the following February. The financial records of the pension fund are kept on this basis. However, for the purposes of participation, Pension Service, Vesting Service, Break Years and Breaks in Service, records are kept on a benefit year basis; a benefit year is the 12 consecutive month period beginning with a January 1st and ending with the following December 31st. In this booklet, "Year" means the benefit year.

JOINING THE PLAN

A qualifying period of service is required before you are considered a participant in the Plan. Being a participant entitles you to receive certain documents explaining the Plan and reports dealing with the Plan's operation. You should be interested in how you become a participant and how your participation can stop.

12. How do I become a participant in the Plan?

The way in which you become a participant in the Plan after 2000 is to work at least 250 hours of Pension Service (more on Pension Service later) during a year. If you do work such hours, you will become a participant in the Plan on the first day of the year immediately after the year in which you earn the required hours.

Another way in which you may become a participant in the Plan after 2000 is to earn at least 1,000 hours of Vesting Service (more on this term later) during a 12 consecutive month period. If you do, you will participate on the January 1st of the year nearest the completion of such 12-month period.

If, during the first 12 months of your work, you do not work at least 1,000 hours of Vesting Service, then your qualifying period will be switched to a calendar year basis unless you otherwise become a Plan participant. This means that, in order to become a participant in the Plan after that, you must work at least 1000 hours of Vesting Service during a calendar year in order to become a participant in the Plan. When you do satisfy this requirement, you will become a participant on the first day of the calendar year immediately following the calendar year in which you earned such time.

When a survivor of a participant starts receiving a survivor's benefit, such survivor, also, will become a participant.

13. Can my participation in the Plan ever stop?

Yes. If you break your service when you are not vested, your participation in the Plan will stop. Of course, your participation will also stop in the event of your death.

14. Does self-employment count?

No. Under no circumstances will you receive any credit, for any purpose, under the Plan for work in self-employment. Certain federal laws may require that you are prohibited from earning credit under the Plan as the result of your ownership or position in a contributing employer's organization. If you have a question on this point, you should contact the Plan Manager.

15. Suppose my employer (or I) wishes to contribute to the Plan for me, even though it is not called for in a collective bargaining agreement, is it allowed?

No! Unless it is covered in a written agreement between your employer and Local 641, or between your employer and the Plan Trustees, no Pension Service can be given to you (even if your employer, or you, contributes to the Plan) for any work you do.

EARNING PENSION SERVICE

The Pension Service you accumulate under the Plan is valuable to you because your entitlement to a pension benefit may depend on it. Further, your Pension Service can be a determining factor in whether or not you are vested and whether or not you are eligible to receive other benefits under the Plan.

Because of this, it is very important that you make sure that the Plan Manager has a complete record of each hour of your work that might earn you Pension Service under the Plan.

16. Why is Pension Service important?

Pension Service is important in determining your eligibility for certain benefits and the size of certain benefits under the Plan.

17. What is Pension Service?

Pension Service refers to Pension Service you receive for time worked in covered employment.

18. What is an hour of Pension Service after 2000?

Earning an hour of Pension Service is the way in which you start earning Pension Service under the Plan. An hour of Pension Service is an hour of employment after 2000 with an employer for which employment the employer is required to **contribute** to this Plan because the employer has entered a collective bargaining agreement with Local 641 (or another type of agreement with the Trustees) that calls for this contribution.

Hours that you earn are used to build years (and fractions of years) of Pension Service.

19. How do I earn Pension Service?

After 2000, you will receive 1/4th of a year of Pension Service for each 250 hours of Pension Service you earn in a year, to a maximum of one year of Pension Service in any one year. Any Pension Service to your credit on 12/31/2000 will also count for you.

Pension Service can be earned only while you are a participant in the Plan or in the year just before the year in which you first become a participant in the Pension Plan.

20. Is there a limit on the number of years of Pension Service that I can accumulate?

No.

21. Is there a limit on the amount of Pension Service that I can earn in any one

year?

Yes; one year of Pension Service in any year.

22. Can I earn any Service for time that I served in the armed forces?

Yes. You will earn Pension Service and Vesting Service for service in the armed forces of the U.S.A. to the extent required by federal law.

23. Can I earn any Pension Service for time that I am disabled?

Yes. You will earn Pension Service for time that you are disabled after 2000, to a maximum of two quarters of a year of Pension Service, provided:

- a. you had some Pension Service under this Plan at the time you became disabled;
- b. the disability arose while you were in covered employment in this Plan; and
- c. the disability is compensated by the Worker's Compensation Law at 100% disability, the weekly accident and sickness benefit provided by the Local 641 Welfare Plan, or any welfare plan recognized for this purpose by the Trustees.

24. Does my age have anything to do with the earning of Pension Service?

No.

25. Can I lose my Pension Service once I have earned it?

Yes. If you incur a break in service (see Question 36) at a time when you are not vested (see Question 33), you will forfeit the Pension Service and Vesting Service that you accumulated prior to the end of the break in service.

However, under certain circumstances, such forfeited Pension Service and Vesting Service can be reinstated (see Question 41).

EARNING VESTING SERVICE

It is important that you know what Vesting Service is. Earning enough of it is one way to become entitled to ownership of your pension.

26. What is Vesting Service?

After 2000, Vesting Service means your work in employment for which your employer is required to contribute to the Plan, **and**, after 1975, also means "Related Service". Hours of Pension Service, hours of Related Service, and hours of employment covered by a plan that is a party to a reciprocal agreement with the Plan are called hours of Vesting Service.

27. Why is Vesting Service important?

Accumulating enough years of Vesting Service is one way to become "vested" under the Plan (see Question 33).

The amount of your Vesting Service is also important to you in the event you break your service after 1975, but before you are vested. If you do break your service after 1975 but before you are vested and you return to work under the Plan soon enough after the break, your Pension Service and Vesting Service lost because of the break will be reinstated. The number of years of Vesting Service that you have under the Plan at the time of the break will be important in determining whether or not you qualify for this reinstatement (see Question 41).

28. How do I earn Vesting Service?

After 2000, you will be credited with one year of Vesting Service for each year in which you earn at least 1000 hours of Vesting Service. Any Vesting Service you had on 12/31/2000 will remain to your credit.

In any one year you can either earn one year of Vesting Service or no Vesting Service.

Hours of Pension Service and hours of Related Service are called hours of Vesting Service.

29. What is "Related Service" for the purposes of the Plan?

You earn an hour of "Related Service" when you work for a **contributing** employer, after 1975, but in a classification for which the employer is **not** required by a collective bargaining agreement (or special agreement with the Trustees) to contribute to the Plan. Further, if you are in that position and you do not work, but you are paid by the contributing employer, that time will also count as Related Service. There is a limit of 501 hours of Related Service that you can earn during any one non-work period.

You cannot earn Related Service unless such employment immediately precedes or follows your employment with the same contributing employer that earns Pension Service.

However, if such Related Service employment (during which you either work or do not work) is **interrupted** by your quitting, being fired by that contributing employer, or retirement, then any time worked after that will not be classed as Related Service (nor any such time before the interruption if the Related Service immediately precedes Pension Service employment).

If you earn Related Service, it will be important (just as Pension Service is) for the purpose of initially participating in the Plan and accumulating years of Vesting Service and, therefore, becoming entitled to vesting and pension benefits under the Plan. You will not, however, receive credit toward your Vesting Service for periods of Related Service unless your employer is obligated to contribute to the Plan for such periods (for others).

RECIPROCITY

Reciprocity arrangements can protect your Plan participation when you are forced to work in certain other areas.

30. What is reciprocity?

This Plan has entered the Teamsters' national and local reciprocal agreements with certain other pension plans for certain Teamsters.

The purpose of reciprocity is to provide benefits to participants who would otherwise be ineligible because their years of Pension Service and Vesting Service have been divided between the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan and other pension plans.

There are a number of different reciprocal agreements in effect with various Teamster pension funds. If you have any questions, contact the Plan Office.

31. How does reciprocity work?

Under the Teamsters' national and local reciprocal program, you can earn Vesting Service based upon your work in employment covered by a plan that is a party to a reciprocal agreement with the Plan. Your benefit from the Plan will be a "partial pension" or a "pro rata pension"; it will be based upon the Pension Service you earned in employment covered by the Plan. To be eligible for this benefit, you must be eligible for some type of pension under this Plan if your combined Pension Service credits were treated as Pension Service under this Plan.

BECOMING VESTED

This aspect of the Plan is a special concern to the participant who leaves the bargaining unit before pension age.

32. What is vesting?

Vesting refers to non-forfeitable ownership of your right to a pension benefit under the Plan. Once you become <u>vested</u>, it does not matter what happens after that time, you will be <u>entitled</u> to receive your pension benefit at your Normal Pension Date (or your Early Pension Date, if eligible). Of course, this right stops if you die before your pension starts.

Also, if you die after becoming vested, but before starting your Normal or Early Pension, your surviving spouse may be eligible for a pension under the Plan (see Question 84).

If you break your service after you become vested, you will still be entitled to a benefit at pension age (if you are still alive).

In order to become vested under the Plan, you must fulfill certain requirements.

33. What are the requirements for vesting under the Plan?

If you became vested before 1976, in accordance with prior Plan provisions, you will, of course, remain vested.

After 1975, you will be 100% vested in your accrued pension benefit if you satisfy **any one** of the following two alternate requirements:

- A. you satisfy the age and service requirements for a Normal or Early Pension; or
- B. you have at least ten years of Vesting Service.

After 1988 Plan participants who are not covered by a bargaining agreement may satisfy the vesting requirement with **five years of Vesting Service.**

After 3/1/1999, you may also become vested by having at least **five** years of Vesting Service and earning at least one hour of Vesting Service on or after that date.

The vesting requirement is not retroactive. If you have broken your service and lost Pension and Vesting Service (because you were not vested) at some time in the past, neither the revised Plan, nor this Summary Plan Description, will reinstate such lost service.

BREAK IN SERVICE

There may be times in your work history when your employment under the Plan is interrupted by a break in service. Several Plan provisions deal with this situation.

34. What is a Break Year?

A Break Year means a year after 2000 while you are a participant during which you are credited with less than 250 hours of Pension Service and less than 500 hours of Vesting Service.

35. Are there any exceptions to this provision?

Yes. A Break Year will not be charged to you for any year in which:

- A. you were in either required or voluntary military service of the United States during a declared war or national emergency;
- B. you were totally disabled for more than one-half of the year; or
- C. you were on a paternity or maternity leave of absence in a year after 2000.

In addition, if you do not earn enough service in a year after 2000 to avoid a Break Year and the reason you are absent from covered employment is because of your pregnancy, the birth of your child, your adoption of a child or your caring for your child immediately following birth or adoption, you will be given credit for the hours you lost but only for the purpose of not being charged with a Break Year. If you are already protected against a Break Year for the year in which the absence starts, the hours you miss will be applied to the following year, but, once again, only for the limited purpose of not being charged with a Break Year for that year.

36. What is a break in service?

If you experience one Break Year while you are a Plan participant, you will incur a break in service.

37. What happens if I experience a break in service at a time when I am not vested?

If you are not vested, you will forfeit your Pension Service and Vesting Service that were earned prior to the break in service in addition to your most recent date of Plan participation, and you will cease to be a participant (see Question 41).

38. What happens if I experience a break in service when I am vested?

If you are vested at the time of the break in service, you are entitled to receive, at pension age, the benefit associated with the Pension Service and/or contributions you have earned. However, your pre-break Pension Credit will be classified as Interrupted Pension Credit, and the amount of the benefit to which you are entitled will be "frozen" at the level of benefits in effect in the year prior to the Break Year. In addition, the Plan provisions which are in effect in the year prior to the Break Year will be the basis for the benefit associated with the Interrupted Pension Credit.

39. If I break my service, how is my pension benefit calculated?

The benefit rate that applies to Pension Service before a break in service will be the rate in effect just before the break.

40. Can my benefit be "frozen" in any way other than by a break in service?

Yes. Even if you do not receive a break in service, you will be considered to have frozen benefits (whether vested or not) if you experience a year in which you fail to earn at least 250 hours of Pension Service. This provision is also valid for situations in which reciprocity is applicable (see Question 31).

41. Can service that I lose because of a break in service ever be reinstated?

This is where your years of Vesting Service can play an important part. If you break your service after 2000 when you are not vested, and return to employment under the Plan sometime after that, and earn at least 250 hours of Pension Service or 500 hours of Vesting Service in a year after 2000, all of your Pension Service and Vesting Service that was forfeited as a result of incurring a Break Year will be reinstated if the number of consecutive Break Years that you incur is less than five or is less than the number

of years of Vesting Service that you had at the time of the break.

Remember, however, that, if you incur a year in which you fail to earn at least 250 hours of Pension Service, all of your Pension Service will be classed as interrupted Pension Service, your benefit associated with your Pension Service earned before the break will be "frozen", and the Plan provisions in effect in the year prior to the Break Year will be the basis for the "frozen" benefit, as described in Question 38.

42. Is it possible to "unfreeze" a benefit?

For all pensions beginning on or after 1/1/2001, a participant who has a "frozen" benefit as the result of no more than <u>one</u> break year in a row after 12/31/1988 can "unfreeze" such benefit by accumulating ten years of pension service without another break year. Reciprocal time will <u>not</u> count in the accumulation of the ten years.

Prior to 1/1/2001, it was not possible to "unfreeze" a benefit.

NORMAL PENSION

The purpose of the Plan is to arrange for the continuation of a portion of your wages after your working career is completed. Normally, this is at age 65 if you have satisfied the service requirement.

43. When may I start receiving my Normal Pension?

Once you are <u>at least</u> age 65 and withdraw from work at any trade within the territorial jurisdiction covered by the collective bargaining agreement (including areas with which this Plan has a reciprocity agreement regarding service), you may apply for a Normal Pension benefit provided that you have satisfied the service requirement for a Normal Pension.

44. How do I satisfy the service requirement for a Normal Pension?

You must have been in the Plan, continuously, for at least five years up to your Pension Date.

45. If I have not satisfied the service requirement at 65, can I still qualify for a Normal Pension at a later age?

Yes. When you satisfy the service requirement after age 65, you are then eligible to retire and receive a Normal Pension.

46. How much is the Normal Pension?

The Normal Pension is a monthly benefit equal to the sum of:

A. 1.00% of all Benefit Contributions made to the Plan by your employer for your

work after December 31, 2011, up to a maximum benefit accrual of \$80 in each calendar year; plus

- B. 1.00% of all Benefit Contributions made to the Plan by your employer for your work after May 31, 2008 and prior to January 1, 2012; plus
- 2.12% of all Benefit Contributions made to the Plan by your employer for your work after 2000 and prior to June 1, 2008; plus
- D. your accrued monthly pension as of 12/31/2000.

The portion of the pension accrued through May 31, 2008 is paid 13 times per year. The portion of the pension accrued after May 31, 2008 is paid 12 times a year.

Benefit Contributions are defined as all employer contributions made on a member's behalf but capped at the employer contribution rate first in effect on or after August 1, 2003.

If you have benefits accrued under Prior Plan B on 12/31/1989, then a calculation will be made to determine if using the Prior Plan B benefit formula, your current employer contribution rate, and your Pension Service at retirement would produce a larger pension. If it does, the larger will be paid.

If you have interrupted Pension Service, then you should read Question 37 and 38 and consult with the Plan Manager.

This benefit level assumes that you will <u>not</u> be receiving your pension benefit in the <u>Married Couple form</u> (see Question 75).

EARLY PENSION

Under certain conditions you may start your pension before age 65. Because your life expectancy is longer the younger you are, and because of certain other financial aspects, there is normally a reduction in the amount of your otherwise Normal Pension if you choose to retire early.

47. Must I wait until age 65 to start my pension?

No. If you have the proper service requirement for an Early Pension, you may start your pension at any time at or after age 57. If you are already receiving a Disability Pension, you may convert to an Early Pension if you satisfy the Early Pension eligibility. If you earned an accrued benefit under Prior Plan C, the Prior Plan C benefit may start at age 57.

48. How do I satisfy the service requirement for an Early Pension?

To be eligible to receive an Early Pension, you must have at least 15 years of Pension Service with Local 641.

49. How is my Early Pension calculated?

You start by calculating the amount of your monthly pension benefit as if it were a Normal Pension. Then you reduce that amount by 1/2 of 1% for each whole calendar month that your Early Pension Date precedes the first day of the month coinciding with, or, otherwise, next following your 62nd birthday. If age plus service earned with Local 641 alone is greater than 90 (the Rule of 90), then the reduction from age 62 is 1/4 of 1% per calendar month rather than 1/2 of 1% per calendar month.

SERVICE PENSION

50. Is there any way I might be able to start receiving my pension before age 57?

Yes. Prior to June 1, 2008 if you had the proper Pension Service and met other eligibility requirements you may have started receiving a pension at any age. This was known as a Service Pension. The only other way to receive a pension prior to age 57 is by being eligible for a disability pension (see Questions 51 and 52).

DISABILITY PENSION

It's possible that a participant may not be able to reach Normal or Early Pension age in active service because of total disability. A special Plan benefit is intended to provide a pension benefit to such an eligible disabled participant.

51. How disabled must I be in order to receive a Disability Pension?

You must be so disabled that you are eligible for a Social Security Disability monthly pension. However you **should not wait** to hear from Social Security to file your application with the Plan Office. As soon as you believe you might be entitled to a Disability Pension under this Plan, you should apply.

52. What are the other requirements for entitlement to a Disability Pension?

You must make application for the pension, you must not have received an Early Pension under the Plan, you must have been **recently active** in covered employment at the date of entitlement to your Social Security disability pension, you must not have reached your 57th birthday, the disability does not arise from an intentionally self-inflicted injury or occur while engaged in a criminal enterprise involving extreme immorality, and you must satisfy the service requirement.

53. What does "recently active in covered employment" mean?

Being "recently active in covered employment" means you satisfy both of the following:

you must have earned at least 20 days in covered employment during the 12

months immediately preceding the time in which the Social Security Administration judges that your disability started; and

 when the accident (or incident) that caused your disability occurred (or started), you were not in a period of substantial gainful work outside a collective bargaining agreement between the Local 641 and an employer (or work covered by an agreement between your employer and the Plan Trustees).

54. What is the service requirement for a Disability Pension?

You must have at least 20 years of Pension Service with Local 641 regardless of age, or have at least 15 years of Pension Service with Local 641 and be at least age 47 at the time of the disability.

55. What is the size of the Disability Pension?

It is calculated in the same way as the Normal Pension with no reduction at any age, but it will not exceed \$450.

56. What happens if I die while disabled?

Your spouse is eligible to apply for the pre-retirement surviving spouse pension. The eligibility requirement for the pre-retirement surviving spouse pension must be met in order for a death benefit to be paid. See question 84, "How does the pre-retirement surviving spouse's pension work?"

57. May I apply for an Early Pension while receiving a Disability Pension?

Yes. You may apply when you have met the age and service requirements for an Early Pension. Once the Early Pension commences the Disability Pension stops.

APPLYING FOR PENSION BENEFITS

All benefits must be applied for under the Plan. This rule applies to employees, surviving spouses, and beneficiaries. It is important that all information asked for be given as accurately as possible. Any payments made in error to anyone will be owed to the Plan and must be repaid.

58. When should I submit an application for my pension?

Normally, your application should be filed at least **three months in advance** of the date you wish to have your pension start. This will enable the Trustees to process your application and be ready to pay benefits promptly on the first day of the month that you wish. You may file an application while you are still working.

59. When will my pension be effective?

If you are eligible, your pension will become effective on the first day of a month that you choose. However, pension benefits **cannot commence effective** with a day prior to the first day of the month that is at least 30 days after the Plan Office has provided

you with information regarding the Married Couple form of your pension. Nor, in any case, can it start effective earlier than the first of the month immediately after application.

60. Do I have to take a medical examination?

No medical examination is required to qualify for a Normal or Early Pension under the Plan. However, a medical examination will most likely be required for the purpose of determining your eligibility for a Social Security disability pension.

61. Will proof of age be required?

Yes. In order to receive a pension benefit, proof of age must be submitted to the Plan Manager. A birth certificate is the best proof; however, if you cannot obtain a birth certificate, the Plan Manager will tell you what will be required. The same rule applies to a surviving spouse entitled to a pension under the Plan.

Further, a recent photo of you must also be submitted.

You need not wait until your Pension Date to submit evidence of your date of birth; the earlier you submit evidence, the better.

62. If I forget to apply when I am eligible, will my pension payments be retroactive?

No!

63. If I forget to apply when I am eligible, will my pension payments begin automatically?

In general, the answer to the question is "no". However, you cannot postpone the effective date of your pension beyond the April 1st following the calendar year in which you reach age 70 1/2 even if you are still working in covered employment. In addition, a surviving spouse's pension may be paid retroactively to the earliest entitlement date.

64. Must I apply for my pension as soon as I am eligible?

No. You may postpone the start of your pension <u>but</u> you cannot postpone the effective date of your pension beyond the April 1st after the calendar year in which you reach age 70 1/2. After this time you must receive your pension even if you are still working in covered employment.

65. What are the consequences if I lie on my application, or if I submit false information or proof?

If you, your surviving spouse, or your beneficiary intentionally makes a false statement material to an application, or submit fraudulent information or proof, then any benefits which are not vested under the Plan may be denied, suspended, or discontinued. The Plan will also have the right to recover any payments wrongfully made in reliance on the false or fraudulent statement, information or proof.

66. Will any of my retirement benefits be distributed to my spouse, child or other dependent in the event I am divorced?

If, pursuant to a divorce (or other) decree issued by a court, your spouse, child or other dependent is awarded all or a portion of your pension benefits under the Plan, and such court order meets the requirements of a Qualified Domestic Relations Order (QDRO), your pension benefits must be paid in accordance with such court order. You should understand that the Trustees are required by law to obey the order of the court if it meets the requirements to be a QDRO. For further information, please refer to Section E. of this booklet.

The person claiming entitlement to your pension benefits must furnish the Trustees with a certified copy of the court order, which will be reviewed by the Trustees and the Plan Attorney to determine if it meets all requirements to be a QDRO. Once the Trustees receive a certified copy of a QDRO, you will be notified of its receipt and a copy of the provisions of the Plan relating to QDRO will be provided to you.

67. May I transfer a distribution from this Plan directly into another qualified retirement plan or to an individual retirement account?

All or part of certain distributions may be transferred ("rolled over") directly from this Plan to another qualified retirement plan or to an individual retirement account. These are referred to as eligible distributions. However, the following <u>ARE NOT</u> eligible distributions:

- A. any distribution which is one of a series of payments to be made for your life (or life expectancy) or the joint lives (or joint life expectancies) of you and your spouse or other beneficiary. FOR EXAMPLE, YOUR REGULAR MONTHLY PENSION BENEFIT (OR ANY PAYMENT FOR ARREARS THEREOF) CANNOT BE TURNED INTO A LUMP SUM AND ROLLED OVER; or
- any distribution which is one of a series of payments being made over a period of at least ten years; or
- any distribution which is a minimum distribution required to be made by law after you attain age 70 1/2; or
- D. the portion of any distribution which is not includable in your gross income; or
- E. payments made to someone other than an employee, an employee's surviving spouse, or an alternate payee who is a spouse or former spouse as the result of a Qualified Domestic Relations Order.

If you make a direct transfer of an eligible distribution, you will not generally be liable at that time for income taxes on the amount transferred and the Plan will not be required to withhold taxes from the distribution. Even if you do not make a direct transfer of an eligible distribution, you can generally defer paying income taxes on the eligible distribution if you pay that amount, including all associated taxes withheld, to another qualified retirement plan or to an individual retirement account within 60 days after you receive it. Such a payment is referred to as a "rollover distribution".

When you are entitled to receive such a distribution from the Plan, the Plan Manager will provide you with information about the distribution, any tax withholding requirements and a form for you to elect to have an eligible distribution transferred directly to another qualified retirement plan or to an individual retirement account. You should consult your tax advisor to get more specific information about the tax consequences of any distribution.

68. How will payments be made to me under the Plan if I am unable to care for myself due to either mental or physical incapacity?

If the Trustees determine that you, as a pensioner or beneficiary, are unable to care for your affairs because of mental or physical incapacity, then the Trustees may, in their discretion, pay your benefits to any entity or individual the Trustees believe will provide for your maintenance and support. If proper claim is made by you or your beneficiary's legal representative prior to any such payment, then the Trustees may pay your benefits to such representative instead.

RECEIVING YOUR PENSION

Since your pension payments will be a substantial part of your retirement income, the details regarding the actual payment are explained in the following.

69. When will my pension payments start once I have applied?

If you have satisfied all of the requirements of this Plan, your pension will start effective with the date you choose, but such date cannot be before the first day of the calendar month that is after the Plan Manager receives your application nor, for Normal and Early Pensions, the earliest first day of the calendar month that is at least 30 days after the Plan Manager provides you with information regarding the Married Couple form. This requirement does <u>not</u> apply if you are not married or if your surviving spouse is applying for his/her pension.

For example, if you are married and you submit your Normal or Early Pension application to the Plan Office on January 15th and have not, as yet, received the notice information from the Plan Office about the Married Couple option as it applies to you, your pension cannot start earlier than effective with March 1st.

70. How often will I receive my pension payments?

Pension payments are made monthly at the beginning of the month for the month then starting.

71. For how long will I receive my pension payments?

For annuities beginning on or after June 1, 2008, Normal and Early Pension payments are payable for as long as you live. The last payment that is payable is the one for the month in which you die.

For annuities beginning prior to June 1, 2008, Normal, Early and Service Pension payments were guaranteed for the first five years and were payable as long as you lived thereafter; the last payment that was payable was the one for the month in which you died unless you hadn't received five years of payments.

Disability Pension payments are payable as long as you live but not beyond the date you have satisfied the age and service requirements for either a Normal or Early Pension except that, if you stop being disabled (in accordance with the terms of what disability means under the Plan), the last Disability Pension payment will be the payment due for the month in which you recover.

A Disability Pensioner, at either Normal or Early Retirement Age, will have the opportunity to choose either a Normal or Early Pension.

72. Are there any circumstances under which my pension payments can be reduced, suspended, or forfeited?

Once you become eligible for a Normal or Early Pension, the payments are generally non-forfeitable. However, if you first retired between April 1, 2008 and June 1, 2008 and return to work your benefit is recalculated under the Rehabilitation Plan when you re-retire. Your pension can be reduced in this situation.

Additionally, an instance in which a suspension of such payments may take place is the situation in which you are over age 65, and, for at least 40 hours during a particular month, you are employed or self-employed at work at an occupation that earned you Pension Service under the Plan before you retired and in an industry covered by the Plan when you retired, anywhere in the Plan area (i.e. the State of New Jersey and any other state in which you are employed in employment calling for contributions to this Plan as the result of a "change in operations").

If you are under age 65, the suspension of pension payments may take place if you work at least one hour of employment in an industry covered by the Plan. If you do work (or are self-employed) in such employment, you are not entitled to a pension payment for that month.

Please refer to Part B of this booklet.

73. If I return to work under the Plan after once retiring on a Normal or Early Pension, then I retire again, how is my pension calculated?

You will receive credit for the additional contributions you have earned and your pension benefit will be adjusted annually, to the extent required by law, to reflect any additional benefit.

However, if you first retired between April 1, 2008 and June 1, 2008 and return to work your benefit is recalculated under the Rehabilitation Plan when you re-retire. Your pension can be reduced in this situation.

74. If I am interested in providing that my spouse participate in some way in my pension benefit, what should I do?

There is such a benefit available (see Question 75). When you apply for a pension benefit, if you are eligible, you and your spouse may provide that both of you will participate in your pension. You will be given the details as they apply to your own situation.

SURVIVING SPOUSE'S PENSIONS

There are two benefits available under the Plan that apply to the surviving spouse of a participant. One benefit may be waived by the retiring participant and the participant's spouse: the Married Couple benefit. The other benefit is automatic in the Plan: the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse's Pension.

75. What is the Married Couple form as it applies to pensions effective after 1984?

If you apply for a Normal or Early pension benefit, you and your spouse will have the opportunity to elect to receive a **reduced** monthly pension paid to you as long as you live with the provision that, if your eligible spouse outlives you, your spouse will start receiving 50%, 75%, or 100% (the choice is yours and your spouse's) of the reduced monthly pension that you had been receiving.

In order for your surviving spouse to be eligible to receive such a benefit at your death, your spouse must have been lawfully married to you for at least one year up to the effective date of your pension (your spouse need not be married to you at your death).

<u>However</u>, if you are married on the effective date of your pension, <u>but have not been married for at least one year</u>, you may still elect the Married Couple form. In this case, the Married Couple form <u>will not become effective unless you survive past your first wedding anniversary</u>.

If you apply for a Disability Pension Benefit, the Married Couple form is **NOT** available. However, if you receive a Disability Pension Benefit and survive to either your Normal or Early Retirement Age, you may elect the Married Couple form at that time.

76. How much is the monthly pension I will receive if I want the pension to be paid in the Married Couple form?

This will depend. Your spouse's age, as well as your own, must be taken into account.

For example, let's assume that you are retiring at age 65 with an accrued monthly pension benefit of \$300 and your spouse is age 62. If you decided to **not** receive your benefit in the Married Couple form, you would receive a monthly pension of \$300 that would be paid as long as you live and would stop with the date of your death. If you choose to receive a reduced monthly pension with the provision that 50% of such reduced monthly pension would continue to your surviving spouse as long as your surviving spouse lives (i.e. the Married Couple form), you would receive a monthly pension of \$283.50 with the provision that your spouse would start receiving one-half of that, \$142 (normal, early and married couple calculations are rounded up to the next \$.50), for as long as your spouse lives after your death. If you choose to receive a reduced monthly pension with the provision that 100% of such reduced monthly

pension would continue to your surviving spouse as long as your spouse lives (i.e. the Married Couple form), you would receive a monthly pension of \$268.50 with the provision that your spouse would start receiving the same amount, \$268.50, for as long as your spouse lives after your death.

If your spouse were 55 years old (instead of 62), the corresponding figure for the 50% Married Couple form would be \$279 per month for you (instead of \$283.50) and \$139.50 for your spouse for as long as your surviving spouse lives after your death. If your spouse were 55 years old (instead of 62) the corresponding figure for the 100% Married Couple form would be \$261 per month for you (instead of \$268.50) and \$261 for your spouse for as long as your spouse lives after your death.

These reductions apply to only the age combinations above. In all cases you should check with the Plan Office for the exact reductions for your situation.

Note: The reduction in the Married Couple Form shown in the above example is 1/2 of what it was prior to 1/1/2001. This improvement does not apply to any benefits "frozen" before 1/1/2001.

77. How do we choose not to receive my benefit in the Married Couple form?

When you are applying for your Normal or Early Pension, you and your spouse will have the opportunity to choose whether or not you will receive your benefit in the Married Couple form. You and your spouse will have a period of **at least 30** days in length to make up your minds regarding how the benefit is to be paid. If you do not want to receive your benefit in the Married Couple form, both you and your eligible spouse must elect not to receive it.

Your spouse's agreement to this waiver must be notarized and made during the **90-day** period ending with the effective date of your pension.

78. How can my spouse and I learn more about the Married Couple form of pension?

When you are considering retirement, contact the Plan Office and, at least 30 days prior to the effective date of your pension but no more than 90 days before the effective date of your pension, the Plan Office will provide you and your spouse with a written explanation of:

- the terms and conditions of the Married Couple form;
- your right to waive the Married Couple form, and the effect of such a waiver;
- your spouse's rights with respect to your choice of pension; and
- your right to revoke a previous election to waive the Married Couple form, and the effect of such a revocation.

79. If I pass away after retirement and my surviving spouse is eligible to receive the pension because I elected the Married Couple form, must my spouse apply for it?

Yes. All benefits must be applied for under the Plan.

80. Can I elect a Married Couple form if we haven't been married one year?

Yes, but the election would not become effective until the one year anniversary of your marriage. Your benefit would commence without reduction and would stop upon your death if you died prior to your one year anniversary. If you survived to your anniversary, your benefit would reduce to reflect the Married Couple election. Your spouse would than receive a benefit upon your death.

81. For how long will my spouse's pension be paid?

Your spouse's pension will be paid for the life of your surviving spouse. Once your spouse starts receiving it, it is non-forfeitable to your spouse for any reason except death.

82. What happens if I choose the Married Couple form, but no longer have a spouse when I retire?

In the event that your spouse pre-deceases you prior to the effective date of your pension, or you become divorced prior to the effective date of your pension, any election of the Married Couple form will be void and your pension will be determined in accordance with the provisions of the Plan and paid on a life annuity basis. However, if you are divorced before you retire, and, if your ex-spouse has a right to part of your pension under an appropriate qualified domestic relations order, then your ex-spouse's claim will be honored. Please refer to Section E. of this booklet.

83. If I choose the Married Couple form, retire and start receiving my reduced pension and something happens to my spouse, will the amount of my pension be raised back to its original level?

Effective for all pensions in the married couple form beginning on or after 1/1/2001, if your spouse dies before you do, the monthly benefit payable to you will be raised back to the amount payable under the life annuity basis. However, if you become divorced, the amount of monthly pension payable to you will remain unchanged unless a court order provides otherwise.

NOTE: This new "pop-up feature" does not apply to any benefits "frozen" before 2001.

84. How does the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse's Pension work?

In the event you die after you are vested but before the effective date of your Normal or Early Pension under the Plan, if your surviving spouse is eligible, your spouse will be eligible to start receiving a pension benefit on **what would have been** your earliest Early Pension Date after your death (immediately if you had already satisfied the age and service requirements for a Normal or Early Pension). Your spouse may defer reception of this benefit even beyond the earliest possible date, but not beyond the

date after April 1st of the year after he or she reaches age 70 1/2. It will be payable monthly for as long as your spouse lives.

This is called the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse's Pension.

In order to be eligible to receive such a benefit, your spouse must have been lawfully married to you for at least one continuous year ending on the date of your death.

85. How much is that monthly pension?

The monthly pension that is payable to your surviving spouse is calculated as if you had retired on your earliest possible Normal or Early Pension Date, after your death, and elected that your spouse participate in the benefit with you (in the 50% Married Couple form). Your spouse would start receiving 50% of what would have been your reduced monthly pension at that time (but not before the month following your death).

If it is advantageous for your surviving spouse to defer the payment of this pension until a point in time after your earliest possible Normal or Early Pension Date, he or she may elect to do so.

Example 1. Assume that you had accrued a vested monthly pension benefit of \$200 and were age 60 at the date of your death, had not retired at your earliest Early Pension Date, kept working, and your spouse was age 57 at the time of your death. Let's assume further, that the first day of the month immediately following your death was exactly 24 whole calendar months prior to your 62nd birthday. Your accrued monthly pension benefit of \$200 was scheduled to start at your Normal Pension Date. The fact that we are assuming you had retired 24 months ahead of your 62nd birthday means that there would be a 12% reduction (see Question 49), assuming the Rule of 90 doesn't apply, in what would otherwise have been your Normal Pension; this means that the pension that would have been paid to you at your Early Pension Date is \$176 per month.

However, it is assumed that you would have elected the 50% Married Couple form; this would have reduced your monthly pension to \$166.14 (rounded to \$166.50). This is the amount that would have been paid to you monthly had you retired instead of dying, with the pension benefit paid in the 50% Married Couple form.

Accordingly, in the example we are describing, your eligible spouse would start receiving, at your death, \$83.25 (rounded to \$83.50) per month payable for as long as your spouse lives.

Example 2. Assume that you had accrued a vested monthly pension benefit of \$200 at the date of your death, were age 53, and your spouse age 50 at the time of your death. The earliest that you could have retired is age 57, 60 months prior to age 62. Your Early Pension would have been \$140 (your Normal Pension reduced by 30%). After reflecting the 50% Married Couple form (factor of .944), your benefit would have been \$132.50 (after rounding up). Your spouse would be eligible to receive a monthly pension of \$66.50 (rounding up). But it would not start until the first day of the month coinciding with, or, otherwise, next following what would have been your 57th birthday (your earliest Early Pension Date).

86. May my spouse elect to receive the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse's Pension as a lump sum?

No.

DEATH BENEFIT

There are no other death benefits included in the Plan after May 31, 2008.

APPEAL PROCEDURE

Each claim for any benefit disbursement under the Plan is reviewed under the direction of the Trustees. The facts that are presented with the claim are what are considered, primarily, in evaluating it. Sometimes the Plan Office will not receive all the pertinent details when a claim is presented; this could result in a denial or delay of your claim. However, regardless of the reason for the denial, you are entitled to a review of your denied claim.

87. How can I appeal a decision by the Fund to deny my application for a benefit under the Plan?

If your claim is denied completely, or in part, and you wish to appeal, you must **write** to the Trustees at the Plan Office, asking that the claim denial be reviewed. The Trustees will set a meeting for the review. If permitted by the Trustees, you may attend the meeting yourself, otherwise you may present your appeal in writing. You will have an opportunity to review the documents which relate to the claim itself.

After the hearing, the Trustees will review their decision and communicate the results of the review directly to you. Please review Part C of this booklet for additional information.

88. Is there a time limit for appeal?

Yes. In order for you to be able to use the appeal procedure, you must make your written request to the Trustees for the review within 60 days following the date that you receive the denial.

89. Where can I find out more about the appeal procedure?

The complete text of the procedure is contained in Part C of this booklet.

PART B.

PLAN PROVISIONS REGARDING SUSPENSION OF NORMAL, EARLY AND SERVICE PENSIONS

ARTICLE SUSPENSION OF NORMAL, EARLY AND SERVICE PENSION BENEFIT

GENERAL

In the event a Normal, Early or Service Pensioner works at least 40 hours (one hour if not yet age 65) in Prohibited Employment in the Plan area (anywhere if not yet 65) in a month for which the Pensioner is entitled to a Normal, Early or Service Pension payment hereunder as the result of successful application for such payment, the pension payment hereunder for such month shall be withheld and forfeited provided the proper notice is provided to the Pensioner by the Trustees.

PROHIBITED EMPLOYMENT

For the purpose of this Article, Prohibited Employment means:

Before Age 65:

Employment or self-employment, other than managerial, for which the Pensioner is compensated by an employer, whether union or non-union, whether contributions are required to be made to the Fund for such employment or not, of a type of work covered by a collective bargaining agreement with Local 641.

After Age 65:

Employment or self-employment, other than managerial, for which the Pensioner is compensated by an employer, whether union or non-union, whether contributions are required to be made to the Fund for such employment or not, in the same industry in which Employees covered by the Plan worked at the effective date of the affected Pensioner's pension, and in the same profession, trade or craft in which the affected Pensioner worked at any time that was classed as Covered Employment for the Pensioner.

PLAN AREA

For the purposes of this Article, Plan Area means the state of New Jersey and any other state in which a participant is employed in employment calling for contributions to this Plan as the result of a "change in operations".

NOTIFICATION

No pension benefit payments may be withheld from a Pensioner in any month unless, and until, during the first such month the Trustees notify the Pensioner of the suspension. Such notification shall be delivered personally or by first class mail and shall contain:

A. A description of the reason pension payments are being suspended.

- B. A general description of this Article.
- C. A copy of this Article.
- D. A statement that an appeal of the Trustees' decision in this matter may be accomplished using the Plan's claim denial appeal procedure.
- E. A statement that the Department of Labor regulations dealing with suspension of benefits may be found in section 2530.203-3 of the Code of Federal Regulations.
- F. A copy of the section of this Article dealing with recovery of payments that should have been withheld.

PRESUMPTION

Subject to correction by actual evidence, the Trustees may presume that a Pensioner who works at least some time in Prohibited Employment in a month has or will work at least 40 hours in such Prohibited Employment in that month unless, within five days of the start of such employment, the Pensioner notifies the Trustees of such commencement and has not refused to cooperate with reasonable requests by the Trustees to assist them in administering the provisions of this Article.

RESUMPTION OF PENSION PAYMENTS

In order that the payment of monthly pension benefits is resumed under this Plan once a suspension described in the first two sections of this Article has taken place, the Pensioner must notify the Trustees in writing that such Pensioner has ceased working at Prohibited Employment.

If the resumption of payments occurs prior to 1988, the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in the same monthly amount that the Pensioner had been receiving prior to suspension. If the resumption of payments occurs after 1987, the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in a monthly amount, adjusted annually, to the extent required by law, which shall reflect any additional benefit earned.

In either event, such payments shall resume with the first day of the third calendar month following the calendar month in which the Trustees receive the Pensioner's notice called for in this Article. Subject to the next Section, should the Pensioner be due any payments for months in which the Pensioner did not work the proscribed duration of Prohibited Employment, such withheld payments shall be paid upon recommencement of pension payments.

AMENDMENT NOTE: per Tara & Vince 4/9/2013 while reviewing BOT mtg decision for prohibited empl people @ 3/25/13 BOT mtg--[this should read 4th not 3rd to be in keeping w the original intent & past practice]

{11/19/2015-because of prohib empl of 6/2014, I reviewed this with Vince – he agrees it is NOT ok or necessary to hold \$\$ on a part UNLESS he owes us more than the 3 months we are allowed to hold}

The benefits for Participants who initially retire after April 1, 2008, return to work, and subsequently retire again are not protected from being reduced. If a Participant retires, returns to work, and there is a benefit reduction under an update to the Rehabilitation Plan prior to his return to retired status, his entire benefit is subject to those new reductions.

RECOVERY

In the event a Pensioner receives a monthly pension payment for a month for which the Trustees have the right to withhold and forfeit such payment, the Trustees shall recover such payment by reducing the payments otherwise payable to the Pensioner for the months immediately following his cessation of work in Prohibited Employment for which payment is not due until the third month following the Pensioner's notification to the Trustees called for in the preceding section. If the reductions described in the prior sentence are not sufficient to permit recovery of payments that should not have been made, the Trustees shall recover such unrecovered difference by reducing the otherwise size of future recommenced monthly pension payments by no more than 25% until such recovery is complete.

STATUS DETERMINATION

A Pensioner or Employee may write to the Trustees to determine if an actual or contemplated employment is Prohibited Employment and the Trustees shall reply to such request for information after securing enough details to make such a judgment.

EXCEPTION

The provisions of this Article shall not apply to any pension benefits paid to a Pensioner after the March in the calendar year that immediately follows the calendar year in which the Pensioner reaches age 70 1/2.

PART C.

CLAIM DENIAL PROCEDURE

CLAIM DENIAL

The Fund shall make determinations regarding claims for benefits under the Plan by all persons. In the event a claim is denied, wholly or in part, the Fund shall furnish, within 90 days of filing of the claim, to a claimant whose claim has been denied a written notice stating:

- A. The specific reason(s) for the denial.
- B. The specific reference(s) to the Plan provisions on which the denial is based.
- C. The way(s) in which the claim might be perfected.
- D. A statement of the Plan appeal procedure.

If special circumstances require that the Trustees need more time than 90 days to consider a claim, then the period for notification to the claimant may be extended an additional 90 days provided the Trustees notify the claimant, within the initial 90-day period, explaining the special circumstances and indicating the date by which a final decision is expected.

If the claimant receives no response as to the claim's disposition within 90 days of filing the claim, (180 days in the case of special circumstances), the claim shall be considered denied.

APPEAL

Any claimant whose claim for benefits has been denied shall have the right to an appeal to the Trustees for a review of the Trustees' decision, provided that the claimant requests such appeal in writing within 60 days from the receipt of the Trustees' denial.

The claimant may present the claimant's views in writing and, if permitted by the Trustees, may appeal in person before the Trustees at a date set for such hearing, with an opportunity to review the Plan documents which relate to the claim.

Following such hearing, the Trustees shall communicate their decision in writing to the claimant. The Trustees shall construe the terms and provisions of the Plan and Agreement and Declaration of Trust to the extent required by law and their decisions shall be binding and final.

ARBITRATION

A claimant whose claim for benefits has been denied, in whole or in part must offer in writing to submit the claim to the New Jersey State Board of Mediation for arbitration.

If the Trustees accept the claimant's offer, the claim will be submitted to the New Jersey State Board of Mediation for arbitration, and the resulting arbitration decision will be final and binding.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Summary Plan Description as of March 1, 2011

The claimant may not file a lawsuit or initiate any other proceeding seeking benefits until either the Trustees have declined to accept the claimant's offer to arbitrate, or the arbitration decision has been rendered.

PART D.

YOUR RIGHTS UNDER ERISA

As a participant in the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan, you are entitled to certain rights and protections under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA). ERISA provides that all Plan participants shall be entitled to:

RECEIVE INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR PLAN AND BENEFITS

Examine, without charge, at the Plan Administrator's office and at other specified locations, all documents governing the Plan, including insurance contracts and collective bargaining agreements, and a copy of the latest annual report (Form 5500 Series) filed by the Plan with the U.S. Department of Labor and available at the Public Disclosure Room of the Employee Benefits Security Administration.

Obtain, upon written request to the Plan Administrator, copies of documents governing the operation of the Plan, including insurance contracts and collective bargaining agreements, and copies of the latest annual report (Form 5500 Series) and updated summary plan description. The Plan Administrator may make a reasonable charge for the copies.

Receive a summary of the Plan's annual financial report. The Plan Administrator is required by law to furnish each participant with a copy of this annual funding notice.

Obtain a statement telling you whether you have a right to receive a pension at normal retirement age (age 65) and if so, what your benefits would be at normal retirement age if you stop working under the Plan now. If you do not have a right to a pension, the statement will tell you how many more years you have to work to get a right to a pension. This statement must be requested in writing and is not required to be given more than once every twelve (12) months. The Plan must provide the statement free of charge.

PRUDENT ACTIONS BY PLAN FIDUCIARIES

In addition to creating rights for Plan participants, ERISA imposes duties upon the people who are responsible for the operation of the employee benefit Plan. The people who operate your Plan, called "fiduciaries" of the Plan, have a duty to do so prudently and in the interest of you and other Plan participants and beneficiaries. No one, including your employer, your union, or any other person, may fire you or otherwise discriminate against you in any way to prevent you from obtaining a pension benefit or exercising your rights under ERISA.

ENFORCE YOUR RIGHTS

If your claim for a pension benefit is denied or ignored, in whole or in part, you have a right to know why this was done, to obtain copies of documents relating to the decision

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Summary Plan Description as of March 1, 2011

without charge, and to appeal any denial, all within certain time schedules.

Under ERISA, there are steps you can take to enforce the above rights. For instance, if you request a copy of Plan documents or the latest annual report from the Plan and do not receive them within 30 days, you may file suit in a federal court. In such a case, the court may require the Plan Administrator to provide the materials and pay you up to \$110 a day until you receive the materials, unless the materials were not sent because of reasons beyond the control of the Plan Administrator.

If you have a claim for benefits which is denied or ignored, in whole or in part, you may file suit in a state or federal court. In addition, if you disagree with the Plan's decision or lack thereof concerning the qualified status of a domestic relations order or a medical child support order, you may file suit in federal court. If it should happen that Plan fiduciaries misuse the Plan's money, or if you are discriminated against for asserting your rights, you may seek assistance from the U.S. Department of Labor, or you may file suit in a federal court. The court will decide who should pay court costs and legal fees. If you are successful the court may order the person you have sued to pay these costs and fees. If you lose, the court may order you to pay these costs and fees; for example, if it finds your claim is frivolous.

ASSISTANCE WITH YOUR QUESTIONS

If you have any questions about your Plan, you should contact the Plan Administrator. If you have any questions about this statement or about your rights under ERISA, or if you need assistance in obtaining documents from the Plan Administrator, you should contact the nearest office of the Employee Benefits Security Administration, U.S. Department of Labor, listed in your telephone directory or the Division of Technical Assistance and Inquiries, Employee Benefits Security Administration, U.S. Department of Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue N.W., Washington, D.C. 20210. You may also obtain certain publications about your rights and responsibilities under ERISA by calling the publications hotline of the Employee Benefits Security Administration.

If you have any questions about this statement or about your rights under ERISA, you may contact the nearest Regional Office of the Pension and Welfare Benefits Administration, U.S. Department of Labor. This office is located at 33 Whitehall Street, 12th Floor, Suite 1200, New York, NY 10004; the phone number is (212) 607-8600; the fax number is (212) 607-8681.

You may also contact the Division of Technical Assistance and Inquiries, Pension and Welfare Benefits Administration, U.S. Department of Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W., Washington, DC 20210.

PART E.

PLAN PROCEDURES FOR DETERMINING THE QUALIFIED STATUS OF A DOMESTIC RELATIONS ORDER

Effective January 1, 1985, the Plan is required to comply with certain court orders (or judgments, decrees or approved property settlements) requiring distribution of a participant's benefits under the Plan to his or her spouse or dependent in order to meet the participant's alimony, marital property rights or dependent support obligations.

The Board of Trustees hereby delegates to the Plan Manager responsibility for determining whether orders are qualified as herein provided, and of following the procedures set forth herein, subject to review and final decision by the Trustees where necessary. The Plan Manager in turn may refer any and all matters to counsel for assistance where necessary.

The Trustees will treat any such order received by the Plan as a Qualified Domestic Relations Order if they determine that the following requirements are satisfied:

- The order is made pursuant to a State domestic relations law (including a community property law).
- (2) The order creates or recognizes an alternate payee's right to (or assigns an alternate payee the right to) receive all or a portion of the participant's benefits. An "alternate payee" is defined as any spouse, former spouse, child or other dependent of the participant who is recognized in the order as having a right to receive all (or a portion of) the benefits payable to the participant under the Plan.
- (3) The order clearly specifies:
 - (a) the name and last known mailing address (if any) of the participant and the name and mailing address of each alternate payee covered by the order,
 - (b) the amount or percentage of the benefits to be paid by the Plan to each such alternate payee (or the manner in which the amount or percentage is to be determined),
 - (c) the number of payments or the period to which the order applies, and
 - (d) each Plan to which the order relates; and
- (4) The order does not require the Plan to provide:
 - (a) any form of benefit not otherwise available under the Plan,
 - (b) actuarially increased benefits, or
 - (c) benefits to an alternate payee which are to be paid to another alternate payee under a separate order previously determined to be a Qualified Domestic Relations Order.

A domestic relations order will be deemed a Qualified Domestic Relations Order even if it requires payment of benefits to an alternate payee prior to the participant's separation from service (whether or not the participant actually retires on that date), but only if:

- (1) The participant has attained (or would have attained) the earliest retirement age under the Plan before the date payments are required to begin to the alternate payee.
- (2) Benefit payments are computed as if the participant had retired on the date on which the payments are to begin (based on the present value of benefits actually accrued, without taking into account any employer subsidy for early retirement).
- (3) Such payments are in a form in which benefits may be paid under the Plan to the participant (other than in the form of a Joint and Survivor Annuity with respect to the alternate payee and his or her subsequent spouse).

In order to receive payments from the Plan, the alternate payee(s) must furnish the Trustees with a copy of the domestic relations order (certified by the clerk of the court). Following receipt thereof, the Trustees will promptly send notice to the participant and any other alternate payee(s) of their receipt of the order, of the Plan's procedures for determining whether domestic relations orders are qualified as provided above, and within a reasonable period thereafter, of their final determination regarding the qualified status of the order. All notices will be mailed to the address(es) specified in the order. An alternate payee may designate representatives for service of notices.

The Trustees will determine whether the order is qualified based on the above-mentioned requirements. If the Trustees determine that the order is qualified, the participant and alternate payee(s) will be notified in writing of such determination and the date on which payments are scheduled to commence. The Trustees may request the participant and the alternate payee(s) to furnish an acknowledgement of the receipt of the notice of payment of benefits, a general release, a correct mailing address and any other documents as they, in their sole discretion deem necessary. The Trustees may also require the participant and alternate payee(s) to provide such information as would normally be required of the participant prior to the payment of benefits under the Plan.

If the Trustees determine that the order is not qualified, they will notify the participant and alternate payee(s) in writing, setting forth the specific reasons for so concluding. The participant and alternate payee(s) will have the right to appeal such determination by written request filed with the Trustees, in accordance with the Plan's existing claims procedures as set forth in the Plan's summary plan description, a copy of which section will be included in the notification sent to the alternate payees.

Upon written notice from a participant or potential alternate payee that a qualified domestic relations order is being sought, the Trustees will place a hold on the distribution of all benefits to a participant for 90 days. The Trustees will withhold a lesser amount on notice that either the participant or alternate payee is seeking an order which would require that only a portion of the participant's benefits be paid to an alternate payee. If, within such 90 days, an order determined to be qualified by the Trustees and/or Plan Counsel is entered by a court of competent jurisdiction, the Trustees will pay the withheld amounts to the person or persons entitled to receive them. If, within the 90 days, no

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Summary Plan Description as of March 1, 2011

qualified order is entered, the Trustees will pay the withheld amount to the person who would have received the amounts if the Plan had not received notice that a qualified domestic relations order was being sought. If the Trustees thereafter receive a qualified order, payments will be made in accordance with the order but prospectively only.

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan Summary Plan Description as of March 1, 2011

During any period in which the issue of the qualified status of a domestic relations order is being determined, the Trustees will segregate, in a separate account or in an escrow account, the amount that would have been payable to the alternate payee(s) during such period, had the order been determined to be qualified, and will continue to segregate such amounts until the earlier of the date a determination is made or the expiration of 18 months.

If, within such 18 months, the Trustees and/or Fund Counsel determine the order to be qualified, the Trustees will pay the segregated amounts (plus any interest earned thereon) to the person or persons entitled to receive them. If, within the 18 months, the order is determined not to be qualified, or if the 18-month period has expired and no determination is made, the segregated amount (plus any interest) will be paid to the person who would have received the amounts if there had been no order. Thereafter, any determination that an order is qualified will apply prospectively (i.e., the Plan will not be liable for payments to alternate payee(s) for the period before the order was determined to be qualified). The Plan will be discharged from any obligation or liability to any participant or alternate payee(s) to the extent of any payment made pursuant to these procedures, provided the Trustees have acted in accordance with their fiduciary responsibility.

PART F.

INSURANCE PROVIDED BY THE PENSION BENEFIT GUARANTY CORPORATION

Your pension benefits under this multiemployer plan are insured by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC), a federal insurance agency. A multiemployer plan is a collectively bargained pension arrangement involving two or more unrelated employers, usually in a common industry.

Under the multiemployer plan program, the PBGC provides financial assistance through loans to plans that are insolvent. A multiemployer plan is considered insolvent if the plan is unable to pay benefits (at least equal to the PBGC's guaranteed benefit limit) when due.

The maximum benefit that the PBGC guarantees is set by law. Under the multiemployer program, the PBGC guarantee equals a participant's years of service multiplied by the sum of (1) 100% of the first \$11 of the monthly benefit accrual rate and (2) 75% of the next \$33 of the accrual rate. The PBGC's maximum guarantee limit is \$35.75 per month times a participant's years of service. For someone with 30 years of service, the guarantee limit would be \$12,870.

The PBGC guarantees "basic pension benefits", subject to legal limits. These generally include: (1) normal and most early retirement benefits; (2) disability benefits if you become disabled before the Plan becomes insolvent; and (3) annuity benefits for survivors of Plan participants.

The pension benefit PBGC pays depends on (1) provisions of the Plan, (2) legal limits, (3) the form of your benefit, (4) your age, (5) Plan assets and (6) amounts (if any) PBGC recovers from the employers for Plan underfunding.

The PBGC guarantee generally does not cover: (1) benefits greater than the maximum guaranteed amount set by law; (2) benefit increases and new benefits based on Plan provisions that have been in place for fewer than five years at the earlier of: (i) the date the Plan terminates or (ii) the time the Plan becomes insolvent; (3) benefits that are not vested because you have not worked long enough; (4) benefits for which you have not met all of the requirements at the time the Plan becomes insolvent; and (5) non-pension benefits, such as health insurance, life insurance, certain death benefits, vacation pay, and severance pay.

For more information about the PBGC and the benefits it guarantees, ask your Plan Administrator or contact the PBGC's Technical Assistance Division, 1200 K Street N.W., Suite 930, Washington, D.C. 20005-4026 or call (202) 326-4000 (not a toll-free number). TTY/TDD users may call the federal relay service toll-free at (800) 877-8339 and ask to be connected to (202) 326-4000. Additional information about the PBGC's pension insurance program is available through the PBGC's website on the Internet at http://www.pbgc.gov.

PART G.

CIRCUMSTANCES UNDER WHICH BENEFITS MAY BE LOST, SUSPENDED, REDUCED OR DENIED

Under certain circumstances you may lose all or part of your accrued benefits. <u>Some</u> situations are:

- A. If you break your service before you are vested (and do not reinstate it), any benefit associated with the lost service is also lost.
- B. Under certain circumstances, in accordance with federal guidelines, the Trustees may retroactively reduce benefits.
- C. If any detail regarding your participation under the Plan has been misstated, or a clerical error occurs, which causes a higher benefit to be paid you than that to which you are entitled, an adjustment in your benefit will be made, based upon the facts.
- D. If you return to work in Prohibited Employment after retiring your pension benefit for months of such work will be forfeited.
- E. If you first retired between April 1, 2008 and June 1, 2008 and return to work your benefit is recalculated under the Rehabilitation Plan when you re-retire. Your pension can be reduced in this situation.
- F. It is possible, in certain circumstances, that a reduction might take place in your benefit accrued under this Plan. Current federal legislation places a maximum on how much retirement benefit an employee is permitted to receive from one or more qualified retirement plans.
- G. The terms of a qualified domestic relations order may take away part, or all, of your benefits.
- H. If the Plan terminates and there are not enough assets to provide your benefit and the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation does not make up the difference, there will be a reduction in your accrued benefit.
- I. If you are judged guilty of causing a loss in Plan assets, through criminal activity, you may, under certain circumstances, forfeit all or part of your benefits.
- J. If you cannot be located.
- K. If you do not qualify for benefits under the Plan's eligibility rules.

PART H.

TECHNICAL DETAILS

As required by the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 ("ERISA")

- 1. Plan Name: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan.
- 2. Edition Date: This summary plan description is produced as of March 1, 2011.
- 3. Plan Sponsor: Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund.
- 4. Plan Sponsor's Employer Identification Number: 22-6220288.
- 5. Plan Number: 001.
- 6. Type of Plan: A defined benefit pension plan, the contributions to which are negotiated and the benefits of which are determined by the Trustees.
- 7. Plan Year Ends: February 28th (February 29th in leap years).
- 8. Plan Administrator:

Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund 714 Rahway Avenue (2nd Floor) Union, NJ 07083 Phone: (908) 687-4488

9. Agent for the Service of Legal Process:

Mary Anne Gerlach, Plan Manager Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan 714 Rahway Avenue (2nd Floor) Union, NJ 07083 Phone: (908) 687-4488

In addition to the person designated as agent of service of legal process, service of legal process may also be made upon any Plan Trustee.

- Type of Plan Administration: Self-administration.
- 11. Type of Funding: Self-insured.
- Sources of Contributions to Plan: Employers required to contribute to the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund.
- 13. Collective Bargaining Agreements: This Plan is maintained in accordance with collective bargaining agreements. A copy of any of these agreements may be obtained by you upon written request to the Plan Manager and is available for examination by you at the Plan Office.

- 14.Funding Medium for the Accumulation of Plan Assets: All contributions and investment earnings are accumulated in a trust fund which is utilized to pay benefits to eligible participants and beneficiaries and to defray the reasonable costs of administration.
- 15. Participating Employers: You may receive from the Plan Manager, upon written request, information as to whether a particular employer participates in the sponsorship of the Plan. If so, you may also request the employer's address.
- 16. Plan Benefits Provided By: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund.
- 17. Eligibility Requirements, Benefits and Termination Provisions of the Plan: See Part A of this booklet.
- 18. How to File a Claim: Application for all benefits must be made in writing on forms that should be obtained from the Plan Manager at the Plan Office. You may secure such forms by writing, telephoning or visiting (during the hours of 8:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. on regular business days) the Plan Office. The address is:

714 Rahway Avenue (2nd Floor) Union, NJ 07083 Phone: (908) 687-4488

No benefit payments will be due prior to the first day of the month following the date a signed application is received at the Plan Office, if all of the procedures, as described in this summary plan description, are followed properly.

19. The Plan Sponsor and Plan Administrator: Is the Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan. The following are the individual Trustees that make up the Board as of January 1, 2011:

Anthony Artificio William Cunningham
Teamsters Local 641 Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641
Teamsters Local 641

John Kerins David Mazzella
10-2 Old Road Pacific Rail Service
South Amboy, NJ 08879 700 Old Fishhouse Road
Kearney, NJ 07032

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083
Telephone: (908) 687-4488
Fax: (908) 687-8368
www.641funds.org



SUMMARY & CLARIFICATION OF MATERIAL MODIFICATIONS

TO: Plan Participants FROM: Board of Trustees

SUBJECT: Clarification & Notice of Benefit Changes EIN: 22-6220288
DISTRIBUTION DATE: September 18, 2020 PLAN NUMBER: 001

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL PARTICIPANTS OF THE

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Please keep this letter with your Summary Plan Description

This document is a Summary of Material Modifications ("SMM") intended to notify you of important changes being made to the plan of benefits (the "Plan") of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Plan"). You should take the time to read this SMM carefully. If you have any questions regarding these changes to the Plan, please contact the Fund Office at (908) 687-4488.

MEDICAL ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS FOR PENSIONS UNDER RS62

Effective 09/01/20 the eligibility requirements will be modified for those requesting RS62 Pensions.

• **Age** 62-64

• **Service** 30 years alone with Local 641

• Eligibility Must have at least 48 months of meeting Medical Eligibility out of the last

60 months (5 years). Previously, medical eligibility requirement was 15 years

without one month lost medical.

If you retire at or after age 62 and satisfy the following requirements, you will be eligible to self-pay for a continuation of the benefits for which you were covered just before retirement, except that the Disability Income Benefit will not be continued.

Requirements – You must receive a monthly pension from the Local 641 Pension Fund, must be at least age 62 at retirement date, have at least 30 years of participation with the Local 641 Welfare Fund (not counting reciprocal time), must have been covered continuously under the Welfare Fund (by other than self-payment) for at least 48 months out of 60 months (5 years) immediately preceding your retirement up until your retirement and up until the effective date of your pension and must agree to make the required contributions to the Welfare Fund by deduction from your monthly pension check.* You must apply for Medicare when you become eligible for coverage under Medicare. Our plan becomes the secondary payer for any retiree or spouse in this category when he or she becomes eligible for Medicare.

If you have any questions on the above modifications to our Plan, please do not hesitate to contact us at the Pension Fund Office at (908) 687-4488.

Very truly yours,

Diane Florian

Diane Florian Plan Manager For the Board of Trustees

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083
Telephone: (908) 687-4488
Fax: (908) 687-8368
www.641funds.org



SUMMARY & CLARIFICATION OF MATERIAL MODIFICATIONS

TO: Plan Participants FROM: Board of Trustees

SUBJECT: Clarification & Notice of Benefit Changes EIN: 22-6220288
DISTRIBUTION DATE: December 18, 2020 PLAN NUMBER: 001

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL PARTICIPANTS OF THE

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Please keep this letter with your Summary Plan Description

This document is a Summary of Material Modifications ("SMM") intended to notify you of important changes being made to the plan of benefits (the "Plan") of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Plan"). You should take the time to read this SMM carefully. If you have any questions regarding these changes to the Plan, please contact the Fund Office at (908) 687-4488.

MEDICAL ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS FOR PENSIONS UNDER RS65

Effective **09/01/20** the eligibility requirements will be modified for those requesting RS65 Pensions.

• **Age** 65 and Up

• **Service** 30 years alone with Local 641

• Eligibility Must have at least 48 months of meeting Medical Eligibility out of the last

60 months (5 years). Previously, medical eligibility requirement was 15

years without one month lost medical.

If you retire at or after age 65 and satisfy the following requirements, you will be eligible to self-pay for a continuation of the benefits for which you were covered just before retirement, except that the Disability Income Benefit will not be continued.

Requirements – You must receive a monthly pension from the Local 641 Pension Fund, must be at least age 65 at retirement date, have at least 30 years of participation with the Local 641 Welfare Fund (not counting reciprocal time), must have been covered continuously under the Welfare Fund (by other than self-payment) for at least 48 months out of 60 months (5 years) immediately preceding your retirement up until your retirement and up until the effective date of your pension and must agree to make the required contributions to the Welfare Fund by deduction from your monthly pension check.* **You must apply for Medicare since you have become eligible for coverage under Medicare.** Our plan becomes the secondary payer for any retiree or spouse in this category when he or she becomes eligible for Medicare.

If you have any questions on the above modifications to our Plan, please do not hesitate to contact us at the Pension Fund Office at (908) 687-4488.

Very truly yours,

Diane Florian

Diane Florian Plan Manager For the Board of Trustees

Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083 Telephone: (908) 687-4488 Fax: (908) 687-8368 www.641funds.org



SUMMARY & CLARIFICATION OF MATERIAL MODIFICATIONS

TO:

Plan Participants

FROM:

Board of Trustees

SUBJECT:

Mandatory Minimum Distribution Age Changes

EIN: 22-6220288 PLAN NUMBER: 001

DISTRIBUTION DATE: January 15, 2021

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL PARTICIPANTS OF THE

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

Please keep this letter with your Summary Plan Description

This document is a Summary of Material Modifications ("SMM") intended to notify you of important changes being made to the plan of benefits (the "Plan") of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Plan"). You should take the time to read this SMM carefully. If you have any questions regarding these changes to the Plan, please contact the Fund Office at (908) 687-4488.

SECURE ACT CHANGES REQUIRED MINIMUM DISTRIBUTION (RMD) AGE FROM 70 1/2 TO 72

Effective 01/01/21 the Mandatory Minimum Distribution Age Changes from 70 1/2 to 72 years of age.

To reflect increased life expectancies and fortify retirement savings, under the new SECURE Act law, the required beginning date (RBD) is moved to age 72 from 701/2, effective for individuals who reach age 701/2 after December 31, 2019.

Pursuant to the SECURE Act, the age at which a participant must begin receiving RMDs from the Plan was extended from age 70 1/2 to age 72. As such, any Participant in the Plan who was not age 70 1/2 prior to January 1, 2020, shall be required to receive an RMD by April 1 of the year following the year in which they reach age 72, such payments need not begin prior to April 1, 2021. Participants who were age 70 ½ prior to January 1, 2020, will not receive this extension.

In Local 641 Pension Fund's Summary Plan Description this change will affect Questions & Answers (63), (64), (67), (84) and Resumptions of Pension Benefits.

The Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act, passed in 2020 - Temporarily suspended the RMD for the year 2020, not making it mandatory to withdraw in 2020. RMDs resumes beginning in 2021.

If you have any questions on the above modifications to our Plan, please do not hesitate to contact us at the Pension Fund Office at (908) 687-4488.

Very truly yours,

Diane Florian

Diane Florian Plan Manager For the Board of Trustees

M

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

SUMMARY PLAN DESCRIPTION

JANUARY 1, 1995.

<u>PLAN HIGHLIGHTS</u>

PRIOR PLANS

The current plan is the result of merging three pension plans associated with Local 641. The three <u>former</u> pension plans are called Prior Plan A, Prior Plan B and Prior Plan C. Each of the Prior Plans has a "merger date".

NORMAL PENSION

- Eligibility: You must be at least age 65 with 5 years of continuous participation in the plan.

- Monthly Pension: The sum of (a) 2.12% of all contributions made to the plan by your employers for your work after 1994, and (b) for service before 1995, your accrued monthly pension (if any) on 12/31/94.

EARLY PENSION

- Eligibility: You must be at least age 55 and have at least 15 years of Pension Service.

- Monthly Pension: Normal Pension actuarially reduced (no reduction if at least age 57).

DISABILITY PENSION

- Eligibility: You must be entitled to a Social Security disability benefit, have worked at least 20 days in covered employment in the 12 months immediately preceding disability, been in the employ of a contributing employer at the time of the disability and either have at least 20 years of Pension Service regardless of age or have at least 15 years of Pension Service and be at least age 47 at the time of the disability.

 Monthly Pension: Same as Normal Pension but no more than \$450. The Disability Pension is payable until you recover, reach Normal Pension age, or die, whichever comes first.

SERVICE PENSION (AVAILABLE ONLY TO THOSE IN PRIOR PLAN A OR B)

Under certain circumstances you may be eligible to receive a Service Pension which will start, generally, before you are eligible for an Early Pension. The Service Pension is available only to those who have service credits under Prior Plan A or B.

SURVIVING SPOUSE PENSION

- Eligibility Before Retirement: You must die after you are vested, have been married for at least one year up to your death and you have at least one hour of Pension Service earned after 8/22/84.
- Eligibility After Retirement: On an optional basis, i.e. the Married Couple form.

DEATH BENEFIT BEFORE RETIREMENT

- Eligibility: You must be an active participant (or receiving a disability pension under the plan), married for less than a year at your death, have contributions made on your behalf at a rate of at least \$.55/hour at your death and either be eligible for a Service Pension or have at least 15 years of Pension Service and at least age 55.

Amount: A monthly benefit of 60 payments of the Normal, Early or Service Pension that you
would have received if you had retired on the day before death, payable monthly to your
designated beneficiary less any Disability Pension payments you may have received.

DEATH BENEFIT AFTER RETIREMENT

 Eligibility: You must not have elected the Married Couple form and you must die before receiving a total of 60 monthly benefit payments.

- Amount: The difference between 60 and the number of payments you received under the plan will be paid monthly to your designated beneficiary.

PENSION SERVICE

You earn Pension Service, after 1994, at the rate of one year of Pension Service for each 1000 hours of Pension Service earned in a Plan Year (i.e. a calendar year), to a maximum of one year of Pension Service in any one Plan Year. Partial Pension Service may be earned at the rate of one quarter of a year of Pension Service for each 250 hours of Pension Service earned in a Plan Year. Your Pension Service earned before 1995 will also be counted unless it has been lost by a break in service.

VESTING SERVICE

You earn Vesting Service, after 1994, at the rate of one year of Vesting Service for each 1000 a hours of Pension Service and/or related service that you earn in a Plan Year. There is no partial Vesting Service. Your Vesting Service earned before 1995 will be counted unless it has been lost by a break in service.

VESTING

Once you have ten years of Vesting Service, or have satisfied the age and service requirements for a Normal, Early or Service Pension benefit, you are 100% vested in your accrued pension benefit.

EXAMPLES OF NORMAL BENEFITS EARNED FOR YOUR SERVICE AFTER 1994 (any accrued monthly pension benefit you have on 12/31/94 is added to these). If you are not a plan participant on 1/1/95, calculate from the date you join the plan.

Employer Hourly	Amount Of Normal Monthly Pension Earned in One Year (Besed On 1200 Hours	Total Normal Monthly Pension Benefit For Employment After 1994 At Contribution Rate Years			
Contribution Rate	Worked In The Year)*				
		10	20	30	40
\$.50	\$12,72	\$127.	\$254.	\$381.	\$508.
.75	19.08	190.	381.	572.	763,
1.00	25.44	254.	508.	763.	1017.
1.25	31.80	318.	636.	954.	1272.
1.50	38.16	381.	763.	1144.	1526.
1.75	44.52	445.	890.	1335.	1780.**
2.00	50.88	508.	1017,	1528.	2035.
2.25	57,24	572,	1144.	1717.	2289.
2.60	63,60	636,	1272.	1908.	
2.75	69,96	699.	1399.	2098.	2544.
3.00	76.32	763.	1526.	2096. 2289.	279B, 3052.

This table assumes no changes in your employer's contribution rate in the future.

These examples are based on a pension starting at Normal Pension age without the "Married Couple" feature. Amounts will be less for Early Pension and for the "Married Couple" form.

- Please note that all contributions for the year count.
- ** Example of how the \$1780, benefit is calculated: 1. calculate the amount of contributions made by your employer after 1994 (or date you joined the plan if later) - at \$1.75 per hour for 1200 hours per year for 40 years - this amounts to \$84,000. 2. Multiply this amount by 2.12% -2.12% of \$84,000. - this is \$1780. which is your monthly pension at your Normal Pension age in this example.

Person Service Earnel : Contributions
Service Tine
Disabily

TEAMSTERS OCALEST PENSIOURLAN ** FARMON AVERUS 2ND FUNDA INIDA, NO 197003 PHONE 21 (908) SEMARE

TO: PARTICIPANTS IN THE TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

FROM: TRUSTEES OF THE TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

DATE: JANUARY 1, 1995

This booklet is intended to describe the various provisions of the Pension Plan as it is in effect on January 1, 1995. The booklet has five parts:

- A. Questions and answers regarding the plan;
- B. Plan provisions regarding suspension of benefits;
- C. Claim denial appeal procedure;
- D. Your rights under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974; and
- E. Technical details this section of the booklet is provided you under the terms of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA) and contains many technical details of the plan intended to insure that you will be able to enjoy all the rights to which you are entitled under the provisions of the plan.

A number of significant changes have been made since the last booklet was distributed to you. You should read this booklet thoroughly to make sure that you are completely familiar with the revised plan.

The details in this booklet should not be interpreted as restoring any service you have lost under prior provisions of the plan and should not be interpreted as increasing any frozen benefit you may already have nor increasing your benefit if you are already receiving a pension.

To give you an idea of our role with regard to the Pension Plan, you should know that we are responsible for collecting and administering the contributions to the Pension Plan which are required by agreement between your employer and Merchandise Drivers Local 641 or between your employer and the Trustees. In addition, we are required to formulate and administer the provisions of the Pension Plan itself.

The Board of Trustees is assisted in these tasks by professional advisors whom we may hire from time to time. These could include an actuary, an attorney, an auditor and one or more investmen managers.

The daily operation of the plan is maintained by the Plan Manager located at the Plan Office. You are encouraged to make use of the facilities of the Plan Office where you will find assistance in understanding your benefits.

It is our intention to continue the successful operation of this plan in the sound actuarial fashion which has prevailed to date. Your assistance in this endeavor will be increased by your complete understanding of the plan itself.

If, after having gone through this booklet, you have any questions regarding the plan or its operation, please do not hesitate to contact the Plan Office.

Sincerely,

Board of Trustees

SPECIAL NOTE FOR "PRIOR PLAN" PARTICIPANTS

Before 1990 there were three pension plans sponsored by Local 641. In this booklet they are referred to as "Prior Plans". These plans were: Prior Plan "A", Prior Plan "B" and Prior Plan "C". Prior Plan A was for those who worked under the jurisdiction of Local 641 in the trucking industry. Prior Plan B was for those who worked under the jurisdiction of Local 660, I.B.T., before Local 660 merged with Local 641 and, after the merger of the Locals but before 1990, for those who worked for former Local 660 employers. Prior Plan C covered those employees, represented by Con 5/1/93, Prior Plan C merged into the merged plan. All Prior Plans now operate under a single set of provisions. However, benefits accrued under a Prior Plan prior to the date that Prior Plan merged are preserved and the "Service Pension" benefit is still available to Prior Plan A and B participants.

IMPORTANT NOTICE

In the event there appears to be a conflict between the description of any plan provision in this booklet and its statement in the Plan Of Benefits, the language contained in the Plan Of Benefits (available at the Plan Office) is the official and governing language.

Nothing in this booklet is meant to interpret, or extend, or change, in any way, the provisions expressed in any of the plan documents.

The Trustees reserve the right to amend, modify, or discontinue all or part of this plan whenever, in their judgment, conditions so warrant.

CAUTION

This booklet and the personnel at the Plan Office are authorized sources of plan information for you. The Trustees of the plan have not empowered any one else to speak for them with regard to the Pension Plan. No employer, union representative, supervisor or shop steward is in a position to discuss your rights under this plan with authority.

COMMUNICATIONS

If you have a question about any aspect of your participation in the plan, you should, for your own permanent record, write to the Plan Manager or Trustees. You will then receive a written reply, which will provide you with a permanent reference.

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION PLAN

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Appointed by Union

Robert Contini
Iohn Barnes
Vartin Gillen
Iohn Krommenhoek

Appointed by Employer

Richard Muller Jerry McCormick Peter Van Lenten

PLAN MANAGER

Lawrence McDermott

PLAN OFFICE

714 Rahway Avenue (2nd Floor) Union, NJ 07083 Phone #: (908) 687-4488

PLAN ACTUARY

D'Sullivan Associates Inc.

PLAN CO-ATTORNEYS

Martin J. Brenner, PA Kroll & Gaechter

PLAN AUDITOR

Ennis, Cavuoto & Company

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PART A. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

GENERAL INFORMATION	1
FINANCING	3
PLAN YEAR	4
JOINING THE PLAN	5
EARNING PENSION SERVICE	6
EARNING VESTING SERVICE	8
BECOMING VESTED	10
BREAK IN PENSION SERVICE	11
NORMAL PENSION	13
EARLY PENSION	14
SERVICE PENSION FOR PRIOR PLAN A PARTICIPANTS	15
SERVICE PENSION FOR PRIOR PLAN B PARTICIPANTS	17
DISABILITY PENSION	18
APPLYING FOR PENSION BENEFITS	19
RECEIVING YOUR PENSION	20
SURVIVING SPOUSE'S PENSIONS	22
DEATH BENEFIT	25
APPEAL PROCEDURE	27
RECIPROCITY	28

TABLE OF CONTENTS (CONT'D)

SUBJECT	
PART B. PLAN PROVISIONS REGARDING SUSPENSION OF NORMAL, EARLY AND SERVICE PENSIONS	
STARTS ON PAGE	29
PART C. CLAIM DENIAL APPEAL PROCEDURE	28
STARTS ON PAGE	31
PART D. <u>YOUR RIGHTS UNDER ERISA</u>	
STARTS ON PAGE	32
PART E. <u>TECHNICAL DETAILS</u>	
TARTS ON PAGE	-0.4

PART A.

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

GENERAL INFORMATION

Some major changes have taken place in your Pension Plan as the result of actions taken by the Trustees since the last booklet was printed.

Each such plan change has its own effective date. However, no Pension or Vesting Service the was lost under prior plan provisions is restored as a result of these changes.

1. What are the purposes of the plan?

The purposes of the plan are:

- o to provide an income for you after you retire from work in the industry;
- o to provide an income for your spouse should you die before your spouse; and
- o to provide an income for you if you should become disabled.

The income you and/or your spouse may receive under the plan will be in addition to any Social Security benefits you are entitled to receive. Of course, you must satisfy certain conditions an eligibility requirements to receive these benefits from the plan.

2. When did the plan start?

The plan started 9/1/52.

3. Who is responsible for the operation of the plan?

The Board of Trustees, composed of persons appointed by Local 641 and by contributir employers in equal numbers.

4. Who is responsible for interpreting the plan and for making determinations under the plan?

The Trustees. In order to carry out this responsibility, the Trustees, or their designee, have exclusive authority and discretion to:

GENERAL INFORMATION (CONTID)

- o determine whether an individual is eligible for any benefits under the plan;
- o determine the amount of benefits, if any, an individual is entitled to from the plan;
- o interpret all of the provisions of the plan and this description; and
- o interpret all of the terms used in the plan and in this description.

All such determinations and interpretations made by the Trustees, or their designee, shall:

- o be final and binding upon any individual claiming benefits under the plan;
- be given deference in all courts of law, to the greatest extent allowed by applicable law;
- o not be overturned or set aside by any court of law.

FINANCING

A most important element of your Pension Plan is money. Where it comes from, how it is managed, and to what uses it may be put should be of interest to you.

5. Who pays for the plan?

The employers who have collective bargaining agreements with Merchandise Drivers Local 641 that call for contributions to the plan.

6. How are the plan moneys managed?

All of the plan assets are held in trust by the Trustees for the participants and beneficiaries of the plan.

The Trustees have the ultimate responsibility for the management of plan money. However, the Trustees are allowed, under law, to hire professional investment managers to provide the expert assistance in this very complex field of managing Pension Plan money.

7. May I borrow on the pension money I am to get?

No. Furthermore, plan provisions prohibit assignment of your pension payment for the payment of any obligation. However, there is an exception for a qualified domestic relations order. A domestic relations order is a court order specifying that a specific amount of your pension must be paid to your child, or former spouse, or other person.

8. When I retire, may I take a cash settlement instead of monthly pension payments?

No. The purpose of the plan, as stated above, is to provide monthly pensions to retired participants.

9. If the plan is discontinued, what will happen to the assets of the plan?

Under the terms of federal law, the assets of the plan are to be used for the benefit of the participants, surviving spouses and beneficiaries, in an order of priority that is set forth under federal law. If all of the plan benefits are provided by the assets of the plan, and there is still money left over, the money is to be used to increase the benefits of everyone. Under no circumstances may money which has been properly contributed to the plan ever be returned to any employer or the Local Union.

LAN YEAR

lecords under the plan are kept on a yearly basis.

0. What is a year under the plan?

plan year means the 12 consecutive month period beginning with March 1st and ending with ne last day of the following February. The financial records of the pension fund are kept on this asis. However, for the purposes of years of Pension Service, Vesting Service, Break Years and reaks in Service, records are kept on a benefit year basis; a benefit year is the 12 consecutive noth period beginning with a January 1st and ending with the following December 31st. In this ooklet, "Year" means the benefit year.

JOINING THE PLAN

A qualifying period of service is required before you are considered a participant in the plan Being a participant entitles you to receive certain documents explaining the plan and reports dealing with the plan's operation. You should be interested in how you become a participant and how your participation can stop.

11. How do I become a participant in the plan?

After 1994, you will become a participant on the first day of the Year next following the first Yea in which you earn at least 250 hours of Pension Service.

Another way in which you may become a participant in the plan after 1994 is to earn at leas 1000 hours of Vesting Service during a 12 consecutive month period ending after 1994. If you do, you will become a participant on the first day of the Year nearest the completion of such 12 month period.

When a survivor of a participant starts receiving a periodic survivor's benefit, the survivor, also will become a participant.

12. Can my participation in the plan ever stop?

Yes. If you break your service when you are <u>not vested</u>, your participation in the plan will stop. Of course, your participation will also stop in the event of your death.

13. Does self-employment count?

No. Under no circumstances will you receive any credit, for any purpose, under the plan for work in self-employment. Certain federal laws may require that you are prohibited from earning credit under the plan as the result of your ownership or position in a contributing employer's organization. If you have a question on this point, you should contact the Plan Manager.

14. Suppose my employer (or I) wishes to contribute to the Pension Plan for me, even though the company is not required to do so in a collective bargaining agreement, is it allowed?

No! Unless it is covered in a written agreement between your employer and Local 641, or between your employer and the Pension Plan Trustees, no Pension Service can be given to you (even if your employer, or you, contribute to the pension plan) for any work you do.

EARNING PENSION SERVICE

The Pension Service you accumulate under the plan is valuable to you because your entitlement to a pension benefit may depend on it.

Because of this, it is very important that you make sure that the Plan Office has a complete record of each hour of your work that might earn you Pension Service under the plan.

\$5. Why is Pension Service important?

Pension Service is important in determining your eligibility for certain benefits and the size of certain benefits under the plan.

16. What is an hour of Pension Service after 1994?

Earning an hour of Pension Service is the way in which you start earning Pension Service under the plan. An hour of Pension Service is an hour of employment after 1994 with an employer for which the employer is required to contribute to this Pension Plan because the employer has entered a collective bargaining agreement with Local 641 (or another type of agreement with the Trustees) that calls for this contribution.

Hours that you earn are used to build years (and fractions of years) of Pension Service.

17. How do I earn Pension Service?

After 1994, you earn Pension Service at the rate of one quarter of a year of Pension Service for each 250 hours of Pension Service you earned in a Year, to a maximum of one year of Pension Service in any one Year. Any Pension Service to your credit on 12/31/94 will also count for you.

Pension Service can be earned only while you are a participant in the plan or in the Year just before the Year in which you first become a participant in the Pension Plan.

18. Can I earn any Pension Service for time that I serve in the armed forces?

You will earn Pension Service for service in the armed forces of the U.S.A., to the extent required by law.

19. Can I earn any Pension Service for time that I am disabled?

Yes. You will earn Pension Service for time that you are disabled after 1994, to a maximum of two quarters of a year of Pension Service, provided:

- a. you had some Pension Service under this plan at the time you became disabled;
- b. the disability arose while you were in covered employment in this plan; and

EARNING RENSION SERVICE (CONTID

c. the disability is compensated by the Worker's Compensation Law at 100% disability, the weekly accident and sickness benefit provided by the Local 641 Welfare Plan, or any welfare plan recognized for this purpose by the Trustees.

20. Can I lose my Pension Service once I have earned it?

Yes. If you incur a break in service (see question 26.) at a time when you are not vested (see question 25.), you will forfeit the Pension Service and Vesting Service that you have accumulated prior to the end of the break in service.

However, under certain circumstances, such forfeited Pension Service and Vesting Service car be reinstated (see question 31.).

EARNING VESTING SERVICE

It is important that you know what: Vesting Service is. It is important for a number of benefits under the plan.

21. What is a year of Vesting Service?

After 1994 a year of Vesting Service means a Year in which you earn at least 1000 hours of Pension Service and/or related service. Any Vesting Service you had on 12/31/94 will remain to

22. What is related service for the purposes of the plan?

You earn an hour of "related service", after 1975, under the following circumstances:

a. you work for a contributing employer in a classification for which the employer is not required by a collective bargaining agreement (or special agreement with the Trustees) to contribute to the plan, provided such employment immediately precedes or follows employment with the same contributing employer for which the employer was required by the collective bargaining agreement (or special agreement with the Trustees) to contribute for other employees; or

b. you are employed by a contributing employer in a classification for which the employer is required by a collective bargaining agreement (or special agreement with the Trustees) to contribute to the plan and you are paid by the employer for a period of time in which you did not actually work, such as vacation pay, holiday pay or sick pay.

The maximum amount of credit that you may earn under "b." above is 501 hours of related service credit for any non-work period.

If any period of employment in which you are earning related service is interrupted by your quitting, being fired by the contributing employer, or retirement, then you will stop earning such credit as of the date you quit, are fired or retire.

YOU CANNOT EARN RELATED SERVICE CREDIT UNLESS THE PERIOD OF TIME DESCRIBED ABOVE IMMEDIATELY PRECEDES OR FOLLOWS EMPLOYMENT THAT EARNED PENSION SERVICE.

If you earn related service, it will be important for purposes of initial participation in the plan and for accumulating Vesting Service and therefore, becoming entitled to vesting under the plan. YOU WILL NOT, HOWEVER, RECEIVE CREDIT FOR PERIODS OF RELATED SERVICE UNLESS YOUR EMPLOYER IS OBLIGATED TO CONTRIBUTE TO THE FUND, FOR OTHER EMPLOYEES, FOR SUCH PERIODS.

EARNING VESTING SERVICE CONTR

23. Why is Vesting Service important?

Accumulating enough years of Vesting Service (ten) is one way to become "vested" under the plan.

The amount of your Vesting Service is also important to you in the event you break your service after 1975, but before you are vested. If you do break your service after 1975 but before you are vested and you return to work under the plan soon enough after the break, your Pension Service and Vesting Service lost because of the break will be reinstated. The number of years of Vesting Service that you have under the plan at the time of the break will be important in determining whether or not you qualify for this reinstatement. See question 31.

JECOMING VESTED

his aspect of pension plans was a special concern to the designers of the Employee Retirement nome Security Act (ERISA).

4. What is Vesting?

resting refers to non-forfeitable ownership of your right to a pension benefit under the plan. Once you become vested, it does not matter what happens after that time, you will be entitled to receive your pension benefit at your Normal Pension Date (or your Service or Early Pension Date, if sligible). Of course, this right stops if you die before your pension starts.

Also, if you die after becoming vested, but before starting your Normal, Service or Early Pension, your surviving spouse may be eligible for a pension under the plan (see question 66.).

Even if you break your service after you become vested, you will still be entitled to a benefit at pension age (if you are still alive).

n order to become vested under the plan, you must fulfill certain requirements.

25. What are the requirements for vesting under the plan?

After 1975, you will be vested if you satisfy any one of the following two alternate requirements:

- a. you satisfy the age and service requirements for a Normal, Early or Service Pension; or
- b. you have at least ten years of Vesting Service.

After 1988 plan participants who are not covered by a bargaining agreement may satisfy the resting requirement with five years of Vesting Service.

f you became vested before 1976, in accordance with prior plan provisions, you will, of course, emain vested.

The vesting requirement is not retroactive. If you have broken your service and lost Pension and/or Vesting Service (because you were not vested) at some time in the past, the revised plan loss not reinstate such lost service.

BREAK IN PENSION SERVICE

There may be times in your work history when your employment under the plan is interrupted be a break in service. Several plan provisions deal with this situation.

26. What is a break in service?

If you incur a Break Year after 1994 while you are a participant, you will incur a break in service A Break Year means a Year after 1994 while you are a participant during which you are credite with less than 250 hours of Pension Service and less than 500 hours of Vesting Service.

27. Are there any exceptions to this provision?

Yes. A Break Year will not be charged to you for any Year in which, for more than one-half th Year, you were totally disabled, or received a Disability Pension under this plan for any mont of such Year.

You will also be protected against being charged with a Break Year to the extent required by an veterans' reemployment rights legislation.

If you do not earn enough Service in a Year, after 1994, to avoid a Break Year and the reaso you are absent from covered employment is because of your pregnancy, your spouse's deliver of a child, your adoption of a child, or your caring for your child immediately following birth c adoption, you will not be charged with a Break Year for that Year. If you are already protecte against a Break Year for the Year in which the absence starts, the exception will be applied to the following Year, but, once again, only for the limited purpose of not being charged with a Break Year for that Year.

28. What happens if I experience a break in service when I am not vested?

If you are not vested, your participation in the plan will stop, you will forfeit your Pension Servic and Vesting Service that was earned prior to the break and you will also lose your most recer date of participation. But see question 31.

29. What happens if I experience a break in service when I am vested?

If you are vested at the time of the break in service, you are entitled to receive, at pension age the accrued benefit you have earned before the end of the break. However, the amount consent to which you will be entitled will be "frozen" at the level of benefits in effect as of the end of the Year immediately preceding the Break Year that causes the break in service.

30. Can my accrued benefit be "frozen" in any other way?

Yes. After 1994, even if-you do not receive a break in service, you will be considered to hav frozen benefits (whether vested or not) if you experience a Year in which you fail to earn at leas 250 hours of <u>Pension Service</u>.

IREAK IN PENSION SERVICE (CONTID)

11. Can any Pension Service that I lose because of a break in service ever be reinstated?

his is where your years of Vesting Service can play an important part.

you break your service after 1994 when you are not vested, and return to employment under ne plan sometime after that, and earn at least 250 hours of Pension Service of 500 hours of resting Service in a Year after 1994, your accrued benefit, Pension Service, Vesting Service and nost recent date of participation that was forfeited will be reinstated if the number of consecutive reak Years that you incur is less than five or is less than the number of years of Vesting Service nat you had at the time of the break.

lowever, because you did receive a break in service, your accrued benefit will be classed as iterrupted and will be "frozen" as described in questions 29. and 30.

Trelated Serverit Ine

NORMALPENSION

The purpose of the Pension Plan is to arrange for the continuation of a portion of your wage after your working career is completed. Normally, this is at age 65 if you have satisfied the service requirement.

32. When may I start receiving my Normal Pension?

Once you are <u>at least</u> age 65 and withdraw from work at the trade covered by the plan in the pla area, you may apply for a Normal Pension benefit provided that you have satisfied the servic requirement for a Normal Pension.

33. How do I satisfy the service requirement for a Normal Pension?

When you have been in the plan for at least five consecutive years up to your Pension Date.

34. How much is the Normal Pension?

The Normal Pension is a monthly benefit equal to the sum of:

- (a) 2.12% of all contributions made to the plan by your employer for your work after 1994, plus
- (b) your accrued monthly pension as of 12/31/94.

If you have benefits accrued under Prior Plan B on 12/31/89, than a calculation will be made to determine if using the Prior Plan B benefit formula, your employer contribution rate on 12/31/8 and your Pension Service at retirement would produce a larger pension. If it does, the larger w be paid.

If you have frozen service, then you should read questions 29. and 30. and consult with the Pla Office.

If your pension is to be paid in the Married Couple form (see question 60.), an adjustment will be made in the size of your benefit.

ARLY PENSION

Inder certain circumstances you may start your pension before age 65. Because your life xpectancy is longer the younger you are, and because of certain other actuarial aspects, there usually a reduction in the amount of your otherwise Normal Pension if you choose to retire arly.

5. Must I wait until age 65 to start my pension?

you have the proper service requirement for an Early Pension, you may start your pension at ny time after age 55.

- 3. What is the service requirement for an Early Pension?
- o be eligible to receive an Early Pension, you must have at least 15 years of Pension Service.
- 7. How is my Early Pension calculated?

ou start by calculating the amount of your monthly pension benefit as if you had reached your ormal Pension Date. Then you reduce that amount by 1/2 of 1% for each calendar month that our Early Pension Date precedes the first day of the month following your 57th birthday.

38. If I have credit under Prior Plan A, is there any other way that I might be able to start receiving my pension before age 65?

Yes. If you have the proper service requirement for a Service Pension, have at least one year of Pension Service prior to 1990 and your employer was contributing at least \$.6625 per hour on 12/31/89 (if you have at least 25 years of Pension Service) or \$.455 per hour on 12/31/89 (if you have at least 30 years of Pension Service), you may start your pension at any age. There is also another Service Pension that you may start receiving at age 51, provided you have at least 35 years of Pension Service (at least one of which was earned prior to 1990) and your employer was contributing at least \$2.29 per hour on 12/31/89.

39. What is the service requirement for a Service Pension?

To be eligible to receive a Service Pension, you must have at least 25 years of Pension Service at least one of which was earned before 1990.

40. How is my Service Pension calculated?

Your Service Pension is calculated based on the plan in effect as of 12/31/89 using the contribution rate you last worked at on or before 12/31/89.

The amount of your monthly Service Pension, provided you have at least 25 years of Pension Service, is calculated as follows:

For a contribution rate of \$.6625 per hour

High Amount: \$318, plus \$15,90 for each year of Pension Service between 25 and 30

vears

Low Amount: \$291.50

For a contribution rate of \$.89 per hour

High Amount: \$371. plus \$15.90 for each year of Pension Service between 25 and 30

Low Amount: \$291.50

For a contribution rate of \$1.015 per hour

High Amount: \$397.50 plus \$15.90 for each year of Pension Service between 25 and 30

vears

Low Amount: \$318.

For contribution rates from \$1.565 per hour

Level Amount: \$536.36 plus \$23.32 for each year of Pension Service between 25 and 30

years

In addition, if you have at least 25 years of Pension Service, a contribution rate of at least \$2.7475 per hour made on your behalf at 1/1/90, and you earned continuous pension service only under the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan from 1990 to the effective date of your Service Pension, then you will be entitled to a Level Amount of \$850.

SERVICE PENSION FOR PRIOR PLAN A PARTICIPANTS (CONTID):

The amount of your monthly Service Pension, provided you have <u>at least 30 years of Pension Service</u>, is calculated as follows:

For a contribution rate of \$.455 per hour

High Amount: \$318. Low Amount: \$265.

For a contribution rate of \$.89 per hour

High Amount: \$450.50 plus \$15.90 for each year of Pension Service between 30 and 35

years

Low Amount: \$291.50

For a contribution rate of \$1.015 per hour

High Amount: \$477, plus \$15.90 for each year of Pension Service between 30 and 35

years

Low Amount: \$318.

For contribution rates from \$1.565 per hour

Level Amount: \$652.96 plus \$23.32 for each year of Pension Service between 30 and 35 years

In addition, if you have at least 25 years of Pension Service, a contribution rate of at least \$2.7475 per hour made on your behalf at 1/1/90, and you earned continuous pension service only under the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan from 1990 to the effective date of your Service Pension, then you will be entitled to a Level Amount of \$850.

The amount of your monthly Service Pension, payable at age 51 provided you have at least 35 years of Pension Service, is a level amount of \$1,060.

For purposes of the Service Pension, the "High Amount" is payable and guaranteed for the first 60 months of retirement and the "Low Amount" is payable monthly for life thereafter. In lieu of the High/Low pension you may elect a single level pension amount which will be the actuarial equivalent of the High/Low pension.

SERVICE PENSION FOR PRIOR PLAN B PARTICIPANTS

41. If I have credit under Prior Plan B, is there any other way that I might be able to start receiving my pension before age 57?

Yes. If you have the proper service requirement for a Service Pension, have at least one year of Pension Service prior to 1990 and your employer was contributing at least \$.55 per hour on 12/31/89, you may start your pension at any age.

42. What is the service requirement for a Service Pension?

To be eligible to receive a Service Pension, you must have at least 25 years of Pension Service at least one of which was earned before 1990.

43. How is my Service Pension calculated?

Your Service Pension is calculated based on the plan in effect as of 12/31/89 using the contribution rate you last worked at on or before 12/31/89.

The amount of your monthly Service Pension is calculated as follows:

For hourly contribution rates of \$.55 to \$.90 per hour

High Amount: \$386.90 plus \$3.18 for each cent by which the hourly contribution rate

exceeds \$.55

Low Amount: \$174.37 plus \$1.43 for each cent by which the hourly contribution rate

exceeds \$.55

For hourly contribution rates from \$.91 to \$1, per hour

High Amount: \$498.20 Low Amount: \$224.72

For hourly contribution rates from \$1.01 to \$1.70 per hour

High Amount: \$498.20 plus \$3.63 for each cent by which the hourly contribution rate

exceeds \$1.

Low Amount: \$224.72 plus \$1.63 for each cent by which the hourly contribution rate

exceeds \$1.

For hourly contribution rates from \$1.71 to \$2.75 per hour

High Amount: \$386.90 plus \$3.18 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds

\$.55

Low Amount: \$174.37 plus \$1.43 for each cent by which the contribution rate exceeds

\$.55

For purposes of the Service Pension, the "High Amount" is payable and guaranteed for the first 60 months of retirement and the "Low Amount" is payable monthly for life thereafter. In lieu of the High/Low pension you may elect a single level pension amount which will be the actuarial equivalent of the High/Low pension.

en e responsamente descriverar de decembración su marchitectura de construcción de constructor de construcción e 18. de co

DISABILITY PENSION

It's possible that a participant may not be able to reach Normal, Early or Service Pension age in active service because of total disability. A special plan benefit is intended to provide a pension benefit to such an eligible disabled participant.

44. How disabled must I be in order to receive a Disability Pension?

You must be so disabled that you are eligible for a Social Security Disability benefit. However, you should not wait to hear from Social Security to file your application with the Plan Office. As soon as you believe you might be entitled to a Disability Pension under this plan, you should apply.

45. What are the other requirements for entitlement to a Disability Pension?

You must make application for the pension, you must not have reached your 57th birthday at the time of the commencement of your Disability Pension, you must not have received an Early Pension under the plan, you must have been recently active in covered employment, and you must satisfy the service requirement.

46. What does "recently active in covered employment" mean?

Being "recently active in covered employment" means you satisfy both of the following:

- a. you must have worked at least 20 days in covered employment in the 12 months immediately preceding your disability; and
- b. when the accident (or incident) that caused your disability occurred (or started), you were not in a period of substantial gainful work outside employment covered by the plan.

47. What is the service requirement for a Disability Pension?

You must either have at least 20 years of Pension Service regardless of age or have at least 15 years of Pension Service and be at least age 47 at the time of the disability.

48. What is the size of the Disability Pension?

The amount of the monthly Disability Pension is calculated in the same way as the Normal Pension but will not exceed \$450.

Carlo to the graph of the

APPLYING FOR PENSION BENEFITS

All benefits must be applied for under the plan. This rule applies to employees, surviving spouses and beneficiaries. It is important that all information asked for be given as accurately as possible. Any payments made in error to anyone will be owed to the plan and must be repaid.

49. When should I submit an application for my pension?

Your application must be filed at least three months in advance of the date you wish to have your pension become effective. This will enable the Trustees to process your application and be ready to pay benefits promptly on the first day of the month that you wish. You may file an application while you are still working. Pension benefits cannot commence effective with a day prior to the first day of the month that is at least 30 days after the Plan Office has provided you with information regarding the Married Couple form of your pension.

50. Do I have to take a medical examination?

No medical examination is required to qualify for a Normal, Early or Service Pension under the plan. However, a medical examination will most likely be required by the Social Security Administration for the purpose of determining your eligibility for a Disability Pension.

51. Will proof of age be required?

Yes. In order to receive a pension benefit, proof of age and a recent photograph of you must be submitted to the Plan Office. A birth certificate is the best proof of age; however, if you cannot obtain a birth certificate, the Plan Office will tell you what will be required. The same rule applies to a surviving spouse entitled to a pension under the plan.

You need not wait until your Pension Date to submit evidence of your date of birth; the earlier you submit evidence, the better.

52. If I forget to apply when I am eligible, can my pension payments be retroactive?

No!

53. Must I apply for my pension as soon as I am eligible?

No. You may postpone the start of your pension, but you cannot postpone the effective date of your pension beyond the April 1st right after the calendar year in which you reach age 70 1/2. At that time you must receive your pension even if you are still working in covered employment.

There is special treatment for anyone who reached age 70 1/2 <u>before</u> 1988. Such a participant need not start receiving a pension before ceasing to work in employment covered by the plan.

RECEIVING YOUR PENSION.

Since your pension payments will be a substantial part of your retirement income, the details regarding the actual payment are explained in the following questions and answers.

54. When will my pension payments start once I have applied?

If you have satisfied all of the requirements, your pension will start effective with the first day of the calendar month that you choose; but it cannot be before three months after the Plan Office receives your application.

For example, if you submit your application to the Plan Office on January 15th, your pension is scheduled to start no earlier than effective with May 1st.

55. How often will I receive my pension payments?

Pension payments are made monthly at the beginning of the month for the month then starting.

56. For how long will I receive my pension payments?

Normal, Early and Service Pension payments, not payable in the Married Couple form, are guaranteed for the first 60 months and are payable as long as you live thereafter; the last payment that is payable is the one for the month in which you die unless you haven't received 60 payments.

Disability Pension payments are payable as long as you live but not beyond the date you have satisfied the age and service requirements for a Normal Pension except that, if you stop being disabled (in accordance with the terms of what disability means under the plan) before such time, the last Disability Pension payment will be the payment due for the month in which you recover. If you are drawing a Disability Pension when you reach Normal Pension age, you will be given the opportunity for you and your spouse to decide upon the Married Couple form of your accrued benefit.

57. Are there any circumstances under which my pension payments can be reduced, suspended or forfeited?

Once you become eligible for a Normal, Early or Service Pension, the payments are non-forfeitable. The only instance in which a suspension of such payments may take place is the situation in which, for at least 40 hours (one hour if you are under age 65) during a particular month, you are employed or self-employed in Prohibited Employment.

If you do work (or are self-employed) in such employment, you are not entitled to a pension payment for that month.

Please refer to the portion of the plan (in Part B. of this booklet) describing the suspension provisions and Prohibited Employment.

RECEIVING YOUR PENSION CONTIN

58. If I return to work under the plan after once retiring on a Normal, Early or Service Pension, then I retire again, how is my pension calculated?

You will receive credit for the additional contributions you have earned and your pension benefit will be adjusted annually to reflect any additional benefit (offset by the value of any pension payments received during this same period of work).

59. If I am interested in providing that my spouse participate in some way in my pension benefit, what should I do?

There is such a benefit available; read question 60. When you apply for a pension benefit, if you are eligible, you may provide that your spouse will participate with you. You will be given the details as they apply to your own situation, and you will be required to take at least a 30-day period to make up your minds about it.

SURVIVING SPOUSE'S PENSIONS

There are two benefits available under the plan that apply to the surviving spouse of a participant. One benefit may be waived by the retiring participant's spouse - the Married Couple benefit. The other benefit is automatic in the plan - the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension.

POST RETIREMENT SURVIVING SPOUSE'S PENSION (MAY BE WAIVED BY THE PARTICIPANT'S SPOUSE)

60. What is the Married Couple form?

If you apply for a Normal, Early or Service Pension, you and your spouse will have the opportunity to receive a <u>reduced</u> monthly pension paid to you as long as you live with the provision that, if your eligible spouse outlives you, your surviving spouse will start receiving 50% or 100% (the choice is yours and your spouse's) of the reduced monthly pension that you had been receiving.

This election must be made also by a participant receiving a Disability Pension when the participant reaches the time that the participant satisfies the age and service requirement for a Normal Pension benefit or the participant's pension will stop until such choice is made.

In order for your surviving spouse to be eligible to receive such a benefit at your death, your spouse must have been lawfully married to you for at least one year up to the start of your pension (your spouse need not be married to you at your death).

If you are married on the effective date of your pension, but have <u>not</u> been married for at least one year at the effective date of your pension, you may also elect the Married Couple form; however the Married Couple form will not become effective until your first wedding anniversary, and you and your spouse must be married to each other for one year up to your death for your spouse to be eligible to receive the benefit.

61. How much is the monthly pension I will receive if I want the pension to be paid in the Married Couple form?

That will depend upon your age and that of your spouse.

For example, let's assume that you are retiring at age 65 with an accrued monthly pension benefit of \$300, and your spouse is age 62. If you and your spouse decided to <u>not</u> receive your benefit in the Married Couple form, you would receive a monthly pension of \$300, that would be paid as long as you live and would stop with the date of your death. If you choose to receive a reduced monthly pension with the provision that 50% of such reduced monthly pension would continue to your surviving spouse as long as your surviving spouse lives (i.e., the Married Couple form), you would receive a monthly pension of \$266.50 with the provision that your surviving spouse would

SURVIVING SPOUSES PENSIONS (CONTID)

start receiving \$133.50 for as long as your surviving spouse lives after your death. If you choose to receive a reduced monthly pension with the provision that 100% of such reduced monthly pension would continue to your surviving spouse as long as your surviving spouse lives (i.e. the Married Couple form), you would receive a monthly pension of \$237, with the provision that your surviving spouse would start receiving \$237, for as long as your surviving spouse lives after your death.

If your spouse were 55 years old (instead of 62) the corresponding figure for the 50% Married Couple form would be \$258, per month for you (instead of \$266.50) and \$129, for your surviving spouse for as long as your surviving spouse lives after your death. If your spouse were 55 years old (instead of 62) the corresponding figure for the 100% Married Couple form would be \$222, per month for you (instead of \$237.) and \$222, for your spouse for as long as your surviving spouse lives after your death.

These reductions apply to only the age combinations above. In all cases you should check with the Plan Office for the exact reductions for your situation.

62. How do we choose not to receive my benefit in the Married Couple form?

When you are applying for your Normal, Early or Service Pension, you and your spouse will have the opportunity to choose whether or not you will receive your benefit in the Married Couple form. You and your spouse will have a period of at least 30 days in length to make up your minds regarding how the benefit is to be paid. Both you and your eligible spouse must elect not to receive your benefit in the Married Couple form in order for it to be paid in the "60 Month Certain and Life Thereafter" form.

Your spouse's agreement to this waiver must be notarized and made during the 90-day period ending with the effective date of your pension.

63. If I pass away after retirement and my surviving spouse is eligible to receive the pension because we elected the Married Couple form, must my surviving spouse apply for it?

Yes. All benefits must be applied for under the plan.

64. For how long will my spouse's pension be paid?

For the life of your surviving spouse. Once your surviving spouse starts receiving it, it is non-forfeitable to your surviving spouse for any reason except death.

65. If we choose the Married Couple form, retire and start receiving my reduced pension and something happens to my spouse, will the amount of my pension be raised back to its original level?

No. Even if your spouse dies before you do, or you become divorced, the amount of the monthly pension payable to you will remain level.

SURVIVING SPOUSE'S PENSIONS (CONTD)

PRE-RETIREMENT SURVIVING SPOUSE'S PENSION

66. How does the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension work?

In the event you die after you are vested but before you have actually started receiving a Normal, Early or Service Pension under the plan and earned at least one hour of Pension Service after 8/22/84, if your surviving spouse is eligible, your surviving spouse will start receiving a pension benefit on what would have been your earliest Normal, Early or Service Pension Date. It will be payable to your surviving spouse monthly for as long as your surviving spouse lives.

This is called the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension.

In order to be eligible to receive such a benefit, your surviving spouse must have been lawfully married to you for at least one continuous year ending on the date of your death.

67. How much is that monthly pension?

The monthly pension that is payable to your surviving spouse is calculated as if you <u>had</u> retired on your earliest possible Normal, Early or Service Pension Date, and elected that your surviving spouse participate in the benefit with you in the 50% Married Couple form. Your surviving spouse would start receiving 50% of what would have been your reduced monthly pension at what would have been your earliest possible Normal, Early or Service Pension Date (but not before the month following your death).

Example 1. Assume that you had accrued a vested monthly pension benefit of \$200. and were age 55 at the date of your death, had at least 15 years of Pension Service, had not retired, kept working, and your spouse was age 52 at the time of your death.

The fact that we are assuming you had retired ten years early means that there would be a 12% reduction in what would otherwise have been the Normal Pension; this means that the pension that would have been paid to you at your Early Pension Date is \$176, per month.

However, it is assumed that you would have elected the 50% Married Couple form; this would have reduced your monthly pension to \$156.50. This is the amount that would have been paid to you monthly had you retired instead of dying, with the pension benefit paid in the 50% Married Couple form. Following your death, your spouse, if still alive, would start receiving \$78.50 for life.

Example 2. Assume that you had accrued a vested monthly pension benefit of \$200. at the date of your death, you were age 53, and your spouse age 50 at the time of your death. Your spouse's pension would be calculated, as in Example 1., by adjusting the \$200. monthly benefit that you had accrued for Early Pension (at age 55) and for electing the 50% Married Couple option. In this example your surviving spouse would be eligible to receive a monthly pension of \$78.50 but it would not start until the first day of the month coinciding with, or otherwise next following what would have been your 55th birthday (your earliest Early Pension date).

DEATH BENEFIT

There is another death benefit included in the plan. This exists both before and after retirement.

68. How do I qualify for the death benefit coverage under the plan before retirement?

If you are married for less than a year at your death, had contributions made on your behalf at \$.55 per hour or more at your death, and are eligible for a Normal, Early or Service Pension at your death, you are qualified for death benefit coverage.

69. How much is the death benefit before retirement?

The amount of the death benefit will be equal to 60 monthly payments of the Normal, Early or Service Pension that you would have received if you had retired on the day before death, payable monthly to your designated beneficiary, less any Disability Pension payment already made to you.

70. How do I qualify for the death benefit coverage under the plan after retirement?

If you did not elect the Married Couple form of pension and die before receiving a total of 60 monthly benefit payments, you are qualified for death benefit coverage.

71. How much is the death benefit after retirement?

The death benefit is a monthly pension, of the same size you had been receiving, payable to your designated beneficiary until the total number of monthly pension payments payable (to you and the beneficiary in total counting all pension payments made including Disability Pension payments) equals 60.

72. How does the pre-retirement surviving spouse pension effect the other death benefit?

If your spouse is covered for the Pre-Retirement Surviving Spouse Pension, the death benefit before retirement will <u>not</u> apply.

73. How does the Married Couple option affect the death benefit?

If you have retired under the Married Couple form, the death benefit will not apply.

74. Who can be my beneficiary for the death benefit?

You may name anyone you like to be your beneficiary subject to the provisions in the next paragraph. Such designation, however, must be made in writing and given to the Trustees. You may also change your beneficiary at any time, once again in writing and filed with the Trustees. Any beneficiary designation, or change in beneficiary designation, received by the Trustees after your death will not be honored.

DEATH BENEFIT (CONTO)

If, when you retire, your eligible spouse consents to waive the Married Couple form of pension, your spouse has the right to either name the beneficiary for the death benefit, and/or to waive the right to name the beneficiary. If your spouse does not waive the right to name the beneficiary, then any change in beneficiary designation must be approved by your spouse as well.

If a death benefit is due as the result of your death and you have not chosen a beneficiary, or the beneficiary you have chosen has passed away, the death benefit will be paid to your estate.

75. Will a death benefit be paid automatically at my death?

No. As with all the other benefit under this plan, the death benefit must also be applied for.

Each claim for any benefit disbursement under this plan is reviewed under the direction of the Trustees. The facts that are presented with the claim are what are considered, primarily, in evaluating it. Sometimes the Plan Office will not receive all the pertinent details when a claim is presented, which could result in a denial or delay of your claim. However, regardless of the reason for the denial, you are entitled to a review of your denied claim.

76. How can I appeal a decision by the Trustees to deny my application for a benefit under this plan?

If your claim is denied completely, or in part, you should <u>write</u> to the Trustees at the Plan Office, asking that the claim denial be reviewed. The Trustees will set a meeting for the review. You may attend the meeting yourself, or you may present your appeal in writing, or both. You will have an opportunity to review the documents which relate to the claim itself.

After the hearing, the Trustees will review their decision and communicate the results of the review directly to you.

77. Is there a time limit for appeal?

Yes. In order for you to be able to use the appeal procedure, you must make your written request to the Trustees for the review within 60 days following the date that you receive the denial.

78. Where can I find out more about the appeal procedure?

The complete text of the procedure is contained in Part C. of this booklet.

RECIPROCITY

Reciprocity arrangements can protect your plan participation when you work in certain other areas.

79. What is reciprocity?

The purpose of reciprocity is to provide benefits to participants who would otherwise be ineligible because their years of Pension and Vesting Service have been divided between the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan and other pension plans.

There are a number of different reciprocal agreements in effect with various Teamster pension funds. If you have any questions, contact the Plan Office.

PART B.

PLAN PROVISIONS REGARDING SUSPENSION OF NORMAL, EARLY AND SERVICE PENSIONS

ARTICLE

SUSPENSION OF BENEFITS BEFORE 1982. If a Normal, Early or Service Pensioner becomes employed before 1982 in the same industry, in the same trade, and in the same geographical area covered by this plan, or by a plan with which this plan has a reciprocal agreement, at the Pensioner's Pension Date, the Pensioner's pension benefit payment shall not be payable for any month before 1982 in which he or she works at such employment or self-employment for any length of time.

SUSPENSION OF BENEFITS AFTER 1981. In the event a Normal, Early, or Service Pensioner works at least 40 hours (one hour if not yet age 65) in Prohibited Employment in the Plan Area (anywhere if not yet 65) in a month, after 1981, for which he or she is entitled to a Normal, Early, or Service payment hereunder as the result of successful application for such payment, the Pensioner's pension payment hereunder for such month shall be withheld and forfeited provided the proper notice is provided to the Pensioner by the Trustees. Such withholding and forfeiture shall not apply to that part of the Pensioner's pension payment derived from the Pensioner's own contributions.

PROHIBITED EMPLOYMENT. For the purposes of this Article, Prohibited Employment means:

Before Age 65, employment or self-employment, other than managerial, for which the Pensioner is compensated by an employer, whether union or non-union, whether contributions are required to be made to the Fund for such employment or not, of a type of work covered by a collective bargaining agreement with Local 641.

After Age 65, employment or self-employment, other than managerial, for which the Pensioner is compensated by an employer, whether union or non-union, whether contributions are required to be made to the Fund for such employment or not, in the same industry in which Employees covered by the Plan worked at the effective date of the affected Pensioner's pension, and in the same profession, trade or craft in which the affected Pensioner worked at any time that was classed as Covered Employment for the Pensioner.

PLAN AREA. For the purposes of this Article, "Plan Area" means the states of New Jersey, New York and Pennsylvania.

NOTIFICATION. No pension benefit payments may be withheld from a Pensioner in any month unless, and until, during the first such month the Trustees notify the Pensioner of the suspension. Such notification shall be delivered personally or by first class mail and shall contain:

- A. a description of the reason pension payments are being suspended;
- B. a general description of this Article;
- C. a copy of this Article;
- D. a statement that an appeal of the Trustees' decision in the matter may be accomplished using the plan's claim denial appeal procedure; and
- E. a statement that the Department of Labor regulations dealing with suspension of benefits may be found in Section 2530.203-3 of the Code of Federal Regulations.

PRESUMPTION. Subject to correction by actual evidence, the Trustees may presume that a Pensioner who works at least some time in Prohibited Employment in a month has or will work at least 40 hours in such Prohibited Employment in that month unless, within 5 days of the start of such employment, the Pensioner notifies the Trustees of such commencement and has not refused to cooperate with reasonable requests by the Trustees to assist them in administering the provisions of this Article.

RESUMPTION OF PENSION PAYMENTS. In order that the payment of a monthly pension benefit be resumed under this plan once a suspension described in the first two sections of this Article has taken place, the Pensioner must notify the Trustees in writing that such Pensioner has ceased working at Prohibited Employment. If the resumption of payments occurs prior to 1988, the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in the same monthly amount that the Pensioner had been receiving prior to suspension. If the resumption of payments occurs after 1987, the Trustees shall resume the pension payments to the Pensioner in a monthly amount, adjusted annually, which shall reflect any additional benefit earned offset by the value of any pension payments received or suspended for this same period of work. Such payment shall resume with the first day of the third calendar month following the calendar month in which the Trustees receive the Pensioner's notice called for in the prior sentence. Subject to the next paragraph, should the Pensioner be due any payments that were withheld for months prior to the resumption of payments in which the Pensioner did not work the prescribed duration of Prohibited Employment, such withheld payments shall be paid upon recommencement of pension payments.

RECOVERY. In the event a Pensioner receives a monthly pension payment for a month for which the Trustees have the right to withhold and forfeit such payment, the Trustees shall recover such payment by reducing the payment otherwise payable to the Pensioner for the month immediately following the cessation of work in Prohibited Employment for which payment is not due until the third month following the Pensioner's notification to the Trustees called for in the preceding section. If the reductions described in the prior sentence are not sufficient to permit recovery of payments that should not have been made, the Trustees shall recover such unrecovered difference by reducing the otherwise size of future recommenced monthly pension payments by no more than 25% until such recovery is complete.

STATUS DETERMINATION. A Pensioner or Employee may write to the Trustees to determine if an actual or contemplated employment is Prohibited Employment and the Trustees shall reply to such request for information after securing enough details to make such a judgment.

PART.C.

CLAIM DENIAL APPEAL PROCEDURE

CLAIM DENIAL. The Trustees shall make determinations regarding claims for benefits under the plan by all persons.

The Trustees shall furnish, within 90 days of filing of the claim, to a claimant whose claim has been denied, wholly or in part, a written notice stating:

- A. the specific reason(s) for the denial;
- B. the specific reference(s) to the plan provisions on which the denial is based;
- C. the way(s) in which the claim might be perfected; and
- D. a statement of the plan appeal procedure.

If, due to specific circumstances, the Trustees require more time than 90 days to consider a claim, then the period for notification to the claimant may be extended an additional 90 days provided the Trustees notify the claimant, within the initial 90-day period, explaining the special circumstances and indicating the date by which a final decision is expected.

If the claimant receives no response as to the claim's disposition within 90 days of filing the claim (180 days in the case of special circumstances), the claim shall be considered denied.

APPEAL. Any claimant whose claim for benefits has been denied shall have the right to an appeal to the Trustees for a review of the Trustees' decision, provided that the claimant requests such appeal in writing within 60 days from the receipt of the Trustees' denial.

The claimant may present the claimant's views in writing and/or appeal in person before the Trustees at a date set for such hearing, with an opportunity to review the plan documents which relate to the claim.

Following such hearing, the Trustees shall communicate their decision in writing to the claimant.

PART D.

YOUR RIGHTS UNDER ERISA

As a participant in this plan, you are entitled to certain rights and protections under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 (ERISA). ERISA provides that all plan participants shall be entitled to:

- A. Examine, without charge, at the Plan Office, all plan documents, including insurance contracts, collective bargaining agreements and copies of all documents filed by the plan with the U.S. Department of Labor, such as detailed annual reports and plan descriptions.
- B. Obtain copies of all plan documents and other plan information upon written request to the Plan Office. The Trustees may make a reasonable charge for the copies.
- C. Receive a summary of the plan's annual financial report. The Trustees are required by law to furnish each participant with a copy of this summary annual report.
- D. Obtain a statement, free of charge, telling you whether you have a vested right to receive a pension at age 65 and, if so, what your benefits would be at your Normal Pension Date if you stopped working under the plan now. If you do not have a vested right to a pension, the statement will tell you how many more years you have to work to earn a vested right to a pension. This statement must be requested by you in writing and it is not required to be given more than once a year.

In addition to creating rights for plan participants, ERISA imposes duties upon the people who are responsible for the operation of the plan. The people who operate your plan, called "fiduciaries" of the plan, have a duty to do so prudently and in the interest of you and the other plan participants and beneficiaries.

No one, including your employer, your union, or any other person, may terminate your employment (or otherwise discriminate against you in any way) to prevent you from obtaining a benefit or exercising your rights under ERISA.

If your claim for a benefit is denied, in whole or in part, you must receive a written explanation of the reason for the denial. You have the right to have the plan review and reconsider your claim.

Under ERISA, there are steps you can take to enforce the above rights. You may file suit in a federal court. In such a case, the court may require the Trustees to provide the materials and pay you up to \$100. a day until you receive them, unless the materials were not sent because of reasons beyond the control of the Trustees. If you have a claim for benefits which is denied or ignored, in whole or in part, you may file suit in a state or federal court. If it should happen that plan fiduciaries misuse the plan's money, or if you are discriminated against for asserting your rights, you may seek assistance from the U.S. Department of Labor, or you may file suit in

federal court. The court will decide who should pay court costs and legal fees. If you are successful, the court may order the person you have sued to pay these costs and fees. If you lose, the court may order you to pay these costs and fees, for example, if it finds your claim is frivolous. If you have any questions about this statement or about your rights under ERISA, you should contact the nearest Area Office of the U.S. Labor Management Services Administration Department of Labor.

PART E.

TECHNICAL DETAILS

As required by the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974 ("ERISA")

- 1. PLAN NAME: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan.
- 2. EDITION DATE: This Summary Plan Description is produced as of January 1, 1995.
- 3. PLAN SPONSOR: Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund.
- 4. PLAN SPONSOR'S EMPLOYER IDENTIFICATION NUMBER: 22-6220288.
- 5. PLAN NUMBER: 001.
- 6. TYPE OF PLAN: A defined benefit Pension Plan, the contributions to which are negotiated and the benefits of which are determined by the Trustees.
- 7. PLAN YEAR ENDS: December 31st.
- 8. PLAN ADMINISTRATOR: Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund, 714 Rahway Avenue, Union, NJ 07083. Phone #: (908) 687-4488.
- 9. AGENT FOR THE SERVICE OF LEGAL PROCESS: Mr. Lawrence McDermott, Plan Manager, Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan, 714 Rahway Avenue, Union, NJ 07083. Phone #: (908) 687-4488.
- 10. TYPE OF PLAN ADMINISTRATION: Self administered.
- 11. TYPE OF FUNDING: Self-insured.
- 12. SOURCES OF CONTRIBUTIONS TO PLAN; Employers required to contribute to the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund.
- 13. COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT: This plan is maintained in accordance with a collective bargaining agreement. A copy of this agreement may be obtained by you upon written request to the Plan Manager and is available for examination by you at the Plan Office.
- 14. PARTICIPATING EMPLOYERS: You may receive from the Plan Manager, upon written request, information as to whether a particular employer participates in the sponsorship of the plan. If so, you may also request the employer's address.
- 15. PLAN BENEFITS PROVIDED BY: Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund.

- 16. ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS, BENEFITS AND TERMINATION PROVISIONS OF THE PLAN: See Part A. of this booklet.
- 17. HOW TO FILE A CLAIM: Application for all benefits must be made in writing on forms that should be obtained from the Plan Manager at the Plan Office. You may secure forms by writing, telephoning or visiting (during the hours of 8:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. on regular business days) at the Plan Office. The address is:

714 Rahway Avenue Union, NJ 07083 Phone #: (908) 687-4488

18. REVIEW OF CLAIM DENIAL: If you submit a benefit application to the Plan Office and it is denied, in whole or part, you will be so notified.

If a denial takes place, you are entitled to appeal the decision by writing to the Trustees, within 60 days of the denial, at the Plan Office, asking that a review of the denial be made. You, or your representative, may review the pertinent records and documents. You may attend the review hearing.

After the review, you will be notified of the results of the review.

More specific information regarding this procedure may be obtained from the Plan Manager or by reading Part C. of this booklet.

19. PENSION BENEFIT GUARANTY CORPORATION (PBGC) INSURANCE: Benefits under the plan are insured by the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC) if the plan is insolvent and unable to pay guaranteed benefits when due. Generally, the PBGC guarantees most vested regular age retirement benefits, early retirement benefits, and certain disability and survivor's pensions. However, PBGC does not guarantee all types of benefit protection under covered plans, and the amount of benefit protection is subject to certain limitations.

If a plan has been in effect less than five years, or if the benefits have been increased within the five years before plan insolvency, the plan's vested benefits or the benefit increases are not guaranteed. In addition, there is a ceiling on the amount of monthly benefit that PBGC guarantees.

For more information on the PBGC insurance protection and its limitations, ask your Plan Administrator or the PBGC. Inquiries to the PBGC should be addressed to the Office of Coverage and Inquiries, Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation, Room 5300 A, 2020 K St. N.W., Washington, D.C. 20006. The PBGC may also be reached by calling (202) 778-8800.

20. THE PLAN SPONSOR AND PLAN ADMINISTRATOR: is the Board of Trustees of the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund. The following are the individual Trustees that make up the Board as of January 1, 1995:

Robert Contini Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Avenue 1st Floor Union, NJ 07083

John Barnes Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Avenue 1st Floor Union, NJ 07083

Martin Gillen Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Avenue 1st Floor Union, NJ 07083

John Krommenhoek Teamsters Local 641 714 Rahway Avenue 1st Floor Union, NJ 07083 Richard Muller
Director - Industrial Relations
Preston Trucking Company
4201 Tacony Street
Philadelphia, PA 19137

Jerry McCormick Pacific Rail Services 700 Fish House Road S. Kearny, NJ 07032

Peter Van Lenten North Jersey Tank Lines P.O. Box 225 Oakland, NJ 07436

- 21. LOSS OF BENEFITS: Under certain circumstances you may lose all or part of your accrued benefits. Some situations are:
- A. if you break your service before you are vested (and do not reinstate it), your entitlement to any benefit associated with the lost services ceases;
- B. if you return, after retiring, to certain prohibited employment, your pension benefit for such months of work will be forfeited;
- C. under certain circumstances, in accordance with federal law and guidelines, the Trustees may retroactively reduce benefits;
- D. if any detail regarding your participation under the plan has been misstated, or a clerical error occurs, which causes a higher benefit to be paid you than that which you are entitled, an adjustment in your benefit will be made, based upon the correct facts;
- E. because current federal legislation places a maximum on how much retirement benefit (from one or more plans sponsored by the employee's employer) an employee is permitted to receive from one or more qualified retirement plans, it is possible, in unusual circumstances, that a reduction might take place in your benefit accrued under this plan; and
- F. if the plan terminates and there are not enough assets to provide your benefit and the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation does not make up the difference, there will be a reduction in your accrued benefit.

THIS PAGE RESERVED FOR FUTURE CHANGES

THIS PAGE RESERVED FOR FUTURE CHANGES



TEMPLATE 1

Form 5500 Projection

File name: Template 1 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name. v20210706p

For supplemental submission due to merger under § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii): *Template 1 Pension Plan Name Merged*, where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the separate plan involved in the merger.

For the 2018 plan year until the most recent plan year for which the Form 5500 is required to be filed, provide the projection of expected benefit payments as required to be attached to the Form 5500 Schedule MB if the response to line 8b(1) of the Form 5500 Schedule MB is "Yes."

PLAN INFORMATION

Abbreviated Plan Name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan			
EIN:	22-6220288			
PN:	001			

			Complete for each Form 5500 that has been filed prior to the date the SFA application is submitted*.					bmitted*.
	2018 Form 5500	2019 Form 5500	2020 Form 5500	2021 Form 5500	2022 Form 5500	2023 Form 5500	2024 Form 5500	2025 Form 5500
Plan Year Start Date	03/01/2018	03/01/2019						
Plan Year End Date	02/28/2019	02/29/2020						
Plan Year				Expected Ben	efit Payments			
2019	\$36,672,000	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A
2020	\$36,329,000	\$12,140,000	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A
2021	\$35,610,000	\$12,133,600		N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A
2022	\$35,086,000	\$12,002,600			N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A
2023	\$34,566,000	\$11,880,200				N/A	N/A	N/A
2024	\$34,049,000	\$11,642,600					N/A	N/A
2025	\$33,537,000	\$11,526,300						N/A
2026	\$33,028,000	\$11,353,300						
2027	\$32,745,000	\$11,238,700						
2028	\$32,464,000	\$11,121,400						
2029	N/A	\$11,000,000						
2030	N/A	N/A						
2031	N/A	N/A	N/A					
2032	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A				
2033	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A			
2034	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A		
2035	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	

^{*} Adjust column headers as may be needed due to any changes in the plan year since 2018 and provide supporting explanation. For example, assume the plan has a calendar year plan year, but effective 10/1/2019 the plan year is changed to begin on October 1. For 2019 there will be two 2019 Forms - one for the short plan year from 1/1/2019 to 9/30/2019, and another for the plan year 10/1/2019 to 9/30/2020. For this example, modify the table to show a separate column for each of the separate Forms 5500, and identify the plan year period for each filing.

TEMPLATE 3

Historical Plan Information

File name: Template 3 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.

v20210706p

For supplemental submission due to merger under § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii): Template 3 Pension Plan Name Merged, where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the separate plan involved in the merger.

Provide historical plan information for each of the most recent 10 plan years immediately preceding the application filing date that separately identifies: total contributions, total contribution base units (including identification of the base unit used (i.e., hourly, weekly)), average contribution rates, and number of active participants at the beginning of each plan year. Also show separately for each of the most recent 10 plan years immediately preceding the application filing date all other sources of noninvestment income, including, if applicable, withdrawal liability payments collected, reciprocity contributions (if applicable), additional contributions from the rehabilitation plan (if any), and other identifiable contribution streams.

If the sum of all contributions and withdrawal liabilities shown on this table does not equal the amount shown as contributions credited to the funding standard account on the plan year Schedule MB of Form 5500, include an explanation as a footnote to this table.

PLAN INFORMATION

Abbreviated Plan Name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan		
EIN:	22-6220288		
PN:	001		

Unit (e.g. hourly,	Hourly
weekly)	Hourry

All Other Sources of Non-Investment Income

Plan Year (in order from oldest to most recent)	Plan Year Start Date	Plan Year End Date	Total Contributions*	Total Contribution Base Units	Average Contribution Rate	Reciprocity Contributions (if applicable)	Additional Rehab Plan Contributions (if applicable)	Other - Explain if Applicable	Withdrawal Liability Payments Collected	Number of Active Participants at Beginning of Plan Year
2011	03/01/2011	02/29/2012	\$4,217,482	1,225,486	\$3.44	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$11,658,097.00	801
2012	03/01/2012	02/28/2013	\$4,655,473	1,323,754	\$3.52	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$150,728.00	706
2013	03/01/2013	02/28/2014	\$4,148,427	1,231,278	\$3.37	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$3,313,809.00	682
2014	03/01/2014	02/28/2015	\$3,724,193	1,166,459	\$3.19	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$1,753,952.00	635
2015	03/01/2015	02/29/2016	\$3,069,347	1,045,986	\$2.93	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$2,019,280.00	613
2016	03/01/2016	02/28/2017	\$3,169,088	1,028,697	\$3.08	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$5,849,517.00	513
2017	03/01/2017	02/28/2018	\$3,184,887	942,741	\$3.38	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$4,021,527.00	515
2018	03/01/2018	02/28/2019	\$3,233,300	843,731	\$3.83	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$793,873.00	484
2019	03/01/2019	02/29/2020	\$3,515,879	895,803	\$3.92	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$1,273,348.00	480
2020	03/01/2020	02/28/2021	\$3,035,310	802,262	\$3.78	\$0.00	\$0	\$0	\$913,425.00	516

^{*} Total contributions shown here should be contributions based upon CBUs and should not include items separately shown in any columns under "All Other Sources of Non-Investment Income."

TEMPLATE 3 v20210706p 3 Pension Plan

Historical Plan Infol For supplemental submission due to merger under § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii): Template

3 Pension Plan Name Merged, where storical plan information for each of the most recent plan years immediately preceding the application filing date that separately identifies: total contributions, total contribution base units (including identification of the base unit used (i.e., hourly, weekly)), average contribution rates, and number of active participants at the beginning of each plan year. Also show separately for each of the most recent 10 plan years immediately eceding the application filing date all other sources of r

PLAN INFORMATION

Abbreviated Plan Name: EIN: PN:

Unit (e.g. hourly, weekly)

> All Other Sources of Non-Investment

	Non-investment	
Plan Year (in order from oldest to most recent)	Withdrawal Liability Payments Collected	Number of Active Participants at Beginning of Plan Year
2011	\$11,658,097.00	801
2012	\$150,728.00	706
2013	\$3,313,809.00	682
2014	\$1,753,952.00	635
2015	\$2,019,280.00	613
2016	\$5,849,517.00	513
2017	\$4,021,527.00	515
2018	\$793,873.00	484
2019	\$1,273,348.00	480
2020	\$913,425.00	516

^{*} Total contributions shov

TEMPLATE 4 v20210824p

SFA Determination

File name: Template 4 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.

For supplemental submission due to a merger under § 4262.4(f)(1)(ii): *Template 4 Pension Plan Name Merged*, where "Pension Plan Name Merged" is an abbreviated version of the plan name for the separate plan involved in the merger.

For supplemental submission due to certain events with limitations under § 4262.4(f)(1)(i): *Template 4 Pension Plan Name Supp*, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.

Instructions for Section C, Item 4 of the Instructions for Filing Requirements for Multiemployer Plans Applying for Special Financial Assistance:

Provide information <u>used to determine the amount of requested SFA</u> for the plan based on a deterministic projection and using the actuarial assumptions as described in § 4262.4 of PBGC's special financial assistance regulation. The information to be provided is:

NOTE: All items below are provided on sheet '4-3 SFA Details' unless otherwise noted.

- a. Interest rate used (the "SFA interest rate"), including supporting details on how it was determined. If such interest rate is the limit described in section 4262(e)(3) of ERISA, identify the month selected by the plan to determine the third segment rate used to calculate the limit. [Sheet: 4-1 SFA Interest Rate]
- b. Fair market value of assets on the last day of the calendar quarter immediately preceding the date the application is filed (the "SFA measurement date").
- c. For each plan year in the period beginning on the SFA measurement date and ending on the last day of the last plan year ending in 2051 (the "SFA coverage period"):
 - i. Separately identify the projected amount of contributions, projected withdrawal liability payments, and other payments expected to be made to the plan (excluding the amount of financial assistance under section 4261 of ERISA and SFA to be received by the plan).
 - ii. Separately identify benefit payments described in § 4262.4(b)(1) of PBGC's special assistance regulation (excluding the payments in (c)(iii) below) for current retirees and beneficiaries, terminated vested participants not currently receiving benefits, currently active participants and new entrants. [Sheet: 4-2 SFA Ben Pmts]
 - iii. Separately identify payments described in § 4262.4(b)(1) of PBGC's special financial assistance regulation attributable to the reinstatement of benefits under § 4262.15 that were previously suspended through the SFA measurement date. [Also see applicable examples in Section C, Item 4(c)(iii) of the SFA instructions.]
 - iv. Separately identify administrative expenses expected to be paid using plan assets, excluding the amount owed PBGC under section 4261 of ERISA.
- d. For each plan year in the SFA coverage period, the projected investment income based on the interest rate in (a) above, and the projected fair market value of plan assets at the end of each plan year.
- e. The present value (using the interest rate identified in (a) above) as of the SFA measurement date of each of the separately provided items in (c)(i)-(iv) above.
- f. SFA amount determined as a lump sum as of the SFA measurement date. As described in § 4262.4(a) of PBGC's special financial assistance regulation, this amount equals the excess (if any) of the SFA-eligible plan obligations (the present value of the items in (c)(ii) through (c)(iv)) over the SFA-eligible plan resources (item (b) plus the present value of the items in (c)(i)).

Additional instructions for each individual worksheet:

Sheet

4-1 SFA Determination - SFA Interest Rate

See instructions on 4-1 SFA Interest Rate.

4-2 SFA Determination - SFA Benefit Payments

On this sheet, you will provide:

- --Basic plan information (plan name, EIN/PN, SFA measurement date, SFA interest rate),
- --Year-by-year deterministic projection of benefit payments, and
- -- Present values as of the SFA measurement date, using the SFA interest rate.

For each plan year in the period beginning on the SFA measurement date and ending on the last day of the last plan year ending in 2051 (the "SFA coverage period"), separately identify benefit payments described in § 4262.4(b)(1) of PBGC's special assistance regulation for current retirees and beneficiaries, terminated vested participants not currently receiving benefits, currently active participants and new entrants. On this Sheet 4-2, show all benefit payments as positive amounts.

If the plan has suspended benefit payments under sections 305(e)(9) or 4245 of ERISA, the benefit payments in this Sheet 4-2 projection should reflect prospective reinstatement of benefits assuming such reinstatements commence as of the SFA measurement date. If the plan restored or partially restored benefits under 26 CFR 1.432(e)(9)-1(e)(3) before the SFA measurement date, the benefit payments in this Sheet 4-2 should reflect fully restored prospective benefits.

Benefit payments to be paid to participants to restore <u>previously</u> suspended benefits should <u>not</u> be included on this Sheet 4-2, and are separately shown on Sheet 4-3 in the Column (7). All reinstatement of benefits should be shown assuming such reinstatements are paid beginning as of the SFA measurement date (or <u>on</u> the SFA measurement date, for lump sum reinstatement of prior suspended benefits).

Provide the present value as of the SFA measurement date of each separate set of benefit payments, using the limited SFA interest rate from Sheet 4-1. On this sheet, show the present values as positive amounts.

Except for the first row in the projection exhibit below, each row must include the full plan year of the indicated information up to the plan year ending in 2051. This first row may be less than a full plan year of information. The first row in the projection period is for the period beginning on the SFA measurement date and ending on the last day of the plan year containing the SFA measurement date. For all other periods, provide the full plan year of information up to the plan year ending in 2051.

4-3 SFA Determination - SFA Details

On this sheet, you will provide:

- --Basic plan information (plan name, EIN/PN, SFA measurement date, SFA interest rate),
- --Year-by-year deterministic projection, and
- --Present values as of the SFA measurement date, using the SFA interest rate.

For each plan year in the period beginning on the SFA measurement date and ending on the last day of the last plan year ending in 2051 (the "SFA coverage period"), provide each of the items requested in Columns (1) through (10). Show payments INTO the plan as positive amounts and payments OUT of the plan as negative amounts.

If the plan has suspended benefit payments under sections 305(e)(9) or 4245 of ERISA, Column (7) should show the benefit payments to be made to restore the past benefits that have been suspended. These amounts should be determined as if such reinstatements are paid beginning as of the SFA measurement date. If the plan sponsor elects to pay these amounts as a lump sum, then the lump sum amount is assumed paid as of the SFA measurement date. If the plan sponsor decides to make payments over 60 months, the first monthly payment is assumed paid on the first regular payment date on or after the SFA measurement date. See the examples in the SFA Instructions. If the reinstatement is paid over 60 months, each row in the projection should reflect the monthly payments for that period. The prospective reinstatement of suspended benefits is included in Column (6); Column (7) is only for reinstatement of past benefits that were suspended.

Provide the present values as of the SFA measurement date of each of the projections in Columns (3) through (8), using the limited SFA interest rate from Sheet 4-1. Show the present values as the same sign (positive or negative) as the projected amounts (e.g., benefit payments are negative on this Sheet 4-3, and the present value of benefit payments should also be negative.

Except for the first row in the projection exhibit, each row must include the full plan year of the indicated information up to the plan year ending in 2051. This first row may be less than a full plan year of information. The first row in the projection period is for the period beginning on the SFA measurement date and ending on the last day of the plan year containing the SFA measurement date. For all other periods, provide the full plan year of information up to the plan year ending in 2051.

Version Updates

Version	Date updated	
v20210824p	08/24/2021	On 4-1 SFA Interest Rate sheet, the wording in cell A19 was updated and additional details were added to cell D19. Also on this sheet, minor formatting changes were made to many of the cells with red text.
v20210820p	08/20/2021	On 4-1 SFA Interest Rate sheet, the link in cell D19 was removed.
v20210706p	07/06/2021	

SFA Determination - Interest Rate

Provide the SFA interest rate used, including supporting details on how it was determined.

PLAN INFORMATION

measurement date:

I Bill I II O I O I I I I I I I I I I I I I	1	
Abbreviated	Teamste	rs Local 641 Pension Plan
Plan Name:		
EIN:	22-6220288	·
PN:	001	
Application Submission Date:	09/10/2021	
SFA measurement date:	06/30/2021	Last day of the calendar quarter immediately preceding the application submission date
Last day of first plan year		
ending after the	02/28/2022	

Development of interest rate limit:

Plan Interest Rate:	6.75%	Interest rate used for the funding standard account projections in the plan's most recently completed certification of plan status before 1/1/2021.
Month used for interest rate (month in which application is filed or the 3 preceding months):	Aug-21	Month is selected by the plan sponsor.
ERISA Section 303(h)(2)(C)(iii) rate disregarding modifications made under clause (iv) of such section:	3.38%	24-month average third segment rate for selected month without regard to interest rate stabilization rules. These rates are issued by IRS each month. For example, the applicable third segment rate for August 2021 is 3.38%. That rate was issued in IRS Notice 21-50 on August 16, 2021 (see page 2 of notice under the heading "24-Month Average Segment Rates Without 25-Year Average Adjustment"). It is also available on IRS' Funding Yield Curve Segment Rate Tables web page (See Funding Table 3 under the heading "24-Month Average Segment Rates Not Adjusted").
Interest Rate Limit (3rd Segment rate plus 200 basis points):	5.38%	This amount is calculated based on the other information entered.

SFA Interest Rate Calculation (Lesser of	5.38%	This amount is calculated based on the other information entered.
Plan Interest Rate and Interest Rate Limit):		
SFA Interest Rate Match Check:	Match	If the SFA Interest Rate Calculation is not equal to the SFA Interest Rate Used, provide
		explanation below.

SFA Determination - Benefit Payments

See Supplemental Instructions for Sheet 4-2 on Template 4 Instructions.

PLAN INFORMATION

Abbreviated	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan			
Plan Name:				
EIN:	22-6220288			
PN:	001			
SFA Measurement Date:	06/30/2021			
SFA Interest Rate:	5.38%			

On thi	On this Sheet 4-2, show all benefit payment amounts and present values as positive amounts.						
P	PRESENT VALUE as of the Measurement Date of Projected Benefit Payments for:						
Current Retirees and	Current Retirees and						
Beneficiaries in Pay	Beneficiaries in Pay Current Terminated Vested Current Active						
Status	Status Participants Participants New Entrants Total						
\$341,436,099	\$68,319,750	\$71,677,283	\$2,147,591	\$483,589,064			

		PROJECTED BENEFIT PAYMENTS for:					
Plan Year Start Date	Plan Year End Date	Beneficiaries in Pay Status	Current Terminated Vested Participants	Current Active Participants	New Entrants	Total	
07/01/2021	02/28/2022	\$23,699,231	\$960,826	\$2,688,046	\$0	\$27,348,103	
03/01/2022	02/28/2023	\$34,620,652	\$2,100,037	\$4,179,731	\$0	\$40,900,420	
03/01/2023	02/29/2024	\$33,641,924	\$2,074,893	\$4,137,873	\$0	\$39,854,691	
03/01/2024	02/28/2025	\$32,613,259	\$3,898,453	\$4,748,487	\$0	\$41,260,199	
03/01/2025	02/28/2026	\$31,535,745	\$4,113,744	\$4,882,710	\$0	\$40,532,199	
03/01/2026	02/28/2027	\$30,411,186	\$4,326,137	\$5,181,204	\$0	\$39,918,527	
03/01/2027	02/29/2028	\$29,241,666	\$4,265,612	\$5,250,060	\$2,791	\$38,760,129	
03/01/2028	02/28/2029	\$28,029,390	\$4,200,884	\$5,178,356	\$3,661	\$37,412,291	
03/01/2029	02/28/2030	\$26,777,061	\$5,568,493	\$5,242,390	\$601	\$37,588,545	
03/01/2030	02/28/2031	\$25,488,590	\$5,453,736	\$5,459,240	\$120,844	\$36,522,410	
03/01/2031	02/29/2032	\$24,168,847	\$5,661,821	\$5,364,788	\$119,596	\$35,315,051	
03/01/2032	02/28/2033	\$22,823,027	\$5,550,055	\$5,370,270	\$117,464	\$33,860,815	
03/01/2033	02/28/2034	\$21,456,639	\$6,023,519	\$5,257,521	\$144,323	\$32,882,002	
03/01/2034	02/28/2035	\$20,076,055	\$6,452,992	\$5,356,052	\$142,089	\$32,027,188	
03/01/2035	02/29/2036	\$18,688,938	\$6,318,557	\$5,269,843	\$146,007	\$30,423,345	
03/01/2036	02/28/2037	\$17,303,814	\$6,153,648	\$5,231,383	\$144,627	\$28,833,472	
03/01/2037	02/28/2038	\$15,929,563	\$5,977,030	\$5,170,236	\$184,166	\$27,260,995	
03/01/2038	02/28/2039	\$14,575,110	\$5,789,933	\$5,041,616	\$210,538	\$25,617,197	
03/01/2039	02/29/2040	\$13,249,755	\$5,938,253	\$4,873,064	\$249,962	\$24,311,035	
03/01/2040	02/28/2041	\$11,963,212	\$5,720,509	\$4,737,167	\$256,586	\$22,677,474	
03/01/2041	02/28/2042	\$10,724,622	\$5,495,208	\$4,774,632	\$356,801	\$21,351,263	
03/01/2042	02/28/2043	\$9,542,229	\$5,259,375	\$4,574,735	\$361,492	\$19,737,830	
03/01/2043	02/29/2044	\$8,423,029	\$5,013,751	\$4,365,702	\$389,276	\$18,191,758	
03/01/2044	02/28/2045	\$7,372,807	\$4,956,909	\$4,148,871	\$406,757	\$16,885,343	
03/01/2045	02/28/2046	\$6,396,575	\$4,690,074	\$3,924,176	\$417,705	\$15,428,530	
03/01/2046	02/28/2047	\$5,498,477	\$4,415,985	\$3,820,660	\$445,308	\$14,180,431	
03/01/2047	02/29/2048	\$4,681,201	\$4,136,191	\$3,645,570	\$576,698	\$13,039,661	
03/01/2048	02/28/2049	\$3,945,429	\$3,910,710	\$3,404,889	\$582,062	\$11,843,091	
03/01/2049	02/28/2050	\$3,290,046	\$3,624,107	\$3,163,714	\$580,151	\$10,658,018	
03/01/2050	02/28/2051	\$2,712,915	\$3,337,984	\$2,923,042	\$705,116	\$9,679,056	

TEMPLATE 4 - Sheet 4-3

SFA Determination - Details

See Supplemental Instructions for Sheet 4-3 on Template 4 Instructions.

Abbreviated Plan Name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan				
EIN:	22-6220288				
PN:	001				
SFA Measurement Date:	06/30/2021				
SFA Interest Rate:	5 38%				

•		PRESENT VALUE as of the SFA Measurement Date of Projected Amounts for:						
(1)	(2)	PV of (3)	PV of (4)	PV of (5)	PV of (6)	PV of (7)	PV of (8)	
						Benefit Payments		
						Attributable to	Administrative	
						Reinstatement of	Expenses	(1)+(2)+Sum of PV of
Fair Market Value as				Other Payments to Plan		Benefits Suspended	(excluding amount	(3) through PV of (8)
of the SFA	SFA Amount as of the SFA		Withdrawal Liability	(excluding financial	Benefit Payments (should	through the SFA	owed PBGC under	[NOTE: This amount
Measurement Date	Measurement Date	Contributions	Payments	assistance and SFA)	match total from Sheet 4-2)	Measurement Date	4261 of ERISA)	should be \$0]
\$1,039,460	\$475,557,214	\$36,577,938	\$6,960,528	\$0	(\$483,589,064)	(\$18,372,499)	(\$18,173,576)	\$0

Show payments INTO the plan as positive, and payments OUT of the plan as negative, so that the sum of (1) through (9) equals (10).

		(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7) Benefit Payments	(8)	(9)	(10)
								Attributable to	Administrative		
								Reinstatement of	Expenses		
		Fair Market Value of				Other Payments to Plan		Benefits Suspended	(excluding amount	Investment Income	Fair Market Value
		Assets at Beginning	SFA Amount as of the SFA		Withdrawal Liability	(excluding financial	Benefit Payments (should	through the SFA	owed PBGC under	Based on SFA Interest	of Assets at End of
Plan Year Start Date	Plan Year End Date	of Plan Year	Measurement Date	Contributions	Payments	assistance and SFA)	match total from Sheet 4-2)	Measurement Date	4261 of ERISA)	Rate	Plan Year
07/01/202	02/28/2022	\$1,039,460	\$475,557,214	\$2,000,000	\$481,069	\$0	-\$27,348,103	-\$18,372,499	-\$666,667	\$15,977,069	\$448,667,544
03/01/2022	02/28/2023	\$448,667,544		\$2,910,000	\$746,252	\$0	-\$40,900,420		-\$1,016,638	\$23,109,098	\$433,515,836
03/01/2023	02/29/2024	\$433,515,836		\$2,822,700	\$746,252	\$0	-\$39,854,691		-\$1,034,942	\$22,319,226	\$418,514,381
03/01/2024	02/28/2025	\$418,514,381		\$2,738,019	\$746,252	\$0	-\$41,260,199		-\$1,053,448	\$21,471,564	\$401,156,570
03/01/2025	02/28/2026	\$401,156,570		\$2,655,878	\$746,252	\$0	-\$40,532,199		-\$1,071,186	\$20,554,610	\$383,509,925
03/01/2020	02/28/2027	\$383,509,925		\$2,576,202	\$746,252	\$0	-\$39,918,527		-\$1,089,558	\$19,619,090	\$365,443,384
03/01/202	02/29/2028	\$365,443,384		\$2,498,916	\$746,252	\$0	-\$38,760,129		-\$1,108,096	\$18,675,694	\$347,496,020
03/01/2028	02/28/2029	\$347,496,020		\$2,423,949	\$746,252	\$0	-\$37,412,291		-\$1,126,656	\$17,743,867	\$329,871,142
03/01/2029	02/28/2030	\$329,871,142		\$2,351,231	\$746,252	\$0	-\$37,588,545		-\$1,145,702	\$16,788,438	\$311,022,815
03/01/2030	02/28/2031	\$311,022,815		\$2,280,694	\$746,252	\$0	-\$36,522,410		-\$1,164,385	\$15,800,678	\$292,163,644
03/01/203	02/29/2032	\$292,163,644		\$2,212,273	\$746,252	\$0	-\$35,315,051		-\$1,209,282	\$14,815,484	\$273,413,320
03/01/2033				\$2,212,273	\$746,252	\$0			-\$1,227,915	\$13,845,334	\$255,128,448
03/01/2033	02/28/2034	\$255,128,448		\$2,212,273	\$607,661	\$0	-\$32,882,002		-\$1,246,668	\$12,883,706	\$236,703,419
03/01/2034				\$2,212,273	\$283,833	\$0			-\$1,265,765	\$11,906,209	\$217,812,781
03/01/2035				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,285,164	\$10,924,879	\$199,241,424
03/01/2036				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,304,821	\$9,967,979	\$181,283,384
03/01/2031				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,324,918	\$9,043,595	\$163,953,339
03/01/2038	02/28/2039	\$163,953,339		\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0	-\$25,617,197		-\$1,345,356	\$8,154,907	\$147,357,965
03/01/2039				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,366,268	\$7,296,649	\$131,189,585
03/01/2040	02/28/2041	\$131,189,585		\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0	-\$22,677,474		-\$1,387,611	\$6,470,159	\$115,806,932
03/01/204				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,409,526	\$5,677,658	\$100,936,074
03/01/2042				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,432,097	\$4,920,400	\$86,898,820
03/01/2043				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,455,158	\$4,206,165	\$73,670,342
03/01/2044				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,478,921	\$3,528,976	\$61,047,327
03/01/2045				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,503,411	\$2,888,387	\$49,216,045
03/01/2046				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,528,521	\$2,284,763	\$38,004,129
03/01/204				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,554,339	\$1,711,554	\$27,333,956
03/01/2048				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,421,171	\$1,173,268	\$17,455,236
03/01/2049				\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0			-\$1,278,962	\$677,497	\$8,408,026
03/01/2050	02/28/2051	\$8,408,026		\$2,212,273	\$0	\$0	-\$9,679,056		-\$1,161,487	\$220,251	\$7

TEMPLATE 7

7a - Assumption Changes for SFA Eligibility

File name: Template 7 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.

Instructions for Section C, Item 7(a) of the Instructions for Filing Requirements for Multiemployer Plans Applying for Special Financial Assistance:

Sheet 7a of Template 7 is not required if the plan is eligible for SFA under § 4262.3(a)(2) (MPRA suspensions) or § 4262.3(a)(4) (certain insolvent plans) of PBGC's special financial assistance regulation.

Sheet 7a of Template 7 is not required if the plan is eligible based on a certification of plan status completed before January 1, 2021.

Sheet 7a of Template 7 is not required if the plan is eligible based on a certification of plan status completed after December 31, 2020 but reflects the same assumptions as those in the pre-2021 certification of plan status.

Provide a table identifying which assumptions used in determining the plan's eligibility for SFA differ from those used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status and brief explanations as to why using those assumptions is no longer reasonable and why the changed assumptions are reasonable.

This table should reflect all identified assumptions (including those that are included in the Baseline provided in Template 5) and should be an abbreviated version of information provided in Section D, Item 6(a) of the SFA filing instructions.

For example, if the mortality assumption used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status is the RP-2000 mortality table, and the plan proposes to change to the Pri-2012(BC) table, complete one line of the table as follows:

	(A)	(B)	(C)
Assumption That Has Changed From Assumption Used in Most Recent Certification of Plan Status Completed Prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used in the most recent certification of plan status completed prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used in showing the plan's eligibility for SFA (if different).	Brief explanation on why the assumption in (A) is no longer reasonable and why the assumption in (B) is reasonable.
Base Mortality Assumption	RP-2000 mortality table	Pri-2012(BC) mortality table	Prior assumption is outdated. New assumption reflects more recently published experience for blue collar workers.

Add one line for each assumption that has changed from the assumption used in the most recent certification of plan status completed prior to 1/1/2021.

Since this Template 7a is intended as an abbreviated version of more detailed information provided in Section D, Item 6(a) of the SFA filing instructions, it is not necessary to include full tables of rates at every age (e.g., for retirement, turnover, etc.). Instead, a high level description that focuses on what aspect of the assumption has changed is preferred.

Template 7 - Sheet 7a

Assumption Changes - SFA Eligibility

Abbreviated		
Plan Name:		
EIN:		
PN:		
Brief description	n of basis for qualifying for	
SFA (e.g., critic	al and declining status in 2020,	
insolvent plan, c	ritical status and meet other	
criteria)		

A B C

	A	В	С
Assumption That Has Changed From Assumption Used in Most Recent Certification of Plan Status Completed Prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used in the most recent certification of plan status completed prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used in showing the plan's eligibility for SFA (if different).	Brief explanation on why the assumption in (A) is no longer reasonable and why the assumption in (B) is reasonable.

TEMPLATE 7 v20210706p

7b - Assumption Changes for SFA Amount

File name: Template 7 Pension Plan Name, where "Pension Plan Name" is an abbreviated version of the plan name.

Instructions for Section C, Item 7(b) of the Instructions for Filing Requirements for Multiemployer Plans Applying for Special Financial Assistance:

Provide a table identifying which assumption differ from those used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status (except the interest rate used in calculating the amount of SFA) and brief explanations as to why using those original assumptions is no longer reasonable and why the changed assumptions are reasonable.

Please state if the changed assumption is an extension of the CBU assumption or the administrative expenses assumption as described in Paragraph A "Adoption of assumptions not previously factored into pre-2021 certification of plan status" of Section III, Acceptable Assumption Changes of PBGC's guidance on Special Financial Assistance Assumptions.

This table should identify all changed assumptions except for the interest rate (reflecting those that are included in the Baseline provided in Template 5) and should be an abbreviated version of information provided in Section D, Item 6(b) of the SFA filing instructions.

For example, if the mortality assumption used in the pre-2021 certification of plan status is the RP-2000 mortality table, and the plan proposes to change to the Pri-2012(BC) table, complete one line of the table as follows:

	(A)	(B)	(C)
Assumption That Has Changed From Assumption Used in Most Recent Certification of Plan Status Completed Prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used in the most recent certification of plan status completed prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used to determine the requested SFA amount (if different)	Brief explanation on why the assumption in (A) is no longer reasonable and why the assumption in (B) is reasonable.
Base Mortality Assumption	RP-2000 mortality table	Pri-2012(BC) mortality table	Original assumption is outdated. New assumption reflects more recently published experience for blue collar workers.

For example, assume the plan is projected to be insolvent in 2029 in the pre-2021 certification of plan status. The plan changes its CBU assumption by extending the assumption to the later projection years as described in Paragraph A, "Adoption of assumptions not previously factored into pre-2021 certification of plan status" of Section III, Acceptable Assumption Changes of PBGC's guidance on Special Financial Assistance Assumptions. Complete one line of the table as follows:

	(A)	(B)	(C)
Assumption That Has Changed From Assumption Used in Most Recent Certification of Plan Status Completed Prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used in the most recent certification of plan status completed prior to 1/1/2021	Brief description of assumption used to determine the requested SFA amount (if different)	Brief explanation on why the assumption in (A) is no longer reasonable and why the assumption in (B) is reasonable.
CBU Assumption	Decrease from most recent plan year's actual number of CBUs by 2% per year to 2028	Same number of CBUs for each projection year to 2028 as shown in (A), then constant CBUs for all years after 2028.	Original assumption does not address years after original projected insolvency in 2029. Proposed assumption uses acceptable extension methodology.

Add one line for each assumption that has changed from the assumption used in the most recent certification of plan status completed prior to 1/1/2021.

Since this Template 7b is intended as an abbreviated version of more detailed information provided in Section D, Item 6(b) of the SFA filing instructions, it is not necessary to include full tables of rates at every age (e.g., for retirement, turnover, etc.). Instead, a high level description that focuses on what aspect of the assumption has changed is preferred.

Template 7 - Sheet 7b

Assumption Changes - SFA Amount

PLAN INFORMATION

Abbreviated	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan			
Plan Name:		Teamsters Local 041 Felision Flair		
EIN:	22-6220288			
PN:	001			

В Assumption That Has Changed From Brief description of assumption used in the most Brief explanation on why the assumption in (A) is no Brief description of assumption used to determine longer reasonable and why the assumption in (B) is recent certification of plan status completed prior Assumption Used in Most Recent Certification the requested SFA amount (if different) to 1/1/2021 of Plan Status Completed Prior to 1/1/2021 reasonable. CBUs have gone down over 4.5% per year over the last Did not have an explicit CBU projection Assuming reduction in CBUs of 3% per year for ten years, Proposed assumption is within "generally assumption, since the Plan was insolvent, but **CBU** Assumption acceptable" assumption changes under PBGC SGA 21-10 years, level thereafter generally assumed a level population 02(IV)(a) Assuming non-PBGC premium expenses increase Assumes inflation of 2%, PBGC premiums based on Did not have an explicit expense projection 2% per year. PBGC premiums assum \$1 increase history of increases and the increase at 2031 under the **Expense Assumption** assumption, since the Plan was insolvent, but per year until 2031, and than an increase to \$51 law, limited to no more than 12% of the total benefit payments (all projected payments are between \$5M and generally assumed an increase of 2% per year. per participant. Participant count is based upon our valuation projections. \$50M). Assumes an active population reduction of 3% per Did not have an explicit CBU projection Reflects the changes made to the CBU assumption as New Entrants assumption, since the Plan was insolvent, but year for 10 years and level thereafter, to reflect the indicated above. generally assumed a level population CBUs assumption above.

v20210706p

Contribution and Withdrawal Liability Details

Provide details of the projected contributions and withdrawal liability payments used to calculate the requested SFA amount. This should include total contributions, contribution base units (including identification of the base unit used (i.e., hourly, weekly)), average contribution rate(s), reciprocity contributions (if applicable), additional contributions from the rehabilitation plan (if applicable), and any other identifiable contribution streams. For withdrawal liability, separately show amounts for currently withdrawn employers and for future assumed withdrawals. Also provide the projected number of active participants at the beginning of each plan year.

The first row in the projection period is for the period beginning on the SFA measurement date and ending on the last day of the plan year containing the SFA measurement date. For all other periods, provide the full plan year of information up to the plan year ending in 2051.

PLAN INFORMATION

Abbreviated Plan Name:	Teamsters Local 641 Pension Plan			
EIN:	22-6220288			
PN:	001			

Unit (e.g. hourly, weekly) Hourly

					All Other Sources of Non-Investment Income					
Plan Year Start Date – Plan Year End Date	Plan Year End Date	Total Contributions*	Total Contribution Base Units	Average Contribution Rate	Reciprocity Contributions (if applicable)	Additional Rehab Plan Contributions (if applicable)	Other - Explain if Applicable	Withdrawal Liability Payments for Currently Withdrawn Employers	Withdrawal Liability Payments for Projected Future Withdrawals	Active Participants (Including New Entrants) at the Beginning of the Pla
06/30/2021	02/28/2022	\$2,000,000	519,263	\$3.85				\$481,069	\$0	479
03/01/2022	02/28/2023	\$2,910,000	756,209	\$3.85				\$746,252	\$0	46
03/01/2023	02/29/2024	\$2,822,700	734,183	\$3.84				\$746,252	\$0	
03/01/2024	02/28/2025	\$2,738,019	712,799	\$3.84				\$746,252	\$0	45
03/01/2025	02/28/2026	\$2,655,878	692,038	\$3.84				\$746,252	\$0	42
03/01/2026	02/28/2027	\$2,576,202	671,882	\$3.83				\$746,252	\$0	41
03/01/2027	02/29/2028	\$2,498,916	652,313	\$3.83				\$746,252	\$0	39
03/01/2028	02/28/2029	\$2,423,949	633,314	\$3.83				\$746,252	\$0	38
03/01/2029	02/28/2030	\$2,351,231	614,868	\$3.82				\$746,252	\$0	38
03/01/2030	02/28/2031	\$2,280,694	596,959	\$3.82				\$746,252	\$0	36
03/01/2031	02/29/2032	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$746,252	\$0	35
03/01/2032	02/28/2033	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$746,252	\$0	35
03/01/2033	02/28/2034	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$607,661	\$0	35
03/01/2034	02/28/2035	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$283,833	\$0	35
03/01/2035	02/29/2036	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2036	02/28/2037	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2037	02/28/2038	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2038	02/28/2039	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2039	02/29/2040	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	3:
03/01/2040	02/28/2041	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2041	02/28/2042	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	3.5
03/01/2042	02/28/2043	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2043	02/29/2044	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2044	02/28/2045	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2045	02/28/2046	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2046	02/28/2047	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2047	02/29/2048	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2048	02/28/2049	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2049	02/28/2050	\$2,212,273	579,572	\$3.82				\$0	\$0	35
03/01/2050	02/28/2051	\$2,212,273	579,572					\$0	\$0	35

^{*} Total contributions shown here should be contributions based upon CBUs and should not include items separately shown in any columns under "All Other Sources of Non-Investment Income."

-0.017204301 -0.002188184 -0.070175439 -0.030660377 -0.02919708 -0.025062657 -0.002570694 -0.06185567 -0.03021978

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND AMENDMENTS TO AGREEMENT AND DECLARATION OF TRUST

WHEREAS, Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Fund") is maintained by the Fund's Trustees in accordance with the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund/Agreement And Declaration of Trust/Entered into March 1, 1974/Amended and Reaffirmed on March 1, 1986 (the "Agreement and Declaration of Trust"); and

WHEREAS, the Agreement And Declaration of Trust provides, in Section 11.1, that the Trustees may amend the Agreement and Declaration of Trust in any respect; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees wish to amend the Agreement and Declaration of Trust;

NOW THEREFORE, the Trustees amend the Agreement and Declaration of Trust, as follows:

- 1. In Section 3.1, delete the language "designated by the Motor Carriers of North Jersey, Inc., as herein provided," so that Section 3.1 provides that
 - Section 3.1 The Trustees shall be six (6) in number, three (3) of whom shall be Union Trustees and three (3) of whom shall be Employer Trustees.
 - 2. Delete Section 3.2.
 - 3. Delete Section 3.3 (a).
 - 4. Delete Section 3.3 (b).
 - 5. Redesignate Section 3.4 as Section 3.2, and replace it with the following:
 - Section 3.2. The Trustees shall have original and exclusive authority, jurisdiction, powers, duties, and responsibilities under this Agreement and Declaration of Trust. The Trustees shall be the named fiduciaries of the Pension Plan.
 - 6. Delete Section 3.5, and replace it with the following, as Section 3.3:

Section 3.3 - The Union and the Employer Trustees appointed, designated and selected as Trustees of the Fund from time to time, in accordance with this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, shall, by virtue of attending a Trustees' meeting following their selection, accept the trusteeship, and receive and hold the Pension Trust Fund as Trustees by virtue of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust for the uses, purposes and with the powers and duties herein set forth and none other.

7. Redesignate Section 3.6 as Section 3.4, and replace it with the following:

Section 3.4 - Each Trustee shall continue to serve until the death, incapacity, resignation, or removal, all as herein provided.

- 8. Redesignate 3.7 as Section 3.5.
- 9. Delete Section 3.8, and replace it with the following, as Section 3.6:

Section 3.6 (a) - In case any Employer Trustee shall die, become incapable of acting, resign, have his or her office terminated or be removed, a successor Employer Trustee shall be immediately appointed by the remaining Employer Trustee or Trustees. If there are no longer any Employer Trustees serving, or if the remaining Employer Trustee or Trustees cannot agree on a successor Employer Trustee, then a successor Employer Trustees shall be appointed by a simple majority vote of the Employers attending a meeting called specifically for such purpose. Such meeting shall be called by the remaining Employer Trustee or Trustees or, if none is serving, by the Administrator of the Fund, within forty-five (45) days of the existence of the vacancy. All Employers shall be given at least ten (10) days written notice of the meeting, and each Employer shall be eligible to propose candidates to fill the vacancy.

- (b) any Employer Trustee may be removed from office at any time by an instrument in writing, duly signed by a majority of the Employers at the time, or by a majority of the Employer Trustees then in office.
- 10. Redesignate Section 3.9 as Section 3.7.
- 11. Redesignate Section 3.10 as Section 3.8.
- 12. Delete Section 3.11.
- 13. Replace Section 9.1(b) with the following:
 - (b) The concurring vote of a majority of the Employers attending a meeting called specifically for such purpose. Such meeting shall be called by the Employer Trustee or Employer Trustees, or by the Administrator of

the Fund. All Employers shall be given at least ten (10) days written notice of the meeting.

14. In Section 11.1, delete the language "and annexed hereto, and a copy thereof shall be distributed to the Union, and the Motor Carriers Association of North Jersey, Inc," so that Section 11.1 provides that

Section 11.1 - Subject to the provision of Section 10.5 of Article X hereof, this Agreement and Declaration of Trust may be amended in any respect from time to time by the Trustees, provided that the original purposes hereof are not exceeded and provided that each such amendment shall be duly executed in writing by the Trustees.

15. These Amendments are effective as of March 20, 2008.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund hereby execute these Amendments.

UNION TRUSTEES

EMPLOYER TRUSTEES

Millian Cunghan	Trank Jugo
Dated: 3/20/68	Dated: 6/9/08
(equeux yeura	
Dated: 3/20/08	Dated:
Dailed	Qullet
3/10/03	Dated: 3/5-0/08
Dated: $\int d^{2} (u) du$	TAMPANA

Teamsters Local 641 Welfare Fund

714 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor, Union, New Jersey 07083

Telephone: (908) 687-4488

Fax: (908) 687-8368

C11 P. 117

June 25, 1993

TO: ALL EMPLOYERS CONTRIBUTING TO

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 WELFARE AND/OR

PENSION FUNDS

RE: AMENDMENT TO TRUST AGREEMENTS

To Whom It May Concern:

Kindly be advised that the Boards of Trustees have amended both the Pension and Welfare Restated Trust Agreements by adding the following sentence at the end of Section 5.5:

All Employer contributions shall be received no later, than the 10th day of the next month for all payroll periods during the preceding month. Payments not received by the 20th day shall be in default and interest charges will commence from the 10th day of the month.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact this office for assistance.

Very truly yours,

Lawrence McDermott

Administrator

LMcD/mag

via: Certified Mail

Return Receipt Requested

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641

PENSION FUND

AGREEMENT AND DECLARATION OF TRUST



Entered into March 1, 1974 Amended and Reaffirmed on March 1, 1986

> 255 Route 3, East Suite 205 Secaucus, New Jersey 07904

EMPLOYEE TRUSTEES

Girolemo Musso Martin Gillen John Krommenhoek

EMPLOYER TRUSTEES

Richard Muller Ralph Moscatello Kenneth Dore

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND

TABLE OF CONTENTS DECLARATION AND TRUST AGREEMENT

PREAMBLE .	
ARTICLE	
I	DEFINITIONS
II	CREATION OF PENSION FUND - PURPOSE OF FUND 8
· III	DESIGNATION OF TRUSTEES
IV	ADMINISTRATION OF THE TRUST - GENERAL POWERS AND DUTIES OF THE TRUSTEES 18
v	COLLECTIONS AND CONTRIBUTIONS 35
VI	TERMINATION OF INDIVIDUAL EMPLOYERS 37
VII	STRIKES OR CONCERTED WORK STOPPAGES 40
VIII	CLAIM PROCEDURES; EXHAUSTION OF REMEDIES 42
IX	TERMINATION OF THIS TRUST 45
x	MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS 47
XI	AMENDMENTS 52
XII	EXECUTION OF AGREEMENT - SITUS OF TRUST 53
SIGNATURES	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND AGREEMENT AND DECLARATION OF TRUST

WHEREAS, AN AGREEMENT AND DECLARATION OF TRUST, was made and entered into on the 1st day of March, 1974, in the City of Jersey City, County of Hudson and State of New Jersey by and between "MERCHANDISE DRIVERS LOCAL 641" affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America, an unincorporated association, with its principal office then located at 707 Summit Avenue, in the City of Union City, County of Hudson and State of New Jersey, hereinafter referred to as the "UNION", and the "MOTOR CARRIERS ASSOCIATION OF NORTH JERSEY, INC." a corporation, its successors and assigns having its principal office then located at 921 Bergen Avenue, in the City of Jersey City, County of Hudson and State of New Jersey, hereinafter referred to as the "EMPLOYER", as the duly authorized representative of Trucking Companies which were parties to a labor agreement with the Union which collective bargaining agreement provided for pension fund contributions, and each and every other additional employer who entered into a collective bargaining agreement with the Union which provided for contributions to a Pension Fund, and LAWRENCE McDERMOTT, GEORGE J. LONERGAN and JACK SPERO, each of whom was designated a Union Trustee and, PHILIP BRAUN, MURRAY HOCHHAUSER AND ERNEST COMER, each of whom was designated an

Employer Trustee, who with their successors designated in the manner herein provided, are hereinafter referred to as the "TRUSTEES";

WHEREAS, the Trustees desirous of eliminating confusion which existed among the public regarding the identity of this Pension Fund and other Pension Funds in this same geographic area; by unanimous vote on October 29, 1985, approved the name change of the Fund to that of "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND"; and

WHEREAS, on December 1, 1985 the Trustees approved by unanimous vote, that the offices of the Fund thereafter be located at 255 Route 3 East, in the Town of Secaucus, County of Hudson, State of New Jersey; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees in accordance with the powers granted to them by this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, desire to review and update various provisions of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust and to further reaffirm the original purposes under which same was created; it is on this 1st day of March, 1986 mutually understood and agreed as follows:

WHEREAS, the Union and the Employer as the duly authorized representative of Trucking Companies who are parties to a collective bargaining agreement with the Union, which agreement requires payments by the Employers for the purpose of providing pension benefits for employees, as hereinafter defined; and

WHEREAS, to effectuate the aforesaid purpose, it is desired to create a Trust and to establish a Trust Fund for pension benefits pursuant to the requirements of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA) as amended by the Multiemployer Pension Plan Act of 1980 (MPPA), the Labor Management Relations Act, the Internal Revenue Code, all applicable law and the agreement of the parties, such Fund to be used and administered in the manner hereinafter set forth;

NOW, THEREFORE, this Agreement and Declaration of Trust:

WITNESSETH:

That in consideration of the premises and in order to create said Trust to be known as the "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641

PENSION FUND, it is mutually understood and agreed as follows:

ARTICLE I

DEFINITIONS

Section 1.1 - EMPLOYER OR EMPLOYERS. The term "EMPLOYER" or "EMPLOYERS" as used herein shall mean an Employer who has a collective bargaining agreement in effect with the Union requiring periodic payments to the "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND, or any Employer not presently a party to such agreement who hereafter executes such agreement, or who hires employees entitled to the benefits of such collective bargaining agreement, provided that such Employer satisfies the requirements for participation as established by the Trustees and agrees to be bound by the terms and provisions of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, for the purpose of providing and maintaining pension benefits and such other benefits as the Trustees in their discretion deem appropriate and feasible for eligible retired members to receive. The term "EMPLOYER" shall also be applied to Teamsters Merchandise Drivers Local 641, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America, and such other Employers

who have agreed to make periodic payments to the said Pension Fund. The term "EMPLOYER" shall also mean the "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND".

Section 1.2 - UNION. The term "UNION" as used herein shall mean Merchandise Drivers, Local 641, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America, or such other Local Union regardless of affiliation, provided that the inclusion or joinder of an additional Union or Unions is authorized by majority vote of the Trustees at the time of any such application.

"EMPLOYEE" or "EMPLOYEES" as used herein shall mean all employees covered by and who fulfill the requirements of the collective bargaining agreement in effect between the Employer and the Union, on whose behalf payments are made or payable and who continue to be so eligible as defined by the Trustees; and shall be deemed to include any employee who may leave the employ of one Employer and enter the employ of another

Employer as herein defined; the term "EMPLOYEE" or EMPLOYEES" shall also include employees of the Union and "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND" on whose behalf contributions are made to the Fund.

Section 1.4 - TRUSTEES. The term "Trustees" as used herein shall mean the Trustees designated in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust together with their successors designated in the manner provided herein.

Section 1.5 - AGREEMENT AND DECLARATION OF TRUST. The term "Agreement and Declaration of Trust" as used herein shall mean this instrument including any amendments hereto and modifications hereof and the Trust created hereunder.

Section 1.6 - POLICY OR POLICIES. The term "Policy" or "Policies" as used herein shall mean the policy or policies or insurance or contracts providing Pension Benefits purchased by the Trustees pursuant to this Agreement and Declaration of Trust from insurance companies and accepted by the Trustees as part of such Trust Fund. The term "Policy" or "Policies" as used herein shall be deemed to include any amendments or riders attached to such Policy or Policies or contracts.

Section 1.7 - TRUST ASSETS. The term "Trust Assets" as used herein shall mean the securities, stocks, bonds, evidences of indebtedness, bank deposits, stock broker accounts, investment trust certificates, certificates of deposit, bank accounts, bank and saving accounts, savings and

loan accounts, mortgage investments, other property or securities or interests in property, (real, personal or mixed) whether or not such Funds meet the requirements of legal investments for Trust Funds in any State or jurisdiction, and any other assets other than an insurance policy or policies and other assets of the Pension Trust Fund.

Section 1.8 - EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTIONS. The term

"Employer Contributions" as used herein shall mean payments by

Employers to the Trust Fund created by this Agreement and

Declaration of Trust pursuant to a collective bargaining

agreement with the Union and contributions made by the Union

and by "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND" on behalf of

employees of the Union or the Fund.

Section 1.9 - PENSION TRUST FUND OR PENSION FUND. The term "Pension Trust Fund" or "Pension Fund" as used herein shall mean the Trust Fund created by Article II hereof, together with all income, increments, earnings and or profits therefrom and all other funds received by the Trustees for the uses, purposes and trusts set forth in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust.

Section 1.10 - COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT. The term "Collective Bargaining Agreement" as used herein shall

mean the collective bargaining agreement, and such other agreements in renewal thereof as the parties may or have executed, or in the future execute and which require contributions to this Pension Fund.

Section 1.11 - TRUST AND TRUST FUNDS. The term "Trust" and "Trust Fund" as used herein shall mean the Trust created by Article II hereof.

Section 1.12 - PENSION PROGRAM OR PENSION PLAN. The term "Pension Program" or "Pension Plan" as used herein shall mean the program, plan, method and procedure for the making of regular contributions by Employers and the payment by the Trustees of benefits from the Pension Fund consistent with the terms and provisions of this Trust Agreement and subject to such rules and regulations relating to eligibility requirements, retirement age, amount and computation of benefits and the general administration and operation of the Pension Fund as the Trustees may from time to time promulgate, and the said term "Pension Program" shall be used interchangeably with the term "Pension Plan."

ARTICLE II

CREATION OF PENSION FUND PURPOSE OF TRUST

Section 2.1 - The Union and the Employer hereby create

and establish, and reaffirm with the Trustees hereinafter designated, a Trust, to be known as the "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND" which shall consist of all of the assets initially derived from Employer payments paid heretofore or hereafter made to or for the account of this Trust under the collective bargaining agreement then in effect plus any sum or sums, from Employer contributions, hereinafter agreed upon by the Employers and the Union and set forth in written collective bargaining agreements, and all assets originally transferred from the Trucking Employees of North Jersey Pension Fund, together with all policies or contracts including dividends, refunds or other sums payable to the Trustees on account of such policies or contracts, and all investments made and held by the Trustees on account of such policies, all investments made and held by the Trustees, all monies received by the Trustees as contributions or as income from investments made and held by the Trustees or otherwise, and any other property received and held by the Trustees for the uses, purposes and trusts set forth in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust where any of the foregoing is derived from the Employer payments mentioned in this Section 2.1.

Section 2.2 - The Trustees of the Trust created and established by this Article II, and their duly authorized agents or employees, are hereby designated as the persons to

receive the payments heretofore or hereafter made by the Employers to the Union for the account known as the "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND," and the Trustees are hereby vested with all right, title and interest in and to such monies and all interest and other income accrued thereof, and are authorized to receive and be paid the same as the Trustees hereof.

Section 2.3 - The Trustees agree to receive all such payments, deposits, monies, policies and other property and assets described or referred to in Section 2.1 and Section 2.2 of this Article II, and to hold the same, in trust hereunder for the uses and purposes of the Trust created by this Article II. The Trustees shall have authority to duly designate and appoint any bank authorized to do business in New Jersey for the purpose of receiving any and all payments, deposits, monies, dividends, interest or other income and to hold the same, in trust, for the uses and purposes of the Trust created hereby.

Section 2.4 - The Trustees, and any Employees, agents, or representatives of the Fund, who are entrusted with custody of any portion of the Trust Fund, shall be bonded by a duly authorized surety company, or in any other manner as permitted by law in such amount as the Trustees determine to be

commensurate with the value of the monies or other assets of the Trust Fund which are or may be within their control or custody, the cost of securing such bonds and renewing the effectiveness thereof from time to time shall be chargeable against and payable out of the Trust Fund.

Section 2.5 - The Pension Fund is created and established for the purpose of providing and maintaining through self-administration whenever permissible under law and agreed upon by the Trustees and or through policies and contracts issued by duly licensed insurance carriers, health and pension benefits as may be determined by the Trustees for the benefit of the employees and, if so determined by the Trustees, for dependents and beneficiaries of employees, all benefits which may be provided hereunder shall in any event be limited to the benefits permissible and allowable under the Internal Revenue Code as same may be amended and supplemented and all other applicable law. This Agreement and Declaration of Trust and the Health and Pension Plan shall be interpreted, applied and administered in such a manner that this Trust shall be and remain exempt from taxation under Section 501 of the Internal Revenue Code.

Section 2.6 - The Trustees may amend such Planeas provided in this Section, from time to time, provided that

such amendments comply with the purposes above stated. A copy of each such amendment shall be adopted and filed by the Trustees as part of the records and minutes of the Trustees.

Section 2.7 - Nothing contained herein shall be deemed to confer upon the Trustees any rights or powers inconsistent with the purposes and objectives of the within Trust.

Section 2.8 - The Trustees shall use and apply the property and assets of the "TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND" for the following purposes:

- (a) To pay or provide for the payment of all reasonable and necessary expenses of collecting the Employers Contributions and administering the affairs of the Pension Trust Fund, including but without limitation, all reasonable expenses which may be incurred in connection with the establishment and maintenance of the Pension Trust Fund, the employment of such administrative, legal, actuarial, expert and clerical assistance, the leasing of such premises and of such materials, supplies and equipment as the Trustees, in their discretion, find necessary or appropriate in the performance of their duties.
 - (b) To pay or provide for the payment of premium on the

policy or policies of insurance providing the benefits to be made available under the Trust and to pay the consideration under any contract to provide other than insurance benefits, and/or to pay for the benefits through self-administration when authorized as hereinabove provided.

- (c) Establish and accumulate as part of the Pension Fund such reserves as the Trustees shall in their opinion deem necessary or advisable for the sound and efficient administration of the Pension Plan.
- (d) Enter into agreements, contracts and other instruments for the deposit of funds with banks, trust companies or other institutions which accept and hold monies on deposit and authorize such depository to act as custodian of the funds, whether in cash or securities or other property, and authorize such depository to convert, invest and reinvest the funds, entirely or in part, into securities of any kind and nature whatsoever; and all withdrawals of monies from such accounts shall be made only by orders or checks signed by the Trustees authorized in writing by the Trustees to sign the same.

ARTICLE III

DESIGNATION OF TRUSTEES

Section 3.1 - The Trustees shall be six (6) in number, three (3) of whom shall be Union Trustees and three (3) of whom shall be Employer Trustees designated by the Motor Carriers of North Jersey, Inc., as herein provided.

Section 3.2 - In the event the Teamsters Local 641 and Allied Industries Pension Fund shall effect a merger or consolidation with this Fund - (this Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund) then, and in that event, the Trustees of the Trust created and established by Article II hereof, shall consist of six (6) Trustees, three (3) of whom shall be Union Trustees and two (2) of whom shall be Employer Trustees appointed or designated by the Motor Carriers Association of North Jersey, Inc., and one (1) of whom shall be an employer Trustee having a collective bargaining agreement with Teamsters Local 641 which employer had theretofore been making contributions into the Teamsters Local 641 and Allied Industries Pension Fund, it being the intention thereof that the total number of Employer Trustees shall remain three (3) in number of whom one (1) shall be from the Industrial Division and two (2) of whom shall be from the Trucking

Industry.

Section 3.3 (a) - The Employer Trustees as of the date of this revision, review and reaffirmation are RICHARD MULLER, RALPH MOSCATELLO and KENNETH DORE.

Section 3.3 (b) - The Union Trustees as of the date of this revision, review and reaffirmation are GIROLEMO MUSSO, MARTIN GILLEN and JOHN KROMMENHOEK.

Section 3.4 - The Union and Employer Trustees above named, shall have original and exclusive authority, jurisdiction, powers, duties and responsibilities under this Agreement and Declaration of Trust.

Section 3.5 - The Trustees named in the foregoing
Sections, hereby accept the Trust created and established by
this Agreement and Declaration of Trust and consent to act as
Trustees therefor and declare that they will administer the
said Trust as a separate trust. The signature of a Trustee to
any counterpart or copy of this Agreement and Declaration of
Trust shall be conclusive evidence of his acceptance as
aforesaid.

Section 3.6 - Each Trustee above named, and each

successor Trustee shall continue to serve until the death, incapacity, resignation or removal, all as herein provided.

Section 3.7 - A Trustee may resign and become and remain fully discharged from all further duty or responsibility hereunder upon giving thirty (30) days notice in writing to the remaining Trustees or such shorter notice as the remaining Trustees may accept as sufficient, in which notice there shall be stated a date when such resignation shall take effect; and such resignation shall take effect on the date specified in the notice.

Section 3.8 - In case any Employer Trustee or successor Employer Trustee shall die, become incapable of acting, resign, have his office terminated or be removed, a successor Employer Trustee shall be immediately designated by the Motor Carriers Association of North Jersey, Inc., which appointment or removal shall be evidenced by a resolution certified by the Secretary of the Association and delivered to the office of the Fund, provided however, that all said Employer Trustees shall be representatives of Employers signatory to a collective bargaining agreement with Merchandise Drivers Local 641, affiliated with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Chauffeurs, Warehousemen and Helpers of America, (presently the National Master Freight Agreement and the New

Jersey - New York Supplement). The same procedure shall apply in the case of a Trustee appointed from the Industrial Division as set forth in Article III, Section 3.2.

Section 3.9 - In case any Union Trustee or successor
Union Trustee shall die, become incapable of acting, resign,
have his office terminated or be removed, a successor Union
Trustee shall be immediately designated by the Union. Upon
the filling with the remaining Trustees of a certificate in
writing signed by the President or Secretary-Treasurer of said
Union, such designation shall be effective and binding in all
respects. Any Union Trustee or his successor Union Trustee
may be removed with or without cause at any time by the Union
by filing with the remaining Trustees a certificate in writing
to such effect executed by the President or Secretary/Treasurer
of the Union.

Section 3.10 - It is the intention hereof that the Pension Trust Fund shall at all times be administered by an equal number of Employer and Union representatives.

Section 3.11 - Any successor Employer Trustee or any successor Union Trustee shall immediately upon his designation as a successor Trustee, and his acceptance of the Trusteeship in writing, filed with the Trustees, become vested with all

the property, rights, powers and duties of a Trustee and all the Trustees then in office and all other necessary persons shall be immediately notified.

ARTICLE IV

ADMINISTRATION OF THE TRUST GENERAL POWERS AND DUTIES OF THE TRUSTEES.

Section 4.1 - The Trustees are authorized and empowered to lease or purchase such materials, supplies and equipment and lease premises, and to hire and employ and retain such legal counsel, investment counsel, administrative, accounting, actuarial, authorized bank trustee, clerical and other assistance or employees as in their discretion they may find necessary or appropriate in the performance of their duties and to pay the reasonable value of such services.

Section 4.2 - The Trustees, subject to the limitation of the Trust, may exercise all rights or privileges granted to the policy holder by provisions of each policy or allowed by the insurance carrier of such policy and may agree with such insurance carrier to any alteration, modification or amendment of such policy and may take any action respecting such policy or the insurance provided thereunder which they, in their discretion may deem necessary or advisable, and such insurance carrier shall not be required to inquire into the authority of

the Trustees with regard to any dealings in connection with such policy. The Trustees, subject to the limitations hereof, shall also have all rights arising out of any contract that the Pension Fund may enter into for the benefit of the employees.

Section 4.3 - The Trustees shall have power to construe the provisions of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust and the terms used herein, and any construction adopted by the Trustees in good faith shall be binding upon the Union, the employees and the Employers. However, the rights, powers and responsibilities of the Trustees as expressly stated herein may not be enlarged by any construction hereof by the Trustees.

Section 4.4 - The Trustees, in the exercise of their discretion, are hereby empowered, subject to the limitation of the Trust, in addition to such other powers as are set forth herein or conferred by Law:

(a) To invest and reinvest such part of the Trust Fund as in their sole judgment is advisable and is not required for current expenditures in such securities and investments as they may select in their sole discretion, provided that same would be made by a reasonably prudent person whether or not

5 **4**

such investments meet the requirements of legal investments for trust funds.

- (b) To sell, exchange, lease, convey, or dispose of any property, whether real or personal, at any time forming a part of the Trust Fund upon such terms as they may deem proper and to execute and deliver any and all investments of conveyance and transfer in connection therewith.
- (c) To vote in person or by proxy upon securities held by Trustees and to exercise by attorney and other rights of whatever nature pertaining to securities or any other property at any time held by them hereunder.
- (d) To exercise options, conversion privileges, or rights to subscribe for additional securities and to make payments therefor.
- (e) To consent to, or participate in dissolutions, reorganizations, consolidations, mergers, sales, leases, mortgages, transfers, or other changes affecting securities held by them and in connection therewith, and to pay assessments, subscriptions or other charges.
 - (f) To enter into any and all contracts and agreements

for carrying out the terms of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust and for the administration of the Trust Fund and to do all acts as they, in their discretion, may deem necessary or advisable, and such contracts and agreements and acts shall be binding and conclusive as the parties hereto and on the employees involved.

- (g) To compromise, settle, arbitrate, and release claims or demands in favor of or against the Trust, on such terms and conditions as the Trustees may deem advisable.
- (h) To keep property and securities registered in the name of the Trustees or in the name of a nominee or nominees or in unregistered or bearer form.
- (i) To keep property or securities in the custody of a bank, to delegate investment powers to a bank, and/or enter into such agreement with a bank for a fixed period of time.
- (j) To establish and accumulate as part of the Trust-Fund a reserve or reserves, adequate, in the opinion of the Trustees, to carry out the purpose of the Trust.
- (k) To charge by apportionment against the Trust Fund expenses, not solely applicable to such Fund on such basis as

the Trustees shall, from time to time, in their discretion, deem proper.

- (1) To borrow money in such amounts and upon such terms and conditions as shall be deemed advisable by the Trustees or proper to carry out the purposes of the Trust, but limited to the fair market value of available collateral; and to pledge any securities or other such property for the repayment of any such loans.
- (m) To hold part or all of the funds of the Trust uninvested.
- (n) To pay out of the funds of the Trust all lawful taxes, income taxes and other taxes of any and all kinds levied or assessed under existing or future laws upon or in respect of the Trust Fund or any money, property or securities forming a part thereof.
- (o) To do all acts, whether or not expressly authorized herein, which the Trustees may deem necessary or proper for the protection of the property held hereunder.
- (p) To select, designate, retain and enter into agreements with such bank, trust company, insurance company,

2.2

or other financial institution, for the purpose of receiving and holding in trust Employer contributions from time to time, and any other property of the Trust available after payment of necessary expenses incurred by the Trustees in the administration of the Trust. Such financial institution, subject to the approval of the Trustees, shall have authority to invest the property of the Trust paid over to it in such securities and investments as would be made by a reasonably prudent person, whether or not such securities or investments meet the requirements of legal investments for Trust Fund, and also to retain, when appropriate, such cash uninvested as may be deemed advisable under the circumstances. The Trustees shall be authorized to compensate any such financial institution for its services. The Trustees may authorize any such financial institution selected for the purpose aforesaid to perform and exercise any act that the Trustees are authorized to perform pursuant to the provisions of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust

(q) The Trustees are hereby empowered to allocate fiduciary responsibilities among the Trustees, and to designate persons other than Trustees to carry out fiduciary responsibilities as provided in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust. The power to allocate fiduciary responsibility shall not apply to the allocation of the responsibility to

manage the assets of the plan other than the power to appoint an investment manager or managers.

William Control

- (r) The Trustees shall have exclusive authority and discretion to manage and control the assets of the Trust except to the extent that such authority to manage, acquire, or dispose of the assets is delegated to one or more investment manager(s) in accordance with the following paragraph.
- investment manager or managers to manage, acquire, or dispose of any assets of the fund. Such an investment manager may or may not be designated a "Corporate Trustee" or "Corporate Agent". An "investment manager" is any fiduciary who has been designated by the Trustees to manage, acquire, or dispose of any assets of the Fund, who is registered as an investment adviser under the Investment Advisers Act of 1940, is a bank as defined in that Act, or an insurance company qualified to perform services under the laws of more than one state, and who has acknowledged in writing that he is a fiduciary with respect to the plan.

Section 4.5 - Trustees shall be reimbursed for actual expenses incurred in the performance of their duties upon

submitting a written voucher therefor, and approval thereof, by formal action of the Trustees.

Section 4.6 - The Trustees shall promulgate such requirements for the participation of new Employers in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust and such other rules and regulations as may, in their discretion, be deemed proper and necessary for the sound and efficient administration of the Trust provided that such requirements, rules and regulations are not inconsistent with this Agreement and Declaration of Trust.

Section 4.7 - Neither the Trustees nor any individual or successor Trustee shall be personally answerable or personally liable for any liabilities or debts of the Trust Fund contracted by them as such Trustees, or for the non-fulfillment of contracts, but the same shall be paid out of the Trust Fund chargeable therefor and the Trust Fund is hereby charged with a first lien in favor of such Trustees for his or their security and indemnification for any amounts, including all costs, expenses and fines, if any, paid out by such Trustees for such liability of any kind which the Trustees, or any of them, may incur hereunder, provided, however, that nothing herein shall exempt any Trustee from liability arising out of his own wilful misconduct or bad

faith, or entitle such Trustee to indemnification of any amounts paid or incurred as a result thereof. The Trustees shall have the right to retain counsel to defend any claim or action made against them which may arise hereunder, and to authorize payment of counsel fees and costs therefor provided that if it is determined in any such claim or action that a Trustee or Trustees were guilty of wilful misconduct or bad faith he or they shall be required to reimburse the Trust Fund for any such counsel fees or costs previously paid.

Section 4.8 - The Trustees are hereby empowered to do all acts whether or not expressly authorized herein, which the Trustees may deem necessary to accomplish the general objectives of maintaining the plan solely in the interests of the participants and beneficiaries for the exclusive purpose of (1) providing benefits to participants and beneficiaries; and (2) defraying reasonable expenses of administering the plan. Such actions shall be taken with the care, skill, prudence and diligence under the circumstances then prevailing that a prudent man acting in a like capacity and familiar with such matters would use in the conduct of an enterprise of a like character and with like aims. Such actions shall include the diversification of the investments of the plan so as to minimize the risk of large losses, unless under the circumstances it is clearly prudent not to do so, and all such

actions shall be in accordance with the documents and instruments governing the plan insofar as such documents and instruments are consistent with applicable law. If an investment manager or managers has been appointed in accordance with the terms of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, no Trustee shall be liable for the acts or omissions of such investment manager or managers or under an obligation to invest or otherwise manage any asset of the plan which is subject to the management of such investment manager.

Section 4.9 - The Trustees shall be fully protected in acting upon any instrument, certificate, or paper believed by them to be genuine and to be signed or presented by the proper person or persons, and shall be under no duty to make any investigation or inquiry as to any statement contained in any such writing, but may accept the same as conclusive evidence of the trust and accuracy of the statements herein contained.

Section 4.10 - The Trustees shall not be liable for the proper application of any part of the Trust Fund or for any other liabilities arising in connection with the administration or existence of the Trust Fund, in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, except as in this Agreement provided, and as provided by law.

Section 4.11 - The Trustees may from time to time consult with the Trust's legal counsel and shall be fully protected in acting upon such advice of counsel to the Trust as respects legal questions. Such counsel may be of counsel to the Union and/or the Employer.

Section 4.12 - The Trustees shall cause to be kept true and accurate books of account and records of all their transactions, which shall be open to the inspection of all of the Trustees at all times and which shall be audited each year or oftener by a certified public accountant selected by the Trustees. Such audits shall be available at all times for inspection by the Union, the Employers and employees at the principal office of the Trust.

Section 4.13 - Questions concerning any action to be taken by the Trustees pursuant to this Agreement and Declaration of Trust shall be decided in the following manner:

(a) Each Trustee shall have one (1) vote. A quorum at all meetings of the Trustees, regular or special, shall consist of at least two (2) Employer Trustees and two (2) Union Trustees. Except as otherwise in this Trust Agreement expressly provided, no action may be taken by the Trustees at any meeting except by the concurring vote of at least four (4)

Trustees present at the meeting.

STAMPS OF CO.

- (b) A deadlock shall be deemed to exist between the Trustees whenever a proposed action at any regular or special meeting of the Trustees fails to obtain the concurring vote of at least four (4) Trustees. Action may also be taken by the Trustees without a meeting, provided, however, that in such case such action shall be in writing and there shall be unanimous written concurrence therein by at least two (2) Employer Trustees and two (2) Union Trustees.
- the lack of a necessary quorum of Trustees, or when at two (2) successive meetings the minimum number of affirmative votes needed of the Employer Trustees or of the Union Trustees to validate any action of the Trustees cannot be obtained. In the event either the Union Trustees or the Employer Trustees shall abstain from voting for two (2) consecutive meetings of the Trustees and the other Trustees shall be present at such meetings and as a result of said abstention no decision can be arrived at, the Trustees so attending such meetings shall have the right to declare a deadlock and such deadlocks may be submitted for final and binding decision to arbitration as hereinafter provided.

- (d) All actions of the Trustees at meetings called and held as aforesaid, shall be recorded in a regular minute book to be maintained at the office of the Pension Fund.
- (e) Meetings of the Trustees shall be held at least four (4) times a year at such time and place as may be fixed by the Trustees. Meetings of the Trustees shall be held on not less than five (5) days written notice to the Trustees. A meeting of the Trustees may be called by any three (3) Trustees. Notice of any meeting of the Trustees may be waived in writing by a Trustee.
- (f) Each Trustee shall have one (1) vote on all matters, provided, however, if there are an unequal number of Employee-Trustees or Employer-Trustees, present at any meeting, then and in that event, the group of Trustees being the lesser in number shall be entitled to cast an equal number of votes as the group that has the larger number present at any such meeting.

Section 4.14 - In the event of a deadlock, the issue in dispute, shall be submitted for decision to a neutral person selected by a majority vote of the Trustees within five (5) days of the date of deadlock. In the event of the inability of the Trustees to agree upon a neutral person within such

time, then, and in that event, an impartial arbitrator shall be selected from a list of arbitrators to be furnished by the New Jersey State Board of Mediation in each case according to the regular procedures and regulations of said Board. instance, when the New Jersey State Board of Mediation is required to furnish a list of arbitrators, it shall be advised of the nature of the dispute and shall be requested to furnish a list of arbitrators, who are qualified and competent to decide the particular issue involved. The decision of such impartial arbitrator shall be final and binding and shall be adopted by the Trustees and vote of the Trustees. cost and expenses of the arbitrator incidental to any proceeding needed to break a deadlock, shall be borne by the The scope of any arbitration proceeding before such neutral person shall not infringe upon the area of basic provisions agreed upon in the collective bargaining agreement, nor shall such neutral person have power or authority to change or modify such basic provisions or any basic provision of this Trust Agreement.

Section 4.15 - The attendance of the Employer Trustees and of the Union Trustees shall be required for a quorum, and the vote of each such Trustee shall carry equal weight on any and all propositions. A deadlock shall be deemed to exist whenever the Trustees are unable to reach an agreement at a

meeting after duly voting according to their voting procedure hereinabove set forth.

Section 4.16 - The Trustees may jointly execute any notice or other instrument in writing and all persons, partnerships, corporations or associations may rely thereupon that such notice or instrument has been duly authorized and is binding on the Trust and the Trustees.

Section 4.17 - All monies received by the Trustees hereunder shall be deposited by them in such bank or banks or savings and loan associations, as the Trustees may designate for that purpose and all withdrawals of monies from such account or accounts shall be made only by checks signed by the Trustees authorized by the Trustees to sign such checks.

Except as hereinafter provided, no check or withdrawal shall be valid unless signed by two persons of whom one shall be a Union Trustee and one an Employer Trustee.

Section 4.18 - The Trustees shall designate the names of the particular Trustees who may sign checks in the above manner.

Section 4.19 - The Trustees may, in their discretion, designate and authorize an employee or employees of the Trust

to sign checks upon such separate and specific bank account or bank accounts as the Trustees may designate and establish for such purpose.

Section 4.20 - The Trustees and employees who are empowered and authorized to sign checks as aforesaid shall each be bonded by a duly authorized surety company, or as otherwise provided by law, in such amounts as may be determined from time to time by the Trustees. Each Trustee and each employee employed by the Trustees who may be engaged in handling monies of the Trust Fund shall also be bonded in the same manner. The cost of the premium on such bonds shall be paid out of the Pension Trust Fund.

Section 4.21 - The Trustees may authorize the purchase of insurance for themselves collectively and/or individually and for any other fiduciary employed by the Trustees to cover liability or losses occurring by reason of the act or omission of a fiduciary to the extent permitted by law.

Section 4.22 - The Trustees shall, in their discretion, at anytime or from time to time, but not less frequently than once each year, beginning with the period ending February 28, 1975, render written accounts of their transactions. The report of the certified public accountant shall be considered

said written account.

Section 4.23 - The Trustees shall administer the Trust Fund in conformity with this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, as from time to time be amended, and in accordance with the requirements of the law.

Section 4.24 - The Trustees may, in their discretion, anytime, or from time to time, authorize the expenditure of such funds as they deem reasonable and necessary to defray the cost and expenses, including dues and initiation fees, incurred by the Trustees, Administrator or Counsel in attending educational programs, seminars or conferences, provided that there is filed with the Administrator of the Fund a written schedule and account of their costs and expenses, and provided further, that the amount paid to the Trustee, Administrator or Counsel be not in excess of the total amount of said costs and expenses as reflected in said schedule, or account.

ARTICLE V

Samuel Carlotte

COLLECTIONS AND CONTRIBUTIONS

Section 5.1 - Payments due from Employers in accordance with the provisions of the applicable collective bargaining agreement, shall be made as provided by said Agreement or by regulations approved by the Trustees. A report shall accompany each payment by an Employer to the Trust Fund which shall be complete in all details necessary for the proper administration of this Trust. The Trustees, through a certified accountant, may at any time audit or cause to be audited, the pertinent records of any Employer in connection with the above. Employers found delinquent more than one month shall pay the cost of such audit, interest, accounting and legal fees, as in the discretion of the Trustees may be assessed against the delinquent Employer, whether or not legal proceedings are instituted. Employers which require that audits of their records take place outside of the jurisdiction and/or geographic area of the New York/New Jersey Metropolitan Area, shall bear the full expenses of any audit, whether or not said Employer is found to be delinquent.

Section 5.2 - The Trustees shall have the power to demand, collect and receive contributions and shall hold such

monies as part of the Trust Fund for the purposes specified in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust.

Section 5.3 - The collective bargaining agreement may provide that failure to make payments or contributions to the Trust Fund shall constitute a breach of such contract.

Non-payment by an Employer of any monies due shall not relieve any other Employer from his obligation to make payments.

Section 5.4 - In addition to any other enforcement remedies which may exist under the collective bargaining agreement and under this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, the Trustees are authorized and empowered in the name of the Fund to take whatever proceedings may be proper and necessary in their discretion for enforcement of Employers' obligations, including an action of debt, but not limited to proceedings at law and in equity, arbitration, and/or any remedies which may be generally available to the parties for enforcement of the collective bargaining agreement and this Agreement. Employers delinquent more than one month shall be obliged to pay the accounting and legal fees contracted for by the Trustees and relating to such delinquent account, as the Trustees in their discretion may assess, whether or not legal proceedings are instituted.

Section 5.5 - All Employer contributions paid to the Trustees shall be held by them in escrow until they shall have adopted the Rules and Regulations of the Pension Plan which meets all the requirements of the Internal Revenue Code.

While such contributions are held in escrow by the Trustees they may be invested by the Trustees, and necessary and reasonable expenses incident to the collection, custody, auditing and investment of the contributions, and to the formulation and adoption of this Trust Agreement and the Rules and Regulations of the Pension Plan, may be paid by the Trustees from the Fund's monies held in escrow as aforesaid.

ARTICLE VI

TERMINATION OF INDIVIDUAL EMPLOYERS

Section 6.1 - An Employer shall cease to be an Employer under this Agreement and Declaration of Trust whenever such Employer no longer qualifies as an Employer as defined in Section 1.1 of Article 1, hereof, provided however, that an Employer or Employers shall continue to be liable for contributions to the Trust Fund required by the provisions in any current collective bargaining agreement with the Union.

Section 6.2 - When, as provided in Section 6.1 of this

Article VI, an Employer ceases to be an Employer hereunder,

- (a) The employees of such Employer shall cease to accrue benefits as determined and agreed to by the Trustees, excepting vested rights, if any, pursuant to any Pension Plan adopted by the Trustees.
- (b) Such Employer shall have no further rights or powers under this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, but shall continue to be liable for contributions to the Pension Fund as required by the then current collective bargaining agreement with the Union.

Section 6.3 - An Employer shall also cease to be an Employer under this Trust Agreement whenever,

- (a) Any contributions or other payment required to be made by such Employer to or for the account of the Pension Fund shall not be paid when due, or within such times as may be specified by the Trustees.
- (b) When as provided in Section 6.3 (a) of this Article VI, an Employer ceases to be an Employer hereunder, he shall have no further rights or powers under this Trust Agreement, except as hereinafter in this Article provided.

hereunder for the reasons stated in Section 6.3 (a) of this Article, upon payment to the Trustees of all amounts then due from him, including such reasonable interest as may be demanded by the Trustees and any expenses incurred by reason of his default, may be reinstituted hereunder by the Trustees, and in such event the employees of such Employer shall again be entitled to the benefits of this Trust Agreement, subject to such conditions as may be provided therefor in the Pension Plan.

Section 6.4 - When an Employer ceases to be an Employer as defined in Section 6.1, the Trustees shall forthwith notify the insurance carriers of the Policy or Policies under which the Employees of such Employers are insured, and except as provided by Section 6.3, the insurance for the benefit of Employees of such Employer may then be terminated as provided by such Policy or Policies unless such Employees may be entitled to a continuation of benefits by virtue of their employment with other contributing Employers.

A-12000 -

Section 6.5 - Any provisions herein to the contrary notwithstanding, the Trustees may, for the purpose of any one or more of the coverages provided under any Policy or policies, continue an Employer whose collective bargaining agreement with the Union has terminated, for a limited period thereafter, as the Employer as defined in Section 1.1 of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, provided that the Employer shall be responsible to reimburse the Fund for any expenses incurred therein, and said Employer has agreed thereto in writing.

ARTICLE VII

STRIKES OR CONCERTED WORK STOPPAGES

Section 7.1 - Upon the occurrence, during the terms of the said collective bargaining agreements or during the terms of any successor agreements, or at any other time, of a strike or concerted work stoppage at any plant of any Employer, the contributions as to all employees of such Employer provided for in Section 3.2 shall forthwith cease at such plant; provided, however, that

- (a) The Employer shall not be relieved from liability for the payment of contributions which occurred prior to such strike or concerted work stoppage.
 - (b) Said contributions shall continue to be paid

by Employers other than those at whose plant or plants strikes or work stoppages occur.

(c) Said contributions shall be resumed upon the cessation or termination of the said strike.

Section 7.2 - The parties contemplated that the negotiation of new collective bargaining agreements upon the expiration or termination of the present agreements, or any successor agreements, may continue beyond said expiration or termination, and the parties desire to provide for such contingency. It is, therefore, agreed that in the absence of any strike or concerted work stoppage and pending the negotiations of such new agreements after the expiration or termination of a prior agreement, and for a period of ninety (90) days thereafter, this Agreement and Declaration of Trust shall continue in full force and effect, and the Employee benefits provided for in agreements with the carrier shall continue to be paid hereunder.

Section 7.3 - Upon the expiration of ninety (90) days after the termination or expiration of the collective bargaining agreement of any contributing Employer, or of any successor agreements, this Agreement and Declaration of Trust

shall terminate with respect to such Employer and all obligations of the parties hereunder, except as are hereby expressly reserved, shall cease: Provided, however, that the parties may, by mutual agreement or agreements in writing, extend such ninety (90) days.

ARTICLE VIII

CLAIM PROCEDURES; EXHAUSTION OF REMEDIES

Section 8.1 (a) - Neither the Union nor any member or person claiming rights or entitlement to benefits through any member shall institute any suit at law or in equity or before any administrative tribunal, against the Fund or the Trustees without having first and within a reasonable time after the assertion of a claim shall have occured, demanded a hearing before the Trustees, in writing, and at such hearing, having apprised the Trustees of the basis of the claim, supplied to the Trustees such evidence as may be necessary to a fair determination of the claim by the Trustees, and then afforded the Trustees a reasonable opportunity to investigate the claim and determine its propriety. In the event that such claim is rejected by the Trustees after a hearing, or in the event that a hearing is denied by the Trustees, the claimant shall follow the procedure specified in sub-section (b) hereinafter set forth.

(b) In an effort to reduce the amount of Trust funds which might otherwise be diverted to the defense of suits at law or in equity, or before administrative tribunals, to a minimum, and to reduce to a minimum, the amount of time of Fund personnel devoted to such claims and to nevertheless provide an alternate hearing procedure for claims rejected by the Trustees after a hearing, or in the event that a hearing is denied by the Trustees, the following procedures shall be deemed mandatory upon the Union, all members or persons claiming rights or entitlements to benefits through any member No suit at law or in equity, nor before any administrative tribunal, may be maintained by any of the foregoing against the Fund or the Trustees without the claimant having followed the procedures prescribed in subsection (a) hereinabove, and upon the rejection of the claim after hearing or the denial of a hearing by the Trustees, having in writing, by letter addressed to the Fund, certified mail, first offered therein to arbitrate the claim under and in accordance with the Rules of the New Jersey State Board of Mediation, and agreeing therein that the decision of the arbitrator so designated by said Board shall be final and binding upon the claimant and the Fund. The Trustees shall advise the claimant or his representative at the address to be specified in said letter of the claimant, in writing, certified mail, postmarked within ten (10) days of the

claimant's said letter, in the event that it agrees to such final and binding arbitration. In the event that the Trustees fail to so agree, nothing in this sub-section (b) shall preclude the institution of a suit before an appropriate court or administrative tribunal by the said claimant. In the event that the Trustees do agree to the said arbitration, said claim shall be provided to arbitration by the claimant under and in accordance with the rules of the New Jersey State Board of Mediation, and the decision of the arbitrator designated by that Board shall be final and binding upon the claimant and upon the Fund and the Trustees. The arbitrator's fee shall be assessed against the claimant or against the Fund, or may be divided between them, as the arbitrator shall determine in his award.

in sub-section (a) and (b) hereinabove shall apply to all Union claims with respect to the payment of contributions by the Union to the Fund, and any dispute between the Union and the Fund arising therefrom, to all member claims with respect to the payment of contributions by the Union to the Fund on behalf of a member arising therefrom, and to all claims of persons through or on behalf of a member against the Fund or the Trustees for benefits under the Pension Fund and any dispute between the member or persons claiming through or on

behalf of the employee and the Fund arising therefrom.

ARTICLE IX

TERMINATION OF THIS TRUST

Section 9.1 - This Trust Agreement and the Pension Plan may be terminated by an instrument in writing executed by all the Trustees when there is no longer in force an agreement between an Employer and the Union requiring any contributions from the Employer to the Pension Fund for the purposes hereinabove provided, except, however, that this Trust Agreement and the Pension Plan may also be sooner terminated by,

- (a) The vote of the Executive Board of the Union, and
- (b) The concurring vote of Motor Carriers
 Association as certified to by resolution of its Secretary.

Section 9.2 - In the event of termination of the Trust, the Trustees shall apply the Fund to pay or to provide for the payment of any and all obligations of the said Trust and distribute and apply any remaining surplus among or for the benefit of employees at time of distribution in such manner as will, in their opinion, best effectuate the purpose of the

said Trust, provided, however, that no part of the corpus or income of said Trust shall be used for or diverted to purposes other than the exclusive benefit of employees, or the dependents or beneficiaries of employees, or the administrative expenses of said Trust and of the Pension Plan or for other payments in accordance with the provisions of such Plan.

Section 9.3 - Upon termination of the Trust, the

Trustees shall forthwith notify the Union and each Employer,
and the insurance carrier or carriers of any policies which
may be held as part of the Trust Fund, and also all other
necesary parties; and the Trustees shall continue as Trustees
for the purpose of winding up the affairs of the Trust, and
may take any action with regard to any policy or policies
which may be required by the insurance carrier or carriers
thereof and which, the Trustees in their discretion, may deem
appropriate. Upon dissolution, net assets remaining after
payment of all claims, debts and liabilities of the Trust Fund
shall be distributed in accordance with a Plan approved by
the Internal Revenue Service.

ARTICLE X

MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS

Section 10.1 - Each Employer shall furnish to the Trustees, on demand, relevant payroll information concerning such employees that is required in connection with the administration of this Trust, and for no other purpose. Each Employer shall permit, upon demand by the Trust Fund, an authorized representative of the Trust Fund to inspect its payroll records for the purposes of verification and checking the accuracy of the contributions required to be made by the Employer to said Fund.

Section 10.2 - No employee nor any person claiming by, or through, such employee by reason of having been named a beneficiary in a certificate or otherwise shall have any right, title or interest in or to the funds or other property of the Trust Fund or any part thereof, except as specifically provided.

Section 10.3 - No monies, property, equity or interest of any nature whatsoever in the Trust or Trust Fund, or policies or benefits or monies payable therefrom shall be subject in any manner, by an employee or person claiming

through such employee, to anticipate, alienate, sale, transfer, assign, pledge, encumber, garnish, mortgage, lien, or charge, and any attempt to cause same to be subject thereto shall be null and void.

section 10.4 - No person, partnership, corporation or association dealing with the Trustees shall be obliged to see to the application of any fund or property of the Trust or to see that the terms of the Trust have been complied with or be obliged to inquire into the necessity or expediency of any act of the Trustees and every instrument effected by the Trustees shall be conclusive in favor of any person, partnership, corporation or association relying thereon, that:

- (a) At the time of the delivery of said instrument the Trust was in full force and effect;
- (b) Said instrument was effected in accordance with the terms and conditions of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust; and
- (c) The Trustees were duly authorized and empowered to execute such instrument.

Section 10.5 - Anything contained in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, or any amendment hereof, or in the Pension Plan or any amendment thereof, to the contrary notwithstanding, no part of the corpus or income of the

Pension Trust Fund shall be held for, or diverted to, purposes other than for the exclusive benefit of the employees, limited however, to the benefits provided for in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, or dependents or beneficiaries of employees if such benefits are provided by the Trust, or the expenses (including lawful taxes) of said Trust Fund and the Pension Plan.

Section 10.6 - Nothing in this Agreement and Declaration of Trust shall prevent a contribution which is made by an employer by a mistake of fact to be returned by the Trustees to such employer within one year after the payment of the contribution.

Section 10.7 - The Trustees shall maintain an office at a place fixed by the Trustees. The Trustees may from time to time change the location of their office provided that notice thereof shall be given to the Union and Employers.

Section 10.8 - Only an Employer which is or may become a contributing Employer under this Plan or the Union, shall have the right to compel an accounting in Court in connection with this Trust.

The second second

Employers, and the Union, shall (unless herein otherwise specified) be sufficient if in writing and delivered to, or sent by postpaid first class mail or prepaid telegram to the address thereof, at his, their or its address as stated or changed from time to time. Except as herein otherwise provided, distribution or delivery of any statement or document required herein to be made to the Trustees, the Union or the Employers, shall be sufficient if delivered in person, or is sent by postpaid first class mail to his, their or its address as stated or changed from time to time.

Section 10.10 - No Employer shall be subject to any liability under the Agreement and Declaration of Trust, except to the extent of his contributions under the collective bargaining agreement and the payment of such interest and legal and accounting fees as set forth in Article V, Section 5.1 hereof and the submission of required information relative to covered employees except as otherwise provided by law.

Section 10.11 - It is the intention of the parties hereto that the contributions by the Employers to the Trust are to be deductible from gross income for all tax purposes and that such contributions are not subject to Federal Social

Security or Withholding Taxes and that such contributions do not constitute a part of the "regular rate" under the Fair Labor or other laws for Unemployment Compensation Insurance Temporary Disability Benefit or other laws. All parties hereto shall make such amendments to this Agreement and the collective bargaining agreement as may be necessary to secure approval of and to carry out this intention. Furthermore, all monies paid into the Fund are conditioned upon initial approval of the Internal Revenue Service that the Fund and the Plan meet the requirements of the Internal Revenue Code.

Section 10.12 - The failure of an Employer to pay the contributions required hereunder promptly when due shall not relieve any other Employer from his obligation to make payments. In addition to any other remedies to which the parties may be entitled, an Employer in default for five working days may be required in the discretion of the Trustees to pay such reasonable rate of interest as the Trustees may fix on the monies due to the Trustees from the date when the payment was due to the date when payment is made, together with all expenses of collection incurred by the Trustees.

Section 10.13 - All suits and proceedings to recover contributions, or any other payments due to the Trustees or the Pension Fund or to enforce or protect any other right,

demand or claim on behalf of the Trustees or the Pension Fund, may be instituted and prosecuted on behalf of the Pension Fund, may be instituted and prosecuted on behalf of the Pension Fund in its name as such, or by any two Trustees, one of whom shall be an Employer Trustee and one of whom shall be a Union Trustee, who may be thereunto authorized by the Trustees.

Section 10.14 - The Trustees shall have the power to merge, consolidate or effect a division of the Fund with or into other funds provided such merger, consolidation or division would not result in any loss or impairment of the pension rights, benefits or credits of employees or pensioners, and provided further said action is taken by a vote of Trustees or by unanimous written concurrence.

ARTICLE XI

AMENDMENTS

Section 11.1 - Subject to the provisions of Section 10.5 of Article X hereof, this Agreement and Declaration of Trust may be amended in any respect from time to time by the Trustees, provided that the original purposes hereof are not exceeded and provided that each such amendment shall be duly

executed in writing by the Trustees and annexed hereto, and a copy thereof shall be distributed to by the Union, and the Motor Carriers Association of North Jersey, Inc.

Section 11.2 - This Agreement shall be amended to conform to all laws and to afford the Trust Fund, the Employers and the employees the maximum tax benefits permissible.

ARTICLE XII

EXECUTION OF AGREEMENT - SITUS OF TRUST

Section 12.1 - This Agreement and Declaration of Trust may be executed in one or more counterparts. The signature of a party on any counterpart shall be sufficient evidence of his execution hereof.

Section 12.2 - This Agreement and Declaration of Trust shall be deemed to have been executed and delivered in and with reference to the laws of the State of New Jersey, and it and the Trust established and created hereunder shall be governed by said Laws. The Trustees shall be accountable only in the State of New Jersey.

Section 12.3 - All rules, regulations, provisions and requirements established or promulgated by the Trustees pursuant to the terms hereof shall be deemed incorporated in, and made a part of this Trust Agreement and shall be binding upon the parties hereto with the same force and effect as if herein originally contained. All contributions received by the Trustees hereunder shall be deemed to have been received in the State of New Jersey.

Section 12.4 - In the event that any provision of this Trust Agreement shall be held illegal or invalid for any reason, said illegality or invalidity shall not affect the remaining provisions of this Trust Agreement; and the provision or provisions held illegal or invalid shall be fully severable and the Trust Agreement shall be construed and enforced as if said illegal or invalid provisions had never been inserted herein.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned do hereunto cause this instrument to be duly executed on March 1st, 1986, to be effective as though enacted on March 1, 1974.

Union Trustees

Employer Trustees

GIROLEMO MUSSO

TORN PROMMENHORY

 $M\alpha U : A1.0$

11aun Xu

KENNETH DORE

RALDH MOSCATELLO

ATTESTED TO AND WITNESSED BY:

MARGARET ZINNO

3500550

SIGNATORY AGREEMENT

IT IS HEREBY AGREED between Teamsters Local 641
Pension Fund, hereinafter referred to as Fund, and
, hereinafter referred
to as Contributing Employer, on this day of, 19; that
In return for the Fund's collection of contributions,
and credit and provision of benefits to the employees of
the Contributing Employer, as authorized and established
by the Board of Trustees pursuant to the powers delegated
to them by the Agreement and Declaration and Trust;
Contributing Employer agrees to be bound during the
terms of the Collective Bargaining Agreement which has
,我们就是一个大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大大
been entered into between Merchandise Drivers Local 641,
IBT, and Contributing Employer, by the terms, conditions,
rules, and regulations of the Fund, as well as this Agreemen
and Declaration of Trust;
Contributing Employer has this date been furnished
with a copy of aforesaid Agreement and Declaration of Trust,
as wellas the rules and regulations promulgated by the Board
of Trustees of the Fund;
It is further agreed that this agreement shall continue
in full force and effect during the terms of any and all
successive Collective Bargaining Agreements which may be
entered into between Contributing Employer and Union, without
the necessity of the execution of any additional agreements
or acknowledgements of the obligations of the Contributing
Employer or Fund, or until Contributing Employer ceases
to be a Contributing Employer, as that term is defined within
the Agreement and Declaration of Trust.
CONTRIBUTING EMPLOYER: FUND:
en de la companya de La companya de la co
BY:
Employee Trustee
Title
Employer Trustee

TEAMSTERS LOCAL 641 PENSION FUND AMENDMENTS TO AGREEMENT AND DECLARATION OF TRUST

WHEREAS, Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund (the "Fund") is maintained by the Fund's Trustees in accordance with the Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund/Agreement And Declaration of Trust/Entered into March 1, 1974/Amended and Reaffirmed on March 1, 1986 (the "Agreement and Declaration of Trust"); and

WHEREAS, the Agreement And Declaration of Trust provides, in Section 11.1, that the Trustees may amend the Agreement and Declaration of Trust in any respect; and

WHEREAS, the Trustees wish to amend the Agreement and Declaration of Trust;

NOW THEREFORE, the Trustees amend the Agreement and Declaration of Trust, as follows:

- 1. In Section 3.1, delete the language "designated by the Motor Carriers of North Jersey, Inc., as herein provided," so that Section 3.1 provides that
 - Section 3.1 The Trustees shall be six (6) in number, three (3) of whom shall be Union Trustees and three (3) of whom shall be Employer Trustees.
 - 2. Delete Section 3.2.
 - 3. Delete Section 3.3 (a).
 - 4. Delete Section 3.3 (b).
 - 5. Redesignate Section 3.4 as Section 3.2, and replace it with the following:
 - Section 3.2. The Trustees shall have original and exclusive authority, jurisdiction, powers, duties, and responsibilities under this Agreement and Declaration of Trust. The Trustees shall be the named fiduciaries of the Pension Plan.
 - 6. Delete Section 3.5, and replace it with the following, as Section 3.3:

Section 3.3 - The Union and the Employer Trustees appointed, designated and selected as Trustees of the Fund from time to time, in accordance with this Agreement and Declaration of Trust, shall, by virtue of attending a Trustees' meeting following their selection, accept the trusteeship, and receive and hold the Pension Trust Fund as Trustees by virtue of this Agreement and Declaration of Trust for the uses, purposes and with the powers and duties herein set forth and none other.

7. Redesignate Section 3.6 as Section 3.4, and replace it with the following:

Section 3.4 - Each Trustee shall continue to serve until the death, incapacity, resignation, or removal, all as herein provided.

- 8. Redesignate 3.7 as Section 3.5.
- 9. Delete Section 3.8, and replace it with the following, as Section 3.6:

Section 3.6 (a) - In case any Employer Trustee shall die, become incapable of acting, resign, have his or her office terminated or be removed, a successor Employer Trustee shall be immediately appointed by the remaining Employer Trustee or Trustees. If there are no longer any Employer Trustees serving, or if the remaining Employer Trustee or Trustees cannot agree on a successor Employer Trustee, then a successor Employer Trustees shall be appointed by a simple majority vote of the Employers attending a meeting called specifically for such purpose. Such meeting shall be called by the remaining Employer Trustee or Trustees or, if none is serving, by the Administrator of the Fund, within forty-five (45) days of the existence of the vacancy. All Employers shall be given at least ten (10) days written notice of the meeting, and each Employer shall be eligible to propose candidates to fill the vacancy.

- (b) any Employer Trustee may be removed from office at any time by an instrument in writing, duly signed by a majority of the Employers at the time, or by a majority of the Employer Trustees then in office.
- 10. Redesignate Section 3.9 as Section 3.7.
- 11. Redesignate Section 3.10 as Section 3.8.
- 12. Delete Section 3.11.
- 13. Replace Section 9.1(b) with the following:
 - (b) The concurring vote of a majority of the Employers attending a meeting called specifically for such purpose. Such meeting shall be called by the Employer Trustee or Employer Trustees, or by the Administrator of

the Fund. All Employers shall be given at least ten (10) days written notice of the meeting.

14. In Section 11.1, delete the language "and annexed hereto, and a copy thereof shall be distributed to the Union, and the Motor Carriers Association of North Jersey, Inc," so that Section 11.1 provides that

Section 11.1 - Subject to the provision of Section 10.5 of Article X hereof, this Agreement and Declaration of Trust may be amended in any respect from time to time by the Trustees, provided that the original purposes hereof are not exceeded and provided that each such amendment shall be duly executed in writing by the Trustees.

15. These Amendments are effective as of March 20, 2008.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Trustees of Teamsters Local 641 Pension Fund hereby execute these Amendments.

UNION TRUSTEES

EMPLOYER TRUSTEES

Milliam Cunghan	Trank Jujo
Dated: 3/20/68	Dated: 6/9/08
(equeux yeura	
Dated: 3/20/08	Dated:
Dated	Qullet
3/10/03	Dated: 3/3-0/08
Dated: $\int d^{2} (u) du$	IV HIVY